

# Government Gazette Staatskoerant

REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA REPUBLIEK VAN SUID-AFRIKA

Vol. 640

Pretoria, 12 October Oktober 2018

No. 41972

Part 1 of 2



# LEGAL NOTICES WETLIKE KENNISGEWINGS

N.B. The Government Printing Works will not be held responsible for the quality of "Hard Copies" or "Electronic Files" submitted for publication purposes







AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22 Prevention is the cure

# **IMPORTANT NOTICE:**

THE GOVERNMENT PRINTING WORKS WILL NOT BE HELD RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY ERRORS THAT MIGHT OCCUR DUE TO THE SUBMISSION OF INCOMPLETE / INCORRECT / ILLEGIBLE COPY.

No future queries will be handled in connection with the above.

# Table of Contents

## **LEGAL NOTICES**

BUSINESS NOTICES • BESIGHEIDSKENNISGEWINGS	
Gauteng	12
Free State / Vrystaat	13
North West / Noordwes	13
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	13
COMPANY NOTICES • MAATSKAPPYKENNISGEWINGS	
Gauteng	13
KwaZulu-Natal	14
LIQUIDATOR'S AND OTHER APPOINTEES' NOTICES	
LIKWIDATEURS EN ANDER AANGESTELDES SE KENNISGEWINGS	
Gauteng	15
ORDERS OF THE COURT • BEVELE VAN DIE HOF	
Gauteng	
Eastern Cape / Oos-Kaap	
KwaZulu-Natal	26
Limpopo	30
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	35
GENERAL • ALGEMEEN	
Gauteng	39
Free State / Vrystaat	42
Limpopo	43
Mpumalanga	44
North West / Noordwes	45
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	45
ADMINISTRATION OF ESTATES ACTS NOTICES/ BOEDELKENNISGEWINGS	
BOEDELREINIGG	
Form/Vorm J295	47
Notice of curator and tutor	
Kennisgewings van kurators en voogde	
Gauteng	48
Free State / Vrystaat	48
KwaZulu-Natal	48
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	48
Form/Vorm J193	49
Notice to creditors in deceased estates Kennisgewings aan krediteure in bestorwe boedels	
Gauteng	49
Eastern Cape / Oos-Kaap	
Free State / Vrystaat	
KwaZulu-Natal	
Limpopo	
Mpumalanga	
, •	-

North West / Noordwes	77
Northern Cape / Noord-Kaap	79
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	80
Form/Vorm J 187	88
Liquidation and distribution accounts in deceased estates lying for inspection Likwidasie- en distribusierekenings in bestorwe boedels wat ter insae lê	00
Gauteng	89
Eastern Cape / Oos-Kaap	103
Free State / Vrystaat	105
KwaZulu-Natal	107
Limpopo	113
Mpumalanga	115
North West / Noordwes	116
Northern Cape / Noord-Kaap	117
Western Cape / Wes-Kaap	118
INSOLVENCY ACT AND COMPANIES ACTS NOTICES/ INSOLVENSIEWET- EN MAATSKAPPYKENNISGEWINGS	
Form/Vorm J 28	130
Estates or companies sequestrated or wound up provisionally	
Boedels of maatskappye wat voorlopig gesekwestreer of gelikwideer is	
Form/Vorm J29  First meetings of creditors, contributories, members or debenture-holders of sequestrated estates, companies being wound-up or placed under provisional judicial management  Eerste byeenkomste van skuldeisers, kontribuante, lede of skuld-briefhouers van gesekwestreerde boedels, maatskappye in likwidasie of onder voorlopige geregtelike bestuur	131
Form/Vorm J 29CC  Close corporations: first meetings of creditors and members of close corporations being wound up  Beslote korporasies: eerste byeenkomste van skuldeisers en lede van beslote korporasies in likwidasie	134
	100
Form/Vorm 1	136
Form/Vorm 2	143
Form/Vorm 4	146
Form/Vorm 5	153
Form/Vorm 6  Application for rehabilitation Aansoek om rehabilitasie	161
Form/Vorm 7  Notices of trustees Kennisgewings van kurators	164
Form/Vorm 9	170

# Closing times for **ORDINARY WEEKLY** LEGAL A, LEGAL B AND LEGAL C

The closing time is **15:00** sharp on the following days:

- 28 December 2017, Thursday for the issue of Friday 05 January 2018
- 05 January, Friday for the issue of Friday 12 January 2018
- 12 January, Friday for the issue of Friday 19 January 2018
- 19 January, Friday for the issue of Friday 26 January 2018
- 26 January, Friday for the issue of Friday 02 February 2018
- 02 February, Friday for the issue of Friday 09 February 2018
- 09 February, Friday for the issue of Friday 16 February 2018
- 16 February, Friday for the issue of Friday 23 February 2018
- 23 February, Friday for the issue of Friday 02 March 2018
- 02 March, Friday for the issue of Friday 09 March 2018
- 09 March, Friday for the issue of Friday 16 March 2018
- 15 March, Thursday for the issue of Friday 23 March 2018
- 22 March, Thursday for the issue of Thursday 29 March 2018
- 28 March, Wednesday for the issue of Friday 06 April 2018
- 06 April, Friday for the issue of Friday 13 April 2018
- 13 April, Friday for the issue of Friday 20 April 2018
- 19 April, Thursday for the issue of Thursday 26 April 2018
- 25 April, Wednesday for the issue of Friday 04 May 2018
- 04 May, Friday for the issue of Friday 11 May 2018
- 11 May, Friday for the issue of Friday 18 May 2018
- 18 May, Friday for the issue of Friday 25 May 2018
- 25 May, Friday for the issue of Friday 01 June 2018
- 01 June, Friday for the issue of Friday 08 June 2018
- 08 June, Friday for the issue of Friday 15 June 2018
- 15 June, Friday for the issue of Friday 22 June 2018
- 22 June, Friday for the issue of Friday 29 June 2018 29 June, Friday for the issue of Friday 06 July 2018
- 06 July, Friday for the issue of Friday 13 July 2018
- 13 July, Friday for the issue of Friday 20 July 2018
- 20 July, Friday for the issue of Friday 27 July 2018
- 27 July, Friday for the issue of Friday 03 August 2018
- 02 August, Thursday for the issue of Friday 10 August 2018
- 10 August, Friday for the issue of Friday 17 August 2018
- 17 August, Friday for the issue of Friday 24 August 2018
- 24 August, Friday for the issue of Friday 31 August 2018
- 31 August, Friday for the issue of Friday 07 September 2018
- 07 September, Friday for the issue of Friday 14 September 2018
- 14 September, Friday for the issue of Friday 21 September 2018
- 20 September, Thursday for the issue of Friday 28 September 2018
- 28 September, Friday for the issue of Friday 05 October 2018
- 05 October, Friday for the issue of Friday 12 October 2018
- 12 October, Friday for the issue of Friday 19 October 2018 19 October, Friday for the issue of Friday 26 October 2018
- 26 October, Friday for the issue of Friday 02 November 2018
- 02 November, Friday for the issue of Friday 09 November 2018
- 09 November, Friday for the issue of Friday 16 November 2018
- 16 November, Friday for the issue of Friday 23 November 2018
- 23 November, Friday for the issue of Friday 30 November 2018
- 30 November, Friday for the issue of Friday 07 December 2018
- 07 December, Friday for the issue of Friday 14 December 2018
- 13 December, Thursday for the issue of Friday 21 December 2018
- 19 December, Wednesday for the issue of Friday 28 December 2018

# LIST OF TARIFF RATES

# FOR PUBLICATION OF LEGAL NOTICES IN THE GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

COMMENCEMENT: 1 APRIL 2018

(LEGAL NOTICES FROM SOURCES OTHER THAN GOVERNMENT DEPARTMENTS)

Pricing for Fixed Price Notices			
Notice Type	New Price (R)		
J158 - Setting aside of Provisional Orders	37.82		
J297 - Election of executors, curators and tutors	37.82		
J295 - Curators and tutors: Masters' notice	37.82		
J193 - Notice to creditors in deceased estates	37.82		
J187 - Liquidation and distribution accounts in deceased estates lying for inspection	37.82		
J28	37.82		
J29	37.82		
J29 – CC	37.82		
Form 1	37.82		
Form 2	37.82		
Form 3	37.82		
Form 4	37.82		
Form 5	37.82		
Form 6	75.66		
Form 7	37.82		
Form 8	37.82		
Form 9	75.66		

Sales in execution, Orders of the Court, General Legal, Public Auctions, Company Notice, Business Notices, Liquidators Notice) is priced based on the amount of page space the notice takes up at a rate of R151.32 per quarter page.

Pricing for Variable Priced Notices				
Notice Type	Page space	New Price		
Sales in execution	1/4	151.32		
Orders of the Court	1/4	151.32		
General Legal	1/4	151.32		
Public Auctions	1/4	151.32		
Company Notice	1/4	151.32		
Business Notices	1/4	151.32		
Liquidators Notice	1/4	151.32		

The **Government Printing Works** (**GPW**) has established rules for submitting notices in line with its electronic notice processing system, which requires the use of electronic *Adobe* Forms. Please ensure that you adhere to these guidelines when completing and submitting your notice submission.

## CLOSING TIMES FOR ACCEPTANCE OF NOTICES

- The Government Gazette and Government Tender Bulletin are weekly publications that are published on Fridays and the closing time for the acceptance of notices is strictly applied according to the scheduled time for each gazette.
- 2. Please refer to the Submission Notice Deadline schedule in the table below. This schedule is also published online on the Government Printing works website <a href="https://www.gpwonline.co.za">www.gpwonline.co.za</a>

All re-submissions will be subject to the standard cut-off times.

All notices received after the closing time will be rejected.

Government Gazette Type	Publication Frequency	Publication Date	Submission Deadline	Cancellations Deadline
National Gazette	Weekly	Friday	Friday 15h00 for next Friday	Tuesday, 15h00 - 3 working days prior to publication
Regulation Gazette	Weekly	Friday	Friday 15h00 for next Friday	Tuesday, 15h00 - 3 working days prior to publication
Petrol Price Gazette	Monthly	Tuesday before 1st Wednesday of the month	One day before publication	1 working day prior to publication
Road Carrier Permits	Weekly	Friday	Thursday 15h00 for next Friday	3 working days prior to publication
Unclaimed Monies (Justice, Labour or Lawyers)	January / September 2 per year	Last Friday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
Parliament (Acts, White Paper, Green Paper)	As required	Any day of the week	None	3 working days prior to publication
Manuals	Bi- Monthly	2nd and last Thursday of the month	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
State of Budget (National Treasury)	Monthly	30th or last Friday of the month	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
Extraordinary Gazettes	As required	Any day of the week	Before 10h00 on publication date	Before 10h00 on publication date
Legal Gazettes A, B and C	Weekly	Friday	One week before publication	Tuesday, 15h00 - 3 working days prior to publication
Tender Bulletin	Weekly	Friday	Friday 15h00 for next Friday	Tuesday, 15h00 - 3 working days prior to publication
Gauteng	Weekly	Wednesday	Two weeks before publication	3 days <b>after</b> submission deadline
Eastern Cape	Weekly	Monday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
Northern Cape	Weekly	Monday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
North West	Weekly	Tuesday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
KwaZulu-Natal	Weekly	Thursday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
Limpopo	Weekly	Friday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication
Mpumalanga	Weekly	Friday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication

Government Gazette Type	Publication Frequency	Publication Date	Submission Deadline	Cancellations Deadline
Gauteng Liquor License Gazette	Monthly	Wednesday before the First Friday of the month	Two weeks before publication	3 working days <b>after</b> submission deadline
Northern Cape Liquor License Gazette	Monthly	First Friday of the month	Two weeks before publication	3 working days <b>after</b> submission deadline
National Liquor License Gazette	Monthly	First Friday of the month	Two weeks before publication	3 working days <b>after</b> submission deadline
Mpumalanga Liquor License Gazette	Bi-Monthly	Second & Fourth Friday	One week before publication	3 working days prior to publication

#### **EXTRAORDINARY GAZETTES**

3. Extraordinary Gazettes can have only one publication date. If multiple publications of an Extraordinary Gazette are required, a separate Z95/Z95Prov Adobe Forms for each publication date must be submitted.

## Notice Submission Process

- 4. Download the latest *Adobe* form, for the relevant notice to be placed, from the **Government Printing Works** website <u>www.qpwonline.co.za</u>.
- 5. The Adobe form needs to be completed electronically using Adobe Acrobat / Acrobat Reader. Only electronically completed Adobe forms will be accepted. No printed, handwritten and/or scanned Adobe forms will be accepted.
- 6. The completed electronic *Adobe* form has to be submitted via email to <a href="mailto:submit.egazette@gpw.gov.za">submit.egazette@gpw.gov.za</a>. The form needs to be submitted in its original electronic *Adobe* format to enable the system to extract the completed information from the form for placement in the publication.
- Every notice submitted must be accompanied by an official GPW quotation. This must be obtained from the eGazette Contact Centre.
- 8. Each notice submission should be sent as a single email. The email **must** contain **all documentation** relating to a particular notice submission.
  - 8.1. Each of the following documents must be attached to the email as a separate attachment:
    - 8.1.1. An electronically completed Adobe form, specific to the type of notice that is to be placed.
      - 8.1.1.1. For National *Government Gazette* or *Provincial Gazette* notices, the notices must be accompanied by an electronic Z95 or Z95Prov *Adobe* form
      - 8.1.1.2. The notice content (body copy) **MUST** be a separate attachment.
    - 8.1.2. A copy of the official **Government Printing Works** quotation you received for your notice. (Please see Quotation section below for further details)
    - 8.1.3. A valid and legible Proof of Payment / Purchase Order: **Government Printing Works** account customer must include a copy of their Purchase Order. **Non-Government Printing Works** account customer needs to submit the proof of payment for the notice
    - 8.1.4. Where separate notice content is applicable (Z95, Z95 Prov and TForm 3, it should **also** be attached as a separate attachment. (*Please see the Copy Section below, for the specifications*).
    - 8.1.5. Any additional notice information if applicable.

- 9. The electronic *Adobe* form will be taken as the primary source for the notice information to be published. Instructions that are on the email body or covering letter that contradicts the notice form content will not be considered. The information submitted on the electronic *Adobe* form will be published as-is.
- To avoid duplicated publication of the same notice and double billing, Please submit your notice ONLY ONCE.
- 11. Notices brought to **GPW** by "walk-in" customers on electronic media can only be submitted in *Adobe* electronic form format. All "walk-in" customers with notices that are not on electronic *Adobe* forms will be routed to the Contact Centre where they will be assisted to complete the forms in the required format.
- 12. Should a customer submit a bulk submission of hard copy notices delivered by a messenger on behalf of any organisation e.g. newspaper publisher, the messenger will be referred back to the sender as the submission does not adhere to the submission rules.

#### **Q**UOTATIONS

- 13. Quotations are valid until the next tariff change.
  - 13.1. Take note: GPW's annual tariff increase takes place on 1 April therefore any quotations issued, accepted and submitted for publication up to 31 March will keep the old tariff. For notices to be published from 1 April, a quotation must be obtained from GPW with the new tariffs. Where a tariff increase is implemented during the year, GPW endeavours to provide customers with 30 days' notice of such changes.
- 14. Each quotation has a unique number.
- 15. Form Content notices must be emailed to the eGazette Contact Centre for a quotation.
  - 15.1. The *Adobe* form supplied is uploaded by the Contact Centre Agent and the system automatically calculates the cost of your notice based on the layout/format of the content supplied.
  - 15.2. It is critical that these *Adobe* Forms are completed correctly and adhere to the guidelines as stipulated by **GPW**.

#### 16. APPLICABLE ONLY TO GPW ACCOUNT HOLDERS:

- 16.1. GPW Account Customers must provide a valid GPW account number to obtain a quotation.
- 16.2. Accounts for GPW account customers must be active with sufficient credit to transact with GPW to submit notices.
  - 16.2.1. If you are unsure about or need to resolve the status of your account, please contact the GPW Finance Department prior to submitting your notices. (If the account status is not resolved prior to submission of your notice, the notice will be failed during the process).

#### 17. APPLICABLE ONLY TO CASH CUSTOMERS:

- 17.1. Cash customers doing **bulk payments** must use a **single email address** in order to use the **same proof of payment** for submitting multiple notices.
- 18. The responsibility lies with you, the customer, to ensure that the payment made for your notice(s) to be published is sufficient to cover the cost of the notice(s).
- 19. Each quotation will be associated with one proof of payment / purchase order / cash receipt.
  - 19.1. This means that the quotation number can only be used once to make a payment.

# COPY (SEPARATE NOTICE CONTENT DOCUMENT)

- 20. Where the copy is part of a separate attachment document for Z95, Z95Prov and TForm03
  - 20.1. Copy of notices must be supplied in a separate document and may not constitute part of any covering letter, purchase order, proof of payment or other attached documents.

The content document should contain only one notice. (You may include the different translations of the same notice in the same document).

20.2. The notice should be set on an A4 page, with margins and fonts set as follows:

Page size = A4 Portrait with page margins: Top = 40mm, LH/RH = 16mm, Bottom = 40mm; Use font size: Arial or Helvetica 10pt with 11pt line spacing;

Page size = A4 Landscape with page margins: Top = 16mm, LH/RH = 40mm, Bottom = 16mm; Use font size: Arial or Helvetica 10pt with 11pt line spacing;

#### **C**ANCELLATIONS

- 21. Cancellation of notice submissions are accepted by GPW according to the deadlines stated in the table above in point 2. Non-compliance to these deadlines will result in your request being failed. Please pay special attention to the different deadlines for each gazette. Please note that any notices cancelled after the cancellation deadline will be published and charged at full cost.
- 22. Requests for cancellation must be sent by the original sender of the notice and must accompanied by the relevant notice reference number (N-) in the email body.

#### **A**MENDMENTS TO NOTICES

23. With effect from 01 October 2015, **GPW** will not longer accept amendments to notices. The cancellation process will need to be followed according to the deadline and a new notice submitted thereafter for the next available publication date.

#### REJECTIONS

- 24. All notices not meeting the submission rules will be rejected to the customer to be corrected and resubmitted. Assistance will be available through the Contact Centre should help be required when completing the forms. (012-748 6200 or email <a href="mailto:info.egazette@gpw.gov.za">info.egazette@gpw.gov.za</a>). Reasons for rejections include the following:
  - 24.1. Incorrectly completed forms and notices submitted in the wrong format, will be rejected.
  - 24.2. Any notice submissions not on the correct Adobe electronic form, will be rejected.
  - 24.3. Any notice submissions not accompanied by the proof of payment / purchase order will be rejected and the notice will not be processed.
  - 24.4. Any submissions or re-submissions that miss the submission cut-off times will be rejected to the customer. The Notice needs to be re-submitted with a new publication date.

#### **APPROVAL OF NOTICES**

- 25. Any notices other than legal notices are subject to the approval of the Government Printer, who may refuse acceptance or further publication of any notice.
- 26. No amendments will be accepted in respect to separate notice content that was sent with a Z95 or Z95Prov notice submissions. The copy of notice in layout format (previously known as proof-out) is only provided where requested, for Advertiser to see the notice in final Gazette layout. Should they find that the information submitted was incorrect, they should request for a notice cancellation and resubmit the corrected notice, subject to standard submission deadlines. The cancellation is also subject to the stages in the publishing process, i.e. If cancellation is received when production (printing process) has commenced, then the notice cannot be cancelled.

### GOVERNMENT PRINTER INDEMNIFIED AGAINST LIABILITY

- 27. The Government Printer will assume no liability in respect of—
  - 27.1. any delay in the publication of a notice or publication of such notice on any date other than that stipulated by the advertiser;
  - 27.2. erroneous classification of a notice, or the placement of such notice in any section or under any heading other than the section or heading stipulated by the advertiser;
  - 27.3. any editing, revision, omission, typographical errors or errors resulting from faint or indistinct copy.

### LIABILITY OF ADVERTISER

28. Advertisers will be held liable for any compensation and costs arising from any action which may be instituted against the Government Printer in consequence of the publication of any notice.

# **C**USTOMER INQUIRIES

Many of our customers request immediate feedback/confirmation of notice placement in the gazette from our Contact Centre once they have submitted their notice – While **GPW** deems it one of their highest priorities and responsibilities to provide customers with this requested feedback and the best service at all times, we are only able to do so once we have started processing your notice submission.

**GPW** has a 2-working day turnaround time for processing notices received according to the business rules and deadline submissions.

Please keep this in mind when making inquiries about your notice submission at the Contact Centre.

- 29. Requests for information, quotations and inquiries must be sent to the Contact Centre ONLY.
- 30. Requests for Quotations (RFQs) should be received by the Contact Centre at least **2 working days** before the submission deadline for that specific publication.

#### PAYMENT OF COST

- 31. The Request for Quotation for placement of the notice should be sent to the Gazette Contact Centre as indicated above, prior to submission of notice for advertising.
- 32. Payment should then be made, or Purchase Order prepared based on the received quotation, prior to the submission of the notice for advertising as these documents i.e. proof of payment or Purchase order will be required as part of the notice submission, as indicated earlier.
- 33. Every proof of payment must have a valid **GPW** quotation number as a reference on the proof of payment document.
- 34. Where there is any doubt about the cost of publication of a notice, and in the case of copy, an enquiry, accompanied by the relevant copy, should be addressed to the Gazette Contact Centre, **Government Printing Works**, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001 email: <a href="mailto:info.egazette@gpw.gov.za">info.egazette@gpw.gov.za</a> before publication.
- 35. Overpayment resulting from miscalculation on the part of the advertiser of the cost of publication of a notice will not be refunded, unless the advertiser furnishes adequate reasons why such miscalculation occurred. In the event of underpayments, the difference will be recovered from the advertiser, and future notice(s) will not be published until such time as the full cost of such publication has been duly paid in cash or electronic funds transfer into the **Government Printing Works** banking account.
- 36. In the event of a notice being cancelled, a refund will be made only if no cost regarding the placing of the notice has been incurred by the **Government Printing Works**.
- 37. The **Government Printing Works** reserves the right to levy an additional charge in cases where notices, the cost of which has been calculated in accordance with the List of Fixed Tariff Rates, are subsequently found to be excessively lengthy or to contain overmuch or complicated tabulation.

## PROOF OF PUBLICATION

- 38. Copies of any of the *Government Gazette* or *Provincial Gazette* can be downloaded from the **Government Printing Works** website <a href="https://www.gpwonline.co.za">www.gpwonline.co.za</a> free of charge, should a proof of publication be required.
- 39. Printed copies may be ordered from the Publications department at the ruling price. The **Government Printing Works** will assume no liability for any failure to post or for any delay in despatching of such *Government Gazette*(s)

## **GOVERNMENT PRINTING WORKS CONTACT INFORMATION**

Physical Address:Postal Address:GPW Banking Details:Government Printing WorksPrivate Bag X85Bank: ABSA Bosman Street149 Bosman StreetPretoriaAccount No.: 405 7114 016Pretoria0001Branch Code: 632-005

For Gazette and Notice submissions: Gazette Submissions: E-mail: <a href="mailto:submit.egazette@gpw.gov.za">submit.egazette@gpw.gov.za</a>
For queries and quotations, contact: Gazette Contact Centre: E-mail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Tel: 012-748 6200

Contact person for subscribers: Mrs M. Toka: E-mail: subscriptions@gpw.gov.za

Tel: 012-748-6066 / 6060 / 6058

Fax: 012-323-9574

#### **BSNOT**

# **BUSINESS NOTICES • BESIGHEIDSKENNISGEWINGS**

ALIENATION, SALES, CHANGES OF PARTNERSHIP, NAME, ADDRESS, ETC.

Notice is hereby given in terms of section 34(1) of the Insolvency Act, No. 24 of 1936, to interested parties and creditors of the intended transfer in terms of a contract of businesses, and/or goodwill, goods or property forming part of businesses, after a period of 30 days from the last publication of the relevant advertisements.

The information, where applicable, is given in the following order: (1) Township or district, division, county; (2) seller, trader, partnership; (3) business or trade, kind, name and/or style, and the address at which carried on; (4) purpose and intent (alienation, sale, abandonment, change or dissolution of partnership, removal or change of address, change of name, cancellation of sale, etc.); conditions, and date or period of time if other than 30 days; (5) purchaser, new proprietor and/or owner or partner, or contracting party; (6) business and address, if other than under (3); notes, comment; (7) advertiser and/or agent, address and date.

## VERVREEMDING, VERKOPE, VERANDERINGS VAN VENNOOTSKAP, NAAM, ADRES, ENS.

Kennisgewing geskied hiermee ingevolge die bepalings van artikel 34 (1) van die Insolvensiewet, No. 24 van 1936, aan belanghebbende partye en skuldeisers van voorgenome oordrag in terme van 'n kontrak van besighede en/of klandisie, goedere of eiendom wat 'n deel vorm van besighede, na 'n tydperk van 30 dae vanaf die laaste publikasie van betrokke advertensies.

Die inligting word, waar van toepassing, verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Dorpsgebied of distrik, afdeling, county; (2) verkoper, handelaar, vennootskap; (3) besigheid of handel, soort, naam en/of styl, en adres waar gedryf; (4) doel en voorneme (vervreemding, verkoop, oorgawe, verandering of ontbinding van vennootskap, verhuising of adresverandering, naamverandering, kansellasie van verkoop, ens.); voorwaardes, en datum of tydperk indien anders as 30 dae; (5) koper, nuwe besitter en/of eienaar of vennoot, of kontrakterende party; (6) besigheid en adres, indien anders as onder (3); opmerkings, kommentaar; (7) adverteerder en/of agent, adres en datum.

# **GAUTENG**

Newtown, Johannesburg. (2) Tebfin Development Proprietary Limited, Registration Number: 2007/001141/07; (3) Tebfin Development Proprietary Limited, 70 & 76 Rahima Moosa Street, Newtown, Johannesburg; (4) Sale and transfer of business to Purchaser; (5) Turbine Hall and Square Proprietary Limited, Registration Number: 2018/197254/07; (6) 70 & 76 Rahima Moosa Street, Newtown, Johannesburg; (7) Adams & Adams Attorneys, 4 Daventry Street, Lynnwood Manor, Pretoria, 2018/07/04.

ERF 1170 NOYCEDALE TOWNSHIP. (2) STEF'S PROPERTIES CC, 1993/000560/23; (3) 1 BUXTON AVENUE, NOYCEDALE, NIGEL; (4) TRANSFER OF PROPERTY TO PURCHASER; (5) CONSOLIDATED OIL INVESTMENTS (PTY) LTD, 1999/009446/07; (7) SAVAGE JOOSTE & ADAMS ATTORNEYS, 141 BOSHOFF STREET, NIEUW MUCKLENEUK, PRETORIA.

BENONI. (2) BUNKER HILLS INVESTMENTS 597 PROPRIETARY LIMITED, REGISTRATION NUMBER 2001/208591/07; (3) DIE EJECTION TECHNOLOGIESWATERJET AND LASER CUTTINGUNIT NUMBER 3, GOLDENDUSTRIA, 38 GOLDEN DRIVE, MOREHILL, BENONI; (4) SALE OF UNIT NUMBER 3, GOLDENDUSTRIA, MOREHILL EXTENSION 8 TOWNSHIP; (5) P AND L PROPERTIES PROPRIETARY LIMITED, REGISTRATION NUMBER 2017/054758/07; (7) JAN L JORDAAN ATTORNEYS,

011 748 4500,

3 OCTOBER 2018.

BRAAMFONTEIN. (2) AGM CASH AND CARRY CC, REG NR 2007/219863/23; (3) MOCHACOS BRAAMFONTEIN, 49 JORRISEN STREET, BRAAMFONTEIN. RESTAURANT; (4) Sale. Takeover Date: 1 NOVEMBER 2018; (5) WOLF GUTTA GROUP REG NR 2017/477000/07; (7) Joan Bothma, 0834582576. 3 OCTOBER 2018.

RANDBURG. (2) C AND T HARDWARE CC, Registration No. 2008/087820/23; (3) BUILD IT CT, 21 RIVERBEND ROAD, NORTHRIDING, RANDBURG, 2169; (4) SALE OF BUSINESS; (5) HGT HOLDINGS (PTY) LTD, Registration No.

2014/197267/07; (7) The SPAR South Rand, a div of THE SPAR GROUP LTD,

Corner of Rudo Nell and Struwig streets,

Jetpark, BOKSBURG.

FOURWAYS. (2) C AND T HARDWARE CC, Registration No. 2008/087820/23; (3) BUILD IT FOURWAYS, LEAPING FROG SHOPPING CENTRE, SHOP 51 & 52, CNR WILLIAM NICOL AND MULBARTON STREET, FOURWAYS, 2055; (4) SALE OF BUSINESS; (5) HGT HOLDINGS, Registration No. 2014/197267/07; (7) The SPAR South Rand, a div of THE SPAR GROUP LTD, Corner of Rudo Nell and Struwig streets, Jetpark, BOKSBURG.

SEBOKENG. (2) SAGEWISE 1337 CC, Registration No. 2011/047410/23; (3) BUILD IT SEBOKENG, 1 MOSHOESHOE STREET, SEBOKENG, 1983; (4) SALE OF BUSINESS; (5) QPM ENGINEERING (PTY) LTD Registration No. 2005/025684/07; (7) The SPAR South Rand, a div of THE SPAR GROUP LTD, Corner of Rudo Nell and Struwig streets, Jetpark, BOKSBURG.

# FREE STATE / VRYSTAAT

Bothaville. (2) Bothaville Supersave CC T/A OK Grocer Bothaville, Registration number: 2004/111011/23; (3) OK Grocer Bothaville, 8 Fontein street, Bothaville, Freestate; (4) Sale as a going concern; (5) Choppies Supermarkets South Africa (Pty) Ltd, Registration number: 2008/01621/07; (6) OK Grocer Bothaville, 8 Fontein street, Bothaville, Freestate; (7) Grobler Levin Soonius Incorporated, Cnr Brink & Beyers Naude drive, Rustenburg, 2018-09-28.

# NORTH WEST / NOORDWES

RUSTENBURG. (2) PLATINUM BUILD IT CC, Registration No. 2001/031333/23; (3) BUILD IT PLATINUM, 58 NELSON MANDELA STREET, RUSTENBURG, 0299; (4) SALE OF BUSINESS; (5) OSSEWA BELEGGINGS (PTY) LTD, Registration No. 2017/073489/07; (7) The SPAR South Rand, a div of THE SPAR GROUP LTD, Corner of Rudo Nell and Struwig streets, Jetpark, BOKSBURG.

# WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

Mossel Bay. (2) Southern Skies Investments 006 (Pty) Ltd t/a OK Mini Market Mossel Bay, Registration number: 2011/001144/07; (3) OK Mini Market Mossel Bay, 41 Marsh Street, Mossel Bay; (4) Transfer of business to new owner; (5) Dejanco (Pty) Ltd, Registration number: 2018/479104/07; (6) OK Mini Market Mossel Bay, 41 Marsh Street, Mossel Bay; (7) Rauch Gertenbach Incorporated, 10 Church Street, Mossel Bay, 2018/10/02.

Calitzdorp. (2) World of Designs Investments CC; (3) World of Designs Investments CC, Calitzdorp, Western Cape; (4) besigheid, goedere en alle eindomme wat deel vorm van die besigheid; (5) Swartzberg Klein Karoo Trading (pty) ltd; (7) McWilliams & Elliott Inc. 152 Cape Road, Mill Park, Port Elizabeth, 12 OCTOBER, 2018.

#### **CNOT**

# **COMPANY NOTICES • MAATSKAPPYKENNISGEWINGS**

# GAUTENG

BRAVURA CF (PTY) LTD
(Reg. No: 1999/023791/07)
(Master's Reference: G728/2017)
MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 80 of the Companies Act, No. 71 of 2008, read with Section 356(2)(b) of the Companies Act, No. 61 of 1973, that a meeting was held on 01 March 2017 at which it was resolved that:

"the Company be wound-up voluntary as a Members' Voluntary Winding-up in terms of the Companies Act 71 of 2008" BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Ltd, Johannes Frederick Klopper, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Street, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724, Tel: (011) 991-5500, Fax: (011) 991-5506, Email: hswart@bdo.co.za.

# TAURUS MINING AND PROSPECTING COMPANY (PTY) LTD

(Reg. No: 1968/003070/07) (Master's Reference: G847/2018) VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION

SPECIAL RESOLUTION NUMBER 1

RESOLVE that:

- (a) the company be wound-up voluntarily in terms of section 80 of the Companies Act, 2008 (Act 71 of 2008)
- (b) upon the dissolution of the company, the liquidator be authorized in terms of Regulation 40 (5), to destroy all books and records of the company after the expiry of six months from the date of completion of the winding-up.

The reason for the proposed special resolution is that the business of the company is no longer trading;

The effect of the proposed special resolution is that the company will be put into voluntary liquidation.

SPECIAL RESOLUTION NUMBER 1

RESOLVE that:

- (a) Louis Jacobus Meyer or failing him a partner of Mahdi Meyer Steyn Ca (SA) Inc, nominated for that purpose by Mahdi Meyer Steyn Ca (SA) Inc, be nominated in terms of the Companies Act, as liquidator of the company and that subject to his being appointed by the Master of the High Court the liquidator be vested with all the powers allowed by the Companies Act, including those set out in the Companies Act; to in particular to all things possible to liquidate the company; to undertake all necessary expenses for the liquidation of the company and with the authority to delegate his powers to other persons from time to time:
- (b) The liquidator be exempt from furnishing security to the Master of the High Court for the due performance of his duties as liquidator in terms of the Companies Act, 2008.
  - (c) That the liquidator be paid an amount of R19500 (excluding VAT) for his services; and
- (d) In terms of the Companies Act, the directors of the company be authorized to carry on the business of the company until the liquidator informs them that a certificate of appointment as liquidator has been duly issued by the Master of the High Court.

Louis Meyer Secretarial CC, Louis Meyer, 494 Ontdekkers Road, Florida Hills, Tel: 011 6720020, Email: amoret@locec. co.za.

# **KWAZULU-NATAL**

TWIGGY VINYL WALL ART (PTY) LIMITED (Reg. No: 2012/127571/07) (Master's Reference: -)

NOTICE OF A SPECIAL RESOLUTION OF CREDITORS VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION

In a meeting of Directors held on 21 September 2018 it was resolved that the Company be placed in voluntary liquidation by creditors in terms of Section 349 and 351 of the Companies Act No. 61 of 1973, as read with Item 9 of Schedule 5 of the Companies Act 71 of 2008.

The CM26 Special Resolution for Voluntary Liquidation in terms of Section 352(2) of the Companies Act 61 of 1973 was duly registered on 26 September 2018.

Stowell & Company Incorporated, John Douglas Michau, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg 3200, Tel: 0338450526, Fax: 033422976, Email: margievdv@stowell.co.za.

## LNOT

# LIQUIDATOR'S AND OTHER APPOINTEES' NOTICES

Notices by liquidators and other appointees such as executors, judicial managers, trustees, curators or tutors, of appointments, meetings, accounts, claims, leave of absence, releases, etc.

# LIKWIDATEURS EN ANDER AANGESTELDES SE KENNISGEWINGS

Kennisgewings deur likwidateurs en ander aangesteldes soos eksekuteurs, geregtelike bestuurders, trustees, kurators of voogde, van aanstellings, vergaderings, rekeninge, eise, verlof, vrystellings, ens.

# **GAUTENG**

Vikeleka Security Technologies (Pty) Ltd Reg. Nr: 2014/031337/07 Meestersverwysing: G104/18

KENNISGEWING VAN 'N VERGADERING VAN LEDE GEHOU KRAGTENS ARTIKEL 386(1) VAN DIE MAATSKAPPYEWET EN REGULASIE 8(1) VAN BYLAE III VAN DIE MAATSKAPPYEWET.

Kragtens Artikel 386(4) geskied kennis hiermee dat 'n vergadering van lede van bogemelde Maatskappy in Likwidasie gehou sal word voor die Landdros Randburg, Woensdag 07 November 2018 om 09:00. Die doel van die vergadering is om die magte soos vervat in Artikel 386(4) van die Maatskappyewet aan die Likwidateur te verleen.

Tshwane Trust Co. (Pty) Ltd, Cobhamweg 1207, Queenswood, Pretoria 0186, Tel: 0861 874 926, E-pos: leah@tshwanetrust.co.za.

BASF Polyurethanes South Africa (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2005/034831/07 Master's Reference: G32/18 COMPANY NOTICES - GAUTENG

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 356(2)(b) of the Companies Act No. 61 of 1973, as amended, that the abovenamed company has been voluntarily wound up in terms of a Special Resolution of Members passed on 13 December 2017 and that Theodor Wilhelm van den Heever of D & T Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716, has been nominated for appointment as Liquidator.

D & T Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716, Tel: 011 672 8700, Fax: 011 672 8700, Email: mail@dttrust.co.za.

BASF Polyurethanes South Africa (Pty) Ltd
Reg. No: 2005/034831/07
Master's Reference: G32/18
LIQUIDATOR'S AND OTHER APPOINTEES' NOTICE

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 375(5)(b) of the Companies Act No. 61 of 1973, as amended, that Theodor Wilhelm van den Heever of D & T Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716, has been appointed Liquidator of the above company.

D & T Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716, Tel: 011 672 8700, Fax: 011 672 8700, Email: mail@dttrust.co.za.

Cabel Stone (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2012/211125/07 Master's Reference: T2814/17

NOTICE OF A MEETING OF DIRECTORS HOLD ITO SECTION 386(1) OF THE COMPANIES ACT AND REGULATION 8(1) OF SCHEDULE III OF THE COMPANIES ACT.

Ito Section 386(4) herewith notice that a meeting of directors of the aforementioned company in liquidation will be held before the Master of the High Court Pretoria on Wednesday 7 November 2018 at 10:00. The purpose of the meeting is to extend the powers of the Liquidator as contained in Section 386(4) of the Companies Act.

Tshwane Trust Co, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 086 187 4926, Fax: 086 416 5737, Email: antoinette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

Uppercrust Pies (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2015/388867/07 Master's Reference: T1116/18

NOTICE OF A MEETING OF DIRECTORS HOLD ITO SECTION 386(1) OF THE COMPANIES ACT AND REGULATION 8(1) OF SCHEDULE III OF THE COMPANIES ACT.

Ito Section 386(4) herewith notice that a meeting of directors of the aforementioned company in liquidation will be held before the Master of the High Court Pretoria on Thursday 8 November 2018 at 10:00. The purpose of the meeting is to extend the powers of the Liquidator as contained in Section 386(4) of the Companies Act.

Tshwane Trust Co, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 086 187 4926, Fax: 086 416 5737, Email: antoinette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

DK Potts (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2005/028677/07 Master's Reference: G904/17

NOTICE OF A MEETING OF DIRECTORS HOLD ITO SECTION 386(1) OF THE COMPANIES ACT AND REGULATION 8(1) OF SCHEDULE III OF THE COMPANIES ACT.

Ito Section 386(4) herewith notice that a meeting of directors of the aforementioned company in liquidation will be held before the Magistrate Palm Ridge on Wednesday 7 November 2018 at 09:00. The purpose of the meeting is to extend the powers of the Liquidator as contained in Section 386(4) of the Companies Act.

Tshwane Trust Co, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 086 187 4926, Fax: 086 416 5737, Email: antoinette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

Pro Print Finishers (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2013/175832/07 Master's Reference: G563/18

NOTICE OF A MEETING OF DIRECTORS HOLD ITO SECTION 386(1) OF THE COMPANIES ACT AND REGULATION 8(1) OF SCHEDULE III OF THE COMPANIES ACT.

Ito Section 386(4) herewith notice that a meeting of directors of the aforementioned company in liquidation will be held before the Magistrate Germiston on Friday 9 November 2018 at 09:00. The purpose of the meeting is to extend the powers of the Liquidator as contained in Section 386(4) of the Companies Act.

Tshwane Trust Co, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 086 187 4926, Fax: 086 416 5737, Email: antoinette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

Roxynix (Pty) Ltd Reg. No: 2013/113893/07 Master's Reference: T1335/18

NOTICE OF A MEETING OF DIRECTORS HOLD ITO SECTION 386(1) OF THE COMPANIES ACT AND REGULATION 8(1) OF SCHEDULE III OF THE COMPANIES ACT.

Ito Section 386(4) herewith notice that a meeting of directors of the aforementioned company in liquidation will be held before the Master of the High Court Pretoria on Wednesday 24 October 2018 at 10:00. The purpose of the meeting is to extend the powers of the Liquidator as contained in Section 386(4) of the Companies Act.

Tshwane Trust Co, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 086 187 4926, Fax: 086 416 5737, Email: antoinette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

Foothills Trading and Investment 10 (Edms) Bpk Reg. Nr: 2009/003811/07 Meestersverwysing: T1239/18

KENNISGEWING VAN 'N VERGADERING VAN LEDE GEHOU KRAGTENS ARTIKEL 386(1) VAN DIE MAATSKAPPYEWET EN REGULASIE 8(1) VAN BYLAE III VAN DIE MAATSKAPPYEWET

Kragtens Artikel 386(4) geskied kennis hiermee dat 'n vergadering van lede van bogemelde Maatskappy in Likwidasie

gehou sal word voor die Die Meester van die Hooggeregshof te Pretoria op Vrydag 26 Oktober 2018 om 10:00. Die doel van die vergadering is om die magte soos vervat in Artikel 386(4) van die Maatskappyewet aan die Likwidateur te verleen

Tshwane Trust Co (Edms) Bpk, Cobhamlaan 1207, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186, Tel: 0123336162, E-pos: lizette@tshwanetrust.co.za.

Bravura CF (Pty) Ltd
Reg. No: 1999/023791/07
Master's Reference: G728/2017
MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 375(5)(b) of the Companies Act No. 61 of 1973, that Johannes Frederick Klopper has been appointed by the Master of the High Court, Johannesburg, as Liquidator of the under-mentioned Company which is being wound-up as a Members' Voluntary Winding-Up: Bravura CF (Pty) Ltd, Master's Certificate No. G728/2017 dated 21 August 2018. Johannes Frederick Klopper, Liquidator, c/o BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 21341, Helderkruin, 1733

BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Ltd - Johannes Frederick Klopper, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Street, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724, Tel: (011) 991-5500, Fax: (011) 991-5506, Email: hswart@bdo.co.za.

#### COHC

# ORDERS OF THE COURT • BEVELE VAN DIE HOF

# **GAUTENG**

Case No: 35868/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (North Gauteng High Court) Pretoria, 11 September 2018, MRM

In the matter of: Eduard De Lange Attorneys, Applicant and QSG Consult International (Pty) Ltd, Respondent

Having heard counsel for the applicant and having read the notice of motion and other documents filed of record.

- 1. The above mentioned respondent company be and is hereby placed under provisional winding-up order.
- 2. A rule nisi be and is hereby issued calling upon all persons concerned to appear and show cause, if any, to this court at 10:00 on 28 JANUARY 2019 why the respondent company should not be placed under final winding-up order.
- 3. Service of this rule nisi be effected upon the respondent company at its registered office and by publication forthwith once in each of the GOVERMENT GAZETTE and LOCAL NEWSPAPER.
  - 4. The aforesaid provisional order is to be served on the following entities:
  - 4.1 The respondent at its registered address.
  - 4.2 The respondents employees and their respective trade unions, if any at the respondent's registered address.
  - 4.3 The South African Revenue Services.
  - 4.4 The Companies and Intellectual Properties Commission.
  - 4.5 Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.
  - 5. The question of costs is reserved.

Case No: 25929/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA) PRETORIA, 24 July 2018, VAN OOSTEN

In the matter between: CONRAD ALEXANDER STARBUCK N.O., First Applicant, KGASHANE CHRISTOPHER MONYELA N.O., Second Applicant and DESERTMOON TRADING 335 (PTY) LTD (REG. NO: 2015/194787/07), Respondent

HAVING HEARD counsel for the applicant and having read the notice of motion and other documents filed of record IT IS ORDERED THAT

- 1. The abovementioned Respondent company be and is hereby placed under provisional winding up order.
- 2. A rule nisi be and is hereby issued calling upon all persons concerned to appear and show cause, if any, to this court at 10:00 on 12 NOVEMBER 2018 why the Respondent company should not be placed under final winding-up order.
- 3. Service of this rule nisi be effected upon the respondent company at its registered office and by publication forthwith once in each of the GOVERNMENT GAZETTE and BEELD NEWSPAPER.
  - 4. This interim order be served upon the Respondent at its registered address by way of Sheriff.
- 5. This order be served upon the Master of the High Court and the South African Revenue Service by way of filing notice, by hand.
- 6. This interim order be served upon the employees of the Respondent, if any, by affixing a copy of this order against the principle door or gate of the premises of the Respondent, at the Respondent's registered address, by way of the Sheriff.
  - 7. The costs of this application be costs in the liquidation.

Case No: 23155/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA) PRETORIA, 5 July 2018, MAHALELO

# In the matter between: OMEGA PINNACLE INVESTMENTS (PTY) LTD, Applicant and JMHL (PTY) LTD (REG. NO: 2016/464146/07), Respondent

HAVING HEARD counsel for the applicant and having read the notice of motion and other documents filed of record IT IS ORDERED THAT

- 1. The abovementioned Respondent company be and is hereby placed under provisional winding up order.
- 2. A rule nisi be and is hereby issued calling upon all persons concerned to appear and show cause, if any, to this court at 10:00 on 22ND OCTOBER 2018 why the Respondent company should not be placed under final winding-up order.
- 3. This order be served upon the Master of the High Court and the South African Revenue Service by way of filing notice, by hand.
- 4. This interim order be served upon the employees of the Respondent, if any, by affixing a copy of this order against the principle door or gate of the premises of the Respondent, at the Respondent's registered address, by way of the Sheriff.
- 5. Service of this rule nisi be effected upon the respondent company at its registered office and by publication forthwith once in each of the GOVERNMENT GAZETTE and BEELD NEWSPAPER.
  - 6. The costs of this application be costs in the liquidation.

Case No: 23886/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG) JOHANNESBURG, 2 October 2018, JUDGE MAHALELO

# In the matter between: THE STANDARD BANK OF SOUTH AFRICA LIMITED APPLICANT and TATHAM STRATEGIC PLANNING & MARKETING (PTY) LTD RESPONDENT

HAVING read the documents filed of record, heard counsel and having considered the matter, IT IS ORDERED THAT:

- 1. The Respondent's application for postponement is dismissed with costs.
- 2. The Respondent is hereby placed under provisional winding up.
- 2. All persons who have a legitimate interest are called upon to put forward their reasons why this Court should not order the final winding up of the Respondent on 29 November 2018 at 10h00 or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.
  - 3. A copy of this order shall be:
  - 3.1 published once in the Government Gazette;
  - 3.2 published once in a newspaper circulating in the area where Respondent carries on business; and
- 3.3 forwarded to each creditor of Respondent known to Applicant, by prepaid registered post or by electronically receipted telefax transmission or email.
  - 4. Costs of the application are costs in the winding up.

DRAFT ORDER Case No: 33361/18

N/A

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(Gauteng Local Division, Johannesburg)

Johannesburg, 18 September 2018, before the Honourable Judge Ismail

In the matter between JAMES HENRY FOURIE, APPLICANT and SUNFLOWER RENEWABLE ENERGY CC; LIMAKATSO FLORENCE MOTSATSE, RESPONDENTS

PROVISIONAL LIQUIDATION

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG)

Case No.: 33361/2018

On this 18th day of September 2018 Before the Honourable Judge Ismail

In the matter between: JAMES HENRY FOURIE, Applicant And SUNFLOWER RENEWABLE ENERGY CC First Respondent; LIMAKATSO FLORENCE MOTSATSE Second Respondent

#### **DRAFT ORDER**

Having read the documents filed of record, having heard counsel and having considered the matter:-

IT IS ORDERED THAT:-

- 1. The First Respondent is hereby placed under provisional winding up.
- 2. A Rule Nisi be issued calling upon all persons who have a legitimate interest to put forward their reasons why this Court should not order the final winding up of the First Respondent on 30 October 2018 at 10h00 am or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard
  - 3. A copy of this order be served on the First Respondent at its registered office.
  - 4. A copy of this order be published forthwith in the Government Gazette and in the Star newspaper;
  - 5. A copy of this order be forthwith forwarded to each known creditor by prepaid registered post or by email;
  - 6. A copy of this order must be served on:
  - 6.1. Every trade union referred to in subsection (2);
- 6.2. The employees of the First Respondent by affixing a copy of the application to any notice board to which the employees have access inside the Respondent's premises, or if there is no access to the premises of the employees, by affixing a copy to the front gate, where applicable, failing which to the front door of the premises from which the First Respondent conducted any business at the time of the presentation of the application;
  - 6.3. The South African Revenue Service; and
  - 6.4. the First and Second Respondents.
  - 7. The Master of the High Court is requested to consider the urgent appointment of a provisional liquidator.

BY THE COURT. REGISTRAR

Counsel for Applicants: Adv. A Vorster (Cell No: 084 471 6686)

Case No: 20176/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG)

JOHANNESURG, 21 June 2018, BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE FRANCIS

In the matter between: ANNEMARIE OPPERMAN t/a BARRY'S GARDEN SERVICE, (Identity Number: 650204 0154 089), APPLICANT and LUANDRI ALFORD, (Identity Number: 880501 0060 089) FIRST RESPONDENT DANIEL LAWRENCE ALFORD, (Identity Number: GBR462487901) Marital status: Married in community of property, SECOND RESPONDENT

DRAFT ORDER

HAVING read the documents filed of record, heard counsel and considered the matter it is hereby ordered that:

- 1. The Respondents are placed under provisional sequestration;
- 2. The Respondents and/ or any other party who wishes to avoid such an order being made final are called upon to advance the reasons, if any, why the court should not grant a final order of sequestration of the said Respondent on the 25th October 2018 at 10:00 or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard;
  - 3. That this order be served on the Respondent by way of sheriff;
  - 4. That this order be published in the Government Gazette as well as a local newspaper;
  - 5. That this order be served on the Master as well as SARS; 6. That the costs of his application be costs in the sequestration. BY THE COURT REGISTRAR.

Case No: 60213/17

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA)

PRETORIA, 26 September 2018, Before the Honourable Madam Justice Molopa-Sethosa

In the matter of: EZ Legal Solutions (Pty) Ltd, Reg No: 2014/120750/07, Applicant and Johanna Maureen du Toit, ID: 850227 0015 08 1, Respondent

ADDRESS: CHOBE HEIGHTS NO 6, WELTEVREDENPARK, ROODEPOORT

HAVING HEARD counsel for the applicant(s) and having read the notice of motion and other documents filed of record IT IS ORDERED THAT

- 1. The estate of JOHANNA MAUREEN DU TOIT be and is hereby placed under provisional sequestration in the hands of the Master of the High Court and that a rule nisi do issue calling upon the respondent to appear and show cause, if any, to this court on 5 FEBRUARY 2019 at 10:00 why a final order of sequestration should not be made against his estate.
  - Costs is in the insolvent estate.

BY THE COURT

REGISTRAR

Attorney: PRINSLOO BEKKER. Address: 1ST FLOOR, GLOBAL HOUSE EAST, NO 298 GLENWOOD ROAD, LYNNWOODPARK, PRETORIA

# EASTERN CAPE / OOS-KAAP

N/A

Case No: 2880/2018 041-585 7921

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (Eastern Cape Division, Grahamstown)

Grahamstown, 28 September 2018, Before the Honorable Madam Justice Beard AJ

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Plaintiff In re: Proceeds of unlawful tender fraud

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39(1)(b) OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (THE ACT) This notice is addressed to Poovan Chetty and all other persons who have an interest in the

- 1.1 The credit balance of R12 177 771.26 contained in account number, 746 974 062 36 in the name of Umnotho Training and Development Trust;
  - 1.2 A Porsche 911 with registration number NJ439;
  - 1.3 R101 000 equity in the Land Rover Discovery with registration number ND 2851.
  - 1.4 52 Gold Kruger Rand Coins in possession of Poovan Chetty;
- 1.5 Erf No 51 Wedgewood Old Cape Road, Port Elizabeth or R2 200 000 proceeds of sale of Erf No 51 Wedgewood Old Cape Road, Port Elizabeth held in either in Greyvenston Attorneys trust account, number 011 273 913 82 held at ABSA or Pooven Family Trust Account, number 623 748 224 11 held at First National Bank or any account it has been paid to, should the property be transferred before the preservation order is granted.
  - 1.6 R1 045 649.60 value in property at 40 Swapo Road, Durban North, KwaZulu Natal.

- 2 The National Director of Public Prosecutions (the National Director) has obtained a preservation of property order (the Order), a copy of which is attached to this notice, in terms of section 38(2) of POCA in respect of the property;
- 3 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it;
  - 4 You are advised that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the Eastern Cape

Division, Grahamstown under section 48 of POCA for an order declaring the property forfeit to the State. The Order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied;

- 5 If you intend opposing the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend applying for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the Order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the Order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements;
- 6 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 4 above;
- 7 If you enter an appearance in terms of the Order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the Applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property;
- 8 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the Order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the Court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the State under section 53 of POCA;
- 9 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 72 hours notice to the Applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the Order, apply for reconsideration of the Order:
- 10 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the Applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the Applicant at the following address:

**Dullabhs Attorneys** 

5 Bertram Street

Grahamstown

email:marius@dullabhs.co.za

Tel: 046-6226611

Any correspondence or other enquiries must also be directed to this address or contact number.

N/A Case No: 3196/2018 041-585 7921

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (Eastern Cape Local Division, Port Elizabeth)

Port Elizabeth, 25 September 2018, Before the Honorable Justice Goosen

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant
In re: R3250 cash seized on 18 July 2018 and held by SAPS under Kwa-Zakhele CAS 208/07/2018 and SAP 13/1049/2018

annexure a

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions obtained a preservation of property order in the High Court of South Africa (Port Elizabeth) under case number 3196/18 in re:R3250 cash seized on 18 July 2018 and held by SAPS under Kwa-Zakhele CAS 208/07/2018 and SAP 13/1049/2018R2 287.90(the property) (a copy of which can be obtained from the person motioned in par 9 hereunder.)

This notice is addressed to Simphiwe Knockpaal and all other persons who may have an interest in the property described above.

- 1 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
  - 2 You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under

section 48 of the POCA for a forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.

- 3 If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements.
- 4 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above.
- 5 If you enter an appearance in terms of the order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.
- 6 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the state under section 53 of the POCA.
- 7 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the order, apply for reconsideration of the order.
- 8 You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must, in addition, comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.
- 9 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the applicant at the following address:

#### STATE ATTORNEY PORT ELIZABETH

Mr Myburgh 29 Western Road Central Port Elizabeth

Tel: 041 - 585 7921

Email: wmyburgh@justice.gov.za

N/A Case No: EL 845/2018 041-585 7921

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(East London Local Circuit Division)

East London, 20 July 2018, Before the Honorable Justice Tokota AJ

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant
In re: Remainder of R859 923.37 (i.e. R817 000.68) held in account number 100 981 167 79 at Standard
Bank, being money defrauded from Ronnies Motors (PTY) Ltd (Ronnies)

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39(1) (b) OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

This notice is addressed to Thulazizwe Zondi and all persons who have an interest in Remainder of R859 923.37 (i.e. R817 000.68) held in account number 100 981 167 79 at Standard Bank, being money defrauded from Ronnies Motors (PTY) Ltd (Ronnies)

- 1 The National Director of Public Prosecutions (the National Director) has obtained a preservation of property order (the Order), a copy of which is attached to this notice, in terms of section 38(2) of POCA in respect of the property.
- 2 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
- 3 You are advised that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the East London High Court under section 48 of POCA for an order declaring the property forfeit to the State. The Order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.

- 4 If you intend opposing the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend applying for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the Order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the Order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements.
- 5 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 4 above.
- 6 If you enter an appearance in terms of the Order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the Applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.
- 7 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the Order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the Court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the State under section 53 of POCA.
- 8 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 72 hours notice to the Applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the Order, apply for reconsideration of the Order.
- 9 You are specifically advised that even if you intend applying for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must in addition comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend opposing the forfeiture application, subsequently. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the cash by default and without further notice to you.
- 10 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the Applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the Applicant at the following address:

The State Attorney
17 Fleet Street
East London
043-706 5100
asakasa@justice.gov.za

Any correspondence or other enquiries must also be directed to this address or contact number.

N/A Case No: 3248/2018 041-585 7921

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA
(Eastern Cape Local Division, Port Elizabeth)
Port Elizabeth, 2 October 2018, Before the Honorable Justice Goosen

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant In re: R5 635.50 in cash seized on 30 August 2018 under Kabega Park CAS 299/08/2018

annexure a

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions obtained a preservation of property order in the High Court of South Africa (Port Elizabeth) under case number 3248/18 in re:R5 635.50 in cash seized on 30 August 2018 under Kabega Park CAS 299/08/2018 (the property) (a copy of which can be obtained from the person motioned in par 9 hereunder.)

This notice is addressed to DANIEL KOCK and all other persons who may have an interest in the property described above. Take notice that:

- 1 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
- 2 You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under section 48 of the POCA for a forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.
- 3 If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements.
- 4 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above.
  - 5 If you enter an appearance in terms of the order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the

applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.

6 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the state under section 53 of the POCA.

7 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the order, apply for reconsideration of the order.

8 You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must, in addition, comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.

9 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the applicant at the following address: STATE ATTORNEY PORT ELIZABETH, Mr Myburgh, 29 Western Road, Central, Port Elizabeth. Tel: 041 - 585 7921. Email: wmyburgh@justice.gov.za

N/A Case No: 4365/2018

041-585 7921

## IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(Eastern Cape Local Division, Mthatha)

Mthatha, 25 September 2018, Before the Honorable Justice Jolwana

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant In re: TOYOTA COROLLA WITH REGISTRATION NUMBER HJH 779 EC; TOYOTA COROLLA WITH REGISTRATION NUMBER HJW 504 EC & TOYOTA HILUX WITH REGISTRATION NUMBER HDN 408 EC

Annexure A

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions obtained a preservation of property order in the High Court of South Africa (Eastern Cape Local Division Mthatha) on 25 September 2018 in case number 4365/2018 in relation to: Toyota Corolla with registration number HJH 779 EC; Toyota Corolla with registration number HJW 504 EC & Toyota Hilux with registration number HDN 408 EC (a copy of which can be obtained from the person motioned in par 9 hereunder.)

This notice is addressed to The Managers of the Port St Johns Taxi Owners Association and all other persons who may have an interest in the property described above.

- 1 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
- 2 You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under section 48 of the POCA for a forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.
- 3 If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements.
- 4 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above.
- 5 If you enter an appearance in terms of the order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.
- 6 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the state under section 53 of the POCA.
- 7 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the order, apply for reconsideration of the order.
- 8 You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must, in addition, comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.

9 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the applicant at the following address:

The State Attorney- Ms Sakasa - 17 Fleet Street - East London Tel: 043 706 5100; Email: ASakasa@justice.gov.za - c/o the State Attorney Mthatha - 94 Sisson Street - Fort Gale - Mthatha - Tel: 047 502 9900. Email: NMakalima@justice.gov.za

# KWAZULU-NATAL

Case No: 10244/17P Docex 5, UMHLANGA

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (KWAZULU-NATAL DIVISION, PIETERMARTIZBURG)

PIETERMARITZBURG, 30 July 2018, before the Honourable Madam Justice Poyo Dlwati

In the matter between: THE REGISTRAR OF BANKS, Applicant and MUSA JEFFREY DHLAMINI (Identity Number: 720204 6269 085), First Respondent, THABISILE BUSISIWE DHLAMINI (Identity Number: 750620 0384 088), Second Respondent

Having read the Notice of Motion, and the other documents filed of record; and Having heard Counsel for the Applicant;

IT IS ORDERED, THAT:

- 1. The joint estate of the Respondents is placed under provisional sequestration in the hands of the Master of this Court.
- 2. The Master of this Court is directed to appoint the person nominated by the Applicant to act as provisional trustee of the Respondents' joint estate, in accordance with the provisions of Section 84 (1A)(a) of the Bank's Act 94 of 1990.
- 3. A Rule Nisi is issued calling on the Respondents to show cause on 1 November 2018, why the order in 1 and 2 should not be made final.
- 4. The Respondents are to deliver any further affidavits, advancing reasons to oppose final sequestration of their joint estate, by no later than 20 August 2018.
  - 5. The Applicant is to deliver its replying affidavit by no later than 3 September 2018.
  - 6. Costs of the application are to be in the administration of the joint insolvent estate.

By Order of the Court R J JOOSTE, Registrar

Case No: D5799/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (KwaZulu – Natal Local Division)

DURBAN, 25 May 2018, BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE SISHI

In the ex parte application of: THE NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS, APPLICANT In re: the credit balance of R338 772.12 held at the Davenport branch of First National Bank under account number 92001418502

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions obtained a Preservation of Property Order in the High Court of South Africa, KwaZulu - Natal Local Division, Durban on 25 May 2018 in case number D5799/2018 in relation to the credit balance of R338 772.12 held at Davenport branch of First National Bank under 92001418502 (a copy of which can be obtained from the person motioned in par 9 hereunder.

This notice is addressed to Million Minds Grow (Pty) Ltd and Sanele Cyprian Hlongwane all other persons who may have an interest in the property described above.

- 1.If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
  - 2. You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under

Section 48 of the POCA for a forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.

- 3.If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the order and are also dealt with in Sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements.
- 4. Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in Section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above.
- 5. If you enter an appearance in terms of the order you will be entitled to be given 14 days' notice of the application by the Applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.
- 6.If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the state under Section 53 of the POCA.
- 7. You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days' notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days' notice in other instances to the Applicant and within 8 days of becoming aware of the order, apply for reconsideration of the order.
- 8. You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must, in addition, comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.
- 9. Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the Applicant, deliver or serve them at: The State Attorney, 6th Floor, Metropolitan Life Building, No.391 Anton Lembede Street, Durban, Tel: 031 365 2500, Fax: 031 306 2448.

Case No: D10408/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN) DURBAN, 1 October 2018, Honourable Justice Lopes

In the matter between: FIRSTRAND BANK LIMITED, Applicant and HANDSONS BUILDINGS CC, 1st Respondent (ub de-registration), THE COMPANIES AND INTELLECTUAL, PROPERTY COMMISSION, 2nd Respondent, THE MINISTER OF FINANCE, 3rd Respondent, THE REGISTRAR OF DEEDS, PIETERMARITZBURG, 4th Respondent

Having read the papers filed of record and having heard counsel for the Applicant it is ordered:

- 1. That a Rule Nisi is hereby issued calling upon the Respondents and all other interested parties to show cause, if any, to the above Honourable Court on the 16th day of October 2018, at 09H30, or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard why an order should not be granted in the following terms:
- 1.1 The dissolution of Handsons Building CC with registration number 1988/000749/23 (Handsons) which dissolution occurred upon Handsons de-registration as a company on 3 February 2018 in terms of the provisions of section 26 of the Close Corporations Act as amended, is hereby declared void in terms of section 83(4) of the Companies Act, 71 of 2008;
- 1.2 The Second Respondent is hereby directed to restore Handsons' name to the Register of Companies upon being served with a copy of this order;
- 1.3 The assets of Handsons immediately prior to its dissolution on 3 February 2018 are hereby declared to no longer be bona vacantia and are re-vested in Handsons;
- 1.4 The liabilities of Handsons immediately prior to its dissolution on 3 February 2018 are hereby declared to re-vest in Handsons;
- 1.5 It is hereby declared that the order in 1.1 above has retrospective effect from the date of Handsons' re-registration which included the retrospective validation of Handsons' corporate activities during that period;
- 1.6 Paragraphs 1 to 4 of the judgment granted by the Registrar on 16 March 2016 under case number 5844/2012 (Durban High Court) are hereby revived in terms of the provisions of Uniform Rule of Court, 66(1);
- 1.7 An order declaring the hypothecated property to be executable, namely, Subdivision 4 of Lot number 1 Block A of the Town of Durban number 492, situate in the city of Durban, administrative district of Natal, in extent 408 (Four Hundred and Eight) square metres, held under Deed of Transfer number T12382/88 and also described as Portion 4 of Erf 10682 Durban, Registration Division FU in the Durban Entity, Province Kwa Zulu Natal in extent 408 square metres, held under Deed of Transfer number T12382/88.
- 1.8 Leave is hereby granted to the Applicant to issue a warrant of execution or to take such other execution steps as it may be advised on the basis of the orders granted above;

- 1.9 Handsons shall, upon its restoration to the Register of Companies, be liable to pay the costs of this application;
- 2. It is hereby ordered that this Rule Nisi be published in the Government Gazette and in a daily newspaper circulating in the Province of KwaZulu-Natal on or before the 12th day of October 2018.

Case No: 745/2018

## IN THE MAGISTRATE'S COURT FOR (THE DISTRICT OF VRYHEID HELD AT VRYHEID) VRYHEID, 25 September 2018, Magistrate E Gröpp

In the application of: BONDING MODE TRADE 1025 CC, APPLICANT and INNOB TRADING CC (Registration number: 2006/211585/23), RESPONDENT

#### In re: APPLICATION FOR LIQUIDATION OF RESPONDENT

#### IT IS HEREBY ORDERED:

- 1. That a rule nisi be issued calling upon all persons interested to show cause, if any, to this Court on the 30th day of OCTOBER 2018 at 09H00 or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, why the Respondent should not be finally wound up and why the costs of this application should not be costs in the liquidation;
  - 2. That this Order operate, with immediate effect, as a provisional Order for the winding up of the Respondent;
  - 3. That service of the Order be effected on:
- 3.1 by publication on or before the 12th day of October 2018 in both the Government Gazette and the Vryheid Herald, published and circulating in KwaZulu-Natal;
  - 3.2 by service on the South African Revenue Service;
  - 3.3 by service on the registered address of the Respondent at 252 Suid Street, Vryheid, KwaZulu-Natal;
  - 3.4 by service on the Respondent's employees, if any;
  - 3.5 by service on the registered trade unions, representing the Respondent's employees, if any;
  - 3.6 upon the Master of the High Court, Pietermaritzburg, KwaZulu-Natal.
  - 4. Further and/ or alternative relief

BY ORDER OF COURT

Case No: D2506/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN)

DURBAN, 13 July 2018, JUDGE STEYN (13 JULY 2018), JUDGE BALTON (28 AUGUST 2018)

GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD/ ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC GLENRO COMMERICAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD, Applicant and ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, Respondent

In re: LIQUIDATION

BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE STEYN

AT DURBAN ON 13 JULY 2018

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN: GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD, REG NO. 2010/016592/07, APPLICANT AND ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, REG NO. 2001/041134/23, RESPONDENT

UPON the Motion of Counsel for the Applicant and upon reading the NOTICE OF MOTION and the other documents filed of record

An order is granted on the following terms:

- 1. That ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC (hereinafter called referred to as "the Respondent") and all other interested persons be and hereby called upon to show cause, if any, to this Court on the 28th day of August 2018 at 9:30am or soon thereafter as the matter may be heard as to why the Respondent should not wound up.
  - 2. That this shall operate as an order provisionally winding up the Respondent.
- 3. That this order shall be served forthwith upon the Respondent at its registered office and a copy of this order shall be published on or before the 14th day of August 2018 once in the Government Gazette and once in a daily newspaper published in Durban and circulating in KwaZulu-Natal.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT---Court Registrar

BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE BALTON

AT DURBAN ON 28 AUGUST 2018

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN: GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD, REG NO. 2010/016592/07, APPLICANT AND ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, REG NO. 2001/041134/23, RESPONDENT

UPON the Motion of Counsel for the Applicant and upon reading the NOTICE OF MOTION and the other documents filed of record

IT IS ORDERED:

1. The rule nisi is extended to 31 October 2018.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT---Court Registrar

Case No: D2506/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN)

DURBAN, 13 July 2018, JUDGE STEYN (13 JULY 2018), JUDGE BALTON (28 AUGUST 2018)

GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD/ ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC GLENRO COMMERICAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD, Applicant and ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, Respondent

In re: LIQUIDATION

BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE STEYN

AT DURBAN ON 13 JULY 2018

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN: GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD REG NO. 2010/016592/07, APPLICANT AND ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, REG NO. 2001/041134/23, RESPONDENT

UPON the Motion of Counsel for the Applicant and upon reading the NOTICE OF MOTION and the other documents filed of record

An order is granted on the following terms:

- 1. That ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC (hereinafter called referred to as "the Respondent") and all other interested persons be and hereby called upon to show cause, if any, to this Court on the 28th day of August 2018 at 9:30am or soon thereafter as the matter may be heard as to why the Respondent should not wound up.
  - 2. That this shall operate as an order provisionally winding up the Respondent.
- 3. That this order shall be served forthwith upon the Respondent at its registered office and a copy of this order shall be published on or before the 14th day of August 2018 once in the Government Gazette and once in a daily newspaper published in Durban and circulating in KwaZulu-Natal.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT---Court Registrar

BEFORE THE HONOURABLE JUDGE BALTON

AT DURBAN ON 28 AUGUST 2018

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN: GLENRO COMMERCIAL AND CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS (PTY) LTD, REG NO. 2010/016592/07, APPLICANT AND ED ROSE CONSTRUCTION CC, REG NO. 2001/041134/23, RESPONDENT

UPON the Motion of Counsel for the Applicant and upon reading the NOTICE OF MOTION and the other documents filed of record

IT IS ORDERED:

1. The rule nisi is extended to 31 October 2018.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT---Court Registrar

# LIMPOPO

Case No: 2883/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (LIMPOPO DIVISION, POLOKWANE)

POLOKWANE, 6 September 2018, BEFORE THE HONOURABLE: ACTING JUDGE MANGENA

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN: KLEENTECH FACILITIES (PTY) LTD, APPLICANT and LOT NOKO MOLOKO PROJECTS CC, (Registration Number: 2004/093624/23), RESPONDENT

HAVING HEARD counsel for the party(ies) and having read the documents filed of record:

IT IS ORDERED THAT:

- 1. The Respondent is hereby placed under provisional winding-up order.
- 2.A Rule nisi is hereby issued calling upon all persons concerned to appear and show cause, if any, to this Court at 10H00 on 08 November 2018 why the Respondent should not be placed under final winding-up order.
- 3. Service of the Rule nisi is effected upon the Respondent at its registered address and by publication forthwith once in each of the GOVERNMENT GAZETTE and in the OBSERVER and service must otherwise take place in accordance with the statutory provisions including service on SARS and the employees.
  - 4. Service of this rule nisi is effected upon all known creditors of the Respondent by prepaid registered post.
  - 5. The costs of the application are costs in the winding up.

By Order of the Court.-Registrar.

ATT:Becker Attorneys

Case No: 4240/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA
(LIMPOPO DIVISION POLOKWANE)

POLOKWANE, 11 September 2018, JUDGE KGANYAGO

In the ex parte application of: TLAYILANE MARTHA MAGANE, Applicant
In re: (In the ex-parte application regarding the presumption of death of Maruping Boy Magane - ID NO:
430927 5376 08 6)

AFTER HAVING READ THE NOTICE OF MOTION, FOUNDING AFFIDAVIT AND OTHER PAPERS FILED ON RECORD, IT IS ORDERED THAT:

- 1. That a rule nisi do hereby issue calling upon all interested parties to show cause, if any exist, before this Honourable Court on the 13th day of November 2018 at 10h00, or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, why the person, Maruping Boy Magane (ID NO: 430927 5376 08 6) a major male during this lifetime residing at 250 Strekfontein in the district of Groblersdal, Limpopo Province, should not be presumed dead.
- 2. That the Applicant is granted leave and is directed to publish the order contained in the paragraph (1) above, once in the Government Gazette and once in the Citizen Newspaper, a daily newspaper circulating in the nationally, on or before 31st October 2018.

Case No: 2962/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(Limpopo Division, Polokwane)

POLOKWANE, 20 June 2018, before thehonourable: Acting Judge Rambau

In the matter between Firstrand Bank Limited, Applicant and 67 Coney Glen Drive Pty Ltd, Registration No: 2010/018701/07, Respondent

HAVING HEARD counsel(s) for the party(ies) and having read the documents filed of record;

#### IT IS ORDERED THAT:

- 1. The abovementioned Respondent is hereby placed under provisional winding up
- 2. All persons who have a legitimate interest are called upon to put forward their reasons why this court should not order the final winding up of the Respondent on 23 August 2018 at 10:00 or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.
  - 3. A copy of this order is served on the Respondent at its registered office.
  - 4. A copy of this order to be published forthwith once in the Government Gazette
- 5. A copy of this order is forthwith forwarded to each known creditor by prepaid registered post or by electronically receipted telefax transmission
- 6. The costs of the liquidation proceedings are costs in the liquidation in terms of the provisions of the Companies Act No 71 of 2008.

BY ORDER, REGISTRAR

Case No: 5798/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (LIMPOPO DIVISION, POLOKWANE)

POLOKWANE, 27 September 2018, HONOURABLE DEPUTY JUDGE PRESIDENT MAKGOBA

In the ex parte application of: NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS, Plaintiff

In re: A White Volkswagen Polo Vivo motor vehicle with registration number DFP 162 L, Chassis number AAVZZZ6SZCU014110 and engine number CLS102232 and cash amount of R960.00 seized by the South African Police Services officials on 17 August 2017 in Polokwane and held under SAPS Case docket Polokwane CAS 489/08/2017 with reference SAP13 1658/2017 and SAP13 1659/2017 at Seshego police.

#### NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions applied for and was granted a preservation of property order in terms of section 38 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, No. 121 of 1998 in the High Court of South Africa (Limpopo Division, Polokwane) on 27 September 2018 in case number 5798/2018 in relation to a white Volkswagen Polo Vivo motor vehicle with registration number DFP 162 L, Chassis number AAVZZZ6SZCU014110 and engine number CLS 102232 and cash amount of R960.00 seized by the South African Police Services officials on 17 August 2017 in Polokwane and held under SAPS case docket Polokwane CAS 489/08/2017 with reference SAP13 1658/2017 and SAP13 1659/2017 at Seshego police pound (the property) (a copy of the application and order can be obtained from the person mentioned in par 9 hereunder). This notice is addressed to Mr John Ifaenyi of 45 Ivy Park, Polokwane and all persons who may have an interest in the property described above

- 1. If you have an interest in the money, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it;
- 2. You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under section 48 of the POCA for an forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied;
- 3. If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the Order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the Order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the Act. An appearance must comply with these requirements and must be delivered to the office of the State Attorney at the address mentioned in paragraph 9, below.
- 4. Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above;
- 5. If you enter an appearance in terms of the Order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the Applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property;
- 6. If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the Order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case the Court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the State under section 53 of the Act;
- 7. You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the Order, apply for reconsideration of the Order.
- 8. You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must in addition comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure

to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.

9. Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the Applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the Applicant at the following address: THE STATE ATTORNEY: Ms K. Tepanyeka, Limpopo High Court Building, Block B, 2nd Floor, 36 Biccard Street, Polokwane, 0699, Ref: 893/KT/2018, Tel: (015) 230 6323 and Email: KTepanyeka@justice.gov.za

Case No: 2962/2018

#### IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(Limpopo Division, Polokwane)

POLOKWANE, 20 June 2018, before thehonourable: Acting Judge Rambau

In the matter between Firstrand Bank Limited, Applicant and 67 Coney Glen Drive Pty Ltd, Registration No: 2010/018701/07, Respondent

HAVING HEARD counsel(s) for the party(ies) and having read the documents filed of record;

IT IS ORDERED THAT:

- 1. The abovementioned Respondent is hereby placed under provisional winding up
- 2. All persons who have a legitimate interest are called upon to put forward their reasons why this court should not order the final winding up of the Respondent on 23 August 2018 at 10:00 or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.
  - 3. A copy of this order is served on the Respondent at its registered office.
  - 4. A copy of this order to be published forthwith once in the Government Gazette
- 5. A copy of this order is forthwith forwarded to each known creditor by prepaid registered post or by electronically receipted telefax transmission
- 6. The costs of the liquidation proceedings are costs in the liquidation in terms of the provisions of the Companies Act No 71 of 2008.

BY ORDER. REGISTRAR

Case No: 5686/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (LIMPOPO DIVISION, POLOKWANE)

POLOKWANE, 20 September 2018, HONOURABLE DEPUTY JUDGE PRESIDENT MAKGOBA

In the ex parte application of: NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS, Plaintiff In re: A White Jetta 1.8 CLX motor vehicle with registration number FLM 795MP, Chassis number 12GRU08604 and engine number HV106735 held at Lephalale Police pound under SAP13 /85/2014.

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions applied for and was granted a preservation of property order in terms of section 38 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, No. 121 of 1998 in the High Court of South Africa (Limpopo Division, Polokwane) on 20 September 2018 in case number 5686/2018 in relation to a white Jetta 1.8 CLX motor vehicle with registration number FLM 795 MP, Chassis number 12GRU08604 and engine number HV106735 held at Lephalale Police pound with reference SAP13 /85/2014 (the property) (a copy of the application and order can be obtained from the person mentioned in par 9 hereunder). This notice is addressed to Richard Sibuyani, an adult male residing at house no.37 Cocovela village near Hlubukani in Bushbuckridge, Mpumalanga Province and all persons who may have an interest in the property described above

- 1. If you have an interest in the money, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it;
- 2. You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under section 48 of the POCA for an forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied;
- 3. If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the Order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the Order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the Act. An appearance must comply with these requirements and must be delivered to the office of the State Attorney at the address mentioned in paragraph

9, below.

- 4. Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above;
- 5. If you enter an appearance in terms of the Order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the Applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property;
- 6. If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the Order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case the Court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the State under section 53 of the Act;
- 7. You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the Order, apply for reconsideration of the Order.
- 8. You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must in addition comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.
- 9. Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the Applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the Applicant at the following address: THE STATE ATTORNEY: Ms K. Tepanyeka, Limpopo High Court Building, Block B, 2nd Floor, 36 Biccard Street, Polokwane, 0699, Ref: 868/KT/2018, Tel: (015) 230 6322,

Case No: 2962/2018

#### IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(Limpopo Division, Polokwane)

POLOKWANE, 23 August 2018, before thehonourable: Judge Kganyago

In the matter between Firstrand Bank Limited, Applicant and 67 Coney Glen Drive Pty Ltd, Registration No 2010/018701/07, Respondent

HAVING HEARD counsel(s) for the party(ies) and having read the documents filed of record;

IT IS ORDERED THAT:

1. The rule nisi is hereby extended to 30 October 2018.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT

REGISTRAR

Case No: 4327/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (LIMPOPO DIVISION, POLOKWANE)

POLOKWANE, 31 July 2018, HONOURABLE JUDGE KGANYAGO

In the matter between: CLOETE MURRAY NO, FIRST APPLICANT; SIMON MATLESHE SEIMA NO, SECOND APPLICANT [In their capacities as joint provisional liquidators of J Clements Transport CC (in liquidation)] and JOHAN EDWARD CLEMENTS, [Identity number: 560327 5106 082]FIRST RESPONDENT, [Married out of community of property] [For the sequestration of his estate]; MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, POLOKWANE, SECOND RESPONDENT

HAVING HEARD counsel(s) film or record companies the party(ies) and having read the documents filed of record: IT IS ORDERED THAT:

1

- 1.1 The Applicants are authorised to launch this application in terms of section 386 (5) read with section 387 (2) if the Companies Act, 61 of 1973;
- 1.2 It is declared in terms of section 361 (3) of the Companies Act, 61 of 1973 that all of the movable or immovable property belonging to Clements Transport CC (in liquidation) shall vest in the Applicants in their official capacities and that the Applicants are authorised to bring and defend any action or legal proceedings related to the property of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation).
  - 1.3 The Applicants are authorised to:
  - 3.1.1 Sell any movable property of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation) by private treaty, public tender or public auction

and to give delivery thereof;

- 3.1.2 Appoint attorneys and counsel to assist or represent them and to enter into any fee agreement with such accountants, attorneys and counsel as envisaged in the Insolvency Act, 1936.
- 3.2 Leave is granted to hold a commission of enquiry into the trade dealings and affairs of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation) in terms of sections 417 and 418 of the Companies Act, 61 of 1973 and, that René Bekker is appointed as commissioner in terms of section and 418(1) of the Companies Act, 61 of 1973, who is directed to report to the Master on the outcome of the enquiry and, that the provisions referred to in annexure "X" hereto will apply to the enquiry.

2.

- 2.1 The first respondent's estate is provisionally sequestrated and all parties with a legitimate interest in the first respondent's affairs be called to present reasons on 16 October 2018 why a final order of sequestration should not be issued;
- 2.2 The provisional order of sequestration must served on the first respondent and published in the Government Gazette and Citizen newspapers.
  - The costs of this application shall be paid out of the funds of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation).

BY ORDER OF THE COURT. REGISTRAR

ANNEXURE "X"

[to court order dated 31 July 2018]

- 1. That the commissioner report to the Master of the High Court of South Africa, Polokwane (Master) on inter alia:
- 1.1. The identity of the witnesses who gave evidence before her, the nature and purpose of the evidence of each such witness, the relevant thereof and the way in which such witnesses was of assistance in regard to the matter being investigated;
- 1.2. What assets, money or other benefits, if any, were or are likely to be recovered for the benefit of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation) and/or creditor or consequence of the evidence revealed at the enquiry and his reasons for so stating;
- 1.3. What offences or irregularities, if any were released as a result of the enquiry and whether or not there are matters that should be referred to National Director of Public Prosecutions for his consideration;
  - 1.4. The duration of and costs incurred in the holding of the enquiry;
  - 1.5. Such other matters or matters (if any) as the commissioner may deem appropriate.
- 2. That the Commissioner be and is hereby authorised to summons those persons mentioned in the affidavit of Cloete Murray annexed hereto, as well as such further persons whose attendance at the enquiry is duly motivated by the Applicants or their representatives to the commissioner, to be examined at the said enquiry, which enquiry is to be conducted by an attorney with or without counsel.
- 3. That the above mentioned persons be examined before the commissioner a date, place and time to be determined by the commissioner with due consideration for their convenience concerning the trade, dealing, affairs and/or property of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation).
- 4. That each of the said persons be and is hereby ordered to produce before the said commissioner all of the books, documents, records and papers in their possession or custody or in their power or under their control relating to Clements Transport CC (in liquidation).
- 5. That the commissioner be and is hereby granted leave to summons such other persons as may be necessary for the purpose of giving effect to this order.
- 6. That the legal costs of the commissioner, attorneys, advocates and/or bookkeepers and/or auditors and/or forensic investigators involved in the conducting of the enquiry on behalf of the Applicants, and all other cots and disbursements incidental thereto, to be paid out of the assets of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation).
- 7. That the signature of the commissioner shall be affixed to any summons or subpoena issued for the purposes of the enquiry and shall be sufficient for the validity thereof.
- 8. That the contents of this application and the evidence to be taken at the enquiry be kept confidential and private and not be disclosed without the prior leave of the commissioner, or the court, or the Master having first been had and obtained.
- 9. That the Applicants be and are hereby authorised in terms of section 360 of the 1973 Act, to inspect any and/or all of the books and records of Clements Transport CC (in liquidation) and to retain same in their possession or in the possession of their attorneys for the duration of the enquiry, subject to such conditions as the commissioner thinks fit to impose in granting such authority.
  - 10. That the enquiry will be heard and held in camera.

# WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

Case No: 16099/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 21 September 2018, HONOURABLE JUSTICE WILLE

In the ex parte application of: SUEDEEN MERRINGTON, ID Nr. 851228 0171 089, First Applicant; MELMARIE MERRINGTON, ID Nr. 900131 0156 012, Second Applicant; HENRY MARIO MERRINGTON, ID Nr. 991124 5131 080, Third Applicant

In re: For an Order in accordance with Section 33 of the Deed's Registries Act, Act 47 of 1937, for the registration of Erf 39 Suurbraak, in their names.

HAVING READ THE PAPERS FILED OF RECORD and having heard counsel for the Applicants an order is made in the following terms:

- 1. That a Rule Nisi is issued calling upon all interested parties to show cause on Friday the 19th of October 2018, if any, to the above Honourable Court, as to why:
- 1.1 The Registrar of Deeds should not be authorised and/or directed to register ERF 39, SUURBRAAK in name of Applicants, in accordance with Section 33 of the Deeds Registries Act, Act 47 of 1937, in the prescribed form, at the cost of the Applicants.
- 1.2 The Registrar of Deeds should not be authorised and/or directed to waive the requirement to produce the Title Deed, in terms whereof ERF 39 Suurbraak, is currently registered.
  - 2. Service of this Order shall be effected in the following ways:
  - 2.1 By publication in the "GOVERNMENT GAZETTE";
  - 2.2 by publication in "DIE BURGER";
  - 2.3 by publication in the "CAPE TIMES";
  - 2.4 by publication in the "LANGEBERG BULLETIN";
  - 2.5 by sending a copy of this Order to the SWELLENDAM MUNICIPALITY, by registered post.
  - 3. Further and/or alternative relief.

ANNEXURE A Case No: 17039/18

156

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 18 September 2018, Honourable Mr Justice Wille

In the ex parte application of: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant and Alfred Ndindwa First Respondent, Owen Thapelo Mhlanga Second Respondent

In re: In re: Application in terms of section 38 of POCA for the preservation of R200 000 bail surety in cash held under bail receipt number F005113, R11 884.90 in cash, and a white 2016 2.5 3 Seater Hyundai H1 Panel Van with VIN number KMFWBX7KMGU783454, Engine number D4CBF866094 and registration number FF90KXGP that was seized from the first respondent on 25 December 2016 by the George SAPS.

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 39 OF THE PREVENTION OF ORGANISED CRIME ACT 121 OF 1998 (POCA)

The National Director of Public Prosecutions applied for and was granted a preservation of property order in terms of section 38 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, No. 121 of 1998 in the High Court of South Africa (Western Cape, Cape Town) on 18 September 2018 in case number 17039/2018 in relation to: The amount of R200 000 bail surety in cash held under bail receipt number F005113, R11 884.90 in cash, and a white 2016 2.5 3 Seater Hyundai H1 Panel Van with VIN number KMFWBX7KMGU783454, Engine number D4CBF866094 and registration number FF90KXGP that was seized from the first respondent on 25 December 2016 by the George SAPS. (A copy of the application and order can be obtained from the person mentioned in par 9 hereunder).

This notice is addressed to all persons who may have an interest in the property described above.

Take notice that:

- 1 If you have an interest in the property, you should understand that it is now at risk. You are advised to obtain legal advice on whether your interest can be protected and, if so, on how to protect it.
- 2 You are notified that the National Director will, within 90 days of publication of this notice, apply to the High Court under section 48 of the POCA for a forfeiture order. The preservation order will remain in force until the application for a forfeiture order is finalised, and until any forfeiture order that is made is satisfied.
- 3 If you intend to oppose the application for a forfeiture order, or you intend to apply for an order excluding your interest from a forfeiture order in respect of the property, you must enter an appearance in terms of the order. The requirements for such an appearance are set out in the order and are also dealt with in sections 39(3), (4) and (5) of the POCA. An appearance must comply with these requirements and must be delivered to the office of the State Attorney at the address mentioned in paragraph 9, below.
- 4 Your attention is specifically drawn to the 14-day time limit prescribed in section 39(4) for the entry of an appearance referred to in paragraph 3 above.
- 5 If you enter an appearance in terms of the order you will be entitled to be given 14 days notice of the application by the applicant for a forfeiture order in respect of the property.
- 6 If you fail to enter an appearance in terms of the order or to comply with the above requirements, you will not be given notice of the application for a forfeiture order and you will not be entitled to appear at the hearing of the application. In such a case, the court may grant a default order forfeiting the property to the state under section 53 of the POCA.
- 7 You may, on good cause shown (including the non-availability of any other suitable remedy to protect your legitimate rights or interests), on 3 days notice in urgent instances and at least 7 days notice in other instances to the applicant, and within 8 days of becoming aware of the order, apply for reconsideration of the order.
- 8 You are specifically advised that even if you intend to apply for reconsideration of the preservation order in this case, you must, in addition, comply with paragraphs 4 and 5 above if you intend to oppose the forfeiture application at a later date. Failure to do so can result in a forfeiture order being granted against the property by default and without further notice to you.
- 9 Whenever this order states that you must deliver or serve any notice, affidavit or other process document on the applicant, you must deliver or serve them on the applicant at the following address:

The State Attorney: Mr. Z. Karjiker, 4th Floor, 22 Long Street Cape Town.

His contact details are as follows: Private Bag X 9001, Cape Town, 8000. Tel: (021) 441-9274 and Fax: (021) 421-9364 /. Email: ZKarjiker@justice.gov.za.

Case No: 10599/18

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 13 September 2018, Befor the Honourable Ms Justice Savage In the matter between: The National Director of Public Prosecutions Applicant and

In re: In re: Application for a forfeiture order in terms of section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 of property described as a Mercedes Benz C220 CDI with registration number CA 232 802; which is presently subject to a preservation order dated 22 June 2018

In the high court of South Africa

(WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN)

Case Number: 10599/2018 Cape Town: 13 September 2018

Before the Honourable Ms Justice Savage

In the matter of: THE NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS APPLICANT

In re: Application for a forfeiture order in terms of section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 of property described as a Mercedes Benz C220 CDI with registration number CA 232 802; which is presently subject to a preservation order dated 22 June 2018.

DRAFT ORDER

Having read the notice of motion, affidavits and annexures thereto, and having heard counsel for the applicant,

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED THAT:

- 1 An order is granted in terms of the provisions of section 53 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 (POCA) declaring forfeit to the State a Mercedes Benz C220 CDI with registration number CA 232 802 (the motor vehicle) that is currently subject to a preservation of property order granted by this court under the above case number on 22 June 2018.
- 2 Leigh Leaser, an assistant enforcement manager with the Asset Forfeiture Unit of the National Prosecuting Authority, is directed and authorised to:
  - 2.1 Sell the motor vehicle at best, by way of public auction or private treaty;
  - 2.2 Sign all documentation necessary to give effect to the sale, transfer and the registration of the motor vehicle and
- 2.3 Pay the proceeds of the sale, after deducting such expenses as may be incurred by the sale, into the banking account of the Criminal Asset Recovery Account held at the Reserve Bank, account number 80303056.
- 3 The Registrar of this court is directed in terms of section 50(5) of the POCA to publish a notice of this order in the Government Gazette as soon as practicable after the order is made.
  - 4 Costs in the event of the application being opposed.

BY ORDER OF COURT COURT REGISTRAR 30 State attorney CAPE TOWN

Case No: 13330/18

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 7 September 2018, Befor the Honourable Mr Justice Le Grange

In the matter between: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant and JOHN ROBLEY TANNETT, RESPONDENT

In re: In re: An application for a forfeiture order in terms of Section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998 in respect of the cash amount of R89 280 seized by members of the South African Police Service and presently subject to a preservation order dated 31 July 2018.

In the high court of South Africa (western cape DIVISION, cape town)

Case Number: 13330/2018

Cape Town: Friday; 7 September 2018, Before the Honourable Mr Justice Le Grange

In the matter between: THE NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS, APPLICANT AND JOHN ROBLEY TANNETT. RESPONDENT

In re: An application for a forfeiture order in terms of Section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998 in respect of the cash amount of R89 280 seized by members of the South African Police Service and presently subject to a preservation order dated 31 July 2018.

draft order

Having read the notice of motion, affidavits and annexures thereto, and having heard counsel for the applicant,

### IT IS HEREBY ORDERED THAT:

- 1 An order is granted in terms of the provisions of section 53 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 (POCA) declaring forfeit to the State the cash amount of R89 280 seized by members of the South African Police (SAPS) which is presently subject to a preservation order dated 31 July 2018.
- 2 The Registrar of this court is directed in terms of section 50(5) of the POCA to publish a notice of this order in the Government Gazette as soon as practicable after the order is made.
- 3 Any person affected by this order, who was entitled to receive notice of the application under section 48(2) but who did not receive such notice, may within 45 days after the publication of the notice of the order in the Government Gazette, apply for an order excluding his or her interest in the property, or varying the operation of the order in respect of the property. Such person may within 20 days after he or she has acquired knowledge of such order, set the matter down for variation or rescission by the court.
- 4 Captain Cornay Du Plessis of the SAPS or any other responsible officer in control of the SAPS bank account, is authorised and directed to cause the cash amount of R89 280 to be paid into the banking account of the Criminal Asset Recovery Account held at the Reserve Bank, account number 80303056, established under section 63 of POCA.
  - 5 Costs in the event of the application being opposed.

BY ORDER OF COURT

Court Registrar, 30 State Attorney; CAPE TOWN

Case No: 805618/18

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 13 September 2018, Befor the Honourable Ms Justice Savage

In the matter between: The National Director of Public Prosecutions Applicant and THANDAZANI CYPRIAN BIYELA, RESPONDENT

In re: In re: An application for a forfeiture order in terms of Section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998 in respect of a white Nissan truck with registration number CF130 707 seized by members of the South African Police Service and presently subject to a preservation order dated 10 July 2018

In the high court of South Africa (western cape DIVISION, cape town)

Case Number: 8056/18

Cape Town: 6 September 2018

Before the Honourable Ms Justice Savage

In the matter between: THE NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC PROSECUTIONS, APPLICANT AND THANDAZANI CYPRIAN BIYELA, RESPONDENT

In re: An application for a forfeiture order in terms of Section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998 in respect of a white Nissan truck with registration number CF130 707 seized by members of the South African Police Service and presently subject to a preservation order dated 10 July 2018

draft order

Having read the notice of motion, affidavits and annexures thereto, and having heard counsel for the applicant,

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED THAT:

- 1 An order is granted in terms of the provisions of section 53 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 (POCA) declaring forfeit to the State the white Nissan truck with registration number CF130 707 (the Nissan truck) and presently subject to a preservation order dated 10 July 2018.
- 2 The Registrar of this court is directed in terms of section 50(5) of the POCA to publish a notice of this order in the Government Gazette as soon as practicable after the order is made.
- 3 Any person affected by this order, who was entitled to receive notice of the application under section 48(2) but who did not receive such notice, may within 45 days after the publication of the notice of the order in the Government Gazette, apply for an order excluding his or her interest in the property, or varying the operation of the order in respect of the property. Such person may within 20 days after he or she has acquired knowledge of such order, set the matter down for variation or rescission by the court.
- 4 Mrs Leigh Leaser- Enforcement Officer, attached to the Asset Forfeiture Unit of the National Prosecuting Authority, Cape Town is directed and authorised to:
  - 4.1 Sell the Nissan truck at best, by way of public auction or private treaty; and
  - 4.2 Sign all documentation necessary to give effect to the sale, transfer and the registration of the Nissan truck; and
- 4.3 Pay the proceeds of the sale, after deducting such expenses as may be incurred by the sale, into the banking account of the Criminal Asset Recovery Account held at the Reserve Bank, account number 80303056.
  - 5 Costs in the event of the application being opposed.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT

REGISTRAR OF THE ABOVE HIGH COURT

30 State Attorney, Cape Town

Case No: 4523/18

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (WESTERN CAPE DIVISION)

CAPE TOWN, 12 September 2018, Befor the Honourable Mr Justice Meer

In the matter between: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant and Marius Leon van Zyl First Respondent, Marawaan Marcus Second Respondent, Lesley Masawi Third Respondent In re: In re: Application in terms of section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998, for the forfeiture of R31 920 in cash that is subject to a preservation of property order dated 20 March 2018.

In the high court of South Africa (western cape division, cape town)

Case No.: 4523/18

Before the Honourable Ms Justice Meer, Cape Town: 12 September 2018

In the matter between: The National Director of Public Prosecutions, Applicant and Marius Leon van Zyl, First Respondent, Marawaan Marcus, Second Respondent

Lesley Masawi Third Respondent

In re: Application in terms of section 48 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act, 1998, for the forfeiture of R31 920 in cash that is subject to a preservation of property order dated 20 March 2018.

Draft order

Having read the Notice of Motion, and its related affidavits and annexures, and having heard counsel for the applicant, it is hereby ordered that:

- 1 An order is granted in terms of the provisions of section 53 of the Prevention of Organised Crime Act 121 of 1998 (POCA) declaring forfeit to the State R31 920, in cash (property) seized by members of the South African Police Service (SAPS) on 25 February 2010 that is currently subject to a preservation of property order granted by this court under the above case number on 20 March 2018.
- 2 The registrar of this court is directed in terms of section 50(5) of POCA to publish a notice of this order in the Government Gazette as soon as practicable after the order is made.
- 3 As soon as this order takes effect as provided for in terms of section 50(6) of POCA, read with section 54(1) thereof, Captain Cornay du Plessis (du Plessis) of the SAPS or any responsible officer in the SAPS who is in control of the SAPS bank account number 4054522787 held at ABSA, is authorised and directed to cause the property to be paid into the banking account of the Criminal Asset Recovery Account held at the Reserve Bank, account number 80303056 established under section 63 of POCA.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT
REGISTRAR OF THE ABOVE HIGH COURT
30 State Attorney
Cape Town

### **GNOT**

## **GENERAL • ALGEMEEN**

## **GAUTENG**

DISSOLUTION OF PROVIDENT/PENSION FUND FUNDSATWORK UMBRELLA PROVIDENT FUND P/E HW YARNS CC

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 28(7) of the Pension Funds Act (No 24 of 1956) that a preliminary liquidation account, a preliminary balance sheet and preliminary distribution statement of the FundsAtWork Umbrella Provident Fund p/e HW Yarns cc will be open for inspection for a period of 30 days from the date of publication hereof, at the offices of:

- 1. The registered office of the fund, Momentum, 268 West Avenue Centurion;
- 2. The Registrar of Pension Funds, Riverwalk Office Park, 41 Matroosberg Road, Ashley Gardens Ext 6, Pretoria.

Any interested person who has objections to the aforesaid accounts and statements may, within a further period of 14 days following expiry of the aforementioned period of 30 days, lodge his objection in writing with the Registrar of Pension Funds, P O

Box 35655, Menlo Park, 0102.

Len Marinus, 16 Denton Place, Kibler Heights, Mondeor, 2091, Tel: 011 433 1395, Fax: 086 551 8838, Email: len@calibrewealth.co.za.

Case/Application No: N/A

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION HIGH COURT)

In the ex parte application of: MORORE KATLEGO MPHAHLELE, First Applicant And: MOKGADI EUNICE MPHAHLELE, Second Applicant and N/A

In re: N/A

SECTION 21(1) OF THE MATRIMONIAL PROPERTY ACT NO. 88 OF 1984 APPLICATION

MR MORORE KATLEGO MPHAHLELE ID NO 8103305480083 AND MRS MOKGADI EUNICE MPHAHLELE ID NO 8108270513081 WHOM WERE MARRIED TO EACH OTHER IN COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY ON 08 AUGUST 2011, AND CURRENTLY RESIDING AT UNIT 23 STARLINGS, 11TH ROAD NOORDWYK MIDRAND. THE SAID COUPLE INTENDS TO MAKE AN APPLICATION TO THE HIGH COURT OF PRETORIA TO CHANGE THEIR MARITAL REGIME FROM THAT OF IN COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY TO THAT OF OUT OF COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY EXCLUDING ACCRUAL SYSTEM IN TERMS OF SECTION 21(1) OF THE MATRIMONIAL PROPERTY ACT NO. 88 OF 1984. ANYONE WHO WISHES TO OBJECT TO THE PROPOSED CHANGE OF MARITAL STATUS OR WISH TO MAKE ANY REPRESENTATION IN THAT REGARD MUST DO SO IN WRITING TO NDUMISO VOYI INC ATTORNEYS VIA EMAIL AT FEZILE@VOYI.CO.ZA

NDUMISO VOYI INCOPORATED ATTORNEYS, Ground Floor, Building 5, Midrand Business Park, 563 Old Pretoria Main Road Halfway House, Tel: 011 312 7536, Fax: 086 246 2216, Email: Fezile@voyi.co.za.

Case/Application No: 34297/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG)

In the ex parte application of: RATIFICATION OF POSTNUPTIAL CONTRACT LEBOGANG MOEPENG, First Applicant and JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG, Second Applicant

In re: IN THE EXPARTE APPLICATION LEBOGANG MOEPENG and JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG EXPARTE APPLICATION BY LEBOGANG MOEPENG AND JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG

Take notice that on the 31 day of October 2018 at 10H00 or so soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, the abovementioned applicants will apply to the Gauteng Local Division of the High Court, Johannesburg for an order in the following terms:

- 1. The applicants are given leave to change the matrimonial property system which applies to their marriage, by the execution and registration of a notarial contract, a draft whereof is attached to the first applicant's supporting affidavit and marked "LMA" and which contract, after registration thereof, will regulate their property system;
  - 2. The Registrar of Deeds, Johannesburg is authorised to register the notarial contract;
  - 3. This order -
- 3.1. will lapse if the notarial contract is not registered by the Registrar of Deeds within two months of the date of the granting of this order; and
  - 3.2. will not prejudice the rights of any creditor of the applicants as at date of registration of the contract.

VILAKAZI COMMERCIAL ATTORNEYS, 43 WILDEBRAAM STREET, WELTEVREDEN PARK, 1714, Tel: 011 431 3845, Fax: 086 616 9785, Email: tshiamo@mweb.co.za.

Case/Application No: 34297/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG)

In the ex parte application of: RATIFICATION OF POSTNUPTIAL CONTRACT LEBOGANG MOEPENG and JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG, APPLICANTS

In re: IN THE EXPARTE APPLICATION LEBOGANG MOEPENG and JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG EXPARTE APPLICATION BY LEBOGANG MOEPENG AND JAIRA SAIYIDA CHALYSTA EGERS-MOEPENG

Take notice that on the 31 day of October 2018 at 10H00 or so soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, the abovementioned applicants will apply to the Gauteng Local Division of the High Court, Johannesburg for an order in the following terms:

1. The applicants are given leave to change the matrimonial property system which applies to their marriage, by the execution and

registration of a notarial contract, a draft whereof is attached to the first applicant's supporting affidavit and marked "LMA"

and which contract, after registration thereof, will regulate their property system;

- 2. The Registrar of Deeds, Johannesburg is authorised to register the notarial contract;
- 3. This order -
- 3.1. will lapse if the notarial contract is not registered by the Registrar of Deeds within two months of the date of the granting of this order; and
  - 3.2. will not prejudice the rights of any creditor of the applicants as at date of registration of the contract.

VILAKAZI COMMERCIAL ATTORNEYS, 43 WILDEBRAAM STREET, WELTEVREDEN PARK, 1714, Tel: 011 431 3845, Fax: 086 616 9785, Email: tshiamo@mweb.co.za.

Case/Application No: 58012/2018

# IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA)

# In the ex parte application of: MSUKELWA SALAMINA NKUNA (PREVIOUSLY MNGUNI) 1st Applicant; MALESELA JOB NKUNA 2nd Applicant

CHANGE OF MATRIMONIAL PROPERTY SYSTEM

Notice is hereby given that application will be made to the abovementioned Court on 13 November 2018 for an order in the following terms: 1. That the marital regime of the Applicants is amended and changed from in-community of property to out of community of property subject to the provisions of 2 infra; 2. That the Applicants are directed to enter into and register at Registrar of Deeds an ante-nuptial contract within 30 days from the date of this order being granted, failing which it shall lapse; 3. That any party who opposes this application be ordered to pay the costs thereof; 4. Further and/or alternative relief. Any objector to the aforementioned relief is hereby called upon to contact Johan Nysschens Attorneys, Tel: 012 809 9850, ref: J Nysschens/ W318.

JOHAN NYSSCHENS ATTORNEYS, PMA House, Suite 5, Tijger Vallei Office Park, Silver Lakes Road, Silverlakes, Pretoria, Tel: 012 809 9850, Fax: 012 809 9810, Email: johan@jnalaw.co.za.

### LOST TITLE DEED T116158/2007

Notice is hereby given that under the provisions of Section 38 of the Deeds Registries Act, 1937, I, the Registrar of Deeds at Pretoria intend to issue a Certificate of Registered Title in lieu of Deed of Transfer T116158/2007 dated 28 August 2007 passed by BRONWYN VAN DER HEEVER, IDENTITY NUMBER 960823 0032 089, UNMARRIED, in respect of ERF 87 ASTON LAKE TOWNSHIP, REGISTRATION DIVISION I.R., PROVINCE OF GAUTENG, measuring 3144 (THREE THOUSAND ONE HUNDRED AND FORTY FOUR) SQUARE METRES which has been lost.

All persons having objection to the issue of such Certificate are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the Registrar of Deeds of Pretoria within six weeks after the date of the first publication in the Gazette.

ATTORNEYS JOUBERT SCHOLTZ, 11 HEIDE ROAD, KEMPTON PARK, 1619, Tel: 0119667600, Fax: 0872313817, Email: tracy@joubertscholtz.co.za.

### LOST TITLE DEED

Notice is hereby given that under the provisions of Section 38 of the Deeds Registries Act, 1937, I the Registrar of Deeds at Pretoria intend to issue a Certificate of Registered Title in lieu of Deed of Transfer No T103193/2007 passed on 1 August 2007 by CITY OF TSHWANE METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY in favour of BANGISIWANE EMMAH MATSHIANE, Identity Number 490814 0636 08 5, Unmarried, in respect of the Property known as:

ERF 9183 ATTERIDGEVILLE EXTENSION 7 TOWNSHIP, REGISTRATION DIVISION J.R, PROVINCE OF GAUTENG, MEASURING: 264 (TWO HUNDRED AND SIXTY FOUR) SQUARE METRES, which has been lost or destroyed.

All persons having objection to the issue of such Certificate are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the Registrar of Deeds at Pretoria Deeds Office, Corner Bosman & Pretorius Streets, Pretoria, within 6 (six) weeks after the date of the first publication of this notice in the Gazette.

RE MOREBODI INC, SUITE 401 BURLINGTON HOUSE, 235 HELEN JOSEPH STREET, PRETORIA, 0001, Tel: 012 321 0205, Fax: 012 321 0893, Email: info@morebodi.co.za

RE Morebodi Incorporated Attorneys, SUITE 401 BURLINGTON HOUSE, 235 HELEN JOSEPH STREET, PRETORIA, 0001,, Tel: 012 321 0205, Fax: 012 321 0893, Email: info@morebodi.co.za.

### NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY FOR THE CANCELLATION OF A LOST/DESTROYED BOND

Notice is hereby given that it is the intention to apply for the cancellation of the registration of:

Mortgage Bond Number: BG4052/1996BP

Dated: 28 August 2018

Passed by: LESOLANG AUBREY MOERANE (Identity Number: 610201 0102 041) Unmarried

In favour of: BOPHUTHATSWANA BUILDING SOCIETY whose assets have been taken over by Future Bank Limited whose assets were taken over by FBC Fidelity Bank Limited which bank changed its name to PEOPLES BANK LIMITED whose name changed to PEOPLES MORTGAGE LIMITED (Registration Number 1994/000929/06) in terms of Section 44(1)(b) of the Companies Act 1973 for the sum of R45 000.00 (FORTY FIVE THOUSAND RAND) an additional sum of R9 000.00 (NINE THPUSAND RAND)

In respect of: Erf 125 Mabopane-U Township, Registration Division J.R. North West Province, measuring 450 (Four Hundred and Fifty) metres:

Held by Deed of Grant Number TG2611/1984BP which has been lost or destroyed and despite diligent search could not be found, a certified copy VA126/1991BP was issued, which copy has also been lost or destroyed and despite diligent search could not be found.

All persons having objection to the cancellation of the registration of such bond are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the registrar of deeds at the deeds registry i which the bond is registered, within six weeks after the date of the first publication of this notice.

Neither the above document nor any copy thereof is being detained by any other party as security for a debt or otherwise ISMAIL AYOB & PARTNERS, 41 CENTRAL STREET, HOUGHTON, 2198, Tel: 011-727-5800, Fax: 011-727-5880, Email: advice@iap.co.za.

#### NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY FOR THE CANCELLATION OF A LOST/DESTROYED BOND

Notice is hereby given that it is the intention to apply for the cancellation of the registration of:

Mortgage Bond Number: BG440/1991BP

Dated: 28 August 2018

Passed by: LESOLANG AUBREY MOERANE (Identity Number: 610201 0102 041) Unmarried

In favour of: BOPHUTHATSWANA BUILDING SOCIETY whose assets have been taken over by Future Bank Limited whose assets were taken over by FBC Fidelity Bank Limited which bank changed its name to PEOPLES BANK LIMITED whose name changed to PEOPLES MORTGAGE LIMITED (Registration Number 1994/000929/06) in terms of Section 44(1)(b) of the Companies Act 1973 for the sum of R28 983.00 (TWENTY EIGHT THOUSAND NINE HUNDRED AND EIGHTY THREE RAND) an additional sum of R5 797.00 (FIVE THOUSAND SEVEN HUNDRED AND NINETY SEVEN RAND)

In respect of: Erf 125 Mabopane-U Township, Registration Division J.R. North West Province, measuring 450 (Four Hundred and Fifty) metres:

Held by Deed of Grant Number TG2611/1984BP which has been lost or destroyed and despite diligent search could not be found, a certified copy VA126/1991BP was issued, which copy has also been lost or destroyed and despite diligent search could not be found.

All persons having objection to the cancellation of the registration of such bond are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the registrar of deeds at the deeds registry i which the bond is registered, within six weeks after the date of the first publication of this notice.

Neither the above document nor any copy thereof is being detained by any other party as security for a debt or otherwise ISMAIL AYOB & PARTNERS, 41 CENTRAL STREET, HOUGHTON, 2198, Tel: 011-727-5800, Fax: 011-727-5880, Email: advice@iap.co.za.

## FREE STATE / VRYSTAAT

FREE STATE GAMBLING & LIQUOR ACT, NO 6 OF 2010 AS AMENDED APPLICATION FOR A BOOKMAKER'S LICENSE Notice is hereby given that RTMM PROPERTIES (Pty) Ltd of 357 Rivonia Blvd, Edenburg, South Africa, 2194

Intends submitting a tender to the Free State Gambling, Liquor and Tourism Authority for a bookmaker's license at Metropolitan Life Centre, 9 Muller St, Bethlehem, 9701.

This application will be open for public inspection at the offices of the Authority from 03 October 2018.

Attention is directed to the provisions of Section 65 and 67 of the Free State Gambling & Liquor Act, No 6 of 2010 as amended, which makes provision for the lodging of written representations in respect of the application.

Written representations should be lodged with the Chief Executive Officer, Free State Gambling, Liquor and Tourism Authority, 111 Zastron Street, Bloemfontein, 9301, South Africa, within one month from (see note 1).

Such representations shall contain at least the following information:

- (a) the name of the applicant to which representations relate;
- (b) the ground or grounds on which representations are made;
- (c)the name, address, telephone and fax number of the person submitting the representations
- (d) whether the person submitting the representations requests the Authority to determine that such person's identity may not be divulged and the grounds for such request; and
  - (e) whether or not they wish to make oral representations at the hearing of the application.

Written representations should be lodged with the Chief Executive Officer, Free State Gambling, Liquor and Tourism Authority, 111 Zastron Street, Bloemfoentein, 9301, or EMAIL (officeofceo@fsglta.gov.za) within one month from 03 October 2018.

Shalin Govender, 357 Rivonia Boulevard, Edenburg, South Africa, 2194, Tel: 0836058888, Email: sg@ezi.bet.

# IN THE MAGISTRATE'S COURT FOR BOTSHABELO MAGISTRATE L & K POLY PRODUCTS CO

L & K POLY PRODUCTS CO (PTY) LTD

Dissolution of L & K POLY PRODUCTS CO (PTY) LTD a participant in the Corporate Selection Umbrella Retirement Fund No 2 (in liquidation) Fund PF 12/8/36438/3738

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 28 (7) of the Pension Funds Act (No 24 of 1956) that a preliminary liquidation account, a preliminary balance sheet and a preliminary distribution statement of L & K POLY PRODUCTS CO (PTY) LTD a participant in the Corporate Selection Umbrella Retirement Fund No 2 (in liquidation) Fund PF 12/8/36438/3738 will be open for inspection for the period 2018-10-12 to 2018-11-12 at the offices of:

- 1. The Registrar of Pension Funds, Riverwalk Office Park, Block B, No 41 Matroosberg Road Ashlea Gardens Extension 6 Menlo Park Pretoria
  - 2. The Magistrates Court, 678 Stand Street Botshabelo-BA Botshabelo 9300
- 3. The registered office of the Fund shall be situated at the Head Office Liberty Life 1 Ameshoff Street Braamfontein Johannesburg 2001

Any interested persons who have objections to the aforesaid accounts and statements may lodge such objections in writing to the

Liberty Life, 25 Ameshoff Street, Braamfontein, 2001, Tel: 0114085491, Email: itumeleng.malindi@liberty.co.za.

## **LIMPOPO**

### NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY FOR THE CANCELLATION OF A LOST/DESTROYED BOND

Notice is hereby given that it is the intention to apply for the cancellation of the registration of B160336/2005 passed by JACOBUS ADRIAAN JACOBS, IDENTITY NUMBER: 390706 5008 081 and MARTHINA RUDOLPHINA JACOBA JACOBS, IDENTITY NUMBER: 4505210008003 MARRIED IN COMMUNITY PROPERTY TO EACH OTHER, AND PHILIPUS JOHANNES POTGIETER, IDENTITY NUMBER, 6007155099087 and GETRUIDA JACOBA POTGIETER, IDENTITY NUMBER 6608020003087 MARRIED IN COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY TO EACH OTHER for the amount of R160 000.00(ONE HUNDRED AND SIXTY THOUSAND RAND) in favour of FIRSTRAND BANK LIMITED (REGISTRATION NUMBER 1929/001225/06) in respect of:

certain: ERF 3320 PHALABORWA EXTENSION 7, which has been lost or destroyed.

All persons having objection to the cancellation of the registration of such bond are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the Registrar of Deeds at the deeds registry in which the bond is registered, within three weeks after date of first publication of this notice.

Coetzee & vd Merwe Attorneys, 4 Tovanco Building, 20 Palm Avenue, Phalaborwa 1390, Tel: 015 781 1365, Email:

deeds2@coetzeevdmerwe.co.za.

## **MPUMALANGA**

# IN THE MAGISTRATE'S COURT FOR MIDDLEBURG MAGISTRATE SENTULA COAL (PTY) LTD

### SENTULA COAL (PTY) LTD

Dissolution of SENTULA COAL (PTY) LTD a participant in the Corporate Selection Umbrella Retirement Fund no 2 (in liquidation) Fund PF 12/8/36438/6362

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 28 (7) of the Pension Funds Act (No 24 of 1956) that a preliminary liquidation account, a preliminary balance sheet and a preliminary distribution statement of SENTULA COAL (PTY) LTD a participant in the Corporate Selection Umbrella Retirement Fund No 2 (in liquidation) Fund PF 12/8/36438/6362 will be open for inspection for the period 2018-10-12 to 2018-11-12 at the offices of

- 1. The Registrar of Pension Funds, Riverwalk Office Park Block B No 41 Matroosberg Road Ashlea Gardens Extension 6 Menlo Park Pretoria
  - 2. The Magistrates Court 34 Dr Beyers Naude Str Sentral Middleburg 1050
- 3. The registered office of the Fund shall be situated at the Head Office Liberty Life 1 Ameshoff Street Braamfontein Johannesburg 2001

Any interested persons who have objections to the aforesaid accounts and statements may lodge such objections in writing to the Registrar of Pension Funds P.O Box 35655 Menlo Park 0102 not later than 2018-11-26

Liberty Life, 25 Ameshoff Street, Braamfontein, 2001, Tel: 0114085491, Email: itumeleng.malindi@liberty.co.za.

Case/Application No: 3667/18

#### IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

(MPUMALANGA DIVISION FUNCTIONING AS GAUTENG DIVISION PRETORIA MIDDLEBURG CIRCUIT COURT) In the ex parte application of: MPHEPHU NENGOVHELA, First Applicant, SHOCKY CHARITY SELOANE, Second Applicant

NOTICE OF MOTION

BE PLEASED TO TAKE NOTICE that this application will be made on behalf of the First and Second Applicants on 29 OCTOBER 2018 at IOhOO, or so soon thereafter as the matter may be heard for an order in the following terms:

- 1. That the time period provided in section 87(1) of the Deeds Registries Act 47 of 1937 (as amended) be extended;
- 2. That the applicants be granted leave to register the antenuptial contract which was executed on 15 DECEMBER 2017 and which is attached hereto marked "A1";
- 3. That this order will lapse if an antenuptial contract is not registered by the Registrar of Deeds within 3 months from the date of the granting of this order;
- 4. That this order will not prejudice the rights of any creditor of the applicants as at date of registration of the antenuptial contract:
  - 5. Further and/or alternative relief.

TAKE NOTICE FURTHER that the affidavit of the First Applicant and annexures thereto will be used in support of this application.

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE the applicant appoints STROH COETZEE INC with addresses as set out below at which the Applicants will accept all notice and service of all process in these proceedings.

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE if you intend on opposing this application you are required to:

- 1. Notify the Applicant's Attorney in writing on/or before the 22 OCTOBER 2018.
- 2. And within 10 days thereafter you have so given notice of your intention to oppose the Application, to file your answering affidavits, if any and further that you are required to appoint in such notification an address at which address you will accept Notice and service of all process in these proceedings.
- 3. If no such notice is given, the Application will be made on 29 OCTOBER 2018 to grant the prayers as prayed for in this Notice of Motion.

STROH COETZEE INC ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANTS 51 WALTER SISULU STREET, MIDDELBURG TEL: 013 282 5730

REF: J C COETZEE/MARY

STROH COETZEE INCORPORATED, 51 WALTER SISULU STREET MIDDLEBURG, Tel: 0132825730, Email: mary@strohcoetzee.com.

## NORTH WEST / NOORDWES

Case/Application No: M324/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (North West Division, Mahikeng)

In the ex parte application of: Johan Lodewyk Roos and Jonica Roos 1) Johan Lodewyk Roos

2) Jonica Roos and Ex Parte application In re: Application for change of marital regime (post-nuptial contract)

REGISTRATION OF A POST-NUPTIAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN MR. JL ROOS AND MS. J ROOS.

Our offices would like to inform you that Mr. JL Roos and Ms. J Roos are dividing their combined estate according to a postnuptial agreement reached between the parties. They have lodged an application in the High Court of South Africa at the North West Division, Mahikeng on 29 November 2018.

Please contact our offices on one of the following to request a copy of the notice of motion;

Tel: (053) 927-2108 Fax: (053) 927-1112

E-Mail: fw.lit1@megadial.com

Frylinck & Walker Attorneys, 20 De Kock Street, Vryburg, 8600, Tel: 053 927 2108, Fax: 053 927 1112, Email: fw.lit1@ megadial.com.

## N/A LOST TITLE DEED

Notice is hereby given under the provisions of section 38 of the Deeds Registries Act, 47 of 1937, that I, the Registrar of Deeds at Pretoria, intend to issue a Certificate of Registered Title in lieu of Deed of Transfer No. T162695/2006 (hereinafter the "Deed") dated 4 December 2006, Passed by: EC 135 T1 INVESTMENTS PROPRIETARY LIMITED, Registration Number: 2000/009557/07, In favour of: JOHN HENRY JANSEN VAN VUUREN, Identity number 4811 17 5105 08 5, Married out of community of property. In respect of: ERF 37 PORT D'AFRIQUE TOWNSHIP, REGISTRATION DIVISION J.Q., NORTH-WEST PROVINCE, MEASURING 26 (TWENTY SIX) Square metres, which has been lost or destroyed. All persons having objection to the issue of such Certificate are hereby required to lodge the same in writing with the Registrar of Deeds at Pretoria within six weeks after the date of the first publication hereof in the Gazette. Dated at PRETORIA this 12th day of September 2018. REGISTRAR OF DEEDS

Registrar of Deeds Pretoria, Merino Building, 140 Pretorius Street, Pretoria, Tel: 0123387000,

## WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

Saak/Aansoek Nr: 17649/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (CAPE DIVISSION, WESTERN CAPE HELD AT CAPE TOWN)

IN THE MATTER BETWEEN LUVUYO MKUMATELA, IDENTITY NUMBER: 781022 5391089 en MONA LEA EWEES FELL, BORN 1978 APRIL 14

LEGAL ADVERT

Case Number: 17649/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, CAPE DIVISION, WESTERN CAPE, HELD AT CAPE TOWN

In the matter between: LUVUYO MKUMATELA, Id No: 7810225391 089 and MONA LEA EWEES FELL, Born 1978 April 14

NOTICE OF MOTION IN TERMS OF 21 (1) OF THE MATRIMONIAL ACT 88 1984

Notice in terms of Section 21 (1) of the Matrimonial Act 88 of 1984, that Applicant will be named on the 16 of October 2018 for an order of the following terms:

- 1. That applicants be granted leave in terms of Section (21)1 Act 88 of 1984 to enter a National Contract in terms similar to the draft attached to applicant's affidavit which is marked "LM3" in the applicant's supporting affidavit .
- 2. That the marriage of first and second applicants shall, from the date of registration of the said National contract, ba governed by terms of Notarial contract.
- 3. That the order shall not affect the rights of creditors of the Applicant's joint estate and that such creditors of the Applicant,s joints estate and such creditors shall be entitled to execute against the Applicant's assets in respect of debts incurred prior to the registration of the Notarial contract
  - 4. Further and or alternative relief.

The affidavit of LUVUYO MKUMATELA annexed hereto will be used in support of this application.

MFAZI KOSE ATTORNEYS, 58 LOOP STREET 4TH FLOOR HYCASTLE BUILDING CAPE TOWN,8001, Tel: 021 424 5537, Fax: 021 424 6971, Email: mfazi@mweb.co.za.

#### IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA

OLD MUTUAL SUPERFUND PROVIDENT FUND: PARTICIPATING EMPLOYER:MAGMA RISK SOLUTIONS (PTY) LTD T/A MAGMA SECURITY (PF NO. 12/8/20246/12490) DISSOLUTION OF PROVIDENT FUND.

Notice is hereby given in terms of section 28(7) of the Pension Funds Act (No 24 of 1956) that a preliminary liquidation account, preliminary balance sheet and preliminary distribution statement of the Old Mutual Superfund Provident Fund: Participating Employer: Magma Risk Solutions (Pty) Ltd t/a Magma Security will lie open for inspection for a period of 30 days from the date of publication hereof at the offices of:

- 1. The Financial Sector Conduct Authority, Riverwalk Office Park, 41 Matroosberg Road, Ashlea Gardens, Pretoria; and
- 2. Old Mutual Superfund Provident Fund: Participating Employer: Magma Risk Solutions (Pty) Ltd t/a Magma Security: Orion Services, Block 5L, Mutualpark, Jan Smuts Drive, Pinelands, 7405 (Fund's Registered Office); and
  - 3. Master of the Western Cape High Court, 45 Castle Street, Cape Town, 8001.

Any interested person who has objections to the aforesaid accounts and statements may lodge his objection in writing with the The Financial Sector Conduct Authority, Riverwalk Office Park, 41 Matroosberg Road, Ashlea Gardens, Pretoria, 0181 not later than 14 days after expiration of the above mentioned 30 day period.

GM Hendrickse, GQH Acccounting and Administration Services CC, 27 Moses Street, Idas Valley, Stellenbosch, 7600, Tel: 0826160884, Fax: 0866198909, Email: gmhendrickse@gmail.com.

Case/Application No: n/a

## N/A n/a n/a and n/a In re: n/a

# APPLICATION FOR LOST DEED OF TRANSFER IN TERMS OF SECTION 38 OF THE DEEDS REGISTRIES ACT 47 OF 1937

Notice is hereby given in terms of the provisions of Section 38 made under the Deeds Registries Act 47 of 1937, that it is the intention to apply for a Certificate of Registered Title in replacement of Deed of Transfer Number ST22882/2007 in favour of

- 1. DAVID EDWARD FOTHERINGHAM, Born on 11 January 1970, Unmarried
- 2. IONA KATE FORTHERINGHAM, Identity Number 720915 0216 083, Unmarried, in respect of certain property known as A Unit consisting of -
- (a) Section No. 13 as shown and more fully described on Sectional Plan No. SS723/2005 in the scheme known as GREEN OAKS in respect of the land and building or buildings situate at CLAREMONT, situate in the City of Cape Town, Cape Division, Province of the Western Cape, of which section the floor area, according to the said sectional plan is 122 (One Hundred and Twenty Two) square metres in extent; and
- (b) An undivided share in the common property in the scheme apportioned to the said section in accordance with the participation quota on the said sectional plan. HELD BY DEED OF TRANSFER No. ST22882/2007, which has been lost, destroyed, incomplete or unserviceable.

All persons having objection to the issue of such Certificate are hereby required to lodge same in writing with the Registrar of Deeds at Cape Town at 12th Floor, 90 Plein Street, Cape Town within six weeks after date of the first publication in the Gazette.

DATED AT CAPE TOWN ON THIS 14 DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2018.

#### REGISTRAR OF DEEDS

c/o Cliffe Dekker Hofmeyr Inc 11 Buitengracht Street Cape Town 8001

Ref: A Heiberg / L Arenz

Cliffe Dekker Hofmeyr Inc, 11 Buitengracht Street, Cape Town, 8001, Tel: 021 481-6317, Fax: 021 481-5257, Email: andrew.heiberg@cdhlegal.com / lee-andrea.arenz@cdhlegal.com.

Case/Application No: 18225/2018

IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA (Western Cape Division)

In the matter between: Moeneeb Fataar, First Applicant and Aneeqah Hendricks, Second Applicant REGISTRATION OF ANTE-NUPTIAL CONTRACT

Application is made for an order in the following terms:

- 1. Authorising Applications to register the Ante-nuptial contract entered between them during 2010.
- 2. Authorising and directing the Registrar of Deeds, Cape Town, to register the contract as specified in 1 above, provided that:
  - 2.1 The contract is presented for registration within 90 days of the date of this order;
  - 2.2 That the rights of any of the existing creditors of the Applicants shall in no way be prejudices by this order.

Wayne Hufkie Attorneys, 34 Waterford Road, Plumstead, 7800, Tel: 0217151410, Fax: 0217123683, Email: naseera@whlaw.co.za.

## ADMINISTRATION OF ESTATES ACTS NOTICES/ BOEDELKENNISGEWINGS

#### Form/Vorm J295

## NOTICE OF CURATOR AND TUTOR

In terms of section 75 of the Administration of Estates Act No. 66 of 1965 (as amended), notice is hereby given of appointments of persons as Curators or Tutors by Masters of the High Court, or of termination of such appointment (their having ceased in their respective capacity)

The information is given in the following order: (1) Number of matter; (2) person under curatorship, or minor, and address; (3) curator or tutor; name and address of curator or tutor; (4) whether appointment or termination (cease in capacity), and date; (5) Master of the High Court.

## KENNISGEWINGS VAN KURATORS EN VOOGDE

Ingevolge artikel 75 van die Boedelwet No. 66 van 1965 (soos gewysig), word hierby kennis gegee van die aanstelling van persone as kurators of voogde deur Meesters van die Hoë Hof, of van die beëindiging van aanstellings in sodanige hoedanighede.

Die inligting word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van saak; (2) persoon onder kuratele, of minderjarige, en adres; (3) kurator of voog; naam en adres van kurator of voog; (4) of aanstelling of beëindiging daarvan, en datum; (5) Meester van die Hooggeregshof.

## **GAUTENG**

MC31/2010—(2) **ANNE-MARIE TURNER**, Kuratorskap; FLOWER FOUNDATION RETIREMENT HOMES, UNIT 4, 330 SURREY AVENUE, FERNDALE, RANDBURG; (3) Kurator: DONNE AMANDA MACDOUGALL, P/A PHATSHOANE HENNEY, POSBUS 152, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300; (4) Beëindiging; 28 Junie 2010; (5) MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT MARSHALLTOWN.

MC340/17—(2) **Elfas Nhebeza Ngutshane**, Curatorship; 386 Orient street, Arcadia, Pretoria; (3) Curator: Constant Wilsnach, 386 Orient street, Arcadia, Pretoria; (4) Appointment; 28 August 2018; (5) Pretoria.

-—(2) **David Schalk Van der Merwe,** Curatorship; Unit 32, Matlabas 4, Annlin, Pretoria; (3) Curator: Madeleine Rossouw, Unit 32, Matlabas 4, Annlin, Pretoria; (4) Appointment; 30 August 2018; (5) Johannesburg.

MC 37/2009—(2) **Ruben Edward Mew**, Curatorship; 5 Page Avenue, Eastleigh Ridge, Edenvale 1609; (3) Curator: Ewan Smith, Block B Ground Floor, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof 1709; (4) Termination; 19 September 2018; (5) South Gauteng - Johannesburg.

224/2018—(2) **ANDRIES CHRISTIAAN NIEMANN,** Curatorship; PARK CARE CENTRE 36 ESCOMBE AVENUE PARKTOWN WEST JOHANNESBURG; (3) Curator: ADRIANA CHRISTINA PIETERSE, 92 HAMILTON AVENUE CRAIGHALL PARK RANDBURG 2024; (4) Appointment; 22 August 2018; (5) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT.

224/2018—(2) **ANDRIES CHRISTIAAN NIEMANN**, Curatorship; PARK CARE CENTRE 36 ESCOMBE AVENUE PARKTOWN WEST JOHANNESBURG; (3) Curator: ADRIANA CHRISTINA PIETERSE, 92 HAMILTON AVENUE CRAIGHALL PARK RANDBURG 2024; (4) Appointment; 22 August 2018; (5) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT.

224/2018—(2) **ANDRIES CHRISTIAAN NIEMANN**, Curatorship; PARK CARE CENTRE 36 ESCOMBE AVENUE PARKTOWN WEST JOHANNESBURG; (3) Curator: ADRIANA CHRISTINA PIETERSE, 92 HAMILTON AVENUE CRAIGHALL PARK RANDBURG 2024; (4) Appointment; 22 August 2018; (5) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT.

## FREE STATE / VRYSTAAT

CR40/2018—(2) **Melusi Siyabonga Xaba**, Curatorship; 3 Hofsanger Street Flamingo Park Welkom; (3) Curator: Brendan Leslie Kretzmann, 167 Constantia Street Dagbreek Welkom; (4) Appointment; 6 August 2018; (5) Bloemfontein.

## KWAZULU-NATAL

MC20166/2014—(2) **Ompolokile Setlhabetsi**, Curatorship; House No. 231, Selosecha Section, Morokweng, North West Province; (3) Curator: Nadia Odette Spitalieri, as nominee of Fedgroup Trust Administrators (Pty) Ltd, 89 Bute Lane, Sandton, 2196; (4) Termination; 17 August 2018; (5) Pretoria.

## WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

CR443/2015—(2) **Hughen Traverce Steenkamp,** Curatorship; 20 Jakaranda Street, Forest Heights, Eerste River, 7100; (3) Curator: Edwin John Pietersen, First Floor, Rondebosch Medical Centre, 85 Klipfontein Road, Rondebosch, 7700; (4) Appointment; 3 August 2018; (5) Cape Town.

CR20240/2014—(2) **Nicolene Jacobs**, Curatorship; 33 Watsonia Street, Villiersdorp, Western Cape; (3) Curator: Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (4) Appointment; 13 April 2017; (5) Cape Town.

262/2018—(2) **Arnold Berthault Van der Riet**, Curatorship; Woodside Healthcare Centre, Woodside Village, 21 Norton Way, Rondebosch, 7700; (3) Curator: Pieter Arnold Van der Riet & Jane Elizabeth Van der Riet, 2nd Floor, General Building, 42 Burg Street, Cape Town, 8001; (4) Appointment; 6 September 2018; (5) CAPE TOWN.

247/2018—(2) **Ann Elizabeth Van der Riet**, Curatorship; Woodside Healthcare Centre, Woodside Village, 21 Norton Way, Rondebosch, 7700; (3) Curator: Pieter Arnold Van der Riet & Jane Elizabeth Van der Riet, 2nd Floor, General Building, 42 Burg Street, Cape Town, 8001; (4) Appointment; 6 September 2018; (5) CAPE TOWN.

CR37/2015—(2) **Noel Andre Clarke,** Curatorship; 8 Kowe Street, Delft, Leiden, Western Cape; (3) Curator: Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (4) Appointment; 25 June 2018; (5) Cape Town.

CR258/2015—(2) **Phempho Magalasi**, Curatorship; 109 Freeground Avenue, Muizenberg; (3) Curator: Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (4) Appointment; 21 June 2018; (5) Cape Town.

CR302/2018—(2) **ASHWIN ZAIN HAMZA**, Curatorship; 46 EPSTEN ROAD, LAVENDER HILL, CAPE TOWN, 7945; (3) Curator: LEANDRI KRUGER, 8 VREDE STREET, DURBANVILLE, 7550; (4) Appointment; 28 September 2018; (5) CAPE TOWN.

CR195/2018—(2) **Sesethu Gubha**, Curatorship; 110 NY 99, Benzantsi Street, Gugulethu, Western Cape; (3) Curator: Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (4) Appointment; 23 August 2018; (5) Cape Town

CR281/2013—(2) **Gentleman Zuko**, Curatorship; 2305 Zwelethu Street, Chris Hani, Mbekweni, Paarl, Western Cape; (3) Curator: Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (4) Appointment; 12 September 2018; (5) Cape Town.

### Form/Vorm J193

## NOTICE TO CREDITORS IN DECEASED ESTATES

All persons having claims against the under-mentioned estate must lodge it with the Executor concerned within 30 days (or as indicated) from date of publication hereof.

The information is given in the following order: (1) Estate number, (2) surname and christian names, date of birth, identity number, last address; (3) date of death; (4) surviving spouse's names, surname, date of birth and identity number; (5) name and address of executor and authorised agent; (6) period allowed for lodgement of claims if other than 30 days.

### KENNISGEWINGS AAN KREDITEURE IN BESTORWE BOEDELS

Alle persone wat vorderinge teen die onderstaande boedels het, moet dit by die betrokke eksekuteur in dien binne 30 dae (of soos aangedui), van die datum van publikasie hiervan.

Die inligting word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Boedelnommer, (2) familienaam en voorname, geboortedatum, identiteitsnommer, laaste adres; (3) datum oorlede; (4) nagelate eggenoot(note) se name, familienaam, geboortedatum en persoonsnommer; (5) naam en adres van eksekuteur of gemagtigde agent; (6) tydperk toegelaat vir lewering van vorderings indien anders as 30 dae.

## **GAUTENG**

16299/2015—(2) **Mathebula**, **Frank Makham**, 23 October 1970, 7010235517085, Elukhwatini, Mpumalanga; (3) 17 March 2015; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Cronje, De Waal - Skhosana Incorporated, Cronje, De Waal & Van der Merwe Building, Lurgi Plaza, CBD, Secunda, Mpumalanga; (6) N/A.

017835/2018—(2) **NEILSON**, **THOMAS MURPHY**, 15 March 1935, 3503155050180, 94 BANK STREET, NIGEL; (3) 10 February 2018; (4) EUNICE AGNES DONNELLY NEILSON, 21 February 1939, 3902210051085; (5) LIEBENBERG MALAN LIEZEL HORN INC, 20 UECKERMANN STREET, HEIDELBERG,1441.

012690/2018—(2) MC LEAN, ARCHIBALD, 5 March 1946, 4603055035189, 8 OUDEKAAP ESTATE ELM STREET DOWERGLEN EDENVALE; (3) 4 January 2018; (5) O'Donoghue Attorneys and LYNN MACDONALD and GRIZEL MARAIS, 40 THIRD AVENUE, GEDULD SPRINGS; (6) 30.

19475/2018—(2) VAN DER MERWÉ, MARTINA ISSABELLA, 2 December 1938, 3812020034083, PLOT 4, EENDRACHT, HEIDELBERG GAUTENG; (3) 9 August 2018; (4) LOURENS PETRUS HUMAN VAN DER MERWE, 20 July 1936, 3607205024085; (5) LIEBENBERG MALAN & LIEZEL HORN INC, 61 VAN DER WALT ROAD, DALVIEW, BRAKPAN 1541LI.

20445/2016—(2) **Dicks**, **Valda Louise**, 4 February 1967, 6702040156080, 9 Liebenberg Road, Eastleigh, Edenvale; (3) 27 May 2016; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Gavin Mostert Attorney, 114A Boeing Road East, Edenvale; (6) 30.

19475/2018—(2) VAN DER MERWE, MARTINA ISSABELLA, 2 December 1938, 3812020034083, PLOT 4, EENDRACHT, HEIDELBERG GAUTENG; (3) 9 August 2018; (4) LOURENS PETRUS HUMAN VAN DER MERWE, 20 July 1936, 3607205024085; (5) LIEBENBERG MALAN & LIEZEL HORN INC, 61 VAN DER WALT ROAD, DALVIEW, BRAKPAN 1541LI.

16924/2018—(2) Pienaar, Caroline Johanna Wilhelmina, 15 February 1941, 4102150070084, 10 Galloway Street, Meyerton; (3) 6 July 2018; (4) N/A; (5) Jonk Attorneys, P O Box 668, Chrissiefontein, 1963.

6618/2018—(2) **Britz**, **Christie**, 6 August 1941, 4108065069087, 11 Raven Road, Greenhills Randfontein; (3) 14 January 2018; (5) Wilna du Plessis, P. O. Box 1146, Vereeniging.

20713/2018—(2) **SNYMAN**, **LIONEL DESMOND**, 7 May 1932, 3205075030082, 325 DELORME ROAD, MONDEOR, , 2091; (3) 11 May 2018; (4) ELIZE SNYMAN, 20 January 1941, 4101200014084; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

9987/2018—(2) **VAN DEVENTER**, **MICHIEL CHRISTIAAN**, 11 Januarie 1930, 3001115012085, FLORAUNAWEG 787, FLORAUNA, , 0182; (3) 26 Julie 2018; (4) JOHANNA PIETERNELLA ELIZABETHA VAN DEVENTER, 6 Februarie 1929, 2902060035085; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

0000020421/2018—(2) Palm, Mieder Johannes, 25 July 1958, 5807255027081, 27 Koedoe Street Brackenhurst Alberton; (3) 23 April 2018; (5) Joubert Scholtz Inc, 11 Heide Road, Kempton Park, 1620.

021033/2018—(2) **Fredericks**, **Farida**, 8 December 1942, 4212080065086, 57 Stormberg Avenue, Bosmont; (3) 28 April 2010; (4) Abubakr Fredericks, 26 August 1943, 4308265084080; (5) Mohammed Sharrif Fredericks, 57 Stormberg Avenue, Bosmont; (6) 30.

960/2018—(2) **BOSHOFF**, **ELLENA**, 28 Desember 1928, 2812280007085, KOSMOS AFTREE OORD, MBONANI MAYISELA STRAAT STANDERTON MPUMALANGA; (3) 20 November 2018; (4) N.A. N.A.; (5) HERMANUS JOHANNES LANGEVELDT, POSBUS 73 STANDERTON 2430; (6) N.A..

20209/2018—(2) **Govender**, **Rakee**, 28 May 1980, 8005280166084, 5 Sharrow Road, Boskruin, 2154; (3) 9 June 2018; (4) Kumaran Govender, 8 December 1975, 7512085194089; (5) Charl Francois Erasmus, P.O. Box 158, Pretoria, 0001.

7417/2018—(2) **LE ROUX**, **PIETER MOCKE**, 23 September 1930, 3009235005087, GRYSLOERIELAAN 9, KLEINFONTEIN, PLAAS KLEINFONTEIN 368JR, DISTRIK CULLINAN; (3) 21 Mei 2018; (5) SM MYBURGH, POSBUS 129, RAYTON, 1001.

5977/2018—(2) VISSER, JOHANNES HELGARD, 17 January 1937, 3701175006089, 11 DROMORE STREET KENMARE KRUGERSDORP; (3) 29 January 2018; (5) LOUW AND HEYL ATTORNEYS, P O BOX 360 ROODEPOORT.

0000009899/2018—(2) **Prinsloo**, **Wilhelmina Christina**, 17 April 1940, 4004170051088, Erichstraat 252 Tileba Pretoria; (3) 2 Mei 2018; (5) Joubert Scholtz Ingelyf as genomineerde Agent vir Absa Trust Bpk, Heideweg 11, Kempton Park, 1620.

020474/2018—(2) **Van Eeden (Gebore Jordaan)**, **Marie Antionette**, 24 Desember 1961, 6112240176088, Eenheid 24, Partridgelaan 53, Kiewiet Park, Kempton Park; (3) 4 Augustus 2018; (4) Casper Van Eeden, 23 Augustus 1959, 5908235145082; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

005908/2018—(2) **BUTA**, **DORAH SOLANI**, 15 September 1947, 4709150642082, MODIBO STREET 17080 EXT 25 VOSLOORUS; (3) 7 April 1998; (4) Zulu Klaas Buta, 22 September 1942, 4209225135089; (5) LINDENI SANDY BUTA, 26 FOURTH STREET DELMAS 2210; (6) 30.

016044/2018—(2) **Goosen**, **Anna Catharina**, 24 October 1967, 6710240031086, 146 Hennie Alberts Street, Brackenhurst; (3) 17 April 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, P.O. Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

0009696/2018—(2) ROOS, ISAK PETRUS ALBERTUS, 5 October 1944, 4410055016080, 596 WATERLAKE FARM ESTATE BOSCHKOP ROAD BOSCHKOP 0181 PRETORIA; (3) 17 March 2017; (4) ERIKA ROOS, 16 June 1948, 4806160045080; (5) ETIENNE-PIERRE BEDEKER, EAST BLOCK, GROUND FLOOR, MENLYN SQUARE, MENLYN, PRETORIA; (6) N/A.

012302/2017—(2) BEKKER, JACOBUS CHRISTIAAN CHRISTOFFEL BEKKER, 2 October 1956, 5610025049082, PLOT 33 DWARS STRAAT, SUNSETVIEW, CULLINAN; (3) 5 January 2017; (4) LINDA BEKKER, 30 September 1957, 5709300105088; (5) ETIENNE-PIERRE BEDEKER, EAST BLOCK, GROUND FLOOR, MENLYN SQUARE, MENLYN, PRETORIA; (6) N/A.

006335/2017—(2) MANYANE, MANGWEDI HENDRICK, 22 March 1969, 6903225659084, 837 BOSLOERIE STREET, WAVERLY, GAUTENG; (3) 14 April 2017; (4) MMATSIE ELIZABETH MANYANE, 20 September 1971, 7109200950089; (5) ETIENNE-PIERRE BEDEKER, EAST BLOCK, GROUND FLOOR, MENLYN SQUARE, MENLYN, PRETORIA; (6) N/A.

020278/2018—(2) **Vergie**, **Kevin Graham**, 20 June 1959, 5906205170080, Unit no. 46 Pebblestone Creek River Estate, Johannesburg, Gauteng; (3) 3 June 2018; (4) Maureen Dorothy Vergie, 21 July 1965, 6507210182083; (5) Tracy Unsworth, Po Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057.

17256/2018—(2) **GELDENHUIS**, **STANLEY**, 26 February 1952, 5202265127081, 42 DIBBERIC DRIVE, BASSONIA, GAUTENG; (3) 16 May 2018; (4) QUEENIE ISABEL GELDENHUIS, 25 May 1955, 5505250109082; (5) DAMONS MAGARDIE RICHARDSON ATTORNEYS, SUITE 103, FIRST FLOOR, DUNBROOK PLACE, 151 NICOLSON STREET, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA.

020254/2018—(2) **Van Blerk (Gebore Sherman**, **Ann Catherine**, 4 Oktober 1959, 5910040018082, Braambosweg 52, Glen Marais, Kemptonpark; (3) 19 Maart 2017; (4) Marthinus Van Blerk, 20 November 1958, 5811205117083; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

020407/2018—(2) Van Tonder (Gebore Claasen, Voorheen van der Westhuizen), Susara Susanna Petronella, 2 Februarie 1940, 4002020035087, Piet Retief Boulevard 108, Vanderbijlpark; (3) 22 Julie 2018; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

020250/2018—(2) **Van Blerk**, **Marthinus**, 20 November 1958, 5811205117083, Braambosweg 52, Glen Marais, Kemptonpark; (3) 17 Julie 2018; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

9732/2018—(2) **SNYDERS**, **MAGRIETA JACOBA**, 16 Mei 1931, 3105160004085, SANDSTONE SORGSENTRUM, R511, HARTBEESFONTEIN, DISTRIK BRITS; (3) 28 Julie 2018; (5) GERHARD FREDERICK CORNELIUS LOOTS (GEMAGTIGDE AGENT), LUDORFSTRAAT 97, BRITS, 0250.

020374/2018—(2) Van der Merwe, Jan Stephanus, 9 Oktober 1943, 4310095035084, Soetdoringstraat 2, Herfsoord, Pasteur Boulevard, Vanderbijlpark & Trimed Hoësorg Eenheid, Basheestraat, Vanderbijlpark; (3) 10 Augustus 2018; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

005912/2018—(2) **BUTA**, **ZULU KLAAS**, 22 September 1942, 4209225135089, 17080 MODIBO STREET EXT 25 VOSLOORUS; (3) 4 December 2003; (5) LINDENI SANDY BUTA, 26 FOURTH STREET DELMAS 2210; (6) 30.

2886/2018—(2) MALATSI, MMOSIMA GRACE, 3 March 1932, 3203030149089, STAND 8175, MAMELODI WEST, PRETORIA; (3) 21 November 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) EMMANUEL ZITHULELE FAKUDE, 379 QUEENS CRESCENT, SUNWOOD PARK, BLOCK 3A, LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA; (6) 30 days.

4518/2003—(2) Mokwele, Athalia Mapuputla, 5 September 1964, 6409050099081, Erf 819, Block - L, Soshanguve Township; (3) 16 January 2003; (5) Annemarie de Lange as nominee of Lubbes Trust (Pty) Ltd, 20 Tecomaria Street, Montana 0186

016462/2017—(2) **VOSSER, TOBIAS ALBERTUS RUDOLPH**, 8 November 1965, 6511085060085, MACKENZIESTRAAT 195, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA; (3) 12 Oktober 2017; (5) GERHARDUS VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, DE KOCKSTRAAT 51, POSBUS 2001, VRYBURG, 8600.

019485/2018—(2) VILANCULO, ZEALARIAS JURAMENTO, 22 June 1947, 4706225532082, 5152 LENGAU CRESCENT, MOHLAKENG EXT 3, RANDFONTEIN; (3) 8 July 2018; (4) ORLANDO AMERICO VILANCULO, 13 October 1970, 7010130207089; (5) Truter Crous Wiggill Inc, Corner of Convent and Kenneth road, Nashet Building, Greehills, Randfontein; (6) 30.

21098/2018—(2) Fourie, Wesley Christoffel, 8 Junie 1934, 3406085024087, Rietbokweg 14, Robin Hills, Gauteng; (3) 17 Augustus 2018; (5) Riana Lemmer & Schoonees Ing, Posbus 9, Strand, 7140.

9223/2018—(2) VAN DEVENTER, ELIESE LAUREEN VAN DEVENTER, 26 Augustus 1941, 4108260040081, 318 TWEERIVIERE AFTREE OORD, MONTANA, PRETORIA; (3) 17 Julie 2018; (5) ALDO VAN DEVENTER / WERNER ROOS & IMMELMAN PROKUREURS, P.O.BOX 16754 PRETORIA NORTH, 0116; (6) 30 Days.

016692/2017—(2) Kollner, Hermina Christina Johanna, 12 Junie 1957, 5706120081085, 14 Lilian Ngoyi Street, Middelburg, 1050; (3) 17 November 2017; (5) Jacqualine Venter, PO Box 31816, Wonderboompoort, 0033.

4504/2018—(2) **GIESING**, **MARIUS**, 14 November 1947, 4711145107080, 45 LOWER STREET, MINNEBRON, BRAKPAN, GAUTENG, 1541; (3) 27 November 2017; (5) CJ HUMAN ATTORNEYS, 29 VOORTREKKER STREET, HEIDELBERG, GAUTENG, 1441; (6) 30 DAYS.

19669/2018—(2) **Juszkiewicz**, **Gillian**, 8 April 1952, 5204080069084, 38 Everest Street Vanderbijlpark 1911; (3) 24 April 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Jacomie Koster ( Previously Hill ), PO Box 10 Park South 1910; (6) n/a.

024013/2016—(2) **NHLAPHO**, **JACKIE SARAPHINA**, 8 February 1942, 4202080222084, 10782 GUMEDE STREET, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS; (3) 14 June 2016; (4) SAM ESLOS NHLAPHO, 10 June 1933, 3306105184087; (5) MR J H VAN HEERDEN, 88, 8TH STREET, SPRINGS, 1559.

019899/2018—(2) **FAGRI**, **LAURETTA VERONICA**, 28 April 1963, 6304280018086, 17 COLUMBIA DRIVE, NORTHCLIFF EXT 15, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 7 August 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) ALEXANDRA RITA CHEKETRI, SUITE 2120, 21ST FLOOR, CARLTON CENTRE, 150 COMMISSIONER STREET, JOHANNESBURG.

010120/2018—(2) **Hassen**, **Mahmood**, 11 April 1946, 4604115098084, 18 Okapi Street, Ext 5, Lenasia, Gauteng; (3) 10 February 2018; (5) MUSTAFA MOHAMMED, 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA.

020330/2018—(2) **SOORINARAYADU**, **BALWATHARAJU**, 26 March 1951, 5103265109089, 6 BANANA STREET COMMERCIA X9, MIDRAND; (3) 4 July 2018; (4) VYAYA LAKSHMI SOORINARAYADU, 8 July 1955, 5507080130080; (5) Sanlam Trust Ltd, Privaatsak x 45 Lynnwood 0040.

7725/2018—(2) **Reyneke**, **Gabriel Jacobus**, 19 February 1939, 3902195104082, Plot 295 Krokosildrift Oos De Kroon Brits 0250; (3) 8 May 2018; (5) Hendrinda Rheeders, 361 Brooklyn Road Brooklyn Pretoria 0181.

001863/2018—(2) **OLIVIER**, **ERNEST ALEXANDER OLIVIER**, 29 July 1932, 3207295028086, Unit 122, Pretoria-East Retirement Village, Equestria, Pretoria; (3) 16 December 2017; (5) Louis Macdonald Olivier, c/o Planet Administrators, P O Box 1995, Cape Town, 8000.

021103/2018—(2) **Zwane**, **Duduzile Mavis**, 1 February 1958, 7002015616088, Stand No. 0142 -B, Mofolo Central, 1801; (3) 20 June 2001; (5) MATELA SIBANYONI & ASSOCIATES INC., 233 COLUMBINE AVENUE, MONDEOR, 2091.

010215/2018—(2) HORN, HENRIETTA HENDRINA JOHANNA, 31 Mei 1945, 4505310022086, GLEN VILLA 4, EVITASTRAAT 10, ELDORAIGNE, PRETORIA; (3) 14 Junie 2018; (5) SANLAM TRUST, PRIVATE BAG X137, HALFWAY HOUSE, 1685.

19534/2018—(2) **Benson**, **Graham Daniel**, 1 September 1940, 4009015066084, 19 Allen Grove, Bedfordview; (3) 18 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Gavin Mostert Attorney, 114A Boeing Road East, Edenvale; (6) 30.

21144/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **GABRIEL GIDEON LOURENS**, 6 June 1937, 3706055048083, PLOT 109 INDABA AVENUE, RIETFONTEIN, MULDERSDRIFT; (3) 4 September 2018; (4) ANNA MARIA GERTRUIDA HENDRINA VENTER, 13 March 1937, 3703130071083; (5) JJ GELDENHUYS ATTORNEYS, 17 KEEROMSBERG STREET NOORDHEUWEL KRUGERSDORP.

016442/2018—(2) BANKS, WALTERA MARIA, 17 June 1937, 3706170020084, 283 COUNTRY LIFE RETIREMENT VILLAGE, BRENTWOOD PARK, BENONI; (3) 13 June 2018; (5) JC SCHULENKOWSKI, P O BOX 1009, MORNINGSIDE, 2057.

018047/2018—(2) **DHLAMINI**, **NLAMBASI SARAPHINE**, 25 July 1931, 3107250157088, 130 MOLOFO STREET, SOWETO; (3) 21 January 2018; (5) SNYMAN DE JAGER ATTORNEYS, C/O HENDRIK VERWOERD & SOUTH STREET, CENTURION, 0157.

016226/2018—(2) **BRANDOW**, **GERTRUIDA MARIA**, 23 July 1925, 2507230030084, 339 YORK AVENUE, FERNDALE, 2194; (3) 21 May 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) BREYTENBACH MAVUSO INC, 12 UNION STREET, BETHLEHEM, 9700.

021474/2018—(2) **Christoffel Jacobus**, **Van der Merwe**, 20 October 1934, 3410205015082, Gregorstraat 012, Mndaloer, 1739; (3) 8 June 2012; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021429/2018—(2) **Malebonyane**, **Tau Sidwell**, 29 January 1934, 3401295165085, 12499 Moroke Street, Zone 11, Sebokeng, 1983; (3) 12 April 2018; (4) Nyakallo Esme Malebonyane, 31 August 1939, 3908310227088; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021425/2018—(2) **Fabricius**, **Daniel Jacobus**, 12 July 1925, 2507125022089, 61 Roseweg, Kayalami, Midrand, 1682; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021431/2018—(2) **Roy Ezekiel**, **Lebethe**, 26 February 1939, 3902265263081, 2067 Khutsong, Carletonville, 2499; (3) 7 July 2018; (4) Priscilla Mpho Lebethe, 18 May 1944, 4405180096080; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

010277/2018—(2) Winter, Hendrik De La Rey, 24 December 1928, 2812245058082, 59 Clifton Street, Heuwelsig, Centurion; (3) 17 June 2018; (4) Wilhelmina Elizabeth Winter, 29 April 1931, 3104290048187; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021416/2018—(2) Janse van Rensburg, Marthinus Christoffel, 31 July 1938, 3807215028080, Elbe Singel 6, Flamwood, 2571: (3) 13 August 2018: (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attornevs, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021435/2018—(2) Buteux, Peter Simon, 27 November 1966, 6611275026084, 1 Pertranera Complex, Bloubosrand, 2188; (3) 7 July 2018; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021442/2018—(2) **Moloi**, **Style Stephen**, 20 March 1956, 5603205735083, Stand 42, Weilersfarm, Grasmere, 1833; (3) 18 June 2018; (4) Mapule Evelyn Moloi, 29 September 1959, 5909290748083; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

021469/2018—(2) Maria Cornelia Elizabeth, Van der Merwe, 16 January 1940, 4001160027086, Gregorstraat 012, Mndaloer, 1739; (3) 3 October 2012; (4) Christoffel Jacobus Van der Merwe, 20 October 1934, 3410205015082; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

19653/2018—(2) **Slabbert**, **Rita Francina**, 14 October 1944, 4410140007086, 6 De Mist Str vanderbijlpark 1911; (3) 23 July 2017; (4) Christian Maurice Slabbert, 24 July 1946, 4607245023088; (5) Jacomie Koster ( Previously Hill ), PO Box 10 Park South 1910; (6) n/a.

012331/2018—(2) **Visser**, **Maria Johanna Catharina**, 24 November 1951, 5111240101089, Johannesburg; (3) 12 April 2018; (5) MJC Van Niekerk and PP van Jaarsveld, c/o Smit Jones & Pratt Attorneys., Smit Jones & Pratt, Second Floor, Bulding C, Sunnyside Office Park, 4 Carse O'Gowrie Road, Parktown, Johannesburg, 2193.

010214/2018—(2) **ENGELBRECHT**, **CATHARINA**, 19 Junie 1957, 5706190097086, 23 KLOPPER STREET, CENTURION; (3) 7 Augustus 2018; (4) MARIANA CORNELIA VERTONGENG, 3 Julie 1962, 6207030015080; (5) SANLAM TRUST LTD (MVG), SANLAM TRUST, PRIVATE BAG X137, HALFWAY HOUSE, 1685.

10050/2018—(2) **Lourens**, **Johannes Christiaan**, 14 Mei 1944, 4405145049083, 578 Krige Straat, Silverton, Pretoria, 0184; (3) 12 Augustus 2018; (4) Anna Susanna Lourens, 15 Januarie 1942, 4201150007086; (5) Aletta van Goeverden, Posbus 12129, Aston Manor, 1630.

012867/2018—(2) **SEGAGE**, **ROSINA**, 29 January 1963, 6301290390083, 152 VICTORIA AVENUE, BENONI; (3) 21 May 2018; (5) MPHO SEGAGE, 152 VICTORIA AVENUE, BENONI.

0076302018—(2) **Beukes**, **Adeline Mathilda**, 29 Julie 1932, 3207290028081, Stand1053, Amandasig Aftree Oord, Amandasig. Pretoria Noord. 0182; (3) 26 Junie 2018; (5) Johannes Jacobus De Wet, Ackermanstraat 7, SE 2, Vanderbijlpark. 1911.

019420/2018—(2) **Goss**, **Allister Errol**, 11 January 1942, 4201115051088, 18 Silver Street, Eldoradopark, Eldorado, Johannesburg; (3) 23 May 2018; (4) Alleweya Goss, 7 February 1946, 4602070034086; (5) Daniel Francois Arnoldus Du Toit, -: (6) 30.

020336/2018—(2) **MAZIBUKO**, **BEKEZELA TALENT**, 11 March 1969, 6903115816083, 6 BANANA STREET COMMERCIA X9 MIDRAND JHB; (3) 3 November 2017; (4) SIBONGILE CYNTHIA MAZIBUKO, 3 February 1972, 7202031329084; (5) Sanlam Trust Ltd, Privaatsak x 45 Lynnwood 0040.

021187/2018—(2) **BARRY**, **ARTHUR BERNARD**, 21 Julie 1945, 4507215023086, 59 WITPOORTJIE ROAD RAND COLLERIES, BRAKPAN 1541; (3) 18 September 2018; (5) LUKAS RUDOLPH JANSEN VAN VUUREN, 28 WATTLE STREET DALPARK BRAKPAN 1541.

020709/2018—(2) **Upton**, **Norman Irene**, 12 May 1925, 2505120061086, Incolae (Pty) Ltd, Plot 23, Incolae Road, Riefontein, 189, IQ Krugersdorp; (3) 30 August 2018; (5) Nadia Little, First Floor, TMC House, 11 Bosbok Road, Randpark Ridge, 2194.

018360/2018—(2) **Pillay**, **Rex Thavanunthan**, 20 December 1947, 4712205100080, 60 Sabai, 145 Smit Str, Northriding; (3) 9 November 2017; (4) N/a N/a; (5) Dangors Attorneys, Shop U59 Trade Route Mall, Lenasia.

018645/2018—(2) **DUVENAGE**, **ANNA CATHRINA SOPHIA**, 25 January 1934, 3401250018089, PALMEIRAS 10, KNOPPIESDORINGLAAN, BELA BELA, 0480; (3) 4 December 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) BARTELD KOOI, PO BOX 1569, GARSFONTEIN EAST, 0060.

21414/2018—(2) **Böhm**, **Leo**, 21 October 1923, 2310215031080, 18 Pleasure Road, Miravaal, Vanderbijlpark; (3) 27 June 2018; (5) Wilna du Plessis, P. O. Box 1146, Vereeniging, 1930.

14231/2018—(2) MOKOKOBETSI, SENEKAL SAM, 5 June 1953, 5306055804088, 62074, ZONE 17, SEBOKENG; (3) 5 June 2018; (4) MAMOKATE EMILY MOKOKOBETSI, 8 April 1964, 6404080260084; (5) MAGDA VERMEULEN ATTORNEYS, 23 JOUBERT STREET, VEREENIGING.

017230/2018—(2) **MPHAHLELE**, **MAJATLADI**, 16 July 1948, 4807165309083, 69 CHARLES SWART AVENUE, PEACEHAVEN, VEREENIGIING; (3) 19 June 2018; (4) MAMONE LIESBETH MPHAHLELE, 8 April 1964, 5412270437082; (5) MAGDA VERMEULEN ATTORNEYS, 23 JOUBERT STREET, VEREENIGING.

020607/2018—(2) **Pereira, Estelle**, 19 December 1957, 5712190042080, 72 First Street, Linden 2195; (3) 16 August 2018; (4) Jose Antonio Martins Pereira, 15 September 1957, 5709155268189; (5) Alan Vivian Van der Vyver, PO Box 1095, Rant en Dal 1751

019265/2018—(2) **Lob**, **Luba**, 13 August 1918, 1808130031086, 114 Spring road , Cnr High road , The Gardens , Sandton, 2192; (3) 16 December 2017; (5) Daniel Francois Arnoldus Du Toit, Cnr Lynnwood & Dyer Road , Lynnwood , Pretoria , 0081; (6) 30.

19931/2018—(2) **Jones**, **Alan Graham**, 2 September 1947, 4709025068083, 9 Rosewood Avenue, Bardene Extension 13, Boksburg; (3) 27 August 2018; (5) Vivienne Korzia, P O Box 1280, Highlands North, 2037.

015382/2018—(2) Sander, Jonathan Craig, 22 May 1967, 6705225127081, 16588 Talane Crescent, Boya's View, Daveyton, Ext 2; (3) 10 February 2018; (5) Alberto Giacomo Filippo Bollo, C/O BBM INC., Oxford and Glenhove, Building 1, Ground Floor 116 Oxford Road Melrose Estate.

008841/2018—(2) **Sikosana**, **Vusumusi Godfrey**, 15 November 1938, 3811155260083, 16588 Talane Crescent, Boya's View, Daveyton, Ext 2; (3) 14 June 2014; (5) Alberto Giacomo Filippo Bollo, C/O BBM INC., Oxford and Glenhove, Building 1, Ground Floor 116 Oxford Road Melrose Estate.

1200/2018—(2) **PETERSEN**, **CECIL ROBERT**, 29 May 1935, 3505295027085, FARM VERLOREN, BELA BELA, WARMBATHS, 0480; (3) 27 October 2017; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20141/2018—(2) MAMPE, REUBEN RAMOKGOKELA, 30 June 1957, 5706305845080, 11603 THOKOLA STREET KWA THEMA SPRINGS; (3) 24 July 2018; (4) PRECIOUS NJOMBIZODWA MAMPE, 10 January 1973, 7301100353080; (5) JOYCE MATSHEDISO MASHABANE C/O GEYSER ATTORNEYS, 24 ATHLONE AVENUE DALVIEW BRAKPAN.

021294/2018—(2) **MOATE**, **BERENG ELIAS**, 10 December 1950, 5012105225080, 3819 KUTLWANONG STREET, KAGISO; (3) 20 February 2015; (4) KEDIBONE BETTY MOATE, 14 September 1970, 7009140996087; (5) LESEDI THUSO MOATE, 3819 KUTLWANONG STREET, KAGISO.

010192/2018—(2) **Khunou**, **Abegail Tiisetso**, 5 April 1973, 7304050971083, 9136 20th Ave, Atteridgeville, Ext 7, 0008; (3) 8 August 2018; (5) Johan Wilhelm Christiaan Nel, The Willows Office Park, Unit I 1, C-O Simon Vermooten & Lynnwood Rds, The Willows; (6) N/A.

6363/2018—(2) **Mnisi**, **Adolph**, 7 September 1981, 8109075447087, No. 83 Highland Complex, Mooikloofridge Estate; (3) 24 March 2018; (4) Hlamalani Venecia Mnisi, 12 June 1984, 8406120762084; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

8727/2018—(2) Morakaladi, Frederick Tsheko, 5 September 1953, 5309055700082, ERF 927 Soshanguve- BB; (3) 21 July 2018; (4) Daphne Ntotswana Morakaladi, 10 September 1966, 6609100526088; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

004152/2018—(2) **DU PLESSIS**, **SAREL JACOB**, 27 November 1939, 3911275100084, BUILDIN 144, WHITE ESTATE, NELSPRUIT, 1201; (3) 31 January 2018; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA

7835/2018—(2) Mogale, Pote Petrus, 3 December 1949, 4912035690082, Erf 7655 Atteridgeville Extension 3; (3) 11 December 2017; (4) Rinah Maria Mogale, 10 August 1954, 5408100205087; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

2848/2018—(2) **MOMBERG**, **JOSEPHUS JACOBUS**, 27 January 1942, 4201275019081, TWEE RIVIERE AFTREE-OORD, 1733 EREMOMELA EENHEID A141, MONTANA GARDENS, 0182; (3) 14 February 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20718/2018—(2) VAN ZYL, GERTRUIDA JACOMIENA, 7 October 1942, 4210070076089, 1 GREYMONT VILLAS, CORNER 8TH AND WEST STREET, GREYMONT, 2195; (3) 9 August 2018; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

008589/2018—(2) **Ndeve, Armando**, 1 January 1961, 30MA72861, 0416 Kgamakwe section Photsaneng Rustenburg; (3) 12 January 2018; (4) Helena Matuto, 1 January 1965, 15AJ08758; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street. Pretoria.

8263/2018—(2) **Shikoane**, **Molefe Abel**, 5 November 1948, 4811055652081, No.1411 Mabopane Block X Township; (3) 11 April 2016; (4) Dikeledi Dorris Shikoane, 21 June 1955, 5506210860087; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

5147/2018—(2) **Ntuli**, **Dorah Kate**, 17 June 1965, 6506170292080, Erf 1558 Siyabuswa-B Township; (3) 24 April 2018; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

15535/2017—(2) **Nji Akawoh**, **Julius**, 30 May 1978, 7805305789187, Unit 11 Sunfield, Sunnyside Township; (3) 29 October 2017; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

007347/2018—(2) **Makgato**, **Ramaboya Rufus**, 27 June 1956, 5606275439080, ERF 549 Soshanguve Township; (3) 23 October 1993; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

007933/2018—(2) Mavuso, Colombo Nontando, 30 March 1956, 5603300182082, ERF 9351, 1429 Phiri Street, Mamelodi X2 Township; (3) 15 May 2018; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria. 024178/2009—(2) Mashigo, Maborwa Naum, 3 March 1950, 5003030792088, ERF 5609 Atteridgeville Township;

(3) 6 April 2006; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

10675/2017—(2) Leballo, oitiekie Samuel, 22 June 1970, 7706225742089, Erf 33732 Mamelodi East Township; (3) 9 July 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

009718/2018—(2) Khoza, Salvadore Bingo, 12 November 1967, 6711125440082, ERF 9717 Mamelodi X2 Township; (3) 26 May 2018; (4) Ntombikayiso Veronica Mgiba-Khoza, 22 December 1974, 7412220324081; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

4878/2018—(2) Ndzishe, Cynthia Nonhlanhla, 10 March 1977, 7703100817081, Erf636B Siyabuswa Kwandebele Township; (3) 10 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

014517/2015—(2) **Hlongwane**, **Abram**, 22 August 1959, 5908225406080, Erf 23098 Mamelodi X04, 17 Mogaladi St Township; (3) 7 December 2014; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

020376/2018—(2) **Swart (Gebore Le Roux)**, **Elizabeth Maria**, 25 April 1923, 2304250034083, Roodepoort Sentrum vir Berjaardes, Robinsonstraat 5, Discovery, Roodepoort; (3) 26 Junie 2018; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

20550/2018—(2) MC DONALD, JULIETTE MAUREEN, 2 April 1936, 3604020015083, 29 POTGIETER AVENUE, SPRINGS; (3) 5 July 2018; (5) LAUREN ROSE HEAN, POSTNET SUITE 205, PRIVATE BAG X3, PLUMSTEAD, 7801.

3264/2018—(2) **Letsoela**, **Blantina Nthomeng**, 1 January 1936, 3601011977081, Tahehlo Street, Moletsane, Soweto; (3) 9 September 1997; (5) Michael Dansky, 3rd Floor, Framework House, 4 Boundary Road, Rouxville, Johannesburg.

001256/2015—(2) Nkosi, Mahlangeni Amon, 12 April 1938, 3804125198087, ERF 55910 Sebokeng Unit 3 Township; (3) 25 December 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

020246/2018—(2) **Botha**, **Kenneth**, 14 Desember 1955, 5512145129085, Scottstraat 40, Vanderbijlpark; (3) 10 Julie 2018; (4) Cornelia Johanna Botha (Gebore Germishuizen), 14 Februarie 1953, 5302140031084; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

012968/2015—(2) **Tantsi**, **Cluaudia Ipontseng**, 6 September 1929, 2909060262086, ERF 12643 Atteridgeville Township; (3) 13 February 2012; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

012065/2018—(2) **Ndlovu**, **Electious**, 27 September 1970, 7009275931180, 7310 Zowe 4, Diepkloof, Soweto, 1864; (3) 7 March 2018; (4) Abgail Nomusa Ndlovu, 4 March 1969, 6903041312181; (5) Erasmus de Klerk Inc., Ground Floor, Block 6, Pendoring Office Park, 299 Pendoring Road, Blackheath, 2195.

005176/2017—(2) **Snyders**, **Hendrik Willem**, 4 January 1924, 2401045017082, 53 De Villiers, Hillside, Randfontein; (3) 17 February 2017; (4) Elizabeth Snyders, 26 May 1931, 3105260010081; (5) Mellett Attorneys, 131 Kenneth Avenue, Greenhills, Randfontein, 1760; (6) 21 Days.

5424/2013—(2) MASEKO, BIGBOY JOSEPH, 12 Maart 1943, 4303125307086, ERF 3698 DOORNKOP, DOBSONVILLE GAUTENG; (3) 6 Junie 2010; (4) FLORENCE PELO MASEKO (NOW ALSO DECEASED), 21 Oktober 1944, 4410210344088; (5) JDB ATTORNEYS INCORPORATED, 221 GORDON ROAD HATFIELD PRETORIA.

0047794/2018—(2) Cossa, Alfredo Manuel, 15 June 1962, 30MA58599, Erf 357A Nkaneng Sec Wonderkop Rustenburg Township; (3) 19 May 2017; (4) Penine Germano Cossa, 5 July 1965, 13AF50001; (5) LL Gungqwa Inc, Suite 505 Bank Towers, 190 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria.

011952/2018—(2) **NDLELA**, **MICHAEL BHEKI**, 1 March 1962, 6203015773082, 10558 WELLEM STREET, KWA THEMA; (3) 9 May 2018; (4) JOSEPHINE MORONGWE NDLELA, 20 September 1962, 6209200653088; (5) JOSEPHINE MORONGWE NDLELA, 10558 WELLEN STREET, KWA THEMA.

020747/2018—(2) **WINTON**, **JOAN RITCHIE**, 15 November 1940, 4011150071184, ERF 49, HEYES STREET, PROTEA RIDGE, MOGALE CITY, GAUTENG.; (3) 23 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST, NEDBANK MENLYN MAINE CAMPUS, 193 BENCOR AVENUE, WATERKLOOF GLEN EXT 2, PRETORIA, 0181.

015394/2018—(2) Rabie, Josias Maree, 18 May 1956, 5605185066082, Sabre Farm, Drosdyhof, Tulbagh, 6820; (3) 21 July 2018; (5) Moshotlhi Legodi, PO Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7530, Absa Trust Ltd, Absa Regional Office, Absa West, Bridge Way, Century City, 7441; (6) 30.

020870 / 2018—(2) HARRY, KANTILAL DHANJEE, 10 January 1944, 4401105082081, 31 BOMBAY STREET. EXTENTION 11A. LENASIA. 1827; (3) 20 March 2018; (4) DAHI MAGANLAL HARRY, 4 February 1947, 4702040081082; (5) HARISH GOVIND, P.O. BOX 42531. FORDSBURG. 2033 GAUTENG.

006781/2018—(2) **Terblanche**, **Maria Elizabeth**, 9 February 1932, 3202090005082, Ons Tuis Retirement Village, Parke Street, Pretoria, 0182; (3) 2 June 2018; (5) André Robberts, The Ashton CA (SA) Group Inc., Ashton House, 51 Lebombo Street, Ashlea Gardens, Pretoria, 0181.

20210/2018—(2) RADYN, CYRIL, 29 May 1948, 4805295035081, 34 Sandton Close, Alexander Avenue, Fourways; (3) 10 March 2018; (5) TELFER & ASSOCIATES INC., 1st Floor, Block E, St. Andrews Office Park, Meadowbrook Lane, Epsom Downs, Bryanston.

15919/2018—(2) **MANTHE**, **MARIA SUSANNA**, 11 March 1951, 5103110148084, 34 - 3RD AVENUE, MARLINS, GERMISTON; (3) 7 April 2018; (5) TELFER & ASSOCIATES INC., 1st Floor, Block E, St. Andrews Office Park, Meadowbrook Lane, Epsom Downs, Bryanston.

010245/2018—(2) **SNYMAN**, **JOHANNA FRANCINA**, 1 January 1961, 6101010221083, UNIT 22 GROOTFONTEIN; (3) 27 May 2018; (5) MADELEYN KRUGER, C/O SOLOMON MAHLANGU DR & DISSELBOOM AVE, WAPADRAND, PRETORIA EAST; (6) 30.

021090/2018—(2) **JONKER**, **RIANA**, 8 March 1948, 4803080011086, CHATEAU DE VIE 3, VAN OORD STREET, NOORDHEUWEL, 1752; (3) 22 August 2018; (4) PETRUS JACOBUS JONKER, 25 May 1944, 4405255015080; (5) MERISE MONTEZ VAN WYK nominee of SANLAM TRUST LTD, SANLYNN BUILDING, CNR SANLAM STREET & LYNNWOOD ROAD, LYNNWOOD PRETORIA.

020489/2018—(2) MASTRADICASA, GABRIELE, 15 February 1939, 3902155102183, 107 HAMILTON AVENUE, BRAKPAN, GAUTENG; (3) 4 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST, NEDBANK MENLYN MAINE CAMPUS, 193 BENCOR AVENUE, WATERKLOOF GLEN EXT 2, PRETORIA, 0181.

23504/2014—(2) MASILELA, ELIZABETH THANDI, 23 April 1953, 5304230756083, 218 MOONFLOWER CRESCENT THE REEDS CENTURION; (3) 15 March 2013; (5) M O MOKOANA ATTORNEYS, 100 SOPHIE DE BRYUN STREET 701-7TH FLOOR OLIVETTI HOUSE PRETORIA 0001; (6) 30.

003497/2017—(2) **Rey**, **Nicholas Rayner**, 30 December 1964, 6412305043086, 39 Fifth Avenue, Illovo, Johannesburg, 2196; (3) 21 December 2016; (5) G Rey and PP van Jaarsveld, c/o Smit Jones & Pratt Attorneys., Smit Jones & Pratt, Second Floor, Bulding C, Sunnyside Office Park, 4 Carse O'Gowrie Road, Parktown, Johannesburg, 2193.

20968/2006—(2) Lambrechts, Anna Johanna, 2 June 1917, 1706020013083, Soetdoring Aftreeoord, Letabaweg 128, Sinoville, Stad van Tshwane; (3) 16 June 2006; (4) Johannes Jacobus Lambrechts, 6 November 1913, 1311065001083; (5) Junita Carolina Kloppers-Lourens, Posbus 5620, Pretoria, 0001.

019217/2018—(2) LITTLE, BARBARA ANNE, 21 March 1930, 3003210033081, ROOM 120, THE VILLAGE, 76 HOMESTEAD AVENUE, BRYANSTON, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 16 June 2018; (4) N/A; (5) M R HARTY ATTORNEYS, P.O. BOX 41592, CRAIGHALL, 2024; (6) 30.

021475/2018—(2) MAKGOBA, KHALATI YVONNE, 2 March 1955, 5503020353080, 4485 ZEKWA ROAD, VOSLOORUS; (3) 11 July 2018; (5) SEBOLA NCHUPETSANG SEBOLA INC., PORTION GROUND FLOOR, RANDPARK OFFICE PARK, 20 DOVER STREET, RANDPARK; (6) 30 days.

021475/2018—(2) MAKGOBA, SOLOMON, 21 January 1947, 4701215417089, 4485 ZEKWA ROAD, VOSLOORUS; (3) 6 June 2016; (4) KHALATI YVONNE MAKGOBA, 2 March 1955, 5503020353080; (5) SEBOLA NCHUPETSANG SEBOLA INC., PORTION GROUND FLOOR, RANDPARK OFFICE PARK, 20 DOVER STREET, RANDPARK; (6) 30 days.

21095/2018—(2) **Vorster**, **Bernard Phillip**, 28 Januarie 1957, 5701285060081, Kingfisherlaan 138, Boksburg, Freeway Park, 1459; (3) 16 Julie 2018; (4) Nie van toepassing Nie van toepassing; (5) Lubbes Trust (Edms) Bpk, Posbus 906453, Magalieskruin, 0150.

13780/2018—(2) **Mabe**, **Paulus Tshepo**, 7 September 1965, 6509075708085, 10142/18 Ntamela Street Dobsonville; (3) 6 July 2017; (4) Makudane Magdeline Mabe, 29 March 1967, 6703290279085; (5) Makudane Magdeline Mabe, 14 Glenvista Close Woodhill Estate Pretoriuspark.

4016/2018—(2) **BASSON**, **JAN JACOBUS**, 26 Junie 1945, 4506265056087, DUVENHAGE STREET 78, CAROLINA, , 1185; (3) 19 Januarie 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

19699/2018—(2) KLAAS, MARTHA, 19 May 1940, 4005190370085, 285 KALDINE STREET, SCHOONGEZICHT, EMALAHLENI; (3) 17 June 2011; (5) DOCTOR WILSON KLAAS, 285 KALDINE STREET, SCHOONGEZICHT, EMALAHLENI. 003725/2018—(2) MOHOMANE, MANTSA JEMINAH MOHOMANE, 16 January 1927, 2701160135084, 767 QJETILE STREET, CENTRAL WESTERN JABAVU, SOWETO 1809; (3) 19 May 2015; (5) LEHLOHONOLO MOHOMANE, 767 QJETILE STREET, CENTRAL WESTERN JABAVU, SOWETO 1809.

003080/2018—(2) **Liptz**, **Thelma Ruth**, 19 October 1936, 3610190011083, 124 Village of Golden Harvest 2, Cr Swart Drive, Randburg, 2188; (3) 17 December 2017; (5) André Christo Du Toit, 73 Beyers Naude Drive Cnr Preller, Roosevelt Park, 2195; (6) 30.

010188/2018—(2) ALLISON, PETRUS JACOBUS, 20 Oktober 1945, 4510205012085, WESTSTRAAT 165, PRETORIA-NOORD, , 0182; (3) 28 Mei 2018; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20424/2018—(2) **BUITENDAG**, **GERT STEPHANUS**, 8 Junie 1947, 4706085071080, BLACK REEFWEG 155, DINWIDDIE, GERMISTON, 1401; (3) 12 Julie 2018; (4) WILHELMINA JOHANNA BUITENDAG, 5 April 1948, 4804050057083; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

010255/2018—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **CATHERINA ELIZABETH**, 8 October 1937, 3710080171086, VAN NIEKERSTRAAT 8, RAYTON, , 1001; (3) 7 May 2018; (4) JOHANNES PRETORIUS, 17 May 1937, 3705175029082; (5) SYLVIA NOKUTHULA MASIMULA, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

4146/2018—(2) **BEZUIDENHOUT**, **JAN ALBERTUS**, 16 January 1945, 4501165103089, 1 GERRIE RADLOF STREET, WITBANK, 1034; (3) 9 June 2018; (4) HESTER WILHELMINA CATHRINA BEZUIDENHOUT, 10 October 1950, 5010100095086; (5) SYLVIA NOKUTHULA MASIMULA - NOMINEE OF ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 337 PETROLEUM STREET, WALTLOO, PRETORIA,0184.

021032/2018—(2) CHESTER, RONALD STEPHEN, 22 October 1944, 4410225086088, 63 PHEASANT STREET, ATLASVILLE, BOKSBURG, 1459; (3) 6 June 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

021018/2018—(2) **DE JAGER**, **ANTON**, 1 November 1956, 5611015020083, LOMBAARDSTRAAT 2, MONUMENT, , 1739; (3) 4 Augustus 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

010261/2018—(2) **EICHHOLZ**, **SARAH ELIZABETH MAGDALENA**, 3 November 1944, 4411030003086, UNIT 59 WILLOWDENE, 558 WILLOWDENE STREET, THE WILGERS, 0184; (3) 2 Augustus 2018; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

039348/2014—(2) **FRANCIS**, **DASINGEE**, 2 May 1937, 3705025261083, 39 SOUTHCLIFF ROAD INNER AVENUE SOUTHAMPTON HAMPSHIRE, ENGLAND; (3) 23 December 2013; (5) SUSANNA VIVIER, P O BOX 3866, CAPE TOWN, 8000.

015393/2018—(2) **Barkhuizen**, **Marion Aileen**, 26 Desember 1944, 4412260040087, 10 Goudrifweg, Allen Grove Uitbreiding 2, Kempton Park, 1619; (3) 20 April 2018; (5) Willem Stephanus Botha, 1ste Vloer, Nedbank Gebou, Pres. Boshoffstraat 17, Bethlehem, 9701.

005048/2018—(2) **KOTZEE**, **CHRISTOFFEL STEPHANUS**, 14 Julie 1927, 2707145001085, SCHOONSPRUIT NO 18, ROSINSTRAAT 6, FREEMANVILLE, 2571; (3) 19 Junie 2018; (4) MARTHA JOHANNA KOTZEE, 26 Oktober 1940, 4010260002089; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

020699/2018—(2) **MANAMELA**, **JOHANNES TUMISHI**, 5 April 1974, 7404056325084, 18 TAFELBERG STREET, WITPOORTJIE, ROODEPOORT, 1724; (3) 20 July 2018; (4) CLAUDETTE URSULA MANAMELA, 20 October 1974, 7410200193088; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20728/2018—(2) **MKHONZA**, **MDELELI JACOB**, 9 November 1957, 5711095296080, 51 SOUTH ROAD, MULBARTON, , 2058; (3) 24 July 2018; (4) PHLATHA MKHONZA, 28 August 1957, 5708280754089; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

21014/2018—(2) **BOTES**, **ROELOF JOHANNES**, 18 Februarie 1932, 3202185003083, DIE PALMS, HUIS 63, DRIE RIVIERE, 1929; (3) 24 Julie 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20346/2018—(2) CAROTO, ISABELLA MARIA ELIZABETH, 11 May 1940, 4005110028086, 397 MAIN REEF ROAD, WENTWORTH PARK, KRUGERSDORP, 1739; (3) 13 July 2018; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

010243/2018—(2) **PEENZE**, **ANDRIES JACOBUS**, 28 Julie 1942, 4207285004088, MEERKATSTRAAT 23, THERESAPARK, , 0182; (3) 7 Augustus 2018; (4) JOHANNA ADRIANA PEENZE, 28 Augustus 1945, 4508280004084; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

6344/2018—(2) **VERSTER**, **CHRISTIAAN**, 23 Julie 1963, 6307235206086, PERSEEL C19, LOSKOPNOORD BLOEMPOORT, GROBLERSDAL, 0470; (3) 18 Mei 2018; (4) BERTINA VERSTER, 3 April 1966, 6604030001088; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

10027/2018—(2) **FIELDING**, **JOHANNA HENDRINA**, 17 March 1945, 4503170010085, 378 MOONFLOWER AVENUE, MONTANA, , 0182; (3) 11 August 2018; (4) ROGER ANTHONY FIELDING, 8 October 1947, 4710085130086; (5) CHRISTIAAN DAWID JANEKE, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

21007/2018—(2) **RICKARDS**, **DUNCAN TARLTON**, 7 April 1940, 4004075072080, 3 SPROULE LANE, KLIPPOORTJIE, , 1401; (3) 18 June 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET, WALTLOO, PRETORIA.

20422/2018—(2) **SAUNDERSON**, **GERRIT ALBERTUS**, 20 July 1954, 5407205738083, 2 ORYX ,ECO ESTATE, 259 YORK AVENUE, FERNDALE, 2194; (3) 3 July 2018; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA. 020193/2018—(2) **HARVEY**, **RUSSELL STUART**, 4 December 1949, 4912045064088, 7 HARTJIES STREET, OAKDENE, , 2190; (3) 24 June 2018; (4) PRUEDENCE HARVEY, 30 June 1951, 5106300056082; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

007885/2018—(2) **LETSOALO**, **ALINAH MASEOBI MOSELE**, 1 May 1959, 5905010880081, 2 WAGNER STREET, SASOLBURG, , 1947; (3) 3 April 2018; (4) LETLABIKA AZARIEL LETSOALO, 19 January 1946, 4601195275087; (5) MAREESE LUCILLE JOSEPH, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

20714/2018—(2) **SETZKORN**, **COLWIN**, 11 May 1966, 6605115218083, 22 CHESTNUT ROAD, TRES JOLIE, ROODEPORT, 2040; (3) 22 July 2018; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

10182/2018—(2) STRAUSS, DANIEL JOHANNES, 2 Maart 1935, 3503025039082, 560 BRAAM PRETORIUS STRAAT, SS HADEDA UNIT NO 0022, MAGALIESKRUIN, 0182; (3) 25 Maart 2018; (4) MAGDALENA SUSARA (DECEASED) STRAUSS, 4 Julie 1938, 3807040027083; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

014824/2018—(2) **STEVENSON**, **ELEANOR GILL**, 18 March 1932, 3304300064188, 222 MODDERFONTEIN RD, EDENVALE; (3) 2 May 2018; (5) Sanlam Trust, Sanlam Trust, Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685; (6) 30.

10183/2018—(2) **STRAUSS**, **MAGDALENA SUSARA**, 4 Julie 1938, 3807040027083, 560 BRAAM PRETORIUS STRAAT, SS HADEDA UNIT 022, MAGALIESKRUIN, 0182; (3) 9 Junie 2018; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

3895/2018—(2) **VAN AARDT**, **FRANS JOHANNES**, 2 Mei 1924, 2405025015081, DE BRUINSTRAAT 103, ERMELO, , 2351; (3) 22 Junie 2018; (5) LIESE PELSER, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA.

10091/2018—(2) **SHADBOLT**, **BETTY PAULINE**, 2 February 1944, 4402020517185, WILLOWS, PRETORIA; (3) 14 June 2018; (4) BRIAN FRANK SHADBOLT, 28 January 1942, 4201285521183; (5) NICO HENDRIK BOEZAART, 13 STAMVRUG STREET VAL DE GRACE PRETORIA 0184.

006395/2017—(2) **DYANTYI**, **VELILE PHILLIP**, 5 May 1972, 7205057047084, 1394 GODLO STREET, BEKKERSDAL, WESTONARIA 1779; (3) 21 January 2017; (5) MPHO ERIC MATOLO, 82 EDWARD AVENUE, WESTONARIA HOUSE, 1ST FLOOR, WESTONARIA 1780.

5396/2018—(2) CORNELISSEN, THEUNSINA FREDRIKA CHATRINA, 24 March 1930, 3003240028085, 39, TROUPAND STREET, BRITS, 0250; (3) 11 December 2017; (5) ADAM CHRISTIAAN BARNARD, c/o LVP ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 4736, BRITS, 0250.

14678/2018—(2) Murphy, Patrick Raymon, 24 January 1935, 3501245082080, 74 John McKenzie Drive, Emmarentia, Johannesburg; (3) 7 June 2018; (5) Allan Harding Tatham, 17 Aronsohn Road, Lyme Park Ext 4, Sandton, 2191.

020443/2018—(2) **Elkington**, **Dennis Martin**, 26 June 1953, 5306265122081, Plot 264 Mooilande Agricultural Holding; (3) 26 July 2018; (4) Linda Helen Whiteside Elkington, 2 August 1953, 5308020062081; (5) Sanlam Trust Limited, Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685.

021085/2018—(2) **Lewies**, **Cecil**, 19 December 1956, 5612195055089, 111 Albert Street, Newlands; (3) 18 August 2018; (4) Eleanor Cathrine Lewies, 26 May 1956, 5605260162087; (5) Sanlam Trust Limited, Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685.

021085/2018—(2) **Lewies, Cecil**, 19 December 1956, 5612195055089, 111 Albert Street, Newlands; (3) 18 August 2018; (4) Eleanor Cathrine Lewies, 26 May 1956, 5605260162087; (5) Sanlam Trust Limited, Private Bag X137, Halfway House,

013586/2018—(2) **MATHABATHE**, **KHUDUMELA JOSIAH**, 7 April 1936, 3604075307088, 9020 KGATLA STREET, TSAKANE; (3) 12 May 2018; (4) MAPHOKA THABITHA MATHABATHE, 4 March 1936, 3603040374082; (5) ELIZABETH EMILY MOTLOUNG, 3007 MOFOKENG STREET, DUDUZA, NIGEL.

017973/2018—(2) **TSHABALALA**, **ELIZABETH**, 12 July 1962, 6207120295089, 2137 NGOYI STREET, EVATON NORTH; (3) 6 May 2018; (5) LEBOGANG DAPHNE TSHABALALA, 10071 RAMPHUMANE STREET, DOBSONVILLE EXT 3.

010246/2018—(2) MAGAGULA, MSA WILSON, 7 November 1979, 7911075648080, 19 OOSTHUIZEN STREET, BELA-BELA, LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) 8 September 2018; (5) HLONGOLI MARTHA MAHWAYI, LANSER & WILLIAMS ATTORNEYS, 16 SUTTER ROAD, BELA-BELA, LIMPOPO, 0480.

033279/2014—(2) **Mcfarlane**, **Kenneth**, 20 June 1953, 5306205212182, 804 Doonside, Leceister Road, Bedford Gardens, 2007; (3) 22 January 2014; (5) Stephina Coreen Mncube, 6th Floor, JHC Building, 51 Main Street, Marshalltown, Johannesburg, 2101; (6) 29.

020423/2018—(2) **ZAGATO**, **GIUSEPPE**, 19 August 1935, 3508195065080, 17 TAMARIN TERRACE, BEDFORDVIEW, GAUTENG; (3) 28 June 2018; (5) GRP RACCANELLO, PO BOX 753041, GARDENVIEW 2047.

7775/2018—(2) **venter**, **david francois munro**, 8 Oktober 1934, 3410085009080, karriboom str 1177 moregloed; (3) 6 Julie 2018; (5) PJM VENTER, 50 Smits Rd, Dunkeld.

016676/2018—(2) **SETHUNTSA**, **MOGO SELINA**, 10 April 1944, 4404100527084, 213 SIBEKO STREET ,DUDUZA ,JHB; (3) 19 January 2018; (5) -, -.

20900/2018—(2) **Matodzi**, **Nyawasedza**, 9 March 1938, 3803090093083, 8000 B Zone 6, Diepkloof; (3) 14 February 2014; (5) Andrew Lishivha Incorporated, 8th Floor Samancor House, 88 Marshall street, Johannesburg.

010248/2018—(2) Van Wyk, Abraham Justus, 29 Maart 1939, 3903295042081, 138 Pretoria Oos, Aftreeoor, Farmweg 678, Pretoria, 0181; (3) 17 Augustus 2018; (5) Rynhart Kruger van Rynhart Kruger Prokureurs, Postnet Suite #631, Privaatsak X20, Elarduspark, 0047; (6) 30 Dae.

018598/2018—(2) **Smith**, **Georgene**, 10 February 1951, 5102100061083, 100B Wenden Avenue, Brakpan; (3) 28 February 2018; (5) Mareese Lucille Joseph as Nominee of Absa Trust Limited c/o Schumann Van Den Heever & Slabbert Inc, 32 Kempton Road, Kempton Park, 1619.

20905/2018—(2) **Dippenaar**, **Hester Carolina**, 28 February 1945, 4502280069080, 10 Charl Cilliers Avenue, Alberton North, Alberton, Gauteng; (3) 30 August 2018; (4) N/A; (5) Leona Malan p/a Struwig Attorneys, PO Box 82, Alberton, 1450; (6) 30 Days.

9925/2018—(2) **Spies**, **Agatha Catharina**, 5 July 1929, 2907050021082, 508 Albertha Flat, 9th Avenue, Wonderboom South, Pretoria; (3) 1 August 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Rynhart Kruger as Director of Rynhart Kruger Attorneys, 54 Hesketh Street, Moreleta Park, Pretoria, 0044.

019283/2018—(2) **Sayers**, **Madeleine Anne**, 11 October 1953, 5310110149083, 14 Swansea Road; Parkwood; 2193; (3) 26 May 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, PO Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

007629/2018—(2) **VLOK**, **ANNA SOFIA**, 15 September 1942, 4209150022088, 1015 MARINUS AVENUE, ELDORAIGNE EXT 1, CENTURION, 0157; (3) 27 May 2018; (5) F A J PIENAAR, 61, 23RD STREET, MENLOPARK, PRETORIA, 0181.

020269/2018—(2) **Botha (Gebore Viljoen)**, **Anna Catrina**, 8 Desember 1935, 3512080037089, Lapillistraat 6, Dersley Park, Springs; (3) 23 Mei 2018; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

020506/2018—(2) MOGER, PATRICIA ANN, 1 July 1943, 4307010032182, 37 JIM FOUCHE STREET, VERWOERDPARK, ALBERTON, 1453; (3) 10 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) REX-PHILLIPS ATTORNEYS, P O BOX 801, BEDFORDVIEW, 2008. 006312/2018—(2) GROENEWALD, ANNA CATHARINA, 14 September 1927, 2709140002084, RUIMTESIG RETIREMENT VILLAGE, FRAIL CARE, 642 KOEDOEBERG ROAD, FAERIE GLEN, PRETORIA; (3) 18 January 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) TANIA GROENEWALD (BUYS & PARTNERS ATTORNEYS), PO BOX 3734, FARIE GLEN, 0043.

29550/2012—(2) **NGUBENI**, **FANI**, 8 February 1967, 6702085415086, 11459 VIOLET CRESCENT, KAGISO, KRUGERSDORP; (3) 13 November 2012; (5) BRIAN ALBERTS & ASSOCIATES INC., Unit 2 Block A, Rock Cottage Office Park, Weltevreden Park; (6) 30.

17187/2018—(2) Van Wyk, Hendika Maria, 3 July 1964, 6407030046081, 27 Kimberley Street, Wentworth Park, Johannesburg; (3) 5 July 2018; (5) Jaco Burmeister as nominee of Lubbes Trust Pty Ltd, 20 Tecomaria street, Montana.

010342/2018—(2) **ENSLIN**, **NOREEN CARMEL**, 19 February 1941, 4102190047084, KINGSWOOD VILLAGE, GAY STREET, NEWLANDS, PRETORIA; (3) 1 September 2018; (5) WF BOUWER ATTORNEYS, 1225 JUSTICE MAHOMED STREET, MENLO PARK, PRETORIA.

020383/2018—(2) **Ferris**, **Abigial Helen**, 6 June 1973, 7306060215088, 36 Trefent Road, Ormonde, Acacia Glen, Unit 24; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 52297, Saxonwold, 2132.

020926/2018—(2) **BOTHA**, **JEAN THERESA**, 28 February 1961, 6102280045087, 42 BIRCH STREET, MAYBERRY PARK, ALBERTON, GAUTENG; (3) 15 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) SHANE BILLY BOTHA, 42 BIRCH STREET, MAYBERRY PARK, ALBERTON, GAUTENG.

07567/2017—(2) **SCHOEMAN**, **MARTHINUS PHILLIPUS**, 16 January 1951, 5101165032088, 864 LUTTING STREET MIDDELBURG 1050; (3) 1 May 2017; (4) HESTER MARIA MAGDALENA SCHOEMAN, 24 July 1953, 5307240035083; (5) HESTER MARIA MAGDALENA SCHOEMAN, 79 WES STREET MIDDELBURG 2050.

1423/2018—(2) **HOPE**, **PETRUS WILLEM**, 18 Desember 1957, 5712185115081, POTCHEFSTROOMSTRAAT 17, BURGERSHOOP, KRUGERSDORP; (3) 15 Mei 2017; (5) SUSARA THEUNET RAS, PETER MOKABALAAN 101, POTCHEFSTROOM.

020243/2018—(2) **Likhama**, **Francina Tlalane**, 18 October 1966, 6610180806085, 165 Vleiroos Street, Winchester Hills, Gauteng; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 52297, Saxonwold, 2132.

5601/2018—(2) **Senekal**, **Johannes Petrus**, 3 June 1955, 5506035119081, 10 Fagan Ext 4, Stilfontein, 2550; (3) 28 June 2018; (4) Aletta Maria Senekal, 12 July 1956, 5607120010084; (5) Sanlam Trust, P.O Box 27428, Greenacres, 6057, South Africa; (6) 30.

20263/2018—(2) **Hopwood**, **Doris**, 24 Maart 1929, 2903240050081, Avant Rust 40, Vereeniging, 1911; (3) 21 April 2018; (4) N.v.t N.v.t; (5) Stuart John Hopwood, p/a 4 HENDRIK VAN ECK BOULEVARD, VANDERBIJLPARK, 1911.

9928/2018—(2) MARODI, MADIKELELE COLMAN, 14 February 1961, 6102145559082, 2543 MODUMBLA CUL DE SUC LOTUS GARDENS; (3) 5 July 2018; (4) FRANCINAH MDABEZE MARODI, 10 June 1968, 6806100566086; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

10207/2018—(2) **SHILI**, **GRACE NOMVULA**, 14 August 1983, 8308140666081, ERF 3032 PHOLA EXT 1; (3) 21 May 2018; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

9628/2018—(2) **MOLOTO**, **MMAPHUTI OBADYA**, 11 January 1982, 8201115489086, 64 KROMBEK STREET BIRCH ACRES KEMPTON PARK; (3) 11 July 2018; (4) MAROPENG EMISHEN MOLOTO, 26 June 1988, 8806260904083; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

020826/2018—(2) **Moodley**, **Shawgren**, 23 October 1974, 7410235191081, 30 Harrison Street, 8 Sunkist Flat, Benoni, 1500; (3) 29 July 2018; (4) Magvillie Moodley, 4 October 1972, 7210040139089; (5) Bham and Dahya Attorneys, P.O. Box 2413. Benoni.

018069/2018—(2) **ELLEN, ANTHONY HENRY**, 10 February 1951, 5102105011083, 15 WOODGREEN AVENUE, CROWN GARDENS EXT; (3) 30 May 2018; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

007589/2018—(2) **MAJOTHI**, **AHMED**, 9 September 1943, 4309095104080, BLOCK 14, FLAT 12, BANGLADESH HEIGHTS, 242 BENGAL STREET, EXT 2, LAUDIUM; (3) 19 April 2000; (4) NURUNESSA HASSIM MAJOTHI, 17 May 1947, 4705170124085; (5) NURUNESSA HASSIM MAJOTHI, BLOCK 14, FLAT 12, BANGLADESH HEIGHTS, 242 BENGAL STREET, EXT 2, LAUDIUM; (6) N/A.

021475/2018—(2) **TSHIFHUMULO**, **MULETSWA WILLIAM**, 16 June 1937, 3706165329086, 436A LEBAROPE STREET, MEADOWLANDS, ZONE 7; (3) 4 May 2013; (4) ELIZABETH TSHIFHUMULO, 8 May 1947, 4705080532088; (5) HULISANI MUDAU ATTORNEYS, OFFICE 100 KLAMSON TOWERS, 151 COMMISSIONER STREET, JOHANNESBURG; (6) 30 days.

9663/2018—(2) **BOUWER**, **CLEMENT EDGAR**, 25 January 1949, 4901255037082, 31 BERGENBOS, 330 SPROKIE AVENUE, FAERIE GLEN, PRETORIA; (3) 19 July 2018; (4) STELLA BOUWER, 14 February 1953, 5302140033080; (5) STELLA BOUWER C/O WSP ATTORNEYS, C/O WSP ATTORNEYS, 1086 JUSTICE MAHOMED STREET, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA.

020969/2018—(2) **VERMAAK**, **JENNIFER LILIAN**, 23 May 1948, 4805230060087, 22 MOON STREET, FISHESHILL, GERMISTON, 1401; (3) 18 September 1998; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

23462/2013—(2) **MOLELU**, **DANIEL**, 12 December 1949, 4912125873085, 1308 LUANAME STREET-CHIAWELO-1818; (3) 26 July 2013; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Mrs Lebogang Morwane, 55 Carmen Street- Naturena-2095; (6) 30 Days.

MOHJHB140332017—(2) VILENSKY, BARBARA GAIL, 12 September 1964, 6409120049082, 13 PRETORIA STREET, OAKLANDS, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 17 March 2017; (5) RUSSEL WOLPE, 11 RIVIERA VILLAS, 19 RIVIERA ROAD, KILLARNEY, 2193.

013775/2017—(2) Imbrailo, Mario Gregoire, 12 July 1952, 5207125130084, 10 Chris Jacobus Street, Sonland Park, 1935; (3) 2 February 2017; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

10344/2018—(2) **DITSHEGO**, **LAKI ELIZABETH**, 6 June 1950, 5006060503085, 1440 REFILWE EXTENSION 1, DISTRICT CULLINAN, GAUTENG; (3) 9 July 2014; (4) MOTIBEDI FRANS DITSHEGO, 19 December 1949, 4912195251089; (5) PABALLO DWIGHT DITSHEGO c/o ADRIAAN BOOYENS, ADRIAAN BOOYENS ATTORNEYS, PRINGLE PLACE, 1056 PRETORIUS STREET, HATFIELD, PREETORIA, 0083.

020964/2018—(2) VANMALI, BHASKER BALOOBHAI, 2 December 1948, 4812025152087, 53 HARON STREET, LENASIA EXTENSION 1; (3) 27 December 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) CHIBA-JIVAN INC, 190 BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, GREENSIDE, 2193.

009865/2018—(2) **De Jager**, **Aletta Gerbrecht Magdalena**, 25 March 1942, 4203250015084, Plot 213, Rietfontein, Mogale City, Pretoria; (3) 30 May 2018; (5) Capital Legacy Fiduciary Services, 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street, Bryanston.

007549/2018—(2) Cilliers, Catharina Elizabeth, 16 Junie 1941, 4106160026085, 3 Audrey Crescent, Hazel Park, Germiston, 1401; (3) 15 Februarie 2018; (4) Sarel Arnoldus Cilliers, 12 Februarie 1940, 4002125037087; (5) Griesel Nel Associates, Posbus 7159, Centurion, 0046.

002973/2018—(2) **MUENDANE**, **DULICIDIO FELICIANO**, 28 July 1984, 30MA04607, 57 FALCON DRIVE EAST VILLAGE, EAST, DRIEFONTEIN, 2499; (3) 12 November 2017; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

11049/2018—(2) **Mateus**, **Maria da Cue**, 15 March 1926, 2603150072089, Jafta Old Age Home, The Hill, Johannesburg; (3) 4 March 2018; (5) PSG Trust pty ltd, 218 Lois Ave, Newlands, Pretoria.

13755/2013—(2) **SIMELANE**, **MOSHIKARE LUCAS**, 4 July 1957, 5707045702086, 12 MAJOR ROAD, CLAYVILLE EXTENSION 7; (3) 29 July 2018; (4) ELLEN SIMELANE, 23 March 1963, 6303230313084; (5) NDZONDO KUNENE MOSEA INC. SUITE 210, 1ST FLOOR BOPHELONG CENTRE BUILDING,4TH STREET SPRINGS 1560; (6) 30.

021193/2018—(2) **ROSSOUW**, **JACOBUS ADRIAAN**, 11 November 1942, 4211115019084, BRYNTIRROLD 29 ASHTON MANOR KEMPTON PARK 1619; (3) 13 July 2018; (4) JOHANNA LEVINA ROSSOUW, 11 February 1944, 4402110032087; (5) GHA McPherson on behalf of Momentum Trust Limited, IPC 90A, 268 West Avenue, Centurion, Pretoria, 0157.

010455/2018—(2) Chiloane, Moletsane Aaron, 21 June 1931, 3106215139082, 2 Dove Street, Willow Acres Ext 8, Gauteng; (3) 20 March 2016; (5) MUSTAFA MOHAMMED, 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA.

006372/2018—(2) CROUS, ANNA FRANCINA, 12 Desember 1914, 1412130023082, WILLIAM NICOL STRAAT 625 CONSTANTIA PARK PRETORIA; (3) 22 Mei 2018; (5) P J A Neuhoff, Bronkhorststraat 62 Groenkloof Pretoria.

010011/2018—(2) **CRAFFORD**, **ADOLF JOHANNES**, 3203085005087, 119 HANS STRYDOM AVENUE, LYTTELTON, 0157; (3) 8 August 2018; (5) Sanlam Trust, Sanlam Trust, Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685; (6) 30.

018284/2018—(2) JAKAVULA, VELAPHI MESHACK, 8 December 1968, 6812085545087, 6504 NDABEZITHA STREET, TSAKANE, 1550; (3) 25 June 2018; (5) c/o B.P. Ndaba Incorporared, 1st Floor Central House, 81 Ampthill Avenue, Benoni, 1500.

019873/2018—(2) **Kok**, **Jacobus Christiaan**, 5 February 1940, 4002055024089, 36 Escombe Avenue, Parktown, Gauteng, 2193; (3) 22 August 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Cornelia Elizabeth de Kock and Sarel Johannes Jacobus Kok, 12 Quelea Street, Fourways, Gauteng, 2191.

008983/2018—(2) **MALOHLE**, **HOSEA HARRY**, 17 August 1953, 5308175594086, 11290 MOTLHAPING STREET, KWA-THEMA.; (3) 15 April 2018; (4) TRYPHINA POPPY MALOHLE, 6 April 1957, 5704060220086; (5) Ndzondo Kunene Mosea Inc, Suite 210, 1st Floor Bophelong Center Building, 4th Street Springs. 1560; (6) 30.

021856/2018—(2) **COETZEE**, **JACOBUS CHRISTIAN AMOS**, 11 January 1925, 2501115022084, 18 MARMANET RETIREMENT VILLAGE, 248 BERGRIVIER STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON PARK, 1617; (3) 18 July 2018; (4) WILLEM JACOBUS COETZEE, 12 May 1933, 3305120017082; (5) MELANI SCHOLTZ (SCHOLTZ ATTORNEYS), UNIT B1 THE STUDIO, 6 ATELJEE STREET, RANDPARK RIDGE, 2156.

017300/2018—(2) MAHOMED, ABDOOLKADER, 11 November 1932, 3211115102089, 8227 VIRGO STREET EXTENSION 9 LENASIA; (3) 2 February 2018; (4) MAHOMED FARIDA BIBI, 21 November 1948, 4811210087082; (5) COOVADIA ATTORNEYS, 175 PROTEA AVENUE LENASIA EXTENSION 7 PO BOX 6019 LENASIA NORTH 1830.

020378/2018—(2) **Jilimane**, **Mphusetseng Dorah**, 10 July 1956, 5607110853089, 28 Lion Crescent, East Bank, Alexandria, Johannesburg, 2090; (3) 4 April 2018; (5) Linda Nienaber as nominee of FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057.

020378/2018—(2) **Jilimane, Mphusetseng Dorah**, 10 July 1956, 5607110853089, 28 Lion Crescent, East Bank, Alexandria, Johannesburg, 2090; (3) 4 April 2018; (5) Linda Nienaber as nominee of FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057.

019721/2018—(2) **Jordaan**, **Pieter Johannes**, 19 June 1957, 5706195052086, Unit 68, Hebron 2, Meyerton; (3) 5 March 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Vanessa de Villiers, 13 Park Drive, Mulbarton, Johannesburg; (6) 30 days from date of publication.

10411/2018—(2) **Du Preez**, **Lodewikus Stefanus**, 1 November 1936, 3611015014088, Meenthuis nr 12 Huis Herfsblaar, Webbweg 1244, Queenswood, Pretoria; (3) 23 Augustus 2018; (5) Mrs P J Kotze, Posbus 100868, Moreleta Plaza, 0167.

017832/2018—(2) **BUCKLEY**, **VIOLET MAY**, 16 May 1922, 2205160021088, A 3 PROTEA VILLAGE, KENSINGTON GARDENS, KENSINGTON, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 31 May 2018; (5) MARION CLARE DEGENER and PATRICIA LYNNE KRIEL, P O Box 1435, Strubens Valley, 1735; (6) 30.

018582/2018—(2) **Beech**, **Stephen Michael**, 18 December 1961, 6112185178081, 28 Mons Street , Delville , Germiston , Gauteng; (3) 2 July 2018; (4) Maria Elizabeth Beech, 13 December 1978, 7812130028088; (5) Maria Elizabeth Beech, P O Box 1435 , Strubens Valley , 1735; (6) 30.

1415/2013—(2) **DITAMPANE**, **MPHAGE JACOB**, 8 March 1953, 5303085677089, 20890 SHAKWANE STREET, TSAKANE EXTENSION 11.; (3) 27 November 2012; (4) COLLEEN DIMAKATSO DITAMPANE, 28 August 1961, 6108280501086; (5) Ndzondo Kunene Mosea inc, Suite 210, 1st Floor Bophelong Centre Building, 4th Street Springs 1560; (6) 30.

19762/2018—(2) **Fourie**, **Andries Liebenberg**, 28 January 1949, 4901285059080, 21 Rietspruit Farm; (3) 17 July 2018; (4) Johanna Wilhelmina Fourie, 11 November 1965, 6511110014081; (5) Jacques Roux Loots, 11 Jasmine Mansions, 24 Leslie street, Vereeniging, 1900.

20925/2018—(2) WESSELS, ELSIE MAGRIETA PETRONELLA, 22 September 1959, 5909220027087, 17 APIE LE ROUX EDLEEN EXT3, KEMPTON PARK; (3) 18 July 2018; (4) ADRIAAN JOHANNES LAFRAS WESSELS, 7 February 1957, 5702075070082; (5) ADRIAAN JOHANNES LAFRAS WESSELS, 257 ISSIE SMUTS STREET, CONSTANTIA PARK, PRETORIA.

020435/2018—(2) **DU TOIT**, **GLORIA MARGARET**, 14 Maart 1949, 4903140019085, KINGFISHER STRAAT 106, HORISON, 1724; (3) 4 Junie 2018; (4) RENIER VAN JAARSVELD DU TOIT, 19 Oktober 1944, 4410195009086; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 14 STRAND ROAD, BELLVILLE,7532.

00949/2016—(2) **MASEKO**, **PETRUS NIMROD**, 21 February 1925, 2502215103089, 69 SEKHU STREET, SAULSVILLE, 0125; (3) 11 April 2006; (4) BADANILE NORAH MASEKO, 28 January 1933, 3301280151084; (5) BADANILE NORAH MASEKO, 69 SEKHU STREET, SAULSVILLE, 0125.

019249/2018—(2) **Rush**, **Desmond Charles**, 3 September 1922, 2209035052088, Summerfield Park Retirement Village, 41 Carlton Street, Jukskei Park, Johannesburg; (3) 26 May 2018; (5) FELICITY MARGARET SARGEANT, ID NUMBER 510421 0166 083, PO Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

017016/2018—(2) **Goller**, **Anna**, 23 January 1924, 2401230074187, 442 Felstead Avenue, Northriding, Johannesburg; (3) 19 May 2018; (4) Karl Goller, 23 August 1923, 2308235062184; (5) Standard Trust Limited, PO Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

017066/2018—(2) **l'ons**, **Moreen Heather**, 22 April 1930, 3004220008089, 15 Burger Street, Suideroord, Johannesburg; (3) 2 June 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, PO Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

016039/2018—(2) **Naude**, **Tracy Elaine**, 6 February 1973, 7302060082081, 154 Hennie Albert Street, Alberton; (3) 6 April 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, PO Box 1291, Parklands, 2121; (6) 30.

10526/2018—(2) **FERREIRA**, **CHARMAINE**, 5 September 1956, 5609050045080, 720 LASSIE STREET, GARSFONTEIN X10; (3) 10 August 2018; (4) CHRISTO FERREIRA, 4 July 1955, 5507045160081; (5) PJ ROOS, 90 JEAN AVENUE, DORINGKLOOF, CENTURION.

021410/2018—(2) Langa, Dilili Lucas, 1 January 1936, 3601016197081, 38 Emoyeni Township, 60 Mokwetje Street, Tembisa; (3) 15 September 2018; (5) N.C Ntewukeni Attorneys, 118 Ibazelo Section, 172 Andrew Maphetho Drive, Tembisa 1632; (6) N/A.

020440/2018—(2) **BASSON**, **PETER**, 17 July 1948, 4807175103088, 49 NJALA STREET, DENNESIG, MIDDELBURG 1050; (3) 4 August 2018; (4) MARTHA MAGRIETHA BASSON, 8 December 1952, 5212080023084; (5) MERISE MONTEZ VAN WYK, Sanlynn Building; Block B; Ground Floor; c/o Sanlam Street & Lynnwood Road; Lynnwood.

020926/2018—(2) **BOTHA**, **JEAN THERESA**, 28 February 1961, 6102280045087, 42 BIRCH STREET, MAYBERRY PARK, ALBERTON, GAUTENG; (3) 15 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) SHANE BILLY BOTHA, 42 BIRCH STREET, MAYBERRY PARK, ALBERTON, GAUTENG.

000507-2018—(2) **MHLOPE**, **STANELY**, 27 February 1959, 5902275829085, 10949 TOKOZA, EXTENSION 2; (3) 26 September 2017; (5) PEARL TSEKI MASITENG, 6049 MPHASANE STREET, TOKOZA; (6) 21.

019317/2018—(2) **Bowman**, **David**, 13 July 1943, 4307135040181, 6 Letaba Street, Brackendowns Ext 3, Alberton, 1448; (3) 26 May 2018; (4) Agnes Reilly Bowman, 17 December 1937, 3712170023185; (5) Standard Trust Limited, Private Bag 54319, Durban, 4000/Docex 159, Durban; (6) 30.

019790/2018—(2) **KHOTLE**, **DUNCAN MODUPE**, 4 March 1978, 7803045317088, 23152 THABO STREET, ZONE 13, SEBOKENG, 1983; (3) 26 June 2018; (5) JOHAN ALTUS VAN NIEKERK, 125 HEIDE ROAD, DANA BAY, 6510.

009884/2018—(2) **Van Bosch**, **Willem Johannes**, 24 May 1937, 3705245017083, Old Age Home, Home No 7, Pretoria; (3) 27 June 2018; (5) Natasja Melinda Roodt, Private Bag X5, Menlopark, 0102.

020337/2018—(2) **Rossouw**, **Hendrik Johannes**, 8 January 1945, 4501085048083, 135, Trichardtweg, Johannesburg, 2000; (3) 4 July 2018; (4) Arlene May Rossouw, 9 January 1947, 4701090044081; (5) Natasja Melinda Roodt, Private Bag X5, Menlopark, 0102.

021040/2018—(2) **DEISS, MARCEL ROGER**, 5 April 1932, 3204055030188, NO.2 ALVIN MEWS, CELIA NESTADT RD, NORTH VILLA, BENONI, 1501; (3) 20 August 2018; (5) MERISE MONTEZ VAN WYK, Sanlynn Building; Block B; Ground Floor; c/o Sanlam Street & Lynnwood Road; Lynnwood.

5648/2018—(2) **MOGORWE**, **DAVID MABULE**, 24 June 1960, 6006245916086, 1121 BLOCK AA SOSHANGUVE; (3) 1 April 2018; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

020833/2018—(2) **Jackpaul**, **Kowsila**, 20 September 1966, 3309200105080, 9 Kouga Street, Dalpark Ext 6, Brakpan.; (3) 15 November 2017; (5) Bham and Dahya Attorneys, P.O. Box 2413, Benoni.

021042/2018—(2) KING, ALAN BAILLIE, 13 October 1944, 4410135102082, 289 PASTEUR ROAD, REMBRANDT PARK, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 16 August 2018; (5) MERISE MONTEZ VAN WYK, Sanlynn Building; Block B; Ground Floor; c/o Sanlam Street & Lynnwood Road; Lynnwood.

014762/2018—(2) MNGQIBISA, WATSON, 2 March 1972, 7203025830087, 146 KUMALO STREET, EXT. 2, JABAVU,1809; (3) 19 September 2017; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

8965/2018—(2) **MOKOTO**, **GOITSEONE**, 13 February 1970, 7002135967080, HOUSE 2840 CLAYVILLE; (3) 29 November 2017; (4) FRANCINA MOKOTO, 8 February 1973, 7302080349080; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

9869/2018—(2) **MAHLANGU**, **MBUZINI ABEL**, 26 May 1953, 5305265435089, STAND 237 WINTERVELDT; (3) 5 September 2018; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

006113/2015—(2) **CHOKOE**, **MABA PATRICIA**, 9 April 1956, 5604090768080, PLOT 77, THIRD EIGHTH STREET, APPLE ORCHARD; (3) 30 November 2014; (4) HOSEA CHOKOE, 20 December 1955, 5512205279085; (5) J.H. KORSTEN, 65 MICHELLE AVENUE, RANDHART, ALBERTON.

003425/ 2018—(2) **RADEBE**, **MDUDUZI JOHN**, 30 August 1977, 7708305367089, Section 38 D5/02 La Maison Royale, Summerset ,Extension 37, Midrand; (3) 25 November 2017; (4) ZAMABHENGU BEAUTY RADEBE, 16 June 1986, 8606150934087; (5) KGOSI SEKELE ATTORNEYS, 8 PALM LANE, FRED MESSANGER STREET, PRETORIA NORTH.

20212/2018—(2) **Cronjé**, **Francois**, 1 Februarie 1980, 8002015096082, Hoewe 261 Lindiquesdrift, Vanderbijlpark, 1911; (3) 1 November 2016; (4) Yolanda Cronjé, 5 Augustus 1982, 8208050034082; (5) Yolanda Cronjé, p/a 4 HENDRIK VAN ECK BOULEVARD, VANDERBIJLPARK, 1911.

019674/2018—(2) **Cox**, **Barry John**, 4 April 1944, 4404045156189, 24 impala Road, Nimron Park, Kempton Park; (3) 17 July 2018; (5) BAREND HENDRIK JACOBUS VAN DER BERG, 100 HIGHVELD ROAD, KEMPTON PARK.

3903/2018—(2) **Duvenage**, **Nicolaas Mathinus**, 10 January 1946, 4601105032081, Framestraat 14A, Mlddleburg, Mpumalanga, 4050; (3) 5 June 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, PO BOX 2174, DURBAN,4000.

020491/2018—(2) **NKABINDE**, **WASHINGTON BEACON FREDERICK**, 7 November 1929, 2911075161089, 302 R. GAMEDE STREET, SPRUITVIEW, GERMISTON; (3) 10 February 2018; (4) LOVEY NOMSHADO NKABINDE, 16 September 1935, 3509160162084; (5) CYRIL NKOSANA NKABINDE, SUITE 25, 3RD FLOOR, KATHERINE & WEST BUILDING, 114 WEST STREET, SANDTON.

020678-2018—(2) **Botha**, **June Lilian**, 30 June 1939, 3906300001083, 124 Merrow Down 40 Troupant Avenue Magaliessig Gauteng.; (3) 3 September 2018; (5) Estelle Hoffman, 57 Arlington Road Bryanston.

025568/2017—(2) **VERMAAK**, **PETRUS JACOBUS**, 17 April 1942, 4204175047087, 22 MOON STREET, FISHESHILL, GERMISTON, 1401; (3) 23 August 2017; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

MOHJHB010052018—(2) WULFSOHN, PEARL, 24 December 1924, 2412240007083, 15 Rosewood Terrace, 45 Bath Avenue, Rosebank, Johannesburg; (3) 19 July 2017; (5) RUSSEL WOLPE, 11 RIVIERA VILLAS, 19 RIVIERA ROAD, KILLARNEY, 2193.

018008/2018—(2) **NTELEKI, THOMAS MALIFANI**, 26 June 1947, 4706265349082, 2989 UFEBELE STREET, PROTEA GLEN, EXT.2 1819; (3) 31 July 2018; (4) LAHLIWE RUTH NTELEKI, 7 January 1959, 5901070393081; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

011278/2018—(2) **RICHARDS**, **ELIZABETH ANNE**, 14 November 1961, 6111140165084, PO BOX 431 NORTH RIDING 2162; (3) 26 November 2017; (5) CAMERON DAMON HOPE, 45 TAURUS ROAD, 5 PARK VILLAGE SUNDOWNER.

29101/2010—(2) **BENNION**, **ALIEDA JOHANNA**, 19 June 1935, 3506190084080, 54 AFSAAL, SIXTH ROAD, LINDEN, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 27 April 2010; (4) N/A N/A; (5) JADRANA BRUNETTA ATTORNEYS, 1ST FLOOR, POLIFIN HOUSE, 154 BRAM FISCHER DRIVE, RANDBURG.

20889/2018—(2) **STEENKAMP**, **WILLEM CORRIE**, 11 July 1924, 2407115027083, 316 A Daisy St., Reigerpark BOKSBURG; (3) 28 January 2018; (5) CECIL HAROLD MORDEN, -; (6) 30.

015118/2017—(2) **GOLOLO**, **NGWANAKHOBO AURTHELIA GOLOLO**, 13 September 1979, 7909130154086, 8 MOTH CATCHER STREET, PROTEA GLEN, EXT.12, 1818; (3) 16 December 2016; (5) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC, NO 62 MARSHALL TOWN, KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR.

MOHJHB010052018—(2) **WULFSOHN**, **PEARL**, 24 December 1924, 2412240007083, 15 Rosewood Terrace, 45 Bath Avenue, Rosebank, Johannesburg; (3) 19 July 2017; (5) RUSSEL WOLPE, 11 RIVIERA VILLAS, 19 RIVIERA ROAD, KILLARNEY, 2193.

011278/2018—(2) **RICHARDS**, **ELIZABETH ANNE**, 14 November 1961, 6111140165084, PO BOX 431 NORTH RIDING 2162; (3) 26 November 2017; (5) CAMERON DAMON HOPE, 45 TAURUS ROAD, 5 PARK VILLAGE SUNDOWNER.

021934/2015—(2) VILAKAZI, THEMBUBUHLE NTOMBIKAYISE, 3 October 1967, 6710030434086, 93 DORAH STREET, JEPPESTOWN, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 19 August 2015; (4) NEVER MARRIED N/A, N/A; (5) MARIA NCIKAZI MOAHLOLI, 70 FOX STREET, P.O BOX 62378, MARSHALLTOWN, JOHANNESBURG.

021065/2018—(2) **Small**, **Lea Sophia**, 7 May 1933, 3305070043088, 36 Jeromi Cluster, 22 Kelly street, Noordheuwel 1756; (3) 28 August 2018; (4) NA NA, NA; (5) Elizabeth Franscina Wesselina Brink, 18 Moolman Place, Meyersdal, Alberton 1448; (6) 21 days.

12261/2015—(2) **BURGER**, **DAVID ANDRIES**, 5 October 1954, 5410055126086, 52 QUEEN STREET, BRAKPAN; (3) 25 November 2014; (4) VERITY GALE BURGER; (5) ANTIONETTE SWANEPOEL, PO Box 26873, EAST RAND, 1462; (6) 30.

028814/2017—(2) **REICHARDT**, **KARL FRIEDRICH MANFRED**, 29 December 1924, 2412295145184, 85609 ASCHEIM, GERMANY; (3) 8 December 2016; (4) NOT APPLICATBLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) MARKUS TILMAN REICHARDT, GERMANY.

012636/2018—(2) **Essa**, **Ishai**, 11 December 1937, 3712110038087, 62 Penguin Avenue, Lenasia, Johannesburg; (3) 7 March 2018; (5) Bham and Dahya Attorneys, P.O. Box 2413, Benoni.

020523/2018—(2) **WELLS**, **LYNETTE MARGARET**, 30 March 1951, 5103300523088, 92 NORTH ROAD, MIDRAND, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 12 March 2014; (5) ANTHONY JOHN MAITLAND MAKGILL CRICHTON, 98 ELEVENTH STREET PARKMORE SANDTON GAUTENG.

009035/2018—(2) **MAKHURA**, **NTONG MICHAEL**, 30 January 1971, 7101305535089, 65393 EXT 4,SOSHANGUVE,PRETORIA; (3) 24 May 2018; (4) CATHERINE MAGGIE MAKHURA, 14 April 1969, 6904140677086; (5) CATHERINE MAGGIE MAKHURA, 5393 ET 4, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA.

021825/2018/JHB—(2) **Baker**, **Graeme Charles**, 14 November 1950, 5011145117083, Plot 147 Modderfontein Road, President Park, Ext 7, Midrand; (3) 28 June 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, 1 Kingsmeadway, Kingsmead, Durban, 4000; (6) 30.

007081/2018—(2) **CROUS**, **SOPHIA CECILIA**, 19 May 1930, 3005190034088, UNIT 74 MALDON MANOR, 619 BEAGLE ROAD, GARSFONTEIN EXTENSION 13; (3) 17 May 2018; (5) CECILIA BEZUIDENHOUT, 1st Floor, Lobby 3, Brooklyn Forum Building Cnr Veale & Fehrsen Streets, New Muckleneuk Brooklyn, 0181.

009875/2018—(2) **Van Zyl**, **Louisa Magritha**, 22 December 1927, 2712220014086, 37 Methodist Home, Queenswood, Pretoria; (3) 3 August 2018; (5) The Standard Bank of South Africa Ltd, Standard Trust, Hillcrest Office Park, Ground Floor Barbet Place, Cnr Dyer and Lynnwood Road, Lynnwood 0081; (6) 30.

009875/2018—(2) **Van Zyl**, **Louisa Magritha**, 22 December 1927, 2712220014086, 37 Methodist Home, Queenswood, Pretoria; (3) 3 August 2018; (5) The Standard Bank of South Africa Ltd, Standard Trust, Hillcrest Office Park, Ground Floor Barbet Place, Cnr Dyer and Lynnwood Road, Lynnwood 0081; (6) 30.

8082/2018—(2) **SWART**, **HANS JACOB BERNARDUS**, 3 February 1954, 5402035044083, 222 DELPHINUS STREET, WATERKLOOF, PRETORIA; (3) 2 June 2018; (4) ELISME SWART, 21 January 1948, 4801210086085; (5) CA STARBUCK, 54 PARKER STREET, RIVIERA, PRETORIA, 0186.

010378/2018—(2) **Taljaard, Catharina Susanna**, 23 January 1937, 3701230005084, 156 Erras Street, Wonderboom, Pretoria; (3) 16 August 2018; (5) The Standard Bank of South Africa Ltd, Standard Trust, Hillcrest Office Park, Ground Floor Barbet Place, Cnr Dyer and Lynnwood Road, Lynnwood 0081; (6) 30.

010369/2018—(2) **Oberholzer**, **Anna Magdalena**, 23 April 1929, 2904230009087, Kingswood Villiage C3/42 Waterkloof Glen 0181 Pretoria; (3) 27 August 2018; (5) The Standard Bank of South Africa Ltd, Standard Trust, Hillcrest Office Park, Ground Floor Barbet Place, Cnr Dyer and Lynnwood Road, Lynnwood, 0081; (6) 30.

20804/2018—(2) Van Wyk, Jacobus Benjamin, 16 December 1933, 3312165038080, Unit 7, 11 Lawn Avenue, Arcon Park; (3) 22 June 2018; (5) Jacobus Johannes Wessels, 11 Jasmine Mansions, 24 Leslie street, Vereeniging, 1900.

HOOD STREET ROBINDALE RANDBURG; (6) N/A.

5680/2018—(2) **Botha, Frederick Andries**, 6 July 1934, 3407065026084, 517 Maynard Road, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (3) 17 March 2018; (5) Mulder Attorneys, Suite 510 Office Towers, Hyde Park Corner Shopping Centre, Cnr. Jan Smuts & William Nicol Drive, Johannesburg.

019853/2018—(2) **GHIRAO**, **SANTOSH**, 1 January 1969, 6901015164083, 121 OSTRICH STREET, BROMHOF, 2154; (3) 15 July 2018; (4) VINOTHARANI GHIRAO, 4 December 1968, 6812040098081; (5) KYLEN GHIRAO, 54 PETER PLACE, 1st Floor Exeter house, Bryanston; (6) 30 DAYS.

007532/2018—(2) **ANDERSON**, **GLORIA CAROLINE**, 13 April 1933, 3304130032082, 335 30TH AVENUE, VILLERIA, PRETORIA: (3) 4 June 2018: (5) Mtimkulu-Khwinana Attornevs. 15 Block A. Mabopane. 0190: (6) 30 days.

015511/2018—(2) **LOUW**, **JOHNNY**, 6 June 1938, 3806065094085, ERF 40 MEREDALE TOWNSHIP JOHANNESBURG; (3) 25 May 2018; (5) NINGIZA HORNER ATTORNEYS, BLOCK B, GROUND FLOOR KINGSLEY OFFICE PARK, 85 PROTEA ROAD, CHISLEHURSTON, SANDTON.

020771/2018—(2) **JACOBS**, **SHIRLEY JOY**, 7 May 1946, 4605070077088, 57 GERT BEZUIDENHOUT, BRAKPAN; (3) 25 February 2018; (4) BAREND LOURENS JACOBS, 2 July 1945, 4507025069089; (5) STELLA DOROTHEA VAN LOGGENBERG, 134 PRETORIA ROAD, RYNFIELD, BENONI, 1501; (6) 30 DAYS.

008836/2017—(2) **METZ**, **NORMAN**, 19 October 1930, 3010195015082, 11 Dias Street Dewetshof Johannesburg 2198; (3) 1 December 2016; (5) Light & Livingstone Inc, P.O.Box 38134 Booysens 2016; (6) 30.

020799/2018—(2) **Koalane**, **Tsukulu Solomon**, 18 April 1958, 5804185879087, M133 Manyatseng Location, Lady Brand; (3) 25 July 2018; (5) Capital Legacy Fiduciary Services, 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street, Bryanston.

018234/2018—(2) Harris, Brian Arthur, 6 Augustus 1960, 6008065028083, 14 Kaldins Villas, Emfuleni Golf Estate, Vanderbijlpark,1911; (3) 12 Julie 2018; (4) n/an/a; (5) Elia Christiaan Janse van Rensburg, 36 Chopin straat, Vanderbijlpark,1911. 7321/2011—(2) LABUSCHAGNE, ANNA MARIA, 18 October 1951, 5110180037089, PLOT 87 WHEATLANDS RANDFONTEIN; (3) 7 February 2011; (4) LEW LABUSCHAGNE, 18 March 1951, 5103185038087; (5) SANET JANSEN VAN RENSBURG, C/O COETZEE JANSEN VAN RENSBURG ATTORNEYS, GROUND FLOOR BOUHOF BUILDING 31 ROBIN

018854/2018—(2) **Kent**, **James Sinclair**, 28 September 1939, 3909285147087, 208 Featherbrooke Hills Retirement Village, Featherbrooke, Krugersdorp, 1746; (3) 12 July 2018; (5) Penelope Rodlyn Mahon, pennymahon@hugocronje.co.za C/O No.1 Butrich Office Suite, 21 Clew Street, Monument, Krugersdorp..

032120/2012—(2) **MOODLEY**, **VENGTAS**, 12 November 1957, 5711125113081, 59 GERANIUM STREET, VILLA LIZA; (3) 17 August 2010; (4) THAMYANDEE THAMYANDEE, 6 September 1957, 5709060109080; (5) Jan L Jordaan Inc, 1 FORSTER STREET, RYNFIELD, BENONI; (6) 30.

026964/2017—(2) **De Almeida**, **Florentino Gomes**, 20 March 1964, 6403205262082, Unit 20, Suntide Club, Mooirvier Drive, Norkem Park, Kempton Park; (3) 1 August 2017; (5) Mabasa Attorneys, 65 Wooton Avenue, Benoni 1501.

10311/2018—(2) **LONGLEY**, **MICHAEL JOHN**, 15 January 1946, 4601155061089, NO 1 DIAMOND OAKS, OAK AVENUE, CULLINAN, GAUTENG; (3) 20 August 2018; (4) CATHERINE MARY LONGLEY, 29 April 1947, 4704290044182; (5) CATHERINE MARY LONGLEY C/O ADRIAAN BOOYENS ATTORNEYS, Adriaan Booyens Attorneys, Pringle Place, 1056 Pretoriusstreet, Hatfield, Pretoria, 0083.

009116/2017—(2) **Theko**, **Jeannett**, 23 September 1952, 5209230713085, 2801 Sebopa Street, Chloorkop Extension 52, Edenvale ,1619; (3) 11 December 2016; (5) Arnel Moeketsi Mooko, Identity Number 2809220017083 as Nominee for Standard Trust Limited, 02nd Floor, Rosebank Cnr, 191 Jan Smuts Avenue Parktown North, 2193..

021049/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **LORETTE**, 8 August 1941, 4108080050088, 221 DENYSSEN AVENUE, MOUNTAIN VIEW, 0082; (3) 7 September 2018; (4) EBENHAEZER VENTER, 1 November 1938, 3811015075085; (5) Capital Legacy Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd, 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street, Bryanston, 2021.

008979/2018—(2) **BOTES**, **DANIEL PETRUS**, 23 December 1963, 6312235014084, 13 BUSTON STREET, BURGERSHOOP, KRUGERSDORP, 1739; (3) 19 April 2018; (4) GERTRUIDAMARIAMAGDALENABOTES, 10 January 1971, 7101100020089; (5) HENDRIK GERARD HATTINGH, 105 VILJOEN STREET, KRUGERSDORP NORTH, 1739; (6) 21 days.

020306/2018—(2) **Campbell**, **James**, 7 June 1931, 3106075060089, Evergreen Retirement Village, Frederick Road, Broadacres, Johannesburg, 2194; (3) 8 August 2018; (5) Capital Legacy Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd., 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street, Bryanston, 2021.

018226/2017—(2) **Grundlingh**, **Rosalynn Jane Anne**, 25 March 1955, 5503250051081, 36 Escombe Road, Parktown, Gauteng; (3) 12 July 2017; (5) Jolandi van der Merwe, c/o Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc., 301 Durban Road, Bellville.

021306/2018—(2) **ODHAV**, **KANTA DAYAL**, 8 September 1941, 4109080104081, 22 14TH AVENUE, MAYFAIR; (3) 21 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) CHIBA-JIVAN INC, 190 BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, GREENSIDE, 2193.

007617/2017—(2) Chandler, Geoffrey Stuart, 20 December 1961, 6112205039081, 12 Tamarisk, Fountain Road, Johannesburg; (3) 16 July 2016; (5) Jolandi van der Merwe, c/o Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc., 301 Durban Road, Bellville. 015417/2018—(2) RINDEL, COLIN SCOTT, 15 February 1937, 3702155036088, 320 WATERFALL HILLS, WATERFALL, SUNNINGHILL, GAUTENG, SOUTH AFRICA; (3) 20 April 2018; (4) PATRICIA MURIEL RINDEL, 9 June 1940, 4006090023089; (5) ROBIN SCOTT RINDEL, 48B IRVINE STREET, PEPPERTMENT GROVE, WA6011, AUSTRALIA.

021906/2018—(2) **DINALA**, **ALEXANDRA MASHU**, 2 February 1973, 7302025783088, 3752 SOUTH BOUNDARY ROAD DAWN PARK X7; (3) 30 September 2018; (4) SIBONGILE GRACE DINALA, 1 February 1981, 8102010265086; (5) SANELE SONKOSI, 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; (6) N/A.

017183/2018—(2) **NTULI**, **EUNICE ZANDILE**, 11 March 1967, 6703110439083, 19 ADAM BARNARD AVENUE NORKEM PARK X3; (3) 17 July 2018; (5) SANELE SONKOSI, 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; (6) N/A.

023095/2009—(2) PHIRI, MSHAAYANA JACKSON, 24 March 1945, 4503245224083, 17750 MONOLWANE STREET EXT 25 VOSLOORUS BOKSBURG 1500; (3) 24 August 2009; (4) SIPHATHI ANNA PHIRI, 2 March 1954, 5403020502085; (5) SANELE SONKOSI, 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; (6) N/A.

021765/2017—(2) **TSELE**, **ROSE LAZELISO**, 15 August 1952, 5208150841082, 15 STANTON STREET DAWN PARK JHB 1459; (3) 4 June 2017; (5) SANELE SONKOSI, 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; (6) N/A.

19926/2018—(2) LOMBARD, JACQUELINE PENELOPE, 24 November 1949, 4911240051080, 45 HALSTEADWEG, DINWIDDIE, GERMISTON 1401; (3) 9 June 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) MAURITZ HERMAN OTTO PIETERSE, 22 SCHELDE STREET, JEFFREYS BAY, EASTERN CAPE.6330.

021824/2018—(2) **TSHABANGU**, **DAMZANA JOHANNES**, 28 August 1947, 4708285569087, 25 BRADLEY STREET NATURENA EXT 20; (3) 6 July 2014; (4) EMILY TSHABANGU, 29 March 1949, 4903290596080; (5) SANELE SONKOSI, 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; (6) N/A.

016769/2018—(2) **Packaray**, **Satchuthananthan**, 3 January 1960, 6001035090085, 66 Woodpecker Street Lenasia; (3) 18 December 2017; (4) Kamshila Packaray, 4 December 1970, 7012040150086; (5) Sohail Manga Attorneys, 101 Rose Avenue Lenasia.

016853/2018—(2) **CARTOON**, **LINDA SHEILAGH**, 21 March 1939, 3903210052082, 19 LAPWORTH ROAD, GRESSWOLD,2090; (3) 20 June 2018; (5) ANTHONY FINEBERG, 21 SCOTT STREET, WAVERLEY, JOHANNESBURG, 2090.

019853/2018—(2) **GHIRAO**, **SANTOSH**, 1 January 1969, 6901015164083, 121 OSTRICH STREET, BROMHOF, 2154; (3) 15 July 2018; (4) VINOTHARANI GHIRAO, 4 December 1968, 6812040098081; (5) KYLEN GHIRAO, 54 PETER PLACE, 1st Floor Exeter house, Bryanston; (6) 30 DAYS.

20763/2018—(2) **KRAUZE**, **PETRUS HENDRIK**, 25 March 1958, 5803255029086, 9 KORHAAN STREET, FALCON RIDGE, VEREENIGING; (3) 22 August 2018; (4) PETRONELLA WILLEMIENA KRAUZE, 19 May 1964, 6405190055082; (5) ARTHUR CHANNON, 693 RUBENSTEIN ROAD, MORELETAPARK, PRETORIA, 0044.

016349/2016—(2) CHAUKE, HILDA CATHERINE, 12 January 1928, 2810120004080, 443 ARGON STRAAT, EERSTERUS, 0022; (3) 7 November 2016; (5) MODUKA ATTORNEYS, BONDEV OFFICE PARK, DEUS EXORNO, BLOCK A4 1ST FLOOR, cnr WILLEM BOTH & WIERDA ROAD.

001946/2017—(2) **MOAGI**, **MESHACK SENTSHO**, 27 May 1959, 5905275794084, 683 ZONE 7, GA-RANKUWA, 0208; (3) 10 January 2017; (5) MODUKA ATTORNEYS, BONDEV OFFICE PARK, DEUS EXORNO, BLOCK A4 1ST FLOOR, cnr WILLEM BOTH & WIERDA ROAD.

014476/2018—(2) **BEKKER**, **ISABELLA FREDERIKA**, 5 June 1950, 5006050056086, 90 6TH AVENUE GEDULD SPRING; (3) 16 June 2018; (4) ADRIAAN STEFANS BEKKER, 22 November 1950, 5011225046087; (5) HL BOTHA, SOFS SUITE 2 BERGZICHT OFFICE PARK CNR CHRISTIAAN DE WET RD ROODEPOORT.

20770/2018—(2) **GOUWS**, **MARLENE SUSANNA GEORGINA**, 22 October 1959, 5910220062082, 8 PERWINKLE, NOORDWYK, MIDRAND; (3) 26 July 2018; (5) ARTHUR CHANNON, 693 RUBENSTEIN ROAD, MORELETAPARK, PRETORIA, 0044.

10191/2018—(2) **HOUTZAGER**, **MARIA SOPHIA**, 18 Julie 1935, 3507180086085, 689 STELLENBERG ROAD, EQUESTRIA; (3) 23 Augustus 2018; (5) DANIEL GERHARDUS KOLVER, POSBUS 8034, PRETORIA, 0001.

020349/2018—(2) **BADENHORST**, **DANIEL**, 14 November 1960, 6011145039088, HOLLIHOCKWEG 565, DOORNPOORT, 0186; (3) 20 Julie 2018; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 14 STRAND ROAD, BELLVILLE,7532.

010217/2018—(2) **HERBST**, **PIETER JOHANNES THOMAS**, 7412205006083, 5 HANS STRIJDOM AVENUE, LYTTELTON MANOR, 0157; (3) 25 July 2018; (5) Sanlam Trust, Sanlam Trust, Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685; (6) 30.

19364/2018—(2) **HARTLEY**, **EBRAHIM**, 5 November 1960, 6011055051081, 10 RUSSEL PLACE, 129 WINZE DRIVE, FLEURHOF; (3) 30 May 2018; (4) BADROENISA HARTLEY, 12 May 1959, 5905120049080; (5) DMO INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS, BLOCK B, 38 GROSVENOR ROAD, BRYANSTON, 2191.

017587/2018—(2) **De Koster**, **Dirk Lucas**, 14 April 1962, 6204145302180, 6 Moepel Street, Golf Park, Meyeton, 1961; (3) 1 July 2018; (4) Carline Scharletta De Koster, 14 January 1967, 6701140124089; (5) Chris van Tonder, PO Box 961, Muldersdrif, 1747.

009931/2018—(2) **FOURIE**, **GENOVEVA CATHARINA MARIA**, 1 September 1917, 1709010033087, PRINCESS CHRISTIAN HOME, 120 MIDDEL STREET NIEUW MUCKLENEUK PTA; (3) 2 September 2018; (4) N/A; (5) KLAGSBRUN EDELSTEIN BOSMAN DE VRIES REPRESENTED BY ALAN ROBIN, P O Box 178, Groenkloof 0027.

12226/2012—(2) **MOHAPI**, **POGISHO ERIC**, 17 June 1963, 6306175307086, 30 PABADU STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE 0008; (3) 1 August 2011; (5) SASSENBERG ATTORNEYS, 89 - 7TH STREET, SPRINGS 1559.

015243/2018—(2) **Essop**, **Aysha Mohamed Ismail**, 13 September 1933, 3309130054085, 24 Patridge Avenue, Lenasia, 1827 24 PATRIDGE AVENUE, LENASIA, 1827; (3) 3 January 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) M.S.EBRAHIM CA (SA), 110 HOWARD AVENUE, BENONI, 1501; (6) -.

020684/2018—(2) **NAIDOO**, **GOPAL KRISHNAN**, 25 December 1932, 3212255089052, 77 SHARI STREET EXTENSION 10 LENASIA; (3) 19 March 1990; (4) SARASWATHI NAIDOO, 29 December 1936, 3612290097087; (5) COOVADIA ATTORNEYS, 175 PROTEA AVENUE LENASIA EXTENSION 7 PO BOX 6019 LENASIA NORTH 1830.

9689/2017—(2) **VAN DEVENTER, CHRISTIAN LAMBERT**, 26 February 1970, 7002265067081, 44 SCOTT STREET VANDERBIJLPARK; (3) 27 December 2015; (4) SANDRA ALETHEA VAN DEVENTER, 20 August 1964, 6408200158086; (5) ANNA-MARIE NOLAN - NOMINEE OF ABSA TRUST, 337 PETROLEUM STREET WATLOO.

010453/2018—(2) Nkala, Nomfundo Asanda, 9 August 1981, 8108091057086, 2504 Cintso Road, Vosloorus Ext 1, Gauteng; (3) 30 October 2007; (5) MUSTAFA MOHAMMED, 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA.

021665/2018—(2) **NKOSI**, **DELIWE CATHERINE**, 22 October 1942, 4210220332085, Stand 0495.Tladi,1868; (3) 1 April 2018; (5) ROMAN VALYRE CHAUSSE, CNR HENDRIK VERWOERD & SOUTH STREET,0046.

010380/2018—(2) **MKONZA**, **LINDIWE ANNA**, 27 June 1943, 4306270189084, Stand 06198 Mamelodi, Mamelodi west, 0122; (3) 30 April 2018; (5) ROMAN VALYRE CHAUSSE, CNR HENDRIK VERWOERD & SOUTH STREET, 0046.

8622/2018—(2) **PIKE**, **BRIAN ROBERT**, 12 November 1931, 3111125011082, 72A OXFORD ROAD, PARKTOWN, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 8 March 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) SIM & BOTSI ATTORNEYS INC, 3 DUDLEY ROAD, PARKWOOD UPPER, JOHANNESBURG; (6) 30.

021839/2018—(2) CLINCKEMAILLIE, CHRISTIAAN JACQUES J., 4 April 1947, EM138067, 48 MARCIA STREET, BRUMA, JOHANNESBURG; (3) 8 August 2018; (4) LINA WANG, 28 May 1966, EB5840436; (5) EXECUTRIX: LINA WANG // AGENT: LUU MAWELA ATTONREYS, H. SANTOS BUILDING, 30 ARENA CLOSE, BRUMA, JOHANNESBURG (PO BOX 758 BRUMA, 2026).

015511/2018—(2) **LOUW**, **JOHNNY**, 6 June 1938, 3806065094085, ERF 40 MEREDALE TOWNSHIP JOHANNESBURG; (3) 25 May 2018; (5) NINGIZA HORNER ATTORNEYS, BLOCK B, GROUND FLOOR KINGSLEY OFFICE PARK, 85 PROTEA ROAD, CHISLEHURSTON, SANDTON.

007492/2017—(2) **Santana**, **Maria Aurora**, 13 February 1923, 2302130040189, Arbor Village, Smith Street, Bedfordview, Johannesburg; (3) 27 August 2016; (5) Ronald Buch, Mazars, 54 Glenhove Road, Melrose Estate, Johannesburg.

019863/2018—(2) **TAYLOR**, **PATRICIA DAWN**, 14 September 1944, 4409140043182, 22 HARDEKOOL STREET, SUNDOWNER, RANDBURG 2188; (3) 19 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) PHILLIPPIENA JACOBA STRODE, PO BOX 236, DAMDORYN 0280.

21691/2018—(2) VAN COLLER, JAN PHILLIPUS JACOBUS, 24 December 1949, 4912245086089, 5 INOPINUS STREET, TERRA NOVA, WITBANK; (3) 8 August 2018; (4) FREDRIKA FRANCINA VAN COLLER, 4 October 1954, 5410040020089; (5) GIDEON JOHANNES JACOBUS VERMAAK, 33 ANDRÉ STREET, CLARINA, AKASIA.

010247/2018—(2) **MABANDLA**, **ODWA**, 18 July 1989, 8907186164081, 14281 TJABADI STREET MAMELODI EAST 0122; (3) 3 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) BJ MHLONGO ATTORNEYS, 296 PRETORIUS STREET, PREMIUM TOWERS, 3RD FLOOR, OFFICE 323, PRETORIA..

010058/2018—(2) **MAPETLA**, **ELSIE MATLOU**, 21 July 1973, 7307210300085, 10312 NELLMAPIUS EXT 14 PRETORIA; (3) 3 May 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) BJ MHLONGO ATTORNEYS, 296 PRETORIUS STREET, PREMIUM TOWERS, 3RD FLOOR, OFFICE 323, PRETORIA...

## EASTERN CAPE / OOS-KAAP

1979/2018—(2) **CUBA**, **RAYMOND**, 15 November 1970, 7011155530082, VLEDGESVILLE LOCATION, UMTATA,; (3) 4 September 2017; (5) CLAASSENS VAN NIEKERK INC, P. O. BOX 1378, ORKNEY, 2620.

2555/2018—(2) **lubambo**, **mzikayise wiseman**, 29 September 1959, 5909295188087, toleni a/a, butterworth; (3) 11 April 2018; (4) nomfuneko philadelphia lubambo, 19 October 1961, 6110190791088; (5) polo attorneys, 55 nelson mandela drive, mthatha; (6) 30.

002837/2018—(2) **Gumede**, **Nontara Nondyebo Claribel**, 11 March 1938, 3803110142084, 37 Street James Road,Flat 8 Montrose ,Southernwood,Eastern cape; (3) 29 July 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Linda Nienaber as nominee of FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 27521, Greenacres, 6057; (6) 30 days.

3694/2018—(2) **AMSTERDAM**, **SEDRICK SIMON**, 14 January 1962, 6201145252084, 26 TRUMPET STREET, JEFFREYS BAY, 6330; (3) 20 June 2018; (4) CHRISSIE AMSTERDAM, 10 December 1964, 6412100158089; (5) CHRISSIE AMSTERDAM, 30 VOORTREKKER STREET, HUMANSDORP,6300.

002800/2018—(2) Ndzabela, Zimaso Yolisile Mntuwekaya, 6 October 1971, 7110065875080, 1 Montrose Place, Bunkers Hill, East London; (3) 25 August 2018; (5) Independent Executor & Trust, 49 Beach Road, Nahoon, East London, 5241.

004693/2018—(2) **Du Toit**, **Andreas Gerhardus**, 26 March 1930, 3003265051087, Unit 61 Kragga Kamma Uitspanning Village, Ralston Road, Fernglen, Port Elizabeth; (3) 10 September 2018; (5) Sanlam Trust, P.O Box 27428, Greenacres, 6057, South Africa; (6) 30.

4289/2018—(2) HOFFMANN, MICHELE SYLVIA, 28 October 1949, 4910280059086, 6 WYCHWOOD AVENUE, LINKSIDE, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) 20 July 2018; (5) PKF (PE) INC., 27 Newton Street, Newton Park, Port Elizabeth, 6045.

1663/2018—(2) Adam, Nowait Lilian, 21 January 1935, 3501210174086, 25Gaba Street, NU-2 Motherwell, Port Elizabeth; (3) 12 April 2018; (5) Zonke Budaza Attorneys, 192 Cape Road, Mill Park, Port Elizabeth.

003216/2018—(2) **Weyers**, **Francis William**, 10 March 1938, 3803105097087, Plot 38, Van Stadens Gorge, Port Elizabeth; (3) 5 May 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Karin Burton, 452 Shad Drive, Ramsgate. Kwazulu Natal.

002978/2018—(2) **COETZEE**, **DENE**, 1 February 1944, 4402015073087, RIVERDENE FARM, NIEU-BETHESDA DISTRICT, EASTERN CAPE; (3) 23 August 2018; (5) MOIRA ANN MASSEY LIGHT, DEREK LIGHT ATTORNEYS, 26 CHURCH SQUARE, PO BOX 431, GRAAFF-REINET, 6280.

1693/2018—(2) **Du Preez**, **Cornelius Johannes**, 21 June 1941, 4106215066086, 6 Balfour Street, South End, Port Elizabeth; (3) 1 January 2018; (4) Maria Petronella Du Preez, 14 October 1943, 4310140071084; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, PO Box 27528, Greenacres, 6057; (6) 30.

46002018—(2) ACKERMAN, JOHANNA HENDRINA, 15 July 1931, 3107150002087, JEFFREYSRUS RETIREMENT VILLAGE, JEFFREYS BAY; (3) 29 July 2018; (5) FJ POTGIETER ATTORNEYS, 14 MARAIS STREET, PO BOX 20, ADELAIDE, 5760.

24018/2014—(2) **TEMBANI**, **PHELELE**, 6 May 1955, 5505065680087, ERF 12394 SOUTHRWOOD, EASTERN CAPE; (3) 9 July 2012; (4) VUYISWA SILVIA TEMBANI, 25 June 1963, 6306250521080; (5) GERRIT VAN DEN BURG (EXECUTOR), BLOCK C. EQUITY PARK, 257 BROOKLYN ROAD, BROOKLYN.

46002018—(2) **ACKERMAN**, **JOHANNA HENDRINA**, 15 July 1931, 3107150002087, JEFFREYSRUS RETIREMENT VILLAGE, JEFFREYS BAY; (3) 29 July 2018; (5) FJ POTGIETER ATTORNEYS, 14 MARAIS STREET, PO BOX 20, ADELAIDE, 5760.

3523/2016—(2) MURRAY, JEAN, 19 December 1931, 3112190056085, 21 ALANDALE RETIREMENT VILLAGE, 52 ALLAN DRIVE, WALMER DOWN, P.E.; (3) 14 March 2018; (5) EDWARD JOHN MURRAY, 152 CAPE ROAD, MILL PARK, PORT ELIZABETH.

3817/2018—(2) **Jonck**, **Ramona Lydia**, 6 October 1933, 3310060058088, 66 Verdun Road, Vitry Place, Lorraine, Port Elizabeth; (3) 6 May 2018; (5) Wilhelm Malan De Kock, P O Box 132, Port Elizabeth 6000.

004157/2018—(2) HARVEY, THOMAS HAMILTON QUILTER, 26 June 1930, 3006265003081, 27 WESLEYGARDENS, SWALLOW CRESCENT, GREENSHIELDS PARK. PORT ELIZABETH; (3) 17 July 2018; (5) Fedgroup Trust Administrators, PO Box 782823, Sandton, 2146.

2778/2018—(2) **DREYER**, **PAUL ROUX**, 16 May 1926, 2605165051081, HUIS SILWERJARE, 6 BELL STREET, SOMERSET EAST; (3) 2 July 2018; (5) LAUREN ROSE HEAN, POSTNET SUITE 205, PRIVATE BAG X3, PLUMSTEAD, 7801.

002865/2018—(2) **Moult**, **Patricia Ann**, 29 June 1941, 4106290007088, 353 Sedge Street, Morgan Bay, 5292; (3) 1 August 2018; (4) Neil Athol Moult, 9 July 1944, 4407095045087; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, PO Box 27528, Greenacres, 6057; (6) 30.

002450/2018—(2) Marais, Jennifer Leigh, 28 September 1943, 4309280064081, Home to Home, Weare Road, East London; (3) 15 June 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, PO Box 27528, Greenacres, 6057; (6) 30.

002741/2018—(2) **Freeman**, **Raymond Albert**, 16 April 1930, 3004165046086, 11 Teviot Place, Greendale Park, Howick; (3) 21 July 2018; (5) Linda Nienaber as nominee of FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057.

001805/2016—(2) **Meikle**, **Pamela**, 5 April 1926, 260450054086, 27 Ravenswood, George Street, Port Alfred 6170; (3) 25 April 2016; (5) Michael Edward Jenner Reid, P.O. Box 4002, Rosehill 6176.

002942/2018—(2) **Brown**, **Jean Trollip**, 20 November 1934, 3411200009088, 15 Amber Road, Ugie, 5470; (3) 29 July 2018; (5) Greyvenstein & Spence, 15 Cole Street, P O Box 13, Barkly East, 9786.

2566/2017—(2) **FANI**, **MTUTUZELI TIMOTHEUS**, 30 March 1972, 7203305514088, 656 MAIN STREET, DIMBAZA; (3) 22 April 2017; (5) MTHETHELELI ANTHONY FANIE, 18 STEWART DRIVE, BEREA, EAST LONDON.

004686/2018—(2) **Henderson**, **Walter**, 1 September 1939, 3909015037186, 7 Culemborg Street, Kabega Park, Port Elizabeth; (3) 7 June 2018; (5) Russell Glynne Lloyd, 3 Woodville Road, Mill Park, Port Elizabeth.

002102/2018—(2) **Molose**, **Zamuxolo**, 25 September 1956, 5609255232087, Hanover Location, King William's Town; (3) 3 September 2018; (4) Linda Molose, 29 August 1956, 5608290845085; (5) Elwyn Lentz, Box 1159, King William's Town; (6) 30

001440/2018—(2) **BLACK**, **WILLIAM JOHN**, 3 November 1922, 2211035040089, KENNERSLEY PARK, 104 BONZA BAY ROAD, EAST LONDON.; (3) 30 March 2018; (5) MARILYN ANN STICKELLS, PO BOX 11153, SOUTHERNWOOD, 5213.

004872/2018—(2) LANGEVELD, WILLEM ADRIAAN, 18 September 1923, 2309185042085, ONS TUISTE, HUMANSDORP; (3) 24 Augustus 2018; (5) MOORE STEPHENS WK ING (verteenwoordig deur WG MELVILLE), OOSTERLANDSTRAAT NOMMER 15, JEFFREYSBAAI, 6330.

4761/2018—(2) **Totyi**, **Mthetheleli Alfred**, 28 February 1969, 6902286036083, 74A Dalton Street, Sidwell, Port Elizabeth; (3) 15 July 2018; (4) Nomqondiso Pearl Tata-Totyi, 10 January 1965, 6501100595082; (5) Zonke Budaza Attorneys, 192 Cape Road, Mill Park, Port Elizabeth.

004443/2018—(2) **HORNSEY**, **MICHAEL ANTHONY RONALD**, 1 September 1943, 4309015175087, CORDOBAS, ESMARALDA ROAD, ST FRANCIS BAY; (3) 22 August 2018; (5) SHARON ROCHELLE HORNSEY, C/O ALBERT SAUNDERS ATTORNEYS, BOX 34, ST FRANCIS BAY; (6) -.

003013/2018—(2) **CLAASE**, **PEARL JOSEPHINE**, 8 Augustus 1939, 3908080040083, HUIS FORMOSA, JOUBERTINA; (3) 5 Junie 2018; (5) CW MALAN JOUBERTINA INGELYF, POSBUS 5, JOUBERTINA, 6410.

0000003922/2018—(2) **SINAH**, **MEMPHIS**, 13 November 1955, 5511130138085, 65 DONNELLY STREET, BOOYSENS PARK, PORT ELIZABETH, 6059; (3) 9 March 2018; (5) Wynand du Preez, P O Box 34880, Newton Park, 6055.

002866/2018—(2) **Carr**, **Glyn**, 6 October 1946, 4610065012082, 131 Beach Road, Nahoon, East London; (3) 5 August 2018; (4) Martha Hendrina Carr, 12 March 1955, 5503120126089; (5) Ingrid Gaertner, c/o Drake Flemmer & Orsmond (E.L.) Inc, 22 St James Road, Southernwood, East London, 5201.

4252/2017—(2) **De Wet**, **Estella**, 16 May 1953, 5305160269088, Woodridge College, Thornhill, Port Elizabeth; (3) 8 May 2017; (5) Jurgen Werner Stuhlinger, c/o Pohl & Stuhlinger, 12th Floor, SA Reserve Bank Building, 60 St Georges Mall, Cape Town, 8001.

4663/2018—(2) Kruger, Benjamin Gert Jacobus, 10 February 1954, 5402105106085, 56 Honeysuckle Avenue, Sunridge Park Port Elizabeth; (3) 30 August 2018; (4) n/a; (5) Wilhelm Malan De Kock, P O Box 132 Port Elizabeth 6000.

002458/2018—(2) **Venter**, **Petrus Johannes Stefanus**, 6 October 1959, 5910065095080, 24 Maggs Street, Saxilby , East London; (3) 5 July 2018; (4) Michelle Venter, 2 November 1970, 7011020277083; (5) LINDA NIENABER, P O BOX 27511, GREENACRES, 6057.

002495/2018—(2) **TAYLOR**, **BARRY NIGEL**, 25 July 1953, 5307255123089, 33 Woolhope Road, Westering, Port Elizabeth, 6025; (3) 6 December 2017; (5) Hugo Trust Services, Postnet Suite 90, Private Bag X0002, Sunridge Park, 6008.

003879/2018—(2) **Van Zyl**, **Hester Johanna**, 9 October 1937, 3710090022089, Unit 5, Eeden Glen Retirement Village, Jeffrreysbay, 6330; (3) 14 July 2018; (5) PSG Trust (Pty) Ltd, represented by Dr EC Nel, PO Box 6111, Walmer, 6065.

4753/2018—(2) Ferreira, Peggy Joan, 1 January 1935, 3501010031080, 65 Fainhaven Retirement Cottages, 297 Woodmead Drive, Forest Hill, Port Elizabeth; (3) 15 July 2018; (5) RA Laing, P O Box 2812, Port Alfred.

004673/2018—(2) van der Merwe, Nolene Yvonne van der Merwe, 22 November 1940, 4011220028081, 29 Lewertjie Street, Cotswold Ext, Port Elizabeth.; (3) 20 July 2018; (5) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 27521, Greenacres, Port Elizabeth, 6057.

1868/18—(2) **LOLIWE**, **SIMILO GIBSON**, 10 October 1960, 6010105322088, 1 Avenue A, Phakamisa, King Williams Town, 5600; (3) 29 December 2016; (4) Phumla Loliwe, 1 October 1967, 6710010052080; (5) PRETORIUS ATTORNEYS, OFFICE 11D, BEACON PARK, 21 PELL STREET, BEACON BAY, 5205; (6) 30.

0000004429/2018—(2) **COOMBS**, **RAYMOND WALTER**, 15 November 1956, 5611155099087, 38 DONNELY STREET, BOOYSENS PARK, PORT ELIZABETH, 6001; (3) 3 August 2018; (4) ZENA HILDALEETHA COOMBS, 3 April 1959, 5904030121089; (5) Wynand du Preez, P O Box 34880, Newton Park, 6055.

0000004309/2018—(2) **MULLER**, **JOHANNES ULRICH**, 10 April 1927, 2704105030089, 28 BRADLEY ROAD, SUMMERSTRAND, PORT ELIZABETH, 6001; (3) 18 July 2018; (4) MARGARETHA JOHANNA MULLER, 26 January 1939, 3901260047085; (5) Wynand du Preez, P O Box 34880, Newton Park, 6055.

3693/2018—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **IZAK JOHANNES**, 26 September 1939, 3909265022086, 6 AKASIA STREET, JEFFREYS BAY, EASTERN CAPE; (3) 24 June 2018; (5) JEAN-PIERRE ROSSOUW, 7 SCHELDE STREET, JEFFREYS BAY.

001907/2018—(2) **Wink**, **Michael Daniel**, 4 April 1950, 5004045082085, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057; (3) 14 July 2018; (4) Elmarie Sophia Wink, 2 June 1959, 5906020103084; (5) Morne Fourie, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057.

003686/2017—(2) **BARNES**, **LYNETTE**, 19 December 1944, 4412190033087, HIGHVIEW FARM, MOOIPLAAS, EAST LONDON, EASTERN CAPE; (3) 26 July 2014; (5) LAILA TAMARA CONLON, 47 VINCENT ROAD, VINCENT, EAST LONDON. 000750/2015—(2) **MANGWENI**, **NOMTANDAZO**, 12 November 1960, 6011121084082, ERF NO.1076 BHISHO (TYUTYU NORTH TOWNSHIP); (3) 27 January 2015; (4) MZWANDILE JEFFREY MNGWENI, 5905175799084; (5) NOMJANA ATTORNEYS, NO.5 LANCASTER ROAD, VINCENT, EAST LONDON.

685/2003—(2) **TYEKELA**, **SISA**, 20 September 1957, 5709205220089, 65 ESTUARY DRIVE, GONUBIE, EAST LONDON; (3) 7 June 2003; (5) N.C. MJAMBA ATTORNEYS INC, 22 DURHAM STREET, ASSUMPTION CONVENT, MTHATHA.

003739/2018—(2) **NCOKAZI**, **NOLUTHANDO**, 4 February 1978, 7802040496087, OLD PEIN LOCATION, MTHATHA; (3) 10 July 2018; (5) N.C. MJAMBA ATTORNEYS INC, 22 DURHAM STREET, ASSUMPTION CONVENT, MTHATHA.

2354/2018—(2) LOMBARD, PHILIPPUS JOHANNES, 13 July 1948, 4807135006082, QUEEN MARYSTREET 15, ALIWAL NORTH, 9750; (3) 11 June 2018; (4) LEATECIA ADRIANA LOMBARD, 11 April 1950, 5004110032080; (5) PETRUS JOHANNES VORSTER, 1ST FLOOR PROVINCIAL OFFICE, CNR NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301.

4513/2018—(2) **SENEKAL**, **STEPHANUS JOHANNES LOURENS**, 11 August 1957, 5708115081088, 97 Ross Gradwell Street, Uitenhage, 6229; (3) 27 February 2007; (4) MAGDALENE SUSSANA SENEKAL, 18 October 1962, 6210180070087; (5) JENIQUE NEL, 1st Floor Bankfin Building, 76 - 78 Caledon Street, Uitenhage, 6229 / P O Box 1152, Uitenhage, 6230.

3108/2018—(2) SPRINGBOK, ZIMISELE ARON, 22 November 1951, 5111225251081, 1732 MBOLWENI LOCATION, FORT BEAUFORT, 5720; (3) 24 November 2017; (5) BRENDA CAMPBELL ATTORNEYS, P O BOX 3, GRAHAMSTOWN, 6140.

001816/2018—(2) **Mini**, **Phindiwe Gladys**, 17 February 1957, 5702170509083, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057; (3) 27 February 2018; (5) Morne Fourie, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057.

002427/2018—(2) **Sihoyiya**, **Fezile Patrick**, 23 March 1965, 6503235691083, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057; (3) 16 April 2018; (4) Ntombomzi Daphney Sihoyiya, 22 May 1972, 7205220668089; (5) Morne Fourie, Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057.

002539/2018—(2) **BRADFIELD**, **SHIRLEY MEMORY**, 29 April 1944, 4404295003081, STORMFONTEIN FARM, DORDRECHT; (3) 13 March 2018; (5) ANDREW IVAN GEORGE ALT, 19 GREY STREET, QUEENSTOWN, 5319.

002810/2018—(2) **HLANJWA**, **MZINGISI NORMAN**, 8 June 1945, 4506085124081, ERF 153, ELLIOT STREET, COFIMVABA; (3) 2 July 2018; (5) LAURENE SAHD, 19 GREY STREET, QUEENSTOWN, 5319.

001440/2018—(2) **MFENE**, **LUVUYO**, 10 April 1972, 7204105648084, 1389 NU 10, MDANTSANE; (3) 24 January 2018; (5) NCUMISA NOMFUNDO NONGOGO, 7 TECOMA STREET, BEREA, EAST LONDON; (6) 30 DAYS.

## FREE STATE / VRYSTAAT

7694/2018—(2) **COETZEE**, **CHRISTO**, 11 July 1945, 4507115002081, 104 STUART STREET, HARRISMITH, FREE STATE PROVINCE; (3) 25 August 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) ZELDA COETZEE, COETZEE-ENGELBRECHT INC, 51A STUART STREET, P O BOX 729, HARRISMITH, 9880; (6) 30 DAYS.

5499/2018—(2) **PIETERSEN**, **MARIA JOHANNA**, 7 October 1929, 2910070057086, ONS TUISTE, LAVENDER AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) 17 June 2018; (5) EUGENE GOUWS, 7 COLLINS ROAD, ARBORETUM, BLOEMFONTEIN.

7891/2018—(2) **JANKOWITZ**, **MARTHA ALETTA**, 15 April 1935, 3504150064085, SUSAAR STRAAT 35, NAUDEVILLE, WELKOM; (3) 31 Augustus 2018; (5) JOHAN KAREL FREDERIK JANKOWITZ, P/A KERKSTRAAT 17, PARYS, 9585.

7903/2018—(2) **DU PLOOY**, **ERICK**, 11 Desember 1942, 4212115073089, SUSANHOF WOONSTEL NR. 3, FOCHSTRAAT 3, PARYS, 9585; (3) 30 Augustus 2018; (5) EBENHAèZER KRIEK, P/A KERKSTRAAT 17, PARYS, 9585.

7316/2018—(2) **Stofberg**, **Christoffel Johannes**, 6 April 1937, 3704065036083, 53 Davin Street, Bultfontein, Free State; (3) 29 July 2018; (5) Tracy Unsworth as Nominee of FNB Trust Services (Pty) Ltd Port Elizabeth, 16 Newton Street, Newton Park, Port Elizabeth, 6057.

007507/2018—(2) Van den Berg (Born Geel), Maria Magrietha, 17 December 1943, 4312170052083, Ons Gryse Jeug Old-Age-Home, Van Eck Street, Sasolburg; (3) 20 June 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Stabilitas Board of Executors (Pty) Ltd, Stabilitas Chambers, 3rd Floor, 265 Kent Avenue, Ferndale, Randburg.

12098/2008—(2) **MOFOKENG**, **MOFOLO DAVID**, 28 September 1969, 6909285620080, 4557 FOURIESTREET, BOHLOKONG, BETHLEHEM; (3) 15 April 2008; (4) MAPULENG MARGARETH MOFOKENG, 15 April 1980, 8004150506081; (5) BREYTENBACH MAVUCO INC, 12 UNION STREET, BETHLEHEM.

7155/2017—(2) **DE BEER, ANTHONIE JOHANNES**, 27 May 1956, 5605275027085, NARSING STR 1, DWARSKERSBOS; (3) 13 July 2017; (5) Maree & Bernard Attorneys en NICOLAS PETRUS MAREE, 35 Van Zyl str, Hoopstad, 9479; (6) 30.

005244/2018—(2) Beneke, Susara Johanna Catharina Beatrix, 12 Desember 1926, 2612120006085, Voortrekkerstraat, Reitz, 9810; (3) 16 Junie 2018; (5) Christie van Wyk, Sarel Cilliersstraat 26, Reitz, 9810.

007539/2018—(2) Khokho, Khobane Philemon Khokho, 7 October 1946, 4610075155087, 5 Lechwe Avenue, Fauna, Bloemfontein, 9301; (3) 3 June 2018; (4) Sylvia Rejoice Olebile Khokho, 4 September 1951, 5109040547089; (5) Anja Struwig, FNB Fiduciary (Pty) LTD, PO Box 12619, Brandhof, 9324.

009420/2017—(2) **COETZEE**, **JACO VAN HEERDEN**, 29 Junie 1984, 8406295007083, 19 FRONEMAN STRAAT, REITZ,9810; (3) 28 Januarie 2017; (5) MARTHINUS BLIGNAUT, SAREL CILLIERSSTRAAT 29, REITZ, 9810, POSBUS 6 REITZ 9810.

007744/2018—(2) **Bahmann**, **Colleen Mary**, 13 Desember 1946, 4612130070087, Besembos Straat 84, Pellissier, Bloemfontein; (3) 27 Augustus 2018; (5) De Villiers Prokureurs, Dealeweg 89, Dan Pienaar, Bloemfontein, 9301.

7464/2018—(2) **LOMBARD**, **ANTONIE JACOBUS**, 1 Desember 1936, 3612015026080, SALL YMARTIN AFTREE-OORD 423, MULLERSTRAAT 13, PARYS, 9585; (3) 23 Augustus 2018; (5) MARIA ELIZABETH LOMBARD, P/A KERKSTRAAT 17, PARYS, 9585.

7661/2018—(2) **DENNER**, **ELIZABETH MAGDALENA MARTINA**, 17 September 1931, 3109170067082, RUS-VIR-MY-SIEL, KOKSTRAAT, ST HELENA, WELKOM, 9460; (3) 26 Junie 2018; (5) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, ABSA STREEKKANTOOR, H/V NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY, BRANDWAG BLOEMFONTEIN.

4064/2018—(2) **Fraser**, **Aloisia Gertraud**, 30 June 1923, 2306300010088, 1 Hajo Brauer Street, Swakopmund; (3) 5 September 2017; (5) Old Mutual Trust, P.O. Box 12124, Brandhof, 9324.

4906/2017—(2) MASUKA, KUNENE ABRAHAM, 21 July 1935, 3507215227084, 2672 PHOMOLONG, MAOKENG, KROONSTAD; (3) 27 May 2017; (5) BOTHA ATTORNEYS, P.O. BOX 250, KROONSTAD.

4132/2018—(2) **CRONJE**, **ESAIAS RENIER**, 23 June 1946, 4606235003084, DE VILLIERS STR 20, FRANKFORT, 9830; (3) 12 March 2018; (5) ANDRIES JOHANNES RICHTER, 11 STRYDOM STREET, FRANKFORT, 9830.

7919/2018—(2) **PIENAAR**, **MARIE ELIZABETH**, 28 May 1951, 5105280161086, PREMISES LV20, THEUNISSEN; (3) 3 September 2018; (5) BEZUIDENHOUTS: FOR ATTENTION RONEL EBERSOHN, 104 KELLNER STREET, WESTDENE, BLEOMFONTEIN.

FS007626/2018—(2) **Van den Berg**, **Christiaan Regenaald**, 5 Maart 1953, 5303055097086, 7 Viljoenstraat, Frankfort 9830; (3) 22 Augustus 2018; (4) Johanna Dorathea van den Berg, 22 Oktober 1955, 5510220033081; (5) Johanna Dorathea van den Berg, Strydomstraat 11, Posbus 7, Frankfort 9830.

007841/2018—(2) Van Niekerk, Petrus Albertus, 15 Junie 1937, 3706155001083, Plaas Susannasrus, Reitz, 9810; (3) 8 September 2018; (5) Willem Stephanus Botha, 1ste Vloer, Nedbank Gebou, Pres. Boshoffstraat 17, Bethlehem, 9701.

007887/2018—(2) **van der Bank**, **Pieter George**, 5 Februarie 1949, 4902055100088, Plaas Sonskyn, Tweespruit; (3) 27 Julie 2018; (5) EE Pohl, Symington & de Kok, Posbus 12012, Brandhof 9324.

008006/2018—(2) **Daniel**, **Paris Rorke**, 5 Januarie 1965, 6501055136080, Kokstraat 58, St Helena, Welkom; (3) 23 Augustus 2018; (5) EE Pohl, Symington & de Kok, Posbus 12012, Brandhof, 9324.

7564/2018—(2) MÖHRING, URSULA MARTA HULDA, 9 November 1935, 3511090058184, 3A GOLDSMITH PLACE, KROONSTAD, 9499; (3) 29 Augustus 2018; (5) IWANDI MALHERBE-NORVAL, NORVAL & CO INC, 44a BRAND STREET, KROONSTAD 9499.

007153/2018—(2) KELLERMAN, SUSANNA JOHANNA JACOBA KELLERMAN, 23 October 1932, 3210230030084, STRIATA VERSORGINGSOORD, UNIVERSITAS, BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) 19 July 2018; (5) LIEBENBERG, MALAN, LIEZEL HORN INC, P.O. BOX 35737, MENLOPARK, 0102.

6224/2018—(2) Motsamai, Florina Tankiso, 12 April 1948, 4804120741088, 4938 Bloemside 2, Bloemfontein, Free State Province; (3) 10 June 2016; (5) Frank Stephen Truter, 96 Charles Street, Bloemfontein, 9301.

005429/2018—(2) Claassens, Anna Maria, 27 Desember 1925, 2512270046081, Cloc In Dienssentrum vir Bejaardes, Clocolan, 9735; (3) 8 November 2017; (5) Mnr Gert Jonker Botha, Du Toit Louw Botha Ing, Posbus 11, Ficksburg, 9730.

7900/2018—(2) **DU PREEZ, JOHANNES ANDRIES STEPHANUS**, 15 Desember 1956, 5612155004085, MENELLSTRAAT 5, SASOLBURG, 1947; (3) 9 Julie 2018; (4) GERDA DU PREEZ, 3 Februarie 1958, 5802030004083; (5) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, ABSA STREEKKANTOOR, H/V NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY, BRANDWAG BLOEMFONTEIN.

6280/2018—(2) **LE ROUX**, **HENDRIK JACOBUS**, 2 Januarie 1937, 3701025059080, BAYSWATER CARE, 24 MONSWEG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; (3) 14 Julie 2018; (4) MARIA GERTRUIDA LE ROUX, 13 Junie 1942, 4206130048084; (5) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, ABSA STREEKKANTOOR, H/V NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY, BRANDWAG BLOEMFONTEIN.

007322/2018—(2) **de Swardt**, **Giliomi Jacobus**, 5 April 1947, 4704055009081, 17 Louw Street, Boshoff, 8340; (3) 11 July 2018; (5) Anja Struwig, FNB Fiduciary (Pty) LTD, PO Box 12619, Brandhof, 9324.

007514/2018—(2) **Schutte**, **Philippus Jacobus Wilhelmus Schutte**, 10 September 1938, 3809105024088, 37 Delver Street, Delverhoff7, Parys, 9585; (3) 18 June 2018; (4) Gladys Isobel Schutte, 12 March 1945, 4503120032080; (5) Kogilan Arumugam, FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, First Place Bloemfontein, 174 Nelson Madela Drive, Westdene, Bloemfontein, 9300.

4363/2016—(2) HARVEST, MARIA DINONO, 17 May 1964, 6405170239086, 6 VALPRO MANSIONS, HARRISON STREET, DOORN, WELKOM, 9459; (3) 8 January 2016; (4) N/A N/A; (5) WALTER DU TOIT, 101A TULBAGH HOUSE, C/O TULBAGH & HEEREN STREET, WELKOM, 9459.

1169/2018—(2) **SHEKOE**, **GLYN ISAAC SHEKOE**, 15 September 1947, 4709155342084, 3479 MOKHOMO STREET THABONG WELKOM FREE STATE; (3) 18 October 2017; (5) MOTAUNG ATTORNEYS, 2A HARRY SMITH STREET, WAVERLEY, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300.

7646/2018—(2) **Stolze**, **Rudolf Gustav**, 23 Julie 1940, 4007235042083, Loeriestraat 11, Gariepdam; (3) 5 Augustus 2018; (5) Millers Ingelyf, Beaconhuis, Meadestraat 123, George.

006698/2018—(2) **PHOHLELA**, **MPHO VICTORIA**, 22 October 1970, 7010220329082, 22 NATHAN STREET, BUITESIG BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) 14 June 2018; (5) PETRUS JOHANNES VORSTER, 1ST FLOOR PROVINCIAL OFFICE, CNR NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301.

5740/2018—(2) **Du Pisani**, **Jacobus Christiaan**, 28 November 1949, 4911285017087, Campbell Street 2, Viljoenskroon 9520; (3) 9 June 2018; (5) Eugene Johannes Jacobus Geyser, PO Box 101 Viljoenskroon 9520; (6) 30.

7148/2018—(2) **DUMINY**, **ANNA DOROTHEA JOHANNA SUSANNA**, 10 February 1930, 3002100020083, HUIS SORGVRY, REITZ, FREE STATE PROVINCE; (3) 6 August 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) JACOB COENRAAD DE CLERK, c/o JC DE CLERK ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 212, CLARENS, 9707.

003133/2018—(2) **MADIKWE**, **POGISHO ZACHARIA**, 16 March 1954, 5403165544082, 182 BOIKETLO STREET, BOLOKANANG, PETRUSBURG, 9932; (3) 6 March 2018; (4) LENAH MADIKWE, 23 February 1958, 5802230128088; (5) WERNER VERMAAK, NO 7 WALDORF GEBOU/BUILDING, ELIZABETH STREET, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300.

10973/2017—(2) **KOCK**, **NTHABISENG JULIA**, 23 September 1941, 4109230292083, 30 TULIP STREET, HEIDEDAL, BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) 31 May 2017; (4) PIETER DANIEL KOCK, 15 November 1947, 4711155153081; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, ABSA PROVINCIAL BUILDING, C/O NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY STREETS, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN.

010313/2017—(2) **RAMOKONGOANE**, **TISETSANG EMMANUEL**, 17 February 1959, 5902175707084, 2182 FLAMINGO PARK, MANYATSENG, LADYBRAND, 9745; (3) 16 October 2017; (4) VOLAZA LYDIA ETHRELDA RAMOKONGOANE, 3 February 1966, 6602030299082; (5) WERNER VERMAAK, NO 7 WALDORF GEBOU/BUILDING, ELIZABETH STREET, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300.

6993/2018—(2) **VAN DER SPUY**, **MELT HENDRIK**, 1 January 1944, 4401015015080, 3 VAN COLLER STREET; (3) 11 July 2018; (5) KAREN LOTTER, SANLAM BUILDING, 163 NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301.

## **KWAZULU-NATAL**

011693/2018—(2) **PATEL**, **DEVI**, 12 July 1934, 3407120087089, 24 IMPALA DRIVE, MOBENI HEIGHTS, DURBAN; (3) 24 May 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) ATTORNEYS T C MEHTA AND COMPANY, 216 SEVENTH AVENUE, OFF LILIAN NGOYI ROAD, MORNINGSIDE, DURBAN.

012828/2018—(2) **Robertson**, **Rita**, 29 January 1955, 5501290145087, 168 Katonkel Avenue, Newlands East, Durban; (3) 6 April 2017; (4) - -, -; (5) Tamara Genevieve Williams, 168 Katonkel Avenue, Newlands East, Durban; (6) -.

008270/2018—(2) **Pillai**, **Narainsamy**, 6 June 1936, 3606065047087, 24 Ivy Road, Stanger Manor, Stanger, KwaZulu-Natal; (3) 3 April 2018; (4) Pillai Thangamma, 25 February 1939, 3902250118084; (5) B.G. Singh and Company, 83 Mahatma Gandhi Street, P.O. BOX 907, Stanger, 4450; (6) -.

008961/2018—(2) **Pillay**, **Calvin**, 9 February 1974, 7402095255080, 51 Foxon Street, Gingindlovu, KwaZulu-Natal; (3) 28 February 2018; (4) Pillay Nisha, 21 March 1977, 7703210245082; (5) B.G. Singh and Company, 83 Mahatma Gandhi Street, P.O. BOX 907, Stanger, 4450; (6) -.

3686/2017DBN—(2) **MOODLEY**, **DHEVANA**, 30 January 1952, 5201300129086, 34 HIMANDRA ROAD, NAGINA PHASE 1, MARAINHILL; (3) 3 September 2013; (4) SIVANATHAN GOVINDSAMY MOODLEY, 14 October 1943, 4310145107081; (5) SIVANATHAN GOVINDSAMY MOODLEY, 34 HIMANDRA ROAD, NAGINA PHASE 1, MARAINHILL.

6528/18/PMB—(2) KALLIAS, ELLEN JEANETTE KALLIAS, 9 June 1949, 4906090078084, 91 VICTORIA ROAD, NEWCASTLE; (3) 14 August 2017; (4) NICOLAOS KALLIAS, 10 May 1941, 4105105066180; (5) GROENEWALD ATTORNEYS, 41 VICTORIA ROAD, NEWCASTLE, 2940; (6) N/A.

011696/2018—(2) **FRIEDRICHS**, **MAUREEN PATRICIA**, 5 June 1939, 3906050067086, 24 KINLEY PLACE, WESTVILLE, 3629; (3) 18 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) MORRIS PARKER FULLER, P O BOX 571, WESTVILLE, 3630; (6) 30.

4514/2018/PMB—(2) SINTSHURAN, RANJITH, 15 February 1950, 5002155171086, 47 KALLAPPA ROAD, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 11 January 1995; (4) GOURIE MANIE SINTSHURAN, 17 September 1948, 4809170616080; (5) REEON SINTSHURAN, 122 MARS CRESCENT, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201.

4282/2018/PMB—(2) **SINTSHURAN**, **GOURIE MANIE**, 17 September 1948, 4809170616080, 47 KALLAPPA ROAD, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 16 July 2011; (5) REEON SINTSHURAN, 122 MARS CRESCENT, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201.

011490/2018—(2) **Davis**, **Patrick**, 8 September 1934, 3409085012086, Eenheid 323, Margate Aftree-Oord, Margate, 4280; (3) 17 Julie 2018; (5) Willem Stephanus Botha, 1ste Vloer, Nedbank Gebou, Pres. Boshoffstraat 17, Bethlehem, 9701.

015182/2017—(2) **SURJUA**, **BOJRAJ**, 15 September 1937, 3709155093084, 76 Ritz Road, Nirvana Hills, Pinetown; (3) 8 November 2016; (4) BIDHAWATHI SURJUA, 30 August 1939, 3908300083087; (5) BIDHAWATHI SURJUA, 76 Ritz Road, Nirvana Hills, Pinetown.

10648/2018—(2) **Nair**, **Vasendran**, 13 March 1981, 8103135202087, 40 Fernlea Road, Sunningdale; (3) 17 April 2018; (5) T.Giyapersad Incoporated, Unit 120 Aldrovande Palace, 6 Jubilee Grove, Umhlanga Ridge.

8853/2018—(2) **ABDOOL SATAR**, **SOOLIMAN**, 26 December 1941, 4112265034081, 5 NONOTI AVENUE, UNIT 2 TWIN PALMS, MUSGRAVE ROAD, DURBAN; (3) 6 March 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LARSON FALCONER HASSAN PARSEE INC., 93 RICHEFOND CIRCLE, RIDGESIDE OFFICE PARK, UMHLANGA ROCKS.

006393/2018—(2) **Woodroffe**, **Pamela Louise Sarah**, 3 February 1930, 3002030047081, 36 Mare Street, Howick, 3290; (3) 28 June 2018; (5) McGlashan McKeown Inc., P O Box 59, Hillcrest, 3650.

6320/2018—(2) **Oosthuizen**, **Frederik Smartenryk**, 16 December 1933, 3312165061082, Blesbok Street, Ladysmith, 3370; (3) 29 June 2018; (4) Susan Oosthuizen, 14 July 1937, 3707140056083; (5) Susan Oosthuizen, Box 126, Ladysmith, 3370.

6063/2018—(2) **Wood**, **John Melville Hellier**, 19 July 1930, 3007195032083, 24B Buller Road, Ladysmith, 3370; (3) 17 August 2018; (5) Ian Wallace Gracie, Box 126, Ladysmith, 3370.

6678/2018—(2) **PASCOE**, **FRANK DIGGORY**, 28 March 1939, 3903285026086, 128 Main Street, Eshowe 3815; (3) 24 July 2018; (5) c/o J Leslie Smith & Co, 332 Jabu Ndlovu Street, P O Box 297, Pietermaritzburg, 3201, PO Box 297, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3200; (6) 30.

011672/2018DBN—(2) RAMAUTAR, SILOCHNA, 12 October 1942, 4201120093083, 105 HIPPO ROAD, SEA COW LAKE, 4051; (3) 18 December 2017; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) HENWOOD BRITTER AND CANEY, 5TH FLOOR, 6 DURBAN CLUB PLACE, OFF SMITH STREET, DURBAN, 4001.

5621/2013/PMB—(2) MHLONGO, ABEDNEGO MBUYISENI SAKHISENI, 31 October 1974, 7410315518088, NO 19 HJ VAN ECK DRIVE, AMAJUBA PARK, NEWCASTLE; (3) 24 May 2009; (4) SIBONISIWE MBALENHLE MHLONGO, 12 August 1976, 7608120303089; (5) DBM ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 117 NEWCASTLE 2940; (6) 30.

007627/2018—(2) BARCLAY, JEFFERY JAMES, 5 June 1943, 4306205053082, 26 HILLCREST COUNTRY RETIREMENT ESTATE, COUNTRY LANE, HILLCREST; (3) 11 January 2018; (4) DEBORAH SUSAN BARCLAY, 14 September 1950, 5009140022084; (5) BROOKES ATTORNEYS, 2 DIAS BLOCK, FAIRWAY GREEN, 3 ABREY ROAD, KLOOF...

006574/2018/PMB—(2) **BAKER**, **ROYDEN LYALL**, 7 Oktober 1932, 3210075001083, 14 OLIVIER DRIVE, UVONGO; (3) 6 Augustus 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) IAN SALEEM KALIL EXECUTOR, GROUND FLOOR MARGATE COURT ARCADE, MARINE DRIVE, MARGATE, KWAZULU NATAL.

6723/2018—(2) McDONALD, PETER, 26 August 1943, 4308265065089, 145 ADELAAR ROAD EASTWOOD PIETERMARITZBURG; (3) 26 August 2018; (4) MARGARET McDONALD, 5 July 1950, 5007050082080; (5) Tatham Wilkes Attorneys, 200 HOOSEN HAFFEJEE STREET PIETERMARITZBURG; (6) 30.

12429/2018DBN—(2) NAIDOO, DHANALUTCHMI, 31 October 1946, 4610310133089, 29 BILBERRY AVENUE, CROSSMOOR, CHATSWORTH,4092; (3) 19 February 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) LUTCHMIAH NAIDU, 45 ARNOLD ROAD, SPRINGFIELD, DURBAN; (6) 30 DAYS.

005876-2018-PMB—(2) **MOODLEY**, **PRITHIDEVI**, 26 November 1931, 3111260066081, 37 BELMONT CRESCENT, NEWHOLMES, PIETERMARITZBURG 3201; (3) 1 August 2018; (5) THUMBY RADHAKRISHNAN MOODLEY, 37 BELMONT CRESCENT, NEWHOLMES, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (6) 30 DAYS.

6828/2017/PMB—(2) **Singh**, **Maniraj**, 3 March 1969, 6903035125086, 66 Executive Drive; Orient Heights; Pietermaritzburg 3201; (3) 1 September 2017; (4) Keshnee Singh, 12 April 1971, 710412-248086; (5) Keshnee Devi Singh, 66 Executive Drive; Orient Heights; Pietermaritzburg 3201.

013241/2018DBN—(2) **LORETZ**, **PHILLIPUS MARTINUS PIENAAR**, 7 February 1940, 4002075028086, FLAT 30, INYANGA, MTWALUME; (3) 8 April 2018; (4) HENRIETTA WILHELMINA CATHARINA LORETS, 15 July 1951, 5107150090080; (5) Attorney S J Haskins, P O Box 119 Mtwalume 4186.

013147/2018—(2) **SINGH**, **THILAGAM**, 17 January 1965, 6501170466081, 3 WOODCASTLE CLOSE, NEWLANDS WEST; (3) 7 September 1998; (4) RAJESH SINGH, 27 September 1959, 5909275025085; (5) RAJESH SINGH, 3 WOODCASTLE CLOSE, NEWLANDS WEST.

1635/2017—(2) MAPHUMULO, NTOMBIFIKILE EVIDENCE, 10 October 1972, 7210100590080, 7899 BETANIA, WARD 24, IZOTSHA; (3) 20 September 2016; (5) P J Fourie, Barry Botha & Breytenbach Incorporated 16 Bisset Street Port Shepstone. 5555/2018—(2) MZILA, MILDRED NOMUSA, 23 June 1968, 6806230693081, 42 LANGFORD ROAD, WESTGATE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 13 June 2018; (4) MZILA MBONGENI SAMSON, 26 June 1965, 6506265566083; (5) Cajee Setsubi Chetty Incorporated, 195 Boshoff Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201.

006529/2018/PMB—(2) **WALTERS**, **OWEN RICHARD**, 25 September 1939, 3909255026089, AMBERVALLEY, UNIT 623, HOWICK, 3290; (3) 3 June 2018, 4609250091083; (5) COLENBRANDER INC, 28 HILTON AVENUE, P O BOX 456, HILTON, 3245.

5189/2015DBN—(2) EMMANUEL, JEREMY ARON, 6 June 1976, 7606065111087, 29 KABELJOU ROAD ZEEKOE VALLEI; (3) 26 November 2014; (4) MERISE CAROL-ANNE EMMANUEL, 30 December 1979, 7912300031084; (5) MADELEYN KRUGER, C/O SOLOMON MAHLANGU DR & DISSELBOOM AVE, WAPADRAND, PRETORIA EAST; (6) 30. 005950/2018—(2) PERUMAL, DOLLY, 11 August 1943, 4308110109082, 184 GRAY PARK ROAD, BLUFF, DURBAN; (3) 9 January 2018; (5) MARK ANTHONY PERUMAL, 52 STABLEFORD ROAD, GROSVENOR, 4052.

7247/2011DBN—(2) **BELL**, **GILLIAN DAWN**, 17 May 1978, 7805170151083, 23 LYME ROAD MUSGRAVE DURBAN; (3) 26 March 2011; (4) JASON JOHN BELL, 26 November 1978, 7811265162084; (5) JASON JOHN BELL, 23 LYME ROAD MUSGRAVE DURBAN; (6) 30 DAYS.

007995/2018 DBN—(2) **GOVENDER**, **VIRATHAPUSHANAM**, 11 August 1948, 4808110114081, FARM KRUISFONTEIN, UPPER TONGAAT; (3) 19 April 2018; (4) MADHURAY GOVNDER, 19 October 1946, 4610195127081; (5) YUVASHNEE GOVENDER, RAMRACHIASINGH CHAMBERS, 407 LENA AHRENS ROAD, GLENWOOD, DURBAN.

013328/2018/DBN—(2) Zarge, Erich Gustave Frederick, 28 January 1929, 2901285033087, White Rock, Surrey, British Columbia, Canada; (3) 27 April 2018; (5) Aidan Maurice Fayle, 1 Nollsworth Crescent, La Lucia, Durban.

13094/2018DBN—(2) **KISTEN**, **SHUNMUGAM**, 15 September 1952, 5209155227087, 71 BARKFERN ROAD, REDFERN, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 28 August 2018; (4) ROOKMONEY KISTEN, 1 September 1961, 6109010696089; (5) MESSRS R. MAHARAJ AND COMPANY INCORPORATED, P.O. BOX 60353, PHOENIX, 4068; (6) 30 DAYS.

4461/2013/PMB—(2) Mariemuthoo, Gengamma, 11 January 2018, 4001110090085, 370 Rupar Crescent, Orient Heights, Pietermaritzburg; (3) 11 November 2008; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) Parvathie Munsami, 190 Masukwana Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201.

004491/2018—(2) **Kajee**, **Amod Ebrahim**, 28 March 1935, 3503305046088, 83 Khan Road,Raisethorpe,Pietermaritzbu rg; (3) 28 March 2018; (4) Firozabibi Kajee, 24 October 1944, 4410240040086; (5) Ashleen Bagwandeen, 190 Masukwana Str eet,Pietermaritzburg,3201.

011491/2018/DBN—(2) **Massyn**, **Marsha**, 11 May 1952, 5205110033081, 1237 Shad Street, Leisure Bay, Port Edwards; (3) 2 July 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, Private Bag 54319, Durban, 4000; (6) 30.

12777/2018—(2) **Kathrada**, **Hoosen**, 23 February 1929, 2902235058083, 19 Londonderry Crescent, Marino Heights, Durban, 4001; (3) 4 September 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) M Jagot, No.5 Arundel Close, Kingsmead Office Park, Kingsmead, Durban 4001.

8569/2018—(2) **Myeni**, **Doris Gloria**, 20 June 1972, 7206200986087, Portion 2 of ERF 56 of Moseley Park, Pinetown; (3) 1 June 2018; (4) Bellingham Wiseman Myeni, 13 July 1972, 7207135615080; (5) Thembeka Mdunge & Associates, Suite 1101, 11 Floor, Salisbury Centre, Tower B, 347 Dr. Pixley Ka Seme (West) Street, Durban, 4001; (6) 30 days.

004892/2018—(2) **DLAMUKA**, **PATRICK MZOKHONA**, 1 July 1966, 6607015605088, 10774, ISIZINDA ROAD, ST WENDOLINS, PINETOWN; (3) 4 April 2018; (5) MKHIZE MIYA INC, MOOR HOUSE, SUITE 2, 137 JAN HOFMEYER ROAD, WESTVILLE, 3630; (6) 30.

6750/2018—(2) **SMITH, RONALD TREVOR**, 28 March 1933, 3303285041088, 39 RONAN ROAD, LA LUCIA, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) 9 August 2018; (5) PETER BROWN, Suite 3, Block A, 21 Cascades Crescent, Chase Valley, Pietermaritzburg, Kwazulu-Natal; (6) 30.

12457/2018DBN—(2) **Richmond**, **Bridget Jane**, 11 August 1955, 5508110016083, 31 Robert Herrick Avenue, Westville, 3629; (3) 7 March 2018; (4) Michael John Richmond, 18 November 1956, 5611185037081; (5) GDLK Attorneys, 7 Greathead Lane, Pinetown 3610.

002536/2018—(2) **Zimema, Nontuthuzelo Maureen**, 13 August 1958, 5808130827083, 99 Pitcairn Road, Carrington Heights, Durban, KwaZulu-Natal; (3) 20 December 2017; (4) Unmarried; (5) Maudlina Mdakane C/O Thapelo Lizwi Mndaweni Attorneys, 408 Doone House, 4th Floor, 379 Anton Lembede Street, Durban, 4001.

012225/2018—(2) **Johnston**, **Kenneth Gilchrist**, 21 April 1941, 4104215051182, 19 Ocean Villa, 8 Ocean Way, Umhlanga Rocks; (3) 21 July 2018; (5) Christopher Stuart Finlay, 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia, 4051.

16191/2006 DBN—(2) **NAIDOO**, **NAGANAH**, 14 July 1931, 3107145073086, 07 HARMONY ROAD, SILVERGLEN, CHATSWORTH, DURBAN; (3) 5 November 2005; (4) MARIAMMA NAIDOO, 8 April 1936, 3604080178086; (5) FATHIMA D RAJAH & COMPANY, 9 BISHOP ROAD, MORNINGSIDE, DURBAN 4001.

012222/2018—(2) **Tinkler**, **Claude Douglas**, 13 February 1932, 3202135022084, 30 Impala Park, Almond Road, Winklespruit; (3) 17 June 2018; (5) Christopher Stuart Finlay, 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia, 4051.

0131142018—(2) Maharaj, Eshwardutt, 15 August 1941, 4108155135087, 5 Hanuman Street Harinagar Shallcross KZN 4093; (3) 16 April 2018; (5) Madhueshwaree Maharaj, 20 Saturn Road Woodside Westville 3629.

7060/2015/PMB—(2) MTHIYANE, PHUMZILE MILDRED, 8 September 1952, 5209080659081, 2173 MNGOMEZULU ROAD, IMBALI, PIETERMARITZBURG; (3) 10 August 2015; (4) N/A (WIDOWED) N/A; (5) J BUDREE AND ASSOCIATES, 21 PRINCE ALFRED STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (6) 30.

12991/2018DBN—(2) **Madden**, **Rodrick Joseph**, 16 January 1946, 4601165008187, 5 Pastoll Road, Pinetown 3610; (3) 29 June 2018; (4) Mary Heather Madden, 15 October 1945, 4510150003188; (5) GDLK Attorneys, 7 Greathead Lane, Pinetown, 3610.

004491/2018—(2) **Kajee**, **Amod Ebrahim**, 28 March 1935, 3503305046088, 83 Khan Road,Raisethorpe,Pietermaritzbu rg; (3) 28 March 2018; (4) Firozabibi Kajee, 24 October 1944, 4410240040086; (5) Ashleen Bagwandeen, 190 Masukwana Str eet,Pietermaritzburg,3201.

4461/2013/PMB—(2) Mariemuthoo, Gengamma, 11 January 2018, 4001110090085, 370 Rupar Crescent, Orient Heights, Pietermaritzburg; (3) 11 November 2008; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) Parvathie Munsami, 190 Masukwana Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201.

006725/2018—(2) **KEMP**, **MARY VIOLET**, 27 April 1928, 2804270066080, Garden Grove, St Thomas Road, Berea, Durban, 4001; (3) 21 July 2018; (5) ROBIN ANTHONY KEMP, BAKER TILLY MORRISON MURRAY P O BOX 1098 WESTVILLE 3630.

006848/2018/PMB—(2) **Van Blerk, Izak Jacob Joubert**, 17 September 1938, 3809175005082, 13 Bushbuck Avenue, Hutten Heights, Newcastle, 2940; (3) 7 September 2018; (4) Joan Van Blerk, 26 March 1942, 4203260002080; (5) N.T Oosthuizen, c/o Lee Oosthuizen & Smith Inc, 60 Gemsbok Avenue, Hutten Heights, Newcastle, 2940.

013058/2018—(2) HARRIS, WINWOOD DAVIS, 15 September 1947, 4709155065081, 92 MILWAY STANGER KWA ZULU NATAL; (3) 10 August 2018; (5) Yasmin Bibi Basha, P O BOX 4130, THE SQUARE, UMHLANGA ,4320.

013138/2018 DBN—(2) **LAWRENCE**, **GLEN EDWARD**, 4 October 1936, 3610045046086, 64 Lamont Road, Glenwood, Durban 4001 KZN; (3) 21 August 2018; (5) Duncan Andrew Turner and Ingrid Vivienne Angus, 3B The Ridge, 8 Torsvale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge, 4019.

013468/2018/DBN—(2) **Hickman, Cynthia Anne**, 17 June 1930, 3006170053080, Kloof Rest Home, 40 Abelia Road, Kloof; (3) 26 July 2018; (5) Aidan Maurice Fayle, 1 Nollsworth Crescent, La Lucia, Durban.

6788/2018/PMB—(2) **Gumbi**, **Grammar Mphumeleli**, 22 February 1965, 6502225670081, 7 Spoor Street, Vryheid, KZN; (3) 20 August 2018; (4) Welile Nomusa Gumbi, 4 August 1981, 8108040768080; (5) Cox & Partners Attorneys, P O Box 5, Vryheid, 3100; (6) 30.

015604/2017/DBN—(2) **MUNISAMY**, **CHITRA**, 1 May 1952, 5205015202088, 38 BADRUDEEN ROAD, NORTHDALE, PITERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 22 April 2017; (4) GONAM MUNISAMY, 31 January 1953, 5301310735086; (5) YUGANDRIE MAHARAJ AND ASSOCIATES, 280 JABU NDLOVU STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (6) 30 DAYS.

006527/2018—(2) **Nundlall**, **Harilall**, 15 January 1939, 3901155110089, 14 Pine Street, Greytown, 3250.; (3) 6 July 2018; (4) Lalitha Nundlall, 20 June 1951, 5106200224053; (5) Thomas Dandridge Diaz, PO Box 13527, Cascades, 3202..

10300/2018 DBN—(2) **SEPHILALL**, **DORRY**, 2 October 1947, 4710025096082, 47 WILLOW CLOSE TRENANCE PARK VERULAM; (3) 28 May 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) VENI MOODLEY & ASSOCIATES, 6B RUSSOM STREET.

12723/2016(DBN)—(2) **Kumalo**, **Ivy**, 1 January 1935, 3501012087080, ?????; (3) 9 August 2016; (5) MEUMANN WHITE ATTORNEYS, PO Box 50171, Musgrave, 4062; (6) 30.

6873/2018/PMB—(2) MABASO, PRAISEGOD VUKANI, 15 October 1967, 6710155512088, 1264 UNIT BB, IMBALI, PIETERMARITZBURG, KZN; (3) 12 September 2018; (4) PHILISIWE MATIA MABASO, 30 December 1977, 7712300290080; (5) SIVA CHETTY AND COMPANY, 378 LONGMARKET STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG.

009314/2018 DBN—(2) **Cousins**, **Terence Michael**, 27 July 1951, 5107275058087, 17 Ridge Road, Amanzimtoti, 4126; (3) 1 June 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Christopher Stuart Finlay, 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia, 4051.

008876/2018—(2) **Saggerson**, **Hilda**, 8 May 1924, 2405080010084, The Camphors Care Centre, 30 Fischer Road, Hillcrest, 3650; (3) 23 April 2018; (4) n/a n/a; (5) Christopher Stuart Finlay, 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia, 4051.

011672/2018DBN—(2) **RAMAUTAR**, **SILOCHNA**, 12 October 1942, 4201120093083, 105 HIPPO ROAD, SEA COW LAKE, 4051; (3) 18 December 2017; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) HENWOOD BRITTER AND CANEY, 5TH FLOOR, 6 DURBAN CLUB PLACE, OFF SMITH STREET, DURBAN, 4001.

12949/18DBN—(2) Lange, Valda Ann Antonetta, 12 January 1924, 240112003080, Bill Buchanan Retirement Home, Morning Side, DUrban, 4000; (3) 13 August 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, PO BOX 2174, DURBAN,4000.

010565/2018/DBN—(2) **HARILAL**, **NAVIN**, 25 July 1955, 5507255162082, 75 FALCON STREET, CHATSWORTH, DURBAN, 4092; (3) 10 August 2016; (4) GITHA HARILAL, 15 January 1958, 5801150055081; (5) GITHA HARILAL, 75 FALCON STREET, CHATSWORTH, DURBAN, 4092.

012876/2018/DBN—(2) **DEVPRASAD**, **RÓYCHAND**, 18 February 1960, 6002185102084, 63 CANNA ROAD, WINDY HEIGHTS, 4450; (3) 23 June 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, LIMHI ANGA 4320

2133/2018 DBN—(2) **SMITH**, **NORMAN**, 15 June 1946, 4606155175185, 5 WESLEY ROAD, LOWER ILLOVO, DURBAN; (3) 15 August 2012; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NO APPLICABLE; (5) HALSE, HAVEMANN & LLOYD, P O BOX 343, PINETOWN, 3600.

013504/2018/DBN—(2) Pallet, Louise Albertine, 1 November 1938, 3811010027180, 19 Hilken Drive, Umhlanga; (3) 30 August 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, 1 Kingsmead Way, Kingsmead, Durban, 4000, 1 Kingsmead Way, Kingsmead, Durban, 4000; (6) 30.

005120/2018—(2) **Banoobhai**, **Abdool Hay Allan Geoffrey Manuel**, 12 December 1938, 3812125087085, 87 Veerappa Road, Northdale, Pietermaritzburg; (3) 15 March 2018; (4) Feroza Banoobhai, 10 November 1946, 4611100133081; (5) W. Banoobhai, 13 Cresthaven, 20 District Road, Howick.

011462/2018/DBN—(2) **Pillay**, **Vinothamoney**, 15 April 1956, 5604150176083, 19 Ruston Place, Rockford; (3) 23 May 2018; (5) Jenny Naidoo, Identity Number 6211040089085 of Standard Trust Limited, 1 Kingsmead Way, Kingsmead, Durban, 4000, 1 Kingsmead Way, Kingsmead, Durban, 4000; (6) 30.

013065/2018—(2) Auld, Marilyn Jeanette, 19 February 1948, 4802190078084, 38 Pinehaven Lodge, 26 Manors Road, Pinetown, Durban; (3) 8 July 2018; (5) Linda Nienaber as nominee of FNB Trust Services, PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057. 2674/2017/PMB—(2) Mpanza, Thembinkosi Erzom, 9 August 1956, 5608095448085, No. 136 Plein Street, Utrecht, 2980; (3) 23 January 2017; (4) Cynthia Thabisile Mpanza, 13 June 1960, 6106290446086; (5) Cynthia Thabisile Mpanza, No. 136 Plein Street, Utrecht, 2980; (6) N/A.

005916/2018—(2) **RAMJATTAN**, **RAMBALLI**, 10 September 1934, 3409105061089, 23 LENHAM DRIVE, PHOENIX; (3) 4 August 2017; (4) - -; (5) MOHANLALL RAMBALLI, 119 BELLEVUE ROAD.

98/2015DBN—(2) **Singh**, **Rajputhey**, 7 November 1916, 800239356A, No. 2 Celtis Place, Lotus Park Isipingo, Kwazulu-Natal; (3) 9 September 1989; (5) Krish Naidoo and Associates, No.1 Valerie Court, 481 Lilian Ngoyi Road, Morningside, Durban, 4001, Krish Naidoo and Associates, No.1 Valerie Court, 481 Lilian Ngoyi Road, Morningside, Durban, 4001.

011211/2018DBN—(2) **ISMAIL**, **IYESHA BEEBE**, 25 August 1933, 3308250080086, 227 PINE ROAD, CLAIRWOOD, DURBAN, 4052; (3) 30 July 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Zain Fakroodeen and Associates, Suite 19 Croftdene Mall , 120 Croftdene Drive, Croftdene, Chatsworth, 4092; (6) 30 DAYS.

3911/2018—(2) **Mbhele, Ntombizonke True-Love**, 16 November 1979, 7911160548088, House no. 2542 Ward 32 Osizweni, Newcastle 2952; (3) 22 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) MAKHAZA ATTORNEYS, 2ND FLOOR, SUITE 215 OLD MUTUAL BUILDING, 27 VOORTREKKER STREET, NEWCASTLE 2940.

6771/2018/PMB—(2) **NAIDOO**, **DENZIL DINO**, 17 September 1970, 7009175250087, 12 MOGRA PLACE, BOMBAY HEIGHTS, PIETERMARITZBURG, KZN; (3) 12 September 2018; (5) SIVA CHETTY AND COMPANY, 378 LONGMARKET STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG.

4418/2018PMB—(2) **NGUBANE**, **MBALEKELWA (DECEASED HAD NO ID NUMBER AT THE TIME OF HIS DEATH)**, 1 January 1896, -, D 421 MPUMALANGA TOWNSHIP, HAMMERSDALE, 3700; (3) 7 July 1965; (5) AUGUSTINAH MOKHOTHU, D 421, MPUMALANGA TOWNSHIP, HAMMERSDALE, 3700.

006242/2018—(2) **Horn**, **Desmond**, 29 December 1939, 3912295017084, 18 Collier Road, Merrivale, 3291; (3) 20 August 2018; (5) HARVARD HOUSE FINANCIAL SERVICES TRUST, c/o Harvard House Chartered Accountants and Auditors, P O Box 235, Howick, 3290; (6) 30.

009535/2011/PMB—(2) **PARUK PATEL**, **GOKUL**, 17 April 1931, 3104175088084, 119 BOMBAY ROAD, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZURG; (3) 2 June 2006; (4) DECEASED DECEASED; (5) YUGANDRIE MAHARAJ AND ASSOCIATES, 280 JABU NDLOVU STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG,3201; (6) 30 DAYS.

015604/2017/DBN—(2) **MUNISAMY**, **CHITRA**, 1 May 1952, 5205015202088, 38 BADRUDEEN ROAD, NORTHDALE, PITERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 22 April 2017; (4) GONAM MUNISAMY, 31 January 1953, 5301310735086; (5) YUGANDRIE MAHARAJ AND ASSOCIATES, 280 JABU NDLOVU STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (6) 30 DAYS.

013149/2018 DBN—(2) **ZUNGU**, **GABRIEL VUSUMUZI**, 9 July 1965, 6507095541080, 77 JOSIAH GUMEDE ROAD, PINETOWN, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) 6 August 2018; (5) ROGER HUGH JENKINS, 64 KINGS ROAD, PINETOWN, 3610.

5804/2017/DBN—(2) Van Der Westhuizen, Pieter, 23 June 1954, 5406235131087, Unit 3 Palm Park Marine Drive Margate 4275; (3) 4 May 2017; (5) Pieter Jacobus Van Der Westhuizen, 6 Viking Road Margate 4275; (6) 30.

003040/2017—(2) MANQELE, BONGINHLANHLA GRANT, 31 October 1973, 7310315347084, 740 THOKOZA, MANDENI 4490; (3) 15 November 2016; (4) UNMARRIED N/A; (5) LINDIWE GOODNESS MZIMELA, 47 MARGARET MNCADI 301 HARBOUR VIEW BUILDING DURBAN 4000; (6) 30.

005584/2018—(2) MOODLEY, GOVINDSAMY, 17 November 1938, 3811175116083, 5 TREADCLAY ROAD, CLAYFIELD, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 18 December 2003; (5) VISVAKANTHIE CHETTY, 5 TREADCLAY ROAD, CLAYFIELD, PHOENIX, 4068.

006625/2018—(2) **MOODLEY**, **SARASVATHEE**, 10 October 1938, 3810100130086, 5 TREADCLAY ROAD, CLAYFIELD, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 17 August 2008; (5) VISVAKANTHIE CHETTY, 5 TREADCLAY ROAD, CLAYFIELD, PHOENIX, 4068.

10421/2018 DBN—(2) **GOVENDER**, **GOVINDSAMY**, 8 July 1948, 4807085177081, 25 JUNIPER ROAD, TRENANCE PARK, VERULAM, 4340.; (3) 20 April 2016; (4) GOONAVATHIE GOVENDER, 1 September 1955, 5509010243082; (5) GOONAVATHIE GOVENDER, 25 JUNIPER ROAD, TRENANCE PARK, VERULAM, 4340.; (6) 30 DAYS.

006530/2018—(2) **Harries, Yvonne**, 17 October 1932, 3210170028080, Ambleside Farm, 1 York Road, New Hanover, 3230.; (3) 8 August 2018; (5) Thomas Dandridge Diaz, PO Box 13527, Cascades, 3202...

13342/2013 DBN—(2) **SEROKE**, **MOLIEHI MARTHA**, 18 August 1945, 4508180518084, 49 FOURTEENTH STREET, CLERMONT, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) 17 September 2013; (5) ROGER HUGH JENKINS, 64 KINGS ROAD, PINETOWN, 3610. 006505/2018—(2) **Zondo**, **Sibongile Catherine**, 3 February 1928, 2802030163080, 822 Ngwane Street, Emondlo, 3105; (3) 4 May 2018; (5) Thomas Dandridge Diaz, PO Box 13527, Cascades, 3202...

2707/2017 DBN—(2) **SOOBRAMONEY**, **MUTHALAMMAH**, 27 August 1954, 5408270181084, 73 HOPLEN PLACE, LENHAM, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 15 June 2012; (4) LAVA SOOBRAMONEY, 10 August 1952, 5208105202083; (5) NIVESH HIRALALL ATTORNEYS, SUITE 16, REDBRO CENTRE, 16/22 PARTHENON STREET, PHOENIX, 4068.

2776/2017 DBN—(2) **SOOBRAMONEY**, **LAVA**, 10 August 1952, 5208105202083, 73 HOPLEN PLACE, LENHAM, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 28 July 2014; (5) NIVESH HIRALALL ATTORNEYS, SUITE 16, REDBRO CENTRE, 16/22 PARTHENON STREET, PHOENIX, 4068.

012545/2018/DBN—(2) **Cronje, Floris Juan-Pierre**, 4 November 1955, 5511045156081, 7 Valley View, 95 Blundell Road, Escombe, Durban; (3) 18 June 2018; (4) Zelda Cronje, 6 June 1958, 5806060035081; (5) Shanoj Ishwarduth Ramdhani, 2nd Floor, FNB Acacia House, 2 Kikembe Drive, Umhlanga, 4320.

013057/2018—(2) **DA SILVA PITA**, **JOAO**, 20 April 1952, 5204205148185, 2 SEAVIEW SANDS, WARNER BEACH; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) Yasmin Bibi Basha, P O BOX 4130, THE SQUARE, UMHLANGA, 4320.

13235/2018—(2) **Lombard**, **Kirsten Elise**, 30 March 1965, 6503300061089, 2 France Hall, France Place, 73 Stephen Dlamini (Essenwood Road),; (3) 2 September 2018; (5) Grant Cyril Weston, 2nd Floor, Clifton Place, 19 Hurst Grove, Musgrave, DURBAN 4001; (6) 30.

008498/2018/DBN—(2) **HUTCHISON**, **KOGILAMBAL**, 16 November 1961, 6111160196084, 407F John Dory Drive, Newlands East, Durban 4031; (3) 21 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) COLLEEN EDRIES & MELISSA CANDIC SMALE, C/O 3 HAMPDEN ROAD, MORNINGSIDE, DURBAN 4001.

6177/2018/PMB—(2) **Stanton**, **Andrew**, 9 September 1952, 5209095032084, 2 Berrwick Place, Durban North; (3) 3 August 2018; (4) Elizabeth Stanton, 23 May 1955, 5505230056080; (5) ECKHARD VOLKER CA (SA), P O BOX 1086, Wandsbeck, 3631.

005937/2018—(2) **GUNAS**, **MEHWALALL**, 19 August 1958, 5808195185088, 33 WAYSIDE CRESCENT, CANESIDE, 4068; (3) 14 March 2018; (4) JAMUNA DEVI GUNAS, 8 September 1962, 6209080114086; (5) JAMUNA DEVI GUNAS, 119 BELLEVUE ROAD.

6557/2018/PMB—(2) **Kipross**, **Poppy**, 14 October 1933, 3310140070087, 386 Windermere Road, Durban; (3) 19 August 2018; (5) ECKHARD VOLKER CA (SA), P O BOX 1086 Wandsbeck 3631.

10297/2018 DBN—(2) **SEPHILALL**, **RADHIKA**, 22 November 1948, 4811220072082, 47 WILLOW CLOSE TRENANCE PARK VERULAM; (3) 2 October 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) VENI MOODLEY & ASSOCIATES, 6B RUSSOM STREET BRINDHAVEN VERULAM.

12975/18DBN—(2) **Meth**, **Harley Garneth**, 4 March 1942, 4203045041080, 44 Croaker Place, Newlands East, 4037; (3) 29 August 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, PO BOX 2174, DURBAN,4000.

7688/18DBN—(2) **Dallas**, **Hector Macdonald**, 26 September 1945, 4509265038089, 64 Hadida Park, Arboretum, Richards Bay, 3900; (3) 16 April 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, PO BOX 2174, DURBAN,4000.

9486/18Dbn—(2) **Goldstone**, **Alan Trevor**, 17 July 1936, 3607175070084, 47 Silvertree Road, Austerville, Durban, 4052; (3) 12 May 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust,4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga,4319.

1726/18/DBN—(2) **MATHE**, **WELLINGTON SAMUKELA**, 9 January 1964, 6401095645085, 102 AMAWELE CIRCLE, UMLAZI; (3) 1 February 2018; (4) LILLY TERESA MATHE, 29 July 1969, 6907290454081; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 4th Floor, ABSA Ridgeside Office KZN | 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga, 4319; (6) N/A.

12969/18DBN—(2) **Gouws**, **Victor Nathan**, 15 August 1945, 4508155012089, Plot 1543, 16 Van Zyl Singel Uit 3, Margate, 4275; (3) 5 March 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, PO BOX 2174, DURBAN,4000.

13115/18Dbn—(2) Khumalo, Teresa Mntombi, 3 June 1950, 5006030697082, 6107634 Street, Inanda Glebe, 4309; (3) 27 June 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust,4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga,4319.

13315/18Dbn—(2) **Pillay**, **Padmananthen Vadivelu**, 29 July 1941, 4107295101082, 303 Park Station Raod, Greenwood Park, Durban, 4051; (3) 19 June 2018; (4) Delores Lily Pillay, 5 December 1944, 4412050102089; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust, 4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga, 4319.

012856/2018/DBN—(2) **RAMLALL**, **SAROJINI**, 29 April 1953, 5304290725085, 61 SPARFIELD AVENUE, EARLS FIELD, NEWLANDS WEST; (3) 4 August 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

012864/2018/DBN—(2) **SIBILANT**, **BRIAN EDWARD**, 15 October 1940, 4010155090082, 34 HAVELOCK ROAD, GREENWOOD PARK, KZN; (3) 21 August 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

012859/2018/DBN—(2) **GEORGE**, **MARGARET MAUDE WHITING**, 29 May 1930, 3005290061189, 30 SUNNYBRAE DRIVE, WESTVILLE NORTH; (3) 6 July 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

012866/2018/DBN—(2) **FULLERTON**, **BARBARA ANNA**, 5 October 1940, 4010050357081, 9 YORK PLACE, KLOOF, 3610; (3) 2 August 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

11326/2018/DBN—(2) **Bosman**, **Nadonia Natasha**, 23 May 1981, 8105230175084, 29 St Joseph Ave, Saiccor, Umkomaas, 4170; (3) 4 July 2018; (4) John Mark Bosman, 19 October 1978, 7810195121087; (5) M D Fraser (Agent), P O Box 21384 Pumula 4225.

012906/2018/DBN—(2) **RUSSELL**, **ALLAN NORMAN**, 6 September 1937, 3709065031083, 86 MARINE DRIVE, BLUFF, KZN; (3) 25 July 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320

012851/2018/DBN—(2) **GOVENDER**, **PUSHPAKANTHA**, 4 September 1957, 5709040179088, 49 CHERRYWOOD AVENUE, WOODVIEW, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 28 June 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

012868/2018/DBN—(2) VISSER, CHERYL ROSEMARY, 24 June 1947, 4706240090082, 13 ASSAGAY CRESCENT, ASSAGAY, 3610; (3) 21 August 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

012873/2018/DBN—(2) **KLOTZ**, **PAMELA ANNE**, 12 February 1940, 4002120064086, UNIT 96 AMBER VALLEY, KZN; (3) 28 May 2018; (5) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED, 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA, 4320.

008998/2018—(2) Naidoo, Alvin Indresen, 12 April 1957, 5704125167082, 183 Genazzano Road, Seatides, Tongaat; (3) 10 June 2018; (4) Niskalanaranjeni Naidoo, 16 April 1960, 6004160118085; (5) Alberto Giacomo Filippo Bollo, C/O BBM INC., Oxford and Glenhove, Building 1, Ground Floor 116 Oxford Road Melrose Estate.

001558/2018—(2) LAMULA, KHABONINA ROSALIA, 23 June 1955, 5506230550080, 20 UMFOLOZI STREET, NCANDU PARK, NEWCASTLE, 2940; (3) 27 April 2016; (5) SAKHILE MASUKU, P O BOX 31204 KYALAMI 1684.

9050/2018/DBN—(2) **Swan**, **Elizabeth Mary**, 23 May 1936, -, 224 Dandaro Village, Borrowdale, Harare; (3) 6 March 2018; (5) Sanan & Watts, 2301 Durban Bay House, 333 Anton Lembede Street, Durban.

6660 /2018—(2) **MAHOMED**, **HOOSEN**, 27 September 1957, 5709275108083, 3 MANUEL ROAD, RAISETHORPE, PIETEREMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) 13 February 2016; (4) SHAMIMA MAHOMED, 21 November 1964, 6411210178086; (5) Shafee Khan & Company, p.o.box 8232 cumberwood 3235.

2133/2018 DBN—(2) **SMITH**, **NORMAN**, 15 June 1946, 4606155175185, 5 WESLEY ROAD, LOWER ILLOVO, DURBAN; (3) 15 August 2012; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NO APPLICABLE; (5) HALSE, HAVEMANN & LLOYD, P O BOX 343, PINETOWN, 3600.

013508/2018—(2) **PILLAY**, **HARIKRISHNASWAMI**, 29 June 1948, 4806295110080, 21 CRESTVALE ROAD, RYDALVALE, PHOENIX, 4068; (3) 1 July 2018; (4) SURIAKUMARI PILLAY, 24 May 1958, 5805240162088; (5) STANDARD TRUST LIMITED, PRIVATE BAG 54319, DURBAN, 4000.

012507/2018—(2) **ARUMUGAM**, **BHUMAVATHI**, 16 December 1949, 4912160152080, 24 KRISHNAPURI ROAD, SANDFIELDS, TONGAAT, 4399; (3) 16 August 2018; (5) STANDARD TRUST LIMITED, PRIVATE BAG 54319, DURBAN, 4000: (6) 30.

11194/2018DBN—(2) **Arran**, **Joyce**, 28 October 1944, 4410280454080, 38 Road 741, Montford, Chatsworth, 4092; (3) 22 March 2018; (5) Gavin Arran, 49 Greenwich Village, Sherwood, Durban.

11512/18/DBN—(2) NAIDOO, KRISHNA, 10 July 1942, 4207105080086, 8 MITCHELL CRESCENT, TONGAAT; (3) 8 April 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 4th Floor, ABSA Ridgeside Office KZN | 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga, 4319; (6) N/A.

13112/18Dbn—(2) **Ganas**, **Ramsamy**, 8 January 1962, 6201085164083, 5 Little Noork Road, Sunningdale, La Lucia, 4051; (3) 28 May 2018; (4) Barbara Ramsamy, 16 October 1963, 6310160180086; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust, 4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga, 4319.

8541/18Dbn—(2) **Makhanya**, **Euclid Philip Langalakhe**, 21 November 1960, 6011215678088, D 995 Shelin Raod, Adams Mission, Amanzimtoti, 4126; (3) 7 June 2017; (4) Nelisiwe Eunah Makhanya, 10 March 1963, 6303100686080; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust,4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga,4319.

12995/18Dbn—(2) **Johnson**, **Parry Gordon**, 31 March 1942, 4203315046082, 1 Roger Place, Glenashley, Durban North,4052; (3) 25 August 2018; (5) NANWANTHIE AJODHA GOVENDER, C/O Absa Trust, 4TH Floor, Absa Ridgeside Office, 33 Richefond Circle, Umhlanga, 4319.

13169/2018—(2) **CRAWFORD**, **IRENE**, 5 November 1935, 3511050091084, 39A SLINGER PLACE, NEWLANDS EAST, 4037; (3) 15 June 2018; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) ELLEN CAROLINE MARNITZ, 5 MONAHAN ROAD, MT WELLINGTON, AUCKLAND, 1060; (6) 30 DAYS.

002972/2018/PMB—(2) **KUBHEKA**, **MLUNGISI MOSES**, 1 January 1981, 8101016750083, NONGOMA; (3) 24 February 2018; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) AUBREY SENZO NTSELE, OFFICE NO. 303, PERMANENT PLAZA, 58 SCOTT STREET, NEWCASTLE, 2940.

003628/2018/PMB—(2) **SITHOLE**, **MBHEKENI ELPHAS**, 6 October 1958, 5810065703081, HOUSE NO. 56, BUFFER STREET, AMAJUBA PARK, NEWCASTLE; (3) 6 December 2017; (4) DORCAS JABULILE THOLAKELE SITHOLE, 5 January 1967, 6701050399085; (5) DORCAS JABULILE THOLAKELE SITHOLE, HOUSE NO. 58, BUFFER STREET, AMAJUBA PARK, NEWCASTLE.

006353/2018/PMB—(2) **NYANDENI**, **MBUSO ALFAS**, 28 June 1968, 6806285610089, ALPHA MINE, HLOBANE, VRYHEID; (3) 14 August 2018; (4) PATIENCE KHAYELIHLE NYANDENI, 4 November 1970, 7011040402083; (5) PATIENCE KWAYELIHLE NYANDENI, ALPHA MINE, HLOBANE, VRYHEID.

006342/2018/PMB—(2) **DHLADHLA, MOSES MANKUNZI**, 14 July 1947, 4907145424083, HOUSE NO. 3471, MADADENI, SECTION 3; (3) 20 July 2018; (4) NELLIE DIMAKATSO DHLADHLA, 15 November 1954, 5411150855082; (5) NELLIE DIMAKATSO DHLADHLA, HOUSE NO. 3471, MADADENI, SECTION 3.

006129/2018/PMB—(2) **DUBE**, **SIPHO HENRY**, 29 May 1966, 6605295300081, HOUSE NO. 20263, KWASITHEBE, MANDENI; (3) 4 February 2017; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) BHEKOKUHLE DUBE, HOUSE NO. 20263, KWASITHEBE, MANDENI. 006344/2018/PMB—(2) **MTSHALI**, **THOLAKELE SWEETNESS**, 28 December 1969, 6912281198085, HOUSE NO. 245, NKONGOLWANE AREA, HLOBANE, VRYHEID; (3) 19 March 2018; (4) SIPHO MTSHALI, 4 April 1962, 6204045413087; (5) SIPHO MTSHALI, HOUSE NO. 245, NKONGOLWANE AREA, HLOBANE, VRYHEID.

006614/2018—(2) NGCOBO, MFANA NICHOLAS, 29 August 1954, 5408295495089, MAFUNZE LOCATION, NEXT TO SOKHELA STORE, ELANDSKOP, 3226; (3) 11 September 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) NTOZI OLINAH NGCOBO, MAFUNZE LOCATION, NEXT TO SOKHELA STORE, ELANDSKOP, 3226.

006128/2018/PMB—(2) **SITHOLE**, **JEREMIAH ZWENI**, 4 September 1942, 4209045523084, HOUSE NO. 3354; BHEKUZULU, VRYHEID; (3) 3 August 2018; (4) PHIWAYINKOSI SABINA SITHOLE, 16 September 1956, 5609160354083; (5) PHIWAYINKOSI SABINA SITHOLE, HOUSE NO. 3354; BHEKUZULU, VRYHEID.

### **LIMPOPO**

005885/2018—(2) **POTGIETER**, **SALMON JOHANNES**, 17 Maart 1947, 4703175078083, ESSENHOUTPARK NR 5, BOSVELDSIG, MODIMOLLE, LIMPOPO PROVINSIE; (3) 25 Junie 2018; (5) ABEL MULDER EN SEUN PROKUREURS, POSBUS 245 MODIMOLLE 0510.

004839/2018—(2) **OBERHOLZER**, **PIETER HENDRIK DE NECKER**, 21 Februarie 1949, 4902215031082, VAN RIEBEECK STRAAT 81, MODIMOLLE 0510 LIMPOPO PROVINSIE; (3) 15 April 2018; (5) ABEL MULDER EN SEUN PROKUREURS, CHRIS HANI STRAAT 46 MODIMOLLE 0510 LIMPOPO PROVINSIE.

004499/2017—(2) **STRIJDOM**, **CHRISTIAAN**, 11 June 1942, 4206115034083, 177 UITSPAN DRIVE, BENDOR, POLOKWANE, 0699; (3) 26 April 2017; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) J.SPANGENBERG, 3 BICCARDSTREET, POLOKWANE, 0699; (6) N/A.

5839/16—(2) RAKGOALE, MORODI WILLIAM, 2 Februarie 1944, 4402025391081, 449 GA MASOMA VILLAGE; (3) 21 Augustus 2016; (5) J MOLOTO ATTORNEYS, 11 THIRD AVENUE MEDIPARK TZANEEN 0850.

001561/2016—(2) **POTGIETER**, **LEON**, 9 Oktober 1954, 5410095085086, PLOT 78 KAMPERSRUS HOEDSPRUIT 1380; (3) 19 Februarie 2016; (5) MARIUS POTGIETER, P.O BOX 1613 HOEDSPRUIT 1380.

006052/2018—(2) **Kern**, **Joachim Frederich Casper**, 4 Januarie 1961, 6101045071081, Plot 46, Rooipoort, Mokopane; (3) 16 Julie 2018; (4) Antionette Kern (Gebore Claasen, Voorheen Brits), 28 Mei 1969, 6905280263082; (5) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (Edms) Beperk, Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kentlaan 265, Ferndale, Randburg.

2695/2015—(2) HARRIS, ERROL FARON, 4 April 1967, 6704045132082, 2 BEN HARRIS STREET, WESTENBURG, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE, 0699; (3) 31 July 2013; (4) N/A N/A; (5) C MARAIS, C/O BJ ESTATE ADMINISTRATORS POLOKWANE, PO BOX 736, BENDOR PARK, 0713.

4641/2018—(2) **SCHEEPERS**, **HENDRICK BOETJIE**, 14 April 1934, 3404145005089, HOUSE 1473, SESHEGO-D, 0742, LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) 21 June 2018; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) JACOB DE KLERK (Senior) of J DE KLERK INCORPORATED t/a DE KLERKS ATTORNEYS, NUMBER 5, ALBATROSS CENTRE, 21 MARKET STREET, POLOKWANE, 0699, LIMPOPO PROVINCE.

6193/2018—(2) **FLETCHER**, **LEONARD DESMOND**, 13 March 1959, 5903135103083, FARM WITFONTEIN, VAALWATER; (3) 27 July 2018; (4) MARIA ISABELLA FLETCHER, 13 October 1961, 6110130063085; (5) JACOBUS JOHANNES DE VILLIERS, 243 SANDDRIFT ROAD, VAALWATER, 0530.

2173/2018—(2) **KWINDA**, **TSHIFHAMBANO AMOS**, 16 June 1962, 6206166639086, THOHOYANDOU M; (3) 3 September 2018; (4) KWINDA MULATEDZI, 27 September 1971, 7109270125083; (5) KWINDA MULATEDZI, THOHOYANDOU M.

6083/2018—(2) **STEENKAMP**, **HENDRINA CECILIA**, 22 August 1938, 3808220067089, AROYA FARM, MODJADJISKLOOF, LIMPOPO; (3) 12 May 2018; (4) ALVERD EDWARD STEENKAMP, 27 March 1937, 3403275025081; (5) ILZE DALEEN NEL, 18 LOOP STREET, MIDDELBURG, 5900.

01163/2018—(2) **DAVHULA**, **NTHATHENI JOSEPH**, 8 Februarie 1947, 4702085143086, MULEDANE THOYANDOU LIMPOPO 0950; (3) 19 Februarie 2018; (4) THIVHAKONI MASINDI DAVHULA, 13 April 1953, 5304130254080; (5) Daniel Stefanus Pelser as Authorised Agent, Ingplan House Suit 4, Sussex Ave, Lynnwood, Pretoria.

000571/2018—(2) **RATAU**, **MAROTHOLODO GLANCINA**, 15 January 1978, 7801150406084, STAND NO: 52E PULENG VILLAGE GA RAKGWADI 1068; (3) 11 August 2017; (5) MS MOLOTO INC ATTORNEYS, 52 LANDROS MARE STREET, PIONEER BUILDING, OFFICE NO:303-304, 3RD FLOOR POLOKWANE; (6) 30 DAYS.

6829/2018—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **DANIEL RUDOLF**, 19 Julie 1961, 6107195110082, PLAAS KAALDRAAI, THABAZIMBI; (3) 4 September 2018; (5) KOTZE LOW & SWANEPOEL (VERW: AJ SWANEPOEL), POSBUS 123 VRYBURG 8600.

004239/2018—(2) Ramodike, Matsobane Jonas, 12 March 1930, 3003125139080, Stand 737, Seshego Zone A, Polokwane, 0742; (3) 9 June 2018; (4) Ramatsemela Mary Ramodike, 21 July 1936, 3607210358080; (5) ISAAC MALESELA RAMODIKE, Stand 737, Seshego Zone A, Polokwane, 0742; (6) 21 DAYS.

006247/2018—(2) **Pienaar, Daniel Petrus**, 29 September 1936, 3609295015080, 92, Beckett Street, Bela-Bela; (3) 3 May 2018; (4) Dorethea Pienaar, 27 February 1940, 4002270023080; (5) Natasja Melinda Roodt, Private Bag X5, Menlopark, 0102.

006205/2018—(2) Ferreira, Francois Abram, 16 September 1941, 4109165017083, 11 Woodbush Street, Ladanna, Limpopo, 0699; (3) 10 June 2018; (5) Prishania Naidoo, Private Bag X5, Menlopark, 0102.

5430/2017—(2) **MOGOTLANE**, **MARGARET**, 5 January 1963, 6301050387089, STAND NO: 243 GA-MOLETLANE ZEBEDIELA; (3) 16 July 2017; (4) BOB NNOINOI MATSEMELA MOGOTLANE, 20 August 1958, 5808205188080; (5) PMK TLADI & ASSOCIATES, 20 SCHOEMAN STREET, JUSTICE PALACE POLOKWANE; (6) 30.

5090/2012—(2) **TSOTETSI**, **DAVID**, 28 December 1952, 5212285750085, 16 MAKHODU STREET STAMPO VILLAGE GROBLERSDAL; (3) 16 March 2012; (4) ANNA MAMOKGASE TSOTETSI, 20 July 1960, 6007200557089; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

8054/2017—(2) MATSEMELA, TALA ISAAC, 17 March 1953, 5303175266082, STAND NO: 194 MAROTENG VILLAGE, MOKOPANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) 24 September 2017; (4) THOKO FRANCINAH MATSEMELA, 23 September 1952, 5209230669089; (5) PMK TLADI & ASSOCIATES, 20 SCHOEMAN STREET, JUSTICE PALACE, POLOKWANE; (6) 30.

6146/2018—(2) **MOTHIBA**, **MABUA DAVID**, 10 October 1951, 5110105899084, 11 MARABOU AVENUE, FAUNA PARK POLOKWANE; (3) 12 August 2018; (4) ELIZABETH TUMISHI MOTHIBA, 6 October 1953, 5310060514088; (5) PMK TLADI & ASSOCIATES, 20 SCHOEMAN STREET, JUSTICE PALACE, POLOKWANE; (6) 30.

2242/2018—(2) **MUDAU**, **NDITSHENI THOMAS**, 25 October 1955, 5510255841085, HA-MUTSHA,TSHITANDANI ,HOUSE NO:818; (3) 29 September 2018; (5) TSHIKORORO LIVHUWANI VIVIAN, HA-MUTSHA,TSHITANDANI,HOUSE NO:818.

3102150160084—(2) MODISE, BADIRANG LYDIA, 15 February 1931, 3102150160084, 233 CASTANEA ROAD, BROADLANDS ESTATE, POLOKWANE; (3) 23 July 2018; (5) MS MOLOTO INC ATTORNEYS, 52 LANDROS MARE STREET, PIONEER BUILDING, OFFICE NO:303-304, 3RD FLOOR POLOKWANE; (6) 30 DAYS.

5590/2018—(2) **SKHOSANA**, **THOMAS**, 4 May 1960, 6005045555086, STAND NO: 36 MAGUKUBJANE MPUDULLE 1059; (3) 1 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) M.S MOLOTO INC ATTORNEYS, 52 LANDROS MARE STREET, PIONEER BUILDING, OFFICE NO:303-304, 3RD FLOOR POLOKWANE; (6) 30 DAYS.

90/2012—(2) **LIGEGE**, **TEREKE SAMSON**, 23 February 1949, 4902235657080, STAND NO 99,DE HOOP,HA-MASIA0944; (3) 26 December 2011; (4) PIMANI BEATRICE LIGEGE, 24 August 1952, 5208240859086; (5) TSHITANGANO ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO :B 05-B07 STAND NO 784 P EAST THOHOYANDOU 0950.

90/2012—(2) **LIGEGE**, **TEREKE SAMSON**, 23 February 1949, 4902235657080, STAND NO 99,DE HOOP,HA-MASIA0944; (3) 26 December 2011; (4) PIMANI BEATRICE LIGEGE, 24 August 1952, 5208240859086; (5) TSHITANGANO ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO :B 05-B07 STAND NO 784 P EAST THOHOYANDOU 0950.

90/2012—(2) **LIGEGE**, **TEREKE SAMSON**, 23 February 1949, 4902235657080, STAND NO 99,DE HOOP,HA-MASIA0944; (3) 26 December 2011; (4) PIMANI BEATRICE LIGEGE, 24 August 1952, 5208240859086; (5) TSHITANGANO ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO :B 05-B07 STAND NO 784 P EAST THOHOYANDOU 0950.

90/2012—(2) **LIGEGE**, **TEREKE SAMSON**, 23 February 1949, 4902235657080, STAND NO 99,DE HOOP,HA-MASIA0944; (3) 26 December 2011; (4) PIMANI BEATRICE LIGEGE, 24 August 1952, 5208240859086; (5) TSHITANGANO ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO :B 05-B07 STAND NO 784 P EAST THOHOYANDOU 0950.

6736/2018—(2) **SELEPE**, **MOGABA GIDEON**, 21 May 1934, 3405215183086, 23 CAREL STREET, BENDOR, POLOKWANE; (3) 24 July 2018; (4) TLOU JANE SELEPE, 22 September 1936, 3609220267087; (5) TLOU JANE SELEPE, 23 CAREL STREET, BENDOR, POLOKWANE.

8589/2016—(2) **NGWETJANA**, **MAKWEYA JOEL**, 14 November 1937, 3711145220082, 1225 ZONE 1, SESHEGO, 0742; (3) 5 December 2016; (4) NGWETJANA MORUFA CAROLINE, 1 November 1944, 4411010401086; (5) MORUFA CAROLINE NGWETJANA, 1225 ZONE 1, SESHEGO, 0742.

9520/2017—(2) **CREMORE** (27834), THOMAS DAVID PATRICK, 12 May 1958, 5805125084084, 42 PRESIDENT STREET, PHALABORWA 1389; (3) 26 December 2017; (4) SARLEEN CREMORE, 14 January 1963, 6301140028081; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, ABSA PROVINCIAL BUILDING, C/O NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY STREETS, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN.

## **MPUMALANGA**

003022/2018—(2) **Coetzee**, **Jozina Maria Magdalena**, 1 Februarie 1941, 4102010090082, Morkelstraat 31, New Orleans 14, Middelburg, Mpumalanga; (3) 14 April 2017; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Albertus Johannes Coetzee, Plot 224, Naauwpoort, Witbank, Mpumalanga.

003022/2018—(2) Coetzee, Jozina Maria Magdalena, 1 Februarie 1941, 4102010090082, Morkelstraat 31, New Orleans 14, Middelburg, Mpumalanga; (3) 14 April 2017; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) Albertus Johannes Coetzee, Plot 224, Naauwpoort, Witbank, Mpumalanga.

003263/2018—(2) Smith, Carolina Wilhelmina Christina, 1 Maart 1938, 3803010031080, Skipperstraat 5, Del Judor, Emalahleni; (3) 5 April 2018; (5) Legatus Trust (Edms) Bpk, Posbus 17, Pinegowrie, 2123.

003647/2018—(2) **BEZUIDENHOUT**, **MARTHA MARIA**, 2 Mei 1929, 2905020013080, 45 INTENGU ROAD, SUNRISE VIEW, STONEHEDGE, NELSPRUIT 1200; (3) 18 Oktober 2017; (5) P VAN DER SMIT, POSBUS 413 NYLSTROOM (MODIMOLLE) 0510.

019802/2018—(2) **ESSAU**, **SOPHIE**, 6 April 1969, 6904060521082, STAND NO: 4849, EXTENSION 9, EMBALENHLE, MPUMALANGA; (3) 12 August 2018; (4) NONE NONE; (5) MALESA TJ ATTORNEYS, P.O BOX 54, EVANDER 2280.

699/2017—(2) **VAN DEN BERG**, **MAGDALENA**, 11 August 1939, 3908110014082, 31 DE BEER STREET, LYDENBURG, 1120; (3) 10 August 2016; (5) FERREIRA NEL & PARTNERS, 46 CHURCH STREET, LYDENBURG 1120.

7045/2018—(2) **VAN ECK**, **COENRAAD FREDERICK**, 28 Mei 1969, 6905285014084, PLAAS KRANSPAN ERMELO; (3) 21 April 2018; (4) JACOLIENA JOHANNA VAN ECK, 18 Januarie 1973, 7301180073087; (5) GAWIE DU TOIT MAKELAARS, POSTNET SUITE 1681 PRIVAATSAK X9013 ERMELO 2350.

003594/2018—(2) **Burmeister**, **Elize**, 11 April 1956, 5604110099086, 2 Mona Street, Model Park, Witbank; (3) 7 Julie 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Etienne Booyens, 36 Linden Street, Model Park, Witbank, 1034.

3706/2018—(2) **Botha, Willem Johannes**, 29 Mei 1957, 5705295095086, Mountonstraat 46, Eendrag, Leslie, 2265; (3) 19 Februarie 2018; (4) Maria Elizabeth Botha, 24 Julie 1958, 5807240053085; (5) Old Mutual Trust, P.O. Box 12124, Brandhof, 9324.

003508/2018—(2) **SUTHERLAND**, **JOHANNA ADRIANA**, 19 Augustus 1943, 4308190054083, KERK STRAAT 75, STANDERTON, 2430; (3) 4 Maart 2018; (5) RUDI JANSE VAN RENSBURG, JOHANNA MARIA SUTHERLAND, 12 PRINCESS STREET, STANDERTON, 2430.

3071/2018—(2) **SNYMAN**, **JOHANNA CORNELIA**, 22 November 1952, 5211220005084, .; (3) 6 November 2011; (4) Gerhardus Philippus Marthinus SNYMAN, 23 May 1952, 5205235122082; (5) ILZE JUDITH HAVENGA, FERREIRA NEL & PARTNERS, 46 CHURCH STREET, LYDENBURG, 1120.

003258/2018—(2) **Mhlanga**, **Given Glen**, 27 June 1987, 8706275908089, Stand No 325, Buffelshoek Trust, Acornhoek; (3) 15 May 2018; (5) Standard Trust Limited, Private Bag X25, Hatfield, 0028.

1887/2016—(2) **Stander, Linda-mari Edelweiss**, 30 October 1952, 5210300018082, 18 Finsbury Singel, Lydenburg Mpumalanga; (3) 18 January 2016; (5) Seymore du Toit & Basson Inc, 12 Murray Street, Nelspruit.

3264/2018—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **CHRISTO**, 4 November 1985, 8511045034087, PEN LAAN NO 1, KRIEL, 2271; (3) 14 Augustus 2017; (5) ELKE DE KLERK, ELKE DE KLERK PROKUREURS, SAXBY WEG NO 1018, ELDORAIGNE, CENTURION.

1470/2018—(2) **KHUMALO**, **ABRAM PIET**, 2 May 1955, 5505025355085, STAND 677, MASHISHING, EXTENTION 6, 1123; (3) 29 January 2018; (4) MARTHA KHUMALO, 7312060835081; (5) FERREIRA NEL & PARTNERS, 46 CHURCH STREET, LYDENBURG 1120.

020587/2018—(2) **VAN WYK**, **ADRIAAN FRANCOIS**, 16 February 1944, 4402165025085, FARM KOFFIESPRUIT DELMAS 2210; (3) 27 July 2018; (4) ELIZABETH LEONORA VAN WYK, 6 November 1951, 5111060041084; (5) GIDEON JOHANNES STANDER, 37 3RD STREET, DELMAS, 2210.

002339/2018—(2) **Madonsela**, **Boy John**, 3 July 1936, 3607035147080, Erf 1560, Phola; (3) 9 December 2016; (5) Prishania Naidoo, Private Bag X5, Menlopark, 0102.

10398/2018—(2) MAHLOBO, BHEKINKOSI ERNEST, 28 July 1959, 5907285598083, 1460 DAISY STREET KRIEL EXT 5 MPUMALANGA; (3) 31 March 2018; (4) LIPHIET THOLAKELE MAHLOBO, 23 December 1962, 6212230779089; (5) MLM KUTUMELA INC, PO BOX 4 PHILIP NEL PARK 0029; (6) 30.

003710/2018—(2) **POTGIETER**, **HENRIETTA CATHARINA**, 8 January 1933, 3301080029084, NO 4, MACADAMIA CARE, 31 ORANGE STREET, NELSPRUIT, 1211; (3) 9 July 2018; (5) H J POTGIETER, P O BOX 4609, MOKOPANE, 0600.

### NORTH WEST / NOORDWES

3748/2018—(2) **ROOTHMAN**, **JOHAN STEFANUS**, 12 June 1963, 6306125100086, 33 SPENCER AVENUE, ORKNEY, 2620; (3) 30 May 2018; (5) CLAASSENS VAN NIEKERK INC, P.O. BOX 1378, ORKNEY, 2620.

005175/2018—(2) **CLAASSENS**, **WILHELMINA HENDRIKA CLAASSENS**, 1 February 1942, 4202010082087, 26 JAN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, STILFONTEIN; (3) 27 February 2018; (5) ADELE STEENKAMP, 15 HEUVELZICHT OFFICE PARK, 104 BUFFELDOORN AVENUE, FLAMWOOD, KLERKSDORP,2572.

004947/2018—(2) **MODIBEDI**, **THAPEDI JACOB**, 9 July 1966, 6607095793085, 28 WEEVER AVENUE SAFARI EXT. RUSTENBURG; (3) 25 February 2017; (5) STEPHEN GUY GUMBO, GUY GUMBO ATTORNEYS, 160 LEYDS STREET, RUSTENBURG,0300; P.O. BOX 2866, RUSTENBURG, 0300.

4237/2018—(2) **HEALEY**, **ALICE MAY**, 23 Mei 1947, 4705230089088, 4 SONRYK STR, KLERKSDORP; (3) 25 Oktober 2017; (4) DERRICK ALAN HEALEY, 28 Oktober 1944, 4410285105083; (5) DAWID STEFANUS GREYLING, 55 ROOIBOS STR, KLERKSDORP.

004344/2018—(2) **Pelser**, **Una**, 25 August 1947, 4708250059080, 24 Servaas Street, Flamwood, Klerksdorp, 2572; (3) 21 June 2018; (5) Johannes Franz Otto Friedrich, 73 Platan Avenue, Flamwood, Klerksdorp, 2572.

651/2017—(2) **BHABHA**, **JUDITH THEMBEKILE**, 28 March 1976, 7603281013080, 187 KHUMALO STREET STHING LOCATION VENTERSDORP 2710; (3) 4 January 2017; (5) CHRISTIAAN JACOBUS MARITZ, 49 PROCTOR AVENUE MAFIKENG; (6) 30.

7853/2012—(2) MADIBA, BABA NAOMI, 30 March 1924, 2403300167081, ERF 1892 REGOROGILE THABAZIMBI; (3) 17 April 2011; (5) STEPHEN GUY GUMBO, GUY GUMBO ATTORNEYS, 160 LEYDS STREET, RUSTENBURG,0300; P.O. BOX 2866, RUSTENBURG, 0300.

4970/2018—(2) HERBST, HORTENSIA FELICITE, 30 September 1935, 3509300007082, LA BONHEUR 7, JOHANNESBURGWEG 65, KLERKSDORP; (3) 11 Junie 2018; (5) JOHANNES THEODORUS VAN WYK, SUITE 6, PLATAANLAAN 73, FLAMWOOD, KLERKSDORP, 2570.

005130/2018—(2) **Bekker**, **Petrus Jakobus**, 9 Augustus 1942, 4208095014085, Irenestraat 30, Irenepark, Klerksdorp, Noordwes; (3) 21 Augustus 2018; (4) Nvt Nvt; (5) Johannes Theodorus van Wyk, Hennastraat 5, Flamwood, Klerksdorp, Noordwes.

3410/2017—(2) **SAMONNE**, **DANIEL ORAPELENG**, 19 February 1942, 4202195512080, HOUSE NO 242 MOGOPELA, TAUNG; (3) 21 June 2017; (4) MABAENG RUTH SAMONNE, 7 September 1946, 4609070385087; (5) BOOKHOLANE ATTORNEYS, OLD HOME AFFAIRS OFFICE, STAND NO 08. TAUNG STATION, TAUNG.

005657/2018—(2) KOAPE, ONICA MMASERAME, 21 June 1946, 4606210571089, HOUSE NUMBER 0558, MOTSENG SECTION, THEKWANA, RUSTENBURG; (3) 23 February 2016; (4) JOSEPH DITHOLE KOAPE, 30 December 1944, 4412305465083; (5) JOHANNES FRANCOIS GROBLER, CNR BEYERS NAUDE & BRINK STREETS, RUSTENBURG, 0299.

5294/2018—(2) VAN VREDEN, HENDRIK PETRUS, 28 July 1949, 4907285089084, POUTSMA STREET 25, WILKEVILLE, KLERKSDORP; (3) 9 August 2018; (5) VOLKER HELMUT JOHANNES KRÜGER, Van Velden-Duffey Incorporated, @Office Building, North Block 04, 67 Brink Street, Rustenburg; (6) 30.

005489/2018—(2) KGASWE, LYDIA MPHO, 26 June 1967, 6706260945080, 78 FAIRY BELL SINGEL, GEELHOUTPARK, RUSTENBURG; (3) 2 August 2018; (4) RAMADIE PATRICK KGASWE, 11 July 1962, 6207115212081; (5) JOHANNES FRANCOIS GROBLER, CNR BEYERS NAUDE & BRINK STREETS, RUSTENBURG, 0299.

004592/2018—(2) **Snyman**, **Benjamin**, 12 February 1950, 5002125056086, 45 Elsie Street, Stilfontein , 2551; (3) 7 May 2018; (5) Daniel Francois Arnoldus Du Toit, Hillcrest Office Par k , Cnr Lynnwood & Dyer Road , Lynnwood , Pretoria; (6) 30.

5843/2018—(2) **Duminy**, **Jan Hendrik**, 8 Augustus 1939, 3908085075084, Rusoord Ouetehuis, Elandweg, Vryburg, 8601; (3) 27 Augustus 2018; (4) Anna Catharina Barendina Duminy, 8 Augustus 1944, 4408080001085; (5) Frylinck & Walker, Posbus 26, Vryburg, 8600.

5841/2018—(2) Lamprecht, Anna Susanna, 1 Julie 1926, 2607010060085, Voortrekkerstraat 45, Reivilo, 8595; (3) 13 September 2018; (5) Frylinck & Walker, Posbus 26, Vryburg, 8600.

5706/2018—(2) MANYE, MARSHALL AMOS, 6 September 1967, 6709065532082, HOUSE NO: 7328 ILEX CRESENCENT, UNIT 15, MMABATHO; (3) 6 September 2018; (4) MATSHIDISO FRANCINAH MANYE, 17 June 1965, 6506170879084; (5) ZISIWE ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO. 05, SHASONS CENTRE, 43 SHIPPARD STREET, MAHIKENG.

002487/2018—(2) **PIROE**, **NOLIZWE SYLIVIA**, 13 November 1974, 7411130616081, 24 MOLOPO STREET, RANDLESPARK, KLERKDORP; (3) 30 December 2017; (4) KAPENG RUPHUS PIROE, 7 March 1968, 6803076162081; (5) MALULEKE SERITI MAKUME MATLALA INC, PO.BOX.3217, PRETORIA, 0001.

004321/2018—(2) **MLOMBI**, **MANTSHETSE STEPHINA**, 17 April 1953, 5304170795083, STAND 3105 MERITING EXT 1, RUSTENBURG.; (3) 4 Mei 2018; (4) GOODMAN MAYEKETHE MLOMBI, 6 November 1947, 4711065286088; (5) Daniel Stefanus Pelser as Authorised Agent, Ingplan House Suit 4, Sussex Ave, Lynnwood, Pretoria.

005306/2018—(2) **ERASMUS**, **ANNE MARY**, 10 Mei 1941, 4105100046088, 12 KARL KIELBLOK AVENUE, ORKNEY, 2619; (3) 19 Maart 2018; (5) Daniel Stefanus Pelser as Authorised Agent, Ingplan House Suit 4, Sussex Ave, Lynnwood, Pretoria.

5841/2018—(2) Lamprecht, Anna Susanna, 1 Julie 1926, 2607010060085, Voortrekkerstraat 45, Reivilo, 8595; (3) 13 September 2018; (5) Frylinck & Walker, Posbus 26, Vryburg, 8600.

5837/2018—(2) **Venter**, **Johannes Hendrik**, 22 September 1941, 4109225025084, Vrystraat 59, Vryburg, 8601; (3) 26 Maart 2018; (4) Jessie Mary Venter, 14 September 1946, 4609140016084; (5) Frylinck & Walker, Posbus 26, Vryburg, 8600

5295/2018—(2) VAN WYK, GABRIEL FREDERIK, 2 January 1953, 5301025008084, 17 AMARILLA AVENUE, FOCHVILLE, 2515; (3) 8 August 2018; (5) VOLKER HELMUT JOHANNES KRÜGER and PETRONELLA SUSARAH MARGRIETHA VAN WYK, Van Velden-Duffey Incorporated, @Office Building, North Block 04, 67 Brink Street, Rustenburg; (6) 30.

4123/2018—(2) **MOUTON**, **MAGDALENA JOHANNA**, 2 October 1959, 5910020172081, 54 BROOKES AVE; ORKNEY; 2619; (3) 11 April 2016; (4) MOUTON SAREL ARNOLDUS PETRUS, 13 March 1957, 5703135079089; (5) MEYER VAN DER WALT ATTORNEYS, 66 RETIEF STREET; POTCHEFSTROOM; 2531.

6265/2017—(2) **Lefakane**, **Mamotuku Paulina**, 1 Oktober 1940, 4010010289085, Huis 2402 Phuduhutswana street Ikageng Potchefstroom; (3) 1 Januarie 2017; (5) Oosthuizen du Plooy, Owenslaan 13 Potchefstroom.

5437/2018—(2) MASETLE, MMEKWA DANIEL, 29 November 1951, 5111295381081, DANIEL STREET 94; PROMOSA; POTCHEFSTROOM; (3) 28 April 2018; (4) MAMPOLIANA ANNAH MASETLE, 1 July 1952, 5207010402085; (5) MEYER VAN DER WALT ATTORNEYS, 66 RETIEF STREET; POTCHEFSTROOM; 2531.

007179/2017—(2) **DUPPER**, **BAREND MATTHEUS**, 11 Januarie 1954, 5401115052081, ANITA STRAAT 28, COLIGNY 2725; (3) 28 November 2017; (5) Jonker en Vennote, Privaatsak X 12038, LICHTENBURG 2740.

004912/2018—(2) Franke, Margarete Johanna, 24 July 1931, 3107240083188, 18 Rose Avenue, Klerksdorp; (3) 4 May 2017; (4) Bernhard Wilhelm Heinrich Franke, 13 March 1931, 3103135016185; (5) Oosthuizen du Plooy, 32 Central Avenue, Flamwood, Klerksdorp, 2571.

005748/2018—(2) **MOKAILA**, **GOITSEMANG JOYCE**, 30 May 1950, 5005300714080, UNIT 9 2998 MMABATHO 2735; (3) 19 January 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

002949/2018—(2) **LESENYA**, **JACOB SETUKA**, 31 July 1966, 6607315668083, SITE NO 70093 BLOCK 6 WELGEVAL (SANDFONTEIN) SAULSPOORT, 0318 NORTH WEST; (3) 19 May 2018; (4) GANEWE LYDIA LESENYA, 1 January 1966, 6201012925085; (5) DIFELA LEKABA CORNELIUS, SITE NO 70093 BLOCK 6 WELGEVAL (SANDFONTEIN) SAULSPOORT, 0318 NORTH WEST.

005590/2018—(2) LEROUX, JACOBUS FREDERIK, 29 October 1946, 4610295772082, 59 REITZSTREET, RUSTENBURG NORTH, RUSTENBURG; (3) 2 July 2016; (4) ALETTA JOHANNA FRANCINA LE ROUX, 11 August 1956, 5608110086001; (5) JOHANNES FRANCOIS GROBLER, CNR BEYERS NAUDE & BRINK STREET, RUSTENBURG, 0299.

005045/2018—(2) Fritz, Abraham Johannes Petrus, 15 November 1941, 4111155044085, Plot no. 141, Weldebeeslaagte, Northam, 0360; (3) 11 September 2017; (4) Cornelia Maria Elizabeth Fritz, 16 May 1957, 5705160149083; (5) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys, 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002.

5715/2018—(2) **NYAHASHA**, **EPHRAIM**, 19 April 1971, BN914914, 4563 UNIT 13, MMABATHO, 2735; (3) 1 October 2017; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) TSOTELO PETROS NTSAMAI, OFFICE NO.02 MERLITE BUILDING, CNR. WARREN & SHIPPARD STREET. MAHIKENG.

002213/2018—(2) **MOTANG**, **GAODIRELWE MICHAEL**, 5 January 1956, 5601055987085, 11 DITAMPANE SECTION MOSHANA 2888; (3) 8 February 2018; (4) CONSTANCE MOTANG, 5 May 1981, 8105050467082; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

002341/2018—(2) **MOOKI, KGANGYITSILE JOSEPH**, 11 November 1964, 6411116255087, 4726 UNIT 13 MMABATHO; (3) 13 April 2018; (4) DIMAKATSO LORRAINE MOOKI, 26 December 1977, 7712260543080; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

004305/2017—(2) NKUYAGAE, BAKGANTSANG VIOLET, 7 June 1968, 6806070510080, 10197 SIBERIA VILLAGE MAREETSANE DITSOBOTLA 2715; (3) 6 August 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

00560/2018—(2) **SEATE**, **BARBARA MOSIAMIEMANG**, 25 April 1953, 5304250822088, 3555 UNIT 12 MMABATHO; (3) 26 July 2018; (4) MPHO MAVEL SEATE, 11 March 1984, 7203176086083; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

00582/2018—(2) **NZWANZWA**, **MPINDA ERNEST**, 23 March 1957, 5703235970088, HOUSE NO. 11006 KAGISO STREET MAJEMANTSHO 2745; (3) 30 August 2018; (4) KWAZBANE OLGA NZWANZWA, 25 March 1968, 6803250424083; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET, GOLFVIEW, MAHIKENG, 2745.

005646/2018—(2) **MEREKI**, **KGANENANG SIXBOY**, 15 August 1940, 7008155484081, E 436 GAMMOKWANE HEUNINGVLEI, VRYBURG; (3) 11 February 2016; (4) SEGOHATSANG VERONICA MEREKI, 22 December 1969, 6912221124084; (5) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU, 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745.

005154/2015—(2) **MOGOTSI**, **BEN**, 7 July 1939, 3907075474083, 1049 BERSEBA VILLAGE, NORTH WEST; (3) 11 December 2014; (5) Mtimkulu-Khwinana Attorneys, 15 Block A, Mabopane, 0190; (6) 30 days.

5884/2018—(2) MACHANGAZA, SINDISELE AARON, 22 September 1954, 5409225532082, Vaal Reefs Flat 1, Fritzgerald Street, Orkney, 2520; (3) 16 June 2018; (4) Malepodisi Andronica Lydia Machangaza, 11 October 1955, 5510110287086; (5) DE KOCKS INC, P O Box 10105, Klerksdorp, 2570.

5916/2018—(2) **VILJOEN**, **WILLEM JACOBUS**, 1 December 1938, 3812015020089, Farm Doornhoek, Klerksdorp; (3) 7 September 2018; (4) Hester Susanna Viljoen, 26 August 1942, 4208260030080; (5) DE KOCKS INC, P O Box 10105, Klerksdorp, 2570.

5916/2018—(2) VILJOEN, WILLEM JACOBUS, 1 December 1938, 3812015020089, Farm Doornhoek, Klerksdorp; (3) 7 September 2018; (4) Hester Susanna Viljoen, 26 August 1942, 4208260030080; (5) DE KOCKS INC, P O Box 10105, Klerksdorp, 2570.

8025/2016—(2) MCABA, ELIAS, 30 July 1961, 6107305442086, 17147 NEWTOWN STREET, KANANA; (3) 21 December 2016; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) TSOTELO PETROS NTSAMAI, OFFICE NO. 02 MERLITE BUILDING CNR. WARREN & SHIPPARD STREET, MAHIKENG.

004703/2017—(2) **SEBE, LOPANG EDITH**, 20 October 1963, 6310200059084, HOUSE NO: 10151, LOMANYANENG VILLAGE NORTH WEST PROVINCE; (3) 8 August 2017; (5) K.I Sepeng Attorneys, Office no 12 Merlite Building Corner Warren & Shippard Street, Mafikeng.

004588/2018—(2) **KALENI**, **CILIENT DUDUZILE**, 28 March 1979, 7903280467083, 596 ON 14 DERTIENDELAAN,MOH ADING,EXTENSION 1,POTCHEFSTROOM,2531; (3) 17 May 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) MAKGETHA MOLEMANE ATTORNEYS, 82C WOLMARANS STREET,POTCHEFSTROOM,2531.

005348/2018—(2) **DU PLESSIS**, **LEON**, 14 August 1951, 5108145053084, The Farm Nooitgedacht 381 North West Province; (3) 16 April 2018; (5) Coetzer Inc. Attorneys, 39 Arabian Crescent Leeuwenhof Estate Silver Lakes Road Pretoria.

000110/2018—(2) MOTSWAPONG, DIKGANG JACOB, 12 January 1967, 6701125937083, 1928 LATLA STREET, LETSOPA LOCATION, OTTOSDAL; (3) 7 May 2016; (5) THABO NGWENYA OF T.J NGWENYA ATTORNEYS, OFFICE NO.4, 52 SCHOLTZ STREET, LICHTENBURG, 2740.

## NORTHERN CAPE / NOORD-KAAP

3018/2018—(2) **Mc Pherson**, **Manuel**, 17 December 1965, 6512175261088, 21 Hodgson Street, Kirstenhoff, Kimberley; (3) 19 August 2018; (4) Anthea Colleen Mc Pherson, 15 September 1968, 6809150033080; (5) Peter Horn, 1 Halkettweg, New Park, Kimberley.

002508/2018—(2) **NOLTE**, **BEATRIX HENDRINA**, 28 Augustus 1925, 2508280005083, PRESIDENTSTRAAT 2, SPRINGBOK, 8240; (3) 29 Mei 2018; (5) ELRETHA HUISAMEN, SCHREUDERS, POSBUS 15, SPRINGBOK, 8240.

2758/2018—(2) MOROKE, KEITUMETSE LORRAINE, 30 September 1972, 7209300935087, 4 KOMATI STREET, RIVIERA, KIMBERLEY; (3) 26 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A, N/A; (5) HENDRIK PETRUS ARNOLDUS VENTER, DUNCAN & ROTHMAN, P O BOX 64, KIMBERLEY. 8300.

002487/2018—(2) **FOURIE**, **FRANCOIS**, 22 Desember 1972, 7212225089089, 15 CHRISTIAAN DE WET STRAAT, JAN KEMPDORP, 8550; (3) 9 Junie 2018; (5) STANLEY JAMES RUDMAN, 15 CHRISTIAAN DE WET STRAAT, JAN KEMPDORP, 8550.

3063/2018—(2) PAGE, MAGDELENA ANNA, 9 Oktober 1941, 4110090019087, RIVIERPARKWOONSTEL 12, WILDEBEESSTRAAT, UPINGTON, 8801; (3) 25 Augustus 2018; (5) JACOBUS JOHANNES PAGE, MALAN & VENNOTE, POSBUS 27, UPINGTON, 8800; (6) 30 DAE.

002742/2018—(2) **CILLIERS**, **ROBERT ABRAHAM**, 14 Maart 1939, 3903145031086, PLAAS BRANDWAG, PRIESKA DISTRIK, PRIESKA, 8940; (3) 18 Julie 2018; (4) NVT NVT; (5) AT VAN HEERDEN, POSBUS 121, PRIESKA, 8940; (6) NVT.

20743/2014—(2) MAGERMAN, RENDAL GAVIN, 27 Maart 1971, 7103275220080, KRIEKET STRAAT 429, NABABEEP, 8265.; (3) 21 April 2014; (5) WILLEM ABRAHAM CHRISTIAAN BOUWER, BOUWER & KIE/CO, VOORTREKKER STRAAT 45. POSBUS 693. SPRINGBOK, 8240..

002617/2018—(2) **Ekkerd**, **Ernustus Jacobus**, 11 January 1937, 3701115043085, No. 969 Perseel, Kakamas; (3) 23 June 2018; (4) Huibrecht Johanna Ekkerd, 14 January 1948, 4801140038081; (5) Kogilan Arumugam, FNB Fiduciary (Pty) LTD, PO Box 12619, Brandhof, 9324.

2046/2018—(2) Loftus, Jakob Johannes, 13 April 1938, 3804135003087, -; (3) 1 Mei 2018; (5) Van der Merwe-Miller Ingelyf, Buitekantstraat 10, Pofadder, 8890.

002973/2018—(2) **LOXTON**, **JOHN LEHANIE**, 10 September 1966, 6609105032082, GEDEELTE 5 VAN DIE PLAAS LOXTONVALE KEIMOES 8860; (3) 25 April 2017; (5) BRINK & GENOTE INGELYF, POSBUS 39, KEIMOES, 8860.

3086/2016—(2) **JANUARIE**, **WILLEM**, 28 Maart 1969, 6903285174081, SORGVLIET OUETEHUIS, CALVINIA, 8190; (3) 18 April 2015; (5) LOUW & MULLER PROKUREURS, WERDASTRAAT 3, LOERIESFONTEIN 8185.

003062/2018—(2) **DE KLERK**, **JOHANNES HENRIK**, 9 September 1940, 4009095007081, JASMYNSTRAAT 19 KURUMAN 8460; (3) 2 September 2018; (5) GIELJAM JACOBUS STEFANUS VAN ZYL, POSBUS 63, KURUMAN, 8460.

3047/2018—(2) **VAN NIEKERK, ANNA STEPHESINA**, 4 Desember 1925, 2512040008080, BELLORIO, KANONEILAND, UPINGTON; (3) 1 Augustus 2018; (5) PIETER STEYN LANGE, POSBUS 6, UPINGTON, 8800.

3094/2018—(2) **Beresford**, **Jacoba Cornelia**, 10 Augustus 1928, 2808100068083, Stillerwee Woonstel nr. 73, Dennisstraat, Kimberley; (3) 18 Julie 2018; (5) HJC Du Plessis & QF Brekelmans, Rosendorff Reitz Barry Prokureurs, 6 th Third Street, Bloemfontein.

003333/2017—(2) **LUDIK**, **PIETER HENDRIKUS GYSBERTUS**, 18 Oktober 1958, 5810185004089, Plaas Alicedale, Koopmansfontein, 8391; (3) 28 Julie 2017; (5) Hesna Aletta Rheeder, PricewaterhouseCoopers, Posbus 818, Bloemfontein, 9300; (6) 30.

2558/18—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **JANE ELIZABETH**, 14 August 1914, 1408140021084, MERRIMANSTRAAT, KIMBERLEY; (3) 10 November 2005; (5) FRANKEL ENGELBRECHT, P/A 80 DU TOITSPAN ROAD, KIMBERLEY.

2958/2018—(2) **WEDGWOOD**, **RICHARD RALPH JOHN**, 15 September 1948, 4809155333180, 1319 MASIPHAKAME, COLESBERG, 9795; (3) 6 August 2018; (4) TANTASWA BETTY KALASHE-WEDGWOOD, 22 February 1976, 7602220554089; (5) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, ABSA STREEKKANTOOR, H/V NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY, BRANDWAG BLOEMFONTEIN.

1412/2018—(2) **DE LANGE**, **WILLEM**, 26 Februarie 1955, 5502265144089, 3 DE LAAN, WARRENTON, NOORD-KAAP; (3) 29 Maart 2018; (5) LE GRANGE LIEBENBERG DU PLESSIS ING., HOEK VAN ANDALUSIA EN DE LA REY STRAAT, JAN KEMPDORP, NOORD-KAAP.

2915/2018—(2) **TALJAARD**, **DANIEL CORNELIUS**, 20 Januarie 1938, 3801205043084, HUIS 10, KALAHARISTRAAT 7, JAN KEMPDORP, 8550; (3) 30 April 2018; (5) LE GRANGE LIEBENBERG DU PLESSIS ING., HOEK VAN ANDALUSIA EN DE LA REY STRAAT, JAN KEMPDORP, NOORD-KAAP.

### WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

19606/2017—(2) Lategan, Beryl Cicilia, 21 Maart 1950, 5003210136080, Lantanastraat 25, Malmesbury; (3) 19 Julie 2017; (4) Wydeman Christoffel Lategan, 5 November 1949, 4911055011082; (5) Du Plessis & Mostert, Posbus 5, Malmesbury, 7299.

11431/2017—(2) **Wilkinson**, **Roewyda**, 10 August 1950, 5008100012085, 60 Oribi Avenue, Lotus River; (3) 24 December 2015; (5) Mauritz Briers & Associates, P O Box 628, Cape Town, 8000.

014702/2018—(2) **Louw**, **Peter John**, 21 Desember 1947, 4711215002088, 6 Hume Road, Bellville, Hoheizen; (3) 29 Julie 2018; (5) Heyns en Vennote Ingelyf, 168 Vasco Boulevard, Goodwood, 7460.

014689/2018—(2) Louw, Engela Elizabeth, 29 September 1950, 5009290007083, 6 Hume Road, Bellville, Hoheizen; (3) 7 Augustus 2018; (5) Heyns en Vennote Ingelyf, 168 Vasco Boulevard, Goodwood, 7460.

13451/2018—(2) **Leiching**, **Lewis**, 11 April 1929, 2904115050081, 19 Portland Road, Salt River, Cape Town, 7925; (3) 6 June 2018; (5) Qiyaam Leiching, 19 Portland Road, Salt River, Cape Town, 7925.

14127/2017—(2) **Schrikker**, **Batronessa**, 16 October 1940, 4010160452087, 40 Bloemendal Street, Westridge, Mitchell's Plain, Cape Town, 7802; (3) 11 July 2015; (5) Wagiet Schrikker, 40 Bloemendal Street, Westridge, Mitchell's Plain, Cape Town, 7802.

014686/2018—(2) **Meats**, **Audrie**, 14 April 1927, 2704140050084, 103 Sonvida, Somerset Road, Green Point; (3) 11 August 2018; (5) Nedgroup Trust (Pty) Ltd, Nedgroup Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 86, Cape Town, 8000.

12872/2018—(2) **Kanie**, **Richard**, 9 September 1974, 7409095313082, Dahliastraat 11, Touwsrvier; (3) 9 Mei 2018; (4) Leatitia Suzan Kanie, 6 April 1973, 7304060218087; (5) JJ Beyers en Vennote, Fairbairnstraat 26, Worcester.

11847/2018—(2) **Hendricks**, **Ansurita Linda**, 13 July 1966, 6607130225085, 23 Stamen Road, Retreat, Western Cape; (3) 25 July 2011; (4) Cedrick Reginald Hendricks, 18 June 1965, 6506185067089; (5) Cedrick Reginald Hendricks, 23 Stamen Road, Retreat, Cape Town.

14786/2018—(2) **Stemmert**, **Mary Helena**, 5 January 1947, 4701050104081, 61 Joubert street, Vasco, Goodwood; (3) 19 June 2018; (4) Frank Bennett Stemmert, 15 February 1942, 4202155079088; (5) Mindes, PO Box 4040 Tygervalley 7536.

016853/2017—(2) **JOHANNES**, **WILLIE**, 9 November 1965, 6511095084083, 54 SIMON CRES, BEAUFORT WEST; (3) 15 April 2017; (5) CRAWFORDS ATTORNEYS, 36 DONKIN STREET, BEAUFORT WEST.

13530/2018—(2) **Thompson**, **Irene Barbara**, 3 September 1924, 2409030022082, Room 14, Koggelpark Gerimed, Kleinmond; (3) 26 June 2018; (5) Willem Jacobus Theunissen, Suite 302 Buitenkloof Studios, 8 Kloof Street, Cape Town.

2534/2017—(2) **BAADJIES**, **IZAK JOHANNES**, 25 June 1942, 4206255044082, De Novastraat 19, Rawsonville; (3) 24 November 2016; (4) REGINA WILHELMINA BAADJIES, 12 November 1941, 4111120045084; (5) Wilna Roux Attorneys Incorporated, 27 Baring Street, Worcester; (6) 30.

15367/2018—(2) Nel, Hester Elizabeth, 31 Augustus 1927, 2708310006081, De Rust Aftree-Oord, Durbanville; (3) 26 Augustus 2018; (4) NVT NVT; (5) Pieter Carlisle Henning, Tijgerpark 5, Tygervallei, Bellville, 7530.

013013/2018—(2) KARRIEM, ROWADA, 5 June 1960, 6006050033084, 29 SUIKERBOS STREET, LENTEGEUR, MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN; (3) 8 August 2005; (4) OMAR KARRIEM, 5 April 1958, 5804055141089; (5) OMAR KARRIEM, 29 SUIKERBOS STREET, LENTEGEUR, MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN.

14575/2018—(2) **Van Graan**, **Johanna Aletta**, 26 April 1928, 2804260004083, Jabulani Aftreeoord 216 Riebeeckstraat 207 Tygerdal 7480; (3) 9 Augustus 2018; (5) Conrad van Graan, Nederburgh Straat 46 Welgemoed 7538.

7384/2018—(2) **Figaji**, **Clive Aubrey**, 9 March 1942, 4203095057085, Windhoek, Namibia; (3) 5 January 2018; (4) N.A. N.A.; (5) FM Oehl Trust CC, 3rd floor, 50 Keeromstreet, Cape Town.

13801/2018—(2) **BASHA**, **FAHRIDA**, 10 November 1944, 4411100397087, 11 HAWK CRESCENT, PELICAN PARK, 7941; (3) 2 October 2013; (4) NONE NONE; (5) MOGAMAT ZANE BASHA, 11 HAWK CRESCENT, PELICAN PARK, 7941.

24997/2014—(2) **DE KOKER**, **JAN**, 5 January 1938, 380105505080, Skoolstraat 1, Laingsburg; (3) 14 May 2014; (4) Ragel Magdalena DE KOKER, 5302040088085; (5) Wilna Roux Attorneys Incorporated, 27 Baring Street, Worcester; (6) 30.

15367/2018—(2) **Nel**, **Hester Elizabeth**, 31 Augustus 1927, 2708310006081, De Rust Aftree-Oord, Durbanville; (3) 26 Augustus 2018; (4) NVT NVT; (5) Pieter Carlisle Henning, Tijgerpark 5, Tygervallei, Bellville, 7530.

016841/2016—(2) **Josephs, Nicolaas**, 24 May 1946, 4605245149085, 71 Artillery Ave Pacaltsdorp 6529; (3) 10 May 2002; (4) Dorothy Ann Josephs, 6 March 1948, 4803060296087; (5) Anna Elizabeth Reynolds of Bruwer & Reynolds Attorneys, 8 Milwood Building, C/O York & Victoria Sts, George, 6529.

007231/2015—(2) **Jospehs**, **Dorothy Ann**, 6 March 1948, 4803060296087, 71 Artillery Avenue Pacaltsdorp George 6529; (3) 22 March 2014; (5) Anna Elizabeth Reynolds of Bruwer & Reynolds Attorneys, 8 Millwood Building, C/O York & Victoria Sts, George, 6529.

12484/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **JOHANNES PETRUS**, 3 Maart 1966, 6603035021083, Hoogstraat 2, George-Suid, 6529; (3) 14 Junie 2018; (4) SUSANNA MARIA VENTER, 29 Augustus 1974, 7408290006087; (5) ANN MARJORY COETZEE, RAUBENHEIMERS INGELYF, POSBUS 21, GEORGE, 6530.

010266/2018—(2) **Benjamin**, **Mogamat Nazeem**, 11 February 1954, 5402115009089, 110 South Road, Wynberg, 7800; (3) 31 May 2018; (5) Jeanelize Fitzgerald, Hayes Incorporated, Unit 32, Roeland Square, Roeland Street, Cape Town, 8001.

003283/2018—(2) **LEE**, **FRANCES**, 10 August 1932, 3208100161088, 97 CRADOCK ROAD, STEENBERG, CAPE TOWN; (3) 22 December 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) ARTHUR SOLDAAT, SUITE 11, 220 OTTERY ROAD OTTERY CAPE TOWN. 014596/2018—(2) **RICHTER**, **CAROL DAWN**, 11 July 1946, 4607110036082, 16 EAGLE CRESCENT, SUNRIDGE, 7441; (3) 16 July 2018; (5) Absa Trust Limited, PO Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; (6) 30.

12289/2018—(2) **JACOBS**, **FRANCINA**, 6 August 1948, 4808060595081, 13 SEPTEMBER STREET, CLOETESVILLE, STELLENBOSCH, 7600; (3) 1 June 2018; (5) Legatus Trust (Pty) Limited, 3rd Floor, Imperial Terraces, Tyger Waterfront, P O Box 3883, Tyger Valley, 7536.

007231/201—(2) **Jospehs**, **Dorothy Ann**, 6 March 1948, 4803060296087, 71 Artillery Avenue Pacaltsdorp George 6529; (3) 22 March 2014; (5) Anna Elizabeth Reynolds of Bruwer & Reynolds Attorneys, 8 Millwood Building, C/O York & Victoria Sts, George, 6529.

1558/2006—(2) **Vermaak, Charles Philip**, 11 Junie 1955, 5506115033087, Lobelia Road 69, Lentegeur, Mitchellsplain, 7785; (3) 19 Januarie 2006; (4) Yvonne Vermaak, 24 September 1945, 4509240443081; (5) Susanne Rall-Willemse, Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600.

6205/2018—(2) **SMITH**, **ALBERT**, 13 February 1960, 6002135048080, 8 MIMOSA AVENUE, WESBANK, OUDTSHOORN; (3) 23 January 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) GLENN-ALBERT SMITH, 72 LUCCA COMPLEX, 205 SMUTS ROAD, HALFWAY GARDENS, MIDRAND.

014739/2018—(2) **Petersen**, **Marion Belinda**, 3 July 1952, 5207030017087, 9 Breston Road, Silvertown, Athlone; (3) 7 August 2017; (5) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited, Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Ltd, PO Box 86, Cape Town, 8000.

015096/2018—(2) **Stockhall**, **Iola Madge Gertrude**, 2 October 1932, 3210020072080, George and Annie Starck Home, Parow 7500; (3) 24 August 2018; (5) Chris Gerber, P O Box 4133, Durbanville 7551.

15782/2018—(2) NANASE, NOVEMQWANA RICHARD, 29 November 1950, 5011295323085, 16 GRANADASTRAAT, GROENHEUWEL, PAARL; (3) 10 Junie 2018; (4) ELIZABETH NANASE, 23 Oktober 1953, 5310230184085; (5) WILMA VILJOEN, 13 CONCORDIASTRAAT, PAARL, 7646.

015291/2018—(2) **Sonnekus**, **Robert Wayne**, 3 October 1966, 6610035065085, 19 Corsair Way, Sun Valley, 7975; (3) 12 August 2018; (5) Smith Tabata Buchanan Boyes, 26 First Avenue, Fish Hoek, 7975.

10300/2018—(2) BARENDS, HECTOR PHILLIP PETER, 1 Februarie 1955, 5502015059082, 25 BROADWAY CRESCENT, BERNADINO HEIGHTS, KRAAIFONTEIN; (3) 2 Junie 2018; (4) BETTIE LENIE BARENDS, 5 Februarie 1956, 5602050091089; (5) CRAIG MARCO BARENDS, C/O MAURICE PHILLIPS I WISENBERG ATTORNEYS, 20TH FLOOR, 2 LONG STREET, CAPE TOWN, 8001; (6) 30 DAYS.

1146-2017—(2) **Van Rooyen**, **Cete Mariam**, 3 July 1944, 4407030079084, 19 Chestnut Street, Bonteheuwel, 7764; (3) 10 October 2016; (5) M A S K ATTORNEYS, 7 CLIFTON CLOSE, PARKLANDS, 7441, CAPE; (6) N/A.

7155/2017—(2) **DE BEER, ANTHONIE JOHANNES**, 27 May 1956, 5605275027085, NARSING STR 1, DWARSKERSBOS; (3) 13 July 2017; (5) NICOLAS PETRUS MAREE, 35 Van Zyl str, Hoopstad, 9479; (6) 30.

13230/2018—(2) **POTTAGE**, **COLIN BLACKBURN**, 17 February 1924, 2402175047089, 79 Drommedaris Avenue, Gordons Bay, 7140; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) Legatus Trust (Pty) Limited, 3rd Floor Imperial Terraces, Tyger Waterfront, P O Box 3883, Tyger Valley, 7536; (6) 30.

CA10865/2018—(2) Galletis, Sandra May, 10 September 1952, 5209100065087, 18 Acorn Close, Marchwood, Southampton, United Kingdom; (3) 30 September 2017; (5) Abrahams & Gross Inc, P O Box 1661, Cape Town, 8000, Abrahams & Gross Inc, P O Box 1661, Cape Town, 8000.

12659-2018—(2) **Van Rooyen**, **Sadick**, 18 February 1930, 3002185049080, 19 Chestnut Street, Bonteheuwel, 7764; (3) 21 June 2018; (5) M A S K ATTORNEYS, 7 CLIFTON CLOSE, PARKLANDS, 7441, CAPE; (6) N/A.

12407/2018—(2) **RAYNARD**, **CLIVE HENRY**, 21 Februarie 1961, 6102215157080, BEUKESSTRAAT 3, PAARL; (3) 15 Mei 2018; (4) LILY CHRISTINE RAYNARD, 20 April 1957, 5704200105080; (5) WILMA VILJOEN, 13 CONCORDIASTRAAT, PAARL, 7646.

-—(2) **VAN VREDEN**, **CAREL JACOBUS**, 22 Januarie 1943, 4301225005089, VOLSTRUISSTRAAT 13, SEDGEFIELD; (3) 21 Februarie 2016; (5) PIETER STEENKAMP, RYNEVELD PLAZA 28, RYNEVELDSTRAAT, STELLENBOSCH, 7600.

014192/2018—(2) **Jansen van Vuuren**, **Corrie**, 27 November 1945, 4511275077081, 7 Nerina Avenue, Kleinmond, 7195; (3) 20 Julie 2018; (5) HESTER BLACKBURN, BLACKBURN COMMERCIAL (PTY) LTD, 371 MAIN ROAD, PAARL, 7646.

5157/2018—(2) **JACKSON**, **KULSUM**, 30 June 1942, 4206300096087, 54 MIDWAY STREET, SCOTTSVILLE, KRAAIFONTEIN; (3) 7 February 2008; (5) Velile Tinto Cape Inc., The Greenford Office Estate, Building XG01 & XG02, Punters Way, Kenilworth, 7708.

014913/2018—(2) STIEFENHOFER, JOSEF, 2 June 1934, 3406025037181, 17 SENTRAAL STREET, PANORAMA, CAPE TOWN; (3) 16 August 2018; (5) Legacy Fiduciary Services and Estate Planners (SA), C/O LEGACY FIDUCIARY SERVICES SA, P.O.BOX 36218, GLOSDERRY, 7702; (6) 30.

014780/2018—(2) **RUSSELL**, **LORAINE CHRISTINA**, 30 January 1951, 5101300073088, 15 KLEINSTREET, GANSBAAI, 7220; (3) 16 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) CAHLRICH PITZER, 35 BARNARD STREET, GANSBAAI, 7220.

15636/2018—(2) VAN RENSBURG, AMY JEMIMA, 13 Oktober 1943, 4310130054082, KOKERBOOMSTRAAT 15, HEIDERAND, MOSSELBAAI, 6500; (3) 25 Augustus 2018; (5) MANIE PRETORIUS PROKUREURS, FLORAWEG 209, DANABAAI. 6510.

003042/2018—(2) van der Westhuizen, Robert Johan, 26 April 1931, 3104265060084, Fitzroy Straat 135, Goodwood; (3) 25 November 2017; (5) Johann Francois Vos, Vasco Boulevard 181, Goodwood, 7460.

014720/2018—(2) LA COCK, EUGENE JOHAN, 16 Mei 1937, 3705165071086, PARADYS PARK 47, AURANASTRAAT, BRACKENFELL, 7530; (3) 20 Augustus 2018; (5) SUSARA GERTRUIDA LA COCK, C/O MHI ATTORNEYS, 295 DURBAN ROAD, BELLVILLE 7530.

15398/2018—(2) PRINS, JURIANUS MARTHINUS GAUKUS, 7 January 1938, 3801075060086, 2 2ND CLOSE BRANDWACHT STELLENBOSCH; (3) 22 August 2018; (5) ELIZABETH DIANA PRINS, P O BOX 476 RONDEBOSCH 7700; (6) 30.

15398/2018—(2) PRINS, JURIANUS MARTHINUS GAUKUS, 7 January 1938, 3801075060086, 2 2ND CLOSE BRANDWACHT STELLENBOSCH; (3) 22 August 2018; (5) ELIZABETH DIANA PRINS, P O BOX 476 RONDEBOSCH 7700; (6) 30.

0134262018—(2) van der Bank, Riaan, 9 December 1964, 6412095184082, 32A Third Street, George East, 6530; (3) 20 July 2018; (5) Jordaan & Smith Attorneys, 8 High Street, Plettenberg Bay, 6600.

14490/2018—(2) Laidley, Denis Richard, 10 October 1944, 4410105099086, 12A Orchard Avenue, Lakeside; (3) 13 July 2018; (4) Florence Grace Laidley, 4 January 1937, 3701040034084; (5) Old Mutual Trust Limited - Y Nordien, Nedbank Clocktower, Clocktower Precinct V&A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8001; (6) 30 days.

014978/2018—(2) **Lippert**, **Otto Rudolph**, 28 September 1938, 3809285041084, 11 Daisy Circle, Estoril, Rugby, 7405; (3) 16 July 2018; (5) Absa Trust Limited, P O Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532.

14681/2018—(2) **Van Reenen**, **Philip**, 9 Januarie 1948, 4801095088081, 11 Somersetstraat, Darling, 7345; (3) 17 Julie 2018; (5) TSP Prokureurs, 8 Truterstraat Malmesbury, 7300.

10779/2018—(2) SMIT, FREDERIK HENDRIK SMIT, 1 Oktober 1942, 4210015077085, President Swartstraat 17, Touwsrivier; (3) 15 Februarie 2017; (4) JACOBA CHRISTINA SMIT, 12 April 1946, 4604120078089; (5) KAREL ERICH KOGLER, RIEBEECKSTRAAT 49, WORCESTER, 6850.

014972/2018—(2) **Schouw**, **Ralph Stephen Peter**, 17 October 1943, 4310175059087, 33 Alice Street, Goodwood, 7460; (3) 24 July 2018; (5) Absa Trust Limited, P O Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532.

013519/2018—(2) **Ball**, **Sara Louisa**, 9 September 1919, 1909090005084, Oude Molen, Frail Care Centre, Durbanville, 7551; (3) 27 June 2018; (5) Christiaan Anton Albertus Jordaan, 44 Roeland Street, Franskraal, 7220.

6114/2018—(2) **SOBAIGHA**, **JAMIE**, 2 February 1926, 2602020048089, 31 CANDLEWOOD STREET, BONTEHEUWEL,7700,; (3) 3 July 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) SOERINA TALIEP, NSATTORNEYS,SUITE102, STABLES ,RONDEBOSCH VILLAGE, KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, RONDEBOSCH,7701.

004241/2018—(2) **Engelsman**, **Jacoba Wilhelmina**, 1 January 1927, 2701010041086, 3 Garden Gates Main Street Knysna; (3) 5 March 2018; (5) Martin Clarence Engelsman, 2 Garden Road Old Belvidere Knysna.

014604/2017—(2) Salman, Xolisa, 5 February 1991, 9110205688086, 23 Mandela Street, Du Noon, Milnerton, Western Cape; (3) 28 May 2017; (5) Shalene Schreuder, 7 Park Road, Cnr Koeberg and Park Road, Durbanville 7550; (6) 30.

015680/2018—(2) **LING**, **GORDON**, 27 October 1943, 4310275004082, 16 Ou Wingerd Road, Constantia, 7800; (3) 2 September 2018; (5) Simon Mark Aaron, P.O. Box 60, Century City, 7446.

011109/2018—(2) **CURRY**, **DAVID MICHAEL GEORGE**, 4 August 1930, 3008045064086, NEGESTER FRAIL CARE, ONRUSRIVIER ,HERMANUS.WESTERN CAPE; (3) 8 March 2018; (4) PREDECEASED; (5) DE KLERK MACLENNAN-SMITH INC, 8 WILLOW WARBLER, HEMEL-EN-AARDE ESTATE SANDBAAI HERMANUS 7200.

12943/2018—(2) **THIETZ**, **SIEGFRIED WERNER**, 15 September 1939, 3909155035081, 11 ENZA CIRCLE, LEONARDO VILLAGE, BOTHASIG, WESTERN CAPE; (3) 18 July 2018; (4) VERONICA MARIE THIETZ, 13 March 1945, 4503130022089; (5) E M NEILSON, NEILSONS ATTORNEYS, 13B NORTH ROAD, CNR. WOOD DRIVE, TABLE VIEW, 7441; (6) 30 DAYS.

011475/2015—(2) **MOUTON**, **JOHANNES FREDERIK**, 1 Oktober 1959, 5910015045086, VOORTREKKERSTRAAT 20, PIKETBERG, 7320; (3) 16 April 2015; (5) JACQUES EHLERS PROKUREURS, HOOFSTRAAT 54, PIKETBERG, 7320.

15092/2018—(2) **Pick**, **Lydia Sophia**, 21 Oktober 1918, 1810210078086, Green Pastures Home, Durbanville; (3) 3 September 2018; (5) Marais Muller Hendricks, Posbus 36, Kuilsrivier.

012100/2017—(2) **PETERSEN**, **ADRIANA SERENA**, 29 January 1945, 4501290045080, 19 OXFORD STREET, PORTLANDS, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 7 August 2017; (5) GAVIN KRUSE, GAVIN KRUSE & ASSOCIATES, UNIT 4A MEDIA HOUSE, 46 BELL CRESCENT, WESTLAKE BUSINESS PARK, WESTLAKE.

010307/2018—(2) **CAREW**, **LAWRENCE GEORGE RICHARD**, 25 December 1937, 201908340, TALBOT VIEW RESIDENTIAL HOME, 66 ENSBURY AVENUE, BOURNEMOUTH, ENGLAND; (3) 8 December 2017; (5) GAVIN KRUSE, GAVIN KRUSE & ASSOCIATES, UNIT 4A MEDIA HOUSE, 46 BELL CRESCENT, WESTLAKE BUSINESS PARK, WESTLAKE.

014960/2018—(2) **Liebenberg**, **Hendrik Jacobus**, 17 April 1936, 3604175006085, Berg-en-Dalstraat 50, Wellington, 7655; (3) 14 Junie 2018; (5) Absa Trust Beperk, Posbus 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532.

008581/2018—(2) ANDERSON, VERNON EDWARD, 22 April 1939, 3904225141084, FLAT 604 OAKLEIGH, 10 COLLEGE ROAD, RONDEBOSCH; (3) 8 May 2018; (5) GAVIN KRUSE, GAVIN KRUSE & ASSOCIATES, UNIT 4A MEDIA HOUSE, 46 BELL CRESCENT, WESTLAKE BUSINESS PARK, WESTLAKE.

020666/2017—(2) **Baker**, **Russell Alfred**, 25 April 1936, 3604255041085, 70 Park Road, Walmer Estate, Woodstock, 7925; (3) 18 July 2017; (5) Rynhart Kruger from Rynhart Kruger Attorneys, Postnet Suite #631, Private Bag X10, Elarduspark, 0047; (6) 30 Days.

007712/2017—(2) **ESAU**, **NIKLAAS**, 25 Julie 1971, 7107255130086, ROOIKRANS LAAN 55, MALMESBURY; (3) 17 Oktober 2017; (4) FREDOLINE CHRISTOLENE ESAU, 20 Mei 1973, 7305200139083; (5) FREDOLINE CHRISTOLENE ESAU, ROOIKRANS LAAN 55, MALMESBURY.

001543/2016—(2) **MOUTON**, **JOHANNES HENDRIK**, 31 Maart 1943, 4303315065080, LEERDAMSTRAAT 5, WORCESTER, 6850; (3) 28 Desember 2015; (5) MICHIEL GEORGE LOCHNER, LOCHNER & VENTER CONSULTING CC, POSBUS 7114, NOORDER-PAARL, 7623.

015211/2018—(2) **Van Rooyen**, **Thresia**, 13 February 1955, 5502130154081, 14 Pinoak Crescent, Peers Hill Estate, Fish Hoek, 7975; (3) 1 September 2018; (5) Fiona Store, P O Box 131, Bergyliet, 7864.

014945/2018—(2) **SPENCER**, **HILARY RUBINA**, 7 April 1940, 507091824, 2 11TH STREET, SHELLEY POINT, STOMPNEUS BAY, WESTERN CAPE, 7382; (3) 14 August 2018; (5) LEANDRI KRUGER, 8 VREDE STREET, DURBANVILLE, 7550.

11906/2018—(2) **BROWN**, **FLORENCE EDITH**, 5 May 1941, 4105050044083, 5 ROBINSON STREET, KENILWORTH, 7708; (3) 13 June 2018; (5) NEIL IAN STRYBIS, 6TH FLOOR, BDO HOUSE, 123 HERTZOG BOULEVARD, FORESHORE, CAPE TOWN, 8001.

13773/2018—(2) **CROUCH**, **ROZANNE**, 14 January 1982, 8201140174083, 28 PIERRE STREET PAARL; (3) 14 June 2018; (5) Gaironesa Davids Attorneys, Cnr of No 1 Alamein and Garfield Roads Claremont 7700.

1545/2017—(2) **DIOGO**, **MARIA ELIZABETH**, 12 July 1925, 2507120023082, ALTENA RETIREMENT HOME ALTENA ROAD STRAND; (3) 8 September 2017; (5) Gaironesa Davids Attorneys, Cnr of No 1 Alamein and Garfield Roads Claremont 7700.

015414/2018—(2) **Jansen Van Rensburg**, **Theunis Johannes**, 4 November 1937, 3711045020087, Oorbietjie Street, Soneika, Kuilsriver; (3) 12 July 2018; (4) Maria Elizabeth Cornelia Jansen Van Rensburg, 26 April 1937, 3704260062082; (5) Nedgroup Trust (Pty) Limited - C Fester, Nedbank Clocktower, Clocktower Precinct V&A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8001; (6) 30 days.

12952/2018—(2) **WINTER**, **MELANIE**, 1 April 1963, 6304010723088, 69 SUNNINGDALE ROAD, SUNNINGDALE, 7441; (3) 24 July 2018; (5) JOLENE TASHA HARRIS, HARRIS ATTORNEYS, 404 DE OUDE SCHUUR, 120 BREE STREET, CAPE TOWN, 8001

014920/2018—(2) **Damonse**, **Calvin Isaac**, 18 Desember 1972, 7212185188087, Piet My Vrous Straat, 421, Paarl, 7646; (3) 11 Junie 2018; (4) Andreneza Mardrick Damonse, 15 April 1981, 8104150082081; (5) Susanne Rall-Willemse, Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600.

014948/2018—(2) Coetzee, Barend Frederick, 30 November 1929, 2911305026086, Huis, Vergenoegd Blok, C15, Hoofstraat, 188, Paarl, 7646; (3) 27 Junie 2018; (5) Susanne Rall-Willemse, Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600.

15710/2018—(2) **EDRIES**, **FALDEELA**, 21 October 1951, 5110210154086, 31 DERBY ROAD, LANSDOWNE; (3) 15 July 2018; (5) SALIE & SALIE, 169 TARONGA ROAD CRAWFORD; (6) 30 days.

12157/2018—(2) VAN DER HOVEN, KENAU DOROTHEA, 17 March 1927, 2703170036088, QUELLERIESTRAAT 34, WORCESTER; (3) 6 July 2018; (4) PAUL STEFANUS NAUDE VAN DER HOVEN, 5 October 1924, 2410055051089; (5) HA CONRADIE EN VENNOTE, 23 STOCKENSTROM STREET WORCESTER.

15708/2018—(2) FRANTZ, HENRIETTA RUTH CECILIA, 26 December 1948, 4812260041086, 58 ANGUS ROAD, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 7 March 2007; (4) ANDREW PETER FRANTZ, 15 December 2045, 4512155056088; (5) SALIE & SALIE, 169 TARONGA ROAD CRAWFORD; (6) 30 days.

14384/2018—(2) **HUMAN**, **JACOBUS JOHANNES**, 29 November 1931, 3111295033080, 45 EVERGREEN VILLAGE, BERGVLIET, CAPE TOWN; (3) 10 August 2018; (5) DENIS JAMES LLOYD AND JOAN TREWHELLA HUMAN, C/O WALKERS INC, PO BOX 254, CAPE TOWN, 8000.

015132/2018—(2) **Yacoob**, **Fouzia**, 4 May 1954, 5405040220085, 48 Sound of Jura Street, Saldanha, 7395; (3) 26 August 2018; (5) Francois Hamman, 13 Mark Street, Vredenburg, 7380.

014602/2018—(2) **SWANEPOEL**, **MARIA JOHANNA ELIZABETH**, 7 October 1941, 4110070019081, EERSTE LAAN 39, PAROW, 7500; (3) 29 July 2018; (5) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, 14 STRAND ROAD, BELLVILLE,7532.

005998/2018—(2) **Vermeulen, Gert Johannes Jansen**, 21 Maart 1943, 4303215052089, Bosduifstraat 17, George, 6529; (3) 20 Oktober 2017; (4) Anna Siebretta Vermeulen, 22 Augustus 1943, 4308220033081; (5) Anna Siebretta Vermeulen, Bosduifstraat 17, George, 6529.

014952/2018—(2) **Stynder**, **Gerhard Patrick**, 26 September 1939, 3909265091081, Helm Straat, 33, Worcester, 6850; (3) 14 Maart 2016; (5) Susanne Rall-Willemse, Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600.

11540/2018—(2) **SWEERTS**, **JEAN-LUC RENE CLAUDE**, 23 March 1952, 5203235077083, 32 PAREL VALLEI STREET, SOMERSET WEST; (3) 18 May 2018; (5) LYNDI LABUSCHAGNE, THE FORUM, 13 DRAMA STREET, SOMERSET WEST, 7130.

13429/2018—(2) **Golden**, **Lucinda Bertha**, 5 October 1973, 7310050336086, 8 Sonata Street, Steenberg, 7945; (3) 15 June 2018; (5) Jan Daniel De Villiers Truter, Truter & Ciolli, 1 Weaver Bird Avenue, Tokai, 7945.

14486/2018—(2) **NEL**, **JOHN STEPHEN**, 8 December 1947, 4712085102081, 44 WILLIAM TAYLOR AVE, BELLVILLE; (3) 8 July 2018; (4) JENNIFER MAUREEN NEL, 29 October 1951, 5110290104084; (5) VGV INC, PO BOX 3888, TYGERVALLEY, 7536.

015008/2018—(2) Lawrence, Derick Gordon, 8 November 1957, 5711085113089, Delft; (3) 27 Julie 2018; (4) Linda Lawrence, 7 September 1960, 6009070146084; (5) AVENANT RAPPOPORT INC, 21 PASITA STREET, ROSEN PARK, BELLVILLE; (6) 31.

000432/2018—(2) **MAYTHAM**, **MICHAEL DAVID**, 26 January 1949, 4901265141189, 8 SPOON STREET, LAKESIDE; (3) 17 October 2017; (5) Yasmin Jadwat, Pincus Matz House, Wynberg Mews, Brodie Road, Wynberg.

030121/2014—(2) **JULIUS**, **ANGELO FERNANDO**, 27 December 1978, 7812275221084, 6 METEREN CIRCLE ATLANTIS 7349; (3) 9 December 2013; (5) NAZIR AHMED EBRAHIM CHAFEKER, AINTREE PARK, BLOCK A, 1st FLOOR, OFF DONCASTER ROAD KENILWORTH; (6) 30 DAYS.

013192/2018—(2) **Steenkamp**, **Ebenaezer**, 1 November 1928, 2811015008087, Fountaine Blue4, Normandy, Welgelegen, PAROW. 7500; (3) 18 Junie 2018; (4) Adele Melvina Steenkamp, 19 Mei 1935, 3505190006085; (5) MJ van Zyl, Posbus 605, SANLAMHOF. 7532.

013224/2018—(2) **SWART**, **GLOUDINA KARIN**, 23 Februarie 1949, 4902230106083, 285 UYS KRIGE RYLAAN, TYGERBERG HEUWELS, 7530; (3) 23 Junie 2018; (5) ETIENNE VAN WYK, 18 ALTONA STRAAT, OAKGLEN, BELLVILLE .7530.

013156/2018—(2) **Rassou**, **Christelle**, 29 January 1974, 7401290022089, 7 Freesia Close, Plattekloof; (3) 13 May 2018; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, PO Box 5562 Cape Town 8000; (6) 30.

015113/2018—(2) **Gerber**, **Elizabeth Johanna**, 4 December 1934, 3412040009080, 48 Klip Street, Riviersonderend; (3) 25 July 2018; (5) Absa Trust, Absa Building, Ground Floor, Bridge Park West, Bridge Way, Century City, 7441; (6) 30.

009588/2017—(2) **Johnstone**, **Faiza**, 19 March 1950, 5003190138080, 11 Crossbill Street, Pelican Park; (3) 15 May 2017; (5) Jolandi van der Merwe, c/o Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc., 301 Durban Road, Bellville.

013257/2018—(2) **Purcell**, **John Patrick**, 23 August 1930, 3008235063088, 72 River Glade Retirement Village, Ravenscourt Road, Parklands; (3) 3 February 2018; (5) Jolandi van der Merwe, c/o Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc., 301 Durban Road, Bellville.

05574/2018—(2) LOUW, RONELLE, 29 Januarie 1954, 5401290159081, RUGBY PARK 34, STASIEWEG, KRAAIFONTEIN; (3) 14 Februarie 2018; (5) LYNDI LABUSCHAGNE, DIE FORUM, 13 DRAMASTRAAT, SOMERSET-WES.

14287/2016—(2) **FITZ-GERALD**, **DENISE MARGUERITE**, 17 August 1958, 5808170876081, 15 VILLIERS STREET, BARRYDALE, 4750; (3) 6 July 2016; (4) N/A; (5) HARRY DISTIN CURTIS, P.O. BOX 53067, KENILWORTH, 7745.

15533/2018—(2) Koopman, Collin, 21 June 1954, 5406215014089, 54 Duff Street, Parow Valley; (3) 4 August 2018; (4) Lavone Jessica Koopman, 21 June 1954, 5506190056086; (5) Fabian Christian Collin Koopman, 22 Valley Street, Riverton, Elsies River; (6) 30.

15423/2018—(2) **Wynand**, **Johannes Bernadus**, 29 July 1938, 3807295108083, 111 Overdale Street, Ravensmead, 7493; (3) 21 March 2016; (5) CONRAD VAN ZIJL LASKEY - MO28, 4 DURBANVILLE AVENUE SERVICE ROAD, CNR DURBANVILLE AVENUE & DE VILLIERS DRIVE, DURBANVILLE, 7550; (6) 30.

13230/2018—(2) **POTTAGE**, **COLIN BLACKBURN**, 17 February 1924, 2402175047089, 79 Drommedaris Avenue, Gordons Bay, 7140; (3) 18 July 2018; (5) Legatus Trust (Pty) Limited, 3rd Floor Imperial Terraces, Tyger Waterfront, P O Box 3883, Tyger Valley, 7536; (6) 30.

0152052018—(2) Claassen, Johanna Katerina, 25 Januarie 1933, 3301250061081, 10 Merriman Street, George, 6529, Western Cape; (3) 26 Augustus 2018; (4) Petrus Johannes Claassen, 14 Augustus 1938, 3808145023084; (5) Andrew du Toit Burger, 138 Merriman Street, George, 6529.

005650/2018—(2) LOUW, EBRAHIM, 29 April 1937, 3704295063089, 3 AQUARIUS ROAD, SURREY EST,7764; (3) 12 June 2017; (5) CHAFEKER & SHABODIEN INC ATTORNEYS, AINTREE BUSINESS PARK, BLOCK A, 1ST FLOOR, CNR DONCASTER & LOCH ROAD, KENILWORTH, 7708; (6) 30 DAYS.

014994/2018—(2) **Booysen**, **Charles Wilfred**, 1 Julie 1945, 4507015080088, Janestraat 16, Gaylee Landgoed, Blackheath, 7580; (3) 23 Oktober 2017; (4) Mary Elizabeth Booysen, 11 Junie 1948, 4806110068083; (5) Absa Trust Beperk, Posbus 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532.

014710/2018—(2) **BEUKES**, **CHARLEEN MAGARETH**, 29 Julie 1960, 6007290148088, 33 DOLPHIN VIEW, GORDONS BAY; (3) 6 Augustus 2018; (5) SILMA HAMDULAY, P.O. BOX 5562, CAPE TOWN, 8000.

004241/2018—(2) **Engelsman**, **Jacoba Wilhelmina**, 1 January 1927, 2701010041086, 3 Garden Gates Main Street Knysna; (3) 5 March 2018; (5) Martin Clarence Engelsman, 2 Garden Road Old Belvidere Knysna.

14385/2018—(2) **KING, ANDREW EDWARD**, 24 Julie 1947, 4707245054081, FRANGIPANISTRAAT 38, HELDERVUE, SOMERSET-WES, 7130; (3) 17 April 2018; (4) HENDRIKA BERTINA KING, 24 Julie 1947, 4712080060086; (5) KARIEN VAN DER MERWE, RESERVOIRSTRAAT 12, PARELVALLEI, SOMERSET-WES, 7130.

011444/2018—(2) **ANN**, **SILVIE**, 14 Junie 1937, 3706140059089, 70 MILFORD ROAD, PLUMSTEAD, 7800; (3) 1 Augustus 2017; (5) RYAN CHOWLES, 70 MILFORD ROAD, PLUMSTEAD, 7800.

015372/2018—(2) **RIMMER**, **PETER CRITCHLEY**, 28 April 1937, 3704285065185, FOREST EDGE FARM, GOUNA, KNYSNA; (3) 17 July 2018; (5) SILMA HAMDULAY, P.O. BOX 5562, CAPE TOWN, 8000.

13633/2010—(2) PARKFELT, CAREL NILS LENNART, 29 February 1924, 2402295035188, LA CHATAIGNE, FRANSCHHOEK, 7691; (3) 31 August 2010; (4) SHIRLEY MAE PARKFELT, 24 August 1929, 2908240101081; (5) CHRISTO PRINS REKENDIENSTE CC, 31 HOSPITAAL STREET, PAARL, 7646.

12892/2017—(2) **ARENDSE**, **BEULAH ANNE**, 22 June 1964, 6406220714086, 35 GOLD STERRT, ROCKLANDS, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 30 July 2013; (4) BENEVER ARENDSE, 5 July 1966, 6607055226084; (5) GERRIT VAN DEN BURG, BLOCK C, EQUITY PARK, 257 BROOKLYN ROAD, BROOKLYN.

20531/2017—(2) **ADAMS**, **RACHEL ELIZABETH**, 16 April 1929, 2904160404084, MIMOSA STRAAT 22, KUILSRIVIER, WES-KAAP; (3) 7 Mei 2017; (4) N/A N/A; (5) CHRISTIAAN BRAND LUCAS, CHRISTIAAN LUCAS PROKUREURS, h/v LANG & MIKROSTRAAT 5, KUILSRIVIER.

014850/2018—(2) **SANDERS**, **MARCO**, 24 June 1944, 4406245033183, 5 GOEDERUST STREET, SOMERSET-WEST; (3) 26 August 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) C.E. SANDERS, PO BOX 3463, DURBANVILLE, 7551.

013596/2018—(2) Leininger, Michelle Ann, 28 October 1967, 6710280089085, 11 Crammix Road, Brackenfell; (3) 27 June 2018; (5) Independent Executor & Trust, 49 Beach Road, Nahoon, East London, 5241.

015209/2018—(2) **KERWIN**, **ERIC ADOLF**, 27 August 1938, 3808275145087, 38 SCHOONER AVE, FISHERHAVEN; (3) 3 May 2013; (4) HENRIETTA DIERDRE KERWIN, 7 October 1947, 4710070145180; (5) LB VORSTER ATTORNEYS, SUITE 25, 1ST FLOOR, ASTORIA VILLAGE, MAIN ROAD, HERMANUS, 7200.

015409/2018—(2) **Meiring**, **Arnold**, 11 August 1958, 5808115007081, 11 Nederburg Street, Worcester, 6850; (3) 25 February 2018; (5) Old Mutual Trust Limited - C Fester, Nedbank Clocktower, Clocktower Precinct V&A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8001; (6) 30 days.

15127/2018—(2) **Arendse**, **Andries Izak**, 1 November 1931, 3111015021084, 8ste Laan Nr. 7, Bergsig, Caledon, 7230; (3) 13 Desember 2017; (4) Lydia Arendse, 2 April 1932, 3204020064080; (5) Charl Stephanus Cilliers, P/A: Guthrie & Theron Prokureurs, Hoopstraat 19, Caledon, 7230.

012307/2018—(2) **WEHR**, **JAMES CLEMENT**, 14 Maart 1948, 4803145026087, TRUTERSTRAAT 47, WORCESTER, 6850; (3) 15 Julie 2018; (4) RHONA JULIANA WEHR, 17 Julie 1949, 4907170012084; (5) Muller Terblanche & Beyers Ingelyf, Kerkstraat 66, Worcester, 6850.

007375/2018—(2) **STORM**, **MARIA**, 26 October 1961, 6110260083085, 27 COPPER ROAD, ROCKLANDS, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 10 April 2018; (4) NEVER MARRIED NEVER MARRIED; (5) IZAK STORM, 10 ORION ROAD, SURREY ESTATE, ATHLONE, WESTERN CAPE; (6) 30.

15003/2018—(2) **Coetzee**, **Daphne Patricia**, 6 Februarie 1946, 4602060091088, Begostraat 17, Riviersonderend, 7250; (3) 1 Julie 2018; (5) Charl Stephanus Cilliers, P/A: Guthrie & Theron Prokureurs, Hoopstraat 19, Caledon, 7230.

7443/2018—(2) **SCHOLTZ**, **JUNE**, 20 June 1948, 4806200142087, 39 MENDELSON ROAD, IKWEZI PARK, MANDALAY 7798; (3) 5 January 1990; (4) JOHN ALFRED SCHOLTZ, 26 April 1947, 4704265523087; (5) JOHN ALFRED SCHOLTZ, 39 MENDELSON ROAD, IKWEZI PARK, MANDALAY 7798.

13101/2013—(2) **DAWOOD**, **MOGAMAT RHAFIECK**, 27 November 1963, 6311275230089, 30 MARALIZE CRESCENT, MORGENSTER, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 7798; (3) 3 August 2013; (5) IBTISAAM DAWOOD, 30 MARALIZE CRESCENT, MORGENSTER. MITCHELLS PLAIN 7798.

0149492018—(2) **STASSEN**, **JACOB JOHANNES PETRUS**, 19 November 1936, 3611195001087, AANDBLOMSTRAAT 17, NOORDER-PAARL, CAPE TOWN, 7646; (3) 3 Augustus 2018; (5) Absa Trust Limited, PO Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; (6) 30

11373/2018—(2) PETERSEN, MARLENE BRIZILA, 30 November 1945, 4511300071083, 62 DISCOVERY AVENUE, GARDEN VILLAGE, MAITLAND; (3) 3 June 2018; (5) ANDRE BESTER ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 55, PAROW 7499.

019987/2017—(2) **HANS**, **ELIZABETH MARIA**, 12 November 1940, 4011120123081, 1014 Davidson Street, Hornlee, Knysna; (3) 25 July 2017; (5) Kevin Kiewitz, PO Box 3048, Tygervalley, 7535.

014673/2018—(2) **REVINGTON**, **MICHAEL JOHN**, 27 April 1947, 4704275104084, 10 DE NEYSSEN ROAD, GOEDEHOOP, STRAND; (3) 11 May 2018; (5) SILMA HAMDULAY, P.O. BOX 5562, CAPE TOWN, 8000.

010162/2018—(2) **Du Toit**, **Jacobus Hendrik**, 6 September 1935, 3509065058080, Villamontstraat 34, Somerset Wes, 7130; (3) 13 Junie 2018; (5) Jacobus Kotze van Wyk, Hoofweg 208, Somerset Wes, 7130; (6) 30 dae.

15623/2018—(2) **Gurgen**, **Hermanus Stefanus**, 19 July 1970, 7007195043086, 11 Durmonte Close Sea Breeze Village Gordonsbay 7140; (3) 24 July 2018; (5) Servo Fiduciary Services Pty Ltd, Postnet Suite 76 Private Bag X19 Durbanville 7551.

013597/2018—(2) Viljoen, Elizabeth Susanna, 14 September 1929, 2909140026089, Benadehof 102, Neethlingstreet 30, Strand; (3) 30 Julie 2018; (5) Daniel Jacob Malan, 9 B Gardner Williamslaan, Paardevlei, Somerset Wes; (6) 30.

015202/2018—(2) Marx, Anna Alida Petronella, 11 January 1937, 3701110011087, 44 Oester Crescent, Stilbaai; (3) 16 July 2018; (5) Absa Trust, Absa Building, Ground Floor, Bridge Park West, Bridge Way, Century City, 7441; (6) 30.

15059/2018—(2) **Leonard**, **Joyce Amelia**, 28 July 1929, 2907280086087, 39 School Street Bellville South; (3) 3 July 2018;

(5) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc, 58 Van Riebeeck Road Kuils River.

12662/2018—(2) **KAROLUS**, **MAGDALENA**, 24 May 1948, 4805240032084, 729 EVE STREET, GRABOUW; (3) 14 July 2018; (5) T A WILLS, POSTNET SUITE #85, PRIVATE BAG X15, SOMERSET WEST, 7129.

015030/2018—(2) **APPOLLIS**, **RAYMOND**, 8 Oktober 1951, 5110085071084, RUSSELWEG 45, WELLINGTON, 7655,; (3) 26 Mei 2018; (4) MARIA APPOLLIS, 3 Augustus 1954, 5408300181088; (5) Absa Trust Limited, PO Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; (6) 30.

013378/2018—(2) **BRINK**, **CRISTOPH HENDRIK BRINK**, 12 April 1970, 7004125232087, INTERCARE CARE UNIT 43 OLD OAK RD, TYGERVALLEY CAPE TOWN 7530.; (3) 11 July 2018; (5) ELMA NIEUWOUDT ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 308, DURBANVILLE, 7551.

11829/2018—(2) Wood, Betty Mary, 10 August 1926, 2608100042181, 30 Golf Park III, Pine Road, Heather Park, George, 6530; (3) 21 June 2018; (5) Niel Haycock, 7 Cathedral Square, Cathedral Street, George, 6530.

012799/2015—(2) Mattes, Vittorio, 3 September 1936, 3609035025084, 10 Rooseboom Street, Bothasig, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441; (3) 18 July 2015; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

015745/2018—(2) **DESMARAIS**, **CHRISTOPHER ROBIN TANGUY**, 5 July 1945, 4507055104087, 27 Quintus Way, Constantia, 7945; (3) 17 August 2018; (5) FRANCES ELIZABETH DESMARAIS, Gunstons Attorneys, Block F, The Terraces, Steenberg Office Park, Tokai, 7945; (6) 30.

02575/2016—(2) **Diedericks**, **Carmenita Virginia**, 12 May 1967, 6705120136088, 22 Syster Street, Salsoneville, Port Elizabeth, South Africa; (3) 16 March 2016; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Valentino Augustine Diedericks, 12 Chablis Complex, Klen Wilgefonden Drive, Stellenbosch 7600, Western Cape, South Africa.

02575/2016—(2) **Diedericks**, **Carmenita Virginia**, 12 May 1967, 6705120136088, 22 Syster Street, Salsoneville, Port Elizabeth, South Africa; (3) 16 March 2016; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Valentino Augustine Diedericks, 12 Chablis Complex, Klen Wilgefonden Drive, Stellenbosch 7600, Western Cape, South Africa.

009779-2018—(2) **BONTHUYS**, **LYNWERD FRANK**, 2 December 1959, 5912025110082, 2 KWARTEL STREET , MORNING STAR, DURBANVILLE 7550; (3) 27 April 2018; (4) CARMEN - LEE BONTHUYS, 17 August 1987, 8708170151088; (5) K.B.GANGEN & COMPANY ATTORNEYS, 2ND FLOOR CHURCH SQUARE HOUSE, 5 SPIN STREET, CAPE TOWN, 8001..

010112/2018—(2) MCLEARIE, IAN, 16 December 1949, -, 6 BLUECRANE STREET, HERMANUS, 7200; (3) 21 May 2018; (5) GLENYS MC LEARIE, 1 CAPE ASH STREET, HEMEL & AARDE ESTATE, HERMANUS, 7200.

15744/2018—(2) **Koch**, **Cornelis Johannes**, 12 Julie 1925, 2507125024085, Alkantrant Plaas, Robertson; (3) 30 Augustus 2018; (5) Marais Muller Hendricks, Posbus 36, Kuilsrivier.

005369/2017—(2) **Van Der Watt, David Beresford**, 30 July 1938, 3807305036084, 17 Somerset Sereno, Derrick Drive, Somerset West; (3) 12 January 2017; (4) Urith Honor Van Der Watt, 30 July 1929, 2907300027087; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

016034/2018—(2) **BOSHOFF**, **GERALD VALENTINE**, 10 May 1927, 2705105025086, HUIS UITSIG, PAROW NOORD; (3) 18 September 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) GERALDINE BOSHOFF, PO BOX 3463, DURBANVILLE, 7551.

002759-2018—(2) **JOHANNISEN**, **JOHANNA SUSANNA KATRINA**, 24 April 1927, 2704240057088, 6 BLOSSOM STREET, FRANSCHOEK 7690.; (3) 23 October 2017; (5) JANICE RENE FIELIES, 19 JENNIFER STREET, GAYLEE, BLACKHEATH, 7580.

6478/2018—(2) **De Kock**, **Rykie Hendrieka**, 13 June 1938, 3806130040089, 18 Sneeuberg Street Klaradyn Retirement Village Brackenfell; (3) 9 March 2018; (4) Sidney Gerhardus De Kock, 28 August 1934, 3408285004083; (5) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc, 58 Van Riebeeck Road Kuilsrivier.

CA014422/2018—(2) **BURGER**, **DENNIS ANTHONY**, 15 April 1955, 5504015075084, 82 COOK ROAD, NEWLANDS, CAPE TOWN; (3) 14 August 2018; (5) WERKSMANS ATTORNEYS, 1ST FLOOR, 5 SILO SQUARE, V&A WATERFRONT, CAPE TOWN.

002736/2018—(2) **MANEVELDT**, **THERESA PAGGIE**, 21 April 1944, 4404210479085, 93 BELLINGHAM CRESCENT, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN 7798; (3) 29 July 2016; (5) BEULAH ELLEN MARTIN, 22 SMIDT STREET, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN 7798; (6) 30.

9022/2018—(2) van vuuren, johan ockert, 26 September 1955, 5509265083084, BAUHINIA SINGEL 21, VREDEKLOOF, BRACKENFELL; (3) 16 May 2018; (5) WERNER BOUCHER, CARL CRONJE DRIVE, CANAL EDGE 3, UNIT 6, TYGERVALLEY WATERFRONT.

011213/2018—(2) WILLIAMS, JOYCE LUCY, 20 October 1953, 5310200041083, 7 KIEPERSOL STREET, WESTBANK, WESTERN CAPE; (3) 29 September 2017; (5) Zeeshaan Nordien, 105 Millvale House, 6 Millvale Road, Milnerton, 7441.

001954/2017—(2) **STEYN**, **BRIAN**, 2 June 1965, 6506025194085, 18 BARENTS CLOSE, ROCKLANDS,MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 30 January 2016; (4) ANITA JULIA STEYN, 17 July 1967, 6707170927085; (5) ANITA JULIA STEYN, 18 BARENTS CLOSE, ROCKLANDS,MITCHELLS PLAIN.

012768/2017—(2) SIMON, KLEM RONALD, 13 December 1937, 3712135023080, 141 2D RUA MANUEL JOAQUIM DE AVELAR, 2750-421, CASCAIS, PORTUGAL; (3) 17 March 2017; (5) NEIL CRAIG BARTON, 305 HOUSE VINCENT, WYNBERG MEWS, 10 EBENEZER ROAD, WYNBERG, 7800; (6) 30 DAYS.

15846/2006—(2) MANEVELDT, MICHAEL PETER IVANTOE, 7 January 1943, 4301075559086, 93 BELLINGHAM CRESCENT, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN 7798; (3) 6 October 2006; (4) THERESA PAGGIE MANEVELDT, 21 April 1944, 4404210479085; (5) BEULAH ELLEN MARTIN, 22 SMIDT STREET, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN 7798; (6) 30.

015033/2018—(2) **Meyer**, **Frederik Johannes Jacobus**, 26 Januarie 1942, 4201265014084, 23 Excelsior Street, Moorreesburg, 7310; (3) 9 Augustus 2018; (4) Anna Maria Meyer, 8 Julie 1946, 4607080139080; (5) Sanlam Trust, Posbus1260, Sanlamhof, 7532.

012799/2015—(2) **Mattes**, **Vittorio**, 3 September 1936, 3609035025084, 10 Rooseboom Street, Bothasig, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441; (3) 18 July 2015; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

3543/2015—(2) Capes, Irene, 31 December 1943, 4312310089086, 149 Letchworth Drive, Edgemead, 7441, Cape Town,; (3) 5 January 2015; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

4172/2018—(2) **Jasone-Twala**, **Faith**, 2 November 1973, 7311020303081, 10 Precap Flats, Vrede Street, George, 6529; (3) 12 March 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) Zitulele Claudias Twala, Ground Floor, Great Westerford 240 Main Road, Rondebosch, Cape Town, South Africa.

CA11380/2018—(2) Everts, Edward Charles, 30 June 1961, 6106305199084, 53 Keerweerder Str, Delft; (3) 11 August 2016; (5) Ishmael Theodore Wicomb, 6 Stewart Str, Soneike, Kuils River.

CA13965/2018—(2) **Wicomb**, **Andre Daniel**, 25 January 1966, 6601255250085, 16 Petrea Str, Ottery; (3) 10 February 2018; (4) Wicomb Zelda Susan, 5 September 1967, 6709050107085; (5) Zelda Susan Wicomb, 16 Petrea Str, Ottery.

015044/2018—(2) **Combrinck**, **Hendrik Petrus Arnoldus**, 13 Oktober 1937, 3710135025089, Fairmed Fairtrees, Durbanville en Bonheur Frail Care, Fontaine Blue, Welgelegen, 7500; (3) 11 Augustus 2018; (5) Sanlam Trust Bpk, Posbus 1260, Sanlamhof 7532; (6) 30.

014988/2018—(2) Ellis, Anna Magdalena, 21 January 1953, 5301210112089, L5Midmar Street, Groenvallei, Bellville, 7530; (3) 6 August 2018; (5) Absa Trust, Absa Building, Ground Floor, Bridge Park West, Bridge Way, Century City, 7441; (6) 30.

12742/2018—(2) RAU, CATHARINA JOHANNA, 9 Maart 1937, 3703090030087, IMPALASTRAAT 3, VREDENDAL. 8160; (3) 16 Junie 2018; (4) KLAUS-PETER HORST RAU, 22 Junie 1933, 3306225040086; (5) W F DEV DIPPENAAR, MATZIKAMASTRAAT 4, VREDENDAL. 8160..

012312/2018—(2) **BAATJIES**, **ELIZABETH ANN**, 26 March 1952, 5203260157081, 162 LONG STREET, BREDASDORP, 7280; (3) 22 July 2017; (4) N.A N.A; (5) FAREN ANN BAATJIES, 162 LONG STREET, BREDASDORP, 7280; (6) N.A.

012395/2018—(2) **Gabriels, Mogamat Shahied**, 11 January 1970, 7001115258080, 44 Fourth Avenue Belgravia Estate Athlone; (3) 7 March 2018; (4) Zulphar Gabriels, 7 May 1973, 7305070140088; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, PO Box 5562 Cape Town 8000; (6) 30.

005369/2017—(2) **Van Der Watt, David Beresford**, 30 July 1938, 3807305036084, 17 Somerset Sereno, Derrick Drive, Somerset West; (3) 12 January 2017; (4) Urith Honor Van Der Watt, 30 July 1929, 2907300027087; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

015823/2018—(2) LYNHAM, DOREEN CATHERINE MARY, 18 December 1921, 2112180078082, ROBARI LODGE, 1 NEW STREET SOMERSET WEST, WESTERN CAPE; (3) 23 June 2018; (5) JUNE ROSE THERON, 2ND FLOOR, BUCHANAN CHAMBERS, CNR WARWICK & PEARCE ROAD, CLAREMONT, 7708.

005369/2017—(2) **Van Der Watt, David Beresford**, 30 July 1938, 3807305036084, 17 Somerset Sereno, Derrick Drive, Somerset West; (3) 12 January 2017; (4) Urith Honor Van Der Watt, 30 July 1929, 2907300027087; (5) Keane Harvey, 96 Louis Thibault Drive, Edgemead, Cape Town, Western Cape, 7441.

015831/2018—(2) **WEBB, JOHANNES ARNOLDUS VOSLOO**, 25 Junie 1943, 4306255081082, 93 MILKWOOD PLACE, MELKBOSSTRAND, KAAPSTAD, WES-KAAP; (3) 5 September 2018; (5) CF HAASBROEK PROKUREURS, D13 & D14 WENTWORTH HOUSE, MIDPARK BESIGHEIDSENTRUM, GREENSINGEL, PAROW, 7500.

019988/2017—(2) HANS, RONALD EUGENE, 7 December 1935, 3512075087081, 1014 Davidson Street, Hornlee, Knysna; (3) 11 June 2017; (5) Kevin Kiewitz, PO Box 3048, Tygervalley, 7535.

011941/2018—(2) **BIRCH**, **THELMA DOREEN**, 17 April 1920, 2004170040083, PINELANDS PLACE, LONSDALE ROAD, PINELANDS, 7450; (3) 10 July 2018; (4) N/A N/A; (5) GRAEME ARTHUR GORDON, 8 AVENUE PROVENCE, CONSTANTIA, CAPE TOWN, 7806.

12742/2018—(2) **RAU**, **CATHARINA JOHANNA**, 9 Maart 1937, 3703090030087, IMPALASTRAAT 3, VREDENDAL. 8160; (3) 16 Junie 2018; (4) KLAUS-PETER HORST RAU, 22 Junie 1933, 3306225040086; (5) W F DEV DIPPENAAR, MATZIKAMASTRAAT 4, VREDENDAL. 8160..

015420/2018—(2) **Heyburgh**, **Inez Caroline**, 1 April 1946, 4604010093081, 5 High Street, Woodstock, 8001; (3) 25 June 2018; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, P O Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; (6) 30.

015344/2018—(2) **Nel**, **Nicolaas Cornelius**, 30 March 1935, 3503305008088, 73 Hooggelen Avenue Langerus Worcester; (3) 3 August 2018; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, PO Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; (6) 30.

19481/2017—(2) **GROBLER**, **MAUREEN JUDITH**, 12 July 1962, 6207120028084, 15 8TH AVENUE ,BELMONT PARK KRAAIFONTEIN,CAPE TOWN; (3) 1 September 2017; (5) GHA McPherson on behalf of Momentum Trust Limited, IPC 90A, 268 West Avenue, Centurion, Pretoria, 0157.

20985/2018—(2) ABRAHAMS, JOAN FLORENCE, 13 December 1949, 4912130121082, 26 KAMEELTJIE ROAD, LENTEGEUR, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) 29 July 2017; (5) SALIE & SALIE, 169 TARONGA ROAD CRAWFORD; (6) 30 days.

015037/2018—(2) **Conradie**, **Johannes Petrus**, 10 Januarie 1953, 5301105086083, Geelstert Laan 3, Struisbaai, 7285; Angora, Bonnievale; (3) 27 Januarie 2018; (4) Anita Conradie; (5) Sanlam Trust Bpk, Posbus 1260, Sanlamhof, 7532.

015349/2018—(2) **Hobson**, **Maureen Joan**, 25 February 1934, 3402250022089, Apartment 36, Schonenberg Retirement Village, Main Road Extension, Somerset West; (3) 4 August 2018; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, P O Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; (6) 30.

14424/2018—(2) **HENDRICKS**, **FATIMA**, 1 September 1929, 2909010041085, 90 BRYANT STREET, BO KAAP, CAPE TOWN, WESTERN CAPE PROVINCE; (3) 1 June 2018; (5) Nawaal Cloete, P O Box 2303, Cape Town, 8000.

014959/2018—(2) **Barlow**, **Lawrence Patrick**, 23 February 1977, 7702235187089, 50 Simonsvlei Road, Haasendal, Kuilsrivier; (3) 27 July 2018; (4) Ashlita Charlene Barlow, 22 May 1977, 7705220092081; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, P O Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; (6) 30.

10350/2018—(2) **BULL**, **GAFSA**, 20 December 1945, 4512200512085, 73, 11TH STREET KENSINGTON, CAPE TOWN, WESTERN CAPE PROVINCE; (3) 11 September 2017; (4) GAMAT ARMIEN BULL, 21 May 1941, 4105215442081; (5) Nawaal Cloete, P O Box 2303, Cape Town, 8000.

010004/2018—(2) KAMA, MADODOMZI SHEPHERD, 13 October 1956, 5610135781087, 28 BOWER STREET, MANDALAY, 7785; (3) 5 December 2017; (4) NTOMBIZODWA MABEL KAMA, 26 March 1957, 5703260543081; (5) MPHAHLWA NDLAMHLABA INC, 8th Floor, Spoornet Building, Suite 813, 1 Adderley Street, Cape Town, 8001; (6) 21.

015234/12018—(2) STEED, ANTHEA JACQUELINE THERA, 19 April 1938, 3804190081085, 107 SUMMERLEY COURT, 305 MAIN ROAD, KENILWORTH, WESTERN CAPE; (3) 9 August 2018; (5) JUNE ROSE THERON, 2ND FLOOR, BUCHANAN CHAMBERS, CNR WARWICK & PEARCE ROAD, CLAREMONT, 7708.

014104/2018—(2) **KIRSTEN**, **GREGORY CLAUDE**, 17 August 1946, 4608175119086, 14 SUIKERBOS CRESCENT, PLATTEKLOOF, PAROW, 7500; (3) 18 June 2018; (4) MARGARIDA MARAI ANDRADE KIRSTEN, 18 October 1950, 5010180096186; (5) MATTHYSEN VAN VUUREN INC, 12 BOSTON STREET, BOSTON, BELLVILLE, 7530.

014959/2018—(2) **Barlow**, **Lawrence Patrick**, 23 February 1977, 7702235187089, 50 Simonsvlei Road, Haasendal, Kuilsrivier; (3) 27 July 2018; (4) Ashlita Charlene Barlow, 22 May 1977, 7705220092081; (5) Standard Trust Ltd, P O Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; (6) 30.

010800/2018—(2) van Dijk, Elzeth, 5 March 1948, 4803050072084, 4 Meyboom Street, Plattekloof 3, 7500; (3) 3 May 2018; (5) Tertius van Dijk, 27 Tanglewood Crescent, Sunset Beach, 7441.

#### Form/Vorm J 187

# LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNTS IN DECEASED ESTATES LYING FOR INSPECTION

In terms of section 35 (5) of the Administration of Estates Act, No. 66 of 1965, notice is hereby given that copies of the liquidation and distribution accounts (first and final, unless otherwise stated) in the estates specified below will be open for the inspection of all persons with an interested therein for a period of 21 days (or shorter or longer if specially stated) from the date specified or from the date of publication hereof, whichever may be the latter, and at the offices of the Masters of the High Court and Magistrates as stated. Should no objection thereto be lodged with the Masters concerned during the specified period, the executors will proceed to make payments in accordance with the accounts.

The information is given in the following order: (1) Estate number, (2) surname, christian name(s), identity number, last address, (3) description of account other than first and final; (4) if deceased was married in community of property the surviving spouse's names, surname and identity number; (5) period of inspection (if shorter or longer than 21 days), Magistrate's Office; (6) Advertiser details.

### LIKWIDASIE- EN DISTRIBUSIEREKENINGS IN BESTORWE BOEDELS WAT TER INSAE LÊ

Ingevolge artikel 35 (5) van die Boedelwet No. 66 van 1965, word hierby kennis gegee dat duplikate van die likwidasie en distribusierekenings (eerste en finale, tensy anders vermeld) in die boedels hieronder vermeld, in die kantore van die Meesters en Landdroste soos vermeld en gedurende 'n tydperk van 21 dae (of korter of langer indien spesiaal vermeld) vanaf gemelde datums of vanaf datum van publikasie hiervan, welke ook al die laaste is, ter insae lê van alle persone wat daarby belang het. Indien binne genoemde tydperk geen besware daarteen by die betrokke Meesters ingedien word nie, gaan die eksekuteurs oor tot die uitbetalings ingevolge gemelde rekenings.

Die inligting word soos volg verstrek: (1) Boedelnommer, (2) familienaam, voornaam(name), identiteitsnommer, laaste adres, (3) beskrywing van rekening as dit anders as eerste en finale is; (4) indien oorledene in gemeenskap van goedere getroud was die nagelate eggenoot(note) se name, familienaam en identiteitsnommer; (5) tydperk van insae (indien korter of langer as 21 dae), Landdroskantoor; (6) Adverteerder besonderhede.

### GAUTENG

028876/2017—(2) **Roos**, **Johanna Hendrina** (4207230069087); 20 Louis Botha Street, Meerhoff, Hartbeespoort; (3) First and Final; (4) Peter Stephen Roos (4310035099083); (5) 21 days; (Hartbeespoort, Johannesburg). (6) Frank Botha & Vickers Attorneys; P.O Box 2859, Parklands, 2121; Email: info@frankbothavickers.co.za; Tel: (011)791-4237.

011194/2018—(2) **Fivaz**, **Louis George** (3904045086089); Kitestraat 10, Daggafontein, Springs; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Martha Magdalena Fivaz (6212310054080); (5) (Springs, Johannesburg). (6) Legatus Trust; P O Box 17, Pinegowrie; E-pos: magriet.mostert@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0861722626.

005896/2018—(2) **VAN DEVENTER**, **ELIZABETH HELENA** (7810160027087); 771 ERNEST STREET PRETORIA TUINE; (3) First and Final; (4) CHRISTO VAN DEVENTER (7608245303089); (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) M van Heerden; Van Heerden Attorneys, PO Box 12265, CLUBVIEW, 0014.; E-pos: mariette@vanheerestates.co.za; Tel: 0833240331.

23016/2017—(2) **GNESIN**, **RITA** (2808240028088); EENHEID 515, INYONI CREEK JOHANNESBURG; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG/MARSHALLTOWN). (6) LANGE CARR & WESSELS INGELYF; POSBUS 6 UPINGTON 8800; E-pos: collections@lcw.co.za; Tel: 0543375000.

005317/2018—(2) **RUDOLPH**, **GERT JACOBUS** (5404035108082); 12 JACOBS STREET NEW ERA SPRINGS; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (SPRINGS, JOHANNESBURG). (6) O'Donoghue Attorneys; PO BOX 14039, Dersley 1596; Email: odattorneys@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0118110154.

005317/2018—(2) **RUDOLPH**, **GERT JACOBUS** (5404035108082); 12 JACOBS STREET NEW ERA SPRINGS; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (SPRINGS, JOHANNESBURG). (6) O'Donoghue Attorneys; PO BOX 14039, Dersley 1596; Email: odattorneys@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0118110154.

15583/2018—(2) **Gericke (gebore Botha)**, **Susanna Johanna Marthina** (3612030086085); Charlesstraat 124, Newlands, Johannesburg; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) n.v.t. n.v.t.; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (EDMS) BPK - A. Strydom; Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kent Laan 265, Ferndale, Randburg; E-pos: t4@stabilitas.co.za; Tel: 011 886-7195.

012884/2018—(2) **Groenewald**, **Kobus** (5207025017084); Buffelsgrasstraat 19, Birchleigh, Kempton Park; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) n.v.t. n.v.t.; (5) 12 Oktober 2018; (Kempton Park, Johannesburg). (6) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (EDMS) BPK - Mev. S. Cooper; Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kent Laan 265, Ferndale, Randburg; E-pos: t1@stabilitas.co.za; Tel: 011 886-7195.

1283/2015—(2) **Peters**, **Michael Andreas** (5509145149188); No. 9, Unit 8 Cottage Place, 420 Ritle Range Road, Towerby, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (NA, Johannesburg). (6) P v Jaarsveld, on behalf of the executrix, Renate Hertenberger-Brack; Smit Jones & Pratt,2nd Floor,Building C,Sunnyside Office Park,4 Carse O'Gowrie Road,Parktown,2193; Email: pierre.vj@sjp.co.za; Tel: 011 530 1500.

012769/2015—(2) **LOUW**, **JOHANNES WYNAND** (2602035031088); EENHEID 20 UPPER WATERKLOOF, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) ANDRÉ KRETZSCHMAR & ASSOCIATES; 662 JACQUELINE DRIVE, GARSFONTEIN, PRETORIA; E-pos: andre@kretch.co.za; Tel: 0824910849.

010606/2017—(2) **BOOYSEN**, **HENDRIK WILLEM** (4202265004083); 9 WALLACE STREET, VENTERSPOST; (3) First and final; (4) HESTER MARTHA BOOYSEN (4612010030086); (5) (RANDFONTEIN, JOHANNESBURG). (6) TRUTER CROUS & WIGGILL INC; P O BOX 6629, GREENHILLS, RANDFONTEIN 1767; Email: muys@tcw-rftn.co.za; Tel: 011 692 1640

023611/2017—(2) **CORNIA**, **PAMELA ALICE** (4109220060086); UNIT 2 VOLARE, GREENHILLS, RANDFONTEIN; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (RANDFONTEIN, JOHANNESBURG). (6) TRUTER CROUS & WIGGILL INC; P O BOX 6629, GREENHILLS, RANDFONTEIN 1767; Email: muys@tcw-rftn.co.za; Tel: 011 692 1640.

7452/2018—(2) **BESTER**, **CHRISTINA MARIA** (2610070004084); EBENHAESER 301, ANNA WILSONSTRAAT 211, KILNER PARK, 0186; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress.nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

17562/2018—(2) **CORBETT, ROBERT VERNON** (5803305063085); DUNLIN PLACE NO 7 DUNLIN ESTAT, DUNLIN ROAD, TERENURE, 1619; (3) First and Final; (4) GERTRUIDA ALETTA CORBETT (5804050061084); (5) (KEMPTON PARK, JOHANNESBURG). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress.nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

11975/2018—(2) MC FERRIER, KENNETH VAUGHAN (4506265111080); CLOISTERSTRAAT 23, MEERHOF, HARTBEESPOORT, 0216; (3) First and Final; (4) SARA SUSANNA MC FERRIER (4502090076085); (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress.nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

13596/2018—(2) **MOKOENA**, **DINA** (2912250319088); 2475 ZONE 9, MEADOWLANDS, , 1852; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress. nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

6093/2018—(2) **SLABBERT**, **HELENA ALETTA** (3204060010084); HUIS NR 80, ZAMBEZI AFTREEOORD, SINOVILLE, 0129; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress.nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

16643/2017—(2) **DE WET - MARAIS**, **SUSANNA CATHARINA FREDERIKA** (4510080045085); KAREEPARK 31, KLEINFONTEIN, PLAAS KLEINFONTEIN 368JR, DISTRIK CULLINAN; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (CULLINAN, PRETORIA). (6) SM MYBURGH; POSBUS 1561, RAYTON, 1001; E-pos: tinus@kleinfontein.net; Tel: 0823497658.

2486/2018—(2) **OTTO**, **GERRIT** (5108115022085); MAROELAWEG 52, BODENSTEINPARK, BRITS; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) (BRITS, PRETORIA). (6) LOOD PRETORIUS-ERASMUS PROKUREURS; LUDORFSTRAAT 49, BRITS, 0250; E-pos: ontvangs@lpelaw.co.za; Tel: 0122527251.

015163/2018—(2) **Nortje**, **Marius** (5702065099083); 37 Jilpro Road, Witkoppies, Gauteng; (3) First and final; (4) Hettie Rachel Nortje (7202080228088); (5) (Kempton Park, Johannesburg). (6) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys; 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002; Email: mandie@ross.co.za; Tel: 0123481088.

016672/2018—(2) Nkosi, Benjamin Mandla (5211265674083); 13546 Rachabane Street, Kwa-Temba Ext 2, Gauteng; (3) First and final; (4) Thili Evelyne Nkosi (5112160642086); (5) (Springs, Johannesburg). (6) Ross & Jacobsz Attorneys; 457 Rodericks Road, Lynnwood, Pretoria, 0002; Email: mandie@ross.co.za; Tel: 0123481088.

23542/2017—(2) MARITZ, MARTHA JOHANNA (2802240046083); 9 KNIGHT STREET, LINDBERG PARK, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) LEANA ELIOT; 1 EATON TERRACE, NEW RERUTH, ALBERTON; Email: LEANA@KLOPPERJONKER.CO.ZA; Tel: 0119079813.

016461/2018—(2) **Stander**, **Gideon Stephanus** (6009275145089); Brecciastraat 22, Dersley Park, Springs; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) Amanda Stander (Gebore Kruger) (6004090073087); (5) 12 Oktober 2018; (Springs, Johannesburg). (6) Stabilitas Eksekuteurskamer (EDMS) BPK - Mrs. S. Cooper; Stabilitas Chambers, 3de Vloer, Kent Laan 265, Ferndale, Randburg; E-pos: t1@stabilitas.co.za; Tel: 011 886-7195.

012039/2018—(2) **Vourloumis**, **Theodoros** (3006105046084); 12 Kokkewiet Road, Randpark Ridge, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4) Maria Vourloumis (4103030028086); (5) (Roodepoort, Johannesburg). (6) NL Administration Services; PO Box 2259, Honeydew, 2156; Email: gezina@nladmin.co.za; Tel: 0117914015.

29899/2014—(2) **SEREMA**, **JOHN** (4202055211088); 855 BLOCK DD, SOSHANGUVE, GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) MASEKHOM REBECCA SEREMA (4605170541082); (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) ALBERT HIBBERT ATTORNEYS; 231 LANGE STREET, NIEUW MUCKLENEUK, PRETORIA, GAUTENG; Email: albert@hibbertlaw.co.za; Tel: (012)346-4633.

000746/2017—(2) **Motlhabi**, **Simon Aubrey Ramateane** (5605125270083); No 1 Heatherview Gardens, Amandelboom Street, Doornpoort; (3) First and final; (4) Rose Modiegi Motlhabi (5909231020089); (5) (Pretoria North, Pretoria). (6) FNB Trust Services (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 27521, Greenacres, Port Elizabeth, 6057; Email: aneshka.gerber@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350826.

15471/2017—(2) **MONGOEGI**, **IVAN THAPELO** (5310305617084); 2305 PYNAPPEL STREET TOEKOMSRUS EXTENSION 1 RANDFONTEIN; (3) First and final; (4) MARTHA NOMVULA MONGOEGI (5705010576089); (5) (RANDFONTEIN, JOHANNESBURG). (6) TRUTER CROUS & WIGGILL INC; P O BOX 6629, GREENHILLS, RANDFONTEIN 1767; Email: muys@tcw-rftn.co.za; Tel: (011)692-1640.

007772/2017—(2) **VAN ROOYEN**, **ORPA** (3512110024081); 16 KRYA NERA, CNR VICTORIA AND VAN DAM STREET, LITTLE FALLS, ROODEPOORT, GAUTENG; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (ROODEPOORT, PRETORIA). (6) DE BEER AND PARTNERS INCORPORATED; SUITE 1B, WOODHILL PARK CENTRE, 948 ST BERNARD STREET, GARSFONTEIN, PRETORIA, 0081; Email: josef@debeerincorp.co.za; Tel: 012-998-2962.

23252/2014—(2) **BOTHMA**, **JACOBS PETRUS ANDREAS** (5510175182081); 20 REITZ AVENUE CINDERELLA BOKSBURG; (3) First and final; (4) NISAKON BOTHMA (7905031267183); (5) (BOKSBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MOSS COHEN & PARTNERS; 23 WEST STREET HOUGHTON ESTATE JOHANNESBURG; Email: conveyancing@mosscohen. com: Tel: 0117285277.

16550/2017—(2) **Idema**, **Cornelia** (2711110004082); 55 Rosemary Avenue, Annlin, Pretoria; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) C Wilsnach, Pretorius & Wilsnach Attorneys,; P O Box 40297, Arcadia, Pretoria, 0007; E-pos: wilna@pretwil.co.za; Tel: 012-342 9505.

12154/2017—(2) **VAN NIEKERK**, **WILLEM ALBERTUS** (6212115017084); 4 RIBBOK STREET, HEIDELBERG, GAUTENG, 1441; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21 DAYS; (HEIDELBERG, GAUTENG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) CJ HUMAN ATTORNEYS; 29 VOORTREKKER STREET, HEIDELBERG, GAUTENG, 1441; Email: cjhumanprok@gmail.com; Tel: 0163414191.

25294/2017—(2) Maruping, Musa Peter (6511225606086); 40 Mangwele Street Protea North Ext1, Soweto Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4) Anastacia Thandekile Maruping (6910080390085); (5) (Soweto, Johannesburg). (6) W Kohler & Co; PO Box 751893 Gardenview 2047; Email: werner@kohler.co.za; Tel: 0834409287.

006861/2018—(2) **Grimm**, **Claus Jochen** (3109235079189); Unit 7, Timsplace, 10 Telawarren Road, Alberton, Gauteng, 1449; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) J H Greeff; PO Box 6232, Meyersdal 1447; Email: gtsadmin@telkomsa. net: Tel: 0829227655.

019076/2018—(2) le Roux, Magritha Gertruida (3912170021086); 14 Busschau Road, Turffontein West, 2190; (3) First And Final; (4) Daniel Kasparus le Roux (3509145034085); (5) (Johannesburg). (6) J H Greeff; PO Box 6232, Meyersdal 1447; Email: gtsadmin@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0829227655.

12310/13—(2) **WEBSTER**, **PAMELA JEAN** (5410310006081); NORTHLANDS CORNER, FIRST FLOOR, BLOCK A, NORTH RIDING, RANDBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5)— (6) GERHOLD & VAN WYK ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 585 NORTHRIDING, 2162; Email: INFO@GVWLAW.CO.ZA; Tel: 0105921622.

6912/2017—(2) RAMMEGO, NGAKA ISAAC (4406145492083); 66 THLWAELE STREET, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS; (3) First and final; (4) JOHANNA STIEE RAMMEGO (5307140679089); (5) (SPRINGS, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MESSRS J H VAN HEERDEN & COHEN; 88, 8TH STREET, SPRINGS, 1559; Email: estatejhvh@telkomsa.net; Tel: 011-815-6324.

19215/2013—(2) **Carrier**, **Marcel Raymond Georges** (2901175070181); 22 Gerty Street, Triomf, Johannesburg 2092; (3) First and final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Rubicon Trust Company Limited; 73 Beyers Naude Drive, Crn Beyers Naude & Preller Drive, Roosevelt Park, Randburg 2195; Email: gloria@rubicontrust.co.za; Tel: 011 646 0064.

2493/2010—(2) NAIDOO, GOVINDASAMY (3209125053086); 225 CRIMSON STREET, LAUDIUM, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4) NOT APPLICABLE; (5) 21 DAYS; (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) SANDHYA PILLAY ATTORNEYS; PO BOX 13895, LAUDIUM, 0037; Email: spattorneys@mymtnmail.co.za; Tel: 0832000686.

009730/2017—(2) **ZAGT**, **SIMON TERTIUS** (5206055003089); 232 BOUGAINVILLE RETIREMENT VILLAGE, BOUGAINVILLE, MONTANA, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) UNA POSTHUMUS; SANLYNN BUILDING, CNR SANLAM STREET & LYNNWOOD ROAD LYNNWOOD; Email: Una.Posthumus@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 012 470 0315.

017410/2017—(2) **Tshabalala**, **Freddy Solomon** (5104235545089); 90 Besembos Street Mayberry Park; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) Phumsile Sylvia Tshabalala (6603080496081); (5) 21 days; (PALMRIDGE, Johannesburg). (6) Selomo Cavendish Mopeli - Mopeli Attorneys and Conveyancers; P O Box 136395 Alberton North, 3rd Floor, Suite 304D, J S Centre, No 1 Fore Street, Alberton; Email: martha@mopeli.co.za; Tel: 011-869-0024.

15618/2017—(2) **BARTER**, **HOWARD RONALD** (3104275143185); UNIT 33 EAST, SHADY WOODS VILLAGE, 56 KELLY AVENUE, BROMHOF, RANDBURG; (3) First and final; (4) MARY JOSEPHINE BARTER (3209280199187); (5) (RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) LE ROUX - WAGENAAR ATTORNEYS; 057 OCKERSE STREET, KRUGERSDORP; Email: am@leroux-wagenaar.co.za; Tel: 011-953-3810.

4403/2018—(2) **TRUSTHAM**, **PETER** (2812245062084); No. 2, The Marriotts, 363 Elgin Avenue, Ferndale, Randburg; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Randburg, Johannesburg). (6) Lindsay Keller Attorneys (Ref T Davis/L Joubert); P O Box 195, Saxonwold, 2132; Email: lesjoubert@netactive.co.za; Tel: 011 432 8959.

18740/2018—(2) **DA SILVA**, **MANUEL GOMES NOVITA** (2502055030186); 4 STRAUSS ROAD, SUNWARD PARK EXT 1, , 1459; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (BOKSBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) PROGRESS NAGEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: progress.nagel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8427.

1643/2017—(2) **Humphries**, **Beryl Jeane** (5102230094087); 25 Norman Road, Bedfordview; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Germiston, Pretoria). (6) Annemarie de Lange as nominee of Lubbes Trust Pty Ltd; 20 Tecomaria street, Montana, 0186; Email: annemarie@lubbestrust.co.za; Tel: 0125486460.

019332/2017—(2) **Meirowitz**, **Harold David** (3304175003089); The German Old Age Home, 7 Lewis Road, Richmond, Johannesburg, 2092; (3) First and final; (4) Widower; (5) (Johannesburg Masters office, Marshalltown). (6) DH Levine & Associates Incorporated; P O Box 46160, Orange Grove, 2119; Email: bev.dhlevine@gmail.com; Tel: 0100037822.

016092/2018—(2) **DUBE, DUDUZILE MIRRIAM** (4905240577086) (N/A); 527 LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and Final; (4) DIVORCED; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

018148/2018—(2) **MOSOMA**, **NKUTU ONISMUS** (3905045212088) (N/A); 8360, EXTENTION 2, DAVEYTON; (3) First and Final; (4) MACHILE SARA MOSOMA (4511130274089); (5) (BENONI MAGISTRATE COURT) (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

005081/2016—(2) **Moatshe**, **Mogomotsi Vincent** (7512095649080); 412 A Sanpablo straat, Silverwood Estate, Monavoni, Centurion; (3) SUPPLEMENTARY ACCOUNT; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) Annemarie de Lange as nominee of Lubbes Trust Pty Ltd; 20 Tecomaria street, Montana, 0186; Email: annemarie@lubbestrust.co.za; Tel: 0125486460.

32890/2010—(2) **Nnakweugo**, **Kearabetswe Eunice** (6501180358088); 41-8th Avenue Bezuidenhout Valley; (3) First and final; (4) Aniemezie Nnakweugo (6903037733085); (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg- Marshalltown). (6) Ezenwa Attorneys; Office 506 Klamson Towers; Email: info@ezenwalaw.co.za; Tel: 0110564098.

17026/2018—(2) MVUNYISWA, POTI ARCHIBALD (11739230); 742 CHRIS HANI, DAVEYTON; (3) First and Final; (4) NEVER MARRIED; (5) (BENONI MAGISTRATE COURT) (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

012592/2018—(2) **SMITH**, **ALISON MARLIN** (5411230202081) (N/A); 26 TERENCE STREET, ELDORADO PARK; (3) First and Final; (4) WIDOWER; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

000927/2018—(2) **Jonker**, **Franz Antony** (2309075031081); La Vie, Pretoria-East Retirement Centre, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) WD Jonker; 92 Nicklaus Street, Silvrlakes, Pretoria, 0081; Email: wdjonker@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0833023203.

12072/2015—(2) **Kruger**, **Hendrik Tjaart** (8907245151087); 136 Leoni Street, Doringkloof, Centurion, Pretoria; (3) EERSTE EN FINALE; (4) —; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) Awie Moolman Attorneys; PO Box 7512, Centurion 0046; Email: awie@ amlaw.co.za; Tel: 012 656 8843.

000927/2018—(2) **Jonker**, **Franz Antony** (2309075031081); La Vie, Pretoria-East Retirement Centre, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) WD Jonker; 92 Nicklaus Street, Silvrlakes, Pretoria, 0081; Email: wdjonker@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0833023203.

27138/2015—(2) **MATSHABA**, **MMESE MOSES** (3507105252085); 12 EMANUEL MABJE STREET THITENG; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) 21; (TEMBISA, MARSHALLTOWN). (6) SNYMAN DE JAGER ATTORNEYS; Snyman de Jager Attorney's C/O Hendrik Verwoerd and South Street Centurion; Email: clarissa@sdj.co.za; Tel: (012)663-1680.

022206/2011—(2) **LELALA**, **ABOLELENA AUBREY** (5409235674080); 57 HELEN ROAD, KEW. BRAMLEY; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MNCEDISI NDLOVU AND SEDUMEDI ATTORNEYS; 2ND FLOOR. 16 FRICKER ROAD. ILLOVO; Email: NOMAYA@NDLOVU-SEDUMEDI.CO.ZA; Tel: 0112685225.

027677/2017—(2) **MKHIZE**, **EMILY** (2811290133089); 904 DHLOMO Street, Wattville; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BENONI, JOHANNESBURG). (6) C.KGOPE ATTORNEYS; 14 WOBURN Avenue, BENONI; Email: kgopec@mweb.co.za; Tel: 011 420 0535.

007363/2018—(2) **Jazdzewski**, **Eberhard Hermann** (4802085036189); 8 Ertbound 65 Blandford Road North Riding; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Randburg, Cape Town). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: FS; PO Box 5562, Cape Town 8000; Email: farzaana.salie@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0214012232.

016606/2016—(2) **ESTERHUIZEN**, **JOHANNES HERMANUS** (6809125234086); BREËSTRAAT 105, LICHTENBURG, NOORDWES PROVINSIE; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) CECILIA ANNA ESTERHUIZEN (7109180045082); (5) (PRETORIA) (6) BOSMAN & BOSMAN; POSBUS 1, LICHTENBURG, 2740; E-pos: aktes1@bosmanproc.co.za; Tel: 018 632 7200.

13293/2016—(2) **ENSLIN**, **NEVILLE PATRICK** (2403175015084); 179 JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, PRETORIA NORTH; (3) First and final; (4) ELIZABETH CATHARINA ENSLIN (2707260022080); (5) (WONDERBOOM, PRETORIA NORTH, PRETORIA). (6) ANN SPIES; C/O VAN RENSBURGS ATTORNEYS, PO BOX 1637, GEORGE 6530; Email: annspies@ mweb.co.za; Tel: 0448782877.

11357/2015—(2) **MUDAU**, **TALELANI CARLSON** (5207025821089); 839 YENDE STREET PHOLA TOWNSHP, OGIES; (3) First and Final; (4) LINDIWE OLGA MUDAU (5812100592081); (5) 21 days; (WITBANK, PRETORIA). (6) B.J. MTSHALI ATTORNEYS; P.O. BOX 2357, KRIEL, 2271; Email: bjmtshali@telkomsa.net; Tel: 017 648 2055.

13135/2016—(2) MOKOENA, MELATO ENIAS (5505065712088); 618 MAJEMBENI TRUST, BUSHBUCKRIDGE; (3) First and Final; (4) NTHLANYAMUTI JENNETT MOKOENA (5812100592081); (5) 21 days; (BUSHBUCKRIDGE, PRETORIA). (6) B.J. MTSHALI ATTORNEYS; P.O. BOX 2357, KRIEL, 2271; Email: bjmtshali@telkomsa.net; Tel: 017 648 2055.

015750/2017—(2) **Naidoo**, **Vathanayage** (5104110709081); 59 Protea Avenue, Lenasia Extension 8, 1827; (3) First and final; (4) N/A; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) Dangors Attorneys; P.O. Box 666, Ridgeway 2099; Email: shameema@dangors.co.za; Tel: 0118525681.

008825/2018—(2) **Naidoo**, **Sathiavan** (4511035193087); 59 Protea Avenue, Lenasia Extension 8, 1827; (3) First and final; (4) N/A; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) Dangors Attorneys; P.O. Box 666, Ridgeway 2099; Email: shameema@dangors.co.za; Tel: 0118525681.

5030/2018—(2) Mills, Uda Elizabeth (2206180002082); 3660 Bergkareelaan, Lynnwood, Pretoria 0081; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria). (6) Rob Garner & Associates; P O Box 733, Cape Gate. 7562; E-pos: rrgarner@gmail.com; Tel: 021 9761987.

002041/2018—(2) **Rasmuss**, **Hans Egger** (2103075033183); Kruinpark Retirement Village, 104 Umgeni Road, Wilro Park, Roodepoort, 1724; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Roodepoort, South Gauteng). (6) Galileo Advisory Services (Pty) Ltd; 2nd Floor, 34 Oxford Street, Durbanville, 7550; Email: legal@galileocapital.co.za; Tel: 0219764663.

019529/2018—(2) Kalify, Mark Russel (8012295006081); 29A Conduit Street, Johannesburg North 2188; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Randburg, Johannesburg). (6) Miemie Hendriksz & Ass; P O Box 1095 Rant en Dal 1751; Email: miemieh@mweb.co.za; Tel: 011660800.

003550/2018—(2) **Du Rand**, **Eleonora Anchen** (4511180007082); 882 Barnard Street, Elardus Park , Pretoria; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Vanessa Hanekom; Private Bag X25, Hatfield 0028; Email: Vanessa.Hanekom@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0126540661.

007565/2018—(2) **SMIT**, **HENDRIK JACOBUS JOHANNES** (7003225014080); 12 HONEY SUCKLE STREET, GLENHARVIE, WESTONARIA.; (3) First and Final; (4) BARBARA SMIT (7101180237082); (5) (WESTONARIA, JOHANNESBURG). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

028543/2016—(2) **VINGER**, **RICHARD** (3309255148084); 746 RABANYE STREET, BEKKERSDAL LOCATION, WESTONARIA 1779; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (WESTONARIA MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MATOLO MAKGELE & PARTNERS ATTORNEYS; 82 EDWARD AVENUE, WESTONARIA HOUSE BUILDING, 1ST FLOOR, WESTONARIA; Email: MOTHABENGL@MATOLOINC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0117532027.

32117/20111—(2) **MOLEFE**, **MTSHEI ALMON** (5201105737083) (N/A); 222 MONISE SECTION, KATLEGONG; (3) First and Final; (4) DIVORCED; (5) (GERMISTON MAGISTRATE COURT) (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

026780/2017—(2) **Burger**, **Elizabeth** (2804240001084); Oostvallei Retirement Village, 657 Coley Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria Central Magistrate's Court, Master of the South Gauteng High Court). (6) Mr. C.L. Koch; P.O. Box 7627, Westgate, 1734; Email: info@mpkinc.co.za; Tel: 011-766-2030.

002681/2018—(2) **Van Rooyen**, **Andries Johannes** (4403065039085); 90 Barnes Road, Brixton, 2092; (3) First and final; (4) May Edith Gibbs (4704200033002); (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Miemie Hendriksz & Ass; PO Box 1095, Rant en Dal, 1751; Email: miemieh@mweb.co,za; Tel: 0116606800.

028922/2015—(2) Carrier, Francis Paul Christian (5802205139185); 22 Gerty Street, Triomf, Johannesburg 2092; (3) First and final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Rubicon Trust Company Limited; 73 Beyers Naude Drive, Crn Beyers Naude & Preller Drive, Roosevelt Park, Randburg 2195; Email: gloria@rubicontrust.co.za; Tel: 011 646 0064.

18606/2017—(2) **De Beer**, **Adriaan Louw** (5112235107081); 5 Lebombo Street, Carletonville; (3) First And Final; (4) Anna Aletta Elizabeth De Beer (4910230091080); (5) (Carletonville, Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Vanessa Hanekom; Private Bag X25, Hatfield 0028; Email: Vanessa.Hanekom@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0126540661.

007146/2015—(2) **Fabris-Rotelli**, **Caterina Tina** (2205070073187); 45 Larmenier Village, 170 Milner Street, Waterkloof, 0181; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, THE MASTER OF THE NORTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT). (6) MVB AUDITORS; PO BOX 23, PRETORIA, 0001; Email: estates@mvb.co.za; Tel: 012 4609146.

019321/2018—(2) **LUDTKE**, **JEAN** (4405210048184); 33 NASTURTIUM PLACE EDELWEISS EXT 1 SRINGS; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) ECKHARDT LUDTKE (4611125062182); (5) (SPRINGS, Johannesburg). (6) LUKAS VAN VUUREN; 28 Wattle Street, Dalpark, Brakpan, 1541; E-pos: kobie.vdWalt@momentum.co.za; Tel: 087 701 4068.

8734/2013—(2) **KYMDELL**, **PETER WARNICH** (6910195049089); 32 SHELLEY STREET, KLOOFENDAL EXT 3, ROODEPOORT, GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (ROODEPOORT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) RORICH WOLMARANS & LUDERITZ INC.; BLOCK C, 257 BROOKLYN ROAD, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA; Email: lani@rwl.co.za; Tel: 012-3628990.

6238/2017—(2) **Van Wyk, Yvonne Sheila** (3011230076089); 81 Colorado Drive, Riverlea, Johannesburg; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (none, Johannesburg). (6) Legatus Trust (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 17, Pinegowrie 2123; Email: maryna.vanjaarsveld@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0861722626.

012352/2011—(2) **HLONGWANE**, **MDUDUZI VINCENT** (5210075319087); 54/17 VUKUZENZELE STREET, ORANGE FARMS, GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) THOKO GLADYS HLONGWANE (6610260518089); (5) (MEYERTON, MARSHALLTOWN). (6) ODENDAAL & SUMMERTON INC; 16A LOCH STREET, MEYERTON; Email: user20@oands.co. za; Tel: 016-362-0114.

1719/2018—(2) **Daws**, **Andrew Kenneth** (5711045798185); 13 Primula Street, Belfast; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (eMakhazeni, NELSPRUIT). (6) Legatus Trust (Pty) Ltd Ref: E/L AK DAWS; P O Box 17, Pinegowrie 2123; Email: maryna. vanjaarsveld@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0861722626.

8220/2018—(2) **Wilkinson**, **Margaret Ann** (4810210098081); 48 Bob Street, Regents Park, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Trevor Bouwer-Bouwer Cardona Inc; 59-7th Avenue, Parktown North; Email: info@bouwer.biz; Tel: 0117590940.

10453/2018—(2) **Engelbrecht, Johannes Christiaan Petrus** (5909085073085); Paul Krugerstraat 44, Carletonville; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Rhona Engelbrecht (6210130067084); (5) (Oberholzer, Johannesburg). (6) Legatus Trust; P O Box 17, Pinegowrie; E-pos: maryna.vanjaarsveld@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0861722626.

1807/2017—(2) **Mahlangu**, **Billy Isaac** (5704195336088); No.2058 Block G, Mamelodi West Township; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria Central, Pretoria). (6) LL Gungqwa Inc.; Suite 505 Bank Towers,190 Thabo Sehume Street Pretoria; Email: info@lglegal.co.za; Tel: 012-326-1075.

0607/2018—(2) **Mogomotsi**, **Nico Peter** (5004035694089); No.1511 Block E Madidi Township; (3) First and final; (4) Johanna Rakgadi Mogomotsi (6010220902087); (5) (Pretoria Central, Pretoria). (6) LL Gungqwa Inc.; Suite 505 Bank Towers,190 Thabo Sehume Street Pretoria; Email: info@lglegal.co.za; Tel: 012-326-1075.

5822/2017—(2) Raphela, Mashilo Samuel (5308305555080); No.1521 Winterveldt Township; (3) First and final; (4) Cathrine Raphela (6205290815082); (5) (Pretoria Central, Pretoria). (6) LL Gungqwa Inc.; Suite 505 Bank Towers,190 Thabo Sehume Street Pretoria; Email: info@lglegal.co.za; Tel: 012-326-1075.

028561/2016—(2) **Nkosi**, **David Mfungelwa** (6402265318081); 20242 Extension 7, Cornwell Street, Kwatema Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4) Ntombizodwa Khelina Dhlamini (7107160351082); (5) (Springs, Johannesburg). (6) FNB Trust Services (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 27521, Greenacres, Port Elizabeth, 6057; Email: aneshka.gerber@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350826.

14003/2017—(2) **Traub**, **George Henry** (3402045073082); 19 Santiago Palms, Palm Place, Waterkloof, 0181; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) Vivienne Korzia; P O Box 1280, Highlands North, 2037; Email: vivienne.korzia@gmail.com; Tel: 0114402413.

24828/2016—(2) **Cassim**, **Ferosa** (6201170046088); 12 Morris Street, Triomf; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Ismail Vally Attorneys; PO Box 10517, X8, Lenasia, 1821; Email: ismail@ivattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0114426969. 029084/2016—(2) **Watson**, **John Lincoln** (3103205073082); 37 Lourens Avenue, Somerset West, Western Cape; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Kerryn Franck, Chartered House, Chartered Legacy & Trust (Pty) Limited; 2 North Road, Dunkeld West, Johannesburg; Email: kerryn@charteredlegacy.co.za; Tel: 011-502-2800.

016027/2017—(2) **Smith**, **William** (3607215046086); 12 Summerwood Close, Bryanston, 2191; (3) First; (4) —; (5) (Randburg, Gauteng). (6) Maitland Executors Limited; P O Box 3741, Cape Town, 8000; Email: Estates@maitlandgroup.com; Tel: 0216818652.

005685/2018—(2) **Worsdale**, **Rosemary Anne** (2802260053084); 24 Little Fillan, 11 Prunus Avenue, River Club, Sandton; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Randburg, Gauteng). (6) Maitland Executors Limited; P O Box 3741, Cape Town, 8000; Email: Estates@maitlandgroup.com; Tel: 0216818652.

14613/2018—(2) **HAMBURG**, **HENRY ARTHUR** (6812285103083); UNIT 18 GLENDEEP VILLAGE, MAIN REEF ROAD, PRIMROSE, GERMISTON; (3) First and final; (4) JACQUELINE ROBYN HAMBURG (7210190023083); (5) (GERMISTON, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Telfer & Associates Inc.; 1st Floor, Block E, St. Andrews Office Park, Meadowbrook Lane, Epsom Downs, Bryanston; Email: glendam@telfer.co.za; Tel: 011 267-2600.

16200/2018—(2) **SOLOMON**, **MYRA** (3010090036084); 18 CAMELOT, 42 MURRAY AVENUE, MORNINGSIDE, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (RANDBURG MAGISTRATES COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MAITLAND EXECUTORS LIMITED; MAITLAND HOUSE 1, RIVER PARK, GLOUCESTER ROAD, MOWBRAY; Email: estates@ maitlandgroup.com; Tel: 0216818000.

015035/2017—(2) **Leboa**, **Daniel** (4409135427085); Erf 12690 Diepkloof Township; (3) First and final; (4) Hermina Elizabeth Leboa (5309110575081); (5) (Johannesburg, Pretoria). (6) LL Gungqwa Inc.; Suite 505 Bank Towers,190 Thabo Sehume Street Pretoria; Email: info@lglegal.co.za; Tel: 012-326-1075.

14724/2015—(2) **ANDERSON**, **INNES CAMERON WALKER** (2501240027081); ST PETER'S GARDEN ESTATE, 457 JACQUELINE DRIVE, GARSFONTEIN, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA MAGISTRATE'S COURT, PRETORIA MASTER'S OFFICE). (6) STEWART-GARDEN ATTORNEYS; 15 PETER PLACE, BRYANSTON, 2191; Email: kylie@stewart-garden.co.za; Tel: 0117064738.

004183/2018—(2) **Hodgkiss**, **Vilma Agnes** (3308030015089); 25 Denbigh Road, Parkwood, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4) N/a N/a; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Trevor John McGlashan; P O Box 412341, Craighall, 2024; Email: info@tjmcglashan.co.za; Tel: 011-3257414.

008756/2018—(2) **JAGOE**, **FRANCOLINA** (2808080015088); RETIRE AT MIDSTREAM, NANTES CRESENT 47, MIDSTREAM; (3) First and Final; (4) N.V.T. N.V.T.; (5) N.V.T.; (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) PSG TRUST - J TERBLANCHE; POSBUS 11073, HATFIELD, 0028; E-pos: marie.lai@psg.co.za; Tel: 0123610898.

22728/2013—(2) RAMAPEPE, MASEABATA FLORY (6703131088083); ERF 10736 COSMO CITY X 9 RANDBURG GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) SIMON RAMAPEPE (5802105839082); (5) (RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) VAN RENSBURG INC.; 221 GORDON ROAD HATFIELD PRETORIA; Email: anneke@jdblaw.co.za; Tel: 012 3427861.

004951/2017—(2) **Mohulatsi**, **Benjamin Mohulatsi** (6603115058088); 9445 Unit 17, Ga-Rankuwa, Gauteng Province; (3) First and final; (4) Welhemina Salamina Mohulatsi (7004010074081); (5) (Ga-Rankuwa, Pretoria). (6) Moshate More Attorneys; 1st Floor, Suite 102, Neo Plaza, Zone 1, Ga-Rankuwa; Email: moshatemoreattorneys@mweb.co.za; Tel: 083-3003771

006940/2018—(2) **MOKOENA**, **SEDIRI SANNIE** (5910070913087); 2038 BLOCK UX, MABOPANE, 0190; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (GA-RANKUWA, PRETORIA). (6) Absa Trust Ltd; PO Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; Email: karenst@absa. co.za; Tel: (011)354 4860.

004540/2018—(2) **Makamo**, **Benju Benjamin** (5309135736080); 371 Unit U, Mabopane, Gauteng Province; (3) First and final; (4) Matlhodi Rebecca Makamo (5510101474081); (5) (Ga-Rankuwa, Pretoria). (6) Moshate More Attorneys; 1st Floor, Suite 102, Neo Plaza, Zone 1, Ga-Rankuwa; Email: moshatemoreattorneys@mweb.co.za; Tel: 083-3003771.

010042/2018—(2) **CUI**, **YINGZI** (7005061189082); ELDORET ROAD, SUNNINGHILL, SANDTON; (3) First and Final; (4) BING CUI (6804275746088); (5) (RANDBURG, MARSHALLTOWN). (6) Sanlam Trust LTD (WB); Private Bag X137, Halfway House, 1685; Email: dakalo.mudau@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 012-470-0330.

6496/10—(2) **SCHROEDER**, **HENRY RONALD** (3102155030084); 54 FLORESTA STREET, LYNNWOOD GLEN, PRETORIA; (3) Tweede en Finale; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) ROUX ATTORNEYS; 6 FAIRVIEW OFFICE PARK, FIRST STREET, GEORGE EAST; E-pos: INFO@GEORGELEGAL.CO.ZA; Tel: 0448714881.

20225/2013—(2) **Bloem**, **Wilhelmina Dirktina** (3502280032089); 7 Rooi Els,Die Eike,Pasteurboulevard,Vanderbijlpark; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Vanderbijlpark, Johannesburg). (6) BHIKA CALITZ INCORPORATED; 28 CONVENT ROAD, GREENHILLS, RANDFONTEIN; Email: sunita@bhikacalitz.co.za; Tel: 0116935346.

015522/2017—(2) **ESAKOVITZ**, **ISRAEL** (2810285081089); 8 WILLOW STREAM, FROOME ROAD, ATHOL GARDENS, SANDTON, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) BLOOM & ASSOCIATES INC; 15 SUNNYSIDE ROAD, BIRNAM, 2196; Email: jeffbloom@bloomsa.co.za; Tel: 011 440 6140.

5225/2017—(2) MSIZA, JABAYI PETRUS (5703155840089); 6490 BANDURA NELLMAPIUS GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) UNMARRIED; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) VAN RENSBURG INC.; 221 GORDON ROAD HATFIELD PRETORIA; Email: anneke@jdblaw.co.za; Tel: 012 3427861.

23541/2014—(2) **Schult, Victor Malcolm** (2809265060089); Ulundilaan 181, Mountain View, Pretoria; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria). (6) MC Schonken; Posbus 2403, Zwavelpoort, 0036; E-pos: cofirstb@lantic.net; Tel: 076 750 1922.

24227/2008—(2) **De Swardt**, **Naomi** (1205030028082); 15 Kronendal, 650 Pretorius Street, Pretoria, Gauteng Province; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria Masters Office). (6) Christiaan Hendrik Muller Steyn; Hoedspruit Office Park, Main Road, Hoedspruit, 1380; Email: hoedattorney@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0157930921.

530/2016—(2) **VERMAAK**, **SUSARAH SUSANNA** (3001180029089); PLOT 58, VISSERSHOEK, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4) NVT NVT (NVT); (5) 21 DAYS; (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) H C VAN QUICKELBERGE; P O BOX 66577, WOODHILL, 0076; E-pos: info@easyestates.co.za; Tel: 0823357857.

18763/2013—(2) **Kotze**, **Theunis Jacobus** (2911285032088); La Mont 15, Catharinelaan 189, La Montagne, Pretoria; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria, Johannesburg). (6) MC Schonken; Posbus 2403, Zwavelpoort, 0036; E-pos: cofirstb@lantic.net; Tel: 076 750 1922.

2305/2017—(2) **Welsch**, **Whiteness Gugulethu** (6907230384083); 5 Macchi Road, Bonaero Park, Kempton Park.; (3) First and Final; (4) Jan Hermanus Willem Hendrik Welsch (5008055057085); (5) (Kempton Park, Johannesburg). (6) Wentzel and Partners; P O Box 3913, Kempton Park. 1620; Email: ansie@jpnel.co.za; Tel: 011 893 2851.

005122/2018—(2) **Wright**, **Gordon Thomas** (2905215021088); A3 Twee Riviere aftree oord Montana; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria Noord, Pretoria). (6) J C L Botha; Posbus 92 Pyramid 0120; E-pos: koosbo@vodamail.co.za; Tel: 0827793879.

022020/2017—(2) **Maucher**, **Manfred Edmund** (4306275045182); 52 Beyers Naude Avenue, Roosevelt Park; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Randburg, Johannesburg). (6) NFB Finance Brokers Gauteng; P O Box 32462, Braamfontein 2017; Email: estates@nfb.co.za; Tel: 0118958000.

005925/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **ANNA CHRISTINA** (3111070016086); 6 GEELHOUT STREET, CHANTELLE, AKASIA,PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4) JOHANNES HENDRIK PETRUS VENTER (2608055019085); (5) (PRETORIA). (6) ANNAH CHABA; Nedbank Menlyn Maine Campus, Cnr Aramist Avenue and Constellation Street, waterkloof Glen Ext2,Pretoria; Email: AnnahC@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 012 436 7133.

016164/2018—(2) **KUBEKA**, **MAMOEKETSI MARIA** (5409220762080); 406 RAMOKONOPI WEST, KATLEHONG; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21days; (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) KeKaThoriso Estate Administrators; office 606, 6th floor, jhc building, 51 Main street, Marshalltown; Email: info@kktestates.co.za; Tel: 0110567359.

18505/2013—(2) **Kunzmann**, **Melanie** (7506230011081); Palmetto Close 16 Centurion Golf Estate; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria). (6) J C L Botha; Posbus 92 Pyramid 0120; E-pos: koosbo@vodamail.co.za; Tel: 08207793879.

002446/2017—(2) **SETSHEDI**, **LEVER** (6007225711083); 3667 NANDI STREET, KAGISO; (3) First and Final; (4) MPELEGENG LETTY SETSEHDI (6606080746082); (5) 21days; (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) ADVOCATE SIMELANE; SIMELANE CHAMBERS, 94 AGAVIA PARK, DELPORT AVENUE, KRUGERSDORP; Email: Isimelane76@gmail.com; Tel: 0744668982.

009123/2018—(2) **GAINSFORD**, **ANNA ELIZABETH** (2101050035082); SUSAN STRYDOM HOME PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

017591/2018—(2) **GONSALVES**, **JOHANNA JACOMINA ELIZABETH** (6112230126085); 46 ZAMBEZI STREET, 3 RIVIERE, VEREENIGING.; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (VEREENIGING, JOHANNESBURG). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

015631/2018—(2) **ODENDAAL**, **SAMUEL WILHELM** (4008305020082); FLAT 1 EDMED, ADVENT HAVEN RETIREMENT VILLAGE, SEDAVEN ROAD, HEIDELBERG.; (3) First and Final; (4) MARGARETHA MARIA MAGDALENA ODENDAAL (5606300084083); (5) (HEIDELBERG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

005818/2018—(2) **FEHRSEN**, **GEORGE SAMUEL** (3808265047087) (NOT APPLICABLE); 234 RUSSEL STREET RIETONDALE; (3) NOT APPLICABLE; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE (NOTAPPLICABLE); (5) NOT APPLICABLE; (NOT APPLICABLE, PRETORIA). (6) KP FIDUCIARY SOLUTIONS (PTY) LTD; UNIT 7 SUNNINGHILL OFFICE PARK, PELTIER DRIVE, SUNNINGHILL, 2191; Email: rinesh@kpfiduciary.co.za; Tel: 011-7063970.

028547/2016—(2) **VINGER**, **KENEILWE MARIA VINGER** (4007180288087); 746 RABANYE STREET, BEKKERSDAL LOCATION, WESTONARIA 1779; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (WESTONARIA MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MATOLO MAKGELE & PARTNERS ATTORNEYS; 82 EDWARD AVENUE, WESTONARIA HOUSE BUILDING, 1ST FLOOR, WESTONARIA; Email: MOTHABENGL@MATOLOINC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0117532027.

004183/2018—(2) **STEYNBERG**, **BRENDA VERDA** (7111110202080); 10 THE PALISADES, 819 KOEDOEBERG ROAD, FAERIE GLEN, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST LTD; NEDBANK MENLYN MAINE CAMPUS; Email: ilonka@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0124367128.

8901/2018—(2) **ACKERMANN**, **EMMA** (3407280037080); FLEURENVILLE 430 3RD ROAD, MONTANA, PRETORIA, 0151; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) LYNNIE BRIEL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: lynnie.briel@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8387.

16728/2018—(2) **RASOOL**, **ABDUL MAGID** (5103245121089); 26 8TH AVENUE, MAYFAIR, , 2092; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) BEATRICETSHUNGU; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: Beatrice. Tshungu@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 1717.

16015/2018—(2) **DU PREEZ**, **RONICA** (5805100021085); 32 LODDON ROAD, MULBARTON, , 2059; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) FREDERICK FRANCOIS DU PREEZ (5612195036089); (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SHAUNEES PERUMALSAMY; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: Shaunees.Gerson@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8396.

003622/2018—(2) **CROWTHER**, **NICOLAAS ANDRIES SADIE** (4407165015085); UNIT 64 BRONBERG RETIREMENT, ESTATE 47 MIDAS LAAN, OLYMPUS, 0081; (3) First; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) GEORGE GATES; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: george.gates@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8675.

8501/2018—(2) **Mbongo**, **Thandekile Mary** (3503180201089); 2847, Sebokeng, Unit 13, Township; (3) First and final; (4) N/A; (5) (Sebokeng, Marshalltown). (6) Jonk Attorneys; P O Box 668, Chrissiefontein, 1963; Email: admin1@jonkprokureurs. co.za; Tel: 0871502814.

3253/2018—(2) **LANDMAN**, **GLORIA HAZEL** (2909220019087); WOONSTEL 4A, AMERUS DIENSSENTRUM, AMERSFOORT, 2490; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) —; (5) (NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT). (6) SHAUNEES PERUMALSAMY; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: Shaunees.Gerson@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8396.

017883/2018—(2) **ODENDAAL**, **ADRIAAN DANIEL** (3507205026082); KING FISHERSTRAAT 121, CARENVALE, ROODEPOORT, 1724; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) HADI NAMO; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: Christina.Namo@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8415.

003614/2018—(2) **CROWTHER**, **HENDRINA FRANCINA** (4401220009084); EENHEID 64 BRONBERG AFTREE, 00RD, ,0000; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) —; (5) (PRETORIA). (6) GEORGE GATES; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: george.gates@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8675.

003516/2018—(2) **VAN DER SPUY**, **DANIEL TOBIAS** (2206185016087); UNIT G03, EQUESTRIA RETIREMENT VILLAGE, EQUESTRIA, 0184; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) ABSA TRUST LIMITED; BARCLAYS PRETORIA CAMPUS,337 PETROLEUM STREET,WALTLOO PRETORIA,0184; Email: FHATUWANI. MULANGENI@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 011 225 1727.

12958/2018—(2) VISSER, DOROTHEA JOHANNA (4706060080080); SETLAARSTRAAT 25, WITPOORTJIE, ROODEPOORT, 1724; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) FREDERIK SWERES MULDER VISSER (4411165063087); (5) (ROODEPOORT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SANTIE HERBST; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: Santie.Herbst@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8398.

006220/2018—(2) **SCHONBERGER**, **HELMUT WALTER** (3202145025184); EQUESTRIA VILLAGE, 229 MEERLUST ROAD, EQUESTRIA, 0184; (3) First and Final; (4) HANNELORE DORA HILDEGARD SCHONBERGER (3508100023182); (5) (PRETORIA). (6) ABSA TRUST; P O BOX 383, PRETORIA, 0001/ 337 PETROLEUM STREET, WALTLOO; Email: charmainemo@absa.co.za; Tel: 011-2251714.

10044/2018—(2) **SCHROEDER**, **DELSAIEA** (7202020081084); AGATESTRAAT 3 - UITB 21, FARRARMERE, BENONI, 1501; (3) First and Final; (4) DOUGLAS ARTHUR SCHROEDER (6712015108081); (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) PHILILE MNDAWENI; 337 PETROLEUM STREET, WALTLOO, PRETORIA,0001; Email: Philile.Mndaweni@absa.co.za; Tel: 0112258258.

5198/2018—(2) **STADLER**, **CHARMAINE LUCILLE** (5212270052083); 129 WATERFRONT STREET, BELA-BELA, LIMPOPO, 0480; (3) First and Final; (4) ROELOF JOHANNES MARTHINUS HERTZOG STADLER (4110225022089); (5) (POLOKWANE). (6) LUCY HARTELL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: Lucy.hartell@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8409.

6581/2018—(2) **SHORE**, **CEDRIC BRIAN** (3712065036086); 86 VERBENIA STREET, LYNNWOOD RIDGE, , 0081; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) STEPHANIE FOGWELL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; Email: stephanie.fogwell@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 1713.

015621/2018—(2) **VAN BERGEN**, **ELIZABETH MARIA** (5501160025088); JEANINE HOF 10, VYFDELAAN, FLORIDA, 1709; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) LUCY HARTELL; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: Lucy.hartell@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8409.

16244/2017—(2) **VAN ROOYEN**, **ESTHER ELIZABETH** (4601050055087); SABIERIVIERSTRAAT 3, VANDERBIJLPARK, , 1911; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) JAMES SIDNEY ROSS VAN ROOYEN (4509285080087); (5) (VANDERBIJLPARK, PRETORIA). (6) SHAUNEES PERUMALSAMY; 337 PETROLEUM STREET WALTLOO PRETORIA; E-pos: Shaunees. Gerson@absa.co.za; Tel: 011 225 8396.

30063/2014—(2) **WADEE**, **ISMAIL** (7104055108081); 56 INVER AVENUE, CROSBY; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, PRETORIA). (6) RORICH WOLMARANS & LUDERITZ INC.; BLOCK C, 257 BROOKLYN ROAD, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA; Email: lani@rwl.co.za; Tel: 012-3628990.

21397/2017—(2) **JONKER**, **MAUREEN LOUISA** (2909190034082); 11 GEORGE ANTON PARK ERF 592 ANNLIN X 19, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) LIVINGSTONE CRICHTON ATTORNEYS; 98 -11TH STREET, PARKMORE, SANDTON, 2196; Email: KEEGANR@LC.LEGAL; Tel: 011-884-8334.

003497/2018—(2) **Southey**, **Priscilla Constance** (4907250068089); 14 St Geran, No. 2 Petra Close, Meyersdal, Alberton,1450; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Alberton, South Gauteng, Johannesburg). (6) Fluxmans Inc.; Private Bag X41, Saxonwold, 2132, Ref: Jfung/mp/138292; Email: jfung@fluxmans.com; Tel: 0113281777.

006380/2018—(2) **Venter**, **Hester Jacoba** (5603200025084); Heine Millerstraat 12, Unitaspark, 1943; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Jan Louis Venter (5811035007082); (5) (Vereeniging, Johannesburg). (6) Absa Trust Beperk; Posbus 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; E-pos: mariusch@absa.co.za; Tel: 011-5018134.

028294/2017—(2) **TSHABALALA**, **RACHAEL DIMAKATSO** (6604110422089); 11751 UMGABABA STREET EXTENSION 2 TOKOZA; (3) First and Final; (4) PHINEAS LEBAKA TSHABALALA (6304305500084); (5) 21; (PALMRIDGE, JOHANNESBURG). (6) MOSIMANEGAPE INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS; 1 EATON TERRACE ROAD, NEW REDRUTH, ALBERTON; Email: mosimanegapeattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 0118650508/09.

001688/2018—(2) **MALENGA**, **NOBERT** (BN419921); NO 165 MSASA ROAD, BUSHMEAD MASVINGO ZIMBABWE; (3) First and Final; (4) NENCY MALENGA (FN187601); (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) AMASUBAS ESTATES ADMINISTRATORS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, SAMANCOR HOUSE 10TH FLOOR, SUITE 1001, MARSHALLTOWN 2107, JHB; Email: RECEPTION@AMASUBAS.CO.ZA; Tel: 011-568-4742.

016232/2016—(2) **Thakwane**, **Tiisetso Lloyd** (9208315274084); 2729 Rolong Street, Naledi Extension; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Andrew Lishivha Inc; 88 Marshall Street, Samancor House, 8th Floor, Johannesburg; Email: tmosala@lishivhatrust.co.za; Tel: 011 838 9110.

010514-2018—(2) **PELCHER**, **PIET JAN ADRIAAN** (5107055044083); 3 AASVOEL ROAD, HELIKONPARK; (3) NOT APPLICABLE; (4) SUSANNA MARIA PELCHER (5406250068081); (5) NOT APPLICABLE; (RANDFONTEIN, SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT). (6) SOPHIA HOGENDOORN ATTORNEY; 41 UNION STREET, RANDGATE, 1763; E-pos: sophia@vodamail.co.za; Tel: 0116922054.

0081472017—(2) **Linde**, **Wilhelmina** (1010310019086); Unit 76, Renaissance Retirement Village, 20 Soetdoring Avenue, Bela-Bela; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Bela-Bela, Pretoria). (6) A Chimes & Van Wyk Inc; 1 Caledon Street, George, 6529; Email: admin@chimesvanwyk.co.za; Tel: 0448741621.

3639/2013 PTA—(2) **ODIAR**, **DAYANEEDI** (4207110402085) (N/A); HOUSE 98 ROAD 742, MONTFORD, CHATSWORTH, 4092; (3) First and Final; (4) MANIKAM ODIAR (4210115586084); (5) 21 DAYS; (CHATSWORTH, PRETORIA). (6) ZAIN FAKROODEEN & ASSOCIATES; SUITE 19 CROFTDENE MALL, 120 CROFTDENE DRIVE, CROFTDENE, CHATSWORTH, 4092; Email: meena@fakroodeen.co.za; Tel: 031-4010031.

4659/2018—(2) **Venter**, **Elnora** (3203280016087); Montana Aftree-Oord 208, Klippanweg 900, Montana, Pretoria; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria-Noord, Pretoria). (6) APS Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd, Me P J Kotze; Posbus 100868, Moreleta Plaza, 0167; E-pos: aps2@apsfs.co.za; Tel: 012-997-2268.

009054/2017—(2) **Brits**, **Frederik Elias** (3107165008087); Huis Siesta, Pasteur Boulevard, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, 1900; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4)—; (5) 21 Dae; (Vanderbijlpark, Marshalltown). (6) Rynhart Kruger Van Rynhart Kruger Prokureurs; Postnet Suite #631, Privaatsak X10, Elarduspark, 0047; E-pos: dukep@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0129974669.

10563/2017—(2) **Lebese**, **Sizeka Amos** (6411035565087); 2068 Stanton Street, Protea South, Soweto, Johannesburg, Gauteng; (3) First and Final; (4) Princess Lebese (6711100263082); (5) 21 Days; (Master of the South Gauteng High Court, Johannesburg, Master of the South Gauteng High Court, Johannesburg). (6) Struwig Attorneys; PO Box 82, Alberton, 1450; Email: law@struwigs.co.za; Tel: 0119071822.

20832/2014—(2) **MOSELANE**, **LESIBANE WILLIAM** (5912255503089); 32 BLOUKWEEK STEET ONVERWACHT 0557; (3) First and Final; (4) MOKGAETJI SINA MOSELANE (6002270327083); (5) (PRETORIA). (6) HAASBROEK & BOEZAART ATTORNEYS; 13 STAMVRUG STREET VAL DE GRACE PRETORIA; Email: boedelskp@hblaw.co.za; Tel: 0124813539.

030385/2015—(2) **DE BRUIN**, **EWALD** (7207225076086); HIGH SCHOOL GIMNASIUM, DE VILLIERS AVENUE, VEREENIGING; (3) Second and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (Vereeniging, Marshalltown). (6) Esthe Muller Incorporated; 85 General Hertzog Road, Three Rivers; Email: chantellee@esthemuller.co.za; Tel: 0164232920.

005996/2018—(2) **BARATA**, **VICTOR MANUEL DE MATOS** (4309215161085); 202 Currie Street, Hammanskraal; (3) First and Final; (4) Irene Barata (4610040177083); (5) (PRETORIA). (6) Couzyn Hertzog & Horak Ing (A Booysen); Middelstraat 321, Brooklyn, Pretoria; Email: wilmadp@couzyn.co.za; Tel: 012 460 5090.

020193/2017—(2) **Malekane**, **Raymond** (6901085567082); 9136 Zwelitsha Street FG Martin Kagiso; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Andrew Lishivha Incorporated; P.O.Box 61726, Marshalltown, Johannesburg.; Email: rbooysen@lishivhatrust.co.za; Tel: 011 838 9110.

7419/2018—(2) **Cockrell**, **George Albert** (5211055112088); 1 Om Die Draai, Eldoraigne Ext 3, Centurion, 0157; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Centurion, Pretoria). (6) Rynhart Kruger Attorneys o/b Merise Montez van Wyk as Nominee of Sanlam Trust Limited; 54 Hesketh Street, Moreleta Park, 0044; Email: simone1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 012 997 4669.

11290/2018—(2) **Fouche**, **Alderd** (3811215036085); Palm Street, Die Heuwel Ext 4 Witbank; (3) First and Final; (4) Harriet Elize Fouche (4005220025089); (5) (Witbank, Johannesburg). (6) Rynhart Kruger Attorneys o/b Merise Montez van Wyk as Nominee of Sanlam Trust Limited; 54 Hesketh Street, Moreleta Park, 0044; Email: simone1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 012 997 4669.

02792/2018—(2) **EDWARDS**, **BRIAN PERCIVAL ALEXANDER** (4401065037083); 12 MUTUANI, STEGMAN STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON PARK, 1631; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (KEMPTON PARK, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Emily Chauke; Sanlynn Building; Block B; Ground Floor; c/o Sanlam Street & Lynnwood Road; Lynnwood; Email: emily.chauke@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 012 470-0068.

015210/2018—(2) **DU PREEZ**, **MARTHINUS JACOBUS** (6508235079080); 11 DRAKENSBERG STR, VAN RIEBEEK PARK, KEMPTON PARK; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, KEMPTON PARK). (6) Sanlam trust; Privaat sak x 45 Lynnwood 0040; Email: portia.manyakoana@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0124700333.

004732/2018—(2) **Viljoen**, **Jacobus Adrin Chritoffel** (5511045074086); Bougainvilla Aftree Oord, Unit 283, Bouganvillea Drive, Pretoria, 0182; (3) First and Final; (4) Martha Maria Elizabeth Viljoen (5410140123080); (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) FNB Fiduciary (pty) Itd; Private bag X5, menlo park, 0102; Email: chantelle.joubert@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6457.

004036/2018—(2) **ELLIS, ANNA ISSABELLA** (6310230091081); KORAUNA AVENUE 101, DORINGKLOOF, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4) PAUL ELLIS (5909025061083); (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) Sanlam trust; Privaat sak x 45 Lynnwood 0040; Email: portia.manyakoana@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0124700333.

15473/2012—(2) **MHAULA**, **FREDDIE ZENKELE** (7012315542082); 3256 Lutesum Street, Olifantsfontein, Gauteng; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Centurion, Pretoria). (6) VEZI & DE BEER INC; 319 ALPINE ROAD, LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA; Email: jabulile@vezidebeer.co.za; Tel: 0123615640.

008038/2018—(2) **FRADE**, **JOSE LUIS** (6111185165080); 22 DIASCIA STREET, KAREN PARK, PRETORIA NORTH; (3) First and Final; (4) AMANDA FRADE (6906170026084); (5) 21; (PRETORIA). (6) NORIAH MONANGWE; NEDGROUP TRUST, CNR ARAMIST & CONSTELLATION STREET, WATERKLOOF GLEN EXT.2, PRETORIA, 0181; Email: noriahmo@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0124367130.

003649/2018—(2) **Anthony**, **Edward Joseph** (5111215002080); 65 Van Beek, Glenanda; (3) First and Final; (4) Bridget Anthony (5112210004089); (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 52297, Saxonwold, 2132; Email: yvette.ramsunder@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6991.

005769/2018—(2) **Oates**, **Michael Renfric** (4212015020081); Unit 53 Elm Park Village, 1 Suzanne Crescent, Johannesburg; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 52297, Saxonwold, 2132; Email: yvette.ramsunder@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6991.

023178/2016—(2) **Hosken**, **Edith Mabel** (2706200040087); 18 Farrell Street, Hazeldene, Germiston; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Germiston, Johannesburg). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 52297, Saxonwold, 2132; Email: yvette. ramsunder@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6991.

5935/2018—(2) **JACOBS**, **MARIA MAGDALENA FRANCINA** (2905280061084); TRANS 50 RETIREMENT VILLAGE, CNR KETTLES & PITOUT STREETS, WITFIELD, BOKSBURG; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (BOKSBURG, CAPE TOWN). (6) JOHANNES HERMANUS JACOBS; 11 BUITNEGRACHT STREET, CAPE TOWN; Email: johann.jacobs@cdhlegal.com; Tel: 021 481 6380.

12072/2016—(2) **BOWER**, **GEOFFREY RAYMOND SYNDERCOMBE** (2706255038085); 208 BELLERIVE, DAVID PLACE, DOWERGLEN, EDENVALE, 1610; (3) N/A; (4) N/A N/A; (5) N/A; (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) SWIFT COMMERCIAL SERVICES; 236A CORNELIS STREET, FAIRLAND 2030; Email: meshack@swiftcommercialservices.co.za; Tel: 0114310030.

003861/2018—(2) **BALANCE**, **JOEL** (5010165072087); 284 HEIMWEE CRESCENT, GELUKSDAL BRAKPAN; (3) First and Final; (4) KEITUMETSE MARGARETH BALANCE (5211230657080); (5) 21 DAYS; (BOKSBURG MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) NHLAPO MOLOTO & ASSOCIATES INC; 127 LEEUWPOORT STREET BOKSBURG; Email: nhlapomoloto@telkomsa.net; Tel: 011-892-4927.

22508/2012—(2) **MOODLEY**, **MANONMANI** (2905130067083); 130 SEVENTEEN STREET BAKERTON SPRINGS JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21; (JOHANNESBURG) (6) GOVERNMENT GAZETTE; Email: info. egazette@gpw.gov.za; Tel: 012-748 6200.

3256/17PTA—(2) **Msiza**, **Frans Boy** (3802085179089); 8481 Lediga Street, Duduza,1496; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria). (6) KASMEERA BUDHOO (ON BEHALF OF ABSA TRUST LIMITED); PO BOX 2174, DURBAN, 4000; Email: KASMEERA.BUDHOO@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 0313669444.

28206/2016—(2) **DU PLESSIS**, **HYBRECHT SUSANNA CORNELIA** (6202180019081); 119 Kwartel Ave. Birchacres, KEMPTON PARK; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (KEMPTON PARK, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Malherbe Rigg & Ranwell Ref: JENNIFER VENTER; PO Box 26873, EAST RAND 1462; Tel: 0119184116.

026956/2016—(2) **Minsky**, **Rita** (3112020028080); Willowbrook Retirement Home,134 Willowbrook Place, Sandown, Sandton, Johannesburg.; (3) First and final; (4) N/A; (5) (Randburg, Johannesburg). (6) Arnold Charles Shapiro / Hogan Lovells (SA); c/o 140 West Street, Sandton; Email: arnold.shapiro@hoganlovells.com; Tel: 011 7756373.

007809/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **ANDRIES JOHANNES** (4207305067081); 734 BEYERS STREET, RIETFONTEIN, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4) MARIA MAGDALENA VENTER (4402190048086); (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) BONGIWE MUDAU; 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street Bryanston, 2191; Email: bongiwe@capitallegacy. co.za; Tel: 0873522856.

18370/2015—(2) MAHLOBOGOANA, MASHIANOKE COOKKY (6504041236089); ERF 441, MOKOENA SECTION KATLEHONG, ALBERTON, GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PALM RIDGE, JOHANNESBURG). (6) S J NAUDE ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 34, ALBERTON, 1450; Email: ginie@legalcom.co.za; Tel: 0119072730.

020485/2017—(2) **Brooklyn**, **Bertram John Charles** (3512215005084); 58 Windsor Street, Sunny Ridge, Germiston; (3) First and final; (4) Lillian Mary Brooklyn (3505200044084); (5) (Germiston, Johannesburg). (6) Neil Stuart Jury; 4 Lomond Avenue, Lakefield, Benoni; Email: neiljury@legalcom.co.za; Tel: 0118945741.

015496/2018—(2) **Jordaan**, **Johannes Hendrik Lodewikus** (4003105011084); 1 Friedman street, Kempton Park, 1619; (3) N/A; (4) N/A N/A; (5) N/A; (6) N/A; (6) Nel & De Wet Attorneys; The Willows Office Park, Unit I 1, C-O Simon Vermooten & Lynnwood Rds, The Willows; Email: fjdewet@neldewet.co.za; Tel: 012-809-3057.

006632/2018—(2) **VAN EEDEN, BAREND JACOBUS** (3508305034083); 14 HOFFMAN ROAD, THE ORCHARDS, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA NORTH, PRETORIA). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST LTD; NEDBANK MENLYN MAINE CAMPUS; Email: ilonka@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0124367128.

9504/2008—(2) **SOKHELA**, **PIUS ZAZI** (7009155469087) (N/A); SECTION 58, BANBURY ESTATE, BELLAIRSPARK, EXT 6; (3) First and Final; (4) SEIPATI OSHENIA SOKHELA (8107080797082); (5) 21 days; (RANDBURG, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT (BFN)). (6) BVZ ATTORNEYS; PO BOX 3686, RANDBURG, 2125; Email: alida@bvz.co.za; Tel: 0115045300.

11549/2013—(2) **Boshoff**, **Steven Geoffrey** (8001145109088); 5 Kempen Street, North Riding, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4) Rene Naomi Boshoff (7604270196084); (5) (Randburg, Johannesburg). (6) Pretorius & Wilsnach Inc.; 386 Orient Street, Arcadia, Pretoria; Email: elmarie@pretwil.co.za; Tel: 0123429505.

012456/2018—(2) MALAPILE, TEBOGO SAMUEL (7907195661086); 21764 NOMBELA STREET 98 VOSLOORUS X6; (3) First and final; (4) PATRONELLA ITUMELENG MALAPILE (8101070321086); (5) (BOKSBURG MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SONKOSI & NGALONKULU INC. ATTORNEYS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; Email: mandla@sn-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 492 0327.

8553/10—(2) **VAN NIEKERK**, **ERICA** (6609170175089); UNIT 16, VILLA GRANANDA, BROADWAY 7, VALHALLA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) HENK KLOPPERS ATTORNEYS; HB FORUM BUILDING, 13 STAMVRUG STREET, VAL DE GRACE, PRETORIA; Email: henk@ktlaw.co.za or admin@ktlaw.co.za; Tel: 0129934534.

12561/2017—(2) **HOLTZHAUSEN**, **FREDERIK DOUGLAS RUDOLPH** (3101145051085); 799 LUDERITZ STREET, BOOYSENS, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) JJR INC; 308 BROOKS STREET, MENLOPARK, PRETORIA; Email: andre@jjrinc.co.za; Tel: 012-362-2556.

002587/2018—(2) **NGUBENI**, **JAN ALFRED** (3801215130087) (N/A); 3100 MAMKELE STREET, WATTVILLE; (3) First and Final; (4) WIDOWER; (5) (BENONI MAGISTRATE COURT) (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

228/2017—(2) **Vermaak**, **Tanja** (7408190211084); 813 30 TH AVENUE VALERIA PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Pretoria, Marshalltown - Johannesburg). (6) Momentum Trust Ltd; IPC 90A, 268 West Avenue, Centurion, Pretoria, 0157; Email: lizaan.didlick@mmentum.co.za; Tel: 012-671-85-07.

1514/ 2016—(2) **Van Zyl, CHRISTIAAN ANTONIE** (4002055002085); Protea Aftreeoord Swaardleliestraat Die Wilgers Pretoria; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria). (6) Neuhoff Prokureurs; Bronkhorststraat 62 Groenkloof Pretoria; E-pos: sneuhoff@lantic.net; Tel: 0124604085.

009436/2017—(2) **Van Wyk**, **Carl Wilhelm Christiaan** (6401115160081); 7 Argoa Bay Crescent Elandsfontein; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) 21; (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Snyman De Jager Attorneys; Snyman de Jager Attorney's C/O Hendrik Verwoerd and South Street Centurion; Email: clarissa@sdj.co.za; Tel: (012)663-1680.

013125/2017—(2) **Du Plessis**, **Susanna Catharina** (2905070021082); 8 Jurling Park, 61 Libertas Street, Noordheuwel Ext 4, Gauteng; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Krugersdorp, Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: EB; PO Box 1291, Parklands 2121; Email: imran.bhyat@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0117621327.

007832/2018—(2) **HLABANGWANE**, **SENILISIWE REIGNETH** (7211170380089) (N/A); 98 KLIPSPRINGER AVENUE, ROODKEOP; (3) First and Final; (4) AARON HLABANGWANE; (5) (GERMISTON MAGISTRATE COURT) (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS;58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

027073/2017—(2) **MOULT**, **DEHLIA MAUREEN** (4711200073086); 5 SUMMERDOWN CLOSE, LONEHILL, EXT 13; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Legacy Fiduciary Services and Estate Planners (SA) Ref: CG /SK; P.O.Box 36218, GLOSDERRY 7702; Email: cmurphy@legacyfs.co.za; Tel: 0216711438.

9288/2018—(2) **NEL**, **ELIZABETH JOHANNA** (4303270056082); 9 Amos Street, Colbyn, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (SECUNDA, MPUMALANGA, PRETORIA, GAUTENG). (6) STREICHER- DE SWARDT; PO BOX 4077, SECUNDA 2302; Email: BOEDELS@MWEB.CO.ZA; Tel: 0176342241.

011753/2017—(2) **Duvenage**, **Machiel Christiaan** (3702225016086); 33 Klibbe Road, Valhalla, Pretoria, 0185; (3) First And Final; (4) Susanna Johanna Martha Duvenage (4105050045080); (5) (Pretoria, Pretoria). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Isabel Pieterse; PO Box 1291, Parklands 2121; Email: dina.grobbelaar@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0123660300.

008188/2018—(2) **CAMPBELL**, **DREYER** (6203285048082); 509 PIERING ROAD, RIETVALLEIRAND, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) ARTHUR CHANNON INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS; 693 RUBENSTEIN DRIVE, MORELETA PARK, 0044; Email: ISABEL@CHANNONATTORNEYS.CO.ZA; Tel: 012 997 37 47.

0099812017—(2) **Pielichowski**, **Aleksander** (5511075722083); 3 Magda Smit Street, Vanderbijlpark, 1911; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Vanderbijlpark, Master of the South Gauteng Court). (6) Joanna Ghevarghese; 6 Lyster Avenue, Featherbrook Estate, Krugersdorp, 1739; Email: jpielichowska@yahoo.com; Tel: 0828509114.

15165/2008—(2) **PERUMAL**, **MAHALINGAM** (4808165146087); 44 Simonsberg Street, Lenasia South Ext 4, Gauteng; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Lenasia, Johannesburg). (6) VEZI & DE BEER INC; 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA; Email: kayte@vezidebeer.co.za; Tel: 0123615640.

18389/2016 JHB—(2) **WARWICK**, **JENNIFER** (4401240124087); -; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (-, -). (6) VIVIAN INC ATTORNEYS; 4 ST DAVID LANE HOUGHTON, JOHANNESBURG; Email: stephenjohnvivian@gmail.com; Tel: 0115510710. 013997/2018—(2) **Erasmus**, **Linda** (5806030109081); 15 Kipling Crescent, 2 Raceview Centre, Raceview; (3) N/A; (4) N/A N/A; (5) N/A; (Palm Ridge, Johannesburg). (6) Nel & De Wet Attorneys; The Willows Office Park, Unit I 1, C-O Simon Vermooten & Lynnwood Rds, The Willows; Email: fjdewet@neldewet.co.za; Tel: 012-809-3057.

28180/2014—(2) LAVIELLE, GERARD (4411135074180); 29 BENJAMIN AVENUE, OLIVEDALE, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and final; (4) MARIA LOUISA DORIS LAVIELLE LAVIELLE (5312080151180); (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) A. RAHIM KHAN ATTORNEYS; 1ST FLOOR, NORTH BUILDING, 26 BAKER STREET, ROSEBANK, JOHANNESBURG, 2196; Email: fkhan@rahimkhan.co.bw; Tel: 0114426980.

009724/2018—(2) **Wilke**, **Lacea Christina Francina** (3508060330080); Nootgedacht 525, Bronkhorstspruit, 1020; (3) First and Final; (4) George Frederick Wilke (4004015027087); (5) (Bronkhorstspuit, Pretoria). (6) FNB Fiduciary (pty) ltd; Private bag X5, menlo park, 0102; Email: chantelle.joubert@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6457.

007395/2018—(2) **Gradden**, **Norman** (3612305052184); 192 Canford Avenue, Mondeor, 2091; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Johnnesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: EB; PO Box 1291, Parklands 2121; Email: Refilwe. Mosegedi@Standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0117621327.

010163/2018—(2) **Chaba**, **Lesetja James** (5909245581084); 11410 Umqaquli Street, Vosloorus, Extension 14; (3) First and Final; (4) Wilheminah Maria Chaba (6105050596080); (5) 21 days; (Boksburg Magistrate Court, Johannesburg). (6) Stephina Motlhamme Attorneys; 6th Floor, JHC Building, 51 Main Street, Marshalltown, Johannesburg, 2107; Email: Kagiso@ motlhammeinc.co.za; Tel: 011 492 1020.

003986/2018—(2) **PhetIhe**, **Mabua Pius** (3509085215082); House No.4021, Hammanskraal, Pretoria, 0001; (3) Supplementary First and Final; (4) Mary Matholwane PhetIhe (4012040470081); (5) (Pretoria North, Pretoria). (6) FNB Fiduciary (pty) Itd; Private bag X5, menIo park, 0102; Email: chantelle.joubert@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 6457.

001335/2018 DBN—(2) **OSMAN**, **EBRAHIM SIDDI** (3511035082083) (N/A); NO.5 , 202 CURRIE ROAD, MUSGRAVE, DURBAN, 4091; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) ZULEKHA OSMAN (4009250096085); (5) 21 DAYS; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) ZAIN FAKROODEEN & ASSOCIATES; SUITE 19 CROFTDENE MALL, 120 CROFTDENE DRIVE, CROFTDENE, CHATSWORTH, 4092; Email: meena@fakroodeen.co.za; Tel: 031-4010031.

2522/2017—(2) **RABIE**, **MARIA MAGDALENA CATHARINA** (4404210069084); 468 MAMBERG STREET, VILLIERIA, PRETORIA, 0186; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) N/A; (PRETORIA, PRETORIA). (6) BARNARD PATEL INC; 17 IVY STREET CLYDESDALE HATFIELD PRETORIA 0028; Email: ADIRKER@BPINC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0123435042.

12365/2018/JNB—(2) **Fewster**, **Alan** (3005055014084); 28 Elm Park, Suzanne Crescent, Northcliff; (3) Second and Final; (4) —; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi. Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

027673/2016—(2) **TLADI**, **NKETSI FANIE** (5208295672087); 9 CONRADIE AVEUNE, KLIPPOORTJE PARK, GERMISTON, 1401; (3) First and final; (4) NOMAHLUBI ELIZABETH TLADI (5306100739081); (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) PRESHNEE GOVENDER ATTORNEYS INC; 62 MARSHALL TOWN KHOTSO HOUSE, 9TH FLOOR; Email: info@pgainc. co.za; Tel: 0114632655.

15714/2013—(2) MASINYANE, MANDE ISAAC (5807195593085); 51 SOUTH BOUNDRY ROAD, RONDEBULT, BOKSBURG; (3) First and Final; (4) MOTLALE ALINAH MASINYANE (5805190858081); (5) 21 DAYS; (BOKSBURG MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) NLHAPO MOLOTO & ASSOCIATES INC; 127 LEEUWPOORT STREET BOKSBURG; Email: nhlapomoloto@telkomsa.net; Tel: 011-892-4927.

017410/2017—(2) **Tshabalala**, **Freddy Solomon** (5104235545089); 90 Besembos Street Mayberry Park; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) Phumsile Sylvia Tshabalala (6603080496081); (5) 21 days; (PALMRIDGE, Johannesburg). (6) Selomo Cavendish Mopeli - Mopeli Attorneys and Conveyancers; P O Box 136395 Alberton North, 3rd Floor, Suite 304D, J S Centre, No 1 Fore Street, Alberton; Email: martha@mopeli.co.za; Tel: 011-869-0024.

28451/2014—(2) WESSELS, BERTINE ELIZABETH MARGARETHA WICHBOLDA (2707200014080); 12 SECOND STREET, LINDEN JOHANNESBURG; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Nerina Wessels Attorneys; 57 Valley Road, Robin Hills, Randburg; Email: reception@nw-law.com; Tel: 0825609479.

14013/18—(2) Morgan, Eric Alfred Edward (3512135061183); 54 Boshoff Street, Lahoff, Klerksdorp,2571; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria). (6) KASMEERA BUDHOO (ON BEHALF OF ABSA TRUST LIMITED); PO BOX 2174, DURBAN, 4000; Email: KASMEERA.BUDHOO@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 0313669444.

0157142016—(2) **VAN HUYSSTEEN**, **CORNELIUS WILHELM** (3110025037080); 105 CHURCH STREET, HERMANUS; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Magistrate's Court for the District of Pretoria held at Pretoria, Master of the North Gauteng High Court Pretoria). (6) McMenamin Van Huyssteen and Botes Inc.; 528 Jorissen Street, Sunnyside, Pretoria; Email: jolanda@mvh.co.za; Tel: 0123440525.

028814/2017—(2) **REICHARDT**, **KARL FRIEDRICH MANFRED** (2412295145184); GERMANY; (3) First and final; (4) NOT APPLICABLE NOT APPLICABLE; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SCHWELLNUS INCORPORATED; KINGFISHER SHOPPING CENTRE, CNR KINGFISHER DR & ALEXANDER AVE, FOURWAYS, 2191; Email: doria@schwellnus.com; Tel: 0114678733.

908812008—(2) **De Jager**, **Lynette Helene** (6209150122084); 43 Vogelman Street, Albermarle Ext 2, Germiston; (3) First and final; (4) Daniel Johan De Jager (5609105025087); (5) (Pretoria). (6) BMV Attorneys; 97A Boeing Road East, Bedfordview; Email: marlene@bmvlaw.co.za; Tel: 0114530125.

6890/2018—(2) **RICHARDSON**, **HAZEL LYNNE** (4104290029087); UNIT 334, OLIVEDALE RETIREMENT VILLAGE, 34 LIMA ROAD, RANDBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Chunilal & Tanna; P O Box 42650, Fordsburg, 2033; Email: estates@global.co.za; Tel: 011-839-4357.

022355/2017—(2) **PLINT**, **RICHARD JAMES** (4802205136083); UNIT 12 GLENZICHT, 33 EAST STREET, OAKDENE; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21 Days; (None, MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT). (6) LABUSCHAGNE DU PLESSIS FOSTER ATTORNEYS; 15A VERMOOTEN STREET, BRACKENHURST, ALBERTON; Email: thando@ldflaw.co. za or reception@ldflaw.co.za; Tel: 0118677707.

53582016—(2) **KANYILE**, **SIPHIWE WISEMAN** (8608125260085); 123 ALBERTINA SISULU, ROODEPORT; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (ROODEPORT, MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT). (6) T. MUKWANI ATTORNEYS; 112 MAIN STREET, 7TH FLOOR, OFFICE 701 MARSHALLTOWN JOHANNESBURG; Email: tafara@lateestate.coza; Tel: 011 331 0072.

13918/2017—(2) **COETZEE**, **DENISE MARY ANN** (4306060104087); 5 Roodag St., Klippoortjie BOKSBURG; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (BOKSBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Malherbe Rigg & Ranwell; PO Box 26873, EAST RAND 1462; Tel: 0119184116.

14320/2018—(2) **MACDONALD**, **SUSAN BARBARA** (5912290702084); 16 Windermere Drive, Farrarmere, BENONI; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (BENONI, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Malherbe Rigg & Ranwell Ref: JENNIFER VENTER; PO Box 26873, EAST RAND 1462; Tel: 0119184116.

15562/2018—(2) **DOWLING**, **BARBARA ANNA ACTON** (3507140028086); Cottage 713, Alan Woodrow, Rangeview road, Dalpark BRAKPAN; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (BRAKPAN, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Malherbe Rigg & Ranwell Ref: JENNIFER VENTER; PO Box 26873, EAST RAND 1462; Tel: 0119184116.

8462/2016—(2) **WELMAN**, **ARLEN KEITH** (3412265040083); 815 13th Avenue, Wonderboom South, Pretoria; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (N/A, PRETORIA). (6) Standard Executors and Trustees Ref: D Greeff; Private Bag X25, Hatfield 0028; Email: Danielle.Greeff@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0123660326.

24671/2011—(2) **Thotharam**, **Sarah Louisa** (5212290089081); 12 Kestrel Avenue, Mackenzie Park, Benoni, 1500; (3) First and final; (4) Suran Thotharam (6511225052083); (5) (Benoni, Johannesburg). (6) Bham and Dahya Attorney's; P.O.Box 2413, Benoni, 1500; Email: bd@bhamdahya.co.za; Tel: 011 845 1893.

12083/2018—(2) **DU PLESSIS**, **DEBBIE** (7805040052081); 189 Willow St, Vlakfontein, BENONI SMALL HOLDINGS; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (BENONI, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Malherbe Rigg & Ranwell Ref: JENNIFER VENTER; PO Box 26873, EAST RAND 1462; Tel: 0119184116.

7988/2009—(2) **MAVUSO**, **MAPIPI ELLIOT** (2907055148088); 173 MDAKANE STREET THOKOZA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) NGL ATTORNEYS; BUILDING 3 WOODHILL OFFICE PARK, 53 PHILIP ENGELBRECHT AVENUE, MEYERSDAL; Email: katlego@ngllaw.co.za; Tel: 011-867-0476.

8549/2018—(2) **MAVUSO**, **NOMSOMBULUKA MARGRET** (5301070387086); 173 MDAKANE STREET, THOKOZA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) NGL ATTORNEYS; BUILDING 3 WOODHILL OFFICE PARK, 53 PHILIP ENGELBRECHT AVENUE, MEYERSDAL; Email: katlego@ngllaw.co.za; Tel: 011-867-0476.

18389/2016 JHB—(2) **WARWICK**, **JENNIFER** (4401240124087); -; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (-, -). (6) VIVIAN INC ATTORNEYS; 4 ST DAVID LANE HOUGHTON, JOHANNESBURG; Email: stephenjohnvivian@gmail.com; Tel: 0115510710. 023761/2016—(2) **OLSEN**, **FRIDA** (2608260018187); Unit 173, Kruin Park Retirement Village, Umgeni Road, Wilro Park, Roodepoort; (3) First and final; (4) KARL GEORG SCHRODER OLSEN (2108185020186); (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) BOWENS ATTORNEYS; 8 MADDEN GROVE FLORIDA PARK 1709; Email: glb@iafrica.com; Tel: 011 672 2027.

026011/2016—(2) **OLSEN**, **KARL GEORG SCHRODER** (2108185020186); Unit 173, Kruin Park Retirement Village, Umgeni Road, Wilro Park, Roodepoort; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) BOWENS ATTORNEYS; 8 MADDEN GROVE FLORIDA PARK 1709; Email: glb@iafrica.com; Tel: 011 672 2027.

015875/2017—(2) **LOTTER**, **FREDRIEKA MAGDALENA** (4605020023083); 45 JEAN'S PLACE, LYTTELTON, PRETORIA; (3) First and Final; (4) JACOBUS NICOLAAS LOTTER (4508265039089); (5) (Pretoria). (6) Standard Trust Ltd Ref: E Stals; Private Bag X25, Hatfield 0028; Email: Esther.Stals@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0123660321.

007322/2018—(2) Andresen, Marguerite Rorich (5307110057084); 45 Wildebraam Street, Weltevredenpark, 1715; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: SG; PO Box 1291, Parklands 2121; Email: Sonja. Grobbelaar@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0112831100.

014295/2017—(2) **Pheko**, **Mojalefa Solomon** (5907255775083); 108 Bell Road, Meyerton Park, Meyerton Farms, Gauteng; (3) Second; (4) Malesoko Paulina Pheko (7707290553083); (5) (Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: SG; PO Box 1291, Parklands 2121; Email: Sonja.Grobbelaar@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0112831100.

9399/2016—(2) **Venables**, **Martin Wright** (6904105023086); 2 Taylor Street, Barberton, 1300; (3) First and Final; (4) Dorethea Jane Venables (7109190088080); (5) (Barberton, Pretoria). (6) H Botha/HvdB; Absa Trust c/o Sechaba Trust, PO Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; Email: hbotha@sechaba.co.za; Tel: 012-340 0093.

017641/2018—(2) **Theunissen**, **Lourens Stefanus** (2807255017085); 77 Maud Street, Florida; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Roodepoort, Johannesburg). (6) Capital Legacy Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd; 1st Floor, Wrigley Field, The Campus, 57 Sloane Street, Bryanston, 2191; Email: riona@capitallegacy.co.za; Tel: 0115753785.

10394/2011—(2) LIGEGE, DAMMY (5403230548084); 17 DU TOIT STREET ELSBURG; (3) First And Final; (4) KHANEDZENI SHADRACK LIGEGE (4910145335085); (5) 30; (GERMISTON, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Smith-Smith Attorneys; P O BOX 3003, KEMPTON PARK 1620; Email: info@smithsmith.co.za; Tel: 0119758104.

027236/2017—(2) **RIX**, **MICHAEL** (5810265136082); 292 DELPHINIUM STREET, BRACKENDOWNS, GAUTENG; (3) First and final; (4) CARINA RIX (6112090043081); (5) (NOT APPLICABLE, JOHANNESBURG). (6) LOUIS WEINSTEIN & ASSOCIATES; 13 WEAVER ROAD, FOURWAYS, GAUTENG; Email: I.weinstein@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0117051920.

014017/2017—(2) **OBERHOLZER**, **SUSARA JOHANNA** (4005160022088); 7 CHRISTIEN STREET, FARRAMERE, BENONI; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BOKSBURG, PRETORIA). (6) TUCKERS INC.; 84 TRICHARDTS ROAD, RAVENSWOOD, BOKSBURG; Email: nadine@tuckers.co.za; Tel: 011-897-1900.

016425/2018—(2) **SAKOOR**, **ADIEL ISMAIL** (8112235067084); 37 KEISKAMA STREET, RIVERLEA, JOHANNESBURG, 2093; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) CHIBA-JIVAN INC; 190 BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, GREENSIDE; Email: chibajivan@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0118372468.

9489/2018—(2) **Witchell**, **Edward Harry** (3007035050089); 18 Vista Place, Randpark Ext 5, Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Peter F Caldwell Attorney; P O Box 1457, Roosevelt Park, 2129; Email: caldwell@netdial.co.za; Tel: 011 8881206/7.

9402-2016—(2) **FOUCHE**, **JAKOBUS PAULUS** (4309085025006); 43 CALCITE DRIVE CARLETONVILLE; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) MARLENE FOUCHE (4703210025081); (5) (OBERHOLZER, PRETORIA). (6) DANIE VAN ZYL ATTORNEYS; 37 SOUTH STREET CARLETONVILLE; E-pos: vzylprok3@gmail.com; Tel: 018-7873545.

009781/2018—(2) **HATTINGH**, **HENDRIK PETRUS** (3709225023087); 15BW JENNING STRAAT, MAGALIESBURG, GAUTENG; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21; (KRUGERSDORP, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Hattingh and Scholtz Attorneys; 105 Viljoen Street, Krugersdorp North, 1739; Email: adele@hs-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 0116653455.

6506/2018—(2) **LE ROUX**, **JOHANNES HENDRIK CHRISTIAAN** (5005255106084); 1 TUGELA PARK, 204 TUGELA STREET, ASHLEA GARDENS, PRETORIA; (3) NONE; (4)—; (5) NONE; (PRETORIA). (6) Daniel Johannes Rudolph Schutte; Citadel Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, 35 Markgraaff Street, Bloemfontein, 9301; Email: danenee@citadel.co.za; Tel: 0514004129.

011772/2018—(2) **FULAT**, **ISMAIL** (4903055090089); 53 TAJ STREET, LAUDIUM, PRETORIA; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) CHIBA-JIVAN INC; 190 BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, GREENSIDE; Email: chibajivan@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0118372468.

008537/2018—(2) **Van Den Berg**, **Johannes Adriaa** (5210235119088); 562, 24 Avenue, Villieria, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria). (6) Secure Legacy; 345 Appelblaar Street, Magalieskruin, Pretoria, 0150; Email: estates2@ securelegacy.co.za; Tel: 012 4531806.

7466/2015—(2) **KIES, JACOBUS FRANCOIS** (3802285065088); 187 FLORANDIA PARK, CYGNET STREET, FLORIDA LAKE, ROODEPOORT; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (ROODEPOORT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) BOARD OF ESTATE ADMINISTRATORS; 10 TIPTOL ROAD, RANDPARKRIDGE, RANDBURG; Email: LCLOXTON@GLOBAL.CO.ZA; Tel: 0117925253.

000653/2018—(2) **Schramm**, **Rudie Hermann** (3907245051084); Unit 128 , Zambezi Retirement Village, Montana, Pretoria; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria North, Pretoria). (6) Secure Legacy; 345 Appelblaar Street, Magalieskruin, Pretoria, 0150; Email: estates2@securelegacy.co.za; Tel: 012 4531806.

010814/2018—(2) **JAQUES**, **RACHEL DORIS** (2802260045080); 2A LAURA LANE, MELROSE NORTH, JOHANNESBURG; (3) First and final; (4) NOT APPLICABLE; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) HILLARY S BAITZ; P O BOX 13056 DOWERGLEN EXTENSION 7., 1612; Email: hilde@legalcom.co.za; Tel: 0116406250.

005950/2018—(2) **MKWANAZI**, **ISHMAEL TSIETSI** (5705315238088); 1454 LAKESIDE 1984; (3) First and final; (4) ANNAH MATSIDISO MKWANAZI (6103080471085); (5) (VANDERBIJL PARK MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SONKOSI & NGALONKULU INC. ATTORNEYS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; Email: mandla@sn-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 492 0327.

26664/2017—(2) **Bronkhorst**, **Johannes Hendrik Petrus** (3410245015084); Plot 54, Hartzenbergfontein, Walkerville; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Meyerton, Johannesburg). (6) Jan Johannes Bronkhorst; 24 Englewold Drive, Saxonwold, 2196; E-pos: Janbronkie@gmail.com; Tel: 0713646559.

3578/2018—(2) **RAKABE**, **JOHANNES** (6507055236085); 424 BALFOUR STREET NELLMAPIUS EXT 1 PRETORIA 0162; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (MAMELODI, PRETORIA). (6) BJ MHLONGO ATTORNEYS; SUITE 323, 3RD FLOORPREMIUMTOWERS, CORNER PRETORIOUS & LILLIANNGOYISTREET; Email: INFO@BJMHLONGOATTORNEYS. CO.ZA; Tel: 012-753-7342.

027229/2017—(2) **MGOLOZELI**, **SWEETNESS NOMAFU** (5211070831084); 40 BESTER STREET DELMAS; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (DELMAS MAGISTRATE COURT, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SONKOSI & NGALONKULU INC. ATTORNEYS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; Email: mandla@sn-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 492 0327.

008539/2018—(2) **Mills**, **Peter Charles George** (4207125129087); Rooipoort , JR 555 , Bronkhorstspruit; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Magistrate Bronkhorstspruit, Pretoria). (6) Klokow & Viljoen Attorneys; 345 Appelblaar Street , Magalieskruin , Pretoria , 0150; Email: estates2@securelegacy.co.za; Tel: 0125431806.

26664/2017—(2) **Bronkhorst**, **Johannes Hendrik Petrus** (3410245015084); Plot 54, Hartzenbergfontein, Walkerville; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Meyerton, Johannesburg). (6) Jan Johannes Bronkhorst; 24 Englewold Drive, Saxonwold, 2196; E-pos: Janbronkie@gmail.com; Tel: 0713646559.

010601/2018—(2) **NHLENGETHWA**, **SIPHO EPHRAIM** (5105305311088); 3310 MOLELEKI SECTION KATLEHONG; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (PALMRIDGE MAGISTRATE COUTR, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SONKOSI & NGALONKULU INC. ATTORNEYS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; Email: mandla@sn-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 492 0327.

6892/2016—(2) **MAPHALE**, **TEBOHO VICTOR** (8111035535084); 23952 Mandarina Street, Protea Glen Ext 27, Soweto; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Soweto, Johannesburg). (6) VEZI & DE BEER INC; 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD, PRETORIA; Email: jabulile@vezidebeer.co.za; Tel: 0123615640.

019294/2017—(2) **SEJAKE**, **MOTLALEPULA SIMON** (RB106329); 1771 THOMAS LETLHAKE DRIVE SIMUNYE EXT 1 WESTONARIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WESTONARIA MAGISTRATE COUTR, JOHANNESBURG). (6) SONKOSI & NGALONKULU INC. ATTORNEYS; 88 MARSHALL STREET, 3RD FLOOR, SAMANCOR HOUSE, JOHANNESBURG; Email: mandla@sn-attorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 492 0327.

10394/2011—(2) LIGEGE, DAMMY (5403230548084); 17 DU TOIT STREET ELSBURG; (3) First And Final; (4) KHANEDZENI SHADRACK LIGEGE (4910145335085); (5) 30; (GERMISTON, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Smith-Smith Attorneys; P O BOX 3003, KEMPTON PARK 1620; Email: info@smithsmith.co.za; Tel: 0119758104.

014822/2018—(2) **KRIEL**, **HERMANUS THEODORUS** (4912055123089); 34 BLESBOK STREET, KANONKOP, MIDDELBURG; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (MIDDELBURG, MAFIKENG). (6) Sanlam Trust Ref: EJL/AL; Private Bag X137, Halfway House 1685; Email: Angelique.Leyds@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0124700020.

002631/2016—(2) **BROOKS**, **DAVID PETER** (6311025095089); 890 15TH AVENUE WONDERBOOM SUID; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pretoria North, Marshalltown - Johannesburg). (6) Momentum Trust Ltd; IPC 90A, 268 West Avenue, Centurion, Pretoria, 0157; Email: lizaan.didlick@mmentum.co.za; Tel: 012-671-85-07.

007082/2018/JHB—(2) **De Freitas**, **Manuel Vieira** (6802026236086); 16 York Avenue, Glenwood, Durban; (3) First And Final; (4) Teresa Da Conceicao De Freitas (7407240264184); (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Lisa Jivan; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Lisa.Jivan@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0314020429.

28451/2014—(2) **WESSELS**, **BERTINE ELIZABETH MARGARETHA WICHBOLDA** (2707200014080); 12 SECOND STREET, LINDEN JOHANNESBURG; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Nerina Wessels Attorneys; 57 Valley Road, Robin Hills, Randburg; Email: reception@nw-law.com; Tel: 0825609479.

7523/2009—(2) **Alderson, George John** (7912245195085); 20 Don Diego, Video Street, Radiokop, Roodepoort, 2040; (3) First and final; (4) Nicole Alderson (8006030064082); (5) (Roodepoort, Johannesburg). (6) Arnold Charles Shapiro; c/o Hogan Lovells (South Africa), 140 West Street, Sandton; Email: arnold.shapiro@hoganlovells.com; Tel: 011 775 6373.

7064-2017—(2) **Oliver**, **Penelope Copeland** (6106010037082); 59 Ruby Road, Pebblecreek Greenstone. Johannesburg; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Kempton Park, Gauteng). (6) Kuilman Mundell & Arlow; 39 A Kingfisher Drive, Delta House Fourways.; Email: sheila@kmattorneys.co.za; Tel: 011 4654151.

013680/2018—(2) **Gouws**, **Raymond** (5704215037088); 15 Mc Lintic Street, Dinwiddie; (3) First and final; (4) Hendrina Wilhelmina Gouws (5904300057088); (5) (Germiston, Johannesburg). (6) Joubert Scholtz Incorporated; 11 Heide Road, Kempton Park, 1619; Email: petricia@joubertscholtz.co.za; Tel: 011-966-7600.

010997/2018—(2) **Atkinson**, **Phillip Anthony** (4905235173180); 4 Thistle Street, Kempton Park, 1619; (3) First and final; (4) Mpati Edith Atkinson (5910230786084); (5) (Kempton Park, Johannesburg). (6) Joubert Scholtz Incorporated; 11 Heide Road, Kempton Park, 1619; Email: petricia@joubertscholtz.co.za; Tel: 011-966-7600.

016746/2018—(2) **RATHAGA**, **MATHLODI MARTIN** (4110075182082) (N/A); 9 SEGOOTSANE STREET, MEADOWLANDS; (3) First and Final; (4) WIDOWER; (5) (JOHANNESBURG). (6) FOUT ATTORNEYS; 58 MARSHALL STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB; Email: FOUTATTORNEYS@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0104923831.

11232/2018JHB—(2) **Pearson**, **Martha Cornelia Jacoba** (2808210006080); 74 Sixteenth Avenue, Edenvale, 1609; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Johannesburg). (6) A Hassim; ABSA Trust, P O Box 2174, Durban, 4000; Email: antoinetteha@ absa.co.za; Tel: 031-3669463.

7696/2016—(2) **Ghela**, **Pratiksha** (7709150240082); 52 Logans View, Liefde and Vrede; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Johannesburg, Johannesburg). (6) Nadeem Razak Attorneys; 98 William Road, Norwood, Johannesburg; Email: nadeem@nralaw.co.za; Tel: 0116460950.

10394/2011—(2) **LIGEGE**, **DAMMY** (5403230548084); 17 DU TOIT STREET ELSBURG; (3) First And Final; (4) KHANEDZENI SHADRACK LIGEGE (4910145335085); (5) 30; (GERMISTON, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Smith-Smith Attorneys; P O BOX 3003, KEMPTON PARK 1620; Email: info@smithsmith.co.za; Tel: 0119758104.

015574/2018—(2) **Van Rooyen**, **Hester Beatrix** (1910270028086); Glenrus Park Versorging, Adreaweg 20, GlenMarais, 1619; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (Kempton Park, Cape Town). (6) ABSA TRUST LIMITED; Po Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; Email: Nontando.Mfana@absa.co.za; Tel: (011)354-4784.

020228/2017—(2) LIN, MIN (7009136109182); 1 LE JARDIN, 33 TALISMAN AVENUE, BEDFORDVIEW; (3) First and final; (4) THI THU TRANG NGUYEN (8009021376184); (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) LUU MAWELA ATTORNEYS; H. SANTOS BUILDING, 30 ARENA CLOSE, BRUMA, JOHANNESBURG (PO BOX 758 BRUMA, 2026); Email: joel@luumawela.co.za; Tel: 0116160317.

013304/2018—(2) **Marais**, **Leon Kachet** (5706275047089); 18 Urwin Straat, Witfield, 1459; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21; (Boksburg, Cape Town). (6) ABSA TRUST LIMITED; Po Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; Email: Pauline.Jansenvanrensburg@ absa.co.za; Tel: (011)354-4779.

## EASTERN CAPE / OOS-KAAP

0000005781/2017—(2) **DULANI**, **PETER** (7703066112089); 4940 KENTANE, BUTTERWORTH; (3) First and final; (4) LELETHU JONGI (9107180878088); (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) Wynand du Preez; P O Box 34880, Newton Park, 6055; Email: wynand@themeadowgroup.co.za; Tel: (041)3916125.

2394/2012—(2) **Peffer**, **Patricia** (6801100148084); 6 Ebenezer Way, Parkside, East London; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (East London, Eastern Cape). (6) D. Southon Attorneys; 152 Gordons Bay Road, Strand; Email: dsouthon@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0218458717.

001430/2018—(2) **Trerise**, **Joyce** (3810180095084); 3 Wilson Place, King Williamstown, 5601; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Bhisho). (6) Absa Trust Limited, private Bag X60571, Greenares, 6070; Absa Trust Ltd, Absa House, 2nd Floor, Cnr William Moffett & overbaakens Road, Fairview, 6071; Email: leciaa@absa.co.za; Tel: 0413906397.

004643/2011—(2) **Giba**, **Nozuko Constance** (6802250899088); 23 Gaika Road, Amatola View, Bhisho; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (King William's Town, Grahamstown). (6) Elwyn Lentz; PO Box 1159, King Williams Town 5600; Email: elentz@border.co.za; Tel: 0436422638.

Q38100893—(2) Matthee, Petrus Johannes Fouche (6104095009084); 9 Brakwater, St Albans, Port Elizabeth, Elizabeth; (3) First and Final; (4) NA Na; (5) 21 Days; (Port Elizabeth, Port Elizabeth). (6) Lawrence Masiza Vorster Inc; 214 Cape Road, Mill Park, Port Elizabeth; Email: bronwyn@thinklaw.co.za; Tel: 0413730030.

003541/2016—(2) **BERRY**, **MICHELE ANN** (6209050071084); SONSKYN FARM, STERKSTROOM, 5425; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (STERKSTROOM, GRAHAMSTOWN). (6) ARTHUR CHARLES BERRY; C/O LAURENE SAHD, CHARTERIS & BARNES, 19 GREY STREET, QUEENSTOWN, 6319; Email: qtn@cbarnes.co.za; Tel: 045-8392008.

003596/2018—(2) **Bezuidenhout**, **Gysbert Jacobus** (4003175044080); Snymanstraat 10 Despatch; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Salome Cecilia Bezuidenhout; (5) (Uitenhage, Port Elizabeth). (6) Conradie Campher & Kemp; Hoofstraat 20, Despatch; E-pos; alicia@cckemp.co.za: Tel: 0419335111.

1447/2007—(2) Fraser, Norman Bobby (6109135002080); 7 Bacon Street, Hillside, Port Elizabeth; (3) First and Final; (4) Ivy Jacqueline Fraser (6111030092083); (5) (Masters of the High Court, Eastern Cape, Port Elizabeth). (6) Melissa Marais Hoffman Attorneys (MMH Attorneys); 6 Graham Street, Suite 4, 3rd Floor, Africa House, North End, Port Elizabeth; Email: melissahoffman@webmail.co.za; Tel: 041 484 6222.

563/2018—(2) **BATTALIOU**, **GORDON NAVARRE** (3301195008080); Flat 4, Hillsborough, Hillesdon Road, Torquay, England. (RSA Contact c/o 73 Frere Road, Vincent, East London); (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (East London, Grahamstown). (6) Bartel Accounting Services Trust; P O Box 13059, Vincent, 5217; Email: dennis@bvhsa.co.za; Tel: 0437264215.

000835/2017—(2) **Kruger**, **Aletta Adriaana Catharina Kruger** (4607180128082); 90 Durban Street, Aliwal North; (3) First and Final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) 21 DAYS; (Aliwal North, Grahamstown). (6) FNB Fiduciary (PTY) Limited; P.O. Box 27521, Greenacres, 6057; Email: vanessa.heidtmann@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877362582.

001901/2016—(2) Kruger, Walter Scott (4103185030085); 90 Durban Street, Aliwal North; (3) First and Final; (4) Aletta Adriaana Catharina Kruger (4607180128082); (5) 21 DAYS; (Aliwal North, Grahamstown). (6) FNB Fiduciary (PTY) Limited; P.O. Box 27521, Greenacres, 6057; Email: vanessa.heidtmann@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877362582.

2591/2013—(2) **TWAYISE**, **MNCEDISI OSBORN** (5610105725080); 11 BARBADOS CRESCENT, HAVEN HILLS, EAST LONDON, 5247; (3) First and final; (4) NTOMBEKAYA VERONICA BANZANA (6102010933081); (5) (MTHATHA, MTHATHA). (6) JOLWANA MGIDLANA INC; 19 Park Road; Email: jolwana@telkomsa.net; Tel: 047 531 0394.

2591/2013—(2) TWAYISE, MNCEDISI OSBORN (5610105725080); 33 SPRIGG STREET, MTHATHA, 5099; (3) First and final; (4) NTOMBEKAYA VERONICA BANZANA (6102010933081); (5) (MTHATHA, MTHATHA). (6) JOLWANA MGIDLANA INC; 19 Park Road; Email: jolwana@telkomsa.net; Tel: 047 531 0394.

001573/2018—(2) **Klaas**, **Khuthazwa Dorris** (6407270831085); 147 Peddie Extension, Peddie; (3) First And Final; (4) Monwabisi Peter Klaas (6406035362089); (5) (Peddie, Bhisho). (6) Elwyn Lentz; PO Box 1159, King Williams Town 5600; Email: elentz@border.co.za; Tel: 0436422638.

3580/2012—(2) **Hornigold**, **Donald Lloyd** (3706260032080); 87 Salvia Crescent, Linton Grange, Port Elizabeth; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) Goldberg & de Villiers Incorporated; 13 Bird Street, Central, Port Elizabeth, 6000; Email: desiree.rheeder@goldlaw.co.za; Tel: 0415019812.

3626/2017—(2) **Oosthuizen**, **Elizabeth Cathrina Lewiza** (3403230043088); 3 Amanda Street, Uitenhage, 6229; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Uitenhage, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED Ref: Aaieshah Samaai; P O Box 27528, Greenacres 6057; Email: nahwaale@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0413988050.

000933/2018—(2) Mc Cracken, Catherine (4004010044186); Atlasville, Boksburg and 4 Assegaai Close, Kidds Beach, East London; (3) First And Final; (4) John Morrison Mc Cracken (3508135050184); (5) (EAST LONDON, Grahamstown). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED Ref: Aaieshah Samaai; P O Box 27528, Greenacres 6057; Email: nahwaale@nedbank. co.za: Tel: 0413988028.

2651/2017—(2) **ROBINSON**, **JOHN ANDRIES** (4506045036086); PARADIJS, NIEU BETHESDA, 6286; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (GRAAFF-REINET, GRAHAMSTOWN). (6) V DERCKSEN & VENNOTE; 14 CHURCH STREET, GRAAFF-REINET, 6280; Email: rene@dercksen.law.za; Tel: 0498922261.

003218/2017—(2) **Hawker**, **Una** (5203020918087); Port Alfred, Eastern Cape; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Port Alfred, Port Alfred). (6) Siyabonga Tyutyu; FNB Fiduciary, 16 Newton place, Newton park, 6045; Email: siyabonga.tyutyu@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873355280.

1769/2018—(2) **WILSON**, **IDA MARGRETE** (2610250003088); NAZARETH HOUSE, CENTRAL, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) N/A; (4) —; (5) N/A; (N/A, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) CA TRUST COMPANY (PTY) LTD; WATERFRONT BUSINESS PARK, POMMERN STREET, HUMERAIL, PORT ELIZABETH, 6045; Email: INFO@CATC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0418201130.

5480/2017—(2) **VOS**, **CAREL BUCHNER** (5910115086089); 38 Lower Drostdy, Uitenhage; (3) First and final; (4) Ademina Johanna Magdalena Vos (6507090189083); (5) (Uitenhage, Port Elizabeth). (6) Sellick & McIntyre; Tel: 041-9923011.

3033/2018—(2) **AH YUI**, **HO JOYCE** (4102100038082); 64 BENDOR DRIVE, BEVERLY GROVE, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) N/A; (4)—; (5) N/A; (N/A, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) CA TRUST COMPANY (PTY) LTD; WATERFRONT BUSINESS PARK, POMMERN STREET, HUMERAIL, PORT ELIZABETH, 6045; Email: INFO@CATC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0418201130.

004796/2016—(2) **Lewis**, **Spencer** (4310245148183); 67 Beethoven Avenue, Port Elizabeth; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Port Elizabeth, Port Elizabeth). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057; Email: nicky.botha@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350819.

3873/2012—(2) **RENSBURG**, **ELLEN RACHEL** (4109170271089); 7 VIOLET ROAD, PARKSIDE, EAST LONDON; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (EAST LONDON, GRAHAMSTOWN). (6) CLARK LAING INC.; 18 STEWART DRIVE, BEREA, EAST LONDON, 5241; Email: tanya@clarklaing.co.za; Tel: 043 721 1556.

830/2018—(2) **BRONKHORST**, **DEON ALBERTUS** (6801175127088); 5 SUSSEX ROAD, KAMMA PARK, PORT ELIZABETH, 6070; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (PORT ELIZABETH, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) PUMEZA BONO INCORPORATED; 15 ANNERLEY TERRACE, CENTRAL, PORT ELIZABETH, 6001; Email: hannelie@phonoinc.co.za; Tel: 0415823823.

000560/2018—(2) **Dibela, Symbol Mfiki** (6409055053083); Qhibrha Location, Debe Nek; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (King William's Town, Bhisho). (6) Elwyn Lentz; PO Box 1159, King Williams Town 5600; Email: elentz@border.co.za; Tel: 0436422638.

2613/2017—(2) **Kuter**, **Jody Margaret** (6208210755081); 16 Keey Street, Port Alfred; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Port Alfred, Grahamstown). (6) Neave Stötter Inc; P O Box 76, Port Alfred; Email: patricia@palaw.co.za; Tel: 046 624 1163.

2210/2018—(2) **MULDER**, **JOHANNES FERREIRA** (5111155027089); 41 NAUDESTRAAT, MIDDLEBURG, OOS-KAAP, 5900; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) ANEL WILHELMINA MULDER (5307130057080); (5) (GRAHAMSTOWN). (6) ILZE DALEEN NEL; MINNAAR & DE KOCK ATTORNEYS 18 LOOP STREET, P.O. BOX 19, MIDDELBURG EASTERN CAPE; E-pos: convey@ mindek.co.za; Tel: 0498421123.

6369/2017—(2) **JACOBS**, **LOURENS MARTHINUS** (4303145119081); KWAGGASTRAAT 22, JEFFREYSBAAI, 6330; (3) First and Final; (4) ALIDA JOHANNA JACOBS (4409050128080); (5) (PORT ELIZABETH, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) ABSA TRUST LIMITED; BARCLAYS PRETORIA CAMPUS,337 PETROLEUM STREET,WALTLOO PRETORIA,0184; Email: FHATUWANI.MULANGENI@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 011 225 1727.

1943/2018—(2) **HENNING**, **ELIZABETH JOHANNA** (2506070044080); D55 KRAGGA KAMMA UITSPANNING, RALSTON ROAD, FERNGLEN, 6045; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (PORT ELIZABETH). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

001248/2017—(2) **MATTHEWS**, **EMMA** (4001170042083); Boknesstrand, Alexandria, 6189; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4)—; (5) (Port Alfred, Grahamstown). (6) PriceWaterhouseCoopers - Bloemfontein; Posbus 818, Bloemfontein 9300; E-pos: hesna. rheeder@pwc.com; Tel: 0515034100.

003032/2017—(2) **Swarts**, **Desiree Alaine** (6712180177085); 18 Duiker Street, Gelvandale, Port Elizabeth; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) FNB Fiduciary; P O Box 27511, Greenacres 6057; Email: geraldine.domingo@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877362558.

2933/2018—(2) **McFadden**, **John** (3910075138088); Methodist Home, Port Elizabeth,; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) NEDGROUPTRUST (PTY) LIMITED Ref: Aaieshah Samaai; POBox 27528, Greenacres 6057; Email: nahwaale@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0413988028.

4056/2016—(2) **Page**, **Margaret** (2506080001088); St Johns Frail Care, Cassia Drive, Sunridge Park, Port Elizabeth, 6045; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) Nelson Attorneys; 60A Worraker Street, Newton Park, Port Elizabeth, 6045; Email: nelsons@pe.co.za; Tel: 041-3656463.

1060/2017—(2) **Rowan**, **Elaine Jeanette** (4911290010085); 76 Cormorant Crescent, Aston Bay, 6330; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Humansdorp, Port Elizabeth). (6) Nelson Attorneys; 60A Worraker Street, Newton Park, Port Elizabeth, 6045; Email: nelsons@pe.co.za; Tel: 041-3656463.

000696/2018—(2) **Wilson**, **Gerald Clive** (4312175017081); 6 Central Avenue, Beacon Bay, East London; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (East London, Grahamstown). (6) Independent Executor & Trust (Pty) Ltd; PO Box 8081 Nahoon 5210; Email: dewers@iet.co.za; Tel: 043 7354633.

3088/2017—(2) **PAUL**, **ALETTA CATRIENA MARIA CEZIELYA** (3308140048087); PLOT 88, GREENBUSHES, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (PORT ELIZABETH). (6) HANNINGTON @ LAW; P.O. BOX 27550, GREENACRES 6057; Email: roger@hanningtonlaw.co.za; Tel: 0413730564.

001762/2018—(2) **HLEBO**, **PHILEMON MSHIYENI** (4503055200082); AMANIKWE ADMINISTRATIVE AREA, VUYISILE VILLAGE, BIZANA; (3) First and final; (4) NTOMBIYOXOLO LYDIA HLEBO (5003230853086); (5) (MTHATHA, MTHATHA). (6) N.C. MJAMBAATTORNEYSINC; 22 DURHAMSTREET, ASSUMPTION CONVENT, MTHATHA; Email: nomfunekomjamba@gmail.com; Tel: (047)5311173.

001071/2018—(2) **PAGE-WOOD**, **DEIRDRE MARY** (3307300096084); 405 BOYD STREET, KOMGA 4950; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (EAST LONDON, GRAHAMSTOWN). (6) GRAVETT SCHOEMAN INC; THE HUB, BONZA BAY ROAD, BEACON BAY 5241; Email: joyce@gslegal.co.za; Tel: 043-7400082.

592/2017—(2) **HILL**, **BRENDA MAY** (4102120046081); 43 WYKENHAM CROSSING, COTSWOLD, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21 DAYS; (PORT ELIZABETH). (6) DONICE VAN ZYL; DONTRO CONSULTING, P O BOX 24175, BAYWEST, 6034; Email: donice@dontroconsult.co.za; Tel: 0612714209.

778/2018—(2) **GERBER**, **STELLA** (3111080075080); EENHEID 4, KABEGA PARK AFTREE OORD, TULBACHWEG, KABEGA PARK, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) First and Final; (4) CHARLES WILLIAM GERBER (3510035074082); (5) 21 DAYS; (PORT ELIZABETH). (6) DONICE VAN ZYL; DONTRO CONSULTING, P O BOX 24175, BAYWEST, 6034; Email: donice@dontroconsult.co.za; Tel: 0612714209.

5096/2015—(2) **HAWKE**, **BETTY ANNE YORK** (3303150028087); MARANATHA FOUNDATION, 34 PICKERING STREET, NEWTON PARK, PORT ELIZABETH; (3) N/A; (4) —; (5) N/A; (N/A, PORT ELIZABETH). (6) CA TRUST COMPANY (PTY) LTD; WATERFRONT BUSINESS PARK, POMMERN STREET, HUMERAIL, PORT ELIZABETH, 6045; Email: INFO@ CATC.CO.ZA; Tel: 0418201130.

01446/2015—(2) **Winnaar**, **Annie Rebecca** (3610030094083); 15 Galantsway, Salsoneville, Port Elizabeth, 6059; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Port Elizabeth). (6) Goldberg & de Villiers Incorporated; 13 Bird Street, Central, Port Elizabeth, 6000; Email: desiree.rheeder@goldlaw.co.za; Tel: 0415019812.

001757/2018—(2) **MSWELI, SANDILE CYPRIAN** (5011285747087); KAMBI ADMINISTRATIVE AREA, MTHATHA; (3) First and final; (4) VERONICA THOBEKA MSWELI (7103151028086); (5) (MTHATHA, MTHATHA). (6) N.C. MJAMBA ATTORNEYS INC; 22 DURHAM STREET, ASSUMPTION CONVENT, MTHATHA; Email: nomfunekomjamba@gmail.com; Tel: (047)5311173.

000261/2018—(2) **NORTJE**, **PETRONELLA ALIDA** (6611290170081); PLOT 17, DUSTPAN, GREENBUSHES, PORT ELIZABETH, 6390; (3) First and final; (4) ANDRE FRANCOIS NORTJE (6501205142087); (5) (PORT ELIZABETH). (6) TALANA WILLIAMS; 29 REDWING DRIVE, WESTERING, PORT ELIZABETH, 6025; Email: williamfg@telkomsa.net; Tel: 041-3608499.

005968/2017—(2) **Calitz**, **Johannes Jacobus** (6702025128088); Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057; (3) Second and Final; (4) Madelein Calitz (7109220051082); (5) (Uitenhage, Port Elizabeth). (6) Yongama Mvinjelwa; Absa Trust Limited, Private Bag X60571, Greenacres, 6057; Email: yongama.mvinjelwa@absa.co.za; Tel: 0413906404.

## FREE STATE / VRYSTAAT

24842/2014—(2) **De Jager**, **Ferdinand** (4402175043003); 16 Hugo Avenue, Edenburg 9908; (3) EERSTE EN FINALE; (4) —; (5) (EDENBURG, Bloemfontein). (6) Rossouw & Conradie Inc t/a Rossouws Attorneys; P O Box 7595, Bloemfontein 9300; Email: hendre@rossouws.com; Tel: 0515062500.

8699/2017—(2) **ZONDO**, **DAVID** (5203035545081); 7838 EXTENTION A, PHUTHADITJHABA, 9870; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) NOMOYA MARY ZONDO (5609300777086); (5) (WITSIESHOEK, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) BREYTENBACH MAVUSO INC; 12 UNION STREET, BETHLEHEM, 9701; Email: dalene@breytlaw.co.za; Tel: 0583075300.

6001/2016—(2) **WHITTLE**, **RAYMOND WALFORD** (5306025073087); 15 SUZAAR STREET, NAUDEVILLE, WELKOM; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WELKOM, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) NEUMANN VAN ROOYEN; 2 HEERDEN STRAAT; Email: bernedette@nvrlaw.co.za; Tel: 0579166666.

7476/2017/B—(2) **RIEKERT**, **DORATHEA MARIA** (4511060015080); VAN BOONSTRASTRAAT 2, UNIVERSITAS, BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Bloemfontein). (6) Philip Kühn; Albrechstraat 123, Dan Pienaar, Bloemfontein; E-pos: kpc@intekom.co.za; Tel: 0514367148.

3845/2018—(2) KRIEK, DEWALD (5404135122082); HIPPOCRATESLAAN 22, HOSPITAALPARK, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; (3) SECOND AMENDED; (4) CATHARINA ELIZABETH MARIA KRIEK (5706280021087); (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

7006/2018—(2) ELS, FREDERICK IZAK HERMANUS (2706175027085); 2 SILKY OAK, TWEESPRUIT, 9770; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (THABA NCHU, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

5640/2018—(2) **Ferreira**, **Anna Jacoba** (4502220050083); Ince Villa 5, Highlandslaan, Virginia, 9430; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Virginia, Bloemfontein). (6) Piet Haasbroek Prokureurs; Supreme Finance Gebou, Herdenkingstraat 21, Virginia, 9430, Posbus 876 Virginia 9430, Docex 25 Welkom; E-pos: virginia@piethaas.co.za; Tel: 0572129833.

1766/2018—(2) NYL, WILLEM JOHANNES CORNELIUS (5211185067087); 66 RESERVE ROAD, VERWOERDPARK, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) CAROLINE MAGDELENA ELIZABETH NYL (5403160023082); (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

1766/2018—(2) NYL, WILLEM JOHANNES CORNELIUS (5211185067087); 66 RESERVE ROAD, VERWOERDPARK, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) CAROLINE MAGDELENA ELIZABETH NYL (5403160023082); (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

004261/2018—(2) **BOTHA**, **FRANSINA** (4808230036081); SALLY MARTIN PARK 18, MULLER STRAAT 13, PARYS, 9585; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) ANTONIE MARTIN BOTHA (4606175043082); (5) (PARYS (VRYSTAAT) BLOEMFONTEIN (VRYSTAAT). (6) A. M. BOTHA (EKSEKUTEUR); SALLY MARTIN PARK 18, MULLER STRAAT 13, PARYS, 9585; E-pos: bertinaf@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0723707232.

002563/2018—(2) **Pretorius**, **Francois Daniel** (3807105011089); 50 Wessels Street, Excelsior, 9760; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Excelsior, Bloemfontein). (6) Anja Struwig - FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; PO Box 12619, Brandhof, 9324; E-pos: AStruwig1@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 335 0976.

4207/2018—(2) **RUDMAN**, **BASIL GORDON** (3405085006086); UNIESTRAAT 558, GEMEENSKAPOORD 47, MARQUARD; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (MARQUARD, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) BINDEMAN PROKUREURS; 6 BOMPART STREET, WESTDENE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: bindemanprok2@gmail.com; Tel: 0514300050.

7309/2015—(2) **Stoffberg**, **Dirk Johannes Louis** (4305175024081); Plaas Erfdeel, distrik Lindley, Provinsie Vrystaat; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) Elsa Cathrina Maria Stoffberg (4701230032087); (5) (Lindley, Bloemfontein). (6) Human le Roux Meyerowitz; Posbus 563, Bethlehem, 9700; E-pos: rika@dupbosch.co.za; Tel: 0583070300.

10433/2016—(2) **Petersen**, **Patrick Ivan** (7108245089085); Adam Swartzstraat 11, Bronville, Welkom, 9473; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Bettie Eliza Nellie Petersen (6812080172085); (5) (Welkom, Bloemfontein). (6) Wessels & Smith Ingelyf; Heerenstraat 26 - 28, Welkom, 9459, Posbus 721, Welkom, 9460; E-pos: herma@wessmith.co.za; Tel: 057-3919800.

1733/2018—(2) **VAN WYK**, **FOZIA BERNADETTE** (5212210065088); 47 RAS VAN NIEKERK STREET, KROONSTAD, 9499; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (KROONSTAD, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST LIMITED, PO BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; 1ST FLOOR, CNR NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: joey.duplessis@absa.africa; Tel: 051-4010637.

3842/2018—(2) **PRETORIUS**, **PHILLIPUS JOHANNES** (4012235082006); MARKSTRAAT 16, VREDEFORT, 9595; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (VREDEFORT, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSATRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

002331/2018—(2) **BOSCH**, **ANDRIES JOHANNES BOSCH** (5311195001082); FLORA STRAAT 12, RIEBEECKSTAD, WELKOM, PROVINSIE VRYSTAAT; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) ARINA BOSCH (6309210081088); (5) — (6) CORNELISSEN EN VENNOTE; TWEEDE STRAAT 4, INDUSTRIA, WELKOM,9460; E-pos: egmonddevilliers@yahoo.com; Tel: 0573532603.

4301/2018—(2) **Pieterse**, **Marius** (6003085059085); 24 Langenhoven Street, Bloemfontein; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Bloemfontein). (6) Old Mutual Trust; P.O. Box 12124, Brandhof, 9324; Email: pikkiev@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0102344875.

004079/2017—(2) **Odendaal**, **Hendrik Johannes** (3505295022086); Plaas Brakleegte, Vrede, 9835; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Vrede, Bloemfontein). (6) Odendaal Prokureurs; Bothastraat 28, Vrede, 9835; E-pos: vanaswegencarin@gmail. com; Tel: 0723399888.

003225/2018—(2) **KRITZINGER**, **JOHAN MICHAEL** (4601255030083); FLECK STREET 18 KROONSTAD; (3) First and Final; (4) JACOBA ELIZABETH KRITZINGER (5308150044081); (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) CASPER HENDRIK DU PLESSIS; HONEY ATTORNEYS, NORTHRIDGE MALL KENNETH KAUNDA ROAD BLOEMFONTEIN 9301; Email: sarah@honeyinc.co.za; Tel: 051-403-6652.

007231/2018—(2) **ENGELBRECHT**, **WILLEM WOUTER** (3902035036080); DENNEHOF 5 , LABUSCHAGNESTREET , FLEURDAL , BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) First and final; (4) GERTRUIDA PETRONELLA JOHANNA ENGELBRECHT (4605140044084); (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST; 1ST FLOOR CNR NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: kelly.joodt@absa.co.za; Tel: 0514010624.

004583/2018—(2) MOKGORO, SELLO ISAIAH (5706025946085); 11507 DITIRA STREET, KAGISANONG, MANGAUNG 9309; (3) First and Final; (4) MOLEBOGENG SILK MOKGORO (6703230479084); (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) WERNER VERMAAK PROKUREURS; WALDORFFGEBOU 7 ELIZABETHSTRAAT, BLOEMFONTEIN 9301; Email: alinamhlekwa@gmail.com; Tel: 051-4471517.

007837/2016—(2) **Scholtz**, **Frederick Christoffel** (4207125025087); Adelaarstraat 56, Flamingo Park, Welkom; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Cathrine Ellen Scholtz (4310250069084); (5) (Bloemfontein). (6) Hugo, Mathewson & Oosthuizen Ing.; Beanstraat 3A, Kimberley, 8301; E-pos: elaw@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0538313221.

7969/2017—(2) **DONALD**, **ROBIN GURDON** (4401055049080); 330 MARKET STREET, CLARENS, 9707; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BETHLEHEM, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) JACOB COENRAAD DE CLERK; p/a JC DE CLERK PROKUREURS, POSBUS 635, BETHLEHEM, 9700; Email: admin@jcdc.co.za; Tel: 058 256 1807.

007316/2016—(2) **Potgieter, Johannes Christoffel** (5211095028088); Plaas Goedehoop, distrik Heilbron, provinsie Vrystaat, 9650; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Heilbron, Bloemfontein). (6) J G Potgieter en Vennote Ingelyf; Breëstraat 33, Posbus 199, Heilbron, 9650; E-pos: boedels@jgpotgieter.co.za; Tel: 0588523001.

4563/2017—(2) **SELOGILWE**, **JOYCE KENALEMANG SELOGILWE** (6405240905088); 16910 JAMES MANDLA STREET PHASE 2 BLOEMFONTEIN FREE STATE; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) MOTAUNG ATTORNEYS; 2A HARRY SMITH STREET, WAVERLEY, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300; Email: admin@ motaungattorneys.co.za; Tel: 051 430 2114.

10664/2017—(2) **Botha**, **Naomi** (2609220010082); Woonstel Nr 5, Huis Goedversorg, Murraystraat 1, Boshof; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Boshof, Bloemfontein). (6) Millers Ingelyf; Beaconhuis, Meadestraat 123, George; E-pos: julie@millers. co.za; Tel: 0448741140.

5022/2018—(2) **JOHNSON**, **PETRONELLA CATHARINA** (6411010060088); 16A FRIESLAND AVENUE,NOORDHOEK ,BLOEMFONTEIN.; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) —; (5) 21 DAE; (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) Andreas Stefanus Carlo du Preez; P/a McIntyre van der Post Posbus 540 BLOEMFONTEIN 9300; E-pos: simone@mcintyre.co.za; Tel: 0515050200.

007414/2018—(2) **CARELSEN**, **ANDREW CHRISTIAN** (4204225027089); ROOM S19 SALLY MARTIN PARK 13, MULLER STREET, PARYS 9585; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST; 1ST FLOOR CNR NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: kelly.joodt@absa.co.za; Tel: 0514010624.

008544/2017—(2) **Strydom**, **Helena Dorothea** (5511070010088); Cliftonstraat 10, Sasolburg, 1947; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Jacob Louis Strydom (5112085035085); (5) (Sasolburg, Bloemfontein). (6) de Beer & Claassen Prokureurs; NJ van der Merwe Singel 15, Sasolburg, 1947; E-pos: lezanne@dbcgroup.co.za; Tel: (016)976-0800.

006966/2018—(2) **ERASMUS**, **ARENDA HESTER** (4001220052082); 4 STELLENRYK, MAARTENSTREET, UNIVERSITAS, BLOEMFONTEIN9301; (3) First and final; (4) BURGERD ERASMUS (3908275002088); (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST; 1ST FLOOR CNR NELSON MANDELA AND DONALD MURRAY AVENUE, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: kelly.joodt@absa.co.za; Tel: 0514010624.

10973/2017—(2) KOCK, NTHABISENG JULIA (4109230292083); 30 TULIP STREET, HEIDEDAL, BLOEMFONTEIN; (3) First and final; (4) PIETER DANIEL KOCK (4711155153081); (5) 30; (BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA LIMITED, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST FLOOR, NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: jose.els@absa.co.za (27421); Tel: 051-4010630.

5783/2018—(2) **GROBLER**, **SYDNEY MATILDA** (3005140023082); W29, SERENICARE KLINIEK, SERENITAS AFTREEOORD, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (BULTFONTEIN, BLOEMFONTEIN). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

### KWAZULU-NATAL

9381/2016DBN—(2) ARRIKUM, LESLIE RAMSAY (3711185081089); 76 FIONA STREET, MOBENI HEIGHTS, DURBAN; (3) First and final; (4) KATHLEEN VALARIE ARRIKUM (4006240085087); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) LOGAN PADAYACHEE & COMPANY; PO BOX 5053 DURBAN, 4000; Email: kmmoodley@telkomsa.net; Tel: 031 301 5344.

25633/2014/PMB—(2) **NTULI**, **SIZAKELE FLORAH** (4902080580080); DD 2490,EZAKHENI,3381; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (EZAKHENI, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) SS NKABINDE ATTORNEYS; 172A ST KITTS BUILDING, MURCHISON STREET, LADYSMITH, 3370; Email: ssnkabindeattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 0873535317.

11763/2017/DBN—(2) **Govender**, **Lutchmee** (5202180165083); 46 Yaleside Gardens, Caneside, Phoenix, KwaZulu-Natal; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) Ashlyn Kandhai Attorneys; 23 Coronation Road, Mithanagar, Tongaat; Email: ashlynkandhai@gmail.com; Tel: 032-9443446.

6398/2018—(2) **BIJL**, **LETITIA RENEE** (2206030153085); 64 CLIFTON MEWS, 51 ACUTTS DRIVE, HILLCREST, KWAZULU NATAL; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (PINETOWN, DURBAN). (6) Smith Tabata Buchanan Boyes; 26 First Avenue, Fish Hoek, 7975; Email: mandyh@stbb.co.za; Tel: (021)784-1580.

6886/2017/DBN—(2) **Govender**, **Arumugam Thopplan** (4112015090086); 18 Lilly Pond Avenue, Hambanati, Tongaat, KwaZulu-Natal; (3) First and final; (4) Muniamah Govender (4707210611089); (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) Ashlyn Kandhai Attorneys; 23 Coronation Road, Mithanagar, Tongaat; Email: ashlynkandhai@gmail.com; Tel: 032-9443446.

3242/2018—(2) **GHARBAHARAN**, **BARATH SEWRAJ** (7103185246084); LOT 84 MARINE DRIVE OSLO BEACH; (3) First and final; (4) RASHIKA BARATH SEWRAJ; (5) (Port Shepstone, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) Barry Botha & Breytenbach Inc; 16 Bisset Street Port Shepstone; Email: lynn@bbbinc.co.za; Tel: 039-6825540.

2881/2016/DBN—(2) AJODHA, HARILAL (6403225094085); 68 SOUTHBURY AVENUE, EASTBURY, PHOENIX,4068; (3) First and Final; (4) KOMILA AJODHA (7003050181087); (5) 21 DAYS; (VERULAM, DURBAN). (6) ARTHIE MAHARAJ & ASSOCIATES; 28 MERIDIAN DRIVE, UMHLANGA RIDGE, 4319; Email: arthie@allacc.net; Tel: (031) 4924679.

4318/2013(PMB)—(2) **WINFRED**, **DEVI** (6506110175080); 3 VEES PLACE, SHALLCROSS, 4093; (3) First and final; (4) NOEL GONASAGARAN WINFRED (6208295218088); (5) (CHATSWORTH, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) KANHAl-MOODLEY & ASSOCIATES; SHOP 2, N.G.T. CENTRE, 10-16 HIMALAYA DRIVE, SHALLCROSS, 4093; Email: nameeta@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0314097695/7.

9874/2011/PMB—(2) **BALCOMB**, **JEN PHILP** (4810040041087); 1 GEORGE STREET, PORT SHEPSTONE, 4240; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PORT SHEPSTONE, Pietermaritzburg). (6) BUHR, PARRY & CO Ref: DNP/am; PO Box 2, PORT SHEPSTONE 4240; Email: mail@buhrparry.co.za; Tel: 0396821160.

003600/2018—(2) **JORDAAN**, **SUSANNA ELIZABETH** (3301170021082); 4 WOODGATE ROAD, LADYSMITH; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (LADYSMITH, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) DBM ATTORNEYS Ref: EST/KARLIEN/H01037; PO BOX 117, NEWCASTLE 2940; Email: thushen@dbmlaw.com; Tel: 0343281300.

109502016—(2) **Govender**, **Kisten** (4210115584089); 29 Dacca Road Merebank Durban; (3) First and Final; (4) na na; (5) 21 days; (Durban, Durban). (6) Phipson De Villiers; 74 Madeline Road Morningside Durban; Email: nalini@xtradsl.co.za; Tel: 0313033740.

002066/2018-PMB—(2) NAIDOO, DHEVARAJ RAMASAMY (5812085158080); 17 JHANSI ROAD, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) First and Final; (4) RUBASHNI RUTHNAM NAIDOO (6206220154089); (5) 21 DAYS; (PIETERMARITZBURG, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) ANTHOO, MARION & ASSOCIATES; SUITE 1, SDC CENTRE, 495 CHURCH STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; Email: jennifer.anthoo@xsinet.co.za; Tel: 033-3459123.

001314/2018—(2) **STOPS**, **LINDSAY FAULKNER** (3607085011087); MOOI RIVER, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) ALEXANDERCOX; P O BOX 1123, KLOOF, 3610; Email: cox@alexandercox. co.za; Tel: 0317641405.

012305/2016—(2) **SEWRADGE**, **NEERASHANI** (6601300049086); 31 PRIMROSE ROAD, STANGER MANOR, STANGER; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) RAKESH SEWRADGE (7001295183082); (5) 21 DAYS; (KWADUKUZA, DURBAN). (6) KISOON RAMASIR AND ASSOCIATES; SUITE 6, FIRST FLOOR, JANGNOOR CENTRE, 62 HULETT STREET, STANGER; Email: kisoonramasir@gmail.com; Tel: 0325514242/3.

15260/2017/DBN—(2) **PILLAY**, **DEVASIGAMONEY** (4311265135084); 11 SUDARA PLACE, MEREBANK, 4052; (3) -; (4) PATHMAVATHEE PILLAY (4506150167080); (5) -; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) ISHARA BAIJNATH ATTORNEYS; 46-48 Mckenzie Road, Morningside, Durban; Email: ibattorney@yahoo.com; Tel: 031-3091900.

14379/2017/DBN—(2) **JUMNA**, **DHROODASS DÉEPNARAIN** (3310245055082); 8A GLENAIRE AVENUE, VERULAM; (3) -; (4) SHANTHI JUMNA (4601180059082); (5) -; (VERULAM, DURBAN). (6) ISHARA BAIJNATH ATTORNEYS; 46-48 Mckenzie Road, Windermere, Morningside; Email: ibattorney@yahoo.com; Tel: 031-3091900.

003843/2018—(2) **SLATER**, **DENEEN LOU** (5708060089086); MIMOSA DRIVE, DOONSIDE, AMAZIMTOTI; (3) First and Final; (4) STEPHEN HARLAND SLATER (5201095165089); (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Barkers; 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia; Email: cfinlay@barkers.co.za; Tel: 0315807400.

2378/2010/PMB—(2) **Kandhai**, **Heeraman** (5408265128082); 39 Brayford Avenue, Sunford, Phoenix; (3) Supplementary First And Final; (4) Kalawathi Kandhai (5407080067087); (5) (Verulam, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: N. Gumede; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: nomthandazo.gumede@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741580.

1080/2016- DBN—(2) **MUNSAMY**, **POOBALAN** (4806155094085); 32 AMRITSAR PLACE, MEREBANK, 4052; (3) First and Final; (4) MUNIAMMA MUNSAMY (5503160113088); (5) 21 DAYS; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) SHARON GOVENDER & ASSOCIATES; SUITE 1417 DURDOC CENTRE, 460 ANTON LEMBEDE STRET, DURBAN; Email: SANAIDOO@IBURST. CO.ZA; Tel: 031-3054613.

013268/2017—(2) **LOCKEY**, **JOHN BENJAMIN DALZIEL** (3008065077083); 61 BROWNS GROVE, SHERWOOD; (3) First and Final; (4) LENORA BERYL LOCKEY (3807160028085); (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Barkers; 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia; Email: cfinlay@barkers.co.za; Tel: 0315807400.

006105/2017DBN—(2) **DE SWARDT**, **WILLIAM RICHARD** (3305285021085); 114 EDEN CRESCENT, SOL HARRIS STREET, NORTH BEACH, DURBAN; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Barkers; 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia; Email: cfinlay@barkers.co.za; Tel: 0315807400.

1571/2016/PMB—(2) **PARUK**, **MAHOMED FAZIL** (5111255110082); 32 BEARDALL STREET NEWCASTLE; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) N/A; (NEWCASTLE, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) OSSIE LAKHI AND ASSOCIATES; 44 MONTAGUE STREET, NEWCASTLE; Email: ossielakhi@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0343124775.

3857/2017/PMB—(2) **Jones**, **Irene** (3712040065184); Hibiscus Frail Care, Margate Retirement Village; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Port Shesptone, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Kerry Loukakis Attorneys Ref: KL/KH/31J194002; 6 Viking Road, Margate 4275; Email: estates@kllaw.co.za; Tel: 0393173374.

001380/2018/PMB—(2) **Ntshingila**, **Sipho Ambrose** (5308165266083); 01 Burford Area, Ladysmith, 3370; (3) First and final; (4) Jabulile Francisca Ntshingila (5805190329083); (5) (Ladysmith, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Justin Heunis & Associates; 05 Poort Road / P. O. Box 387, Ladysmith, 3370; Email: wernergillespie@hotmail.com; Tel: (036)637-6690.

11724/2013/DBN—(2) **DLAMINI**, **ZEPHANIA NDUKUYAKHE** (6003195602089); P.O. BOX 1586 NONGOMA 3950; (3) First and Final; (4) THOLAKELE GOODNESS DLAMINI (6104010803082); (5) 21 DAYS; (NONGOMA, DURBAN). (6) B.M. THUSINI ATTORNEYS; 134 MARK STREET VRYHEID 3100; Email: estates@thusinilaw.co.za; Tel: 0349809482.

1828/2017/PMB—(2) **MOODLEY**, **RUNGANAYAGI**; 42 TRICHY ROAD, RAISETHORPE, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PIETERMARITZBURG, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) Cajee Setsubi Chetty Incorporated; 195 Boshoff Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201; Email: sharlene@csci.co.za; Tel: 033-3456719.

4083/2006DBN—(2) **ALVES**, **ANGEL** (6705050073087) (N/A); FLAT 15C, SYDENHAM COURT, 18 RIPPON ROAD, SYDENHAM; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21 DAYS; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) SHARM MOODLEY & ASSOCIATES; 14 CRETE STREET, STARWOOD, PHOENIX; Email: moodleysharm@mweb.co.za; Tel: 031 5003445.

3471/2015/DBN—(2) **KAMARAJ**, **PRINESHA** (8303080140080); 21 HARLEY STREET, HAVENSIDE, CHATSWORTH; (3) N/A; (4) VIKESH KAMARAJ (8002265044089); (5) N/A; (CHATSWORTH COURT, DURBAN). (6) RAMPAUL ATTORNEYS; 52 THE CURL,GLEN ANIL,DURBAN NORTH,4051; Email: rampaulattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 0846000610.

2586/2017/DBN—(2) **CHETTY**, **MUNSAMY** (2610305061081); 22 POONA PLACE, MEREBANK, 4052; (3) First and Final; (4) SAROJINI CHETTY (3903090096084); (5) (DURBAN MAGISTRATES COURT, DURBAN MASTERS OFFICE). (6) MERVIN MAISTRY ATTORNEYS; 6 RUTHLEIGH DRIVE, WESTVILLE, 3630; Email: admin@maistry.co.za / mervin@maistry.co.za; Tel: 0312628787.

925/2017—(2) **COMINS**, **DEREK MERVYN** (2908035031089); AMBERGLEN CARE CENTRE, HOWICK, 3290; (3) Supplementary First And Final; (4)—; (5) (HOWICK, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) PETER BROWN ATTORNEYS INCORPORATED Ref: LMULDER/ad; POBOX 13267, CASCADES 3202; Email: andrea@pbattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0333473997.

3066/2018/PMB—(2) Ramjewan, Roopchund (4204115116083); 96 Hibiscus Way, Cool-Air, Dalton; (3) First and final; (4) Heemawathi Ramjewan (4704140085088); (5) (New Hanover, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Schulz Attorneys; Box 33, Wartburg, 3233; Email: rosemarie@schulzattorneys.co.za; Tel: 033(5031-429).

16004/2017—(2) **BOISSEZON**, **ROLAND JEAN** (4608195011081); 1B LEIGHTON HALL, 365 MOORE ROAD, DURBAN, 4001; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) PEARCE DU TOIT & MOODIE; P O BOX 5645, DURBAN, 4000; Email: colleen@pdtm.co.za; Tel: 0313046781.

9587/2017/PMB—(2) **Ngidi**, **Thembelihle** (8412311134083); 170431 Snathing Location Edendale, Pietermaritzburg, 3201; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Pietermaritzburg). (6) Schoerie & Sewgoolam Incorporated; 181 Burger Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201; Email: roshan@ss-inc.co.za; Tel: (033)-8459330.

012441/2017—(2) **DUYS**, **ALIDA** (1705140048185); SANDOWN RETIREMENT VILLAGE, 14 HARVEY ROAD, PINETOWN 3610; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PINETOWN, DURBAN). (6) PKF(DURBAN) INC; PO BOX 1858 DURBAN 4000; Email: mike.redding@pkf.co.za; Tel: 0315735000.

016379/2017—(2) **NGCOBO**, **SIPHO BHEKANI** (6407035305086); AREA 35, IMFUME ROAD, UMGABABA, AMANZIMTOTI, 4126; (3) First and Final; (4) NELISIWE FIKELEPHI NGCOBO (6412040644081); (5) 21; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) MKHIZE MIYA INC; MOOR HOUSE, SUITE 2, 137 JAN HOFMEYER ROAD, WESTVILLE, 3630; Email: admin@ mkhizemiyainc.co.za; Tel: 031-266-2199.

4736/2018—(2) **KHAN**, **ADHIKA** (4303120302082); JOHN CONRADIE HOUSE, ROOM 211, 15 PRINCE STREET, SOUTH BEACH, DURBAN, 4000; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (DURBAN, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) Cajee Setsubi Chetty Incorporated; 195 Boshoff Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201; Email: sharlene@csci.co.za; Tel: 033-3456719.

7263/2018—(2) **Appulsamy**, **Govindsamy** (4101105487088); 10 Dunvale Place;Rydalvale; Phoenix, 4068; (3) First and Final; (4) Mariamma Appulsamy (4508140446087); (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) Ivan Yerriah & Company; 1 Wyvale Place, Rydalvale, Phoenix, 4068; Email: ivanyerriah@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0315074766.

003600/2018—(2) **JORDAAN**, **SUSANNA ELIZABETH** (3301170021082); 4 WOODGATE ROAD, LADYSMITH; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (LADYSMITH, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) DBM ATTORNEYS Ref: EST/KARLIEN/H01037; PO BOX 117, NEWCASTLE 2940; Email: thushen@dbmlaw.com; Tel: 0343281300.

22123/2014 PMB—(2) **SIBISI**, **MBONISENI LAZARUS** (5201125735083); K 461, Mvembe Road, KwaMashu, Durban, KZN; (3) Supplementary First; (4) —; (5) (NTUZUMA MAGISTRATE'S COURT, PIETERMARITZBURG MASTER'S OFFICE). (6) EVERSHEDS SUTHERLAND (KZN) INC.; 3B THE RIDGE, 8 TORSVALE CRESCENT, LA LUCIA RIDGE, 4019; Email: madiek@eversheds-sutherland.co.za; Tel: 0319400501.

241/2017/PMB—(2) **Ntshayintshayi**, **Tokozile** (4907050393083); 1582 Ntusi Street, Bhekuzulu, Vryheid, 3100; (3) Amended First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Vryheid, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Cox & Partners/S Jordaan/07N029916; P O Box 5, Vryheid 3100; Email: lit4@coxlex.co.za; Tel: 0349822711.

005576/2017—(2) NAIDOO, RAMIAH (3904275309086); 23 COCONUT CRESCENT, NORTHDALE, PIETERMARITZBURG; (3) First and Final; (4) ANJALAI NAIDOO (4103080293085); (5) (PIETERMARITZBURG, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) GNG INCORPORATED; 211 BURGER STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; Email: gng@gngattorneys.co.za; Tel: 033-3453427.

4558/2006/PMB—(2) **NGCONGO**, **IRIS NOMAVESI** (6203041082086); NGUNJINI AREA, UMZIMKHULU; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (UMZIMKHULU, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) MBELE, DUBE AND PARTNERS; PO BOX 153 UMZIMKHULU, 3297; Email: mbeledube@gmail.com; Tel: 0392590282.

000819/2018—(2) **Ball**, **George Desmond** (2312305050087); Hibiscus Retirement Village; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Port Shepstone, Durban). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; PO Box 27511, Greenacres, 6057; Email: nicky.botha@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350820.

13808/2016/DBN—(2) **HANKIN**, **CHARLES** (2611125072084); 44 David Road, Scottburgh, KZN; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (UMZINTO, DURBAN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LTD; 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA ROCKS, 4320; Email: CeliseK@Nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0315365197.

005359/2018/DBN—(2) MUNSAMY, THIRUMONEY (5401195074088); 13 DOVE PLACE, FLAMINGO HEIGHTS, TONGAAT; (3) First and final; (4) DEVANAYAGEE MUNSAMY (6104010199085); (5) (VERULAM, DURBAN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LTD; 2 NCONDO PLACE, RIDGESIDE CAMPUS, UMHLANGA ROCKS, 4320; Email: CeliseK@ Nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0315365197.

9773/2015/DBN—(2) **GOVENDEN**, **THANALUTCHMEE** (5010280112081); HOUSE 370, ROAD 706, MONTFORD, CHATSWORTH, 4092; (3) First and Final; (4) MUNIA GOVENDEN (4403125115081); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) Mc NAUGHT AND COMPANY; Suite 1, 555 Bluff Road, Bluff, 4052; Email: melissa@maclaw.co.za; Tel: 031 4673810.

7107/2018/DBN—(2) **CELE**, **VIKAMANGA** (112179201); INANDA AREA, DURBAN; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) (NTUZUMA MAGISTRATE COURT, DURBAN). (6) MASEKO MBATHA INC.; 28 KENT ROAD, THE STAMFORD BUILDING, 2ND FLOOR SUITE 4, GREYVILLE, DURBAN 4001; Email: info@abameli.co.za; Tel: 031-309-1691.

4249/2017—(2) Rampukar, Leelawathie (5202270115089); 19 Paveside Circle, Caneside, Phoenix, 4068; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) TOMLINSON MNGUNI JAMES INC; SUITE 201, RIDGE 6, 20 NCONDO PLACE, UMHLANGA ROCKS; Email: judd@tmj.co.za; Tel: 0315662207.

011220/2018DBN—(2) **Abdul**, **Thiara** (5002090166084); Florida Court, 300 Florida Road, Morningside, Durban; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 4130, The Square, Umhlanga, 4320; Email: tmahomed1@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877302560.

1058/2015/DBN—(2) NAIDOO, KISTEN PERUMAL (5512075126085); 2 BOULDER BEND, BRACKENHAM, RICHARDS BAY; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (EMPANGENI, Durban). (6) FNB Fiduciary (PTY) Ltd; P O BOX 4130, The Square, Umhlanga, 4320; Email: shane.singh@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877302560.

5520/2017—(2) **GOVENDER**, **SADHASIVAN** (5906085160086); 906 MAIN ROAD MOSELEY PARK, QUEENSBURGH; (3) First and final; (4) PRABAMONY GOVENDER (5806020170085); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) SHAMIM SHAIK & COMPANY; P. O. BOX 561210, CHATSWORTH, 4030; Email: shamims@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0315723280.

5101/2018/PMB—(2) Mann, Barry Ronald (4802065097185); 73 Umdoni Road, Amanzimtoti; (3) First and final; (4) Lesley Wendy Mann (5208200129082); (5) (Durban, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Eckhard Volker CA (SA); P O BOX 1086 Wandsbeck 3630; Email: penny@volker.co.za; Tel: 031 2668858.

1373/2017—(2) **Mc Kenna**, **David Stanley** (4406225093181); 1 Broomfield, 7 Hambridge Avenue, La Lucia Ridge, 4051; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Durban). (6) Tony Harper; 41 Lynn Avenue, Glenashley, 4051; Email: tony@finpas.co.za; Tel: 031-5723456.

002814/2017—(2) **RANGAYAH**, **KALIAPPEN** (5009055108084); 5 CANARY CRESCENT, FLAMINGO HEIGHTS, TONGAAT, 4400; (3) First and final; (4) NAINAMMA RANGAYAH (5301270731083); (5) (VERULAM, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) BALA NAIDOO AND COMPANY; SUITE 1, ASHANTI CENTRE, 19 ARBEE DRIVE, TONGAAT, 4400; Email: bala.co@iafrica.com; Tel: 0329451371.

000175/2018—(2) SINGH, RAGOONATH (3301115054081); 5 DULARIA STREET, GANDHI'S HILL, TONGAAT, 4400; (3) First and final; (4) MUNKI SINGH (3304200042086); (5) (VERULAM, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) BALA NAIDOO AND COMPANY; SUITE 1, ASHANTI CENTRE, 19 ARBEE DRIVE, TONGAAT, 4400; Email: bala.co@iafrica.com; Tel: 0329451371.

011969/2017DBN—(2) **BUTELEZI**, **MNIKIZENI PAULOS** (2511265099089); 5171 MANQELE ROAD, LAMONTVILLE; (3) First and final; (4) THEMBEKILE ELLEN BUTELEZI (3210110148089); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) MDLEDLE INCORPORATED; 501 THE MARINE, 22 DOROTHY NYEMBE STREET, DURBAN; Email: lindi@mdledleinc.co.za; Tel: (031)306-0284.

1563/2018/pmb—(2) **BIDDULPH**, **ANNA CHRISTINA ELIZABETH** (3705020037082); 40 BARRACK ROAD, LADYSMITH, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (LADYSMITH, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) Justin Heunis & Co; 5 Poort Road, Ladysmith, KwaZulu-Natal; Email: justinheunis@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0366376690.

5269/2018/PMB—(2) Williams, Neville Ernest (4602275068087); 660 Astor Road, Shelly Beach 4265; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Port Shepstone, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Kerry Loukakis Attorneys Ref: KL/KH/31W234001; 6 Viking Road, Margate 4275; Email: estates@kllaw.co.za; Tel: 0393173374.

012478/2017/DBN—(2) **Macfarlane**, **Edward Peter** (3101035006082); 1 Brittany LE Domaine, 100 Acutts Drive, Hillcrest; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Pinetown, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: KB; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: nomthandazo.gumede@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741796.

8399/2008/PMB—(2) **TENKROODEN**, **ANNE GARLAND** (-); 4 GUMTREE ROAD, PENNINGTON, KWAZULU NATAL; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (SCOTTBURGH, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) A G JENKINS ATTORNEYS; SUITE 3, 24 HILTON AVENUE, HILTON, 3245; Email: ESTATES@AGJENKINS.CO.ZA; Tel: 0333862509.

011467/2018/DBN—(2) **Du Preez**, **Andrew Edward Ward** (2610275152084); Bethany Gardens, 2 Hoogworst Street, Sarnia, Pinetown; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Pinetown, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi.Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

005525/2018/PMB—(2) **Palmer**, **Christine Barbara** (4110170035086); 18 Park Road, Howick; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Howick, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi. Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

8316/2013/PMB—(2) **Bhayla**, **Rafeeck** (7908065184084); 193 Alfred Street, Estcourt 3310; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Estcourt, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Asad Ameen and Company; 368 Jabu Ndlovu Street, Pietermaritzburg; Email: mellanie@ ameens.co.za; Tel: (033)345-1319.

11180/2017—(2) **HLATSHWAYO**, **MPIKELELI ZEPHANIAH** (3612055147085); KWA NYUSWA RESERVE, KWAZULUNATAL; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (NEW CASTLE, DURBAN). (6) J S MARAIS ING; POSBUS 1850, GEORGE, 6530; Email: inge@jsmarais.co.za.; Tel: 044-884 0409.

002711/2018—(2) **CARBARNS**, **WENDY SHAW** (4401170025080); 7TH HEAVEN OLD AGE HOME, 7 HIGHLAND ROAD, HILTON, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PIETERMARITZBURG, DURBAN). (6) J S MARAIS ING; POSBUS 1850, GEORGE, 6530; Email: inge@jsmarais.co.za.; Tel: 044-884 0409.

8283/2018—(2) **Chetty, Karpugavalee** (3712100094082); 15 Swanfern Gardens; Redfern; Phoenix, 4068; (3) First and Final; (4) n/a n/a (n/a); (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) Ivan Yerriah & Company; 1 Wyvale Place, Rydalvale, Phoenix, 4068; Email: ivanyerriah@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0315074766.

14186/2012 DBN—(2) **MBATHA**, **BONGANI LAWRENCE** (6610215405085); C 821 UMLAZI 49 MLUNGISI GROVE UMLAZI 4066; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) 21; (UMLAZI, DURBAN). (6) M.D. XAKUSHE ATTORNEYS (AGENT); SUITE 702B, 7TH FLOOR CORPORATE PLACE 9 DOROTHY NYEMBE (GARDINER) STREET DURBAN 4001; Email: mdxakusheattorneys@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0313014484.

003142/2018—(2) **LAAS**, **BERTHINA ROZENA** (3911210084088); UNIT 1 HORIZON BY THE SEA MIDDLETON ROAD WINKELSPRUIT; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Neshay Reddy; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Neshay.Reddy@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

10791/2011DBN—(2) **Bilro**, **Panagiotis** (5908295784085); 740A Essenwood Road, Morningside, Durban; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21 days; (Durban Magistrate's Court, Durban). (6) Preston-Whyte & Associates; 54 Chelsea Drive, Durban North, 4051; Email: craigpw@iafrica.com; Tel: 031 564 6091.

008239/2017/Dbn—(2) MABUYAKHULU, HLATSHWAYO SIMON (5810045560080); 61 ACACIA STREET, MTUBATUBA; (3) First and Final; (4) NOMUSA IRENE MABUYAKHULU (6402160754083); (5) 21 DAYS; (MTUBATUBA MAGISTRATE COURT, DURBAN). (6) MM NTANZI ATTORNEYS; 32 DDP HOUSE, 1ST FLOOR, DULLAR OMAR(MASONIC GROVE), DURBAN, 4001; Email: mmntanzi@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0313066606.

2644/2016—(2) **Sehoane**, **Thamsanqa Johannes** (4802205626083); Erf 5336, Ladysmith, Extension 25, KwaZulu Natal; (3) First and Final; (4) Thabile Daphne Sehoane (4801190565082); (5) (Ladysmith Magistrate's Court, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Tembe Kheswa Nxumalo Incorporated; 62/64 Florida Road, Morningside, Durban, KwaZulu Natal, 4023; Email: info@tkninc. co.za; Tel: (031)309-8881.

3785/2018/DBN—(2) **Vilakazi**, **Ignatia Duduzile** (6208110808089); No. 1124 Umsonti Road, King Dinuzulu, Eshowe, 3815; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Eshowe, Durban). (6) W E White Attorneys; 12 Osborn Road, P O Box 131, Eshowe, 3815; Email: wewestates@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0354741177.

22874/2014 DBN—(2) RAMDHANY, DEOMATH (2210220065083); 54 MEERUT ROAD, WESTVILLE, 3630; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) BUDHRAM RAMDHANY (1806035070050); (5) N/A; (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) GARACH FIDUCIARY CONSULTING (PTY) LTD; 80 ARMSTRONG AVENUE, LA LUCIA, 4051; Email: krishnie@garach.co.za; Tel: 031-5724000.

2523/2009 DBN—(2) **MOODLEY**, **SHAUN** (7901055016085); 104 JACARANDA CRESCENT, ISIPINGO HILLS, ISIPINGO, DURBAN; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) MESHENTHRA MOODLEY (8001060157080); (5) (CHATSWORTH, DURBAN). (6) ATTORNEYS HARKOO BRIJLAL & REDDY INC.; 155 MATHEWS MEYIWA ROAD, MORNINGSIDE, DURBAN; Email: brijlals@hbr.co.za; Tel: 031 3032727.

9789/2017—(2) **Subban**, **Lutchmee** (3608140102085); 37 Marigold Road, Asherville, Durban; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Magistrates Court Durban, Master of the High Court, Durban). (6) Premie Naidoo Attorneys; 28 Burnham Drive, Umhlanga, 4319; Email: admin@pnattorneys.org; Tel: 0315723924.

4919/2018—(2) **NXUMALO**, **FANYANA ROBERT** (5806045691081); NO. 72 SKLEBHENI, STANGER; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) MANTOMBI AGRINETH NXUMALO (6509230259081); (5) 21 DAYS; (STANGER, DURBAN). (6) MBELE, DUBE & PARTNERS; SUITE 5, 002 5TH FLOOR, ZUMAYSHA HOUSE, 21 JOE SLOVO STREET, DURBAN, 4001; Email: dubeml@telkomsa.net; Tel: 031-3046625/6.

3047/2016/DBN—(2) **Jenkins**, **Peter Hubert Richard** (3302225028080); 272 Nicholson Road, Durban; (3) First and final; (4) Phyllis Margaret Jenkins (3908140029084); (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Paul Misselhorn Attorneys; Suite 8 Maytime House, 3 Haygarth Road, Kloof, 3610; Email: admin@paulmisselhorn.co.za; Tel: (031)-7641056.

4499/2018/PMB—(2) **Colvin**, **Roland Stanley** (1911155068080); 312 Umdoni Retirement Village, Pennington; (3) First and final; (4) Pamela Freda Colvin (3707280046084); (5) (Scottburgh, Pietermaritzburg). (6) Eckhard Volker CA (SA); P O BOX 1086, Wandsbeck, 3630; Email: penny@volker.co.za; Tel: 031 2668858.

8342/2017 DBN—(2) **GOVENDER**, **GANAS** (4306195073082); 9 BORNWICK ROAD,WINDERMERE ROAD,DURBAN,4001; (3) First and Final; (4) PRISCILLA GOVENDER (4609180091088); (5) (DURBAN MAGISTRATES COURT, DURBAN). (6) MAGGIE PILLAY ATTORNEYS; SUITE 3003, 151 JUNIPER ROAD, OVERPORT; Email: maggieattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 031-207-5630.

2359/2018—(2) **DLAMINI**, **MBABAZENI SYDNEY** (6303245663085); ND447 AMATIKWE AREA 10, INANDA 4309; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) BETHUKILE EDITH NGIDI (6307130844080); (5) 21 DAYS; (NTUZUMA, DURBAN). (6) MBELE, DUBE & PARTNERS; SUITE 5,002 5TH FLOOR, ZUMAYSHA HOUSE, 21 JOE SLOVO STREET, DURBAN, 4001; Email: dubeml@telkomsa.net; Tel: 031-3046625/6.

13299/2008 DBN—(2) **CELE**, **LINDIWE ANNASTASIA** (6901240471089); E 320 UMLAZI TOWNSHIP, P O UMLAZI, 4031; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) 30; (UMLAZI, DURBAN). (6) SHEMBE ATTORNEYS; 501 B CORPORATE PLACE, 9 DOROTHY NYEMBE STREET, DURBAN, 4001; Email: bongie.shembeattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 031-3064802.

014492/2016/DBN—(2) **PERUMAL**, **SOOBAMALL** (3308220082089); 57 WEMBLY ROAD, KENVILLE, DURBAN NORTH; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) TOMLINSON MNGUNI JAMES INC; SUITE 201, RIDGE 6, 20 NCONDO PLACE, UMHLANGA ROCKS; Email: judd@tmj.co.za; Tel: 0315662207.

013034/2017/DBN—(2) **MILAZI**, **AMINA** (3807260095083); 259 SILVERGLEN DRIVE, SILVERGLEN, CHATSWORTH; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (CHATSWOTH MAGISTRATES, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT). (6) SHAIK ATTORNEYS; 34 DALESTAN PLACE, GREENWOOD PARK, DURBAN; Email: shaiklaw@hotmail.com; Tel: 0318378522.

20275/2014/DBN—(2) **CHETTY**, **GONAM** (3906080057081); 49 SIMLA ROAD, MEREWENT; (3) First and Final; (4) SASIAH CHETTY (4002165078082); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) SHASHI MARAJH & COMPANY; 128 FLORENCE NIGHTINGALE DRIVE, WESTCLIFF, CHATSWORTH, KWAZULU-NATAL; Email: samk@shashimarajh.co.za; Tel: 0314019511.

7159/2017/PMB—(2) **SABBAGHA**, **FREDERICK CASPARUS** (4112065049081) (N/A); 79 HESKETH ROAD, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; (3) N/A; (4) SUZETTE SABBAGHA (4304150062083); (5) N/A; (N/A, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) AUSTEN SMITH ATTORNEYS; 191 PIETERMARITZ STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; Email: roxane@austensmith. co.za; Tel: 0333920500.

012992/2017 DBN—(2) **Pautz**, **Margaret Ann** (4110020063080); Riverside Park Home, Frail Care Facility, 450 Bulwer Road, Pietermaritzburg; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Pietermaritzburg, Durban). (6) Barkers; 8 Rydall Vale Crescent, La Lucia Ridge Office Estate, La Lucia; Email: cfinlay@barkers.co.za; Tel: 0315807400.

005874/2016—(2) **HENWOOD**, **JAMES ARBUTHNOT** (4302025055084) (N/A); 1 QUAIL L ANE, EAGLE RIDGE, HOWICK; (3) N/A; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) N/A; (HOWICK, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) AUSTEN SMITH ATTORNEYS; 191 PIETERMARITZ STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG, 3201; Email: roxane@austensmith.co.za; Tel: 0333920500.

009307/2018/DBN—(2) **Reddy**, **Shunmugam Subramania** (5311185108087); 28 Rama Drive, Sandfield, Tongaat; (3) Second and Final; (4) Panjalay Reddy (5208270091089); (5) (Verulam, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi.Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

015530/2017/DN—(2) **Ndlovu**, **Sizo Blessing** (6802045547083); 4 Montrose Close, New Germany; (3) Second and Final; (4) Sibongile Rosemary Ndlovu (6906100558081); (5) (Pinetown, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi.Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

011471/2018/DBN—(2) **Engelbrecht**, **Andries Francois** (4912205053087); Hospitaalstraat 11, Noordsig, Empangeni; (3) First; (4) Mildred Elizabeth Engelbrecht (5808010131085); (5) (Empangeni, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi.Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

004993/2018/DBN—(2) **Van Eeden**, **Errol Michael** (4406145013087); 13 San Raphael Avenue, Warner Beach; (3) First And Final; (4) Marguerite Hester Coral Van Eeden (4308170053089); (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi.Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

10751/2016/DBN—(2) **SIRKHOTH**, **MOHOMED AMIN** (2706175070085); 25 ALPINE ROAD, ASHERVILLE, DURBAN; (3) First and final; (4) SOGRA BI SIRKHOTH (3103030081086); (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) GOUNDER AND ASSOCIATES; 1600 NEDBANK HOUSE, 30 INGCUCE STREET, DURBAN, 4001; Email: ganesha@worldonline.co.za; Tel: 031-3057233.

DBN14040/2016—(2) **Govender**, **Soobramoney Veerasamy** (6109095218080); 10 Tulip Terrace, Buffelsdale, Tongaat; (3) First and Final; (4) Kamatcheeama Govender (6503020172083); (5) 21 Days; (Verulam, Durban). (6) Messrs Joy Narain & Associates; P.O Box 302, Tongaat, 4400; Email: jnarain@tiscali.co.za; Tel: 032-9443514.

010456/2018/DBN—(2) **Lyes**, **Carol Ann** (4502100440081); Flame Lily Park, Flat 262, 565 Stella Road, Malvern; (3) First; (4)—; (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Naomi Steyn; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Naomi. Steyn@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0357531394.

1101/2018/pmb—(2) **HARIPERSAD**, **INDURJEETH** (4507015129083); 21 LAKE AVENUE, HOWICK WEST, KWAZULU NATAL; (3) N/A; (4) MELLANEY METHUSELAH HARIPERSAD (5501170219085); (5) N/A; (HOWICK, PIETERMARITZBURG, KWAZULU-NATAL). (6) K. RAMKARAN AND CO; 368 BURGER STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG; Email: kishoreramkaran@yahoo.com; Tel: 0333453867.

12682/2016DBN—(2) **REILLY**, **LYNETTE CECILY** (4203160053084); 109 CLAIR AVENUE, DURBAN; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (DURBAN, DURBAN). (6) M P LUTGE INCORPORATED; 162 CLARENCE ROAD, MORNINGSIDE, DURBAN, 4001; Email: hlutge@dbnlaw.co.za; Tel: 0313037122.

008204/2018/DBN—(2) **Skinner**, **Carol Margaret** (4805140079185); Unit 5, Lakeview, Lifestyle Village, 2 Olive Road, Scottburgh, Natal; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (Scottburgh, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Roshnie; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Roshnie.Moodley@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

009281/2018/DBN—(2) **Dlangamandla**, **Margaret Thembisile** (5611120227086); 1002 Turnsouth, 10 Giollispie Street, Durban; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Durban) (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Roshnie; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Roshnie.Moodley@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

5005/2017—(2) **MANIKAM**, **NELSON MARCUS** (5104215164083); FLAT 1406, THE TOWERS, 2 BAMBOO LANE, PINETOWN; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) PONNAMMA MANIKAM (5602020230080); (5) 21; (PINETOWN, DURBAN). (6) WIESINGER O'DWYER INC.; P.O. BOX 6500, ZIMBALI, 4418; Email: samantha@swo.co.za; Tel: 0329461500.

005611/2018—(2) **BARBOUR**, **JUDITH HELEN** (4003220067086); 18 THE RUSHES, HOYLAKE VILLAGE, MOUNT EDGECOMBE COUNTRY CLUB, DURBAN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (DURBAN). (6) CITADEL FIDUCIARY LIMITED; 35 MARKGRAAF STREET, ARBORETUM, BLOEMFONTEIN; Email: vionap@citadel.co.za; Tel: 0514004049.

015281/2018—(2) **DOMLEO**, **FRANCINA HENDRIKA** (2805310026083); 17 ELM PARK VILLAGE 1 SUSANNA CRESCENT NORTHCLIFF PINETOWN NURSING HOME 5 FAIRLEA CLOSE; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (PINETOWN, DURBAN). (6) SANLAM TRUST LIMITED; PO BOX 2086 DURBAN 4000; Email: milcah.naidu@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0313000122.

1646/2016—(2) **BRIDGEMOHAN**, **DHULUM** (6412225182089); 85 FALCON STREET, KHARWASTAN, 4092; (3) First and Final; (4) SANDRA BRIDGEMOHAN (7004170144088); (5) 21 days; (CHATSWORTH, DURBAN). (6) HALSE, HAVEMANN & LLOYD; 1st FLOOR, EAST-WING, DEODANT BUILDING, 12 PAYNE STREET, PINETOWN, 3610; Email: mdeokaran@hhl.co.za; Tel: 0317011477.

009039/2018/DBN—(2) Harripersadh, Rai Jung (5512125176080); 12 Larkswood Crescent, Woodview, Phoenix; (3) First and Final; (4) Kanagamah Harripersadh (5701130151085); (5) 21; (Verulam, Durban). (6) SANLAM TRUST LTD; P O BOX 2086, DURBAN, 4000; Email: prashika.dusrath@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0313000844.

005265/2018—(2) **RUMIANO**, **GIUSEPPA** (2508300003183); 12 REZENDE ROAD SELCART SPRINGS; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Neshay Reddy; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Neshay.Reddy@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

005845/2017/PMB—(2) **BARRETT, DEREK ROBERT RAMSAY** (2010285004088); 5 CHASE VALLEY GARDENS, CHASE VALLEY, MONTROSE, PIETERMARITZBURG; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (PIETERMARITZBURG, PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) PATERSON & JONES; P O BOX 618, HILLCREST, 3650; Email: mike@pandj.co.za; Tel: 0836322872.

004724/2018—(2) **BRADSHAW**, **FRANCIS DESIRE JACK** (2509125053080); 34 PALMS ROYALE 94 ROUND THE GREEN SUNNINGDALE; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (VERULAM, DURBAN). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Neshay Reddy; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Neshay.Reddy@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

006720/2018—(2) **MILEHAM**, **DORIS IRENE** (1809020044189); 31 DAVID ROAD, SCOTTBURGH; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (SCOTTBURGH, DURBAN). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Neshay Reddy; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Neshay.Reddy@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0313741000.

840/2015—(2) MNYANDU, THANIEL MSAKAWUKHETHI (5810045471080); OYEMENI AREA MTUNZINI; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) NOKWETHEMBA GETRUDE MNYANDU (6311281076088); (5) 21 DAYS; (EMPANGENI, DURBAN). (6) MTHIYANE AND PARTNERS; No. 14 BELLINGHAM PARK PENNY LANE STREET RICHARDS BAY 3900; Email: mthiyaneandpartners@g.mail.com; Tel: 035-7897217.

007758/2018/DBN—(2) **Naidoo**, **Navaneedha Krishnasamy** (4312245117085); 120 Parlock Drive, Zeekoe Vallei; (3) First And Final; (4) Soobathri Naidoo (4812120142082); (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Lisa Jivan; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Lisa.Jivan@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0314020429.

002521/2017/DBN—(2) **McCreadie**, **Ian Paul** (3701255203184); 1303 Glenridge Gardens, 61 Southridge Road, Glenwood; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (Durban, Durban). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Lisa Jivan; Private Bag 54319, Durban 4000; Email: Lisa.Jivan@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0314020429.

5210/18DBN—(2) **Webster**, **Stanley** (3404285025087); Cottage 370 , Umgeni Retirement Village , Pennington 4184; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (PORT SHEPSTONE, DURBAN). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD; 10TH FLOOR ABSA TOWERS, 291 ANTON LEMBEDE STREET DURBAN 4001; Email: Nombuso.Maphumulo@absa.co.za; Tel: 0313669444.

009522/2017/PMB—(2) MAZIBUKO, VIRGINIA NOLUTHANDO (7304120462089) (N/A); FAVERSHAM 25, DANHAUSER, 3080; (3) First and final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (DANNHAUSER MAGISTRATE COURT, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT-PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) DS GUMBI ATTORNEYS; 53 HARDING STREET, TRIDENT BUILDING, OFFICE NO. 8, NEWCASTLE; Email: gumbiattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 0343121599.

8377/2017—(2) **ORI**, **DHANILALL RAMBARAN** (6310205878082) (N/A); 12 BAMBOO AVENUE,ESCOURT,KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) 21; (ESCOURT, KWAZULU-NATAL,PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) ANAND PILLAY ATTTORNEYS INC; 37 HENRIETTA STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG; Email: anandpillay@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0333451452.

8376/2017—(2) **ORI, SHABENADEVI** (6909180581080) (N/A); 12 BAMBOO AVENUE,ESCOURT,KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) First and Final; (4) DHANILALL RAMBARAN ORI (6310205878082); (5) 21; (ESCOURT, KWAZULU-NATAL,PIETERMARITZBURG). (6) ANAND PILLAY ATTTORNEYS INC; 37 HENRIETTA STREET, PIETERMARITZBURG; Email: anandpillay@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0333451452.

## **LIMPOPO**

23970/07—(2) **Muller**, **Pieter Ernst** (5804065097081); 207 Du Plessis Street, Eduan Park, Polokwane; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Polokwane, Pretoria). (6) Pretorius & Wilsnach Attorneys; 386 Orient Streetr, Arcadia, Pretoria; Email: jana@pretwil. co.za; Tel: 012 342 9505.

8556/2017—(2) **ERASMUS**, **CHRISTIAN JOHANNES** (3904215076084); PIET POT TEHUIS VIR BEJAARDES, MOKOPANE, 0600; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) NVT NVT; (5) (NABOOMSPRUIT, POLOKWANE). (6) FRANCO ROSSOUW PROKUREUR; POSBUS 1798, NABOOMSPRUIT, 0560; E-pos: mail@frprok.co.za; Tel: 0147433061.

004499/2017—(2) **STRIJDOM**, **CHRISTIAAN** (4206115034083); 177 UITSPAN DRIVE, BENDOR, POLOKWANE, 0699; (3) N/A; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) N/A; (POLOKWANE). (6) J.SPANGENBERG; 3 BICCARDSTREET, POLOKWANE, 0699; Email: jspan@mweb.co.za; Tel: 015 291 1570.

4847/2017—(2) Willers, Maria (3802250035082); Frank May Straat 4, Tzaneen, 0850; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Tzaneen, Polokwane). (6) Thomas & Swanepoel Inc; 19 Peace Street; E-pos: mariska@tslegal.co.za; Tel: 015 307 1027. 39892008—(2) MALULEKE, NTIMAWAKWE PATSON (5002125627084); STAND NO 443 KHUTJWANA VILLAGE RITAVI DISTRICT; (3) First and Final; (4) ELLEN NKHENSANI MALULEKE (5510100789083); (5) 21 DAYS; (NKOWANKOWA, POLOKWANE). (6) J MOLOTO ATTORNEYS; 11 THIRD AVENUE MEDI PARK TZANEEN; Email: jmolotoattorneys@gmail. com; Tel: 015-306-0542.

791/2018—(2) **NELUFANGANI**, **MATEU JOHN** (3202025953083); DUTHUNI VILLAGE; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (THOHOYANDOU MASTER'S OFFICE, THOHOYANDOU HIGH COURT). (6) MATHOLBO, RAMBAU & SIGOGO INC; 28 P EAST MPHEPHU DRIVE NEXT TO JJ MOTORS OPPOSITE SARS THOHOYANDOU; E-pos: info@mrsinc.co.za; Tel: 0159620712.

1196/2018—(2) **VOGEL**, **JOHN THOMAS** (8302095018083); PORTION 222, DOORNSPRUIT, POLOKWANE, 0699; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (POLOKWANE). (6) PRATT LUYT & DE LANGE ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 827, POLOKWANE, 0699; Email: lizette@prattluyt.co.za; Tel: 0152970186.

2931/2017—(2) **EVANS**, **MURIEL** (3206100068089); MACADAMIA VILLAGE 432, 107 AQUA AVENUE, TZANEEN, LIMPOPO; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (TZANEEN, POLOKWANE). (6) STEWART MARITZ BASSON INC.; P.O. BOX 242, TZANEEN, 0850; Email: elzette@smbattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0153073760.

21980/2014—(2) **MOLOTO**, **MOSIMA MAMOLOKO MONICCA** (6905300295080); 44 LUKA STREET, PIETERSBURG EXTENTION 65, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE, 0699; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) MPITIKA EVALD MOLOTO (6301185797087); (5) (POLOKWANE, POLOKWANE). (6) ME MOLOTO; c/o BJ ESTATE ADMINISTRATORS, PO BOX 736, BENDOR PARK, 0713; Email: LIZA@BJESTATES.CO.ZA; Tel: 015-291-5274.

8136/2017—(2) **Lerminez**, **Jaques** (4403135153189); 5A Kruger Street, Groblersdal, 0470; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Groblersdal, Polokwane). (6) M Wentzel Ing; Konstabel Straat 1, Groblersdal, 0470; Email: ina@mwentzel.co.za; Tel: (013)2624388.

002999/2018—(2) **SMALLEY**, **EILEEN ELIZABETH** (4208030046184) (N/A); C211 MACADAMIA, THE ALOES, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE, 0699; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) 21 DAYS; (N/A, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT POLOKWANE). (6) DJ VAN DER HEYDE; 20 WATERMELON STREET, PLATINUM PARK, POLOKWANE, 0699; Email: nadi@leacc.co.za; Tel: 0152971381.

3033/2016—(2) **BOTHA**, **DOROTHY ELIZABETH** (5408015145089); WOLMARANS STRAAT 17, MODIMOLLE, 0510; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) ANDRIES PIET BOTHA (5408015145089); (5) (MODIMOLLE, POLOKWANE). (6) DRIES DUVENHAGE; 101 NELSON MANDELA, MODIMOLLE, 0510; E-pos: surinda38@gmail.com; Tel: 014-7172525.

3194/2015—(2) **SEEMISE**, **NKITSENG ESAU** (460105546008Å); ERF 411 REGOROGILE THABAZIMBI 0380; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) MMAMOSHABANE ELIZABETH SEEMISE (4910210349086); (5) (THABAZIMBI, POLOKWANE). (6) GERRIE RAUBENHEIMER PROKUREURS; CARPE DIEM CENTRE RIETBOK STREET THABAZIMBI; Email: gr@gratt.co.za; Tel: 014 7771987.

677/2018—(2) **Espley-Jones**, **Joan Myrtle Moncrieth** (3208020007080); 59 Bataleur Street, Phalaborwa; (3) Second and Final; (4)—; (5) (Phalaborwa, Polokwane). (6) Standard Trust Beperk; Privaatsak X25, Hatfield, 0028; Email: marlene. vanblerk@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 012-366-0321.

006848/2017—(2) **COETZEE**, **CORNELIA SOPHIA** (1810080053086); 58A RABIE STREET, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO, 0700; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (POLOKWANE). (6) ANNAH CHABA; Nedbank Menlyn Maine Campus, Cnr Aramist Avenue and Constellation Street, waterkloof Glen Ext2, Pretoria; Email: AnnahC@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 012 436 7133.

003466/2018—(2) **SAYIMANE**, **MOFFAT ROBERT** (5006245728086); 343 SECTION B, MALAMULELE TOWNSHIP, MALAMULELE, 0908; (3) First and Final; (4) TEBOGO CICILIA SAYIMANE (6007270361081); (5) (MALAMULELE, POLOKWANE). (6) ANNAH CHABA; Nedbank Menlyn Maine Campus, Cnr Aramist Avenue and Constellation Street, waterkloof Glen Ext2, Pretoria; Email: Annah C@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 012 436 7133.

4297/2017—(2) **SEBATA**, **RAESETJA AGNES** (3008300268083); HOUSE NO.070159, MAPELA, 0610; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (MAHWELERENG, POLOKWANE). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

4596/15—(2) **BOTHA**, **ANDRIES PIET** (5408015145089); WOLMARANS STRAAT 17, MODIMOLLE, 0510; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (MODIMOLLE, POLOKWANE). (6) DRIES DUVENHAGE; 101 NELSON MANDELA, MODIMOLLE, 0510; E-pos: surinda38@gmail.com; Tel: 014-7172525.

005402/2018—(2) **Hart**, **Hendrina Sophia** (5108040041085); 16 Molengraaf Street, Phalaborwa; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Phalaborwa, Polokwane). (6) FNB Fiduciary (pty) ltd; private bag X5, menlo park, 0102; Email: chantelle.joubert@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0877366457.

004898/2017—(2) MPHAHLELE, NTIKANENG FLORA (4208040391083); ERF NO 812 SESHEGO D, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (SESHEGO MAGISTRATE'S COURT, POLOKWANE MASTER OF HIGH COURT). (6) MABOKU MANGENA ATTORNEYS; 22 PAUL KRUGER STREET; Email: admin@mmattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0152911992

004466/2017—(2) MAKWELA, SHALE MARTHA (6309030421084); ERF NO 955 SESHEGO D, POLOKWANE, LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (SESHEGO MAGISTRATE'S COURT, POLOKWANE MASTER OF HIGH COURT). (6) MABOKU MANGENA ATTORNEYS; 22 PAUL KRUGER STREET; Email: admin@mmattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0152911992.

002151/2018—(2) **SKINNER**, **HENRY JOHN** (5001295031085); 2684 BARYSTESS STREET ,CLAYVILLE; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (POLOKWANE, POLOKWANE). (6) CHICCO MTSHALI; C/O HENDRIK VERWOERD AND SOUTH STREET,CENTURION,0046; Email: chicco@sdj.co.za; Tel: 012 663 1680.

4849/2018—(2) MASHAO, THLARAKA JAMES (5703125897086); HOUSE NO: 1965 ZONE 3 SESHEGO 0745; (3) First and final; (4) MALEHU CAROLINE MASHAO (6104240680086); (5) (SESHEGO, POLOKWANE). (6) NKP MANAMELA ATTORNEYS INC; 58 SHOEMAN STREET OFFICE 302 3RD FLOOR RENTMEESTER BUILDING POLOKWANE; Email: nkpattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 015-291-1174.

8403/2015—(2) KGOMO, PHAAHLE ALIVINA (5605060675080); ERF 303 SESHEGO-9E EXT 4; (3) First and final; (4) LESIBA WALTER KGOMO (5705215674085); (5) (SESHEGO, POLOKWANE). (6) MOABELO ATTORNEYS; SUITE 4, 33 JOUBERT STREET, POLOKWANE; Email: moabelo@dlbmoabelo.co.za; Tel: 015-291-3590.

7267/2015—(2) **MAEBO**, **FRANK PHALADI** (6809065470088); KGARITHUTHU VILLAGE,NEBO,1059; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (NEBO, POLOKWANE). (6) MPSHE TSATSI ATTORNEYS; 61 HANS VAN RENSBURG FIRST FLOOR 104 A LIBRARY GARDENS; Email: mtsatsi23@gmail.com; Tel: 0152911846.

69/2017—(2) **MDHLOVU**, **BUYISILE MARGARET** (5305260766082); ELIM,293 PASTRAL VILLAGE,LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (THOHOYANDOU, THOHOYANDOU HIGH COURT). (6) MAKHUVHA E.M ATTORNEYS; MUREMELA MED-CENTRE THOHOYANDOU; Email: emakhuvha@gmail.com; Tel: 0159601488.

1742/2017—(2) MAKHUVHA, REMBULUWANI DANIEL (5810265212081); THOHOYANDOU LIMPOPO PROVINCE; (3) First and final; (4) LIVHUHANI CATHRINE MAKHUVHA (6405190728084); (5) (THOHOYANDOU HIGH COURT). (6) MAKHUVHA E.M ATTORNEYS; MUREMELA MED-CENTRE THOHOYANDOU; Email: emakhuvha@gmail.com; Tel: 0159601488.

6259/2017—(2) **BEZUIDENHOUT**, **JAN HENDRIK** (4411225018089); FARM KLEINBEGIN LEGKRAAL DENDRON; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (SEKGOSESE/MOREGENG, POLOKWANE). (6) KOOS ROOS PROKUREURS; 62 DEVENISH STRAAT, POLOKWANE, 0699; E-pos: koosroosprok@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0761483117.

6870/2016—(2) **MOKWENA**, **MMESELANE BUSHMAN** (6210245064083); 38 GERMINI STREET,STERPARK,POLOKWANE; (3) First and final; (4) LINDIWE MERRIAM MOKWENA (6711260529082); (5) (MASTER POLOKWANE, POLOKWANE). (6) MPSHE TSATSI ATTORNEYS; 61 HANS VAN RENSBURG FIRST FLOOR 104 A LIBRARY GARDENS; Email: mtsatsi23@gmail.com; Tel: 0152911846.

9520/2017—(2) **CREMORE (27834)**, **THOMAS DAVID PATRICK** (5805125084084); 42 PRESIDENT STREET, PHALABORWA 1389; (3) First and final; (4) SARLEEN CREMORE (6301140028081); (5) 30 DAYS; (PHALABORWA, POLOKWANE). (6) ABSA LIMITED, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST FLOOR, NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; Email: jose.els@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010630.

6259/2017—(2) **BEZUIDENHOUT**, **JAN HENDRIK** (4411225018089); FARM KLEINBEGIN LEGKRAAL DENDRON; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (SEKGOSESE/MOREGENG, POLOKWANE). (6) KOOS ROOS PROKUREURS; 62 DEVENISH STRAAT POLOKWANE 0699; E-pos: koosroosprok@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0761483117.

## **MPUMALANGA**

2599/2018—(2) **Grobler**, **Jan Albert** (5506235086080); Springboksingel 132, Kriel; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) —; (5) (Kriel, Nelspruit). (6) Legatus Trust (Edms) Bpk Verw: M van Jaarsveld; Posbus 17, Pinegowrie 2123; Email: maryna.vanjaarsveld@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0861722626.

917/2018—(2) **Amman**, **Anna Sophia** (3206130039084); Duikerstraat 18, Kanonkop, Middelburg, 1050; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4)—; (5) (Middelburg, Nelspruit). (6) Wynand Prinsloo & Van Eeden ing; Posbus 810, Middelburg, 1050; E-pos: ellenprinslaw@gmail.com; Tel: (013)243-1077.

2337/2017—(2) **COETZEE**, **HENDRIK STEFANUS** (5206255134080); MAROELA STREET, MARLOTH PARK HOLLIDAY TOWNSHIP, MPUMALANGA; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21 Days; (MBOMBELA, MBOMBELA). (6) AMAX LEGAL (PTY) LTD.; 260 JACK HINDON STREET, PRETORIA NORTH; Email: eugene@amaxsa.co.za; Tel: 0127617850.

002399/2018—(2) **Davies**, **Jill** (5805160089188); 31 Steenberg, Witbank, Mpumalanga , 1035; (3) First; (4) —; (5) (Nelspruit). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: Vanessa Hanekom; Private Bag X25, Hatfield 0028; Email: Vanessa.Hanekom@standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0126540661.

004791/2017—(2) RAMATELETSE, MOOROSI EPHRAIM (5702265807087); 1512 MAKGATHO STREET, PHOLA, OGIES, 2230; (3) First and final; (4) LIZZIE THEMBISILE RAMATELETSE (6406270668083); (5) (WITBANK, NELSPRUIT). (6) M. Davel, C.o VAN RENSBURG KRUGER RAKWENA INC.; PO BOX 5, WITBANK, 1035; Email: MARCHE@VRKR. CO.ZA; Tel: 013-656 9600.

022120/2014—(2) **MOKGOTHO**, **HAROLD TUMELO** (7811255601083); FONTEIN STREET STAND 1415, MASHISHING,1123; (3) First and Final; (4) ADELAIDE MIKHENSO MOKGOTHO (7808280526087); (5) 21; (LYDERNBURG, NELSPRUIT). (6) NTULI INCORPORATED; 35 HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET; Email: dani@ntuliinc.co.za; Tel: 0137552603.

1831/2013—(2) **MASON**, **PAUL VICTOR** (5011215043086); FARM KRUISFONTEIN, SABIE, MPUMALANGA; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT). (6) FREY & SLABBER INC.; 21 BRANDERSTREET, NELSPRUIT; Email: minnette@executrustfs.co.za; Tel: 0137413148.

003526/2018—(2) **ARENDT**, **PETER HERRMANN DIETRICH** (4001035068083); 04 BESEMBOS STREET, WEST ACRES, MPUMALANGA; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (MBOMBELA, NELSPRUIT). (6) Emily Chauke; Sanlynn Building; Block B; Ground Floor; c/o Sanlam Street & Lynnwood Road; Lynnwood; Email: emily.chauke@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 012 470-0068.

002572/2017—(2) **MATHONSI**, **SAMBULA ELIJAH** (5202175290086); STAND NO 096D HHOYI TRUST, MASIBEKELA, MPUMALANGA PROVINCE; (3) First and final; (4) HAMEKWINI ALICE SIBIYA (5312290236086); (5) (TONGA, NELSPRUIT). (6) N K MAKHAYA ATTORNEYS; 26 BESTER STREET ORION BUILDING OFFICE NO 116, P.O. BOX 1741, NELSPRUIT 1200; Email: nkmakhayaattorneys@gmail.com; Tel: 0137554829.

3107/2017—(2) **SCHWARTZ**, **JOSUA FRANCOIS** (5412045125087); 4548 LAVENDER CRESCENT, THE HEADS, LYDENBURG, 1120, MPUMALANGA; (3) First and final; (4) ESME DOLORES SCHWARTZ (5609150016080); (5) (LYDENBURG, NELSPRUIT). (6) GRANT THORNTON; PRIVATE BAG X5, NORTHLANDS, 2116; Email: claire.petford@za.gt.com; Tel: (010)590-7470.

12618/2011—(2) **Sibiya**, **Vincent Vusi** (6804075662089); Stand 168, Tekwane North, Nelspruit; (3) First and Final; (4) Khanyisile Charity Sibiya (8006010318086); (5) (Nelspruit, Pretoria). (6) Kampherbeek & Pogrund Attorneys; P O Box 3555, Polokwane, 0700; Email: mpogrund@ktpsa.co.za; Tel: 015-2950300.

4680/2017—(2) **MEYER**, **ISABELLA MARIA BEYERS** (3709040016084); LE'ABRI HOUSE NO 1, VILJOEN STREET, MIDDELBURG, MPUMALANGA; (3) NONE; (4)—; (5) NONE; (MIDDELBURG, NELSPRUIT). (6) Daniel Johannes Rudolph Schutte; Citadel Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, 35 Markgraaff Street, Bloemfontein, 9301; Email: danenee@citadel.co.za; Tel: 0514004129.

26/2013—(2) MSIBI, JUDAS MFANA (5311125565081); STAND 2920, KANYAMAZANE A, MPUMALANGA; (3) First and final; (4) NOMBUYISELO PRUDENCE SYLVIA MSIBI (5802270839081); (5) (KABOKWENI, NELSPRUIT). (6) DU TOIT-SMUTS & PARTNERS; 2 VAN NIEKERK STREET, NELSPRUIT; Email: mvenske@dtsmp.co.za; Tel: 0137453200.

1449/2018—(2) **NEL**, **LIESLE** (7705270116087); 402 JAFTA FLATS, VAN WIJK STREET, NELSPRUIT; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT). (6) WDT ATTORNEYS; RUSSEL STREET CHAMBERS, 26 RUSSEL STREET, NELSPRUIT; Email: fpienaar@wdtatt.co.za; Tel: 0137522119.

1591/2017—(2) **BETTE**, **JAN** (5111055032080); GROOTBOSCHKOP, DULSTROOM; (3) First and final; (4) N/A; (5) (DULSTROOM, NELSPRUIT). (6) FERREIRA NEL & VENNOTE; 46 CHURCH STREET, LYDENBURG 1120; Email: ilze@ estatesadmin.co.za: Tel: 0788660251.

### NORTH WEST / NOORDWES

1316/2018—(2) Fourie, Johannes Jacobus (2409055013081); Meulstraat 11, Coligny; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) Susanna Catharina Fourie (3303210008087); (5) 21 dae; (Coligny, Mahikeng). (6) DEKKER PROKUREURS; KLEINE LIBERTAS 1, KERKSTRAAT 33, MOSSELBAAI, 6500; E-pos: imke@idprok.co.za; Tel: 044-690 5653.

661/2018—(2) **Terblanche**, **Elizabetha** (4106150005081); 46 Forsman Street, Christiana, North West; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Christiana, Mafikeng). (6) Linda Nienaber as Nominee of FNB Trust Services (Pty) Ltd & Marius Swanepoel in his private capacity; P O Box 27521, Greenacres 6057; Email: dallie@fnb.co.za; Tel: 083350827.

7236/2015—(2) **TRUYENS**, **CRAIG** (8508095116087); 19 MISPEL AVENUE, PROTEAPARK, RUSTENBURG; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (RUSTENBURG, MAFIKENG). (6) GROBLER LEVIN SOONIUS INC; CORNER BEYERS NAUDE & BRIK STREET, RUSTENBURG, 0299; Email: rina.o@glslaw.co.za; Tel: 0145979900.

1151/2018—(2) **MYBURGH**, **ESTHER CHARLENE** (4508080014085); CASA VALDE 33, NJALABOOM STREET, 4TH AVENUE, WATERVAL OOS, RUSTENBURG; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (RUSTENBURG, MMABATHO). (6) Rustenburg Legal Administration Trust; Private Bag X82082, Rustenburg, 0300, Ref: Lizett; Email: friedag@vvd.co.za; Tel: 0145921135.

005353/2015—(2) **ELOFF**, **FREDERIK CHRISTOFFEL ELOFF** (4111075093089); PORTION 127 SPRUITFONTEIN, MARIKANA, 0284; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (RUSTENBURG, MASTER OF THE NORTH WEST HIGH COURT, MAFIKENG). (6) GROBLER LEVIN SOONIUS INC; CORNER BEYERS NAUDE & BRINK STREETS, RUSTENBURG, 0299; Email: rina.o@glslaw.co.za; Tel: 0145979900.

3712/2018—(2) **Le Grange**, **Casper Francois** (4606215036088) (N/A); 45 Boshofstraat La Hoff Klerksdorp; (3) First and Final; (4) Petronella Le Grange (5009090061082); (5) 21 DAE; (Klerksdorp, Mmabatho). (6) OOSTHUIZEN DU PLOOY; OWENSLAAN 13, POTCHEFSTROOM; E-pos: eloots@odp.co.za; Tel: 0182945326.

11062/2013—(2) **Mema, Nontombi Leah** (3601020235083); 4341 Monyemore Street, Ikageng, Potchefstroom; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) (Potchefstroom, Mahikeng). (6) HG Aucamp Prokureurs; Hitgestraat 10, Baillie Park, Potchefstroom, 2531; E-pos; stefani@hgaprok.co.za; Tel: 0182908479.

4062/2018—(2) **Olivier**, **Winona** (4004040050088) (N/A); 18 Jeugdstraat Potchefstroom; (3) First and Final; (4) Louis Johannes Cornelis Olivier (3805075076082); (5) 21 DAE; (Potchefstroom, Mmabatho). (6) OOSTHUIZEN DU PLOOY; OWENSLAAN 13, POTCHEFSTROOM; E-pos: eloots@odp.co.za; Tel: 0182945326.

002262/2018—(2) **CLOETE**, **NICOLAAS MARTINUS** (3209060086083); 36B SMOOK STREET , ZEERUST.; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (ZEERUST, MAFIKENG). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

000556/2018—(2) **MOREBUDI**, **TSHOLOFELO VIOLET** (4811060563083); 0315 BLOCK TANTANANA VILLAGE 0331; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (THLABANE, MAFIKENG). (6) FDP Administration Services; Posbus 33855, Glenstantia, 0010; E-pos: Info@fdpadmin.co.za; Tel: 012-3482665.

6272/2017—(2) **Du Plooy**, **Sarel Adriaan** (2607205025083); Huis Louis Swanepoel, Stella, Distrik Vryburg; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Vryburg, Mafikeng). (6) Frylinck & Walker; Posbus 26, Vryburg, 8600; E-pos: lawlinck@megadial.com; Tel: 0539272108.

001804/2018—(2) **SEALOGO**, **ITUMELENG JAMES** (6510255724082); 3785 ZONE 3 ITSOSENG 2744; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) MOTSHEGWANE EMILY SEALOGO (6603061053083); (5) (ITSOSENG, MAHIKENG). (6) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU; 23 VICTORIA STREET, GOLFVIEW, MAFIKENG, 2745; Email: adminmfk@rstauattorneys.co.za; Tel: 018-381-8691.

003642/2018—(2) **TLHAKANYE**, **NTITSANE JOHANNES** (5005025423082); 10532 RAMATLABAMA; (3) FIRST AND FINAL; (4) TLHAKANYE MOGADI THOJANE SUSAN (5205010811081); (5) (MAHIKENG, MAHIKENG). (6) RAMERAFE STEPHEN TAU; 23 VICTORIA STREET GOLFVIEW MAHIKENG 2745; Email: adminmfk@rstauattorneys.co.za; Tel: 018-381-8691.

6599/2017—(2) **Potgieter**, **Johannes Stefanus** (3206175038082); Kuilstraat 5, Stilfontein; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Anna Elizabeth Catharina Potgieter (3605270018081); (5) (Klerksdorp, Mahikeng). (6) Van Staden, Vorster & Nysschen Prokureurs; Buffeldoornweg 51, Wilkoppies, Klerksdorp; E-pos: vsvnprok@gmail.com; Tel: 0184681300.

1909/07—(2) **BESTER**, **VIOLET LOUISA** (1909270062087); HUIS SERING,KOCK STRAAT,RUSTENBURG; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (RUSTENBURG, MASTER OF THE NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAFIKENG). (6) GROBLER LEVIN SOONIUS INC; CNR BEYERS NAUDE & BRINK STREET,RUSTENBURG,0299; Email: rina.o@glslaw. co.za; Tel: 0145979900.

07126/2016—(2) **EYBERS**, **JOHANNA WILHELMINA** (2609020045080); 1 JULIANA HOF, VAN DER BENSTRAAT 2, POTCHEFSTROOM, NOORDWES; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) HENDRIK PHILLIPUS EYBERS (2312255045087); (5) (POTCHEFSTROOM, MMABATHO MAFIKENG). (6) MOOLMAN EN PIENAAR INGELYF; MAREESTRAAT 57, POTCHEFSTROOM; E-pos: litigation2@mmlaw.co.za; Tel: 018 297 8799.

553/2018—(2) MOKONE, SETSHEGO ISAAC (5001315640089); 289 MADUBU PARK SECTION, PHOKENG; (3) N/A; (4) KHUMO EVA MOKONE (5304300756088); (5) N/A; (RUSTENBURG, MAHIKENG). (6) NTSAMAI ATTORNEYS; OFFICE NO: 02 1ST FLOOR MERLITE BUILDING, CNR WARREN & SHIPPARD STREET, MAHIKENG, 2745; Email: Ntsamai.maf@gmail.com; Tel: 018 381 0881.

4903/2018—(2) **PHALE, GADIHELE SOPHIE** (3906050484083); KGOMOSTRAAT 3829, IKAGENG, POTCHEFSTROOM; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (POTCHEFSTROOM, MAHIKENG). (6) FOURIE & PIETERS PROKUREURS; STILSTRAAT 7 POTCHEFSTROOM; E-pos: susanfourie@iafrica.com; Tel: 0182930271.

561/2004—(2) KHUMALO, SHIBI PAUL (1103045089084); HOUSE NO. 348 TLHABANE, RUSTENBURG 0299.; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (TLHABANE, NORTH WEST - MAHIKENG). (6) MOLOTO-WEISS INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS; 230 JOUBERT STREET, RUSTENBURG 0299; Email: Ofentse@mwinc.co.za; Tel: 014 592 9315.

## NORTHERN CAPE / NOORD-KAAP

003665/2017—(2) **BOUWER**, **BURT OSCAR** (2807255018083); 3 LEEUWENHOF LAAN, ROYLDENE, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A; (5) (KIMBERLEY, KIMBERLEY). (6) ENSLINS KIMBERLEY INGELYF; SALGOS SENTRUM, GEORGE STRAAT 59-71, KIMBERLEY,8301; E-pos: MARIET@ENSLINSKBY.CO.ZA; Tel: 0538311080.

0000003295-2017—(2) **Swanepoel**, **Sina Maria** (3712190020088); Hermanstraat 11, Beaufort Wes; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (De Aar, Kimberley). (6) Venter & Vennote; Mc Ivorstraat 24, De Aar, 7000; E-pos: venter@langkloof.net; Tel: 053-631-0846.

0000001316-2018—(2) **Swan**, **Joyce Margaret** (3307270016088); 64 Visserstraat, De Aar 7000; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (De Aar, Kimberley). (6) Venter & Vennote; Mc Ivorstraat 24, De Aar, 7000; E-pos: venter@langkloof.net; Tel: 053-631-0846.

000192/2018—(2) **JONES**, **THOMAS DUDLY CHURCHILL JONES** (4404195097084); AANDBLOMSTRAAT 851, BARKLY WES 8375, NOORD-KAAP; (3) EERSTE EN FINALE LIKWIDASIE EN DISTRIBUSIEREKENING; (4) EILEEN PATRICIA AMELIA JONES (4505190094080); (5) 21 DAE; (BARKLY WEST, KIMBERLEY). (6) RINDA MYNHARDT, P/A PHATSHOANE HENNEY; POSBUS 152, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300; E-pos: rinda@phinc.co.za; Tel: 0514004058.

2418/2016—(2) **RAJAGOPAL**, **RAMA** (3607115255084); 29 TROMMEL STREET, WEST END, KIMBERLEY; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ENGELSMAN MAGABANE INC.; 80 DU TOITSPAN ROAD, KIMBERLEY; Email: mariandri@engelsman.co.za; Tel: 0538328134.

3411/2017—(2) **ABRAHAMS**, **KEITH GAVIN** (5506095047081); 18 ASTER STREET, SQUARELHILL PARK, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) First and final; (4) GAYLE ALLISON ABRAHAMS (6005030087087); (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) BOOYSEN MACLEOD INC; GROUND FLOOR, CHAPWOOD CHAMBERS BUILDING, 15 CHAPEL STREET, KIMBERLEY, 8301; Email: booysen@intekom.co.za; Tel: 0538331518.

1514/2018—(2) **WARD**, **FREDRIKA PAULINE** (4902110122085); 29 SHACKLETON ROAD, SOUTH RIDGE, KIMBERLEY; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ENGELSMAN MAGABANE INC.; 80 DU TOITSPAN ROAD, KIMBERLEY; Email: mariandri@engelsman.co.za; Tel: 0538328134.

3346/2017—(2) FREYSEN, RENSKE CHRISTINA (4111250040087); COMMERCIALSTRAAT 4, VICTORIA-WES, 7070; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) CAREL JOHANNES FREYSEN (3411235039084); (5) (VICTORIA-WES, KIMBERLEY). (6) JF VAN WYK & KIE; KERKSTRAAT 65, POSBUS 64, VICTORIA-WES, 7070; E-pos: jfvanwyk@wam.co.za; Tel: 0536211211.

2328/2018—(2) **STEINMANNN**, **MARIA MAGDALENA** (4408260026084); LYNDALE WOONSTELLE NR. 205, LYNDHURSTWEG 1, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

1766/2018—(2) **NYL**, **WILLEM JOHANNES CORNELIUS** (5211185067087); 66 RESERVE ROAD, VERWOERDPARK, KIMBERLEY, 8301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) CAROLINE MAGDELENA ELIZABETH NYL (5403160023082); (5) (KIMBERLEY). (6) ABSA TRUST BEPERK, P.O. BOX 2413, BLOEMFONTEIN; 1ST NELSON MANDELA & DONALD MURRAY AVE, BRANDWAG, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; E-pos: alidal@absa.co.za; Tel: 051-4010643.

167/2018—(2) **Beukes**, **Lesley David** (5810015097089); Loopstraat 114, Pofadder, 8890; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Benita Louisa Beukes (5706220005083); (5) (Pofadder, Kimberley). (6) Van der Merwe-Miller Ingelyf; Buitekantstraat 10, Pofadder, 8890; E-pos: vdmm.mmiller@gmail.com; Tel: 054-9330462.

1125/2018—(2) Kruger, Johannes Nicolaas (3810035059087); Steenkampstraat 215, Pofadder, 8890; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Suezette Kruger (4505100065089); (5) (Pofadder, Kimberley). (6) Van der Merwe-Miller Ingelyf; Buitekantstraat 10, Pofadder, 8890; E-pos: vdmm.mmiller@gmail.com; Tel: 054-9330462.

310/2018—(2) **BOSHOFF**, **MARTHA MARGARETHA** (3308220004083); MIMOSAHOF TEHUIS, KURUMAN, NOORD-KAAP PROVINSIE; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) N.V.T N.V.T; (5) (KURUMAN, KIMBERLEY). (6) KBVS PROKUREURS; POSBUS 565, KURUMAN, 8460; E-pos: admin3@kbvs.co.za; Tel: (053)712-0570.

001330/2018—(2) **De Beer, Maria Catharina** (3407150070088); Kokerboomoord, Kakamas; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Kakamas, Kimberley). (6) Nel & Vennote; Posbus 1331, Upington, 8800; E-pos: hester@nelenvennote.co.za; Tel: 054-3378100.

2573/2015—(2) **CHWENYANE**, **OGANETSE WILLIAM** (4904025272088); HUIS NO: E432, TSINENG; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) OUSIMONGWE ELISA CHWENYANE (5102020223086); (5) (MOTHIBISTAD, KIMBERLEY). (6) DUVENHAGE & VAN DER MERWE; POSBUS 63, KURUMAN 8460; E-pos: mariana@dvdmprok.co.za; Tel: 053-0300094.

1955/2017—(2) **BLAAUW**, **WILLEM SCHALK** (8506255235085); 77A KOEDOE STREET, UPINGTON; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (UPINGTON, KIMBERLEY). (6) ENGELSMAN MAGABANE INC.; 80 DU TOITSPAN ROAD, KIMBERLEY; Email: mariandri@engelsman.co.za; Tel: 0538328134.

001285/2017—(2) **Groenewald**, **Coenraad Jacobus** (3808205076089); 1 Grey Street, De Beers, Kimberley; (3) First And Final; (4) Anna Maria Groenewald (5003190068089); (5) (Kimberley). (6) Standard Trust Limited Ref: MS; Private Bag X11, Suite no 22, Brandhof 9324; Email: Mankone.Silingile@Standardbank.co.za; Tel: 0514034846.

002699/2017—(2) **DE KOCK**, **FREDRIKA HENDRIKA JACOBA** (2210090009088); SERENITAS 181, GENL HERTZOGRYLAAN 51, DAN PIENAAR, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (BLOEMFONTEIN, KIMBERLEY). (6) JACQUES SMIT; 45 EDNA STRAAT, HILLCREST, KIMBERLEY, 8301; E-pos: jacques@premipoint.co.za; Tel: 053-8615806.

000386/2018—(2) **Jansen van Rensburg**, **Amanda** (6304250061082); King Arther 13, Camelot, Kimberley; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (-, Kimberley). (6) EE POHL; SYMINGTON & DE KOK, P.O. BOX 12012, BRANDHOF 9324; E-pos: epohl@symok.co.za; Tel: 051 505 6668.

204/2016—(2) **WEBER, JOHANNES RENÉ** (6509295102085); LUBBESTRAAT 17, WARRENTON, 8530; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) GERTRUIDA HESTER MARIA WEBER (6403220096085); (5) (WARRENTON, KIMBERLEY). (6) LE GRANGE LIEBENBERG DU PLESSIS ING.; HOEK VAN ANDALUSIA EN DE LA REY STRAAT, JAN KEMPDORP, 8550; E-pos: anja@ lldattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0534561441.

712/2012—(2) **April**, **Elizabeth Dorothy** (3909170253081); Pinestraat 5, Florianville, Kimberley, 8301; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Kimberley). (6) Hugo, Mathewson & Oosthuizen Ing.; Beanstraat 3A, Kimberley, 8301; E-pos: elaw@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0538313221.

## WESTERN CAPE / WES-KAAP

14551/2017—(2) Edlin, Aedh Frederick Charles (4802155106183); 21 Bruyns Road, Wynberg; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Mauritz Briers & Associates; P O Box 628, Cape Town, 8000; Email: mrbriers@iafrica.com; Tel: 0214699706.

009847/2018—(2) **Hendricks**, **Roewydah** (6312200167081); 1 June Street, Bishop Lavis; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) —; (5) (Goodwood, Kaapstad). (6) Heyns En Vennote Ingelyf; Vasco Boulevard 168; E-pos: carlynn@heyns.co.za; Tel: 0215907200. 5348/2018—(2) **Love**, **Nathan Jacobus** (4707165052081); 18 Seemeeu Street, Louwville, Vredenburg, 7380; (3) First and final; (4) Lenie Love (4903080109086); (5) (Vredenburg, Cape Town). (6) NBG Attorneys; 42 Saldanha Road, Vredenburg, 7380; Email: ashneen@nbgattorneys.co.za; Tel: 0227151671.

23556/2014—(2) **TREFZ**, **MARGARET** (3201180049083); KOGELPARK RETIREMENT VILLAGE NO 14 KLEINMOND 7195; (3) First and final; (4) CLARENCE LESLIE TREFZ (3410315076081); (5) (CALEDON, CAPE TOWN). (6) OVERBERG ADMINISTRATERS AND PLANNERS OF ESTATES; FONTEINHOUT AVENUE NO 38 KLEINMOND 7195; Email: sdtheron@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0282715944.

9227/2018—(2) **AHRENS**, **KLAUS JURGEN** (530790210); Kramerslot 2, Onrustrivier 7201; (3) First and Final; (4) HAZEL MAUD AHRENS (3803060502089); (5) 21 DAYS; (HERMANUS, CAPE TOWN). (6) Velile Tinto Cape Inc.; 55 John X Merriman Street Bellville 7530; Email: lisbe@vtb.co.za; Tel: 021-9493195.

6834/2017—(2) **Hearne, Francina Magdalena** (5101280007080); 2 Worcester Close, Richwood; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Goodwood, CAPE TOWN). (6) MAURICE PHILLIPS WISENBERG; P O BOX 39288, CAPRICORN SQUARE, 7948; Email: INFO@ELSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 0217887169.

15100/2017—(2) **BECK**, **SYLVIA DOROTHY** (2311190058080); 5 SCHILPADVLEI ROAD CONSTANTIA 7806; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) Personal Trust Ref: JMK; P O BOX 476, RONDEBOSCH 7701; Tel: 0216898975.

003511/2018—(2) **Starkey**, **Robert Sam** (4506045033083); 10 Waif Crescent, Plettenberg Bay, 6600; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Knysna, Cape Town). (6) Jordaan & Smith Attorneys; 8 High Street, Plettenberg Bay, 6600; Email: petro@jordaansmith.co.za; Tel: 0445332140.

005766/2017—(2) **Arendse**, **Paul** (5606205133084); 3 Alcyone Road , Claremont; (3) First and Final; (4) Sharon Gail Arendse (6102070105083); (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited- Fabiola Marques; Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited, P O BOX 86, Cape Town, 8000; Email: FabiolaM@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166283.

7244/2018—(2) **LE ROUX**, **DAWID JACOBUS** (6007275043080); 13 RESERVOIR STREET, FRANSCHHOEK, 7690; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (PAARL, CAPE TOWN). (6) Legatus Trust (Pty) Limited; 3rd Floor Imperial Terraces, Tyger Waterfront, P O Box 3883, Tyger Valley, 7536; Email: bianca.dutoit@legatus.co.za; Tel: 0219144925.

009147/2017—(2) **Ivey**, **Suzanne Marguerite** (3409300021086); Cottage R9 , Peers Village , Fish Hoek; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Simonstown, Cape Town). (6) Nedgroup Trust (Pty) Limited- Fabiola Marques; Nedgroup Trust (Pty )Limited , P O BOX 86 ,Cape Town, 8000; Email: FabiolaM@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166283.

002397/2017—(2) **Stumpfe**, **Michael George** (5210015071087); 3 Sidwell Gardens 4 Sidwell Street George; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town, George). (6) C Rutherford; P O Box 1867 Somerset West 7129; Email: clive@dominio.co.za; Tel: 021 8513001.

9227/2018—(2) **AHRENS**, **KLAUS JURGEN** (530790210); Kramerslot 2, Onrustrivier 7201; (3) First and Final; (4) HAZEL MAUD AHRENS (3803060502089); (5) 21 DAYS; (HERMANUS, CAPE TOWN). (6) Velile Tinto Cape Inc.; 55 John X Merriman Street Bellville 7530; Email: lisbe@vtb.co.za; Tel: 021-9493195.

015721/2017—(2) Waggie, Mogamat Salie (2603265086081); 27 Durant Road, Silvertown; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21; (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) De Klerk & Van Gend Attorneys; 2 Oakdale Road, Claremont; Email: fjano@dkvg.co.za; Tel: 0216833553.

1694/2015—(2) MAVASA, ENOCH (3501275079089); Amsterdam 27, Belhar; (3) n/a; (4) n/a n/a; (5) n/a; (Goodwood, CAPE TOWN). (6) HEYNS & PARTNERS; PO BOX 18, GOODWOOD, 7459; Email: elistea@heyns.co.za; Tel: 0215907200.

015721/2017—(2) **Waggie**, **Mogamat Salie** (2603265086081); 27 Durant Road, Silvertown; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21; (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) De Klerk & Van Gend Attorneys; 2 Oakdale Road, Claremont; Email: fjano@dkvg.co.za; Tel: 0216833553.

3937/1964—(2) Rabe, Pieter Johannes (-); Tweedelaan 107, Parow; (3) Gewysigde Eerste en Finale; (4) Rachel Jakoba Rabe; (5) (Goodwood, Kaapstad). (6) Riana Lemmer & Schoonees Ing; Posbus 9, Strand; E-pos: riana@rianalemmer.co.za; Tel: 021-8510111.

12259/2016—(2) **Mentoor**, **Brenda Christine** (6610050254085); 19 Eleventh Avenue Ravensmead 7493; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc; P O Box 3392 Tyger Valley 7536; Email: karen@ maraismuller.co.za; Tel: 0219433000.

25144/2014—(2) **Brener**, **Anthony** (6302015054087); 906 Liberty Grande, Townsend Street, Goodwood; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Goodwood, Cape Town). (6) Getz Hyams Surdut; 1031 Picbel Parkade, 58 Strand Street, Cape Town; Email: bzlaw@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0214190846.

19720/2016—(2) **EVERTS**, **RUKEYA** (4707090170081); 5 BONGO CRESCENT, SILVERTOWN, ATHLONE, CAPE TOWN; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) PARKER HOLT INC; 5 ERNEST ROAD, RYLANDS ESTATE; Email: parholt@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0216379002/3.

CA4193/2018—(2) Engelbrecht, Cornelia Francina Wilhelmina (2903200057084); 3 Drostdy Street Die Bos Strand; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Strand, Cape Town). (6) Rowan & Pullen; PO Box 85, Strand 7139; Email: rowanpullen@rpalaw. co.za; Tel: 0218547213.

008581/2017—(2) **WILLIAMS**, **JEANNETTE** (6103160218083); 8 Mountain Road Claremont; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (WYNBERG, Cape Town). (6) Personal Trust; P O BOX 476, RONDEBOSCH 7701; Tel: 0216898975.

16281/2017—(2) **FOURIE**, **CHRISTINA HELENA** (5903050092089); Moodiestraat 1, George, 6529; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (GEORGE, KAAPSTAD). (6) RAUBENHEIMERS INGELYF; POSBUS 21, GEORGE, 6530; E-pos: eliskas@raubenheimers.co.za; Tel: 044 8732043.

2370/2018—(2) **ODENDAAL**, **HEATHER LEONETTE** (3610160018084); Bergville Versorgingsoord, George, 6529; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (GEORGE, KAAPSTAD). (6) RAUBENHEIMERS INGELYF; POSBUS 21, GEORGE, 6530; E-pos: eliskas@raubenheimers.co.za; Tel: 044 8732043.

CA2862/2017—(2) **Negrine**, **Arlene Karen** (5912230131089); Cemor Court 8, 107 Alice Street, Goodwood, 7460; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Goodwood, Cape Town). (6) Abrahams & Gross Inc; P O Box 1661, Cape Town, 8000; Email: naailah@abgross.co.za; Tel: 0214221323.

005289/2018—(2) **Jacobs**, **Hendrina Elizabeth** (3408230002083); 9 Central Drive, Glenhaven, Cape Town; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) FNB Trust Services (Pty) Ltd; P O Box 27521, Greenacres, Port Elizabeth, 6057; Email: aneshka.gerber@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350826.

019244/2017—(2) **Kuschel**, **Irene** (2706190017087); B62 Punta del Mar, Milton Road, Sea Point, Cape; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town). (6) Herold Gie Attorneys; Wembley 3, 80 McKenzie Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: ddtraill@heroldgie.co.za; Tel: 0214644713.

015697/2017—(2) **PACK**, **ERNST GUNTHER** (311021 0004 8); 4 OTTO DU PLESSIS STREET, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (SOMERSET WEST, CAPE TOWN). (6) MORKEL & DE VILLIERS INC; THE FORUM, 13 DRAMA STREET, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; Email: henrietta@mdev.co.za; Tel: 021 8509700.

016479/2017—(2) **VON LEIPZIG**, **GISELA** (5901190006084); 12 THATCH STREET, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (SOMERSET WEST, CAPE TOWN). (6) MORKEL & DE VILLIERS INC; THE FORUM, 13 DRAMA STREET, SOMERSET WEST; Email: henrietta@mdev.co.za; Tel: 021 8509700.

013420/2017—(2) **DALLAS, CEDRIC MCKENZIE** (4610025057086); 16 FELDHAUSEN AVENUE, CLAREMONT; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) MORKEL & DE VILLIERS INC; THE FORUM, 13 DRAMA STREET, SOMERSET WEST; Email: henrietta@mdev.co.za; Tel: 021 8509700.

011160/2017—(2) **Conway**, **Joel** (6406215093082); 15 Rembrandt Crescent, Panorama, Cape Town; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) Andiswa Madolo; C/o FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 135, Cape Town, 8001.; Email: Andiswa.Madolo@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 0256.

002409/2018—(2) **Diedericks**, **Anna Maria** (4705180074080); Negende Laan 29, Denne-oord, George, 6529; (3) First and Final; (4) Daniel Johannes Rudolph Diedericks (4609175015084); (5) 21; (George, Wes-Kaap). (6) Alexander Heyns; Outeniqua Straat 29, Denne-oord, George, 6529; E-pos: alex.heyns@4sure.co.za; Tel: 0448733008.

006164/2018—(2) **MORTIMER**, **ROGER STRANGE** (3006065856183); 34 OAKLANDS VILLAGE, BLANCO, GEORGE, 6530; (3) First and final; (4) DAISY JANE CLARICE MORTIMER (3001050495188); (5) (GEORGE, CAPE TOWN). (6) Louma Jansen; 132 Mitchell Street, George, 6529; Email: louma.jansen@mazars.co.za; Tel: 0448745022.

018865/2017—(2) **BARNARD**, **ANNA-MARIE** (5204170066081); FARM KOUDOUW, WABOOMSKRAAL, GEORGE, 6530; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (GEORGE, CAPE TOWN). (6) Louma Jansen; 132 Mitchell Street, George, 6529; Email: louma.jansen@mazars.co.za; Tel: 0448745022.

014463/2017—(2) Allen, Edward Colston (3707225053088); 41 Central Drive, Camps Bay, Cape Town; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Christine Kennedy; C/o FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 135, Cape Town, 8001.; Email: Christine.Kennedy@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 8345.

011109/2017—(2) **Welgemoed**, **Barend Matthys** (3007275064089); 4 Fourie Street, Westcliff, Hermanus, Cape Town; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Hermanus, Cape Town). (6) Andiswa Madolo; C/o FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 135, Cape Town, 8001.; E-pos: Andiswa.Madolo@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 0256.

3284/2018—(2) **Kuus**, **Elsa Maria** (3402140008082); 6 Thibault Close Richwood Cape Town; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Goodwood, Cape Town). (6) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc; P O Box 3392 Tyger Valley 7536; Email: karen@maraismuller.co. za; Tel: 0219433000.

16907/2017—(2) **Snygans**, **Abraham Marthunis** (6601095136080); Aandblomstraat 13, Ravensmead; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) NVT NVT; (5) (Bellville, Kaapstad). (6) Fourie Basson & Veldtman; Tijgerpark 5, Tygervallei, Bellville; E-pos: Celeste @ fbv.co.za; Tel: 021 929 2600.

6435/2011—(2) **WHITEHEAD**, **CHERYL** (5904020131080); 2 PRIVATE ROAD, NEWLANDS RESERVE, NEWLANDS, WESTERN CAPE; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) SMITH TABATA BUCHANAN BOYES ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 23355, CLAREMONT, 7735; Email: shamilaw@stbb.co.za; Tel: 0216734844.

7779/2017—(2) **PAYNE**, **WILLEM DANIEL** (5009035015086); TRUTERSTRAAT 51 ROBERTSON 6705; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (ROBERTSON, WES-KAAP). (6) Muller Baard Du Toit; 6 Robertson Street, Robertson, 6705; E-pos: boedels@mbdlaw.co.za; Tel: 0236261190.

019436/2017—(2) **Kitching**, **Marius** (5907165004087); Villa Flamenco 2, Kokerboomstraat, Brackenfell, 7560; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Kuilsrivier, Kaapstad). (6) Susanne Rall-Willemse; Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600; E-pos: kristle@maraismuller.co.za; Tel: (021)887-1021.

002733/2018—(2) **RYAN**, **JOYCE LILIAN** (3001050010086); CLEU DE CAP, POLSMOOR ROAD, TOKAI; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) MICHAEL MATTHEWS & ASSOCIATES; SUITE D1 WESTLAKE SQUARE, 1 WESTLAKE DRIVE, TOKAI; Email: tamzyn@legalonline.co.za; Tel: 0217023070.

006164/2018—(2) MORTIMER, ROGER STRANGE (3006065856183); 34 OAKLANDS VILLAGE, BLANCO, GEORGE, 6530; (3) First and final; (4) DAISY JANE CLARICE MORTIMER (3001050495188); (5) (GEORGE, CAPE TOWN). (6) Louma Jansen; 132 Mitchell Street, George, 6529; Email: louma.jansen@mazars.co.za; Tel: 0448745022.

003180/2018—(2) **Nienaber**, **Gideon Francois Malherbe** (5804115045080); 30 Bloembosch Street, Bellville 7530; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) Chris Gerber Deceased Estates, Wills & Trusts; P O Box 4133, Durbanville 7551; Email: c.gerber1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 021 976 6186.

009105/2017—(2) **Theron**, **René Johan** (5810165085082); 20 Soeteweide Street, Durbanville 7550; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town). (6) Chris Gerber Deceased Estates, Wills & Trusts; P O Box 4133, Durbanville 7551; Email: c.gerber1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 021 976 6186.

003233/2018—(2) McNeil, James Alfred William (2911055040188); 6 Amsterdam Crescent, Brooklyn, Cape; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town). (6) Chris Gerber Deceased Estates, Wills & Trusts; P O Box 4133, Durbanville 7551; Email: c.gerber1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 021 976 6186.

012795/2017—(2) **Van Zyl, Cathrina Johanna** (5907030123088); Tishbestraat 17, Kraaifontein, 7570; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Kuilsrivier, Kaapstad). (6) Absa Trust Beperk; Posbus 1032, Sanlamhof, 7532; E-pos: mariusch@absa.co.za; Tel: 011-5018134

010376/2015—(2) **SIDINANA**, **SIDWELL SIDINANA** (3003035404087); 42 NY 70, GUGULETU, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4) AGNES NOMVUYO SIDINANA (SUBSEQUENTLY DECEASED) (3008210194080); (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) NONGOGO GUZANA INC; 18TH FLOOR, STANDARD BANK BUILDING, 1 THIBAULT SQUARE, LONG STREET CAPE TOWN; Email: bonds1@nongogoguzana.co.za; Tel: 0214195421.

13640/2018—(2) **Newman**, **Anne** (4303250031089); Laventelstraat 29, Uitsig, 7493; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Ralph Neville Newman (4106105062088); (5) (Goodwood, Kaapstad, Wes-Kaap). (6) Sanlam Trust Beperk; Posbus 1260, Sanlamhof, 7532; E-pos: blanche.adams@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0219476399.

15604/2017—(2) **FOURIE**, **DANIEL** (3607305011081); DE WETSTRAAT 170, GOODWOOD WES-KAAP PROVINSIE; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) GERTRUIDA SOPHIA FOURIE (4010250042087); (5) 21; (GOODWOOD, KAAPSTAD). (6) HANEKOM PROKUREUR; POSBUS 4530 TYGERVALLEI, 7536; E-pos: lood@hanekomatt.com; Tel: 0827842416.

009679/2018—(2) **Liebenberg**, **Rachel Elizabeth** (5405190092086); Hermanus; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Hermanus, Kaapstad). (6) Sanlam Trust; PO Box 1260, Sanlamhof, 7532; E-pos: bianca.williams@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 021-947-6638.

004712/2017—(2) **Hapgood**, **Michael Roy** (5508105085085); 16 Constancia, Ann Street, Cresta, Johannesburg; (3) First and Final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (Randburg, Cape Town). (6) Christine Kennedy; FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd., PO Box 135, Cape Town, 8000; Email: Christine.Kennedy@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 8345.

CA4733/2017—(2) **Hassiem**, **Gairoeniesa** (2907060058082); 94 Eleventh Avenue, Kensington, 7405; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Cape Town). (6) Abrahams & Gross Inc; P O Box 1661, Cape Town, 8000; Email: naailah@abgross.co.za; Tel: 0214221323.

011808/2018—(2) **RAS**, **IVY EVELYN** (4006180033089); FLAMBOYANT STREET 85, BEVERLY PARK, EERSTE RIVER, 7100; (3) First and Final; (4) JOHN RAS (4606305133084); (5) 21; (KUILSRIVER, KAAPSTAD/WES KAAP). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD,PO BOX1032, SANLAMHOF 7530.; ABSA REGIONAL OFFICE,ABSA WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, CAPE TOWN; Email: NANGAMSO.KAVE @ ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 011 501 8467.

011812/2018—(2) **FORD**, **GLEN BRIAN** (3507055043088); 18 SUNDEW ROAD, LOTUS RIVER, 7888; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (WYNBERG, KAAPSTAD/WES KAAP). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD,PO BOX1032, SANLAMHOF 7530.; ABSA REGIONAL OFFICE,ABSA WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, CAPE TOWN; Email: NANGAMSO.KAVE @ABSA.CO. ZA; Tel: 011 501 8467.

011823/2018—(2) **MAGGS**, **HARRY ROYDEN** (3510015010080); 134 RIBERSIDE PLAC, ALNWICK ROAD, DIEP RIVER, 7800; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21; (WYNBERG, KAAPSTAD/WES KAAP). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD,PO BOX1032, SANLAMHOF 7530.; ABSA REGIONAL OFFICE,ABSA WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, CAPE TOWN; Email: OSCAR. WALTERS@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 011 501 8467.

012802/2018—(2) **GABRIELS**, **ANGELINE** (3311060027081); 6 OHIO AVENUE, SURREY ESTATE, 7764; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (WYNBERG, KAAPSTAD/WES KAAP). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD,PO BOX1032, SANLAMHOF 7530.; ABSA REGIONAL OFFICE,ABSA WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, CAPE TOWN; Email: NANGAMSO.KAVE@ABSA. CO.ZA: Tel: 011 501 8467.

013627/2018—(2) **GONTSANA**, **MXOLISI** (4509125232088); 20 PROTEA ROAD, KHAYELITSHA, 7784; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (KHAYELITSHA, KAAPSTAD/WES KAAP). (6) ABSA TRUST LTD,PO BOX1032, SANLAMHOF 7530.; ABSA REGIONAL OFFICE,ABSA WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, CAPE TOWN; Email: NANGAMSO.KAVE@ABSA. CO.ZA; Tel: 011 501 8467.

018379/2017—(2) **WILLEMSE**, **PETRUS CORNELIUS** (5508195006082); 30 DA GAMA STRAAT DAL JOSAFAT PAARL 7646; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) EMMERENTHIA GERTRUIDA WILLEMSE (5805220017088); (5) (WELLINGTON, KAAPSTAD). (6) JAN HENDRIK AUGUSTINUS HANEKOM; POSBUS 333 WELLINGTON 7654; E-pos: han-fin@iafrica.com; Tel: 0824537408.

00861/2018—(2) **VENSKE**, **SARAH MARYNA** (3309010040089); 18 MONT PELLIER STRAAT, WELLINGTON, 7655; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (WELLINGTON, KAAPSTAD). (6) JAN HENDRIK AUGUSTINUS HANEKOM; POSBUS 333, WELLINGTON, 7654; E-pos: han-fin@iafrica.com; Tel: 0824537408.

015217/2016—(2) **Wilson**, **Elizabeth Maria** (3909070058085); 39 Nutmeg Street, Pineview North, Grabouw, 7160; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A (N/A); (5) (Grabouw, Cape Town). (6) Coenraad Johannes Bierman; Vorster & Steyn Attorneys, 16 Mitchell Street, Hermanus,7200.; Email: justin@vorsteyn.co.za; Tel: 0283130033.

12320/2017—(2) **KNOWLES**, **LAWRENCE KEVYN** (3109245015082); 23 HELDERZICHT ROAD, SOMERSET WEST; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (SOMERSET WEST, CAPE TOWN). (6) Morkel & De Villiers Inc.; The Forum, 13 Drama Street, Somerset West; Email: lyndi@mdev.co.za; Tel: 021 850 9700.

007397/2018—(2) **CRAFFORD**, **JACOB DANIEL ADRIAAN** (3711245009088); WOONSTEL 109, LEGATO AFTREE OORD, ALLEGRO STRAAT 20, DURBANVILLE; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (BELLVILLE, KAAPSTAD). (6) Basson & Louw Ingelyf; Hofstraat 29, Malmesbury, 7300; E-pos: Martie@BassonLouw.co.za; Tel: 022) 487 1919.

7390/2016—(2) **CLARK**, **JOAN MARY** (4701060006185); 24 CHURCHSTREET, TULBAGH, 6820; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (TULBAGH, CAPE TOWN). (6) H PRETORIUS ATTORNEYS; 40 CHURCHSTREET, TULBAGH, 6820; Email: HPRETPROK@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0713478321.

14048/2002—(2) **ISAACS**, **MOGAMAT SEDICK** (3809145091089); Velile Tinto Cape Inc., The Greenford Office Estate, Building XG01 & XG02, Punters Way, Kenilworth, 7708; (3) First and final; (4) FATIMA ISAACS (3701040088080); (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) Velile Tinto Cape Inc.; The Greenford Office Estate, Building XG01 & XG02, Punters Way, Kenilworth, 7708; Email: candice@vtb.co.za; Tel: 021-6576300.

9599/2018—(2) **DU PLESSIS**, **CHARL PETRUS** (3702205004086); 227 ONRUS MANOR, ONRUSRIVIER, HERMANUS; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) MARIA MARGARETHA DU PLESSIS (4102020036083); (5) (HERMANUS, KAAPSTAD). (6) GUTHRIE & THERON ATTORNEYS; 77 MAIN ROAD HERMANUS; E-pos: liana.smuts@gtlaw.co.za; Tel: 0283123626.

1310/2015—(2) **THOMSON**, **LIEZEL LETCHMEE** (7604270063086); Velile Tinto Cape Inc., The Greenford Office Estate, Building XG01 & XG02, Punters Way, Kenilworth, 7708; (3) First and final; (4) CLINTON THOMSON (7806025246086); (5) (MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN). (6) Velile Tinto Cape Inc.; The Greenford Office Estate, Building XG01 & XG02, Punters Way, Kenilworth, 7708; Email: candice@vtb.co.za; Tel: 021-6576300.

010641/2018—(2) **HOARE**, **JUDY ANNE SINCLAIR** (3305060069085); 155 WOODSIDE VILLAGE, NORTON WAY, RONDEBOSCH 7700; (3) First And Final; (4) —; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) Personal Trust Ref: JMK; P O BOX 476, RONDEBOSCH 7701; Tel: 0216898975.

6128/2018—(2) **STRAUSS**, **MARIA MARGARETHA CLASINA** (4002080031083); Huis Zenobia du Toit, Fouriestraat 13, Heidelberg, 6665; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Heidelberg, Kaapstad). (6) Boshoff Visser Ingelyf; Veldkornetstraat 29, Swellendam, 6740; E-pos: reghardt@bvfd.co.za; Tel: 0285141102.

19307/2016/C—(2) **MÖLLER**, **DANIEL JOHANNES** (7010135270082); 3 ROBIN CLOSE, MILNERTON, CAPE TOWN; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (N/A, CAPE TOWN). (6) Philip Kühn; 123 ALBRECHT STREET, DAN PIENAAR, BLOEMFONTEIN; Email: kpc@intekom.co.za; Tel: 051-436 7148.

6038/2011—(2) **EASTON**, **MARGARET KATE** (2508020036083); 6 WEBER CRESCENT PENLYN ESTATE LANSDOWNE WESTERN APE; (3) First and final; (4) PRE-DECEASED PRE-DECEASED; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) BA BAUMANN ATTORNEYS; TYGERBERG CENTER, SUITE 405 & 406 16 VOORTREKKER ROAD, BELLVILLE, WESTERN CAPE; Email: baumann.attorneys@gmail.com/ khabani23@gmail.com; Tel: 0219451781.

19580/2017—(2) **CUPIDO**, **SOPHIE JOHANNA** (2010290030086); 22 CALENDULA STREET SILVERTOWN; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) R MILLER ATTORNEYS; UNIT 2, 50 THORNTON ROAD, ATHLONE; Email: fatima@rmillerattorneys.co.za; Tel: 021 697 0057.

15547/2017—(2) **MATTHEWS**, **MOGAMAT** (4011265393085); 13 OVERTON ROAD, SILVERTOWN, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) DIE BURGER; CAPE TOWN; Email: NBASSON@MEDIA24. COM; Tel: 0877401087.

014198/2018—(2) **CHAMBERS**, **CYRIL** (3512305001084); 12 LANGENHOVEN STREET, SOUTHFIELS, 7800; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) BEATRICE CHAMBERS (3301290002087); (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) JOHAN ENGELBRECHT ATTORNEYS; PO BOX 740, STRAND, 7139; E-pos: jdejager@intekom.co.za; Tel: 0218543357.

011504/2017—(2) **MORGAN**, **MAUREEN OLIVE** (3907050111189); EVERGREEN LIFESTYLE VILLAGE, SUNSET BOULEVARD, MUIZENBERG, WESTERN CAPE; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (SIMON'S TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) SMITH TABATA BUCHANAN BOYES ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 23355, CLAREMONT, 7735; Email: shamilaw@stbb.co.za; Tel: 021 673-4844.

009037/2018—(2) **De Villiers**, **Jacobus Johannes** (2502135001082); The George and Annie Starck Homes, Frans Conradierylaan, Bellville, 7530; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4) Jacoba Maria Elizabeth De Villiers (2504060002085); (5) (Bellville, Kaapstad). (6) Monique van Rensburg; P O Box 1260, Sanlamhof, 7532; E-pos: monique.vanrensburg@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 021 947 2471.

002449/2017—(2) **VICKERMAN**, **PETER MATTHEW** (4201245013081); 4 VYGIES CRESCENT, YZERFONTEIN; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (MALMESBURY, CAPE TOWN). (6) KELLERMAN HENDRIKSE INCORPORATED; FIRST FLOOR, 98 DORP STREET, STELLENBOSCH; Email: assistantpa@khlaw.co.za; Tel: 0213008660.

970/2015—(2) **BURTON**, **YUSUF** (3612035079085); 84 LODEWYK ROAD, NEWFIELDS, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) DIE BURGER; CAPE TOWN; Email: NBASSON@MEDIA24.COM; Tel: 0877401087.

29696/2014—(2) **Liebenberg**, **Barend Fredrick** (3401075062080); 491 Bloemendal Farm, Spier, Lynedoch; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Stellenbosch, Cape Town). (6) Miemie Hendriksz & Ass; P O Box 1095, Rant en Dal, 1751; Email: miemieh@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0116606800.

000365/2017—(2) **Du Preez, Mona** (2206210054087); Libertas Retirement Centre, Wallace Street, Goodwood; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Goodwood, Cape Town). (6) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited: Gail Terhart; Nedbank Clocktower Building, V & A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8000; E-pos: GailT@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 021 021416620.

011009/2018—(2) **Stephen**, **Kenneth Walter David** (2312125052081); Starck Homes, Bellville; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Ltd; Nedbank ClockTower, V & A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8000; Email: traceyh@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 021-4166248.

12748/2011—(2) **Mendonca**, **Antonio Manuel Coutinho** (2807225055082); 12 Glendarrach Road, Rondebosch.; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited: Avril Paulse; Nedbank Clocktower Building, V & A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8000; Email: AvrilP@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0210214166018.

4688/2016—(2) **KARAMANSKI**, **VLADIMIR TODOROV** (5804125305185); 189 RICHMOND STREET, GOODWOOD, WESTERN CAPE; (3) Second and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) N/A - Married OCOP N/A; (5) 21 days; (GOODWOOD MAGISTRATE'S COURT, CAPE TOWN). (6) JMB GILLAN ATTORNEYS; GROUND FLOOR, LUTOMBURG BUILDING, 2 LEEUWEN STREET, CAPE TOWN 8001; Email: pjcv@iafrica.com; Tel: 0214265694.

015855/2015—(2) **Titus**, **Edward Charles** (4204195076082); 44 Churchill, Cornsort Road, Retreat; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN, WYNBERG). (6) Muller Terblanche Trustees CC; P O Box 323, Cape Town, 8000; Email: candice@liquidators.co.za; Tel: 0214242308.

003656/2018—(2) **STUURMAN**, **JOHN HERMANUS** (4808075079089); 26 PANORAMASINGEL, VREDENDAL NOORD, KAAPSTAD, 8160; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) MARIA STUURMAN (4706210058085); (5) (VREDENDAL, KAAPSTAD). (6) ETIENNE DE GRAAF GENIS; 2 7de LAAN, MELKBOSSTRAND, 7441; E-pos: Admin@Genisprok.co.za; Tel: 021 553 1238.

6814/2018—(2) **JOUBERT**, **GIDEON JOHANNES** (4703185075087); HEUWELSTRAAT 16, WITTEDRIFT, KNYSNA; (3) Eerste en Finale; (4)—; (5) (KNYSNA, WES-KAAP). (6) Rauch Gertenbach Inc Verw: JANEL KRUGER; Posbus 54, Mosselbaai 6500; E-pos: janel@rgprok.co.za; Tel: 0446912515.

006748/2017—(2) **Human**, **Cornelius Janse** (6901315006083); 129 Main Road, Kleinmond, 7195; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21; (Caledon, Cape Town). (6) Absa Trust Ltd; P Box 1032, Sanlamhof, 7530, Absa Trust Ltd, Absa Regional Office, Absa West, Bridge Way, Century City, 7441; Email: Jacqueline.Misroll@absa.co.za; Tel: (011)354-4811.

011405/2017—(2) Frankfort, Maureen Deborah (3912200057084); 51 Van den Bos Street, Paarl; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Paarl, Durban). (6) FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd; PO Box 27521, Greenacres, 6057.; Email: belinda.naude@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873350812.

001772/2018—(2) **KEULDER**, **ANNA** (3111110025089); 212 PINELANDS PLACE, PINELANDS; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (GOODWOOD, KAAPSTAD). (6) ETIENNE DE GRAAF GENIS; 2 7de LAAN, MELKBOSSTRAND, 7441; E-pos: Admin@genisprok.co.za; Tel: 021 553 1238.

6122/1999—(2) **DEYERS**, **KATRINA** (1510060106082); 16 OLYMPIC CRESCENT SILVERTOWN; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) R MILLER ATTORNEYS; UNIT 2 50 THORNTON ROAD ATHLONE; Email: FATIMA@ RMILLERATTORNEYS.CO.ZA; Tel: (021) 6970057.

007474/2017—(2) **Gericke**, **Lionel** (7001185148088); Almeriastraat 4, Paarl; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Paarl, Kaapstad). (6) Elmarene Erasmus; Posbus 3158, Paarl, 7620; E-pos: erasmus4@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0218725905.

10125/2018—(2) **SCHONBERGER**, **ALICE JOY** (3203240020088); 2 HIGH WYCOMBE, WYCOMBE AVENUE, CONSTANTIA, 7806; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) SLABBERT VENTER YANOUTSOS INC.; 65 CONSTANTIA ROAD, WYNBERG, 7800; Email: janine@svy.co.za; Tel: 021 762 5800.

012275/2018—(2) **BROWN**, **DUDLEY SPENCER** (4312215089082); 275 HERMANUS BEACH CLUB, CHURCH STREET EXT, HERMANUS, 7200; (3) First and final; (4) BRENDA ELAINE BROWN (4710020091088); (5) (HERMANUS, CAPE TOWN). (6) ETIENNE DE GRAAF GENIS; 2 7th AVENUE, MELKBOSSTRAND, 7441; Email: Admin@Genisprok.co.za; Tel: 021 553 1238.

001076/2017—(2) **CHOATE**, **ETHNA MOIRA** (2202230037087); 16 ROCKLANDS AVENUE, HIGHLANDS ESTATE; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) WARWICK TRUST AND ADMINISTRATION SERVICES; POSTNET SUITE 205, PRIVATE BAG X3, PLUMSTEAD, 7801; Email: AAISHAH.DANIELS@WARWICKWEALTH. COM; Tel: 0800 505050.

010881/2018—(2) **SWAIN**, **JULIA MARY** (6005180151089); 61 RAMARON AVENUE, KOMMETJIE, 7975; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21 days; (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Cedar Wealth Management (Pty) Ltd; The Business Centre, No 1 Bridgeway Road, Bridgeways Precinct, Century City, 7441; Email: warren@cedarwealth.co.za; Tel: 0861777750.

16733/2016—(2) **PETERS**, **JENNIFER LESLEY** (4504180055086); 24 THORNTON PLACE, MANATOKA ROAD, THORNTON, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (GOODWOOD MAGISTRATES' COURT, CAPE TOWN). (6) SPENCER-PITMAN INC.; TANNERY PARK, 21 BELMONT ROAD, RONDEBOSCH; Email: ADAM.PITMAN@ SPENCERPITMAN.CO.ZA; Tel: 0216853355.

4919/2018—(2) **Lever**, **Rosemary Brenda** (3211010076081); 8 Field Close, Pinelands; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Michelle Dommisse; 17 Old Stanhope Road, Claremont, 7708; Email: michelle@mdattorneys. co.za; Tel: 021-6715454.

10161/2016—(2) **Balie**, **Johanna Elizabeth** (3707260205080); Edenpark Frailcare 6 Letru Street Kuils River; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Kuils River, Cape Town). (6) Marais Muller Hendricks; 58 Van Riebeeck Road Kuils River; Email: mari@ maraismuller.co.za; Tel: 0219005300.

6309/2018—(2) KNOPP, JOAN PATRICIA (2907160039081); 11 FINSBURY COURT, 289 BEACH ROAD, SEA POINT, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A; (5) 21 DAYS; (N/A, CAPE TOWN). (6) BERNADT VUKIC POTASH & GETZ ATTORNEYS; 11TH FLOOR, 1 THIBAULT SQUARE, CAPE TOWN, 8000; Email: ehacking@bvpq.co.za; Tel: 021-4053800.

6644/2018—(2) **PIENAAR**, **SAMUEL MOSES** (4809295164081); 22 BELLINGHAM CRESCENT, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and Final; (4) ALETTA ANN PIENAAR (5909210039084); (5) (Mitchell's Plain, Cape Town). (6) Bernadt Vukic Potash & Getz Attorneys; 11th Floor, 1 Thibault Square, Cape Town, 8000 / P.O. Box 252, Cape Town, 8001; Email: ehacking@bvpg.co.za; Tel: 021-4053800.

008696/2015—(2) **Wale, Stephanie Brink** (2308140016085); 23 Upper Primrose Avenue Bishopscourt Cape Town; (3) Second And Final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, Cape Town). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED Ref: A Paulse; PO Box 86, CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: cindybar@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166476.

013376/2017—(2) **LIEBL**, **WALTER VIKTOR** (4409185005088); Scoteria 107, Chicage Road, Cape Town; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (STRAND, CAPE TOWN). (6) CHRISTINE KENNEDY; C/o FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 135, Cape Town; Email: Christine.Kennedy@fnb.co.za; Tel: 0873356469.

19919 / 2017—(2) **HENDRICKS**, **GAMAT NOOR** (3310135097087); 8 MINERVAL ROAD WOODLANDS MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (MITCHELLS PLAIN, Cape Town). (6) Gaironesa Davids Attorneys; Cnr of No 1 Alamien and Garfield Roads Claremont 7700; Email: gaironesadavids@absamail.co.za; Tel: 021 683 74 37.

004506/2017—(2) **Hubbard**, **Royce Edward** (622255472); Meadowvale House, La Rigondaine, Grouville, Jersey, JE3HP; (3) First and Final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Christine Kennedy; FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd., PO Box 135, Cape Town, 8000; Email: Christine.kennedy@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 8345.

010974/2018—(2) **Bester**, **Johanna Catharina Jacoba** (2205100044083); E1 Flamingo Park, Suffren Straat, Langebaan; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Vredenburg, Kaapstad). (6) African Mutual Trust Company (Edms) Bpk; Van der Lingen Straat 25, Posbus 3339, Paarl; E-pos: carien@amtc.co.za; Tel: (021)860-1500.

009297/2017—(2) **SCHEEPERS**, **DIANA** (5909090055085); 5 TUIN STREET, DE DOORNS; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (WORCESTER, CAPE TOWN). (6) WARWICK TRUST AND ADMINISTRATION SERVICES; POSTNET SUITE 205, PRIVATE BAG X3, PLUMSTEAD, 7801; Email: AAISHAH.DANIELS@WARWICKWEALTH.COM; Tel: 0800 505050.

4547/2017—(2) **HATTAS**, **ALLIE** (4212145116080); 25 JARVIS WAY OTTERY; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) PARKERS INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS AT LAW; 120 COLLEGE ROAD, RYLANDS ESTATE, ATHLONE; Email: waheed@parkersinc.co.za; conveyancing@parkersinc.co.za; Tel: 0216990135.

019070/2017—(2) **Barnes**, **Clyde Owen** (4104185064082); Wayside Village, 21 North Way, Rondebosch, 7720; (3) First and final; (4) Maureen Elizabeth Courtney (4009270075085); (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) RAUCH LAW; UNIT 8, 10 PEPPER STREET, CAPE TOWN 8001; Email: reception@rauchlaw.co.za; Tel: 0218111363.

11472/2017—(2) **BRUMMER**, **THOMAS MARNEWECKE** (2906105021089); FLAT AA, CONSTANTIA PLACE, SOUTHERN CROSS DRIVE, CONSTANTIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) SLABBERT VENTER YANOUTSOS INC.; 65 CONSTANTIA ROAD, WYNBERG, 7800; Email: janine@svy.co.za; Tel: 021 762 5800.

7767/2018—(2) **Hofmeester**, **Wilfred Peter** (6401265028088); 93 Neethlinghof Street Jakarandas Kuilsriver; (3) First and Final; (4) Christinah Hofmeester (6001040060081); (5) (KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN). (6) CAPITAL LEGACY; Unit 709, 7th floor The Cliffs, Niagara Way, Tygerfalls, Bellville; Email: odette@capitallegacy.co.za; Tel: 0873522950.

13253/2013—(2) **HARRIS**, **ACHMAT** (3504215071083); 17 YORK ROAD, STREET, WOODSTOCK; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) PARKERS INCORPORATED ATTORNEYS AT LAW; 120 COLLEGE ROAD RYLANDS ESTATE, ATHLONE; Email: waheed@parkersinc.co.za; conveyancing@parkersinc.co.za; Tel: 0216990135.

6745/2016—(2) **ARENDSE**, **MOGAMAT** (4803265047087); 14 RUSTENBERG STREET, WESTRIDGE, MITCHELL'S PLAIN, 7785; (3) First and final; (4) RABIA ARENDES (4906230632089); (5) (MITCHELL'S PLAIN, CAPE TOWN). (6) M S NACERODIEN ATTORNEY; 6 OSBORNE ROAD, CLAREMONT, 7708; Email: msnacerodien@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0216711086.

8392/2018—(2) **HINE**, **NOELENE LYNETTE** (7012030048084); 32 WATUSSI DRIVE, BAYVIEW, MITCHELLS PLAIN; (3) First and Final; (4) ANTHONY JAMES HINE (7110235252087); (5) (MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN). (6) SALIE AND SALIE ATTORNEYS; 169 TARONGA ROAD, CRAWFORD; Email: shihaam@salielaw.co.za; Tel: 0216972093.

002776/2018—(2) **Schmidt**, **Catharine** (3207130006081); 17 Rosendal 36 Hedron st Durbanville 7550; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5)— (6) FC Financial Services; Unit 51, 90 Kingbolt Crescent, Wapadrand Office Park, Pretoria; Email: karen@fcfin. co.za; Tel: 0829266355.

2668/2018—(2) **PANDIT**, **GOOLAM HOOSAIN** (6002165107087); 101 TYGERBERG STREET, RICHMOND ESTATE, GOODWOOD, 7460; (3) First and final; (4) NAZLI PANDIT (6311110205080); (5) (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) M S NACERODIEN ATTORNEY; UNIT 1, FIRST FLOOR, KROMBOOM GARDENS, CNR KROMBOOM & SUNNYSIDE ROADS, CRAWFORD, 7780; Email: msnacerodien@telkomsa.net; Tel: 0216972295.

7059/2018—(2) **Jordaan**, **Anna Susanna** (2607130021082); Huis Uitvlucht, Piet Retiefstraat, Montagu, 6720; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Montagu, Kaapstad). (6) Pieter Botha Steenkamp; P/a Peritus Trust, Posbus 593, Montagu, 6720; E-pos: peritustrust@taxconsult.co.za; Tel: 0236143100.

9160/2018—(2) **Sinkfontein**, **Dorothea** (5504010039085); 11 New Straat Mosselbaai; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) Willem Sinkfontein (5201255052085); (5) (Mosselbaai, Kaapstad). (6) Mostert & Vennote; 9de Laan 192 Kraaifontein; E-pos: mostert. vennote@gmail.com; Tel: 0219883702.

12748/2011—(2) **Mendonca**, **Antonio Manuel Coutinho** (2807225055082); 12 Glendarrach Road, Rondebosch.; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Old Mutual Trust (Pty) Limited: Avril Paulse; Nedbank Clocktower Building, V & A Waterfront, Cape Town, 8000; Email: AvrilP@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0210214166018.

6881/2018—(2) **VENTER**, **CLASSINA JOHANNA** (3403110001081); SERENITAS AFTREE-OORD, ALTENAWEG, STRAND 7140; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (STRAND, KAAPSTAD). (6) CHRISTIAAN HEYSTEK; HUMANSTRAAT 30, CALEDON 7230; E-pos: cyb00604@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0282121870.

031717/2014—(2) **Kilian, Magdalena Elizabeth** (5503210715080); 9 Swinford Street, Connaught Estate, Elsies River; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Goodwood, Cape Town). (6) Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc.; 301 Durban Road, Tyger Valley, 7536; Email: info@roopapotgieter.co.za; Tel: 0219190490.

013846/2017—(2) **REYNECKE**, **ANNIE JACOBA AGNES** (2810230048084); 69 NELSON STREET, VASCO ESTATE; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) Bill Tolken Hendrikse Inc. Ref: LK/LL/TR01072; Bill Tolken Hendrikse Inc., 1 Sarel Cilliers Stree; Email: leandra@billtolken.co.za; Tel: 0219443000.

3492/2018—(2) **TER HAAR**, **ANNIE** (2711210060182); AAN DE DROSTDY, 6 DROSTDY STREET, SWELLENDAM, 6740; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (SWELLENDAM, CAPE TOWN). (6) POWELL KELLY VELDMAN ATTORNEYS; 13 BAKER STREET SWELLENDAM; Email: pkvaccounts@twentyfour.co.za; Tel: 0285141184.

7644/2018—(2) **Hales, Noel Trevor** (5712175048086); Alcor Place 402, Voortrekkerweg, Parow, 7500; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Bellville, Kaapstad). (6) Susanne Rall-Willemse; Oewerpark 21, Die Boord, Stellenbosch, 7600; E-pos: kristle@maraismuller.co.za; Tel: (021)887-1021.

17703/2013—(2) **Babst**, **Hans Van Niekerk** (3412075020085); Jan Van Riebeeckstraat 168, Oudtshoorn, 6625; (3) First and Final; (4) Carine Beatrix Babst (3312170012088); (5) (Oudtshoorn, Kaapstad). (6) Outeniqua Eksekuteurs Dienste; Posbus 4680, George-Oos, 6539; E-pos: bs@oeservices.co.za; Tel: (044) 8713777.

26222/2014—(2) **Roode**, **Hendrik** (3903065067086); 57 Van Riebeeck Street, Beaufort West; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Beaufort West, Cape Town). (6) Roopa Potgieter Cape Town Inc.; 301 Durban Road, Tyger Valley, 7536; Email: info@roopapotgieter.co.za; Tel: 0219190490.

CA0068672018—(2) **FOURIE**, **JACOBUS ANDRIES** (4502225035089); CULEMBORGSINGEL 39 STELLENBERG 7550; (3) First and Final; (4) MARIA FOURIE (4512080081086); (5) 21 days; (BELLVILLE, KAAPSTAD). (6) Minitzers Prokureurs; 3de Vloer, Lady Greystraat 45, Paarl 7646; E-pos: sophia@minitzers.co.za; Tel: (021)871-1224.

3514/2018—(2) **DONNELLY**, **STEVEN RICHARD** (4502045153088); 31 VYFER STREET DE KELDERS GANSBAAI 7220; (3) First and Final; (4) AMANDA FELICITY DONNELLY (5010260185081); (5) 21 DAYS; (HERMANUS MAGISTRATE COURT, CAPE TOWN). (6) AMANDA FELICITY DONNELLY; 31 VYFER STREET DE KELDERS GANSBAAI 7220; Email: amanda.d@absamail.co.za; Tel: 0828252838.

015445/2017—(2) **DE WET**, **HENDRINA MAGTELENA** (4803210531086); 9 BUREN CLOSE, CONNAUGHT ESTATE, ELSIESRIVIER; (3) First And Final; (4)—; (5) (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) Bill Tolken Hendrikse Inc. Ref: LK/LL; Bill Tolken Hendrikse Inc., 1 Sarel Cilliers Stree; Email: leandra@billtolken.co.za; Tel: 0219443000.

003866/2017—(2)**BOONZAAIER, MARIAMAGDALENA**(7910170014081); EMARHOF208, MARKSTRAAT, PAARL, 7646; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) 21 DAE; (MALMESBURY, KAAPSTAD). (6) PETRUS JOHANNES VISSER BOONZAAIER; RABIESTRAAT 1, MALMESBURY, 7300; E-pos: pierreboonz@gmail.com; Tel: 0833038404.

001745/2018—(2) PAGE, GRAHAM GEORGE (4106045013084); 12 THE ORCHARDS, UNIVERSITY DRIVE, PINELANDS; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21; (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86, CAPE TOWN, 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

9587/2018—(2) **MEYER**, **DELICIA ADA** (3010220075085); 7 LINDT STREET, SWELLENDAM, 6740; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (SWELLENDAM, CAPE TOWN). (6) POWELL KELLY VELDMAN ATTORNEYS; 13 BAKER STREET, SWELLENDAM,6740; Email: pkvaccounts@twentyfour.co.za; Tel: 0285141184.

002942/2017—(2) **VAN RHYN**, **WILLEM JACOBUS** (5806055066083); 21 PIETER WIUM STREET, PAARL; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21; (PAARL, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

020633/2016—(2) **Kolbee**, **Nisreen** (7402170147087); 200 8th Avenue, Grassy Park; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Standard Trust Ltd; P O Box 5562, Cape Town, 8000; Email: vannessa.nicholas@standardbank. co.za; Tel: 021 4012611.

001996/2017—(2) **MUNZ**, **DONALD STEPHEN** (4506185009083); 2 LEDORE ROAD, PLUMSTEAD; (3) First and Final; (4) SHIRLEY PATRICIA MUNZ (4812020101006); (5) 21; (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

4144/2018—(2) **PANGARKER**, **EBRAHIM** (4302155100080); 59 , 24th AVENUE , ELSIES RIVER , CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4) JANE EDITH PANGARKER (4711170105082); (5) (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) C.B.FORTUIN & ASSOCIATES; 29 HALT ROAD , ELSIES RIVER , CAPE TOWN , 7490; Email: cbfortuin@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0215925395.

011061/2017—(2) **JAMELA**, **OLGA GLADYS** (3503060390085); NO 13 NY 78, GUGULETHU TOWNSHIP, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) BONGANI DYANI ATTORNEYS; P.O. BOX 6154, TYGERVALLEY, 7536; Email: bdbdyani808@gmail.com; Tel: 0747237884.

031390/2014—(2) **RHODA**, **GWENDOLINE ROSE** (4206070038087); 31 CAPE VERDA DRIVE, BLOUBERGSTRAND; (3) First and Final; (4) RODNEY TYRONE RHODA; (5) 21; (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) NEDGROUP TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

005883/2018—(2) **UPFOLD**, **CLARKE DANIEL CORNELIUS** (4911115049086); 13 KARPAS STREET, PAROW; (3) First and Final; (4) SANDRA MAY UPFOLD (4709060113083); (5) 21; (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

009538/2017—(2) **AUGUSTYN**, **JACOMINA HENDRINA JACOBA** (2804240029085); 2 VILLA MARIE, CORAL ROAD, BLOUBERGSTRAND; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (CAPE TOWN). (6) DEON OLIVER P/A VILLAGE TRUSTEES; PO BOX 869, KUILS RIVER, 7579; Email: pa@trustees.co.za; Tel: (021)903-3186.

7718/2018—(2) **Vosloo**, **Elise** (4803260022085); Adderleystraat 5, Stanford, Wes-Kaap; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Hermanus, Kaapstad). (6) APS Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd, Me P J Kotze; Posbus 100868, Moreleta Plaza, 0167; E-pos: aps2@apsfs.co.za; Tel: 012-997-2268.

3352/2017—(2) **BAADJIES**, **ELIZABETH JOHANNA MARIA** (4301120099088); 9 BOKBAAI STREET, PIKETBERG, 7320; (3) First and final; (4) WILLEM BAADJIES (4312125049085); (5) (PIKETBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) DE VILLIERS VAN ZYL INC; 76 VOORTREKKER ROAD, PORTERVILLE, 6810; Email: devilliersvanzyl@dvzlaw.co.za; Tel: 0229312596.

003107/018—(2) **Smith**, **Melvin Bernard** (4801075034188); 7 Welmoed Schonenberg Estate Somerset West Western Cape; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Somerset West, Cape Town). (6) RL Panicco and Associates; PO Box 79230 Senderwood 2145; Email: rlpanicco@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0114531531.

019302/2017—(2) **CONSTANDSE**, **ROBERT WILLEM JACOB** (4201195061189); 1 UPPER BELAIRE ROAD, HELDERVUE, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (STRAND, CAPE TOWN). (6) FRANCOIS ALBERTUS ROSSOUW; POSTNET SUITE 270, PRIVATE BAG X15, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; Email: jdejager@intekom.co.za; Tel: 0218543357.

017727/2017—(2) **BRIN**, **MARIE LOUISE** (3304210014083); 85 DORP STREET, KRAAIFONTEIN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (KUILS RIVER, CAPE TOWN). (6) DEON OLIVER P/A VILLAGE TRUSTEES; PO BOX 869, KUILS RIVER, 7579; Email: pa@trustees.co.za; Tel: (021)903-3186.

019439/2017—(2) **GROENEWALD**, **WILLIE PETRA** (4010085079080); 44 PIET RETIEF STREET, PAROW VALLEY, 7500; (3) First and final; (4) GLORIA JEAN GROENEWALD (4604060084089); (5) (PAROW, CAPE TOWN). (6) JOHAN ENGELBRECHT ATTORNEYS; PO BOX 740, STRAND, 7139; Email: jdejager@intekom.co.za; Tel: 0218543357.

004195/2018—(2) **Groenewald**, **Jan Johannes** (4605155032081); 3 Harmony Avenue Hermanus; (3) First and Final; (4) Sandra Abigaiel Groenewald (5101110063089); (5) (Hermanus, Cape Town). (6) C Rutherford; P O Box 1867 Somerset West 7129; Email: clive@dominio.co.za; Tel: 021 8513001.

012247/2015—(2) **Parkhill, Thomas Edward** (4211245114086); Unit 5, Callaway, 26 Coral Road, Milnerton, Cape Town; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) n/a n/a; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Christine Kennedy; FNB Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd., PO Box 135, Cape Town, 8000; Email: Christine.kennedy@fnb.co.za; Tel: 087 736 8345.

001645/2010—(2) **McConville**, **Thomas Michael** (3708295031186); 54 Ascot Road, Milnerton, Cape Town; (3) Amended First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Edward Nathan Sonnenbergs; 1 North Wharf Square, Loop street, Foreshore, Cape Town, 8001; Email: sswart@ensafrica.com; Tel: 021 410 2500.

3130/2014—(2) **PRINCE**, **DORIS ELIZABETH** (2511100028087); 9 Kittyhawk Street , Kensington , Cape Town; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Butler Blanckenberg Nielsen Safodien INC; Tannery Park , 21 Belmont Road , Rondebosch , Cape Town; Tel: (021)6899762.

014833/2017—(2) **CROZA**, **DE MAZHU BERNARD** (6407015048086); 7 MONTEREY CLOSE, ARAUNA, BRACKENFELL; (3) First and final; (4) BENITA CROZA (6512100096088); (5) (KUILS RIVER, CAPE TOWN). (6) ETIENNE DE GRAAF GENIS; 2 7th AVENUE, MELKBOSSTRAND, 7441; Email: Admin@Genisprok.co.za; Tel: 021 553 1238.

011242/2018—(2) **STRYDOM**, **JOAN EILEEN** (4610130036082); LYTTELTON FRAIL CARE UNIT, YORK STREET, GEORGE, 6529; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (GEORGE, CAPE TOWN). (6) GEORGE HERALD; P O BOX 86, GEORGE, 6560; Email: INFORMATION@GROUPEDITORS.CO.ZA; Tel: 0448742424.

013650/2016—(2) **Faure**, **Leonard James** (2412065061082); 78 Huis Luckhof, 42 Alma Road, Rosebank; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Pincus Matz Attorneys; Pincus Matz House, Brodie Road, Wynberg 7800; Email: estates1@pincus.co.za; Tel: 0217978191.

011963/2017—(2) **Hirschfield**, **Estelle** (3806280017085); A6 Jessica Court Hall Road Sea Point; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town). (6) Standard Trust Ltd; P O Box 5562 Cape Town 8000; Email: vannessa.nicholas@standardbank. co.za; Tel: 021 4012611.

31443/2014—(2) **VAN NIEKERK**, **ELIZABETH MARTHA** (3501150011082); 63 Kleynhans Street, Louis Trichardt, 0920; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (Louis Trichardt, Pretoria). (6) Coenraad Johannes Bierman; Vorster & Steyn Attorneys, 16 Mitchell Street, Hermanus,7200.; Email: justin@vorsteyn.co.za; Tel: 0283130033.

013656/2017—(2) VAN EEDEN, DINAH ELIZABETH GILIOMEE (2410100007086); SUIDEROORD TEHUIS, SMITHSTRAAT, BREDASDORP, 7280; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (BREDASDORP, KAAPSTAD). (6) AJ DE WET; POSBUS 764, BREDASDORP, 7280; E-pos: info@villetdewet.co.za; Tel: 0284242950.

001121/2016—(2) **Van Dyk**, **Victor Kenand** (5508305101088); 79 Station Road ,Observatory,7925; (3) Gewysigde Eerste en Finale; (4)—; (5) (Kaapstad, Wes-Kaap). (6) Sanlam Trust Ref: HT/BP; PO Box 1260, Sanlamhof 7532; E-pos: Beualah.Pokwas@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0219476399.

30/2016—(2) **EKSTRAAL**, **LOUISA** (3110230082087) (N/A); 9 BEETHOVEN STREET, HARMONEY PARK, PACALTSDORP, GEORGE; (3) First and Final; (4) DAVID EKSTRAAL (2912305078085); (5) 21 days; (George, Cape Town). (6) Goussard Attorneys; 33 Victoria Street, George, 6529; E-pos: arenda@goussard.co.za; Tel: 044-8747778.

002726/2018—(2) **Ferreira**, **Conceicao** (2711130044084); 3 Bethal Road, Hout Bay; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Finway Fiduciary Services (Pty) Ltd; 2 Buxton Avenue, Oranjezicht, Cape Town; Email: derick@finway.co.za; Tel: 0214242091.

013598/2018—(2) **Botha**, **Karel Hendrik** (4912295114088); 4 Eastbourne Street Somerset Place Muizenberg 7945; (3) First and Final; (4) Sophie Botha (5011300105089); (5) (Simons Town, Cape Town). (6) Servo Fiduciary Services Pty Ltd; Postnet Suite 76 Private Bag X 19 Durbanville 7551; Email: brenton@servofs.co.za; Tel: 0214925094.

000227/2018—(2) **Botha**, **Christo** (6105205054084); 5 A Fountain Street, Denne-oord, George, 6529; (3) First and Final; (4) Joshefine Botha (6510200019083); (5) 21; (George, Kaapstad). (6) Alexander Heyns; Outeniqua Straat 29, Denne-oord, George, 6529; E-pos: alex.heyns@4sure.co.za; Tel: 0448733009.

005957/2017—(2) **Arendse**, **Doreen Joyce** (3708090052080); The Kensington Home for the Aged, corner of Avro and 12th Avenues, Kensington; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Pincus Matz Attorneys; Pincus Matz House, Brodie Road, Wynberg 7800; Email: estates1@pincus.co.za; Tel: 0217978191.

014254/2017—(2) **AARON**, **FRANCES MARY** (4708150103087); 18 PLANE CRESCENT, PEERS HILL, FISH HOEK; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) 21; (SIMONSTOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

002764/2018—(2) **MUNN**, **MICHAEL** (6206015111088); 3 Saxon Close, West Beach, Bloubergstrand; (3) First and Final; (4) DESIREE BERNADETTE MUNN (6411140123087); (5) 21; (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) OLD MUTUAL TRUST (PTY) LIMITED; PO BOX 86 CAPE TOWN 8000; Email: ravendrin@nedbank.co.za; Tel: 0214166280.

011022/2018—(2) Foentjies, Denise Lynette (5010180136081); 20 Paddock Crescent, Westridge, Mitchells Plain, 7785; (3) First and final; (4) Rodney Willie Foentjies (5302055780089); (5) (Mitchells Plain, Cape Town). (6) Robert Charles Attorneys & Conveyancers; Third Floor, 33 Church Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: ines@rcharles.co.za; Tel: 0214264460.

6848/2017—(2) **Strauss**, **Sannetta Hendrietta** (2606030026084); Buitelaan 1, Vredendal, 8160; (3) Eerste en finale; (4)—; (5) (Vredendal, Kaapstad). (6) CJ Engelbrecht; 17 Waterkantstraat, Posbus 419, Vredendal; E-pos: deeds1@eprok. co.za; Tel: 0272133024.

4100/2018—(2) **Gamanye**, **Rawusi Peter** (4002035388083); N147 Gawe Road Nyanga; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) Lillian Nomatokazi Gamanye (4710020626081); (5) 30 days; (Cape Town, Cape Town). (6) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc; 58 Van Riebeeck Road Po Box 36 Kuils River; Email: mari@maraismuller.co.za; Tel: 0219005300.

013547/2016—(2) **GANGRAKAR**, **ABDULLHA ESHACK** (4310285118088); 20-26 1ST AVENUE, ATHLONE, 7764; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) —; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) Legacy Fiduciary Services and Estate Planners (SA) Ref: CG /SK; P.O.Box 36218, GLOSDERRY 7702; Email: cmurphy@legacyfs.co.za; Tel: 0216711438.

017746/2017—(2) **LAMPRECHT**, **JOZEF** (48052100313); ROOIKRAAL FARM, OMAHEKE, NAMIBIA; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN MAGISTRATES COURT, CAPE TOWN). (6) BUTLER BLANCKENBERG NIELSEN SAFODIEN INC; TANNERY PARK, 21 BELMONT ROAD, RONDEBOSCH, CAPE TOWN, 7700; Tel: (021) 6899762.

005439/2018—(2) **ALLARD**, **PETER** (5901295219087); 44 TRAFALGAR STREET, MALIBU VILLAGE, 7100; (3) First and final; (4) BRENDA ALLARD (6705220367088); (5) (KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN). (6) SURIANNA THOMPSON; ABSA TRUST LTD, GROUND FLOOR, BRIDGE PARK WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7440; Email: SURIANNA. THOMPSON@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 0113544675.

008768/2017—(2) **Williams**, **Enid Edna Agnes** (4610040039085); 78 Beethoven Road, Retreat, 7945; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Basson and Petersen Attorneys Incorporated; 5 Floor, 36 Long Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: bpinc.law@gmail.com; Tel: 081 289 2463.

018137/2017—(2) **Feke**, **Nomfusi Letticia** (7009180810081); 8 Maketesi Street, Driftsands, 7100; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Kuils River, Cape Town). (6) Basson and Petersen Attorneys Incorporated; 5 Floor, 36 Long Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: bpinc.law@gmail.com; Tel: 081 289 2463.

4432/2011—(2) **Carlse**, **Jean Elizabeth** (4003160425088); 28 Colwyn Road, Silvertown, 7764; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Basson and Petersen Attorneys Incorporated; 5 Floor, 36 Long Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: bpinc.law@gmail.com; Tel: 081 289 2463.

004466/2016—(2) **Darius**, **Mavis** (2811130189085); 20 Woodbury Road, Kenwyn, 7780; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Basson and Petersen Attorneys Incorporated; 5 Floor, 36 Long Street, Cape Town, 8001; Email: bpinc.law@gmail.com; Tel: 081 289 2463.

4614/2018—(2) Vermeulen, Maria Adriana (3105090056080); Ceres Tuiste, Ceres, 6835; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) —; (5) (Ceres, Kaapstad). (6) Joubert Van Vuuren Ingelyf; Posbus 79, Ceres, 6835; E-pos: altus@jvanvuuren.co.za; Tel: 0233123152. 004108/2017—(2) JACOBS, DAVID (6202265180089); 152 SEVENTH AVENUE, KENSINGTON 7405; (3) First and final; (4) CHARMAINE BLANCHE JACOBS (6511120197082); (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) K.B GANGEN &CO; 2ND FLOOR, CHURCH SQUARE HOUSE, 5 SPIN STREET, CAPE TOWN 8001; Email: KBGANGENLAW@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0214619702.

013103/2017—(2) **FORTUIN**, **JEAN ENORA** (4408300092088); 6 PRESIDENT BRAND STREET, RUYTERWACHT 7460; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN). (6) K.B GANGEN &CO; 2ND FLOOR, CHURCH SQUARE HOUSE, 5 SPIN STREET, CAPE TOWN 8001; Email: KBGANGENLAW@GMAIL.COM; Tel: 0214619702.

9356/2017—(2) **Horton**, **Diana Ruth** (4206080053084); 55A Peak Road, Fish Hoek 7975; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Simon's Town, Cape Town). (6) Mildred Curr Attorney; PO Box 121, Somerset Mall 7137; Email: mildred@mildredcurr.com; Tel: 021-7611478.

8750/2018—(2) **TREADWAY**, **ADELE MARY** (4410190069085); 64 HERON WATERS, BLAAUWBERG ROAD, TABLE VIEW, 7441; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) Efficient Board of Executors (Pty) Limited; 3rd Floor, Imperial Terraces, Tyger Waterfront, P O Box 3883, Tyger Valley, 7536; Email: biancacpt@efboe.co.za; Tel: 0219140835.

1799/2017—(2) NATUS, IAN STEWART (6211015190082); 4 JACK HEATH CRESCENT, NEW WOODLANDS, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 7785; (3) First and Final; (4) SANDRA DENISE KATHREEN NATUS (6201031149089); (5) (MITCHELLS PLAIN, CAPE TOWN). (6) C GEORGE ATTORNEYS; P O BOX 870 WESTRIDGE7802; Email: CHRISTELLE@CGEORGE. CO.ZA; Tel: 0213740843.

6478/2018—(2) **De Kock**, **Rykie Hendrieka** (3806130040089); 18 Sneeuberg Street Klaradyn Retirement Village Brackenfell; (3) First and final; (4) Sidney Gerhardus De Kock (3408285004083); (5) 30 days; (Kuilsrivier, Cape Town). (6) Marais Muller Hendricks Inc; 58 Van Riebeeck Road Kuilsrivier; Email: mari@maraismuller.co.za; Tel: 0219005300.

18033/2016—(2) **ALLI, ESSOP** (3908215326084); 42 CHESTER ROAD, WALMER ESTATE; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) A. KHALFE & ASSOCIATES; P.O. BOX 241, ATHLONE, 7760; Email: akhalfe-law@mweb. co.za; Tel: (021)686 4703.

18233/2017—(2) **Zapparoli**, **Maria** (2206110023182); Erica Place , Silvertown , Athlone , Cape Town 7764; (3) First and final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Mildred Curr Attorney; PO Box 121 , Somerset Mall 7137; Email: mildred@ mildredcurr.com; Tel: 021-7611478.

016214/2016—(2) **BOTHA**, **CHRISTENE MARIA SOPHIA** (4604050145080); 5 FAURE STREET, GARDENS, CAPE TOWN, 8001; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) MADELEYN INC; 8 VREDE STREET, DURBANVILLE, 7550; Email: suzette@madeleyn.co.za; Tel: 0219752587.

6825/2017—(2) **BRAND**, **HERMINA ISABELLA** (3606020043080); OOSTERSEE WOONSTELLE 20, PAROW; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (KAAAPSTAD). (6) SWART & NEL; MCINTYRE STRAAT 54, PAROW, 7500; E-pos: GERHARDT@ SWARTNEL.CO.ZA; Tel: 021-9306357.

4538/2017—(2) **Thomas, Lydia Marthina** (2108080235087); 32 Perth Road, Grassy Park; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Wayne Hufkie Attorneys; 34 Waterford Road, Plumstead; Email: naseera@whlaw.co.za; Tel: 0217151410.

9240/2016—(2) **WILSON**, **RODERICK KINGHORN** (5804145200085); 15 WATERLOO ROAD, WYNBERG, WESTERN CAPE; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) N/A; (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) TEMLETT & CO; PO BOX 26932, HOUT BAY 7872; Email: gemtem@mweb.co.za; Tel: 0217904871.

10362/2010—(2) **DE BEER, CORNELIUS JOHANNES** (5710055117088); 15 VAAL WAY, MILNERTON, CAPE TOWN; (3) SUPPLEMENTARY FIRST AND FINAL; (4) —; (5) (CAPE TOWN). (6) St Adens National Estates & Trust Services (Pty) Ltd; 1st Floor, Tyger Valley Chambers 3,; Email: emil@nationalestates.co.za; Tel: 021 9499297.

CA17909/2017—(2) **Francis**, **Joan Matilda** (3705160246089); 2 Magda Road, Retreat; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Wynberg, Cape Town). (6) Wicomb Attorneys; PO Box 32047, Ottery, 7800; Email: itw@wicomblaw.co.za; Tel: (021)903-7407.

017745/2017—(2) **JAFFRAY**, **IAN ALISTAIR** (3804075073181); 9 STEYN STREET , NAPIER, 7270; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BREDASDORP, CAPE TOWN). (6) BOTHA ATTORNEYS; 7 DIRKIE UYS STREET, BREDASDORP,7280; Email: sabotha@whalemail.co.za; Tel: 0284252356.

5842/2011—(2) **Mfundisi**, **Mzwabantu** (7306255606083); Drakenstein Correctional Facility, Wemmershoek Road, Paarl; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (Paarl, Cape Town). (6) Van der Spuy & Vennote; Thomstraat 36, Paarl, 7646; Email: andrea@vdslegal.co.za; Tel: 0218601240.

013169/2017—(2) **KELLERMANN**, **BRIGITTE NICOLE** (7110140078080); 5 SEAVIEW ROAD, FISH HOEK, CAPE TOWN, 7975; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (SIMON'S TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) CENTURY TRUST AND WEALTH (PTY) LTD; 606 ST ANDREWS HOUSE, SOMERSET LINKS OFFICE PARK, DE BEERS AVENUE, SOMERSET WEST, 7130; Email: admin@centurytrust.co.za; Tel: 021 552 5440.

007895/2018—(2) **Grifa**, **Ernesto** (3711075030089); 38 Fynbos Park, Church Street, Westcliff, Hermanus, 7200; (3) First and final; (4) Philna Grifa (4905160052086); (5) (Hermanus, Cape Town). (6) LC Steyn; Vorster & Steyn, 16 Mitchell Street, PO Box 500, Hermanus, 7200; Email: eliesl@vorsteyn.co.za; Tel: (028)313-0033.

9603/2018—(2) **LODER**, **ERROL PATRICK ERIC** (4006195036085); 43 LA PROVENCE STREET, WELGELEGEN, PAROW, CAPE TOWN; (3) NONE; (4)—; (5) NONE; (BELLVILLE, CAPE TOWN). (6) Daniel Johannes Rudolph Schutte; Citadel Fiduciary (Pty) Ltd, 35 Markgraaff Street, Bloemfontein, 9301; Email: danenee@citadel.co.za; Tel: 0514004129.

014005/2018—(2) **TAYLOR**, **JOHN FRED** (5404025219089); 18 ILLINOIS STREET, STELLENRIDGE, BELLVILLE, 7530; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (BELLVILLE, CAPE TOWN). (6) SURIANNA THOMPSON; ABSA TRUST LTD, GROUND FLOOR, BRIDGE PARK WEST, BRIDGE WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7440; Email: SURIANNA.THOMPSON@ABSA.CO.ZA; Tel: 0113544675.

9138/2013—(2) **JOOSTE**, **SAM ISAAC** (6307185073080); 13 PRIESTLY STREET, EXTENSION 23, BELHAR; (3) First and final; (4) NONE NONE; (5) (CAPE TOWN, CAPE TOWN). (6) Adams Carew Keyster Attorneys; 28 Vrede Street, Bellville; Email: ackattorneys@telkomsa.net; Tel: (021)945-1144.

001844/2018—(2) **Kellerman**, **Maria Elizabeth** (3201280066086); Paradys Park nr 31, Araunaweg, Brackenfell ,7560; (3) EERSTE EN FINALE; (4) —; (5) (Kuilsrivier, Kaapstad, Wes-Kaap). (6) Sanlam Trust Ref: HT/BP; PO Box 1260, Sanlamhof 7532; E-pos: Beualah.Pokwas@sanlam.co.za; Tel: 0219476399.

## **CONTINUES ON PAGE 130 - PART 2**



# Government Gazette Staatskoerant

REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA REPUBLIEK VAN SUID-AFRIKA

Vol. 640

Pretoria, 12 October Oktober 2018

No. 41972

Part 2 of 2



# LEGAL NOTICES WETLIKE KENNISGEWINGS

N.B. The Government Printing Works will not be held responsible for the quality of "Hard Copies" or "Electronic Files" submitted for publication purposes







AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22 Prevention is the cure

2664/2013—(2) **MOOSA**, **YUSUF** (4412285118082); 3 MARSDEN ROAD, WOODSTOCK, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and final; (4)—; (5) (N/A, CAPE TOWN). (6) T A WILLS; POSTNET SUITE #85, PRIVATE BAG X14, SOMERSET WEST, 7139; Email: theresawills@polka.co.za; Tel: -.

018471/2017—(2) **Slabber**, **Gideon Johannes David** (4601185055085); 15 Stonehurst Way Longwood, Pinehurst, Western Cape; (3) Amended First and Final; (4) Alida Slabber (5006060087089); (5) 21; (Bellville, Cape Town). (6) Shalene Schreuder Attorney; 7 Park Street, Corner of Koeberg and Park Street, Durbanville; Email: sschreuder@ssatt.co.za; Tel: 021-976-0585.

13575/2017—(2) **Verwey**, **Barbara** (3501050100084); Flat No B10, De Rust Retirement Village, Queen Street, Durbanville; (3) First and final; (4) Deceased Deceased; (5) (Bellville Magistrate Court, Cape Town). (6) Frankl Kagan Weber at Weber Inc. Attorneys; 1st Floor, Garis Business Centre, Tygervalley Chambers 3, Willie van Schoor Drive, Tygervalley; Email: attorney@weberinc.co.za: Tel: 0623990074.

006570/2018—(2) **DU PREEZ**, **JOHANNES HERMANUS** (3706285023080); SLANGBOSFONTEIN, EENDEKUIL; (3) Eerste en finale; (4) NVT NVT; (5) (KUILSRIVIER, KAAPSTAD). (6) HICKMAN VAN EEDEN PHILLIPS INGELYF; VAN RIEBEECKWEG 96, KUILSRIVIER, 7580; E-pos: tz1@mweb.co.za; Tel: 021-903-3106.

14472/2017—(2) **VAN ZYL**, **MARGERY MOODIE** (2811160016083); LARMENIER FRAIL CARE VREDEHOEK; (3) First and Final; (4) N/A N/A; (5) (HUMANSDORP, CAPE TOWN). (6) PIETERSE INC ATTORNEYS; 22 SCHELDE STREET, JEFFREYS BAY, 6330; Email: estates@attorneys.law.za; Tel: 04229333333.

3472/2018—(2) **STEPHENS**, **JANET** (5504260064080); 21 GREENWOOD ROAD, CLAREMONT; (3) First and Final; (4)—; (5) (WYNBERG, CAPE TOWN). (6) NORMAN, WINK & STEPHENS - Q38545364; 50 KEEROM STREET, CAPE TOWN; Email: bruce@nwslaw.co.za; Tel: 0214240639.

9148/2018—(2) **TURNER**, **LYNETTE ESTELLE** (5010040629085); 19 LEERDAM STREET, BOTHASIG, CAPE TOWN; (3) First and Final; (4) —; (5) 21 DAYS; (GOODWOOD, Cape Town). (6) Bernadt Vukic Potash & Getz Attorneys; 11th Floor, 1 Thibault Square, Cape Town, 8000 / P.O. Box 252, Cape Town, 8001; Email: ehacking@bvpg.co.za; Tel: 021-4053800.

# INSOLVENCY ACT AND COMPANIES ACTS NOTICES/ INSOLVENSIEWET- EN MAATSKAPPYKENNISGEWINGS

#### Form/Vorm J 28

#### ESTATES OR COMPANIES SEQUESTRATED OR WOUND UP PROVISIONALLY

Pursuant to section 17 (4) of the Insolvency Act, 1936, and section 356 (1) of the Companies Act, 1973, notice is hereby given by the Masters of the High Court that the estates or companies mentioned below have been sequestrated or wound up provisionally by order of the said Court.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate/company; (2) name and description of estate/company; (3) date upon which and (4) division of court by which order is made and (5) upon the application of.

# BOEDELS OF MAATSKAPPYE WAT VOORLOPIG GESEKWESTREER OF GELIKWIDEER IS

Ingevolge artikel 17 (4) van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, en artikel 356 (1) van die Maatskappywet, 1973, word hierby deur die Meesters van die Hooggeregshof kennis gegee dat die boedels of maatskappye hieronder vermeld voorlopig op las van genoemde Hof gesekwestreer of gelikwideer is.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy; (3) datum waarop en (4) afdeling van hof waardeur order gemaak is en (5) op die aansoek van.

B71/2018—(2) Lumuli Marketing (Pty) Ltd (2007/009204/07), Company in liquidation; (3) 30 August 2018; (4) In the High Court of South Africa, Free State Division, Bloemfontein; (5)

Simply Black Advertising and Consulting (Ptv) Ltd.

B7/2018—(2) **Vaughn Victor** (620920 5089 080), Insolvent estate; (3) 18 September 2018; (4) In the High Court of South Africa, Free State Division, Bloemfontein; (5) Wonderhoek Farms (Pty) Ltd 1st Applicant Rohallion Farms (Pty) Ltd 2nd Applicant.

2001/071489/23—(2) **Martiq 450 CC** (2001-071489-23), Close Corporation Martiq 450 CC; (3) 21 September 2018; (4) Steve Tshwete; (5) Hendrikus Johannes Landman.

M000083/2018—(2) **Wesmelk Melkery (Pty) Ltd** (2015/056920/07), 62 Van Niekerk Street, Vryburg North West Province; (3) 23 August 2018; (4) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (5) Compulsory Liquidation.

K16/2018—(2) **Starcranes (Pty) Ltd** (2015/244168/07), Company with registered address at 13 Leeubekkie Street, Kathu, Northern Cape; (3) 17 August 2018; (4) Special Resolution; (5) Voluntary.

C647/2018—(2) **DATAFAX OFFICE SUPPLIES CC** (1996/020156/23), 59 WOODBURY ROAD, KENWYN; (3) 18 September 2018; (4) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (5) VENECIA HESS.

C657/2018—(2) **360 SPECIALISED TRAINING (PTY) LTD** (2013/025705/07), 31 MARTIN HAMMERSCHLAG WAY, CNR LOUIS GRADNER & MARTIN HAMMERSCHLAG WAY, FORESHORE; (3) 18 September 2018; (4) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (5) INGENUITY PROPERTY INVESTMENTS LTD.

#### Form/Vorm J29

### FIRST MEETINGS OF CREDITORS, CONTRIBUTORIES, MEMBERS OR DEBENTURE-HOLDERS OF SEQUESTRATED ESTATES, COMPANIES BEING WOUND-UP OR PLACED UNDER PROVISIONAL JUDICIAL MANAGEMENT

The estates and companies mentioned below having been placed under sequestration, or being wound up or having been placed under provisional judicial management by order of the High Court of South Africa, Masters of the High Court hereby give notice, pursuant to sections 17 (4) and 40 (1) of the Insolvency Act, 1936, sections 119 (3), 125 (1) and 196bis (4) of the Companies Act, 1926 and sections 356 (1), 364 (1) and 429 of the Companies Act, 1973, that a first meeting of creditors, contributories, members or debenture-holders of the said estates or companies will be held on the dates and at the times and places mentioned below, for proof of claims against the estates or companies, the election of trustees, the nomination of liquidators or judicial managers or for the purposes referred to in section 364 or 431 of Act No. 61 of 1973 and considering the statement of affairs of the company, as the case may be.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate/company; (2) name and description of estate/company; (3) date of the provisional and date of the final order, and (4) special resolution and (5) division of court by which order is made, and (6) date, hour and place of meeting.

Meetings in a place in which there is a Master's office, will be held before the Master; elsewhere they will be held before the Magistrate.

### EERSTE BYEENKOMSTE VAN SKULDEISERS, KONTRIBUANTE, LEDE OF SKULD-BRIEFHOUERS VAN GESEKWESTREERDE BOEDELS, MAATSKAPPYE IN LIKWIDASIE OF ONDER VOORLOPIGE GEREGTELIKE BESTUUR

Nademaal die boedels of maatskappye hieronder vermeld op las van die Hooggeregshof van Suid-Afrika gesekwestreer, of gelikwideer of onder voorlopige geregtelike bestuur geplaas is, word hierby deur die Meesters van die Hooggeregshof ingevolge artikels 17 (4) en 40 (1) van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikels 119 (3), 125 (1) en 196*bis* (4) van die Maatskappywet, 1926, en artikels 356 (1), 364 (1) en 429 van die Maatskappywet, 1973, kennis gegee dat 'n eerste byeenkoms van skuldeisers, kontribuante, lede of skuldbriefhouers van genoemde boedels of maatskappye op die datums, ure en plekke hieronder vermeld, vir die bewys van vorderings teen die boedels of maatskappye, die verkiesing van kurators, of nomminasie van likwidateurs of geregtelike bestuurders of vir die doeleindes bedoel in artikel 364 of 431 van Wet No. 61 van 1973, en die oorweging van die verklaring van die sake van die maatskappy na gelang van die geval, gehou sal word.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy; (3) datum van die voorlopige en datum van die finale bevel, en (4) spesiale resolusie en (5) afdeling van hof waardeur order gemaak is, en (6) datum, uur en plek van byeenkoms.

In 'n plek waarin 'n kantoor van 'n Meester is, word die byeenkoms voor die Meester en op ander plekke voor die Landdros gehou.

T179/2014—(2) **Pieter Daniel van Biljon** (660503 5026 087), Farm Rietfontein, Potgietersrus, Limpopo; (3) Final Order: 8 May 2014 (4)—; (5) The High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (6) 1 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Potgietersrus (Mokopane).

T3098/2016—(2) **Stephanus Rudolph Jacobs** (8007295189085), 36 No 7 Charl Cilliers Street, Erasmus, Bronkhorstspruit; (3) Final Order: 11 November 2016 (4)—; (5) High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (6) 1 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Bronkhorstspruit.

G545-2017—(2) **NASH THERESA** (6403030967087), UNIT 271 TELFORD COURT NOORDHANG; (3) Final Order: 1 March 2017 (4) —; (5) SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT; (6) 31 October 2018, 09:00, RANDBURG MAGISTRATES.

G920-2018—(2) SYSTEMTICLOGIC INNOVATION AGENCY (PTY) LTD (2008/028994/07), 24 PETER PLACE, LYME PARK, BRYANSTON GAUTENG 2191; (3) Final Order: 14 September 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER JHB.

G195-2016—(2) **DIRECTFLOW (PTY) LTD** (2013/118328/07), 3 JUDY PLACE, 23 CLEW ROAD, MONUMENT 1739; (3) Final Order: 8 February 2016 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 2 November 2018, 09:30, KRUGERSDORP MAGISTRATES.

T833/18—(2) **CILLIERS SNYMAN** (791226 5008 08 5), 521 DAWN ROAD LYNNWOOD PRETORIA; (3) Final Order: 15 August 2018 (4)—; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE PRETORIA.

T693/17—(2) **JOHANNES BEKKER VAN JAARSVELD** (810107 5050 08 6), 5 KENNETH RAOD HOMELAKE RANDFONTEIN; (3) Final Order: 1 August 2018 (4)—; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 1 November 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDFONTEIN.

T993/18—(2) L & R KLOK FAMILIE TRUST (IT 2586/2006), PLOT 23 VIEIRAS STREET AMAROSA ROODEPOORT; (3) Final Order: 27 June 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE ROODEPOORT.

T893/17—(2) **KYLE NEIL & MONIQUE MILLWARD** (820127 5556 18 7 & 760916 0017 08 4), 29 ANDREW YOUNG STREET VANDERBIJLPARK; (3) Final Order: 4 August 2017 (4)—; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 1 November 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE VANDERBIJLPARK.

T693/17—(2) **JOHANNES BEKKER VAN JAARSVELD** (810107 5050 08 6), 5 KENNETH RAOD HOMELAKE RANDFONTEIN; (3) Final Order: 1 August 2018 (4)—; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 1 November 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDFONTEIN.

G939-2018—(2) **ARC TAX ADVISORY SERVICES (PTY) LTD** (2013/078266/07), 1ST FLOOR UNIT5, 299 PENDORING STR, BLACKHEATH EXT 6, GAUTENG 2195; (3) Final Order: 23 August 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER JHB.

G909-2018—(2) MAXIPIL (PTY) LTD (2010/022768/07), 79 BARRAGE RD R42, PEACEHAVEN, VEREENIGING GAUTENG 1939; (3) Final Order: 4 September 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 2 November 2018, 10:00, VEREENIGING MAGISTRATE.

G1089-2017—(2) **VBK ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES (PTY) LTD** (2004/000877/07), 375A ELGIN ROAD, FERNDALE RANDBURG 2125; (3) Final Order: 21 November 2017 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 31 October 2018, 09:00, RANDBURG MAGISTRATE.

G519-2018—(2) **TBS AV CARE (PTY) LTD** (2017/412893/07), 1ST FLOOR, WORCESTER HOUSE, ETON OFFICE PARK WEST CNR SLOANE AN, EPSON DOWNS 2191; (3) Final Order: 16 May 2018 (4)—; (5) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG; (6) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER JHB.

T661/18—(2) **RENIER JOHANNES PETRUS & FRANCINA HENDRINA MAGDALENA DE BEER** (560818 5032 08 8 & 640104 0019 08 9), 4 JEFFEREY FARNOLD STREET VANDERBIJLPARK; (3) Final Order: 19 April 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 1 November 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE VANDERBIJLPARK.

T1191/18—(2) **EDWARD ROBERT LOWE** (510128 5031 08 5), UNIT 84 RAVEN GLEN RYDAL ROAD BEYERSPARK BOKSBURG; (3) Final Order: 17 July 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 1 November 2018, 11:30, MAGISTRATE BOKSBURG.

G113-2016—(2) PATACHOU PATISSERIE (PTY) LTD (2015/198200/07), UNIT 13A KIMBULT PARK, 9 ZEISS ROAD, LAZESPARK HONEYDEW GAUTENG 2040; (3) Final Order: 21 August 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG; (6) 1 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER JHB.

G917-2018—(2) TBSS TRADING 12 (PTY) LTD (2009/012826/07), 25 NICKEL STREETM TEKNIKON ROODEPOORT 1724; (3) Final Order: 14 August 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 31 October 2018, 09:00, ROODEPOORT MAGISTRATE.

G913-2018—(2) **MOCROFLEX SOLUTIONS (PTY) LTD** (2002/004185/07), PANORAMA OFFICE ESTATE-UNIT 3, KUDU STREET, ALLENS NEK, 1737; (3) Final Order: 14 September 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 31 October 2018, 09:00, ROODEPOORT MAGISTRATE.

T595/18—(2) JACOBUS JOANNES & JOHANNA CHRISTINA ALETTA DU RAND (800130 5228 08 2 & 900805 0278 08 8), 770 REDELINGHUYS STREET DASPOORT PRETORIA; (3) Final Order: 12 April 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE PRETORIA.

G903-2018—(2) **HOLOFELA HUMAN RESOURCES (PTY) LTD** (2016/027607/07), EKSPA BUILDING 2ND FLOOR ROOM 217, ATTIE FOURIE STR, VANDERBIJLPARK GAUTENG 1911; (3) Final Order: 28 August 2012 (4) Special Resolution; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 1 November 2018, 10:00, VANDERBIJLPARK MAGISTRATE.

M20005/14—(2) **Spectrum Building Supplies (Pty) Ltd** (1997/014806/07), 77 Platan Avenue, Flamwood, Klerksdorp; (3) Final Order: 25 March 2014 (4) Special Resolution: Registrar of Companies.; (5) —; (6) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Klerksdorp.

T1095/18—(2) **CHRISTO CARLSEN** (690605 5027 08 2), 2 RAE STREET, BIRCHLEIGH NORTH, KEMPTON PARK; (3) Final Order: 8 August 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 30 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE KEMPTON PARK.

D15/2018—(2) **CAROLINE BUSISIWE KORTJAAS** (5908310573083), 504 COMMERCIAL CITY,40 AB XUMA STREET,DURBAN; (3) Provisional Order: 2 May 2017; (3) Final Order: 6 November 2017 (4) — BY REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES.; (5) KWAZULU - NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN; (6) 20 August 2017, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT - DURBAN.

D149/2018—(2) **RUTH LYNETTE SWANEPOEL** (590826 0248 08 2), 146 RICK TURNER ROAD, BEREA, DURBAN; (3) Final Order: 11 June 2018 (4)—; (5) KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN; (6) 7 November 2018, 10:00, MASTERS OFFICE, DURBAN.

D138/2018—(2) **REKHA RAMCHUNDER DEVANPERSHAD** (740724 0185 08 2), BLOCK 9, FLAT 5, QALAKABUSHA PRISON, EMPANGENI, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) Final Order: 4 April 2016 (4) —; (5) KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN; (6) 7 November 2018, 10:00, MASTERS OFFICE, DURBAN.

D29/2018—(2) **2SL SA (PTY) LTD** (2016/208027/07), 11 WALNUT ROAD, DURBAN, KWAZULU-NATAL; (3) Provisional Order: 8 December 2017; (3) Final Order: 9 April 2018 (4)—; (5) KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN; (6) 7 November 2018, 10:00, MASTERS OFFICE, DURBAN.

D227/2015—(2) **NOELLA & ROSARIO CC** (2008/185929/23), 317 BLUE HEIGHTS, 31 WESTVILLE ROAD, DURBAN; (3) Provisional Order: 24 November 2015; (3) Final Order: 24 March 2016 (4) — FOR THE PURPOSE OF NOMINATING ANOTHER PERSON FOR APPOINTMENT AS LIQUIDATOR IN TERMS OF SECTION 369 AND 370 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 61 OF 1973.; (5) KWAZULU-NATAL LOCAL DIVISION, DURBAN; (6) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MASTERS OFFICE, DURBAN.

D147/2018—(2) **RIGET (PTY) LTD (IN LIQUIDATION)** (2015/289828/07), UNIT 23 GREEN MEADOW LANE, HILLCREST, DURBAN, KWAZULU-NATAL, 3610; (3) Final Order: 18 July 2018 (4) Special Resolution: COMMISSIONER: CIPC.; (5)—; (6) 14 November 2018, 10:00, MASTERS OFFICE, DURBAN.

M000046/2018—(2) **Jacobus Johannes Janse Van Rensburg** (7512055101080), Farm Kareebult, Kameel North West Province; (3) Final Order: 16 August 2018 (4) —; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 5 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Vryburg.

M000068/2018—(2) **Ferdinand & Waronka Kotze** (8704095090089 & 9702210063089), 7 Mayhem Avenue, Safari Tuine Rustenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 19 July 2018 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Rustenburg.

M000060/2016—(2) Soloprop 1201 (Pty) Ltd (2000/0003379/07), 18 Acasia Avenue, Delareyville North West Province; (3) Final Order: 24 August 2017 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 2 November 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Delareyville.

M000075/2018—(2) **Wilma Zwiegelaar** (6408140015081), 16 Protea Estate Juniper Street Rustenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 7 June 2018 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Rustenburg.

M000062/2018—(2) **Joseph Roderick Jones & Lu-Ann Walters** (8107025095089 & 8409170272087), 185A Kerk Street, Rustenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 31 August 2017 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Rustenburg.

M000009/2015—(2) Marius Anton & Maria Magdalena Coetzer (6706285013088 & 6911010053082), Ahava No. 17 Eend Street Rustenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 29 January 2015 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Rustenburg.

M000064/2018—(2) **Gert Johannes Janse Van Vuuren** (6306105118082), 10 Naguil Street, Safari Gardens Rustenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 5 July 2018 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 08:30, Magistrate, Rustenburg.

M000070/2018—(2) **Johan & Jennifer Sharon Janse Van Rensburg** (6803225063081 & 7305050248083), No. 8 Sixth Street, Lichtenburg North West Province; (3) Final Order: 3 August 2017 (4) —; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 5 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Lichtenburg.

M000065/2018—(2) **Marisca Buys** (8110200059086), 6A Pecan Street, Meiringspark Klersdorp North West Province; (3) Final Order: 16 August 2018 (4)—; (5) NORTH WEST HIGH COURT MAHIKENG; (6) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Klersdorp.

M000072/2018—(2) Remonakong Mining Contractors (Pty) Ltd (2013/178629/07), 73 Platan Avenue Flamwood, Klersdorp North West Province; (3) Final Order: 17 August 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) SPECIAL RESOLUTION; (6) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Klersdorp.

T1091/17—(2) **WERNHER AUGUSTUS & ALTA KUKARD** (7222225051084 & 780116006089), 22 DANIE STREET, 4 EUNET, WATERPARK, BRITS; (3) Final Order: 1 August 2018 (4)—; (5) HIGH COURT SOUTH AFRICA GAUTENG DEVISION; (6) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE BRITS.

K16/2018—(2) **Starcranes (Pty) Ltd** (2015/244168/07), Company with registered address at 13 Leeubekkie Street, Kathu, Northern Cape; (3) Provisional Order: 17 August 2018; (3) Final Order: 17 August 2018 (4) Special Resolution: CIPC.; (5) n/a; (6) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Kathu.

C433/2018—(2) Cape Subscriptions CC (1995/036104/23), In Liquidation; (3) Provisional Order: 9 May 2018; (3) Final Order: 9 May 2018 (4) Special Resolution:; (5) Wynberg; (6) 25 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Wynberg.

C472/2018—(2) CRISTOPHER MINNAAR (640709 5142 08 0), 26 RITA STREET, LOST CITY, MITCHELLS PLAIN, WESTERN CAPE; (3) Provisional Order: 2 August 2018; (3) Final Order: 2 August 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (6) 25 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE MITCHELLS PLAIN.

C82/2018—(2) **JURGEN SCHEER** (22 AUGUST 1975), 24 SHEPARDS WALK,SCHONENBERG ESTATE,SOMERSET WEST,WESTERN CAPE; (3) Provisional Order: 16 February 2018; (3) Final Order: 14 August 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (6) 25 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE SOMERSET WEST.

C176/2018—(2) **EQSA MOTOR PARTS & ACCESSORIES CC** (2007/162684/23), 16 SIXTH AVENUE, MELKBOSSTRAND, WESTERN CAPE; (3) Provisional Order: 5 February 2018; (3) Final Order: 3 April 2017 (4) —; (5) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (6) 1 November 2018, 09:00, ATLANTIS MAGISTRATES COURT, WESTERN CAPE.

C663/15—(2) **WILDSIDE CONSULTING CC** (2004/031526/23), Close Corporation; (3) Provisional Order: 15 October 2015; (3) Final Order: 25 November 2015 (4) — By Registrar of Companies.; (5) CAPE TOWN; (6) 6 November 2018, 10:00, HIGH COURT CAPE TOWN.

C202/2018—(2) **TREVOR JOSEPH ERASMUS** (560603 5009 08 2), 1 DICKENS DRIVE, MANDALAY, MITCHELL'S PLAIN , WESTERN CAPE; (3) Provisional Order: 18 May 2018; (3) Final Order: 3 July 2018 (4) —; (5) HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN; (6) 25 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE MITCHELLS PLAIN.

#### Form/Vorm J 29CC

# CLOSE CORPORATIONS: FIRST MEETINGS OF CREDITORS AND MEMBERS OF CLOSE CORPORATIONS BEING WOUND UP

The Close Corporations mentioned below having been placed in liquidation by order of the High Court of South Africa or the Magistrate's Court having jurisdiction, and pursuant to section 78 of the Close Corporations Act, No. 69 of 1984, read together with section 40 (1) and 77 of the Insolvency Act of 1936 and sections 356, 375(5) (b) and 412 and 356 of the Companies Act of 1973, notice is hereby given that persons indebted to the undermentioned Close Corporation are required to pay their debts to the liquidator forthwith unless otherwise indicated and that the First Meeting of Creditors and Members of the undermentioned Close Corporations will be held on the dates and at the time and places mentioned below, for the following purposes:

- (i) The consideration of the statement of affairs of the Corporation lodged with the Master of the High Court;
- (ii) the proof of claims against the Close Corporation;
- (iii) determination by creditors of the necessity of the appointment of a co-liquidator and, if so, the nomination of a person for appointment;
- (iv) receiving or obtaining directions or authorisation in respect of any matter regarding the liquidation.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of Close Corporation; (2) name and description of Close Corporation; (3) name and address of liquidator; (4) date, hour and place of meeting and (5) period within which debts must be paid, if this is not done forthwith.

### BESLOTE KORPORASIES: EERSTE BYEENKOMSTE VAN SKULDEISERS EN LEDE VAN BESLOTE KORPORASIES IN LIKWIDASIE

Nademaal die Beslote Korporasies hieronder vermeld op las van die Hooggeregshof van Suid-Afrika of die Landdroshof wat bevoegdheid het, in likwidasie geplaas is, en ingevolge artikel 78 van die Wet op Beslote Korporasies, No. 69 van 1984, saamgelees met artikel 40 (1) en 77 van die Insolvensiewet van 1936, en artikels 356, 375(5)(b) 412 en 356 van die Maatskappywet van 1973, word kennis hierby gegee dat persone wat enigiets aan die onderstaande Beslote Korporasie verskuldig is, onmiddellik die skuld aan die likwidateur moet betaal, tensy anders aangedui is en dat die Eerste Byeenkoms van Skuldeisers en lede van die ondervermelde Beslote Korporasies gehou sal word op die datums, ure en plekke hieronder vermeld vir die volgende doeleindes:

- (i) Die uiteensetting aangaande toestand van sake van die Korporasie wat by die Meester van die Hooggeregs hof ingedien is te oorweeg;
- (ii) eise teen die Beslote Korporasie te bewys;
- (iii) te besluit of 'n mede-likwidateur aangestel moet word en indien wel iemand te nomineer vir aanstelling;
- (iv) opdragte of magtiging ten opsigte van enige aangeleentheid betreffende die likwidasie te ontvang of te verkry.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van Beslote Korporasie; (2) naam en beskrywing van Beslote Korporasie; (3) naam en adres van likwidateur; (4) datum, uur en plek van byeenkoms en (5) tydperk waarin skuld betaal moet word, indien dit nie onmiddellik geskied nie.

T2224/2017—(2) Air Flo Tech CC (2008/122546/23), (In liquidation) / No 161 Venter Street, Capital Park Pretoria; (3) E Nkuna, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria. T0018/2018—(2) Loskop Kwekery CC (1992/017827/23), (In liquidation) / 75 George Storrar Drive, Groenkloof Pretoria; (3) G L S de Wet & M Michael, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T887/2018—(2) **JM Hans Strydom Staalvensters CC** (1999/015033/23), (In liquidation) / 21 The Broads, Mulbarton 2059; (3) G L S de Wet & K R Vengadesan, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

G1083/2017—(2) Scenic Route Trading 638 CC (2006/024231/23), (In liquidation) / 44 Eloff Street, Krugersdorp; (3) A B Shaban & F P Rampoporo, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 9 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate, Krugersdorp.

G736/2016—(2) **Supra Diesel Power CC** (1996/004742/23), (In liquidation( / 56 Mopedi Road, Sebenza Edenvale; (3) c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Germiston.

G842/2017—(2) **Unidoors CC** (2003/110088/23), (In liquidation) / 21 The Broads, Mulbarton 2059; (3) G L S de Wet & R Choonilall, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

T2960/2017—(2) **REITY TRADING ENTERPRISE CC** (2005/045536/23), IN LIQUIDATION; (3) RALPH FARREEL LUTCHMAN, SUITE 103A, WATERKLOOF GARDENS, BROOKLYN, PRETORIA, 0181; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE, RANDBURG.

G781/2018—(2) **Sucking Sewerage CC** (2010/105077/23), in Liquidation; (3) JF Engelbrecht & M Dowries, 117 Phula Lodge, Zwavelpoort, Pretoria; (4) 9 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Vereeniging.

G0871/18—(2) WOODTECH STONETECH CC (1993/027464/23), IN LIQUIDATION; (3) M. COWIN, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G994/2017—(2) **INDUSTRIAL STEEL FIBRES CC** (2002/004837/23), In Liquidation; (3) TREVOR MAHLASELE RAMODIKE & KGASHANE CHRISTOPHER MONYELA, P O Box 2190 JHB 2000; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G753/2018—(2) **IN-OUT PANELBEATERS CC** (2009/085010/23), 32 WAGGON ROAD, HURLINGHAM EXTENSION 5, SANDTON; (3) R K POLLOCK, N A G OMAR & E R SMITH, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDBURG.

T20253/2014—(2) **KOTEN CONSTRUCTION AND DEMOLISHING CC** (2007/003383/23), IN LIQUIDATION; (3) DAM MOHASOA & L VAN DER MERWE, 286 PRETORIUS STREET, CENTRAL TOWERS BUILDING, SUITE 111; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE NORTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT, PRETORIA.

G753/2018—(2) **IN-OUT PANELBEATERS CC** (2009/085010/23), 32 WAGGON ROAD, HURLINGHAM EXTENSION 5, SANDTON; (3) R K POLLOCK, N A G OMAR & E R SMITH, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDBURG.

T1397/18—(2) Flange Mart CC (2007/029390/23), In Liquidation; (3) M Haywood & JP Voges\*, P.O. Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027; (4) 25 October 2018, 09:00, The Magistrate Pretoria North.

T2096/18—(2) **Dualzone Solutions CC** (2004/096247/23), 6 Moreleta Mews, Moreleta Park X817, Cronstedt Avenue, Moreleta Park, Pretoria; (3) K van der Westhuizen & S Moodliar, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T1995/18—(2) Flowerdew 190 CC (2010/034384/23), 876 Pretorius Street, Arcadia, Pretoria; (3) K van der Westhuizen & ST Kekana, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T3313/17—(2) Rhino Safety CC (2006/053214/23), (In Liquidation); (3) A van Jaarsveldt/MI Petersen, P.O Box 40023 Moreleta Park 0044; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Louis Trichardt.

M000058/2018—(2) **MYMICO EIENDOMME CC** (2007/193273/23), In liquidation; (3) DM Botha and D Basson, Corporate Liquidators, PO Box 28675 Sunnyside Pretoria 0132; (4) 29 October 2018, 09:00, The Magistrate Vryburg.

G281/2018—(2) Ruimsig Electrical Supplies CC (1999/053190/23), In Liquidation; (3) Cloete Murray & Elsie Wagner, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate: Krugersdorp.

G619/2018—(2) ILIKATI CONSTRUCTION CC (IN LIQUIDATION) (2010/028225/23), IN LIQUIDATION; (3) C MURRAY, LEON NAUDE AND ME SELLO, PO BOX 11889 THE TRAMSHED 0126; (4) 26 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE EMFULENI (VEREENIGING).

G332/2018—(2) **Trademark Appointments CC** (2000/009169/23), In liquidation; (3) Cloete Murray & Zaheer Cassim, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate: Randburg.

T1830/18—(2) WJ Legal and Collection Services CC (2011/006765/23), 1004 Monument Ave, Lyttelton Manor; (3) Dallie van der Merwe, PO Box 2596, Brooklyn Square, 0075; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1770/18—(2) **BC Electrical CC** (2006/179210/23), Parktown Mews 61, 87 Geen Street, Parktown, Pretoria; (3) Z Cassim & MC Rawoot, PO Box 2596, Brooklyn Square, 0075; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1993/18—(2) **Protect-A-Floor CC** (1999/034270/23), 876 Pretorius Street, Arcadia, Pretoria; (3) K van der Westhuizen & II Ka-Mbonane, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

G675/2018—(2) **Hipro Engineering CC** (2002/058470/23), (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe & Amelia Strecker, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

S30/2015—(2) YELLOW BEAK TRADING CC (2006/084346/23), IN LQUIDATION; (3) WILMA F LANGSON, 23 RALSTON ROAD FERNGLEN PORT ELIZABETH 6045; (4) 26 Oktober 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE EASTERN CAPE HIGH COURT 523 GOVAN MBEKI AVENUE PORT ELIZABETH.

CC200408361223—(2) **MID TOWN HYPER CC** (2004/083612/23), SUPERMARKET HYPERMARKET GENERAL DEALER WHOLESALER AND RETAILER; (3) MIRELLE FIDELIA VALLIE, POSNET SUITE 638, PRIVATE BAG X9, BENMORE, 2010; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PIETERMARITZBURG.

C539/2018—(2) **Best Prospects 187 CC** (2005/026816/23), Property Investment; (3) Elizna Lourens and Deidre Basson, Tygerberg Trustees (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 5483, Tygervalley 7536; (4) 26 October 2018, 11:00, Magistrate's Office Bellville. C806/2017—(2) **Vario Innovatice CC** (2006/215563/23), 16 Spring Gardens, Pinelands, Cape Town; (3) Johannes Jacob Theron and Hilmi Daniels, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000; (4) 7 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate's Court, Goodwood.

#### Form/Vorm 1

# APPOINTMENT OF TRUSTEES AND LIQUIDATORS AND PROOF OF CLAIMS IN SEQUESTRATED ESTATES OR COMPANIES BEING WOUND UP

Pursuant to sections 40 (3), 56 (3) and 77 of the Insolvency Act, 1936, sections 129, 179 and 182 of the Companies Act, 1926, and sections 339, 366, 375 (5) (b), 386 (1) (d) and 402 of the Companies Act, 1973, notice is hereby given that the persons mentioned below have been appointed trustees or liquidators, as the case may be, and that the persons indebted to the estates or companies are required to pay their debts to them forthwith unless otherwise indicated.

Meetings of creditors, members or contributories of the said estates or companies will be held on the dates and at the times and places mentioned below, for proof of claims against the estates or companies, for the purpose of receiving the trustees' or liquidators' reports as to the affairs and conditions of the estates or companies and for giving the trustees or liquidators directions concerning the sale or recovery of any parts of the estates or assets of the companies or concerning any matter relating to the administration thereof.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate/company; (2) name and description of estate/company; (3) name and address of trustee or liquidator; (4) date, hour and place of meeting; (5) period within which debt must be paid, if this is not to be done forthwith.

Meetings in a place in which there is a Master's office, will be held before the Master; elsewhere they will be held before the Magistrate.

#### AANSTELLING VAN KURATORS EN LIKWIDATEURS EN BEWYS VAN VORDERINGS IN GESEKWESTREERDE BOEDELS OF MAATSKAPPYE IN LIKWIDASIE

Ingevolge artikels 40 (3), 56 (3) en 77 van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikels 129, 179 en 182 van die Maatskappywet, 1926, en ingevolge artikels 40 (3), 56 (3) en 77 van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikels 129, 179 en 182 van die Maatskappywet, 1926, en artikels 339, 366, 375 (5) (b), 386 (1) (d) en 402 van die Maatskappywet, 1973, word hierby kennis gegee dat die persone hieronder vermeld as kurators of likwidateurs aangestel is, na gelang van die geval, en dat persone wat enigiets aan die boedels of maatskappye verskuldig is die skulde onmiddellik by genoemde kurators of likwidateurs moet betaal, tensy anders vermeld.

Byeenkomste van skuldeisers, lede of kontribuante van genoemde boedels of maatskappye sal gehou word op die datums, tyd en plekke hieronder vermeld, vir die bewys van vorderings teen die boedels of maatskappye, vir die ontvangs van die verslae van die kurators of likwidateurs oor die sake en toestand van die boedels of maatskappye, en om opdragte aan die kurators of likwidateurs uit te reik betreffende die verkoop of invordering van gedeeltes van die boedels of bates van die maatskappye of betreffende aangeleenthede rakende die beheer daarvan.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy; (3) naam en adres van kurator of likwidateur, en (4) datum, uur en plek van byeenkoms en (5) tydperk waarin skuld betaal moet word, indien dit nie onmiddellik moet geskied nie.

In 'n plek waarin 'n kantoor van 'n Meester is, word die byeenkoms voor die Meester gehou; en op ander plekke voor die Landdros.

G619/2018—(2) ILIKATI CONSTRUCTION CC (IN LIQUIDATION) (2010/028225/23) (In Liquidation); (3) C MURRAY, L NAUDE AND ME SELLO, PO BOX 11889 THE TRAMSHED 0126; (4) 12 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE EMFULENI (VEREENIGING).

T2738/2017—(2) NAMUHLA FORMWORK & SCAFFOLDING (PTY) LTD (2006/022037/07) (In Liquidation); (3) HJ DE BEER, 30 OWEN STREET, KILNERPARK, 0186; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER, PRETORIA.

T0328/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GERHARD JANSEN VAN VUUREN** (790626 5081 084); (3) Deborah Lynn Khan, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg, 3200; (4) 26 October 2018, 10:00, The IMagistrate, Vereeniging.

T1066/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gerhardus Francois Bosveld**; (3) E Makhese & M E Retief, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T0473/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Cornelia Johanna Erasmus**; (3) A B Shaban, Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 9 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate, Secunda.

T2224/2017—(2) Air Flo Tech CC (2008/122546/23) (In Liquidation); (3) E Nkuna, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2028; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T0432/2018—(2) **Ergotec (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & A Vengadesan, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T887/2018—(2) **JM Hans Strydom Staalvensters CC** (1999/015033/23) (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & K R Vengadesan, c/o Kaap Vaal Trustk 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

T0018/2018—(2) **Loskop Kwekery CC** (1992/17827/23) (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & M Michael, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1820/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gertruida Jacoba Elizabeth Krugeli**; (3) A B Shaban & T Aobakwe, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 8 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Pretoria North.

T2898/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Celeste Mare**; (3) E Makhese & D T Majiedt, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 9 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

G190/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mandi Niemandt**; (3) G L S de Wet & J T leso, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Benoni.

T2084/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Portia Boitumelo Matseke**; (3) O Kotze & T V Odell, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T0474/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Karel Johan Rousseau**; (3) O Kotze & W F Peterson, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T3243/2015—(2) Salt and Pepper Marketing (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & R Rautenbach (co J F Engelbrecht), c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd, Doornfontein 2094; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria

G1083/2017—(2) **Scenic Route Trading 638 CC** (2006/024231/23) (In Liquidation); (3) A B Shaban & F P Rampoporo, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 9 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate, Krugersdorp.

T4341/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Johan Stoop**; (3) G L S de Wet & F B Cassim, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 12 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

G790/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Spies Family Trust**; (3) E Makhese & L H Maphosa, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Benoni.

G504/2018—(2) Surenet Holdings (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & S J McKenzie, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Roodepoort.

G736/2016—(2) **Supra Diesel Power CC** (In Liquidation); (3) c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Germiston.

G842/2017—(2) **Unidoors CC** (2003/110088/23) (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & R Choonilall, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

G1091/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bonny Leigh Venter**; (3) A B Shaban & S G Roberts, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 14 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Randburg.

T0699/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Barend Hermanus Vorster & Belinda Lorraine Vorster**; (3) V A Tsopotsa, Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 9 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Kriel.

T0453/2018—(2) **Vuzigystix (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) G L S de Wet & M van Rooyen, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1820/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gertruida Jacoba Elizabeth Krugell**; (3) A B Shaban & A Taunyane, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094; (4) 8 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Pretoria North.

G235/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Temperance Fikiswa Dyantyi** (770716 0877 083); (3) S.M RAMPOPORO, P O Box 4078 Rivonia 2128; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master, Johannesburg.

G753/2018—(2) **IN-OUT PANELBEATERS CC** (In Liquidation); (3) R K POLLOCK, N A G OMAR & E R SMITH, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDBURG.

T4966/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NEVIN, GARTH** (621120 5019 083); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & DHANESVARIN APPAVOO, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 30 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE KEMPTON PARK.

G534/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NICOLA TLOU CHOKWE** (7007030433088); (3) DAM MOHASOA, 286 PRETORIUS STREET, CENTRAL TOWERS BUILDING, SUITE 111, PRETORIA; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G534/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NICOLA TLOU CHOKWE** (7007030433088); (3) DAM MOHASOA, 286 PRETORIUS STREET, CENTRAL TOWERS BUILDING, SUITE 111, PRETORIA; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G781/2018—(2) **Sucking Sewerage CC** (2010/105077/23) (In Liquidation); (3) JF Engelbrecht & M Dowries, 117 Phula Lodge, Zwavelpoort, Pretoria; (4) 9 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Vereeniging.

G0871/18—(2) **WOODTECH STONETECH CC** (1993/027464/23) (In Liquidation); (3) M. COWIN, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G477/2017—(2) **WILTRADE 93 (PTY) LTD** (2011/116444/07) (In Liquidation); (3) CHERYL ANNE JONES, SUITE 111, CENTRAL TOWERS BUILDING, 286 PRETORIUS STREET, PRETORIA, 0001; (4) 26 October 2018, 10:00, THE MAGISTRATE, SPRINGS.

T2236/16—(2) **CBK MARKETING RESOURCES AND CONSTRUCTION (PTY) LTD** (2010/007270/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Z. KAJEE, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196; (4) 25 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

T1467/18—(2) **C Pro Construction (Pty) Ltd** (2008/018284/07) (In Liquidation); (3) W Van Rooyen & M Pay, P.O box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 25 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

G994/2017—(2) **INDUSTRIAL STEEL FIBRES CC** (2002/004837/23) (In Liquidation); (3) TREVOR MAHLASELE RAMODIKE & KGASHANE CHRISTOPHER MONYELA, P O Box 2190, JHB, 2000; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

G1213/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MOTSWAGOLE TIKANYETSO ALBERT & MMAPUTHI NELLY**; (3) TREVOR MAHLASELE RAMODIKE & SANDRA AVRIL MYRTLE DANEEL, P O Box 2190, JHB, 2000; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

T0721/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **DE WET, EDWAYNE** (910925 5061 087); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & IMRAN DINATH, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 1 November 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE VANDERBIJL PARK.

T0174/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MOKOATLO**, **HENDRICK LESIBA** (800910 6395 083); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & KARIEN VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 30 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE KEMPTON PARK.

T20253/2014—(2) **KOTEN CONSTRUCTION AND DEMOLISHING CC** (2007/003383/23) (In Liquidation); (3) DAM MOHASOA & L VAN DER MERWE, 286 PRETORIUS STREET, CENTRAL TOWERS BUILDING, SUITE 111, PRETORIA; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA.

T2982/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **FOURIE, ELIZABETH** (560718 0035 088); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & NOLUNDI MDA, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE GERMISTON.

G753/2018—(2) **IN-OUT PANELBEATERS CC** (In Liquidation); (3) R K POLLOCK, N A G OMAR & E R SMITH, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDBURG.

G637/2018—(2) **ZWELOTHANDO MINERALS & RESOURCES (PTY) LIMITED** (In Liquidation); (3) R K POLLOCK, T H NONYANE & A M G SULLIMAN, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE RANDBURG.

T0443/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **OLIVIER, EDGEMONT** (720411 5277 080); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & IGNATIUS CLEMENT MIKATEKO SHIRILELE, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE GERMISTON.

T0072/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ELS, JONATHAN EDWARD & CHANTAL VANESSA** (760417 5012 089 & 750914 0087 084); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND & STACY SAFFY, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE JOHANNESBURG.

G489/2018—(2) **GAME SELECT (PTY) LTD** (2014/020155/07) (In Liquidation); (3) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167; (4) 31 October 2018, 08:00, MAGISTRATE'S OFFICE ROODEPOORT.

T1397/18—(2) Flange Mart CC (2007/029390/23) (In Liquidation); (3) M Haywood & JP Voges\*, P.O. Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027; (4) 25 October 2018, 09:00, The Magistrate Pretoria North.

G527/18—(2) Maximum Output Trading 56 CC (2008/118399/23) (In Liquidation); (3) PJC Van Staden, HY Ismail, FIJ Khan\*, P.O. Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

G527/18—(2) Maximum Output Trading 56 CC (2008/118399/23) (In Liquidation); (3) PJC Van Staden, HY Ismail, FIJ Khan\*, P.O. Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

T2360/17—(2) **Tricon 101 (Pty) Ltd** (2012/096943/07) (In Liquidation); (3) W Van Rooyen & OJ Sithole, P.O Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1556/15—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **JACOBUS FREDERICK STEYN DE JONGH** (600411 5113 082); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 15 November 2018, 08:30, LANDDROSHOF GROBLERDAL; (5) 2018-11-15.

T0932/17—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **KAREN LINDI OLIVIER** (670428 0115 081); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL & JAYANT DAJI PEMA, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 14 November 2018, 10:00, MEESTER VAN DIE HOOGGEREGSHOF PRETORIA; (5) 2018-11-14.

T2096/18—(2) **Dualzone Solutions CC** (2004/096247/23) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & S Moodliar, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T543/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **D J Pretorius** (610709 5046 089); (3) K van der Westhuizen & ME Symes, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 9 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Springs.

G429/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **HARRIS**; **ROBERT WASHINGTON** (7102285275084); (3) B DAYA, Po Box 12224, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 26 October 2018, 08:00, MAGISTRATES COURT BRAKPAN.

T2983/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AZWINDINI VICTOR MASIA N.O. - ESTATE LATE ALPHEUS MUREMBIWA MASIA** (5305015546086); (3) Corne van den Heever, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, Master Pretoria.

G592/16—(2) **TANTUS TRADING 321 (PTY) LTD** (2005/017890/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Theodor Wilhelm van den Hever & Rischard Cassim, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Randburg.

T0931/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gouws, Deerde** (760323 0143 087); (3) Anneke Barnard, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 6 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Kempton Park.

G1027/2017—(2) **MB Auto Rentals and Sales (Pty) Ltd** (2016/092680/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe & Nomandla Ndabeni, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 22 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg.

G1067/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Turnbull, Cheryl** (600826 0063 083); (3) Anneke Barnard, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Benoni.

T3115/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **BOTES, JACO ANDRE & NICOLENE** (750403 5039 084 & 810204 0069 086); (3) R Pieters, BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Limited, P O Box 820, STELLENBOSCH, 7599; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T33<sup>1</sup>3/17—(2) **Rhino Safety CC** (2006/053214/23) (In Liquidation); (3) A van Jaarsveldt/MI Petersen, P.O Box 40023 Moreleta Park 0044; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Louis Trichardt.

T2450/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **BHORAT, Ahmed Dawood** (641031 5046 08 1); (3) RENETTE LEATHERN, 274 DOUGALL STREET, MUCKLENEUK, PRETORIA, 0002; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE: JOHANNESBURG.

T831/2005—(2) **Centuria 0150 (Pty) Ltd** (2001/022813/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Anneke Barnard, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 25 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T0369/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Dewald Croucamp** (7501255192080); (3) CA Starbuck & LM Mundalamo, Po Box 4373, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, The Master Pretoria.

G577/2017—(2) **Ezio Trading (Pty) Ltd** (2015/119940/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Joachim Hendrik Botha & Legadimane Arthur Maisela, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate: Randburg.

G619/2018—(2) **ILIKATI CONSTRUCTION CC (IN LIQUIDATION)** (2010/028225/23) (In Liquidation); (3) C MURRAY, L NAUDE AND ME SELLO, PO BOX 11889 THE TRAMSHED 0126; (4) 26 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE EMFULENI (VEREENIGING).

G281/2018—(2) Ruimsig Electrical CC (1999/053190/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Cloete Murray & Elsie Wagner, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 2 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate: Krugersdorp.

G332/2018—(2) **Trademark Appointments CC** (2000/009169/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Cloete Murray & Zaheer Cassim, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate: Randburg.

T1519/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Eugene Van Zyl Muller** (720902 5128 08 3); (3) Cloete Murray, c/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate: Brits.

T1830/18—(2) **WJ Legal and Collection Services CC** (2011/006765/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Dallie van der Merwe, PO Box 2596, Brooklyn Square, 0075; (4) 29 October 2015, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T1770/18—(2) **BC Electrical CC** (2006/179210/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Z Cassim & RC Rawoot, PO Box 2596, Brooklyn Square, 0075; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

G1851/04—(2) **NOUNCYN INVESTMENTS CC** (1988/011824/23) (In Liquidation); (3) ANDREAS ELIA, 3rd floor, 165 West Street, SANDOWN; (4) 22 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER JOHANNESBURG.

T0182/18—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **ALTHEA JACOBS** (770122 0193 086); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL & MELUSI GUMBO, YZELTRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 13 November 2018, 09:00, LANDDROSHOF KEMPTON PARK; (5) 2018-11-13.

T0183/18—(2) Insolvente Boedel: MADELEIN OOSTHUIZEN (751113 0091 084); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL & MILANI BECKER, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 16 November 2018, 09:00, LANDDROSHOF GERMISTON; (5) 2018-11-16.

T0749/18—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **PAUL STEVEN GREAVES** (770628 5234 089); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL & PHAHLAPHAHLA HUMPHREY LEBEPE, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 12 November 2018, 10:00, MEESTER VAN DIE HOOGGEREGSHOF PRETORIA; (5) 2018-11-12.

T0112/13—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **JEREMIA JESAJA & KARIN BEZUIDENHOUT** (631115 5041 08 5 & 700107 0014 08 0); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL & PHILIP DAVID BERMAN, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 12 November 2018, 10:00, LANDDROSHOF BRITS; (5) 2018-11-12.

T0551/16—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **JAMES CHRISTIAAN KNOX** (581109 5100 082); (3) JOHANNA WILLEMIA YZEL, YZEL TRUSTEES, P. O. BOX 30122, WONDERBOOMPOORT, 0033; (4) 12 November 2018, 10:00, MEESTER VAN DIE HOOGGEREGSHOF PRETORIA; (5) 2018-11-12.

T2814/17—(2) Cabel Stone (Pty) Ltd (2012/211125/07) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & S Moodliar, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

G563/18—(2) **Pro Print Finishers (Pty) Ltd** (2013/175832/07) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & S Naidoo, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 9 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Germiston.

T1993/18—(2) Protect-A-Floor CC (1999/034270/23) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & II Ka-Mbonane, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T1995/18—(2) Flowerdew 190 CC (2010/034384/23) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & ST Kekana, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

M000058/2018—(2) MYMICO EIENDOMME CC (2007/193273/23) (In Liquidation); (3) DM Botha AND D Basson, Corporate Liquidators PO Box 28675 Sunnyside Pretoria; (4) 29 October 2018, 09:00, The Magistrate Vryburg.

T1239/18—(2) Foothills Trading and Investment 10 (Pty) Ltd (2009/003811/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Kobus van der Westhuizen & Roynath Parbhoo, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186; (4) 26 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

G904/17—(2) **DK Potts (Pty) Ltd** (2005/028677/07) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & DL Khan, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 7 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Palm Ridge.

T3713/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **R G Lishman** (521205 5045 088); (3) K van der Westhuizen, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T1335/18—(2) Roxynix (Pty) Ltd (2013/113893/07) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & JE Saffy, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 24 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

T1116/18—(2) **Uppercrust Pies (Pty) Ltd** (2015/388867/07) (In Liquidation); (3) K van der Westhuizen & SV Mahlangu, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 8 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court Pretoria.

G104/18—(2) Vikeleka Security Technologies (Pty) Ltd (2014/031337/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Johannes Zacharias Human Muller & Mpakeleng Joas Baker Maseko, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186; (4) 7 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Randburg.

T2489/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Andrew Giles Oxley BARNARD** (7210265091080); (3) A B October, Raath Trustees, P O Box 31099, Wonderboompoort, 0033, PRETORIA; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, JOHANNESBURG.

T0255/18—(2) Insolvent Estate: **DE HAMMAN** (880413 0129 088); (3) R Stockhoff, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA.

T1344/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GCP & TW DU PLESSIS** (800826 5113 089 & 830618 0007 083); (3) R Stockhoff, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA.

T1760/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **RD BOOYSEN** (831124 0224 082); (3) R Stockhoff & MLM Kutumela, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA.

T3297/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GC & L VREY** (740924 5167 081 & 840410 0108 089); (3) R Stockhoff & M Haywood, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 30 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA.

T0281/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J MARITZ** (841116 0010 089); (3) R Stockhoff & GM Van Tonder, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, THE MAGISTRATE SABIE.

T2994/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JP & E VILJOEN** (721010 5088 083 & 720923 0101 081); (3) R Stockhoff & R Pieters, 250 Johnny Claassens Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria; (4) 1 November 2018, 09:30, THE MAGISTRATE VANDERBIJLPARK.

G2284/2010—(2) **Leslie Gold Mines Limited** (1959/001124/06) (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe & Gunvantrai Muggan, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 8 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Randfontein.

G954/2013—(2) **Chislehurston 5 (Pty) Ltd** (2002/018275/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe & Junaid Essop Mahomed c/o Terence Andrew Morrison, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 21 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Ranburg.

T1721/2018—(2) **Tribute Trading CC** (2004/105662/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Anneke Barnard & Roselyn Chantal Noel, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 30 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

G224/2017—(2) **Trade Upfront 65 Gauteng (Pty) Ltd** (2016/189785/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Lebogane Grace Mpakati & Larisa Myburgh, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 15 November 2018, 11:30, Magistrate, Boksburg.

G1034/2017—(2) Cosmos Weaving (Pty) Ltd (2006/015885/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Anneke Barnard & Taryn Jane Neizel, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Vereeniging.

G435/2018—(2) **J A D Building and Maintenance Projects (Pty) Ltd** (2011/128046/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Angelene Poole, Hashim Yunus Ismail & Elaine Juanita Jacobs, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 14 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Roodepoort.

T2431/2017—(2) Lodimix (Pty) Ltd (2012/033292/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Anneke Barnard & Mohamed Cassiem Rawoot, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 16 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate, Krugersdorp.

G977/2013—(2) North Africa Trucks (Pty) Ltd (2000/007636/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 7 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Randburg.

G1064/2017—(2) **Telkor-Dowty (Pty) Ltd** (1985/002117/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Liebenberg Dawid Ryk van der Merwe & Bhanumati Chandulal Narotam Pema, Unit B5, Clearview Office Park, 77 Wilhelmina Avenue, Constantia Kloof, Roodepoort, 1724; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Randburg.

G925/2017—(2) **RIZO TRADING (PTY) LTD** (2015/145125/07) (In Liquidation); (3) HASHIM YUNUS ISMAIL AND JOHANNA THORISO LESO, 223 BRONKHORST STREET, UNIT 9 PARKLANDS, NIEUW MUCKLENEUK, 0181; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG.

C663/15—(2) **WILDSIDE CONSULTING CC** (2004/031526/23) (In Liquidation); (3) EDWARD SEBASTIAN c/o Admiral Trust, 106 Sandton Drive, PARKMORE; (4) 6 November 2018, 10:30, MASTER CAPE TOWN.

B51/2018—(2) **Lethabo Milling (Pty) Ltd** (2013/112031/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Mmaeshibe Phuti Dibete & Karen Fortein, 77 Kellner Street, Westdene, Bloemfontein, 9301 & Karen Fortein Inc, 20 Thorn Brush, Musgrave Str, Douglas Valley, Bfn, 9301; (4) 7 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrates Court Ventersburg.

B85/2018—(2) Value Building Supplies (Pty) Ltd (2006/010782/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Avan Jaarsveldt/, P.O Box 40023 Moreleta Park 0044; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master Bloemfontein.

T670/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ELS, JAN HENDRIK** (731221 5141 089); (3) C M Penderis, BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Limited, P O Box 820, STELLENBOSCH, 7599; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Bloemfontein.

D117/2012—(2) **TRAFFORD TRADING (PTY0 LIMITED** (1998/07705/07) (In Liquidation); (3) John Douglas Michau, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg 3200; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Durban.

D112/2018—(2) **TREE NATURAL CONCEPT (PTY) LIMITED** (2014/119765/07) (In Liquidation); (3) John Douglas Michau and Molelekwa Ashworth Tau, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg 3200 & P O Box 64., Kimberley 8300; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Durban.

D135/2018—(2) **FERROPRINT (PTY) LTD** (2005/013236/07) (In Liquidation); (3) John Douglas Michau, Jolene Woycieh, Nolwazi Precious Zulu, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg, 3200; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master, Durban.

N20109/14—(2) **EMANS PANEL AND PAINT CC** (2003/031883/23) (In Liquidation); (3) R. Choonilall, 2nd Floor, Royal Towers, 30 Dorothy Nyembe Street, Durban; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master - 4th Floor Devonshire Building, 2 Devonshire Place, Durban.

D10/2018—(2) **Nyuukama Trading (Pty) Ltd** (2015/068695/07) (In Liquidation); (3) CB St Clair Cooper & S S Moosa, CK Trust PO Box 3065, Tygervalley, 7536; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Durban.

N14/2018—(2) **68 ON MAIN RESTAURANT CC** (2008/006646/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Neil David Button and Lebogang Michael Moloto, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg 3200 and P O Box 22416. Spruitview 1425; (4) 1 November 2018, 10:00, The Magistrate, Howick.

D 122/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AJITH RAMLOTCHAN & RAEESA RAMLOTCHAN** (660428 5012 087 & 691112 0165 081); (3) KRISHNA RUBEN VENGADESAN & LAURETTE VAN DER MERWE, 703 NEDBANK HOUSE, 30 INGCUCE STREET, DURBAN 4001; (4) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT DURBAN.

L29/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M Pieterse** (630812 5121 087); (3) JZH Muller & MA Christian, PO Box 2101, Pretoria, 0001; (4) 26 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Louis Trichardt.

T3075/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Charles Christopher Poonen and Rekha Poonen** (7206115185080 and 7506230055088); (3) NG Patel, PO Box 11889 The Tramshed 0129; (4) 26 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Baberton.

T20742/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Marylou Mckenzie** (6601280221085); (3) Heiko Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion, 0157; (4) 12 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria.

T612/18—(2) FARISINANI CONSTRUCTION (PTY) Ltd (2004/008874/07) (In Liquidation); (3) HEIKO DRAHT, 1022 SAXBY AVENUE, ELDORAIGNE, CENTURION,0157; (4) 9 November 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE, ERMELO.

M20005/14—(2) **Spectrum Building Supplies (Pty) Ltd** (1997/014806/07) (In Liquidation); (3) D Ismail, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Mafikeng.

M32/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CHARLOTTE INGRID GREEN** (730124 0202 08 0); (3) JOHN GINO ADOLPH, JG ADOLPH INC. ATTORNEYS, P.O.BOX 7608, PRETORIA, 0001; (4) 2 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, MAHIKENG.

C811/2017—(2) **EXIM FREIGHT & LOGISTICS SERVICES (PTY) LTD** (2015/143216/07) (In Liquidation); (3) HJ DE BEER, 30 OWEN STREET, KILNERPPARK, 0186; (4) 30 October 2018, 09:00, MASTER, CAPE TOWN.

C433/2018—(2) Cape Subscriptions CC (In Liquidation); (3) T C van Zyl & M H Osman, c/o Mazars Recovery & Restructuring, Mazars House, Rialto Road, Century City 7446; (4) 25 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Wynberg.

C162/2018—(2) **The Thai Cafe Group CC** (In Liquidation); (3) T C van Zyl & L van der Merwe, c/o Mazars Recovery & Restructuring, Mazars House, Rialto Road, Century City 7446; (4) 25 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Wynberg.

C799/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **HENDRIET DEDRE WITBOOI** (840525 0123 08 3); (3) L van Zyl, c/o Peninsula Trustees, P O Box 264, Woodstock, 7915; (4) 26 October 2018, 09:00, Master of the High Court, Cape Town.

C806/2017—(2) Vario Innovatice CC (2006/215563/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Johannes Jacob Theron and Hilmi Daniels, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000; (4) 7 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate's Court, Goodwood.

C112/2018—(2) Sprinter Zone Commercial Parow (Pty) Ltd (in liquidation) (2005/008443/07) (In Liquidation); (3) AC VAN HEERDEN, BEDFORD TRUST, PO BOX 421, CAPE TOWN, 8000; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Kuilsriver.

C206/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LOUIS LE ROUX BENADE** (3401205010082); (3) JOCHEN ECKHOFF and Jolene Woycieh, 7th Floor, Mandela Rhodes Place, Cnr Wale and Burg Street, Cape Town, 8001; (4) 29 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE'S COURT, HEIDELBERG.

C180/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WILGERWEG TRUST** (I.T. 8878/96); (3) Christian Findlay Bester, Lambertus von Wielligh Bester & Ankia van Jaarsveldt, MAZARS, P O BOX 134, CENTURY CITY. 7446; (4) 29 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate's Court, Clanwilliam; (5) N/A.

C479/2018—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Michaels, Llewellyn Michael** (890716 5112 08 5); (3) LF Kaaba & JE Carr, P.O Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126; (4) 30 November 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Ladismith.

C345/2018—(2) **EASTLAND DEVELOPMENTS CC** (1999/007316/23) (In Liquidation); (3) L Lombard & A N Ndyamara, BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Limited, P O Box 820, STELLENBOSCH, 7599; (4) 24 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate's Court, Vredenburg.

C246/2018—(2) **INTERNATIONAL MOBLE PROCTECTION (PTY) LIMITED** (2008/024505/07) (In Liquidation); (3) L Lombard & B Daya, BDO Business Restructuring (Pty) Limited, P O Box 820, STELLENBOSCH, 7599; (4) 24 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate's Court, Stellenbosch.

C274/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: CHRISTO JACOBUS DE SWARDT (700527 5185 08 2); (3) JOHN GINO ADOLPH, JG ADOLPH INC. ATTORNEYS, P.O.BOX 7608, PRETORIA, 0001; (4) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate's Court - Mossel Bay.

#### Form/Vorm 2

## MEETING OF CREDITORS IN SEQUESTRATED ESTATES OR COMPANIES BEING WOUND UP

Pursuant to sections 41 and 42 of the Insolvency Act of 1936, sections 179 and 182 of the Companies Act, 1926, and sections 339 and 366 of the Companies Act, 1973, notice is hereby given that a meeting of creditors will be held in the sequestrated estates or companies being wound up mentioned below.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) the number of estate/company; (2) the name and description of estate/company; (3) the date, hour and place of meeting and (4) the purposes of meeting. (5) Any additional annexure or resolutions.

Meetings in a place in which there is a Master's office, will be held before the Master; elsewhere they will be held before the Magistrate.

## BYEENKOMS VAN SKULDEISERS IN GESEKWESTREERDE BOEDELS OF MAATSKAPPYE IN LIKWIDASIE

Ingevolge artikels 41 en 42 van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikels 179 en 182 van die Maatskappywet, 1926,en artikels 339 en 366 van die Maatskappywet, 1973, word hierby kennis gegee dat 'n byeenkoms van skuldeisers in die gesekwestreerde boedels of maatskappye in likwidasie hieronder vermeld, gehou sal word.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) die naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy; (3) die datum, uur en plek van byeenkoms en (4) die doel van byeenkoms. (5) enige additionele aanhangsels of resolusies.

In 'n plek waar 'n kantoor van 'n Meester is, word die byeenkoms voor die Meester en in ander plekke voor die Landdros gehou.

T0011/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **THOMAS EDWARD & HESTER DANEEL DE KLERK** (8210085074089 & 8409010068086); (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, THE MAGISTRATE, OBERHOLZER; (4) PROVE CLAIM.

G662/2018—(2) **Sommer Slack Properties (Pty) Ltd** (2004/022984/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 23 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (4) Receive the Joint Liquidators Report, Prove Claims, adopt Resolutions and take directions for Creditors.

T0953/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JOHANNES PETRUS FRANCOIS OTTO** (8209055026081); (3) 30 October 2017, 10:00, MASTER OF THE NORTH HIGH COURT ,PRETORIA; (4) PROOF OF CLAIM.

T2133/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **STEPHANIE GLORIA BOOYSEN** (6903050224087); (3) 30 October 2017, 10:00, MASTER OF THE NORTH HIGH COURT ,PRETORIA; (4) PROOF OF CLAIM.

G0157/18—(2) **OCEANSIDE LOGISTICS CC** (2008/059143/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 25 October 2018, 10:00, THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (4) FURTHER PROOF OF CLAIMS.

T1369/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Stoman, Ana Dulce Ribeiro** (600716 0189 08 9); (3) 30 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Kempton Park; (4) Proof of claim..

G263/18—(2) **Cordy Engineering CC** (2005/146487/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 25 October 2018, 11:30, Magistrate Boksburg; (4) To prove claims.

T4661/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ROBERT REGINALD STEVENS** (3) 24 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Roodepoort; (4) To prove claims.

T3571/16—(2) **Oyster Inc Menlyn (Pty) Ltd** (2003/000241/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court Pretoria; (4) To prove claims.

T.1984/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **OUDAN SAMUEL NGOBENE** (6808175505080); (3) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER PRETORIA; (4) 1. Receiving Trustees Report

2. Adoption of Resolutions.

M13/2016—(2) **Buffelspoort Algemene Handelaars CC** (2007/134834/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 29 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate Brits; (4) Prove claim.

T2163/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Helberg, Marthinus Janse Van Rensburg & Johanna Christina** (450508 5057 08 4 & 571231 0022 08 7); (3) 30 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of claim..

T2133/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **STEPHANIE GLORIA BOOYSEN** (6903050224087); (3) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE NORTH HIGH COURT ,PRETORIA; (4) PROOF OF CLAIM.

T377/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: IM BOTES (5211130096082); (3) 25 October 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE

VANDERBIJLPARK; (4) To Prove Claims.

T3719/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **R COLE** (4901220011089); (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (4) To Prove Claims.

T4588/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LEP & SME DELMAGE** (5307085057085/6212070045088); (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE KLERKSDORP; (4) To Prove Claims.

T5641/11—(2) **GOLDEN MILE MOTORS CC** (1996/033835/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (4) To Prove Claims.

T1223/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J KOTZE** (7505285070083); (3) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE BRITS; (4) To Prove Claims.

T857/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P & LL ROETZ** (6709185095080/7002120236087); (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (4) To Prove Claims.

T22233/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MARIETA VAN HEERDEN** (6111100050086); (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (4) To adopt resolutions;

- (5) 1. To adopt the following resolutions:
- 1. That the report of the Trustee(s) and his\their actions as referred to therein be and are hereby approved, ratified and confirmed.
- 8. That the Trustee(s) be and is\are hereby authorised to sell any movable or immovable property of the estate of whatsoever description and including outstanding debts by public auction, public tender or private treaty in such manner, upon such terms and conditions and for such amounts as he\they may deem fit.
- a) Ito section 82(6) The sale of the movable property shall be excepted the wearing apparel and bedding of the insolvent and the whole or such part of his household furniture, and tools and other essential means of subsistence as the creditors, or if no creditor has proved a claim against the estate, as the Master may determine and the insolvent shall be allowed to retain, for his own use any property so excepted from the sale.
- b) That the Trustee(s) be and is/are hereby authorized to sell any immovable property as per the instructions given by the secured creditor at any given time. This includes the proceeding to public auction by the auctioneers nominated by the secured creditor. In such an event the secured creditor will have the opportunity to assess the offer and decide to buy the property in or instruct the trustee to further market the property and / or proceed with a second auction at a later stage
- 14. That the Trustee(s) be and is\are hereby authorised and empowered in his\their discretion to compromise or admit any claim against the estate, whether liquidated or not liquidated, arising from any guarantee or any other cause whatsoever, as a liquidated claim in terms of Section 78(3) of the Insolvency Act, as amended, at such amount as may be agreed upon between the creditor(s) concerned and the Trustee(s) provided that proof thereof has been tendered at a meeting of creditors.

T22184/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mariam Cupido** (7610130150088); (3) 25 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Pretoria-North; (4) Proof of further claims.

T1323/13—(2) **GLENRAND MIB FINANCIAL SERVICES (PTY) LTD** (2000/025037/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 2 November 2018, 09:30, Magistrate Krugersdorp; (4) General Meeting of Creditors for the adoption of the following resolution/s:- 1) THAT the Liquidators are authorised to investigate the affairs of the estate and that this meeting be postponed for the purposes of an enquiry..

T4307/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Vorster, Louisa Catharina** (720919 0003 08 7); (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of claims.

C490/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A WIESE** (861222 0216 083); (3) 31 October 2018, 09:00, MAGISTRATE OUDTSHOORN; (4) Proof of further claims.

T20713/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Stephanus Marthinus & engela Maria van Niekerk** (5209145027084 & 5706050100087); (3) 23 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T2000/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **RADINGWANE**, **PSHATANE HACKSON** & **TLAKALE NANLU** (640606 5781 08 3 & 670906 0527 08 2); (3) 29 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER'S OFFICE PRETORIA; (4) Proof of Claim.

T2838/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Nora-Lee De Abreu** (7101260154082); (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Prove Claims.

G1142/15—(2) Fire And Emergency Vehicles (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation) (3) 23 October 2018, 10:00, Master Johannesburg; (4) Further Proof Of Claims.

T0953/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JOHANNES PETRUS FRANCOIS OTTO** (8209055026081); (3) 30 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE NORTH HIGH COURT ,PRETORIA; (4) PROOF OF CLAIM.

G2025/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **THOMAS GEORGE FOURIE** (7010075029084); (3) 7 November 2018, 10:00, BENONI MAGISTRATES COURT; (4) PROOF OF CREDITORS CLAIMS.

G1041/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Diamond, Anthony** (7608165226088); (3) 29 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court: Johannesburg; (4) Proof of claims.

T1758/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Muller, Markus Johannes** (501015 5036 08 2); (3) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate: Middelburg (Mpumalanga); (4) Further proof of claims.

T20009/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Onica Katane** (7703150822080); (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, The Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (4) Prove Claims.

T2020/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JOHAN LUKAS & ANTOINETTE DE WET** (8301205113081 & 890525006089); (3) 1 November 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE, FOCHVILLE; (4) PROOF OF CLAIMS.

T2000/16—(2) Blitz Fitment Centre CC (2008/082327/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 1 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Pretoria North; (4) Prove of claims.

T1323/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JE BURGER** (740605 0128 083); (3) 1 November 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE VANDERBIJLPARK; (4) Proof of further claims.

T20177/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NS GOUWS** (83004 5011 085); (3) 2 November 2018, 09:30, MAGISTRATE SECUNDA; (4) Proof of further claims.

C300/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **PA Diamini** (690330 5430 083); (3) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate: Oudtshoorn; (4) Proof of claims.

T194/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Marius & Marenda Lorraine Bothma** (6812195116084); (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T0144/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LW & JM MABOTE** (641118 5488 080 & 720228 0354 080); (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, MAGISTRATE BENONI; (4) Proof of further claims.

D37/2017—(2) **PLUMBMAN INSTALLATIONS CC** (1996/062744/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 7 November 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, DURBAN; (4) PROVE OF LATE CLAIM.

T2985/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Ettienne de Beer** (8408065027085); (3) 23 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate, Kempton Park; (4) Proof of further claims.

T20780/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Jeanette Kruger** (7408060123088); (3) 22 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T623/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mariska Louw** (8401140033087); (3) 30 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T20306/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mondli Moses & Nokwethemba Zanele Carol Ndaba** (8104095480085 & 8602200359086); (3) 25 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (4) Proof of further claims.

T150/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Pieter Andries Nell** (8208295012083); (3) 22 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T22/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Daniel Alexander Rossouw** (8406175031088); (3) 25 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Vanderbijlpark; (4) Proof of further claims.

T3394/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bernard John & Simone Springer** (6501126119081 & 6708170664081); (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pretoria; (4) Proof of further claims.

T634/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Colleen Terblanche** (6602050048088); (3) 24 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (4) Proof of further claims.

T21263/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Leonie Truter** (8301130070083); (3) 2 November 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Germiston; (4) Proof of further claims.

T4977/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Sallidoor Jacobus Delport** (7610165055087); (3) 26 October 2018, 09:00, The Magistrate Brakpan; (4) A SPECIAL MEETING TO BE HELD FOR PROOF OF CLAIMS.

S 2/2016—(2) **Blenheim Feeds CC** (CK 1991 / 029 943 / 23); (In Liquidation) (3) 24 October 2018, 14:00, Master's Office, Port Elizabeth; (4)

Further proof of Claims.

S 2/2016—(2) **Blenheim Feeds CC** (CK 1991 / 029 943 / 23); (In Liquidation) (3) 24 October 2018, 14:00, Master's Office, Port Elizabeth; (4) Further proof of Claims.

S7/2016—(2) Siyalungisa Engineering and Consulting (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation) (2002/015412/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 24 October 2018, 14:00, The Master of the High Court - Port Elizabeth, 523 Govan Mbeki Avenue, North End; (4) Claims to be proved.

D20/2016—(2) **SUN MARINE SHIPPING (PTY) LTD** (1999/009449/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master, 4th Floor Devonshire Building, 2 Devonshire Place, Durban; (4) Prove Claim.

D45/2017—(2) **Guilder Investments 10 (Pty) Ltd** (2006/003965/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, 2 Devonshire Place, Durban; (4) For the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's report as to the affairs and conditions of the Estate and for giving the Liquidator directions concerning the sale or recovery of any part of the Estate or assets of the Estate and for the purpose of giving directions concerning any matter relating to the administration thereof..

N16/2018—(2) **TWO SAINTS INNOVATIONS CC** (2006/034715/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pietermaritzburg; (4) Proof of further claims.

N48/2017—(2) **JORJON ENGINEERING CC** (1994/038607/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, Master of the High Court, Pietermaritzburg; (4) Proof of further claims.

N5/2018/PMB—(2) **CONCORDE PANEL BEATERS PTY LTD** (2013/124983/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PIETERMARITZBURG; (4) SPECIAL MEETING OF CREDITORS.

T2627/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Isabel Bloem** (7905160019082); (3) 26 October 2018, 10:00, Master, Polkowane; (4) Further proof of claims.

T980/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **The Macgyver Trust** (IT 13647/06); (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, Magistrate, Middelburg; (4) Proof of claim..

T440/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Reynier & Susanna Elizabeth Smith** (7001015009088 & 7407030136089); (3) 31 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Waterval Boven; (4) Proof of further claims.

M000112/2017—(2) **Proshaw (Pty) Ltd** (1992/070253/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, The Magistrate Potchefstroom; (4) Further proof of claims.

M000112/2017—(2) **Proshaw (Pty) Ltd** (1992/070253/07); (In Liquidation) (3) 31 October 2018, 10:00, The Magistrate Potchefstroom; (4) Further proof of claims and the interrogation of witnesses.

C522/2008—(2) Slamang & Jakoets Construction CC (In Liquidation) (2000/071652/23); (In Liquidation) (3) 25 October 2018, 09:00, Magistrate Wynberg; (4) Further proof of claims.

### Form/Vorm 4

# LIQUIDATION ACCOUNTS AND PLANS OF DISTRIBUTION OR CONTRIBUTION IN SEQUESTRATED ESTATES OR COMPANIES BEING WOUND UP

Pursuant to section 108 (2) of the Insolvency Act, 1936, section 136 (2) of the Companies Act, 1926, and section 406 (3) of the Companies Act, 1973, notice is hereby given that the liquidation account and plans of distribution or contribution in the estates or the companies mentioned below will lie open for inspection by creditors or contributories at the offices of the Masters and the Magistrates stated therein, for a period of 14 days, or for such a period as stated therein, from the date mentioned below or from the date of publication hereof, whichever may be the later date.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate/company; (2) name and description of estate/ company; (3) description of account; (4) account for inspection at Master's and Magistrate's office, (5) date, (6) period (if longer than 14 days).

# LIKWIDASIE-, DISTRIBUSIE- OF KONTRIBUSIEREKENINGS IN GESEKWESTREERDE BOEDELS OF MAATSKAPPYE IN LIKWIDASIE

Ingevolge artikel 108 (2) van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikel 136 (2) van die Maatskappywet, 1926, en artikel 406 (3) van die Maatskappywet 1973, word hierby kennis gegee dat die likwidasie-, distribusie- of kontribusierekenings in die boedels of die maatskappye, na gelang van die geval hieronder vermeld, ter insae van skuldeisers of kontribuante sal lê te die kantore van die Meesters en Landdroste daarin genoem, gedurende 'n tydperk van 14 dae, of die tydperk wat daarin vermeld is, vanaf die datum hieronder vermeld of vanaf die datum van publikasie hiervan, watter datum ook al die laatste is.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy; (3) beskrywing van rekening; (4) rekening ter insae by Meesters- en Landdroskantoor, (5) datum; (6) tydperk (indien langer as 14 dae).

T1752/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Johannes Bodenstein & Arina Bodenstein**, (3) First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate, Ermelo

T2291/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Fatima Essop**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Master of the High Court Johannesburg

G156/2016—(2) Motown Properties (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court Johannesburg; Magistrate, Benoni

T2769/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Kenneth Oberholster**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Rustenburg

G137/2010—(2) **Mokunaa Farm CC** (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; Magistrate, Benoni

T3540/2010—(2) Insolvent Estate: **John Paul Pavier**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate, Pretoria North

- G941/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Larry Park**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Johannesburg; Magistrate Alberton (Palm Ridge)
- G120/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Kim Tracey Reyneke**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; None
- T2117/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Jan Adriaan Roodt**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- G325/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Barry Thomas Phillipson**, (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court Johannesburg; Magistrate, Roodepoort
- T20064/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bruce Scheepers & Jolene Scheepers**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate, Klerksdorp
- T22693/2014—(2) **Sovereign Seeker Investments 37 (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T161/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Sarel Jacobus van der Walt & Ingrid Ursela van der Walt**, (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T22756/2014—(2) **Tshepo Forensic Services (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- G237/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Werner de Villiers Woest & Florbela Woest**, (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Johannesburg; Magistrate Alberton (Palm Ridge)
- T2465/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: Claudette van Graan, (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- G302.17—(2) **EARTHTRONICS ELECTRICAL (PTY) LTD** (2016/374566/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUN; (4) JOHANNESBURG; BOKSBURG
- T2306/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LAWRENCE DEREK & FRANCINA** (5802265022081 & 6105170134085), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER PRETORIA; N/A
- T1813/2009—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Pieter Johannes du Plessis** (600723 5070 08 2), (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) .; Magistrate's Court Vanderbijlpark
- G582/2013—(2) PLAKA ILLOVO RESTAURANTS (PTY) LTD (2009/024827/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; NONE
- G838/2013—(2) COLD CREEK INVESTMENTS 4 (PTY) LTD (2005/036321/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; NONE
- G586/2013—(2) **WILD FLO TRADING 41 CC** (2007/039368/23) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; NONE
- T3251/2017—(2) **URANIUM ONE TECHNICAL SERVICES (PTY) LIMITED** (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) PRETORIA; -
- G0598/18—(2) MANAGED DIRECT RESPONSE (PTY) LTD (1983/005133/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G0705/18—(2) **NATAL COAL PROSPECTING AND MINING COMPANY (PTY) LTD** (1964/003471/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G0703/18—(2) **JUST ENERGY NPC** (2010/024516/08) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT, CAPE TOWN
- G0597/18—(2) **INSURANCE COMPUTER SYSTEMS (PTY) LTD** (1981/010213/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G20653/14—(2) **GWEN TO OXFORD 1 (PTY) LTD** (2007/011684/06) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G0024/16—(2) **RHULANI PLANT HIRE CC** (2010/088287/23) (In Liquidation), (3) AMENDED FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G331/2016—(2) **BOCAL AFRICA (PTY) LTD** (2004/031626/07) (In Liquidation), (3) SECOND AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER'S OFFICE JOHANNESBURG; MAGISTRATE ROODEPOORT; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) UNTIL 26 OCTOBER 2018.

- T2662/11—(2) **High Echelon Trading 166 CC** (2003/19603/23) (In Liquidation), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Emalahleni; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T611/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Scwhab Chantelle** (810311 0032 08 7), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; -; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T980/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **The Macgyver Trust** (IT 13647/06), (3) The Supplementary First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Middelburg (MP); (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T2644/2016—(2) **AQUAPRESS PROJECTS (PTY) LTD (IN LIQUIDATION)** (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) Until 26 October 2018.
- T1340/09—(2) **Africa Olebogeng Farms (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Randburg
- T4747/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H E Albrecht**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Vereeniging
- T3857/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **C Lange**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T8063/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P L Maruma**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T344/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **N V Ngcwabe**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Germiston
- T21478/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **L F Pistorius**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Roodepoort
- T2184/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **N H Tladi**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T7546/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **K van Wyk**, (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- G20686/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **STUART CAMERON PAGET** (7106265234086), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) THE MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT JOHANNESBURG; -
- T3277/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Vanitha Naidoo** (7406030237087), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria and Johannesburg; n/a
- G0171/17—(2) **IMAGINATION MOTOR CLINIC (PTY) LTD** (2013/041561/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; PALM RIDGE
- G0704/18—(2) **MOOIHOEK COLLIERY (PTY) LTD** (1964/004218/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) JOHANNESBURG; N/A
- G20395/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Ronelle Mackenzie** (7203170380086), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Johannesburg; N/A
- G1205/17—(2) **Charter Interior Projects CC** (1999/061203/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Johannesburg; N/A
- T511/17—(2) **Citi Protection SA 3 (Pty) Ltd** (2011/138527/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Pretoria; Pretoria North
- G937/17—(2) **H and D Holding (Pty) Ltd** (2016/200068/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Johannesburg; Springs
- T22327/14—(2) **Nkolo Developments (Pty) Ltd** (1983/007395/07) (In Liquidation), (3) Third Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) The Master of the North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; The Magistrate, Wolmaransstad
- T317/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Willem Lourens Jooste** (7510275048081), (3) Third and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) The Master of the North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; The Magistrate Klerskdorp
- T22846/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mentz Karen Petronella** (680827 0124 08 4), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Secunda; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- G424/2017—(2) **CENTRAL TECHNICAL SERVICES (PTY) LTD.** (2012/039907/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and final liquidation and distribution account; (4) Johannesburg; n/a; (5) 12 October 2018

- G936/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bizz Africa 991 (PTY) Ltd** (1999/010327/07), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court Johannesburg; -; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T2811/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Lego Family Trust** (IT 2590/14), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Klerksdorp; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T1022/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Ross Warrick Andrew** (920129 5011 08 9), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Master of the High Court Johannesburg; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- T20483/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P K F & M D E Ackerman**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Vereeniging
- T440/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **E Barnard**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T3788/15—(2) **Dynatrans (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T5226/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **C M & M A G Gontshi**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Westonaria
- T21914/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H C Grobler**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Lydenburg
- T504/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A A & D J Mare**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate White River
- T2337/12—(2) **MIT Gardening Distributors CC** (In Liquidation), (3) Supplementary First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T3889/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **T M Mkhwanazi**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Springs
- T780/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P K Mokoena**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T21388/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A F & F M Paulo**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate White River
- T435/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A T & S Payne**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Thabazimbi
- T3434/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **N P & J C Sibiya**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T21526/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **D R J & I Strauss**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Vanderbijlpark
- T3274/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **F W & E P Strydom**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Meyerton
- T5577/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: I N Tiya, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T4088/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S & M G Tshikwatamba**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T5140/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J & S M van Deventer**, (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Pretoria North
- T595/07—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S P van Rooyen**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; None
- T4737/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J F P & D van ZyI**, (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Louis Trichardt
- T2234/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J H P van ZyI**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court, Pretoria; Magistrate Vanderbijlpark
- T3126/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Raymond Charles Thomas & Cheryll Anne Magee** (670930 0531 081 & 590501 0170 081), (3) First and Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Kempton Park

- T391/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MJ HERLEY** (670428 0053 084), (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Vanderbijlpark
- T2162/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A KOK** (730426 0163 083), (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; N/A
- T50/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **E KRUGER** (710417 0066 081), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria: N/A
- T2957/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Jan Johannes Petrus du Plooy**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Pretoria-North; (5) 12 October 2018
- T252/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mashudu Lucky Muladi**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; N/A; (5) 12 October 2018
- G1164/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Smit, Albertus Daniel**, (3) First And Final Liquidation, Distribution And Contribution Account; (4) Master Johannesburg; Magistrate Boksburg
- M84/2010—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Phillipus Rudolph Janse van Rensburg** (7209215006081), (3) Supplementary Second and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) The Master of the North West High Court, Mafikeng; The Magistrate Rustenburg
- T1217/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Andries Hendrik van Rooyen** (6711285190084), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) The Master of the North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; The Magistrate Klerksdorp
- T6132/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Soretha Byleveld** (6805270024082), (3) Second and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) The Master of the North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; The Master of the South Gauteng High Court, Johannesburg
- G1051/2017—(2) **Prestige Project Construction (Pty) Ltd** (2010/016363/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) Johannesburg; Randburg
- C353/2017—(2) Lagardere Unlimited Events South Africa (Pty) Ltd (2015/001344/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; n/a
- T20605/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mokale, Innocent Thabo and Mmathole Enny** (7604235434083 and 7807010635085), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Pretoria North
- T0790/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JANSEN VAN VUUREN DANIE RUDOLPH & NADIA** (810416 5056 088 & 851024 0067 082), (3) First and Final Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Pretoria; Magistrate Court of Middelburg; (5) 17 October 2018
- T3452/17—(2) **Dlava Auctioneers CC** (2004/053997/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Pretoria; n.a.
- T1068/08—(2) Amazons Restaurant Franchise (Pty) Ltd (2005/023527/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Middelburg
- G475/17—(2) **Ozone Umbrellas CC** (2002/079933/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Johannesburg; Randfontein
- T1067/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Sabelo Lucky Dlozi** (800304 5703 085), (3) First and Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; n.a.
- G1086/15—(2) Thiela Image Laboratory (Pty) Ltd (2001/006065/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Johannesburg; n.a.
- T1629/2017—(2) **AL-ZARRA-VEN-TER-FARMER-PROJECKTE CC** (2015/374415/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) Master Pretoria; Master Nelspruit
- G1369/2012—(2) **BOJAS TRADE 14 CC** (2007/022882/23) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT JOHANNESBURG; MAGISTRATE RANDBURG
- T2942/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **VAN ZYL DEIDRE** (830310 0075 084), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER OF THE HIGH COURT PRETORIA; N/A
- T1660/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **R & PL ALBERS** (840407 5092 086 & 800408 0076 080), (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; N/A
- T3113/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **SL & ML ROSSEL** (760429 5108 080 & 770527 0088 088), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria; Johannesburg
- T147/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **PA VAN ZYL** (510527 5029 082), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria; N/A

- T3937/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **PL GEYER** (660511 0030 087), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria: Vanderbijlpark
- T1713/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M KRUGELL** (7607200266083), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria; Ermelo
- T143/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: PI & J LABUSCHAGNE (701218 5269 089 & 760323 0123 089), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria; N/A
- T1033/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J SAUNDERS** (930630 5044 085), (3) First & Final Liquidation and DistributionAccount; (4) Pretoria; Roodepoort
- T20111/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Kinsley Schott Strachan**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (5) 12 October 2018
- T97/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Mandlenkosi Mathews & Lindsay Ndlovu**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Master of the High Court, Johannesburg; (5) 12 October 2018
- T20800/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Alida Naude**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Kempton Park; (5) 12 October 2018
- T0763/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Candice Jay Brophy**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Kempton Park; (5) 12 October 2018
- T0436/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Christoffel van Huyssteen du Plessis**, (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; N/A; (5) 12 October 2018
- T22837/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Deon & Amanda Engelbrecht**, (3) Supplementary First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Klerksdorp; (5) 12 October 2018
- T1054/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Christian Frederick Groenewald**, (3) Supplementary First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Randburg; (5) 12 October 2018
- S6/2016—(2) **Wholetrade 1194 CC** (1998/057736/23) (In Liquidation), (3) Amended First & Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 523 Govan mbeki Avenue, North End, Port Elizabeth, 6000; None
- s49/2013—(2) **ALVOCRAFT CC** (CK 2009/202496/23) (In Liquidation), (3) AMENDED FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION & CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) PORT ELIZABETH; N/A
- S28/2014—(2) **Dalen Plumbing CC (In Liquidation)** (2009/099311/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Port Elizabeth, 523 Govan Mbeki Avenue, North End; Not Applicable
- S09/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Metate Construction Trust** (TM3213), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Port Elizabeth; Port Elizabeth
- B63/2017—(2) **DIDDO DOT TRADING (PTY) LTD** (2012/177590/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Bloemfontein; Hennenman; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 14.
- B29/2018—(2) **LEZMIN 2317 CC t/a BLOEM AUTO BODY** (2003/005790/23) (In Liquidation), (3) SECOND & FINAL LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) BLOEMFONTEIN; N/A; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 14.
- B37/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MALUTI BATE TRUST** (IT 1989/02), (3) THIRD & FINAL LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) BLOEMFONTEIN; N/A; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 14.
- B111/2016—(2) YAROK BOERDERY BK (2010/100519/23) (In Likwidasie), (3) EERSTE AANVULLENDE REKENING TOT DIE EERSTE & FINALE LIKWIDASIE, DISTRIBUSIE EN KONTRIBUSIE RI; (4) BLOEMFONTEIN; VILJOENSKROON
- D20/2017—(2) **Saranac CC** (In Liquidation), (3) First & Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Durban; None
- N214/2012—(2) **FORUM TRADING 364 (PTY) LIMITED** (2003/020928/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Master, Pietermaritzburg and Master, Durban; -
- D76/2016—(2) **SHIPPIN G CONSOLIDATED (PTY) LTD** (2005/003355/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) Master 4th Floor Devonshire Building, 2 Devonshire Road, Durban; -; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 26 October 2014.
- D122/2017—(2) **WOODSIDE TRADING (PTY) LTD** (2004/018430/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) MASTER'S OFFICE, 2 DEVONSHIRE PLACE, DURBAN; MAGISTRATE'S COURT, 52 GEORGE SEWPERSADH STREET, VERULAM
- N198/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Christoffel Johannes Stephanus De Beer** (N198/2013), (3) Second & Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pietermaritzburg; Pinetown

- T1520/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: LYONS, THOMAS WILLIAM (6405205164085), (3) AMENDED FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) PRETORIA; TZANEEN
- T20513/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gerhardus Josua & Petronella Alettha Nel**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Mokopane; (5) 12 October 2018
- T1869/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Roelof Deon Barnard**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Master of the High Court, Polokwane; (5) 12 October 2018
- T274/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Jan Melchior Pieterse**, (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Pretoria; Klerksdorp; (5) 12 October 2018
- K53/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Tonder Frederick & Mandie** (830223 5139 08 8 & 890109 0086 08 4), (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) Master of the High Court Kimberley; Magistrate Kathu; (5) 12 October 2018; (6) 12 October 2018 26 October 2018.
- C643/2017—(2) **LOHR'S AUTO COACHWORKS CC** (1991/004695/23) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) CAPE TOWN; BELLVILLE & PAARL
- C1032/2016—(2) **Brackor (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation)** (2005/025234/07) (In Liquidation), (3) Supplementary First and Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Bellville
- C331/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **THE BRAKRIVIER TRUST** (IT 4694/2005), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) CAPE TOWN; WYNBERG
- C311/2016—(2) ALL DIESEL ENGINE PIPES CC (1999/002170/23) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) CAPE TOWN; WYNBERG
- C606/2017—(2) **Schwartzies Butchery CC** (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Wynberg
- C696/2016—(2) Integrity Risk & Security Solutions Pty Ltd (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Goodwood
- C647/2012—(2) Klein Antoniesvlei (Pty) Ltd (1966/010700/07) (In Liquidation), (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Bellville, Vredenburg & Wellington
- C20236/2014—(2) Muizenberg Import Export and Distribution (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation) (1995/003187/07) (In Liquidation), (3) Second Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Magistrate Simonstown
- C529/2017—(2) **TOWEL AND LINEN (PTY) LIMITED** (2000/031389/07) (In Liquidation), (3) FIRST LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) Cape Town; Stellenbosch
- C873/2009—(2) Edrei Investments 13 Limited (in liquidation) (In Liquidation), (3) 3rd Supplementary Third & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Wellington & Pretoria
- C183/2017—(2) PVI Solar Pty Ltd (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; None
- C592/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ALBERTINIA DEKRIET TRUST** (IT3094/97), (3) FIRST LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) Cape Town; Mossel Bay
- C362/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CURTIS EDWARD & LIESL JOY DICKS** (7307045026087 & 7810290106082), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Oudtshoorn; (5) 12 October 2018
- C431/17—(2) **Belhar Arundel Drive CC** (1990/023633/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Wynberg
- C72/2017—(2) All Aluminium and Glass Connection (Pty) Ltd (2014/107922/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; n/a
- C934/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Destroo, F W** (7801075051080), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Paarl
- C230/2018—(2) Oranjezicht City Farm NPC (2014/162636/08) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; n/a
- C427/2016—(2) **Triple Trust Organisation NPC** (1988/005077/08) (In Liquidation), (3) Second Supplementary First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; n/a
- C12/20175—(2) **Roq Properties Cc** (2009/179460/23) (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Paarl
- C51/2018—(2) **CMI Innovative Building Projects CC** (In Liquidation), (3) First and Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) Cape Town; None

C854/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: Seca Trust, (3) Seventh Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Bellville

C713/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Hendrik Johannes Albertus Thiersen**, (3) Second Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Moorreesburg

C458/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ABF Trust**, (3) Supplementary Second & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Mossel Bay

C399/2017—(2) **POWERREC (PTY) LTD** (2007/027507/07) (In Liquidation), (3) First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) Cape Town; Kuils River; (5) 12 October 2018

#### Form/Vorm 5

# PAYMENT OF DIVIDENDS AND COLLECTION OF CONTRIBUTIONS IN SEQUESTRATED ESTATES OR COMPANIES BEING WOUND UP

The liquidation accounts and plans of distribution or contribution in the sequestrated estates or companies being wound up, as the case may be, mentioned below having been confirmed on the dates therein mentioned, notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 113 (1) of the Insolvency Act, 1936, section 139 (2) of the Companies Act, 1926, and section 409 (2) of the Companies Act, 1973, that dividends are in the course of payment or contributions are in the course of collection in the said estates or companies as set forth below and that every creditor liable to contribution is required to pay to the trustee or liquidator the amount for which he is liable at the address mentioned below.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate/company; (2) name and description of estate/company and (3) account; (4) date when account confirmed; (5) whether a dividend is being paid or contribution being collected, or both, and (6) name and address of trustee or liquidator.

# UITKEER VAN DIVIDENDE EN INSAMELING VAN KONTRIBUSIES IN GESEKWESTREERDE BOEDELS OF MAATSKAPPYE IN LIKWIDASIE

Nademaal die likwidasierekenings en distribusie- of kontribusierekenings in die gesekwestreerde boedels of maatskappye in likwidasie, na gelang van die geval, hieronder vermeld op die datums daarin vermeld, bekragtig is, word hierby ingevolge artikel 113 (1) van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, artikel 139 (2) van die Maatskappywet, 1926, en artikel 409 (2) van die Maatskappywet, 1973, kennis gegee dat uitbetaling van dividende of insameling van kontribusies aan die gang is in genoemde boedels of maatskappye soos hieronder uiteengesit en dat elke kontribusiepligtige skuldeiser die bedrag deur hom verskuldig by die adres hieronder genoem aan die kurator of likwidateur moet betaal.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel/maatskappy; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel/maatskappy en (3) rekening; (4) datum waarop rekening bekragtig is; (5) of 'n dividend uitgekeer of 'n kontribusie ingevorder word, of beide, en (6) naam en adres van kurator of likwidateur.

G969/2015—(2) **SILVER STARS TRADING 68 CC** (2004/016693/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 3 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) IMRAN DINATH, 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD PRETORIA 0081.

G64/2011—(2) **Aurora Empowerment Systems (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 27 July 2018; (5) Dividends paid; (6) G L S de Wet, K Keevy, S L Magardie & I S Ponnen, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

G907/2015—(2) Colmec Property Investments CC (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 20 August 2018; (5) None / Shortfall; (6) G L S de Wet & T Medupe, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094. G599/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: Werner de Bruyn & Tanya Ann de Bruyn; (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 2 August 2018; (5) Dividends paid and contribution levied; (6) E Makhese & W N Jacobs, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

T3224/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Lourens Abraham du Plessis**; (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 16 August 2018; (5) None / Shortfall; (6) c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

G898/2016—(2) **Hotelserve Distribution South Africa (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 17 August 2018; (5) None / Shortfall; (6) c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

G239/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Johannes Bartholomeus Robberts**; (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 6 August 2018; (5) Dividends paid and contribution levied; (6) c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

G0389/17—(2) LANCER TRADING 1022 CC (2006/085048/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) M. COWIN, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196.

T1273/17—(2) **EXILITE 489 CC** (2011/103687/23); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) 18 Julie 2018; (5) NONE; (6) W.F.LANGSON, 23 RALSTON ROAD FERNGLEN PORT ELIZABETH.

G1117/2017—(2) CARIBBEAN ESTATE (PTY) LIMITED (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION & CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 27 August 2018; (5) None; (6) R K POLLOCK & R E STROH, P O Box 1671 Houghton 2041.

G1062/2015—(2) **Warren Burger Traders cc** (2003/005813/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) 26 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) H Kaplan & K.A Moetsi, P OBox 4078 Rivonia 2128.

T0943/15—(2) **Expert Technical Consultants Gauteng CC** (2006/157449/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 10 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) JF Engelbrecht & JW Yzel, PO Box 92333, Mooikloof, 0059.

T20089/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Warren Shaun Lawson** (7306920 5290 087); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) M Gumbo (CO: JF Engelbrecht), PO Box 92333, Mooikloof, 0059.

G877/12—(2) Carenet Services (Pty) Ltd T/A: Ocean View (2000/014404/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 6 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) EJJ van Rensburg & CT Maredi, PO Box 90755, Garsfontein, 0042.

G873/2017—(2) **MIDNIGHT FEAST PROPERTIES 2 [PTY] LIMITED** (2006/025337/07) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION DISTRIBUTION CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) G.H.J. VENTER - B.E. GROENEWALD, PO Box 50861, West Beach, 7449.

G0552/16—(2) **UMLINGO LITHO (PTY) LTD** (2011/109676/07) (In Liquidation); (3) SECOND AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) P. BOTHOMLEY, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196.

G0608/13—(2) **NAZMIE JACOBS** (6512025138080) (In Liquidation); (3) SECOND AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) N. KLEIN, 54 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, 2196.

T2079/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bailey William Douglas** (671116 5098 084); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen/ KS Mahlangu, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

M5/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Brelage Engineering & Consulting CC** (2006/202714/23); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 12 September 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) LF Kaaba, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T119/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **De Bruyn Mark Robert & Anna Aletta** (660622 5058 088 & 660419 0009 087); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 2 October 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen / HM Hamman, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T3243/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **De Vries Jacques & Martha Maria Petronella** (780217 5024 084 & 780319 0116 087); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) W Van Rooyen/ H Kajie, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T1869/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Geddes Ian** (610302 5232 089); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) MR Benninghoff/ H Barnard, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T1749/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **New Africa Health Centre C** (1996/062475/23); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen/ B Ngutshane, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T838/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Kruger Hermina Magdalena** (7905006 0070 086); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen/ MM Tayob, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

G20917/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Massyn Yolanda** (781227 0109 086); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) W Van Rooyen, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T2512/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Tikwayo Mzamo Menzies** (871109 5958 082); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution Account; (4) 25 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) CS Bezuidt, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

G200/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Turnkey Project Development CC** (2001/008000/23); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 26 June 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) L Lesomo, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126

T2264/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M Bezuidenhout**; (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T1346/07—(2) Insolvent Estate: **W & K Bierman**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) Elsie Wagner, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T22214/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Q Blignaut**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 16 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T1264/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **B Botes**; (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3065/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **C A R & S G Freysen**; (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 18 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria. T1030/09—(2) **J J Schoeman Elektries CC** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 1 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3758/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **R R Joubert**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 28 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T5321/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J L Joubert**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 25 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2175/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S P Nortje**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 31 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and guardians fund; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T7759/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **E M Opperman**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T529/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J Pietersen**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 18 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T5290/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P J & Z Stapelberg**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 24 August 2018; (5) Guardians Fund; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T8233/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **I F Rood**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 28 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2019/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J H & M C van Wyk**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3214/15—(2) **Video Cave CC** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 4 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T90/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **N Z Zondo**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 7 September 2018; (5) Guardians Fund; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T1564/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **STRYDOM, PHEARIE** (621224 5239 087); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 29 August 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE) & EMPHRAIM MAKHESE, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T1564/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **STRYDOM, PHEARIE** (621224 5239 087); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 29 August 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE) & EMPHRAIM MAKHESE, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T66/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Thompson, Margaret Irene** (7210260018088); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 8 June 2017; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) JCW Roelofse and MS Motshekga, PO Box 8871 Centurion 0046.

T89/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Du Toit, Jan Erasmus and Catharina Petronella** (5212245056086 and 5303040153085); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Shortfall Account; (4) 21 September 2017; (5) None; (6) MM Sambo, PO Box 8871 Centurion 0046.

G54/12—(2) Siyaya Fuel Transporting (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation); (3) First And Final Liquidation, Distribution And Contribution Account; (4) 13 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) B Keevy & S A G Khamissa, 97 Michelle Avenue, Randhart, Alberton.

G1411/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Steyn, Maria Cornelia**; (3) First And Final Liquidation, Distribution And Contribution Account; (4) 13 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) B Keevy & B K Mamosebo, 97 Michelle Avenue, Randhart, Alberton.

T1121/12—(2) **SVL Imaging CC** (In Liquidation); (3) First And Final Liquidation Account; (4) 7 September 2018; (5) None; (6) B Keevy & A Wagner (co C Murray), 97 Michelle Avenue, Randhart, Alberton.

G143/18—(2) **Boksan Projects CC** (1993/023608/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) PJC Van Staden and JP Voges, C/O St Adens International, P O Box 1314, Groenkloof, 0027.

G382/16—(2) **Jonart Consultancy CC** (2002/033095/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Amended First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 26 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) PJC Van Staden, C/O St Adens International, P O Box 1314, Groenkloof, 0027.

T109/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Johannes Bekker Van Jaarsveld and Ann Hendrina Van Jaarsveld** (4809275038081 and 5408210073086); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 2 October 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) PJC Van Staden, C/O St Adens International, P O Box 1314, Groenkloof, 0027.

T1599/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Buys Marthinus** (620624 5051 085); (3) The Second and Final Liquidation Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 2 October 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) W Van Rooyen / SO Beauchamp, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T734/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Gertenbach Shawn John** (760409 5045 086); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Distribution Account; (4) 18 September 2018; (5) Paid Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen / NC Morobane (CO: Z Cassim), PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T748/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Joubert Janine** (770331 0097 08 6); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 1 October 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen EM Motala, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed. 0126.

T50/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Pacv Civil Construction CC** (2006/167822/23); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, No Contribution Levied; (6) A Strecker, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T1422/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Steynberg David Marius & Maria Magdalena** (670108 5118 08 8 & 680412 0288 08 8); (3) The First and Final Liquidation Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) No Dividends Payable, Contribution Levied; (6) AW Van Rooyen / M Gumbo, PO Box 12545, The Tramshed, 0126.

T1850/15—(2) A and W Project Management CC (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T4454/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H J & S Bosch**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 11 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T4934/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **A Boshoff**; (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 8 July 2016; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2572/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M Botha**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 3 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2733/13—(2) **Lektratek Instrumentasie (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T4057/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **L Barnard**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) Guardians Fund; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2456/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **T O & A D Breedt**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3822/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **D M Callaghan**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2470/07—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JB & RC Cloete**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and guardians fund; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T2551/12—(2) **Dipalesa Flower CC** (In Liquidation); (3) Supplementary First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 13 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Protoria

T532/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S J Coetzer**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T20175/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: M & S Esterhuizen; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria. T2950/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: A A Gurtel; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018;

(5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T205/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H L & A H P Grobler**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 24 August 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T1902/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S Horn**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 30 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T249/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **P J Kolver**; (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 3 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T818/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M-L Kruger**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 3 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T4151/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **V & P T Iwuafor**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 26 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3726/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J P Matthews**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 31 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3386/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **F P Molala**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 25 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T5327/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **C V & R O Moya**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 2 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T709/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H Muller**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 3 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T7759/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **B S Pienaar**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 12 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road. Rietondale. Pretoria.

T2587/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **J F Naude**; (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 24 September 2018; (5) Shortfall; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T810/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **R Richards**; (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 13 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) J P Fourie, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T5029/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S M C van Deventer**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Anton Strydom, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T21833/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **S Veldman**; (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 29 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) K van der Westhuizen, 203 Soutpansberg Road, Rietondale, Pretoria.

T3365/17—(2) **Anema Denton CC** (1995/053567/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 12 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & A Taunyane, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G553/2013—(2) **ASC Auto Electrical Services CC** (2008/071062/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) None; (6) I J Boshoff, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T2073/17—(2) Bliss on Stage CC (2004/092310/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & I C M Shirilele, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G1112/2016—(2) **DRY AIR DESIGN (PTY) LTD** (2000/026303/07) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) None; (6) M E SYMES, 30 CANBERRA ROAD, IMPALA PARK 1460.

T2496/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Pieter Willem van Wyk Burger** (740312 5099 084); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen & M P Raath, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T3676/15—(2) **Knife Style Trading CC** (2010/120985/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) D Ismail, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T289/17—(2) **Nordavert CC** (2008/257926/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & A Johannes, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T1652/16—(2) **Hy-Design (Pty) Ltd** (1981/005264/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Second Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 3 July 2019; (5) Dividend payable; (6) T W van den Heever, & S A M Daneel, PO Box 904, Florida Hills, 1716.

T1929/15—(2) **AFGUARD CC** (1993/017048/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FOURTH & FINAL LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 3 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) EDWIN BUYS DU PLESSIS & KHATHAZILE SIMON MAHLANGU, POBOX 12200, HATFIELD, 0028.

T2273/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WILKINSON, FRANCOIS ELOFF** (720207 5122 080); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE) & Renee Bernice Bailey, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T1723/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **DE JONGH, INA CORNE** (7709090020081); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 5 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE) & BAYENELE MPHOKANE, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T3310/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **FOURIE, DEON** (730811 5108 086); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) None; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE), PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T2768/17—(2) Insolvent Estate: **VORSTER, BAREND JOHANNES MARTHINUS & ANNA ELIZABETH DOROTHEA** (890110 5198 080 & 910506 0006 085); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MARINDA CHRISTINA SUTHERLAND (Previously PIETERSE) & DALLIE VAN DER MERWE, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T718/2016—(2) **ZELPY 1594 PTY LTD** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 2 March 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) SL Ndandani (c/o DM Botha), Corporate Liquidators PO Box 28675 Sunnyside Pretoria.

B80/2017—(2) **K&TBROERS BOERDERY CC** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 28 August 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) DM Botha and SM Johnson, Corporate Liquidators PO Box 28675 Sunnyside Pretoria. g77/2009—(2) **SHEERPROPS 72 (PTY) LIMITED** (1997/018403/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation; (4) 3 October 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Eile Van Der Gaast, Suite 25, 3rd Floor Katherine & West Building, Corner Katherine and West Streets, Sandown, Sandton.

T2534/2015—(2) SENTIENT NAVIGATION SYSTEMS CC (2003/005028/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION ACCOUNT; (4) 18 September 2018; (5) None; (6) M M MOGALE, PO BOX 55166, WIERDA PARK, 0149.

G233/2015—(2) **RESOURCE INVESTMENTS (PTY) LTD** (1997/000100/07) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) J.M Oelofsen, JAAP OELOFSEN TRUSTEES CC, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G697/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ABEL JACOBUS PIENAAR** (6503045079081); (3) Third and Final Liquidation Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) Jaap Oelofsen Trustees, Private Bag X10, Westgate, 1734.

G961/2017—(2) **Lincoln Brothers CC** (2011/081610/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 25 September 2018; (5) None; (6) CA Starbuck & MK Malema, PO Box 4373, Pretoria 0001.

G113/2018—(2) **Blue Leaf Consulting CC** (2007/012103/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) AT Mbowane, PO Box 4373, Pretoria 0001.

G177/2017—(2) Cadbury SA (Pty) Ltd (1964/002145/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) C Murray and EW Prinsloo, P O Box 11889, Tramshed, 0126.

T106/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Marize Nothnagel** (8206160418088); (3) The First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 1 October 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Z Cassim, R Rautenbach & (CO JF Engelbrecht), PO Box 2596, Brooklyn Square, 0075.

G113/2018—(2) **Blue Leaf Consulting CC** (2007/012103/23) (In Liquidation); (3) Amended First and Final Liquidation Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) AT Mbowane, PO Box 4373, Pretoria, 0001.

T487/17—(2) Adzam Trading 143 (Pty) Ltd (2006/015491/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 27 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen & A M Nonyongo, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T3466/17—(2) Afriengineering Trade (Pty) Ltd (2015/187672/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & D Joubert, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T2496/17—(2) **Agrie Adco Project (Pty) Ltd** (2015/430096/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 3 October 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contribution is being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen & A Scheepers, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T300/18—(2) **Barber at Management CC** (2009/089780/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 2 October 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & G N Ngobeni, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G369/17—(2) Alpha Macro Fund Managers (Pty) Ltd (2005/015171/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & C Bickmore, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G2832/16—(2) **Bosman Ismail Ayob** (770429 5246 086) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution; (4) 2 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) M R Ramonetha, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G1319/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Fraser, Andrew Arthur** (7008315076089); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 31 August 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) CA Starbuck & LM Malatsi-Teffo, PO Box 4373, Pretoria 0001.

T2973/16—(2) **Pantry at Cliffendale CC** (1996/004346/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & K A Moetsi, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T3183/13—(2) Dawn2DawnTechnologies (Pty) Ltd (1995/010112/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 27 August 2018; (5) None; (6) A van Wyk & DE Steyn (CO: EM Edwards), Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G680/2017—(2) **CC Trade 392 CC** (2007/133904/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 13 September 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & T V Odell, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G439/17—(2) **Meyersdal Stationary CC** (1995/053070/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 29 August 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & A T A Galeng, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T1007/17—(2) **Southtel Vod (Pty) Ltd** (2011/000893/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 2 October 2018; (5) None; (6) J Z H Müller & S M Johnson, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T1917/16—(2) **Petshire Diary Foods (Pty) Ltd** (1997/018942/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) 26 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) K van der Westhuizen & M R Benninghof, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G68/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Joyline Strydom** (730917 0284 081); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) 12 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) M M Malebye, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

G1209/17—(2) **Welby Distributors CC** (2004/015489/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 29 August 2018; (5) None; (6) K van der Westhuizen & S E Cook, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T1049/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Willem Nicolaas van der Schyff** (770621 5043 089); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) Alta van Wyk, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

T2722/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NADIA GERBER**; (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) H DRAHT, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

E000003/2017—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Schalk de Villiers Vermaak** (730101 5111 08 6); (3) Supplementary Account; (4) 26 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Werner de Jager & Sean Mario Johnson, 25 Retief Street, Alexandria, 6185.

S20016/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Henrico & Heidi Van Der Poll** (74110445086081 & 7706090121083); (3) Amended First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) 21 November 2017; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) Greig Michael Timkoe, 1 Digby Road, Framesby, Port Elizabeth, 6045.

S63/2012—(2) **Palmer Aluminium CC (In Liquidation)** (1994/12223/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 2 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Punithan Quentin Naidoo & Nicholas Timkoe, 39 Fifth Avenue, Newton Park, Port Elizabeth & 1 Digby Road, Framesby, Port Elizabeth.

E000015/2016—(2) **Benu Management CC** (2006/107005/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation Account; (4) 10 August 2018; (5) None; (6) I J Boshoff & P F Bodibe, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

B87/2015—(2) **Ambicor 206 CC** (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation and Contribution Account; (4) 29 June 2018; (5) Contribution to be collected; (6) G L S de Wet & J van Vreden, c/o Kaap Vaal Trust, 74 Siemert Rd Doornfontein 2094.

B122/2016—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CAROLINA FREDERIKA SMIT** (3304110025080); (3) FIRST & FINAL LIQUIDATION & DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) H HENNING, c/o COOPER TRUST, PO BOX 27, BLOEMFONTEIN, 9300.

B74/2015—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **Gert Cornelius Heyns** (531221 5082 086); (3) Tweede Likwidasie & Distribusierekening; (4) 27 September 2018; (5) Dividende word uitbetaal; (6) DT Majiedt & OA Noordman, P/A EG Cooper Majiedt Ing, Kellner Straat 77, Westdene, Bloemfontein.

B74/2015—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **Gert Cornelius Heyns** (531221 5082 086); (3) Eerste Likwidasie & Distribusierekening; (4) 25 September 2018; (5) Dividende word uitbetaal; (6) DT Majiedt & OA Noordman, P/A EG Cooper Majiedt Ing, Kellner Straat 77, Westdene, Bloemfontein.

D20039/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **DE LANGE A & SA** (6409295035080 & 6904040109081); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 23 April 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) MUSTAFA MOHAMED, 319 ALPINE ROAD LYNNWOOD PRETORIA 0081.

N28/2017—(2) KR & S INDUSTRIAL MAINTENANCE CC (2005/087004/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) D.T. Majiedt, Honey Chambers, Northridge Mall, Kenneth Kaunda Road, Bloemfontein, 9301.

N19/2017/PMB—(2) **CARING HOMES CC T/A ORCHARD LEA** (2006/071600/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) DIVIDENDS PAYABLE AND CONTRIBUTION COLLECTABLE; (6) EUGENE NEL, PO BOX 13446 PIETERMARITZBURG 3200.

D000005/2015—(2) **RAUDIG CIVILS CC** (1994/021908/23) (In Liquidation); (3) SECOND AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) DISTRIBUTION TO SECURED CREDITORS AND CONTRIBUTION TO BE COLLECTED; (6) EUGENE NEL. PO BOX 13446 PIETERMARITZBURG 3200.

N45/2015—(2) **EVERGLADES HOTEL PTY LTD** (2002/001778/07) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION, DISTRIBUTION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 6 September 2018; (5) DISTRIBUTION TO SECURED CREDITORS AND CONTRIBUTION TO BE COLLECTED; (6) EUGENE NEL, PO BOX 13446 PIETERMARITZBURG 3200.

D158/2016—(2) **NU FAMILY STORES CC** (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION & CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 18 August 2017; (5) CONTRIBUTION TO BE LEVIED; (6) Equitrust Insolvency Practioners, P O Box 2190, Johannesburg, 2000.

D166/2009—(2) **UNIT 100 SIBITI CC** (2007/028796/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account; (4) 1 October 2018; (5) Dividend being paid and Contribution being collected; (6) John Douglas Michau and Janetta Evelyn Carr, P O Box 33, Pietermaritzburg 3200 and P O Box 323, Cape Town 8000.

N185/12—(2) **EMPANGENI PUMP SHOP CC** (1992/021626/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND CONTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 1 October 2018; (5) CONTRIBUTION TO BE COLLECTED; (6) TARYN JANE NEIZEL, PO BOX 13446 CASCADES 3202.

D160/2015—(2) **Tata Steel (KZN) (Pty) Limited** (2004/004528/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Second and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 14 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) S Christensen, T P Mudzusi, E Nel, J Woycieh, N P Zulu, GCW Administrators Pty Ltd, 1st Floor, Building B, Sunnyside Office Park, 32 Princess of Wales Terrace, Parktown.

M53/2016—(2) **Themo Prominent Services CC** (1997/039585/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 7 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) D Ismail, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

K13/2014—(2) Insolvente Boedel: **Peter John Burnett Cupido & Chantell Cupido** (850424 5250 082 & 840605 0177 089); (3) Eerste en Finale Likwidasie & Distribusierekening; (4) 3 September 2018; (5) Dividende word uitbetaal; (6) DT Majiedt, P/A: EG Cooper Majiedt Ing, Kellner Straat 77, Westdene, Bloemfontein.

C290/2018—(2) **NHLUVUKO RISK ADMINISTRATION (PTY) LTD** (2009/001913/07) (In Liquidation); (3) AMENDED FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION; (4) 28 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) DOMINIQUE CELESTE MC LACHLAN, 77 VASCO BOULEVARD, VASCO ESTATE, GOODWOOD, 7460.

C109/2016—(2) **Hearsense (Pty) Ltd** (2008/008677/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) 17 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) R Engelbrecht &M R Joseph, Planet Administrators CC, P O Box 1995, Cape Town 8000.

C751/2016—(2) **Accent 114 Unit 158 (Pty) Ltd** (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 1 August 2018; (5) None; (6) Johannes Jacob Theron and Leah Bonolo Nkwane, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C392/2016—(2) **Solid Space Projects (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation)** (2014/04931/07) (In Liquidation); (3) Second and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 19 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) JJ Steenkamp & CJ Pick, JJS Administrators (Pty) Ltd, MSC House, 1 Mediterranean Street, Cape Town, 8001.

C1283/2009—(2) Queensgate Wealth Manager (Pty) Ltd (in liquidation) (In Liquidation); (3) Fifth & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 13 September 2018; (5) Concurrent award paid; (6) SM Gore, BN Shaw & SZ Ahmed, 3rd Floor, 5 St George's Mall, Cape Town, 8001.

C1043/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LOURENS ROELOF DE JONGH** (7903145121081); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 1 June 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) A Moollajie & M Baliso, P O Box 38009 Gatesville 7780. C195/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JURIE HENDRIK WESSEL NOLTE** (4203175012083); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 25 June 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) A Moollajie & H Kajie, P O Box 38009 Gatesville 7780. C465/2015—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ALETTA JOHANNA DE BEER** (8104230009088); (3) First & Final Liquidation &

Distribution Account; (4) 25 June 2018; (5) Guardians Fund; (6) A Moollajie & Z V Ngogodo, P O Box 38009 Gatesville 7780. C798/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JAN JOHANNES PRETORIUS** (5008085025086); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 27 June 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) A Moollajie & S Moodliar, P O Box 38009 Gatesville 7780.

700/2017—(2) **J C INNES AND ASSOCIATES** (2008/200708/23) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Fina Liquidation Account; (4) 19 September 2017; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) M ABRAHAMS, Aquila Trustees [Pty] Ltd, P O Box 5436, Tygervalley, 7536.

C639/2012—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ABELENE ANN DAMONS** (7407190866087); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Distribution Account; (4) 25 June 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) A Moollajie & M A Christian, P O Box 38009 Gatesville 7780.

B91/2016—(2) **Q Civils (Pty) Ltd** (2006/005875/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 27 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) T C Van Zyl , C St C Cooper & E R Smith, c/o Mazars, P O Box 134, Century City, 7446.

C628/2017—(2) **DILETTO TRADING CC** (2007/119962/23) (In Liquidation); (3) FIRST LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 1 October 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) CB ST CLAIR COOPER, C/O CK TRUST, P O BOX 3065, TYGERVALLEY 7536.

C462/2015—(2) **JCR Engineering (Pty) Ltd** (2005/028398/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation, Distribution & Contribution Account; (4) 4 September 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid and Contributions are being collected; (6) J Z H Müller, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria.

C990/2016—(2) **Jenna Solutions (Pty) Ltd** (2015/1147289/07) (In Liquidation); (3) First and Final Liquidation and Distribution Account; (4) 21 September 2018; (5) Dividends been paid; (6) J L Krynauw & I Dinath, c/o BDO Business Restructering (Pty) Ltd. PO Box 820, STELLENBOSCH, 7599.

C145/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JAN PETRUS BOOYSEN** (7910175019085); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 12 January 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) Titus & Associates, 1st Floor, Hycastle House, 58 Loop Street, Cape Town, 8000.

C1274/2009—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WAHEEB ARIEFDIEN** (7601285109086); (3) First and Final Liquidation Account; (4) 21 June 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) Titus & Associates, 1st Floor, Hycastle House, 58 Loop Street, Cape Town, 8000.

C230/2017—(2) **Zaracen BK** (In Liquidation); (3) First & Final Liquidation & Contribution Account; (4) 20 September 2018; (5) Contributions are being collected; (6) T C Van Zyl & M R Ramonetha, Mazars Houser, Realto Road, Grand Moorings Precinct, Century City, 7441.

C20357/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ALLAN WAYNE FRIEND**; (3) FIRST AND FINAL LIQUIDATION AND DISTRIBUTION ACCOUNT; (4) 25 July 2018; (5) Dividends are being paid; (6) H DRAHT, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

#### Form/Vorm 6

### APPLICATION FOR REHABILITATION

Pursuant to section 124 of the Insolvency Act, 1936, notice is hereby given that the insolvents mentioned below will apply for his or her rehabilitation on the dates, at the times and places and upon the grounds as therein set forth opposite his or her name.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) number of estate; (2) full name and description of insolvent (including his date of birth and identity number) and place of business or residence; (3) date when estate sequestrated, and address, occupation or status of insolvent at the time of that date; (4) division of Supreme Court to which and date and time on which application will be made; (5) ground of application.

# **AANSOEK OM REHABILITASIE**

Ingevolge artikel 124 van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, word hierby kennis gegee dat die insolvente persone hieronder genoem om sy of haar rehabilitasie aansoek sal doen op die datums, tye en plekke en om die redes wat daarin teenoor sy of haar onderskeie name aangedui is.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) nommer van boedel; (2) volle naam en beskrywing van insolvent (met inbegrip van sy/haar geboortedatum en identiteitsnommer) en plek van besigheid of woonplek; (3) datum waarop boedel gesekwestreer is, en woonadres, betrekking of status van insolvent ten tye van daardie datum; (4) afdeling van Hooggeregshof waarby en datum en tyd wanneer aansoek gedoen sal word; (5) rede van aansoek.

T3556/11—(2) SPIES (previously BRITS), THELMA GWENNETH HARRITHA, 24 July 1974, 7407240023085, SENIOR ADMIN & SUPPORT CONSULTANT. 413 RIDGEVIEW ROAD, WATERKLOOF RIDGE, PRETORIA, GAUTENG, SOUTH AFRICA., 4 KLIPKRAAL ROAD, ROOIHUISKRAAL, CENTURION, GAUTENG, SOUTH AFRICA, MARRIED OUT OF COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY; (3) Final Date: 14 September 2011, 45 MELVILLE AVE, 15 KON-TIKI, PIERRE VAN RYNEVELD, PRETORIA, GAUTENG, SOUTH AFRICA, CONSULTANT; (4) IN THE HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA, 4 December 2018, 10:00; (5) SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 24 OF 1936.

G1011/13—(2) JACOBS, NICOLAAS JACOBUS, 5 June 1972, 7206055036087, MANAGER, PORTION 6, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, DIVORCED; (3) Final Date: 10 September 2013, PORTION 47, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, TRANSPORT CONTRACTOR; (4) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) IN TERMS OF SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT NO.24 OF 1936, AS AMENDED.

T4511/12—(2) **VOS**, **SONICA**, 18 November 1982, 8211180002086, STRATEGIC ACCOUNT MANAGER, NO 9 FARMSIDE, c/o STONEWALL & LOTHAIR AVE, FAERIE GLEN, PRETORIA, NOT MARRIED; (3) Final Date: 9 November 2012, NO 9 FARMSIDE, c/o STONEWALL & LOTHAIR AVE, FAERIE GLEN, PRETORIA, PRODUCT MANAGER; (4) GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) REHABILITATION

SECTION 124(2)(a).

T2105/2016—(2) **de Vos, Sancheen**, 8 February 1989, 8902080056087, Branch Administrator, 1211 Maluti Flats, Benoni, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 11 August 2016, 1111 Maluk Flats, 115 Prince Avenue, Benoni, Gauteng, Branch Manager; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 4 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T1567/2017—(2) **Van der Berg, Johan**, 22 April 1972, 7204225005082, Technician, 3 Thoruim Street, Steelpark, Vereeniging, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 5 February 2018, 37 Danie Theron Street, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, Technician; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 7 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

G335/15—(2) **EKSTEEN, PETRUS ARNOLDUS LOURENS**, 28 October 1976, 7610285012083, SALES MANAGER, 35 LE VILLAGE, DE LA JOIE, PUTTICK ROAD, SUNDOWNER, FOURWAYS, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG, UNMARRIED; (3) Provisional Date: 13 November 2014, Final Date: 16 February 2015, 35 LE VILLAGE, DE LA JOIE, PUTTICK ROAD, SUNDOWNER, FOURWAYS, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG, DIRECTOR OF AD PROJECTS ADVERTISING (PTY) LTD AND MAX MARKETING SOLUTIONS (PTY) LTD, MEMBER OF EZEE SHOPFITTING CC AND EZEE SOLUTIONS; (4) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) IN TERMS OF SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT NO.24 OF 1936, AS AMENDED.

G1011/13—(2) JACOBS, NICOLAAS JACOBUS, 5 June 1972, 7206055036087, MANAGER, PORTION 6, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, DIVORCED; (3) Final Date: 10 September 2013, PORTION 47, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, TRANSPORT CONTRACTOR; (4) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) IN TERMS OF SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT NO.24 OF 1936, AS AMENDED.

G335/15—(2) **EKSTEEN, PETRUS ARNOLDUS LOURENS**, 28 October 1976, 7610285012083, SALES MANAGER, 35 LE VILLAGE, DE LA JOIE, PUTTICK ROAD, SUNDOWNER, FOURWAYS, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG, UNMARRIED; (3) Provisional Date: 13 November 2014, Final Date: 16 February 2015, 35 LE VILLAGE, DE LA JOIE, PUTTICK ROAD, SUNDOWNER, FOURWAYS, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG, DIRECTOR OF AD PROJECTS ADVERTISING (PTY) LTD AND MAX MARKETING SOLUTIONS (PTY) LTD, MEMBER OF EZEE SHOPFITTING CC AND EZEE SOLUTIONS; (4) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) IN TERMS OF SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT NO.24 OF 1936, AS AMENDED.

G807/12—(2) **Vermeulen, Ernistus Nicolaas**, 14 February 1956, 5602145077085, Civil Engineer, 4 Hospital Street, Heidelberg, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 24 May 2012, 4 Hospital Street, Heidelberg, Civil Engineer; (4) Gauteng Division, Johannesburg, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Application in terms of Section 124(2) of the Insolvency Act No 24 of 1936.

T 3318/15—(2) **Kloppers, Izak Christoffel**, 27 January 1983, 8301275040081, Millwright, 724 Bhubezi Village Ifafi Hartbeespoort, Brits, Noord-Wes, Married in of community. **Kloppers**, **Marlie**, 4 October 1984, 8410040070081, Teacher, 724 Bhubezi Village Ifafi Hartbeespoort, Brits, Noord-Wes; (3) Final Date: 27 October 2015, 724 Bhubezi Village Ifafi Hartbeespoort, Brits, Noord-Wes, Millwright Teacher; (4) Gauteng, 26 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124 (3) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936.

T7759/2009—(2) **OPPERMAN, EDWIN MARIO**, 12 July 1983, 8307125098088, Buyer of Electrical Equipment, 3 Palm Street, Drie Riviere, Vereeniging, Gauteng, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 27 November 2009, Kristil Street, Nr 18 West Acres, Nelspruit, Mpumalanga, Sales; (4) Gauteng Division Pretoria, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(5) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936:-.

T21728/2014—(2) **Venter, Christoffel Rudolf**, 1 June 1986, 8606015122084, Training Specialist, 51 Lionsands, Mooikloof, Pretoria, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 8 October 2014, 51 Lionsands, Mooikloof, Pretoria, Gauteng, Training Specialist; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 14 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T0937/13—(2) **KROON, ADRIAAN JAKOBUS**, 26 January 1970, 7001265052085, EVENTS COORDINATOR, 28 ANGEL ROAD, BASHEWA, PRETORIA, NOT MARRIED; (3) Final Date: 4 March 2013, 12 VERRESIG ESTATE, PRETORIA EAST, PRETORIA, TRANSPORT BUSINESS OWNER; (4) GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) REHABILITATION

SECTION 124(1).

T 1304/13—(2) **Duvenhage, Natasha**, 8 October 1978, 7810080041085, Designer, 14 Brentwoud Cresent Brentwoud Estate Durbanville Cape Town Western Cape, Married out of community; (3) Final Date: 9 May 2013, 2A c/o Pride of Madeira and Suikerbos streets Thatchfield Gardens The Reeds Pretoria, Gauteng., Client liason Consultant; (4) Gauteng, 26 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124 (3) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936.

T0937/13—(2) **KROON, ADRIAAN JAKOBUS**, 26 January 1970, 7001265052085, EVENTS COORDINATOR, 28 ANGEL ROAD, BASHEWA, PRETORIA, NOT MARRIED; (3) Final Date: 4 March 2013, 12 VERRESIG ESTATE, PRETORIA EAST, PRETORIA, TRANSPORT BUSINESS OWNER; (4) GAUTENG DIVISION, PRETORIA, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) REHABILITATION

SECTION 124(1).

T3732/2011—(2) **Rudd, Vincent Christo**, 27 March 1983, 8303275004083, Manager, 17 Fowler Street, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 20 September 2011, 17 Witteberg Street, Vaalpark, Gauteng, Manager; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 11 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T2750/2013—(2) **Buchling, Stella Maria**, 5 September 1964, 6409050087086, Manager, 29 Bosloerie Avenue, Rooihuiskraal, Centurion, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 26 March 2014, 22 Pheasant Lane, Irene Farm Village, Pretoria, Gauteng, Advisor; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 5 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T1456/2015—(2) **Phalanndwa, Lorraine**, 7 March 1984, 8403070807084, Call centre agent, 601 Metropolitan Flats, 39 Alexander Street, Berea, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 27 May 2015, 2 Lantern Street, Hermanstad, Pretoria, Gauteng, Call centre team leader; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 4 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T21417/2014—(2) Kuhn, Jan Echerd, 21 November 1968, 6811215007083, Warrant Officer, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng, Married out of community of property. Kuhn, Tammy Leigh, 12 September 1977, 7709120012082, Unemployed, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng; (3) Final Date: 12 September 2014, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng, Warrant Officer and Unemployed; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 18 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T188/2014—(2) **Moodley, Pershendran**, 21 November 1963, 6311215182085, Salesman, 103 Palliser Road, Edenvale, Germiston, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 24 February 2014, 103 Palliser Road, Edenvale, Germiston, Gauteng, Salesman; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 7 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T1567/2017—(2) **Van der Berg, Johan**, 22 April 1972, 7204225005082, Technician, 3 Thoruim Street, Steelpark, Vereeniging, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 5 February 2018, 37 Danie Theron Street, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, Technician; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 7 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T20110/2014—(2) **Swartz, Cecil Phillip**, 23 December 1986, 8612235103086, Manager, 1115 Hertzog Street, Waverley, Pretoria, Gauteng, Married in community of property. **Swartz, Chanelle Dawn**, 12 March 1987, 8703120011086, Administrative Clerk; (3) Final Date: 16 May 2014, 1115 Hertzog Street, Waverley, Pretoria, Gauteng, assistant director and unemployed; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 11 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2) (a) of the Insolvency Act.

T2105/2016—(2) **de Vos, Sancheen**, 8 February 1989, 8902080056087, Branch Administrator, 1211 Maluti Flats, Benoni, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 11 August 2016, 1111 Maluk Flats, 115 Prince Avenue, Benoni, Gauteng, Branch Manager; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 4 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

G989/2016—(2) Swanepoel (formerly Van den Berg), Marlene, 17 July 1984, 8407170085087, Legal Secretary/ Candidate Attorney, 106 Webber Road, Lambton, Germiston, 42 Lapping Street, Brenthurst, Brakpan, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 10 January 2012, 82 Derby Avenue, Brakpan, Legal Secretar, Divorced; (4) Gauteng Local Division, Johannesburg, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3)., N/A.

T20110/2014—(2) **Swartz, Cecil Phillip**, 23 December 1986, 8612235103086, Manager, 1115 Hertzog Street, Waverley, Pretoria, Gauteng, Married in community of property. **Swartz, Chanelle Dawn**, 12 March 1987, 8703120011086, Administrative Clerk; (3) Final Date: 16 May 2014, 1115 Hertzog Street, Waverley, Pretoria, Gauteng, assistant director and unemployed; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 11 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2) (a) of the Insolvency Act.

T3732/2011—(2) **Rudd, Vincent Christo**, 27 March 1983, 8303275004083, Manager, 17 Fowler Street, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 20 September 2011, 17 Witteberg Street, Vaalpark, Gauteng, Manager; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 11 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

G989/2016—(2) Swanepoel (formerly Van den Berg), Marlene, 17 July 1984, 8407170085087, Legal Secretary/ Candidate Attorney, 106 Webber Road, Lambton, Germiston, 42 Lapping Street, Brenthurst, Brakpan, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 10 January 2012, 82 Derby Avenue, Brakpan, Legal Secretar, Divorced; (4) Gauteng Local Division, Johannesburg, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3)., N/A.

T1456/2015—(2) **Phalanndwa, Lorraine**, 7 March 1984, 8403070807084, Call centre agent, 601 Metropolitan Flats, 39 Alexander Street, Berea, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 27 May 2015, 2 Lantern Street, Hermanstad, Pretoria, Gauteng, Call centre team leader; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 4 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T21728/2014—(2) **Venter, Christoffel Rudolf**, 1 June 1986, 8606015122084, Training Specialist, 51 Lionsands, Mooikloof, Pretoria, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 8 October 2014, 51 Lionsands, Mooikloof, Pretoria, Gauteng, Training Specialist; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 14 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T2750/2013—(2) **Buchling, Stella Maria**, 5 September 1964, 6409050087086, Manager, 29 Bosloerie Avenue, Rooihuiskraal, Centurion, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 26 March 2014, 22 Pheasant Lane, Irene Farm Village, Pretoria, Gauteng, Advisor; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 5 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

T21417/2014—(2) **Kuhn, Jan Echerd**, 21 November 1968, 6811215007083, Warrant Officer, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng, Married out of community of property. **Kuhn**, **Tammy Leigh**, 12 September 1977, 7709120012082, Unemployed, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng; (3) Final Date: 12 September 2014, 77, 11th Avenue, Welverdiend, Carletonville, Gauteng, Warrant Officer and Unemployed; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 18 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(3) of the Insolvency Act.

T188/2014—(2) **Moodley, Pershendran**, 21 November 1963, 6311215182085, Salesman, 103 Palliser Road, Edenvale, Germiston, Gauteng, Unmarried; (3) Final Date: 24 February 2014, 103 Palliser Road, Edenvale, Germiston, Gauteng, Salesman; (4) High Court of South Africa, Pretoria, 7 February 2019, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act.

G1011/13—(2) **JACOBS, NICOLAAS JACOBUS**, 5 June 1972, 7206055036087, MANAGER, PORTION 6, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, DIVORCED; (3) Final Date: 10 September 2013, PORTION 47, FARM WITFONTEIN, RANDFONTEIN, GAUTENG, TRANSPORT CONTRACTOR; (4) GAUTENG LOCAL DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) IN TERMS OF SECTION 124(2)(a) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT NO.24 OF 1936, AS AMENDED.

T4902/2011—(2) **GERBER, LETICIA DOROTHY**, 27 November 1960, 6011270016083, Office Administrator, 11 Tuba Street, Nelspruit, Mpumalanga, Widow; (3) Final Date: 16 November 2011, 20 Tersia Street, Belmonte, Nelspruit, Mpumalanga, Accountant; (4) Gauteng Division Pretoria, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936:-More than four (4) years have elapsed from the date of insolvency.

T20895/2014—(2) **VAN WYK, VANESSA**, 3 January 1975, 7501030082085, House Wife, 29 Daytona Drive, Jongensfontein, Western Cape., Divorced; (3) Final Date: 20 June 2014, 3586 Booghout Close, Amberfield Manor, Roohuiskraal, Centurion, Gauteng, Real Estate Agent; (4) Gauteng Division Pretoria, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936: More than four (4) years have elapsed from the date of insolvency.

T1726/2013—(2) **ROSSOUW**, **LIESL LOUISE**, 10 January 1970, 7001100001081, Personal Assistant, 826, 5th Avenue, Wonderboom-South, Pretoria, Gauteng, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 4 July 2013, 826, 5th Avenue, Wonderboom-South, Pretoria, Gauteng, Personal Assistant; (4) Gauteng Division Pretoria, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936: More than four (4) years have elapsed from the date of insolvency.

G199/2012—(2) **SARMIS, ELEFTHERIA**, 27 September 1967, 6709270509086, BUSINESS UNIT MANAGER, AXIZ (PTY) LTD, INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS GATEWAY PARK, CNR NEW & 6TH ROAD, MIDRAND, 24 TARLTON ROAD, BRYANSTON, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG PROVINCE, MARRIED OUT OF COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY. **SARMIS, EVANGELOS**, 14 May 1958, 5805145194087, SELF-EMPLOYED, 24 TARLTON ROAD, BRYANSTON, JOHANNESBURG, GAUTENG PROVINCE; (3) Provisional Date: 6 December 2011, Final Date: 31 January 2012, 116 CAMDEBOO STREET, FOURWAYS GARDENS, EXTENSION 15, 2055, ACCOUNTS MANAGER AT DATA CENTRIX (PTY) LTD, MARRIED OUT OF COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY; (4) JOHANNESBURG HIGH COURT, 29 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act - after the expiration of 12 (TWELVE) months have lapsed from confirmation by the Master of the First Trustees' Liquidation, Distribution and Contribution Account in the Applicant's estate. The Applicant's estate was never sequestrated before and he has not ever been convicted of any fraudulent act or criminal offence as referred to in Sections 132, 133 of 134 of the Insolvency Act.., N/A.

T8174/2009—(2) **BOTHA, ANDREAS WALTER HERBERT**, 8 February 1967, 6702085119084, New Business Development, 65 Simonii Laan, Riverspry Estate, Hendrik van Eck Boulevard, Bedworthpark, Vereeniging, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 9 December 2009, 24 Coleridge Street, SW1, Vanderbijlpark, Gauteng, Unemployed; (4) Gauteng Division Pretoria, 27 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Section 124(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 24 of 1936: More than four (4) years have elapsed from the date of insolvency.

T3618/15—(2) **Thompson, Rashida**, 20 September 1967, 6709200125086, Underwriter and claims consultant, 36 Lood Street, Eldorado Park, Johannesburg, Single; (3) Final Date: 26 November 2015, 9 Algoa Place X6, Eldorado Park, Johannesburg, Underwriter; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 6 December 2018, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of section 124 (5) of the Insolvency Act..

T2871/12—(2) **Heppell, Marlize**, 18 July 1962, 6207180103082, Psychologist, 13 Shirley Street, Flamwood, Klerksdorp, Married out of community of property; (3) Final Date: 22 October 2014, 3 Carl Street, Wilkoppies, Klerksdorp, Business Woman; (4) Gauteng Afdeling, Pretoria, 28 November 2018, 10:00; (5) Application in terms of Section 124(2) of the Insolvency Act No 24 of 1936.

C444/2010—(2) **MUSTAPHA**, **FUAD**, 23 August 1967, 6708235168087, Security Manager at the State Agency of South Africa, 29 Dolabella Drive, Sunset Beach, Cape Town, MARRIED IN COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY. **MUSTAPHA**, **CHARLENE EDITH**, 19 May 1967, 6705190120087, Project Manager at Datacentrix, Oxbow Cres, Century City, Cape Town, 29 Dolabella Drive, Sunset Beach, Cape Town; (3) Provisional Date: 28 April 2010, Final Date: 2 June 2010, 29 Dolabella Drive, Sunset Beach, Cape Town, Entrepreneur; (4) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN, 16 November 2018, 10:00; (5) This application will be brought in terms of Section 124 (2) (a) of the Insolvency Act No 24 of 1936, as amended..

C194/2015—(2) **DOWNING, EILEEN MARGARET**, 16 April 1970, 7004160151085, UNEMPLOYED, 10 JACARANDA STREET, VALMARY PARK, DURBANVILLE, WESTERN CAPE, UNMARRIED; (3) Final Date: 15 April 2015, 10 JACARANDA STREET, VALMARY PARK, DURBANVILLE, WESTERN CAPE, UNEMPLOYED; (4) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN, 6 December 2018, 00:00; (5) Section 124 (2)(a) of the Insolvency Act, 24 of 1936..

C594/2013—(2) **SMITH, KEVIN JOHN**, 15 January 1974, 7401155113080, BRANCH MANAGER - HYLTON ROSS EXCLUSIVE TOURING - 92 MAPLES STREET, POMONA, KEMPTON PARK, GAUTENG, 27 VILLA ZANRU, BERGSINGEL STREET, GLEN MARAIS, KEMPTON PARK, GAUTENG, UNMARRIED; (3) Final Date: 16 August 2013, 3 VILLA BARCELONA, YELLOWWOOD CRESCENT, GOODWOOD, CAPE TOWN, OPERATION CLERK - HYLTON ROSS EXCLUSIVE TOURING - 94 VOORTREKKER ROAD, SALT RIVER, CAPE TOWN; (4) WESTERN CAPE DIVISION, CAPE TOWN, 6 December 2018, 10:00; (5) SECTION 124 (2) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 24 OF 1936.

## Form/Vorm 7

# **NOTICES OF TRUSTEES**

Notice is hereby given that a period of six months having elapsed since the confirmation of the final trustees' accounts in the estates mentioned below, the trustees of the said estates will, pursuant to section 155 of the Insolvency Act, 1936, destroy all the books and documents in their possession relating to the said estates (except those which are required to be lodged with the Masters) after six weeks from the date of this notice.

The particulars are given in the following order: (1) Number of estate; (2) name and description of estate; (3) date of sequestration order; (4) division of the High Court by which order is made; (5) date of confirmation of final account, and (6) name and address of curator.

## **KENNISGEWINGS VAN KURATORS**

Aangesien 'n tydperk van ses maande verloop het sedert die bekragtiging van die finale kuratorsrekenings in die boedels hieronder genoem, word hierby kennis gegee dat die kurators van genoemde boedels ingevolge artikel 155 van die Insolvensiewet, 1936, alle boeke en stukke in hulle besit wat betrekking op daardie boedels het (behalwe dié wat by die Meesters ingedien moet word), ses weke na die datum hiervan sal vernietig.

Die besonderhede word verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Nommer van boedel; (2) naam en beskrywing van boedel; (3) datum van sekwestrasiebevel; (4) afdeling van Hooggeregshof waardeur bevel gegee is; (5) datum van bekragtiging van finalerekening, en (6) naam en adres van kurator.

T1476/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CS BLACKLEY**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 26 June 2014; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T226/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **W CHINJAVATA**; (3) 13 February 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 25 April 2012; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1478/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **F DE BRUYN**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 5 November 2013; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1466/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **E JORDAAN**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 27 July 2012; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T667/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JL & R KLEYNHANS**; (3) 4 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 14 August 2012; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T416/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WJ KRUGER**; (3) 27 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 23 January 2014;

(6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.
T6556/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: L LABUSCHAGNE; (3) 9 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 1 October 2013; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T876/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: MA LAMBRIANOS; (3) 13 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 24 April 2013;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6127/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ZL KRUGER**; (3) 1 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 31 January 2013; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1534/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MW & CB LETSATSI**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 9 December 2015; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2768/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **SDNMAROBE**; (3) 5 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 10 September 2013; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6504/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JJMEYER**; (3) 16 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 29 November 2013; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3440/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H MOOTHEE**; (3) 3 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 13 August 2014; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2208/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **RD & L MUNZ**; (3) 7 May 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 23 April 2012; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1670/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M STEYN**; (3) 15 May 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 8 March 2012; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T926/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JG & ME PELSER**; (3) 13 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 12 January 2012; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2641/11—(2) **Triple Option Trading 618 CC** (2003/071060/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 24 May 2011; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 27 May 2013; (6) Van Staden PJM & Starbuck CA & Maredi CJ, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

G506/08—(2) **Tripple Option Trading 84 CC t/a African Tones** (2002/030333/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 19 March 2008; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 13 November 2013; (6) Bester EL & Mabaso LC, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T5134/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: Van Dyk JJ & AJE (6401295114080); (3) 1 December 2010; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 2 November 2015; (6) Haywood M & Opperman L, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T769/14—(2) **Ungerer Boorkontrakteurs CC** (2007/184894/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 27 March 2014; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 23 November 2015; (6) Steynsburg R & Pema JD, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T3096/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Den Heever LH** (8201115038081); (3) 17 June 2009; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 23 July 2012; (6) Koka JS & Patel NG, Po Box 1314, Groenkloof, 0027.

T470/06—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Der Merwe MA** (7504120136084); (3) 19 April 2006; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 5 July 2007; (6) Naude EJ & Venter L, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T2276/07—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Der Westhuizen C** (5606100027084); (3) 6 December 2007; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 12 October 2010; (6) Van Staden PJM & Fourie JP & Matsepe TV, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T5527/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Der Westhuizen NJG** (6604255252085); (3) 25 February 2011; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 5 November 2013; (6) Steynsburg R & Muggan G, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T1716/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Tonder C** (7706300106080); (3) 16 April 2010; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 7 February 2013; (6) Haywood M & Petersen B, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T2167/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Loggerenberg D & GT** (6611165159086); (3) 12 August 2008; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 7 July 2014; (6) Koka JS & Prinsloo EW, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T1430/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Tonder R** (7405030011088); (3) 31 March 2009; (4) Gauteng North High Court, Pretoria; (5) 28 March 2014; (6) Haywood M, Po Box 1314 Groenkloof 0027.

T343/06—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MUTHIGE MASHUDU SAMUEL & MARGARET BUYISWA** (6603180367083 & 6903220707086); (3) 23 February 2006; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 21 July 2011; (6) J.MOELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G903/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MEADON ARCHIE JAMES** (6608035087083); (3) 5 July 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 26 May 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G20264/14—(2) **KYLILINX (PTY) LTD** (2009/004187/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 20 May 2014; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 17 July 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T4556/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AL BARNES**; (3) 30 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 25 April 2012; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2156/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Y BASSON**; (3) 30 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 23 January 2013; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3057/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **L COETZER**; (3) 23 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 3 October 2013; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3057/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: L COETZER; (3) 23 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 3 October 2013;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T237/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ECROCKER**; (3) 13 February 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 23 October 2014; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T5616/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: EJ & AL CONLON; (3) 27 August 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 13 March 2014; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA. T1446/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: J DE KLERK & M KRIEL; (3) 2 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 9 June 2011; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T550/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CCR DELPORT**; (3) 27 February 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 16 January 2013; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2927/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **C DU PREEZ**; (3) 4 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 4 September 2014; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1047/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **L DU TOIT**; (3) 20 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 22 May 2014; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6257/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **IH FOURIE**; (3) 7 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 19 March 2014;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3616/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GJ&PHHARVEY**; (3) 9 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 17 February 2011; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6214/09—(2) **INYANGA TRADING 537 (PTY) LTD** (In Liquidation); (3) 28 August 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 13 January 2015; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T8276/09—(2) **JKE DEVELOPMENTS (EDMS) BPK** (In Liquidation); (3) 20 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 15 May 2015; (6) TANIA OOSTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6116/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JF JOUBERT**; (3) 29 September 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 12 July 2016; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1034/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JC KEEL**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 9 September 2010; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T4416/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **N KHAN**; (3) 8 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 10 March 2014; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3017/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **RW & A MALAN**; (3) 24 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 24 June 2014; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3136/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WHN KRUGER**; (3) 12 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 24 June 2016; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T4608/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **B & JT MALINGA**; (3) 31 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 19 February 2014; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2895/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **L KRIEK**; (3) 19 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 3 November 2011; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6054/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WHA & JD KOEDYK**; (3) 29 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 26 July 2012; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1536/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **HA & SM MINNAAR**; (3) 3 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 10 August 2012; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T8078/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AC & T MATTHEE**; (3) 19 February 2010; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 7 October 2013; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1789/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Hendrik Christoffel Engenaas & Karen Grobler** (670815 5129 085 & 730310 0055 087); (3) 17 May 2012; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 29 September 2016; (6) Aviwe Ntandazo Ndyamara (Co: Johannes Zacharias Human Muller), Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T1216/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **SJ MEIRING**; (3) 18 March 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 26 March 2013; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T35/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **V MOOLMAN**; (3) 27 February 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 10 March 2014; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6126/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **EWC NEL**; (3) 3 December 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 9 October 2015; (6) SIAS, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2608/09—(2) **NEOS ROSH CATERING CC** (In Liquidation); (3) 7 May 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 12 November 2009; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T7245/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CJ NKUNA**; (3) 12 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 28 November 2012; (6) TANIA OOSTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2040/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **M OOSTHUIZEN**; (3) 30 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 1 July 2010; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3154/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **D & CA RHEEDER**; (3) 5 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 24 October 2011; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3036/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: L PRETORIUS; (3) 26 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 20 May 2013;

(6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6070/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **TG RIBBERINK**; (3) 25 September 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 7 August 2014; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T5074/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **PJ SADIE**; (3) 4 September 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 23 October 2014;

(6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T7008/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: MA ROBINSON; (3) 6 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 8 May 2014;

(6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T2704/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: JMM SAVAIVA; (3) 12 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 20 August 2014;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3860/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AP STRAUSS**; (3) 24 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 26 March 2012;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3861/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: HJ STRAUSS; (3) 24 July 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 24 April 2013;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T3067/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **PR SINGH**; (3) 17 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 4 November 2014;

(6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA. T6046/09a—(2) Insolvent Estate: JN & C THEOLOGO; (3) 23 September 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 24 August 2012; (6) F VAN ZYL, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T6764/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: JH & JW THEUNISSEN; (3) 21 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 23 January 2014; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.
 T2053/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: ADRIAN CLIVE & LIZEL ANNETTE COMBRINK (8012255065085 & 8504100153082);
 (3) 15 July 2015; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 26 August 2016; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne,

Centurion.
T7010/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: NJ & JM TLADI; (3) 6 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 23 October 2012; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T4860/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: WT & DM TSHEOLE; (3) 28 August 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 5 March 2014; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T7064/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **W THOLANE**; (3) 6 November 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 25 April 2014; (6) TANIA OOSTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T5262/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JAN CHRISTIAN BEUKES PRINS** (8102045020084); (3) 8 February 2012; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 18 January 2017; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T5857/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **AZA & C VAN JAARSVELD**; (3) 28 January 2010; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 3 February 2014; (6) K VAN DER WESTHUIZEN, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T1974/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: L & W VAN DER MERWE; (3) 11 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 14 October 2014; (6) SIAS, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T7640/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **DG & M VAN RIJLSWIJK**; (3) 4 December 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 10 April 2013; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T5624/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **H & E VAN ROOYEN**; (3) 4 September 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 28 May 2013; (6) SIAS, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA. T6397/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: C & AM VAN SCHOOR; (3) 8 October 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta;

(5) 2 September 2013; (6) JP FOURIE, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA. T220/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: A & J VAN WYK; (3) 3 December 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pta; (5) 20 September 2012; (6) A STRYDOM, 203 Soutpansberg, Rietondale, PTA.

T5002/2010—(2)InsolventEstate: SINGHSEELAN & VINOTHA (6406225180085 & 6412090239089); (3) 23 February 2011; (4) NORTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (5) 1 February 2018; (6) KHATHAZILE SIMON MAHLANGU & YUNUS ABOO BAKER ISMAIL, PO BOX 101980, MORELETA PLAZA, 0167.

T343/06—(2) Insolvent Estate: MUTHIGE MASHUDU SAMUEL & MARGARET BUYISWA (6603180367083 & 6903220707086); (3) 23 February 2006; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 21 July 2011; (6) J.MOELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G656/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: MINNIE JOHN PETRUS (4510215034088); (3) 17 June 2008; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 4 September 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT. G638/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: MORRISON IAN BRUCE & GILLIAN ANNE (6904285207087 & 7410280033089); (3) 8 February 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 30 September 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T1638/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: MAVOUNGOU BERNARD ANICET & MAMOYA HAZEL (7209076103183 & 8011270211088); (3) 12 July 2013; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 9 February 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G1040/05—(2) MADHOUSE PORTABLE DISPLAYS (PTY) LTD (2001/011694/07) (In Liquidation); (3) 13 September 2005; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 30 November 2006; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G718/2013—(2) Insolvent Estate: LAW DAVID ASHINGTON (5603245074006); (3) 22 March 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 10 June 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT,

G2173/2009—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KRUGER DANIEL JOSEPH** (5809185085080); (3) 28 July 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 30 May 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G638/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MORRISON IAN BRUCE & GILLIAN ANNE** (6904285207087 & 7410280033089); (3) 8 February 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 30 September 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G1874/10—(2) KARKOR TRUCK SPARES CC (1996/032803/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 20 September 2010; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 20 April 2012; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G165/09—(2) MONEY MUNCHERS CC (2002/087168/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 3 February 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 23 October 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT. G141/09—(2) MEA RENTALS (PTY) LTD (2006/003934/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 9 February 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 17 October 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT. G656/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: MINNIE JOHN PETRUS (4510215034088); (3) 17 June 2008; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 4 September 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT. G485/2013—(2) MOGWELE TRADING 136 (PTY) LTD (2004/017591/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 23 April 2013; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 25 March 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T2026/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: MARQUES JAEN-PAUL (8801085110081); (3) 31 July 2013; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 10 November 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G141/09—(2) **MEA RENTALS (PTY) LTD** (2006/003934/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 9 February 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 17 October 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT. G46/2013—(2) **LMG ELECTRO MECH (PTY) LTD** (2005/032613/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 7 September 2012; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 5 June 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T1027/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LEWIS MARTHA ALETTA** (7202120121087); (3) 9 March 2012; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 12 May 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T4590/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: MALHERBE ANNA ELIZABETH (6301230058089); (3) 14 December 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 5 May 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G678/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KRUGER DAVID JOHANNES & ELIZABETH MARIA** (6902175058081 & 7101210245089); (3) 18 June 2013; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 20 November 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G20150/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KRUGER TJAART LOUIS PETRUS** (3704035021082); (3) 17 April 2014; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 25 June 2015; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T1405/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KITCHENBRAND ANTHONY** (7103175003081); (3) 29 April 2011; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 23 October 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T826/2007—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KASSELMAN JOHANNES JURIE** (5510225051088); (3) 4 May 2007; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 16 July 2013; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G1092/2009—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KLEYNHANS ANDRIES DANIEL** (6603035143085); (3) 23 April 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 22 May 2012; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, BOODEPOORT

G1093/2009—(2) Insolvent Estate: **KLEYNHANS LOUISA MARISKA** (7707070047084); (3) 23 April 2009; (4) HIGH COURT, JOHANNESBURG; (5) 16 September 2014; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

T1206/02—(2) Serengeti Boerdery CC (Reg No: CK2000/62531/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 13 March 2002; (4) Master, Pretoria; (5) 6 September 2004; (6) J H Botha, C/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed 0126.

T107/03—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Van Staden, Johannes Christoffel** (ID No: 490519 5135 005); (3) 16 January 2003; (4) Master, Pretoria; (5) 3 September 2007; (6) J H Botha C/o Sechaba Trust (Pty) Ltd, P O Box 11889, The Tramshed 0126.

T1291/07—(2) MANU FORTI TRADING CC (2006/131203/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 22 May 2007; (4) HIGH COURT, PRETORIA; (5) 25 May 2011; (6) J.M OELOFSEN, 30 KINGFISHER STREET, HORISON PARK, ROODEPOORT.

G73/2017—(2) MODERNLIGHTING AND ALLIED SUPPLIES CC (1987/013505/23) (In Liquidation); (3) 29 November 2016; (4) SOUTH GAUTENG HIGH COURT PRETORIA; (5) 27 November 2017; (6) M.E. SYMES, 30 CANBERRA ROAD, IMPALA PARK, BOKSBURG.

G65/17—(2) **Decor Interior Contracts (Pty) Ltd** (1981/070272/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 25 November 2016; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 9 July 2018; (6) G K Mohosh, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T0329/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bevan Celestian & Marinda Tersia Meyer** (681010 5149 088 & 680826 0424 080); (3) 1 March 2013; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 7 April 2016; (6) Alta van Wyk & Junaid Essop Mahomed, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T20689/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Bilal Moosa** (840626 5224 080); (3) 3 October 2014; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 15 September 2017; (6) Deidre Basson & Sandile Osborn Beauchamp, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T2916/17—(2) Letlobile Trading CC (2006/041020/23)(In Liquidation); (3) 12 October 2017; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 13 July 2018; (6) K van der Westhuizen & E R Smith, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T20864/14—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Sanmari Meyer** (700101 0167 089); (3) 22 July 2014; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 22 November 2017; (6) Alta van Wyk, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T3659/16—(2) Mint-Master Technology and Communications (Pty) Ltd (1999/008501/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 8 December 2016; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 20 June 2018; (6) Kobus van der Westhuizen & Louisa Sibya, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T5629/10—(2) **The Brightlite Suppliers (Pty) Ltd** (2005/035105/07)(In Liquidation); (3) 19 August 2010; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 5 December 2013; (6) Johannes Zacharias Human Muller & Richard Masoanganye, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T407/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Nicolette Helen Tudhope** (811028 0009 084); (3) 8 March 2013; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 6 September 2016; (6) Deidre Basson & Vhonani Denga Ramuedzisi (Co: Johannes Zacharias Human Muller), Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T2442/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **Ntsikelelo Norman & Nomnikelo Olga Sili** (661105 5353 088 & 700922 0521 086); (3) 18 August 2015; (4) Gauteng Division, Pretoria; (5) 28 June 2018; (6) Aviwe Ntandazo Ndyamara, Tshwane Trust Co (Pty) Ltd, 1207 Cobham Road, Queenswood, Pretoria, 0186.

T1090/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JAPIE JACOB BASAYA** (5604235500083); (3) 23 March 2012; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 13 April 2018; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T4535/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GAVIN JOHAN BRUMMELKAMP** (7407305001083); (3) 28 October 2010; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 15 May 2015; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T2916/15—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CLAUDE IAN DESSINGTON** (7003165003085); (3) 29 September 2015; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 18 April 2018; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T3338/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **THULISILE PRINCESS CELE** (6807290999089); (3) 2 September 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 26 January 2016; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T149/16—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MACDONALD & SARAH PRINTNESS KABAMBE** (7008256176187 & 8010140499089); (3) 17 February 2016; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 12 April 2018; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T1551/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JOHANNES PETRUS DE BEER** (5701035051083); (3) 7 April 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 4 November 2016; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T3546/09—(2) Insolvent Estate: **ARNOLD NICHOLAS & HELEN LAMOUR ANDERSON** (5601245086087 & 5610140178089); (3) 9 June 2009; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 24 October 2014; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T1787/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CHRISTO BARNARDT** (5202065095082); (3) 20 June 2008; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 13 January 2014; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T2756/10—(2) Insolvent Estate: **NICHOLAS RODNEY THABO SEGOATI** (8010315354085); (3) 7 July 2010; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 19 October 2015; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T4156/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **CECIL MARX THOMAS & LEONIE FRANCIS HOOGSTANDER** (7803165132085 & 7710270188086); (3) 2 October 2012; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 6 January 2017; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T1430/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **LUCRETIA MARIE-CLARE HALTERS** (7401120056083); (3) 5 May 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 8 February 2017; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T334/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GLYNDON JAMES HOFFMAN** (7403225311082); (3) 24 February 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 1 September 2016; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T1939/08—(2) Insolvent Estate: **QUINTIS LAMPRECHT**; (3) 16 May 2008; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 9 October 2015; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T1064/12—(2) Insolvent Estate: **GRAHAM HAWKINS SALTER** (4506045151182); (3) 23 March 2012; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 14 July 2016; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T4178/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **WILLIAM ROBERT SCHREIBER SCHOEMAN** (7703085171082); (3) 13 October 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 10 August 2017; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T2776/13—(2) Insolvent Estate: **MAGDALENA CAROLINA SNYDERS** (7612030212083); (3) 1 November 2013; (4) High Court, Pretoria; (5) 27 November 2015; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T2808/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **JOHANNES DANIEL & SANETTE VAN DER HEEVER** (7912025114082 & 7804170036089); (3) 2 August 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 10 April 2018; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

T0449/11—(2) Insolvent Estate: **HESTER MARIA VAN DER WALT** (5012270092083); (3) 3 March 2011; (4) North Gauteng High Court, Pretoria; (5) 7 October 2015; (6) Mr H Draht, 1022 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion.

C171/2014—(2) Bowman Cycles (Pty) Ltd (In Liquidation); (3) 20 February 2014; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 5 October 8015; (6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche and Wayne Henry Hufkie, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C524/2012—(2) Brainwave Projects 201 CC t/a Print Studio (In Liquidation); (3) 9 May 2013; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 25 September 2014; (6) Moegamat Ashraf Mohamed and Vusumzi Lucas Matikinca, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C1355/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: Boplass Trust (IT 4247/2007); (3) 20 December 2011; (4) Western Cape High Court;

(5) 15 August 8012; (6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche and Wahida Parker, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C20485/2014—(2) Insolvent Estate: David Bowen; (3) 7 October 2014; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 11 February 2016;

(6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche & Bashier Adam, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C81/2008—(2) Sightfull 1058 CC (In Liquidation); (3) 31 January 2008; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 21 January 2009;

(6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C81/2008—(2) Sightfull 1058 CC (In Liquidation); (3) 31 January 2008; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 21 January 2009;

(6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C639/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: Anthony Patrick Ridgway; (3) 14 October 2011; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 17 November 8017; (6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche, Anton Strydom and Dudley Bernard Davids, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

C639/2011—(2) Insolvent Estate: Anthony Patrick Ridgway; (3) 14 October 2011; (4) Western Cape High Court; (5) 17 November 8017; (6) Helgard Muller Meiring Terblanche, Anton Strydom and Dudley Bernard Davids, Box 323, Cape Town, 8000.

### Form/Vorm 9

## NOTICES OF SURRENDER OF A DEBTOR'S ESTATE

In terms of section 4 (1) of the Insolvency Act, No. 24 of 1936, as amended, notice is hereby given by a petitioner / debtor of his or her making an application to the High Court on the date and time as stated or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, for the acceptance of the surrender of his or her estate; or of the withdrawal of such notice of surrender previously made and upon having received the Master's consent, in terms of section 7 of the Act.

The information, where applicable, is given in the following order: (1) Name of petitioner, Identity No. occupation and address, style of partnership or firm, and names and partner Identity No. partner occupation, partner addresses of partners; (2) whether application, Division of High Court and date and time of application, or withdrawal of notice of surrender and date of Master's consent; (3) date as from which a statement of his affairs will lie for inspection for 14 days, the Master's Office where lying and, if so, the Magistrate's Office; (4) attorney for petitioner, address and date.

# KENNISGEWINGS VAN OORGAWE VAN 'N SKULDENAAR SE BOEDEL

Ingevolge artikel 4 (1) van die Insolvensiewet, No. 24 van 1936, soos gewysig, word hierby deur 'n versoeker/ skuldenaar kennis gegee van sy of haar aansoek wat by die Hooggeregshof op die dag en tyd soos genoem gedoen sal word, of so spoedig daarna as wat die saak verhoor kan word, om aanname van die oorgawe van sy of haar boedel; of van die intrekking van 'n sodanige vroeëre kennisgewing van oorgawe en na verkryging van die Meester se toestemming, ingevolge artikel 7 van die Wet.

Die inligting word, waar van toepassing, verstrek in die volgorde: (1) Naam van aansoeker, beroep en adres, styl van vennootskap of firma, en name en adresse van vennote; (2) of 'n aansoek, die Afdeling van die Hooggeregshof en datum en tyd van aansoek, of intrekking van 'n kennisgewing van oorgawe en datum van Meester se toestemming; (3) datum vanaf wanneer sy vermoëstaat ter insae sal lê vir 14 dae, die Meester se kantoor en, indien so, die Landdros se kantoor waar dit sal lê; (4) die prokureur vir die aansoeker, adres en datum.

SHAUN BLACK, 7806155070082, sales rep. 20 Palm Avenue, Helikanpark, Randfonein, in community of property: CHRISTA BLACK, 7308080126089, Personal Assistant; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 19 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Randfontein; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

HENDRIK FRANCOIS KRÜGER, 8207195047082, IT Communications, 17 Hugo Road, Valhalla, unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 19 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

ADRIAN JOSEPH HILL, 6505125199085, maintenance electronic technician, 850 Lucas Meyer Street, Theresa Park, Akasia., unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 19 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Tshwane North; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018. **HILDA-MARIÉ SWART**, 7805270010080, Administrator, 255 Orsula Street, Sinoville, Pretoria, unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 19 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Tshwane North; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

**JOHANNES JACOBUS JANSEN VAN VUUREN**, 5908105010085, Operations Manager, 39 B Thinus de Jongh Street, Greenhills, Randfontein, unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 15 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Randfontein; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

FREDERICK JOHANNES DE JAGER, 6002175068089, Aircraft supervisor, 10 Collfin Park, Aurora Drive, Steiltes, Nelspruit, in community of property; SUSANNA ALETTA DE JAGER, 6202020093080, unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 14 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Nelspruit; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

**SANTA LYNETTE GREEN**, 6601020013081, Draftsman, 2 Leonard Burke Street, Montana Park; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 14 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Tshwane North; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

**HARMANNA REZINA PRINSLOO**, 6106140072082, Wage Clerk, 6 Maple Road, Visagie Park, Nigel; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 14 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Nigel; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

MARTHINUS DAWID MOSTERT, 7409055143081, self-employed, 29 Trafalgar, Blouvalk Close, Celtisdal, in community of property; MARLIZE MOSTERT, 7901310001088, Training Co - Ordinator; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 19 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

**IGHSHAAN PETERSON**, 6901055237088, Traffic Officer, National Road Traffic, 349 Witch-Hazel Street, Highveld Ext 79, Pretoria, in community of property; **SURAYA PETERSON**, 6810180314086, unemployed; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 15 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria; (4) SCHEEPERS PROKUREURS, Suite 5, Annlin Forum Building, 3 Dorothea street, Annlin, 25 September 2018.

WILLEM ANDRIES LOUIS NIENABER & MAREE ANGELIQUE NIENABER, 790224 5019 088 & 840731 0082 085, STOREMAN & TEAM LEADER, 70 CHELSEA AVENUE SILVERFIELDS KRUGERSDORP; (2) Application: GAUTENG HIGH COURT PRETORIA, 6 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, MASTER'S OFFICE PRETORIA, KRUGERSDORP; (4) JOHAN VAN HEERDEN ATTORNEYS, BARNSTABLE NO 17 A LYNNWOODMANOR PRETORIA, 28 September 2018.

NICOLAAS JOHANNES SWARTZ, 6204145046084, UNEMPLOYED MAN, 28 SUNSET VIEW SAMANIE WELTEVREDEN PARK ROODEPOORT; (2) Application: GAUTENG HIGH COURT PRETORIA, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, MASTER'S OFFICE PRETORIA, ROODEPOORT; (4) JOHAN VAN HEERDEN ATTORNEYS, BARNSTABLE NO 17 A LYNNWOODMANOR PRETORIA, 28 September 2018.

Carel Jacobus Temple & Estelle Temple, 660509 5178 083 & 720725 0016 080, Procurement Manager / Unemployed, U16 Silver Palm Estate, Bergbron Drive, Cnr of Gordon & Bergbron Roads, Florida, Gauteng; (2) Application: Gauteng Division Pretoria, 4 December 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Roodepoort; (4) Breyten Potgieter, 1 Shelanti Street, Building C, Ground Floor, Lytteltown, Centurion, Gauteng, 1 October 2018.

Mary Plank Barac, 490516 0097 081, Pensioner, 19 Eastwood Lodge, Phillips Road, Beyerspark, Kempton Park, Married out of Community of Property; (2) Application: Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Kempton Park; (4) Wessel Oosthuizen Attorneys, 1018 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion, 12 October 2018.

**Stephan Frank Barac**, 511126 5027 08 6, Pensioner, 19 Eastwood Lodge, Phillips Road, Beyerspark, Kempton Park, Married out of Community of Property; (2) Application: Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Kempton Park; (4) Wessel Oosthuizen Attorneys, 1018 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion, 12 October 2018.

**Gidion Patrick Gross**, 920730 5058 08 5, Fitter Assistant, 36 Korhaan Hof, Cuckatoo Street, Helikonpark, Randfontein, Unmarried; (2) Application: Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Randfontein; (4) Wessel Oosthuizen Attorneys, 1018 Saxby Avenue, Eldoraigne, Centurion, 12 October 2018.

**Ahmied Swanepoel**, 681118 5079 08 8, sales consultant, Flat 5 Hillary Court, 57 School Avenue, Sunnyridge, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Germiston; (4) -, -.

**Johannes Christoffel Volbrecht**, 531212 5155 08 9, Human Resources Manager, 7 Wilrama, 18 Naboom Street, Wilrowpark, Roodepoort, Married in community of property; **Nellie Elizabeth Volbrecht**, 551006 0209 08 0, unemployed; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Roodepoort; (4) -, -.

Athaliah Pillay, 861006 0171 087, sales manager, 41 Victoria Square, Harris Road, Eden Glen, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Germiston; (4) -, -.

**Linda-Lee Britz**, 701015 0388 08 2, administrator, 16 Cardigan Street, Dalview, Brakpan, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Brakpan; (4) -, -.

Hannes van der Walt, 810104 5072 08 7, salesman, Plot 58C Zeekoeiwater, Witbank, married out of community of property; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Witbank; (4) -, -.

Maryke Ludik, 810527 0004 08 7, personal assistant, 15 Azalea Road, Roodepoort, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Roodepoort; (4) -, -.

**Bianca Wurth**, 840531 0018 08 3, warehouse assistant, 10 Colorado Park, Grey Street, Trichardt, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Gauteng Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria, Secunda; (4) -, -.

Johannes Ettienne Lubbe, 780519 5207 08 4, Verkoopsman, 94 Francina Straat, Mayville, Pretoria, Getroud binne gemeenskap van goed; Correen Lubbe, 841003 0231 08 1, Werkloos, 94 Francina Straat, Mayville, Pretoria; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 6 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Marieta Alicia Small, 710812 0041 08 6, Sekretaresse, 12 Lona Straat, Malanshof, Gauteng, Geskei; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Randburg; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Marieta Alicia Small, 710812 0041 08 6, Sekretaresse, 12 Lona Straat, Malanshof, Gauteng, Geskei; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Randburg; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

**Gregory Norris**, 580804 5023 08 3, Sales person, 34 Lincoln Estate, 12 Lincoln Road, New Redruth, Alberton, Gauteng, married out of community of property; (2) Application: Gauteng Local Division, Johannesburg, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Johannesburg, Alberton; (4) Charl van der Merwe, Alberton, 3 October 2018.

**Evert Philippus Genis**, 590402 5004 08 4, Administrator, 15 A Shippard Street, Meyerton, Married out of community of property; (2) Application: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 5 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Pretoria, Meyerton; (4) Laage, Schoeman & Stadler Inc, 4 Hendrik Van Eck Boulevard, Vanderbijlpark, 15 October 2018.

**Barbara Venter**, 651201 0089 08 2, Klerk, 272 Johannes Straat, Fairlands, Johannesburg, Geskei; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Johannesburg; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

**Johannes Ettienne Lubbe**, 780519 5207 08 4, Verkoopsman, 94 Francina Straat, Mayville, Pretoria, Getroud binne gemeenskap van goed; **Correen Lubbe**, 841003 0231 08 1, Werkloos, 94 Francina Straat, Mayville, Pretoria; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 6 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

**Johanna Magrieta Fourie**, 650602 0138 08 7, Bestuurderes, Plaas Wodnerfontein, Devon, Gauteng, Getroud buite gemeenskap van goed; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Nigel; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Willem Johannes Victor, 601003 5030 08 2, Bestuurder, 10 Sharona Laan, Edleen, Kemptonpark, Gauteng, Getroud buite gemeenskap van goed; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Kemptonpark; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Willem Johannes Victor, 601003 5030 08 2, Bestuurder, 10 Sharona Laan, Edleen, Kemptonpark, Gauteng, Getroud buite gemeenskap van goed; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Kemptonpark; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Johanna Magrieta Fourie, 650602 0138 08 7, Bestuurderes, Plaas Wodnerfontein, Devon, Gauteng, Getroud buite gemeenskap van goed; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Nigel; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

**Barbara Venter**, 651201 0089 08 2, Klerk, 272 Johannes Straat, Fairlands, Johannesburg, Geskei; (2) Aansoek: Noord Gauteng (Pretoria), 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 Oktober 2018, Pretoria, Johannesburg; (4) Herman Esterhuizen Smalman Prokureurs, Eastwood Law Chambers, 2de Vloer, 876 Pretorius Straat, Arcadia, 16 Augustus 2018.

Charles William Venter, 9302115094089, a technician, 450 Klippan Way, Montana, Pretoria North, Married in community of property; Samantha Jo-Ann Venter, 9802060073087, unemployed; (2) Application: Gautengse Division, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Master Pretoria, Magistrates Court Tshwane North; (4) Etienne Genis, 7de Laan Nr 2, Melkbosstrand, 5 October 2018.

**GERRIT ABRAHAM COETZEE**, 4805025021088, PENSIONER, 33 HILLANDALE, WOODLANDS WILD LIFESTYLE ESTATE, BLOEMFONTEIN, WIDOW; (2) Application: High Court of South Africa, Free State Division, Bloemfontein, 8 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 15 October 2018, Bloemfontein, Magistrate Court, Bloemfontein; (4) B Bezuidenhout Incorporated, 149 Anderson Street, Brooklyn.

**Jared Peter Wetdewich**, 731117 5045 08 1, Sheriff, 123 Anderson Street, Brooklyn, Pretoria, Single; (2) Application: Gauteng, Pretoria, 7 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Pretoria; (4) Serfontein Viljoen & Swart, 165 Alexanderstraat, Brooklyn, Pretoria, 5 October 2018.

Mercia Alberts, 7103060071086, Business Development Consultant, 13 Yorkshire Road, Tudor Gardens, Port Elizabeth, Unmarried; (2) Application: Eastern Cape Local Division, 6 November 2018, 09:30; (3) 12 October 2018, Port Elizabeth; (4) Walter Shear Attorneys, 2 Kintail Building, 50 Westbourne Road, Port Elizabeth, 12 October 2018.

Craig Steven Potgieter, 850620 5196 08 0, senior administration clerk, 18 Emily Road, 13 President Gardens, Scottsville Ext, Pietermaritzburg, divorced; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Kwazulu-Natal Division, Pietermaritzburg, 8 November 2018, 09:30; (3) 12 October 2018, Pietermaritzburg; (4) Morne Attorneys, 42 Linwood Drive, Boughton, Pietermaritzburg.

Morne van den Berg, 831003 5103 08 9, supervisor, 35 Musselcracker Street, Meer-en-See, Richards Bay, married in community of property; Arinda van den Berg, 880724 0165 08 4, consultant; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Kwazulu-Natal Division, Pietermaritzburg, 7 November 2018, 09:30; (3) 12 October 2018, Pietermaritzburg, Empangeni; (4) Morne Attorneys, 42 Linwood Drive, Boughton, Pietermaritzburg.

Antoinette Jane Miemie Jackson, 730911 0032 08 1, administrator, 7 Jasmyn, 4 Monument Road, Tzaneen, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Limpopo Division, Polokwane, 6 November 2018, 09:30; (3) 12 October 2018, Polokwane, Tzaneen; (4) Corrie Nel & Co, 25 Bodenstein Street, Polokwane.

FREDERIK JOHANNES JOUBERT, 781210 5017 08 2, BUILDER, 1 THIRD AVENUE, LICHTENBURG, MARRIED OUT OF COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY; (2) Application: MAFIKENG, 8 November 2018, 09:00; (3) 12 October 2018, MAFIKENG, KLERKSDORP; (4) KING JORDAAN-SWART INC., 17 GOLF STREET, KLERKSDORP.

ANDRE VAN RENSBURG, 680222 5048 08 4, SECURITY TECHNICIAN, 24 WILLIAMS STREET, WILKOPPIES, KLERKSDORP, MARRIED IN COMMUNITY OF PROPERTY; MARINDA VAN RENSBURG, 641007 0076 08 3, BOOKKEEPER; (2) Application: MAFIKENG, 8 November 2018, 09:00; (3) 12 October 2018, MAFIKENG, KLERKSDORP; (4) KING JORDAAN-SWART INC., 17 GOLF STREET, KLERKSDORP.

NADINE VAN DER PLAATS, 750203 0061 08 7, ACCOUNTS CLERK, 17 ABERDEEN STREET, ROOSHEUWEL, KLERKSDORP; (2) Application: MAFIKENG, 8 November 2018, 09:00; (3) 12 October 2018, MAFIKENG, KLERKSDORP; (4) KING JORDAAN-SWART INC., 17 GOLF STREET, KLERKSDORP.

**Sakienah Isaacs**, 720518 0126 08 6, store supervisor, 47 Blombos Street, Bonteheuwel, unmarried; (2) Application: In the High Court of South Africa, Western Cape Division, Cape Town, 8 November 2018, 09:30; (3) 12 October 2018, Cape Town, Goodwood; (4) R Hendricks & Associates, 1 Garfield & Alamein Roads, Claremont.

**CARLI ELS**, 8012300010086, a reservations consultant, 7 Paarl Place, Safraan Close, Klein Bron Park, Brackenfell,, Single; (2) Application: Western Cape, Cape Town, 9 November 2018, 10:00; (3) 12 October 2018, Master Cape Town, Magistate's Kuilsrivier; (4) Riaan de Kock, Nr 16, 6th Avenue, Melkbosstrand, 5 October 2018.

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001 Contact Centre Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065